Annual Report - 2012-13

# JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA New Delhi

## ANNUAL REPORT

## (PART-II)

## April 1, 2012 to March 31, 2013

## Contents

Centres and Academies	
Anwar Jamal Kidwai Mass Communication & Research Centre	3
Academic Staff College	31
• Academy for the Professional Development of Urdu Medium Teachers	34
MMAJ Academy of International Studies	42
Barkat Ali Firaq State Resource Centre	65
Centre for Coaching & Career Planning	74
Centre for Culture, Media & Governance	80
• K. R. Narayanan Centre for Dalit & Minorities Studies	93
Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning	104
Centre for Spanish & Latin American Studies	115
Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	123
Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies	162
Centre for Management Studies	172
Centre for Physiotherapy & Rehabilitation Science	180
Centre for the Study of Comparative Religions & Civilizations	189
Centre for Theoretical Physics	192
Centre for North East Studies	202
Centre for Nano-sciences & Nanotechnology	210
Centre for West Asian Studies	216
Dr. Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies	226
Centre for Eearly Childhood Development & Research	228
F. T. Khorakiwala Centre for Information Technology	249
India Arab Culture Centre	256
Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace & Conflict Resolution	265
Premchand Archives & Centre	279
Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies.	283
University Counselling & Guidance Centre	292
Jamia Schools	
Balak Mata Centre	294
Jamia Senior Secondary School	304
Syed Abid Hussain Senior Secondary School	311
Mushir Fatma Nursery School	315
Central Facilities & Students Affairs	
Office of the Dean of Students Welfare	317
Dr. Zakir Hussain Library	322
Games & Sports	326
University Placement Cell	329
Office of the Controller of Examinations	334
Hall of Girls Residence	380
Hall of Boys Residence	382
Ansari Health Centre	383
Office of the Foreign Students Advisor	384
Office of the Media Co-ordinator	386
Office of the Co-ordinator, International Relations	389
Building & Construction Department	390 202
University Finances	393 206
National Servive Scheme Proctorial Department	396 400
	400

## **CENTRES AND ACADEMIES**

### Anwar Jamal Kidwai Mass Communication Research Centre

The AJK Mass Communication Research Centre is a premier media institution in India. Founded in 1982 by Anwar Jamal Kidwai (former VC of Jamia Millia Islamia and later, Chairman of the Centre), the MCRC offers post-graduate courses in the art, craft and technology of the modern media. The MCRC provides the highest standard of media education and training with a professionally and academically accomplished faculty and a broad spectrum of visiting professionals.

A.J. Kidwai established the MCRC in collaboration with York University, Toronto and the Canadian International Development Aid Agency. The CIDA provided the MCRC with a range of sophisticated production equipment while York University sent the first generation of teachers. The team from York was led by distinguished documentary filmmaker James Beveridge, a close associate of documentary pioneer John Grierson, founder of the National Film Board of Canada.

AJ Kidwai envisioned the institute as providing an intensive and integrated media education that would enable students to develop their individual expertise and skills within a secular and collaborative working environment. Upholding the philosophy & vision of its founders, the institute continues to provide its students a comprehensive media education that nurtures the individual aspirations of students while inspiring them to make a meaningful contribution to the social environment within which they work. The Centre continues to work within this broad mandate while regularly updates its courses to meet the growing challenges of contemporary media. These efforts have been constantly appreciated and supported by generous grants from the government and other international agencies like Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA).

To provide international exposure and expertise to the students, the Centre has also forged collaborative ties with the University of York, Toronto (Canada), University of Westminster, London(UK) and Sciences Po, Paris(France).

The whole attempt at the MCRC is to create competent and thoughtful media practitioners whose engagement with the world of media is both professional and intellectual.

#### COURSES OF STUDY

The Centre presently offers the following full time programmes/courses:

- Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.)
- M.A. in Mass Communication: 4 Semesters (Spread over two years)
- M.A. in Convergent Journalism: 4 Semesters (Spread over two years)
- M.A in Development Communication: 4 Semesters (Spread over two years)\*
- M.A. in Visual Effects and Animation 4 Semesters (Spread over two years)\*
- P.G. Diploma in Still Photography & Visual Communication (Duration : 1 Year)
- P.G. Diploma in Broadcast Technology (Duration : 1 Year)
- P. G. Diploma in Acting (Duration: One Year)
- \* These programmes were P.G. Diploma Courses in academic session 2012-13 and now have been converted into Masters degree programmes from the academic session 2013-14.

#### PRODUCTION FACILITIES AT THE AJK MCRC

The AJKMCRC is distinguished by its cutting edge technical infrastructure and production facilities. There are two fully equipped HDTV studios for multi-camera productions, one studio for SD production with virtual set and an adequate number of DV cameras (PD-150, PD-170, Z1, DSR 570 and Panasonic DVX 100) with accessories for single camera shoots. Other production facilities include Final Cut Pro and Avid Adrenaline Media non-linear editing machines. Additionally, the students are taught on Film cameras (16SR-3), Steenbeck Film Editing machines, Digital Audio Work Stations, Graphics and Animation systems and Still Photography equipment. The MCRC constantly seeks to upgrade its production facilities in order to keep pace with the changing technological demands of the profession. The Centre is in the process of upgrading its production facilities with state of the art equipment by a special grant from the government. The students have access to the Multimedia Lab with 50 work stations loaded with software such as Quark Express, Final Cut Pro, ProTools, Photoshop and Corel Draw. There are dedicated and fully-equipped media laboratories for students of Animation, Photography, and Broadcast System Maintenance.

#### MEDIA LIBRARY

For the benefit of its students, the AJK MCRC runs a Media Library which has an expansive collection of books, journals, films, DVDs, video and audio cassettes along with an archive of stock shots and press clippings. Apart from the specialized focus of the Media Library at the centre, students of the AJK MCRC are also entitled to use the Dr. Zakir Hussain Library of the University for their wider intellectual interest.

#### MEDIA RESOURCE CENTRE

The James Beveridge Media Resource Centre (JB MRC) at the AJK MCRC was set up with a grant from the Sir Ratan Tata Trust (SRTT), Mumbai. The MRC is devoted to archiving, research and theoretical studies with a special focus on Documentary Films and Asian Cinema. In order to engage with a wide range of contemporary works that deploy a diversity of narrative styles, the term documentary is defined expansively. It houses a comprehensive and curated collection of fiction, non-fiction and experimental films, journals, books, monographs and catalogues. Over a period of time, the MRC hopes to archive photographic collections, posters and other memorabilia associated with diverse documentary practices. The MRC also holds seminars, conferences, workshops, special screenings, public lectures.

#### **RADIO JAMIA**

As part of its social commitment to the area in which the University is located, AJK MCRC, runs a community radio station on 90.4 FM. Addressing itself to the residents of the Jamia area, RADIO JAMIA broadcasts programmes that serve to educate and enrich its listeners through addressing a wide range of socio-cultural issues. The programmes are produced by the students and faculty of the centre in collaboration with diversity of groups and organizations in Delhi. In view of the exponential growth of radio in the country, Radio Jamia conducts internships for interested students of mass communication and related disciplines.

#### THE ANNUAL A.J. KIDWAI MEMORIAL LECTURE

In 2006, the AJK MCRC inaugurated the **Annual Anwar Jamal Kidwai Memorial Lecture** series in honour of the founder and first Chairman of the MCRC. The series was kick-started with a lecture by the noted journalist and social activist **Teesta Setalwad**. Since then the lecture series has seen the likes of M J Akbar (noted journalist & author), Shyam Benegal (renowned filmmaker), Nasreen Munni Kabir (noted TV producer & author) and Mr. Vinod Mehta, Editorial Chairman, Outlook share their work and experience with our students.

## EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMMES FOR THE CENTRE FOR EDUCATIONAL CONSORTIUM (CEC) OF UNIVERSITY GRANTS COMMISSION

For more than two decades the AJK MCRC has been at the forefront of producing high quality educational programmes for the CEC of the University Grants Commission (U.G.C.). The CEC programming follows from the legacy of the UGC, which started its UGC-INSAT Television Project in 1984, to cater to the needs of undergraduate students studying in rural and semi-urban places. The AJKMCRC has so far produced over 1000 Programmes of which a substantive number are award-winners. Today it is a leading production centre of educational programmes for the CEC. The details of programme productions & E-content are as follows:

Sl.	Name &	Total Educational programmes p	roduced	Total No. of e-Content
No.	Designation	subjectwise (CwCr)		produced subjectwise
		April-2012 - March-2013		April-2012 - March-2013
1.	Ms. Renuka	BA in J & Mass Communication	= 11	BA in J & Mass
	Parkash	Bachelor of Fine Arts	= 04	Communication = 11
	(Producer-TV)	General (Enrichment)	= 01	Bachelor of Fine Arts
				= 04
2.	Mr. S. Arif A.	BA in J & Mass Communication	= 08	BA in J & Mass
	Naqvi	B.A.(Hons.) Urdu; (3 <sup>rd</sup> Year)	= 04	Communication = 07
	(Producer-TV)	General (Enrichment)	= 04	
3.	Mr. Ranbir Singh	BA in J & Mass Communication	= 26	BA in J & Mass
	(Producer-TV)	B.A. (Hons.) Hindi Journalism	= 04	Communication = 19
		General (Enrichment)	= 05	
4.	Mr. Abbas Kazim	BA in J & Mass Communication	= 16	BA in J & Mass
	(Producer-TV)	B.B.S.	= 04	Communication = 17
		B.Sc. Life Science (2 <sup>nd</sup> Year)	= 01	B.B.S.
		Education	= 08	= 04
				Education
				= 03
5.	Majaz M. Siddiqi	General (Enrichment)	= 19	
	(Production			
	Manager)			
		GRAND TOTAL	= 115	GRAND TOTAL
				= 65
6.	Mrs. Nigar Z.	(Graphics in few of the Producers'		(e-Content Development in
	Zaidi (Producer-	programs)		some of the Programs)
	Computer			
	Graphics)			

	I.	EDUCATIONAL VIDEO PROGRAMME PRODUCTIONS &	E-CONTENT DEVELOPMENT:
--	----	---	------------------------

- (i) Subjects Assigned for Programmes Development under Phase II:
  - 1. B.A. (Hons.) Hindi Journalism,
  - 2. B.B.S.
  - 3. B.Sc. Life Science {2<sup>nd</sup> Year}
  - 4. Bachelor of Fine Arts
  - 5. B.A.(Hons.) Urdu; {3<sup>rd</sup> Year}
  - 6. B.A. in Journalism & Mass Communication
- (ii) The Centre has also done the Video Coverage & Audio Coverage of Jamia Millia Islamia's arious departments programmes on request and importance.

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## J.M.I Audio & Video Coverage - 2012-'13

Sl.No.	Date (Time)	Programme's Name	Work Done by
1.	03/04/2012 (10 AM onwards)	<b>Excellence &amp; Equity Driven Expansion of</b> <b>Higher Education in XII<sup>th</sup> Plan</b> For XI Prof. S.C. Shukla Memorial Lecture to be delivered by Prof. Ved Prakash, Chairman (Acting), UGC	Audio Coverage (Sardar Vali)
2.	27/03/2012 (11:30 AM onwards) (Tuesday)	Session of Readings by Mr. Kapil Sibal M/o MHRD and C&IT {Hindi & Urdu Translations of some of his poems will also be read out. The students' of J.M.I. F/o Fine Arts will also be putting on display a few sketches & illustrations of Mr. Sibal's poems.}	Video Coverage (Ranbir Singh) by M. Ejaz & Fareed Ahmed
4.	29/03/2012 (11:30 PM onwards) (Thursday)	Shri A.M. Khawaja Memorial Lecture {JMI Audio Recording}	Audio Coverage (Abdullah-fp) -:50:47:- mins.
5.	11-16/4/2012 (11 AM to 5:00 PM)	<b>PHOTOPIA - A Photo Exhibition</b> { <i>PGD in</i> <i>Photography &amp; Visual Communication</i> }at M.F. Hussain Art Gallery	Majaz M. Siddiqi & Kamal A. Siddiqui by Fareed Ahmed
6.	27/04/2012 (Friday) 9:00 AM onwards	J.M.I. <b>Special Convocation-2012</b> to confer the Degree of Doctor of Letters ( <i>Honoris Causa</i> ) on <b>Ban Ki-moon Secretary General, UNO</b>	DVD made by Mr. Abbas Kazim & Fareed Ahmad
7.	3/05/2012 (Thursday) 09:00 AM onwards	<b>43</b> <sup>rd</sup> <b>Death Anniversary of Late Dr. Zakir</b> <b>Husain</b> {A no. of VIPs & dignitaries}	Video Coverage (Ibney Ali)
8.	18/07/2012	J.M.I. ka Tarana (Video) J.M.I. Documentary	Providing Videos in a DVD by Fareed Ahmed
9.	06/08/2012 (11 AM onwards)	"Inaugural Function of Academic Session : 2012-'13" { <u>MCRC Coverage</u> } {In the presence of distinguished AJKMCRC Alumni (1) Ms. Aparna SDanyal-Documentary Filmmaker & TV Producer; (2) Mr. Akshay Roy-Filmmaker, & (3) Ms. Iram Ghufran- Documentary Filmmaker & Artist}	Still Photography Coverage (Ghaziuddin)
10.	06/08/2012 (01:00 PM onwards) (Monday)	To make a 2-3 minutes piece to camera video coverage along with Prof. Simi Malhotra/ Prof. Ameena Qazi/Prof. Akhtarul Wasey stating the problem it will create if the Metro Station will be made here.	Video Coverage (M.M.S.) by Fareed Ahmed
11.	07/08/2012 (11:30 AM) (Tuesday)	J.M.I. ka Tarana (Video) J.M.I. Film Tamsili Mushaira{Production Yr.:- 30.10.2008; 01:03:08:- hours} Video Report of JMI's Talimi Mela-2009 {J.M.I. Foundation Day; Production Dt.:- Nov./2009; -:30:00:-minutes}	Providing Videos in a DVD by Fareed Ahmed

## Annual Report - 2012-13

12.	07/08/2012	New Pakistani Cinema : A Conversation with	Videos in a DVD
12.	(10:30 AM)	the Producer & Directors of the Film 'Zinda	by Fareed Ahmed
	(Tuesday)	Bhaag'	by rareed mined
	XXX	{Producer: Mazhar Zaidi, Directors: Fajad Nabi &	
		Meenu Gaur}	
13.	03/09/2012	Discussion on the Situation in Assam	Videos Coverage
	(01:30 PM)		(Renuka & Ibney)
	(Monday)		by Fareed Ahmed
14	06 100 10010		A 1' 0 X7' 1
14.	06/09/2012 (01:30 PM)	"Kavi Goshthi" (on occasion of Hindi Diwas	Audio & Video
	(Monday)	organised by Hindi Parkosht-J.M.I.)	Coverage (Ranbir & Kamal)
	(Wonday)		by Fareed Ahmed
15.	12/09/2012	"His Holiness, Dalai Lama Lecture"	Video Coverage by
10.	(02:30 PM)	At Engineering Theatre-F/o Engineering,	(Ibney Ali)
	(Wednesday)	J.M.I.	(ioney rin)
16.	5, 6 & 7/9/2012	1. York Jamia: School for Words & Image	for Transfer into
	(Wed. to Friday)	Prodtn Dt 05/11/1985	MDV & DVD
		Producer- M. Beveridge	(Majaz)
		Duration:- :54:07:-minutes	by Fareed Ahmed
		U-Matic # MCRC/6148	& Kamal A.
		2. INAUGURATION of MCRC NEW	Siddiqui
		STUDIOS By Hon'ble Dr. MANMOHAN	_
		SINGH(Finance Minister of India)	by M.Farrukh
		Prodtn Dt 28/09/1992	Jamal
		V. Organizer: Aftab Yousuf	
		Duration:- :54:08:-minutes	
17.	11 0 10 /0 /0010	Beta # MCRC/ "Classical Music of North India"	for Transfer into
17.	11 & 18/9/2012 (Tues. to Wednesday)	<b>1. Bhimsen Joshi</b> (Duration:- :28:05:- minutes)	MDV & DVD
	(Tues. to Weathesday)	2. Amjad Ali Khan (Duration:- :27:08:-	(Majaz)
		minutes)	by Fareed Ahmed
		{Production Dt 1971	& Kamal A.
		Producer- James Beveridge U-	Siddiqui
		Matic#MCRC/626(298//1467)}	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
18.	28/09/2012	"Inaugural Function of New Building of	Video Coverage
	(10:30 AM)	Girls Hostel" (J.M.I.)	(Kamran Wasey)
	(Friday)		by Fareed Ahmed
19.	9-13/10/2012	"Memorial to Genocide" (Organized by J.M.I.	Video Coverage
	(10:00 AM)	in collaboration with Citizen for Justice &	(Kamran Wasey)
	(Tues. to Sat.)	Peace)	by Fareed Ahmed
20.	29/10/2012	1. 92 <sup>nd</sup> Foundation Day Celebrations {1-DVD	Video Coverage
	(09:30 AM onwards)	to Media Library + 1-DVD to Ranbir}	0
	(Monday)	(29/10/12)	by Fareed Ahmed
	30/10/2012	2. Sufiana Kalaam by Ustad Zila Khan & Balatian of Baama of Mr. Kanil Sibal (Under	& Md. Ejaz
	(06:30 AM onwards)	Relation of Poems of Mr. Kapil Sibal (Urdu	
	(Tuesday)	Translation) (29/10/'12)	
		<b>3. Konya Turkish Tasawwuf Music Ensemble</b>	
21.	14/11/2012	(30/10/'12) 01-day Science Workshop	DVD made by Mr
<u>∠1</u> .	14/11/2012 (Wednesday) 1:00 PM	{Duration: 01:00:55:00-mins.}	DVD made by Mr. Majaz & Fareed
	onwards		Ahmad
	onwarus		

14.	15/12/2012	Mr. Najeeb Jung- Vice Chancellor's JMI	CD made by Sardar
	(Wednesday) 09:00 AM 4:00 PM	interview given to B.B.C.	Vali
22.	16/12/2012 (Wednesday) 09:00 AM 4:00 PM	Youth Exchange Programme with the Chinese Delegation	DVD made by Majaz & Fareed Ahmad
23.	19/12/2012 (Monday) 10:30 AM	<ul> <li>CD contains:-</li> <li>Sare jahaan se achcha (in Piano)</li> <li>Sare jahaan se achcha (in Flute &amp; Tabla)</li> <li>Sare jahaan se achcha (in Military Band)</li> <li>Sare jahaan se achcha (in Guitar)</li> </ul>	CD made by Jahangir Ahmad Siddiqui
24.	22/11/2012 (Thursday) 3:00 AM onwards	<b>J.M.I. Annual Convocation-2012</b> & to confer the Degree of Dr. of Letters ( <i>Honoris Causa</i> ) Dr. Ashok Seth	DVD made by Ms. Renuka & Fareed Ahmad
25.	28-30/11/2012 {Wed.( <i>Nanak Jayanti</i> Holiday), Thurs. & Fri.) 9:00 AM onwards	International Seminar on 'Premchand in Translation'	DVD made by Mr. Majaz & Fareed Ahmad
26.	05/12/2012 (Wednesday) 10:00 AM onwards	Myanmar: Distant Neighbour	CD made by Dr. Shakil Akhtar & Audio Recording
27.	8-10/11/2012 {Sat. & Sun. Monday) 9:00 AM onwards	International Interdisciplinary Science Conference-2012 <u>Video Recording Cancelled due to non-</u> availability of Staff	DVD made by
28.	14/12/2012 {Friday) 11:00 AM onwards	3-Days National Seminar on 'Ibn-e-Safi: Life & Works' (only Inaugural Session)	DVD made by Mr. Majaz & Fareed Ahmad
29.	19/12/2012 (Monday) 10:30 AM	<ul> <li>CD contains:-</li> <li>5. Sare jahaan se achcha (in Piano)</li> <li>6. Sare jahaan se achcha (in Flute &amp; Tabla)</li> <li>7. Sare jahaan se achcha (in Military Band)</li> <li>8. Sare jahaan se achcha (in Guitar)</li> </ul>	CD made by Jahangir Ahmad Siddiqui
30.	04/1/'13 & 05/1/2013 (Fri. & Saturday)	North Zone Inter University Table Tennis Championship 2012-'13 (M & W) (Semi-Final & Final Matches & Closing Ceremony)	Video Coverage (Majaz & Kamal A.S.) Semi-Final & Final Matches & + Closing Ceremony
31.	24/01/2013 (Thursday)+ 09:30 A.M. onwards 26/01/'13(Sat./Republic Day 03:30 P.M. onwards }	All India Inter University Table Tennis Championship 2013 (M & W) (Only Opening & Closing Ceremony) (43:30:03 mins. & )	Video Coverage (Majaz) Opening & Closing Ceremony only
32.	26/01/2013 (Saturday) 09:30 A.M. onwards	Republic Day Celebration <b>2013, JMI</b> where Prof. Ved Prakash, Chairman, UGC as Chief Guest presided (at JMI's School Campus)	Video Coverage (Majaz)
33.	08/02/2013 (Friday) 08:45 A.M. onwards	<b>116<sup>th</sup> Birth Anniversary of Late Dr. Zakir</b> <b>Husain</b> (Dr. Zakir Husain Mausoleum)	Video Coverage (Sheeba & M.Ejaz, V.Editor)
34.	8 & 9/02/2013 (Friday & Saturday)	<b>1. Chahar Bait</b> 8/2/2013 (Friday) 06 PM to 10:00 PM &	Video Coverage (Majaz)

	06 PM to	2. All India Mushaira 9/2/2013 (Saturday) 06	
	10:00 PM	PM to 10:00 PM (D/o Urdu){Under Tagore	
	10.00 1 101	Research & Translation Scheme Project funded	
25	00/02/2012	by M/o Culture, Gol}	1 D''' A NI '
35.	09/02/2013	Recording from the direct transmission on	by Birjis A. Narvi
	(Saturday)	08/02/2013 the program "Guftgoo Walk the	& Fareed Ahmed
	01:30 PM to	Talk" where interviewer Pervaiz Alam	
	05:30 PM	interviewed Mr. Najeeb Jung, VC of J.M.I.	
		(Duration:-19:24:- minutes)	
36.	18/02/2013	'Annual Anwar Jamal Kidwai Memorial	by Ms. Renuka &
	{Monday}	Lecture'	Ibney Ali & M.Ejaz
	04:00 PM onwards	("The Growth of Social Media: Curse or Boon"	
		lecture by Vinod Mehta)	
37.	18/02/2013	Arranging of paid video coverage of Film on	<u>Crew Members</u> :
	{Monday}	"Save Water, Save Earth theme Cycle Rally"	Abbas Kazim,
	04:00 PM onwards	Crew Members :	Producer(TV)
		Abbas Kazim, Producer(TV)	& M.Ejaz, V.Editor
		Abdullah, Cameraman(Gr-I)	, ,
		Ajmal Husain Khan, Sound Recordist	
		Kamal Ahmad Siddiqui, Prodtion.Asst.(TV)	
		Shadab Alam Khan, Technician(E)	
		Vehicle with Driver – Naseem Abbas	
38.	14/02/2013	Request from DD :Urdu	
50.	{Friday}	for 2-poets namely Mr. Shahpur Rasool &	(Fareed Ahmed)
	(i iiddy)	Mr. Krishn Kumar Toor as they have missed	(1 diced 7 mined)
		these while recording at M.A. Ansari	
		Auditorium on 09/02/2013.	
39.	26 <sup>th</sup> & 27 <sup>th</sup> &	3-day Inter University Cultural Festival	Video Coverage
39.	28th/02/2013 (Tuesday	'MIRAAS'	(Sheeba & M.Ejaz,
	to Thursday)	WIIKAAS	V.Editor)
	10:00 A.M. to 7pm		v.Euttor)
40.	13/03/2013	6 <sup>th</sup> Ahmad Ali Memorial Lecture	DVD as a da has Ma
40.		6 <sup>th</sup> Aninau An Memorial Lecture	DVD made by Mr.
	{Wednesday} 03:00 PM		Ibney Ali & M. Ejaz
44	onwards		Uddin
41.	14/3/201	S. A. Rahim Memorial Football Tournament-	Video Coverage
	(Thursday)	2013 (Final Match Highlights & Prize	(Kamran Wasey &
	04:15 P.M.	Ceremony)	M.Ejaz, V.Editor)
			Closing Ceremony
42.	22/03/2013	'Court Martial' Play by Students of	by Kamal A. S. &
	{Friday}	P.G.Diploma in Acting (2012-'13)	Majaz & Fareed
	05:00 PM onwards	(As a part of curriculum)	

**Collaborations and Faculty and Student Exchange:** 

• Introduction of M.A. in Mathematics Education in collaboration with Delhi University:

AJK MCRC and the Delhi University have jointly introduced an M.A. in Mathematics Education under the concept of Meta University. This is for the first time when two central universities have come together to start a joint degree programe. Classes of the said programme are being held at AJKMCRC and Cluster Innovation Centre Delhi University.

#### • The University of York, Toronto, Canada:

AJKMCRC was established in collaboration with the York University in 1983. Over a period of time we lost touch with the York University. Now under the terms and conditions of a MoU signed between the York and Jamia AJKMCRC has revived the old ties with York. The Centre is now in the process of developing the students and faculty exchange programmes with York.

#### • University of Westminster:

JMI has signed another MoU with the University of Westminster UK. Under the terms and conditions of that MoU AJKMCRC is collaborating with UoW in diverse fields. The Director has already visited the UoW once in September 2012 to discuss the possibilities of developing the students and faculty exchange programmes between the two institutions and will go to London again in July under the UKIERI grant.

• The Centre is also discussing the possibilities of tie ups with other universities including the University of Dundee (famous for its animation course), University of Portsmouth (famous in the area of research) and Goldsmiths University of London (best known for its Screen Documentary course).

#### • Sciences Po Paris:

Under an MoU signed between Jamia Millia Islamia and Sciences Po Paris, MCRC is running a
very successful students exchange programme with Sciences Po for the past six years. Under this
exchange programme every year 03 students from Sciences Po come to MCRC for a period of 6 to
12 months and 03 students of MCRC go to Paris to spend at least 06 weeks there. The success of
this exchange programme testifies that MCRC is capable of developing and handling similar
students and faculty exchange programmes with other universities.

#### Grants from Outside Agencies:

- The Centre received a joint grant with the University of Westminister in December, 2012 to introduce Practise Based Ph.D. in AJKMCRC.
- The Centre received a Fulbright grant for the visit of a specialist to help in the revision of the syllabus of M.A. Convergent Journalism Programme.
- **Course restructuring:** MA Mass Communication programme's syllabus has been revised in association with professionals from the York University, Canada, to introduce Digital Cinema. The curriculum of M.A. Convergent Journalism has also been restructured with the help of Fulbright scholar Dr. Richard J. Schaefer.

S.No.	Name of Course	Annual Intake	No. of Applicants	Tota	Total Enrolment	
				Boys	Girls	Total
1	M. A. Mass Communication	50	1428	20	31	51
2	M. A. Convergent Journalism	20	404	12	08	20
3	PG Dip. in Development Communication	40	152	10	10	20
4	PG Dip. In Still Photography & Visual Communication	20	98	14	06	20
5	PG Dip. in Broadcast Technology	20	59	16	01	17

#### Courses offered:

6	PG Dip. in Graphics Animation	20	33	04	04	08
7	PG Dip. in Acting	20	63	08	00	08

#### Faculty & Staff:

S. No.	Position	Sanctioned	In place	On Leave	Vacant
1.	Professor	06	05	01	01
2.	Associate Professors	05	04	-	01
3.	Asst. Professors	14	11	01	02
4.	Research Scientist 'A'	01		-	01
5.	Technical Posts	38	36	-	02
6.	Production Posts	31	27	-	04

#### Ph.D. Awarded:

Scholar's Name	Торіс	Supervisor			
Ms. Rahminta The Portrayal of Women in Leading Newspapers of India		Prof. Obaid Siddiqui			
Ginting	and Indonesia				
Mr. Abhilash Leikhi	Development Communication in the digital era: A study	Dr. Pradeep Kumar			
	of Panchayat Raj Institutions & Community Media in	_			
	Mewat region in Haryana.				

#### Awards / recognitions received at the national and international level by the Students:

S. No.	Name of Students	Award	Year
1.	Anshul Mehrotra	Canon Photo Marathon (International	2012
		Photography Award),	
2.	Anshul Mehrotra	Sony World Photo Award (International	2012
		Photography Award),	

#### **Training & Faculty Development Programmes**

 A workshop on practice based PhD methods was conducted by Prof. Joram ten Brink and Prof. David Bates from University of Westminster for all faculty members. At the end of the workshop, a detailed proposal was formulated for the introduction of practice based PhD at AJK Mass Communication Research Centre.

#### Training of Students (lectures / workshops / seminar) & Placement:

- Lecture *on* Script writing by filmmaker Rituparno Ghosh with screening of his film Chokher Bali
- Ms. Venita Coelho, the well known TV writer and director delivered a talk on Popular Television Programming: Creative Challenges & Avenues for M A Mass Communication students
- M A Mass Communication Students' Photography Exhibition at M F Hussain Art gallery
- Book Launch (Niranjan Pal: A Forgotten Legend and Such is Life) and Documentary Screening (Niranjan Pal: A Forgotten Legend) Mr Atul Tiwari, a well-known actor and scriptwriter in the Hindi film industry, inaugurated the event and introduced Mr. Lalit Mohan Joshi, a renowned film historian and documentary filmmaker (from the South Asian Cinema Foundation) and Ms. Kusum Pant Joshi, the co-editor of the book.
- Film Screening "Jai Bhim Comrade" by Anand Patwardhan followed by interaction with the filmmaker

- Film Screening "Prague" followed by interaction with the producer Rohit Khaitan and the director Ashish Shukla from Hindi Film industry, Mumbai.
- First EU Kinoteka project. A selection of European films travelling to universities across India. Put together by the Embassies of the EU Member States and the EU Delegation
- Curated walk through the 'Project Cinema City, 2012' Exhibition organized by Majlis at NGMA, for M A Mass Communication students.
- Workshop on Television Journalism by Mr. Walter Dean, Media Consultant & Journalism Educator, Washington DC, USA.
- Workshop on Print Journalism by Mr. D'Arcy Doran, Freelance Journalist, London, USA.
- Workshop on Photo Journalism by Mr. Ben Edwards, University of Westminster, London, USA.
- Workshop on Television Journalism by Ms. Maria Shakil, Special Correspondent, CNN-IBN, India.
- Workshop on Radio Journalism by Mr. Madhu Acharya, Project Director, Internews Network, Nepal Project & Co-founder of Antenna Foundation, Nepal.
- Workshop on Community Radio by Mr.Sajan Veniyoor, founder of Community Radio forum.
- Workshop by Mr. Sharad Sharma, founder of World Comics on Grass root Comics.
- ABU- Prasar Bharati workshop on Digital Broadcasting
- Educational tour to DD, DTH, DDU. DD Transmission facility Pitam pura for P. G. Diploma in Broadcast Technology students.
- *International* Conference *and Exhibition on Broadcasting BES Expo-2012* PGD Broadcast Technology Students attended the three day conference and exhibition as delegates
- Three weeks internship with DD P. G. Diploma in Broadcast Technology students
- Students participated as Development Strategist in World Breast Feeding Conference from 6 to 9<sup>th</sup> December at Indian Habitat Centre.
- Lighting Workshop for the students of M.A. Mass Communication from 28<sup>th</sup> January to 2<sup>nd</sup> February, 2013.
- Workshop on "Voice Intonation for radio" for the students of M.A. Convergent Journalism Sem-II on 27th February, 2013.

S.No.	Name of students	Name of Degree/ diploma	Name of Organisation	Nature of Institute	Perks per annum	Mode of Section
1	Aastha Katyal	MA in Mass Communication	Zee Entertainment Limited	Private	5 lakhs	Campus Effort
2	Akanksha Saxena	MA in Convergent Journalism	BBC	Private	6 lakhs	Individual effort
3	Abhinav Kaul	MA in Convergent Journalism	financial express	Private	undisclosed	Individual effort
4	Chandrika Deb	MA in Convergent Journalism	pr agency	Private	undisclosed	Individual effort
5	Furquan Siddiqu	MA in Convergent Journalism	Caravan	Private	undisclosed	Individual effort
6	Nishath	MA in Convergent Journalism	Sportstar	Private	undisclosed	Individual effort

#### Placement of the following students were made during the session 2012-13:

7	Rashmi Singh	MA in Convergent Journalism	ANI	Private	undisclosed	Individual effort
8	Arjun Singh Lohit Kumar Nikhil Panchal	PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology	M/s Beehive Systems	Private	2.20 lakhs	Campus effort
9	Anuroop KV Tamseel Fatima	PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology	Times Now (Times Global Network)	Private	3.0 lakhs	Campus effort
10	Gaurav sharma Tamseel Fatima	PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology	M/s Essel Syam Communicatio ns	Private	2.2 laks	Individual
11	Pankaj Kr Pathak	PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology	M/s Data Video Corpn	Private	Undisclosed	Individual
12	Monis Akram	PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology	M/s Dish TV	Private	2.2 lakhs	Campus effort

#### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

• Organised the Annual Passing out Exhibition Photopia displaying the works of the students of the PG Diploma Porgramme in Still Photography & Visual Communication, Curated by Prof. Farhat Basir Khan on 11.04.2012. The exhibition also included public lectures by four of the country's leading photographers/photo editors including Prashant Panjiar, Trustee, Nazar Foundation & Ex-Photo Editor, Outlook, Bandeep Singh, Photo Editor, Fortune Magazine, Ex Chief Photographer, India Today, Debatosh Sengupta, Director, Photo Division, Aditya Arya, Trustee of India Photo Archive Foundation, Photo archivist & Photo Historian, Eminent Commercial Advertising photographer, Sondeep Shankar, Member-Press Council of India, Consulting Photo Editor- Asian Age ,Ex National Picture Editor-Hindustan Times.

#### Any other information

- Organised a two week workshop on "Writing and Reporting for Television" for the Afghan Journalists from 25<sup>th</sup> Feb., to 9<sup>th</sup> March, 2013 sponsored by Min. of External Affairs.
- Organised a Print Workshop for the Afghan Journalists from 11<sup>th</sup> March, 2013 to 23<sup>rd</sup> March, 2013 sponsored by Min. of External Affairs.
- Organised a Workshop for the Radio Presenters on 27<sup>th</sup> and 28<sup>th</sup> April, 2013.
- Organised film screening at M.A. Ansari Auditorium, JMI on the occasion of 100 years of Indian Cinema from 26<sup>th</sup> April, 2013 to 30<sup>th</sup> April, 2013.

#### DR. OBAID SIDDIQUI (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies:

- Member, Academic Council, Khwaja Moinuddin Chishti Urdu, Arbi-Pharshi Vishwavidyalaya, Lucknow
- Manyavar Shri Kashiramji Urdu, Arabi-Pharasi University, Lucknow.
- Expert member -syllabus review committee BBKDAV College Amritsar.
- Member, Selection Committee for recruitment of teachers for the Department of Mass Communication, Mizoram University.
- Member: Board of Studies of Department of Mass Communication & Journalism, Indira Gandhi National Tribal University, Amarkantak (M.P.).

- Member: Committee constituted by the Banaras Hindu University to consider the certain level of autonomy to the Institute/faculty within BHU.
- Member: Strategic Communication Implementation Group (SCIG), Ministry of Culture, GOI.
- Member: Constitution of Working Group for preparation of quality films for National Disaster Management Authority, New Delhi.
- UGC nominee for the Search-cum-Selection Committee of ASC Jawaharlal Nehru University
- Member, UGC Subject Expert Committee to screen proposals for financial assistance to the colleges under the Innovative Programmes.
- Member: Expert Committee meeting constituted for screening the applications received by the UGC for innovative programmes on 8<sup>th</sup> November, 2012
- Member: Expert Committee, UGC Eastern Regional Office, Kolkata constituted for Evaluation of proposals from college teachers for undertaking Minor Research Project and proposals from colleges for organizing Seminar/Conference/ Workshop.
- Member, Expert Committee on Prasar Bharti constituted by the Government of India for developing a viable model for public service broadcasting in the Indian context.
- Member, Core Group of DTH Committee meeting for setting up of DTH Channel under NME-ICT programme constituted by MHRD.
- Member, Governing Board of CEC.
- Expert in various selection committees of Central University of Himachal Pradesh held from 30<sup>th</sup> October to 2<sup>nd</sup> November, 2012
- Chancellor's nominee in a selection committee of Aliah University, Kolkata to be held on 5 February, 2013 in Kolkata.
- Participated as Governor's nominee in a selection committee of Doon University on 12.4.2013.
- Visited University of Westminster, London from 8.12.2012 to 15.12.2012 .
- Visited as member of delegation of JMI to University of Toronto, Mississagua, York University, Ryerson University, Toronto, Brusseles University, ITU, Geneva, and University of Westminster, London from 24.9.2012 to 4.10.2012 to explore the possibility for capacity building of teachers in collaboration with these institutions.

#### Contribution to corporate life of university:

- Member: Committee constituted for award of Catering Services in Nehru Guest House, JMI.
- Member: Deans Committee, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member: Academic Council, Jamia Millia Islamia.

#### DR. SHOHINI GHOSH (PROFESSOR)

#### Publications Research Articles

#### Journal/Book Volume ISBN Title Year of Place of Coauthor publication publication No. (if any) 1. Forbidden Love and Book: NA 2012 New Delhi: NA Passionate Denials: The Gender OUP Queerness & Reader (Ed. Raka Ray) Cinematic Intertextuality in Bengali Films 2. Disobedient Book: Filming NA 2012 New Delhi: NA OUP Women/Disobedient Fiction: Tagore, Premchand and Detours,

## Annual Report - 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Ray. (ed.) M.			
Asaduddin and			
Anuradha			
Ghosh			

#### Reviews

Ti	tle of book reviewed	Name of publication in	Publication details	ISBN No.
		which reviewed		
•	Project Cinema City: Bombay/Mumbai	Economic and Political Weekly	February 23, 2013 (Volume XLVIII No 8)	
•	Unmaking War, Remaking Men by Kathleen Barry	The Book Review	February 2013, Volume XXXVII, (South Asia XXI)	
•	The Obliterary Journal: Volume I (Tranquebar)	Biblio: A Review of Books	Numbers 2-3.	
•	<i>Manik and I</i> by Bijoya Ray (Penguin Books)	India Today	September-October 2012 (Volume XVII, No's 9 & 10) October 13, 2012	
•	Tranquebar Book of Queer Erotica	Hindustan Times	July 6, 2012	

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
1 ,11	workshop			
The Secret Life of Film Censorship	Juxtapose 2012: Media Congress	Department of Journalism, Lady Shri Ram College.	April 1, 2012	
Media and Women Professionals	Seminar on the New Indian Woman.	Intercontinental the Lalit, Mumbai. Confederation of Indian Industry (CII)	April 23, 2013	
Censoring Cinema in the Age of Globalization	Making Culture in New-Tech Times.	IIC Golden Jubilee Conference, India International Centre, New Delhi	September 1, 2012	
Alchemy of Hate and Hurt: Hate Speech and Censorship	UGC National Conference on The State of Hurt: Sentiment, Politics, Censorship	South Campus/Sri Venkateshwara College	October 12, 2012	
Crossing Genders/Crossing Genres: The`coming	Representation of Genders in South Asian Cultures	12 <sup>th</sup> International Short and Independent Film	December 19, 2012	

Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

out' of Cinematic		Festival/	
Queerness in Indian		Department of	
films		Women and Gender	
		Studies, Dhaka	
		University	
The Irrepressible	The Indian Cinema	Department of	January 10-12,
Badness of Salman	Century : Film	Cinema Studies, The	2013
Khan	Technology and the	School of Arts and	
	Contemporary	Aesthetics,	
		Jawaharlal Nehru	
		University	
Seeing Like a	Book Launch: Seeing	India Habitat	February 9, 2013
Feminist: A	Like a Feminist by	Centre/ Zubaan	
Response	Nivedita Menon		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• *Cinema and New Digital Cultures,* Special Lecture for Studies in Culture and Technology, IIT Delhi, October 29, 2012.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Advisory Committee, Women's Studies Programme, JNU
- Member, School Board, Sarojini Naidu School of Arts and Communication, Hyderabad University
- Member, Visible Evidence, Society for the Study of Documentary Films , USA
- Society of Cinema and Media Studies (SCMS), USA
- UGC-SAP Committee, Department of Journalism, Mangalore University
- Member, Sub-Committee, Syllabus Design for Course on Media and Mass Communication, Central University of Tamil Nadu, Thiruvarur.

#### DR. B. DIWAKER (PROFESSOR)

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
			publication	publication	(if any)	
Projection	IFFI Daily		2012 (Nov.26)	Goa	Padamshree	
Systems at 43rd	-				Shaji Karun	
IFFI					-	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
	Kodak Lighting Workshop	AJKMCRC	January 28- February 2, 2013	Anoop Jotwani, Cinematographer

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Talk on 3-D Cinematography at the Black Box in the Kala Academy (43<sup>rd</sup> IFFI, Goa)

#### **Consultancy provided**

• Consultant for the projection systems at the 43<sup>rd</sup> IFFI, Goa.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- GRAFFITI, Delhi Chapter.
- Indian Cinematographers Association
- Indian Documentary Producers Association

#### Any other contribution

- September 12, 2012 Organised a Film Screening "Prague" followed by interaction with the producer Rohit Khaitan and the director Ashish Shukla.
- October 31 November 16, 2012 Organised the First EU Kinoteka project. A selecton of European films travelling to universities across India. Put together by the Embassies of the EU Member States and the EU Delegation.
- Paper Setter & Examiner for GGS Indraprashtha University for the BJMC Course.

#### DR. FARHAT BASIR KHAN (PROFESSOR)

#### Honours/Award received:

- (AS,IIPC), Associate of the Council for selfless dedication and services towards the advancement of photographic art, science by India International Photographic council (IIPC)
- Team led by me has made it to the finals of the Sony World Photo Student Focus Award chosen from amongst 230 global entries and will be competing for the final award in London to be held in May 2013.

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Mediating the	UGC-Sponsored	Department of	January 10-11,	-
Media: A case for	National Seminar on	Journalism & Mass	2012	None (Single
Media Literacy	Journalism in the Age of	Communication,	(presented in	Author)
-	New Media	Surendranath College	absentia)	
		for Women, Kolkata		
Science	International	NASC Complex,	10-12 January,	None (Single
Superstitions and	Conference on 'Science	PUSA New Delhi	2012	Author)
Scientific Temper	Communication for			
-	Scientific Temper'			

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

#### Programme attended

- 29th January 2013, with Dr. Vint Cerf, Chief Internet Evangelist, Google, & Member of the National Science Board, USA, and Mr. NitinDesai, former Special Advisor to UN Secretary General on Internet Governance, followed by a multistakeholder brainstorming session on Internet Governance organised by FICCI, New Delhi
- National Science Day & The Release of Journal of Scientific Temper by CSIR 28th February, 2013 as part of the editorial team.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Key note lecture on the Challenges & opportunities for Higher education in India at the Colloquium at Indian Habited Centre organised by APG Shimla University on 20th Feb'13 attended by head of several Indian universities and Foreign missions.
- Extention lecture for Distance learning Centre AMU

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- India International Photographic Council (IIPC)
- Member MAG, Multi stakeholder Advisory Group for the India Internet Governance Forum, 2013

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Asstt. Suprintendant, Engineering Entrance Test, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Asstt. Suprintendant, PG Diploma in Still Photography & Visual Communication, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Member, Purchase Committee, AJK MCRC, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Course Coordinator, PG Diploma in Still Photography & Visual Communication
- Contributed to the revision of the syllabus of the MA in Mass Communication programme with the current film faculty of the York University.
- Participated in & contributed to the workshops for the introduction of Practice Based Ph. D at AJK Mass Communication Research Centre in collaboration with the University of Westminster
- Curated & organised the Annual passing out exhibition of the students of the PG Diploma Programme of Still Photography & Visual communication Photopia 2012 with a public lecture by four of the country's foremost photographers & photo editors.
- Led the field trip & outdoor workshop of the students of the students of the PG Diploma Programme of Still Photography & Visual communication

#### Any other contribution

- Part of the Editorial Board of the Journal of Scientific Temper (JST) by CSIR-NISCAIR 2012-2013
- Served on the National Jury of the Photo division, Ministry of Information and broadcasting 2012
- Served on the National Jury for Education Times, (Times of India), National Photo contest 2012
- Served as the Jury Member for ISOMES 2012
- Member evaluation committee for the final evaluation & selection of project proposals Vigyan Prasar's Video Serial Based on Mathematics", for Doordarshan and Lok Sabha Television.
- Jury for the Third Rashtriya Vigyan Chalchitra Mela and Competition-2013 at Kolkata by Vigyan Prasar- an autonomous organisation under department of science and technology, Govt of India.

#### DR. NAZISH HUSSAINI (PROFESSOR)

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Terri – on film on "Environment & Women's contribution on clean energy

#### **Consultancy provided**

• Hony consultancy to Vigyan Prasar for Science Communication.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, International Association of Women for Radio & T.V.
- India International Centre

#### Any other contribution

• Incharge of CEC Programme at AJKMCRC.

#### DR. MOHAMMAD KASIM (PROFESSOR)

#### Fellowships received :

• Elected Life Fellow of Broadcast Engineering Society (India)

Title of	Topic of Seminar / conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/	Workshop			
paper				
-	Prakriti Film Festival, CEC - UGC	Mysore	3 – 5 Oct 2012	-
		university		
-	19th International Conference and	New Delhi	29-31 Jan 2013	-
	exhibition on Broadcasting, BES			
	Expo 2013			
-	DVB - Asia Pacific Broadcasting	New Delhi	4 - 6 Dec 2012	-
	Union workshop on Digital			
	Broadcasting (DVB-T2)			

### Participation in Seminars/ Conferences/ Workshops :

#### Seminars/ Conferences/ Workshops Organized:

Title of presentation/ paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
Member organizing committee	19th International Conference and exhibition on Broadcasting, BES Expo 2013	New Delhi	29-31 Jan 2013	-
External Expert	Workshop for Development of Information and Communication Technology (ICT) Syllabi for School Education	Central Institute for Educational Technology, New Delhi	24 - 25 July, 2012	-

#### Lectures/ Talks delivered:

• "Digital communication techniques" for scientists, NPL, DRDO Delhi, 8<sup>th</sup> Oct 2012

#### Membership of professional and academic bodies :

- Fellow of The Institution of Electronics and Telecommunication Engineers, (IETE)
- Member of IEEE, Broadcast Technology Society
- Life Fellow Broadcast Engineering Society (India)
- Member VAC (Video Acquisition Committee), EMPC IGNOU, Jun 2012- Jun 2013
- Member Board of Studies, Deptt. of Mass Communication and Electronic Media, Central Univ. of Himachal Pradesh

#### Contribution to corporate life of University:

- In charge admission and entrance tests 2012 for AJK MCRC
- Preparation of draft proposal for submission to CEC and MHRD for origination of lecture based DTH channel at AJK MCRC
- Convener technical committee constituted by the VC for finalizing Digital Cinema equipment and its procurement for the Centre

- Convener Technical committee constituted by the VC for replacement of Air Conditioning plants of MCRC
- Examining proposals related to technical problems and matters related to MCRC facilities and assisting the Director is such matters
- Coordination and compilation of reports required for NAAC exercise for AJK MCRC
- Member Purchase Committee, MCRC
- Webcasting of University Convocation 2012
- Entrance Paper setting for Journalism and Mass Communication SLET, KU

#### Any other contribution:

- Convened Alumni Meet of the PGD Broadcast Technology Course
- Arranged 3 weeks internship with Doordarshan for all students of PGD in Broadcast Technology
- Arranged three Scholarships of Rs. 11627/- each from Ministry of Information & Broadcasting (BECIL) for meritorious students belonging to weaker sections of society, pursuing PGD Broadcast Technology at AJK MCRC.

#### DR. SHAIBANI AZAM (PROFESSOR)

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	To	opic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	w	orkshop		
'Design and its	1.	Consultative meeting of the	Ambedkar University,	20-21 April, 2012
linkages with other		School of Design	Delhi	
disciplines'				
NA	2.	Osian Cinefan Film Festival	Osian, Siri Fort, New	26 July – 5
			Delhi	August, 2012
NA	3.	"New Direction in the art"	Pearl Academy, Naraina	8 October, 2012
NA	4.	Curating Indian Visual	School of Culture &	October, 2012
		Culture: Theory and Practice	Creative Expressions,	
		5	Ambedkar Univ., New	
			Delhi	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	Workshop on Creating Stories &	AJKMCRC	6 October, 2012
	Characters conducted by Venita		
	Coelho, Scriptwriter, Author of		
	'Soap' , Goa		

#### **Programme attended**

- Expert on Syllabus Committee for B.Sc. Animation & Multimedia and M.A. Animation Design at Birla Institute of Technology, Mesra (NOIDA Campus), 17 May, 2012
- Member, Selection Committee for Assistant Professor in Communication & Media Studies, Central University of Bihar, Patna, 9th July, 2012
- Member, Selection Committee for Project Managers/Illustrators for CIET National Digital Repository, CIET, NCERT, New Delhi on 5th & 6th November, 2012
- Member, Selection Committee for Instructional Designers/Illustrators for CIET National Digital Repository, CIET, NCERT, New Delhi on 14th & 15th January, 2013

• Member, Selection Committee for Assistant Professor in New Media, Central University of Kashmir, Srinagar, 8th March, 2013

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• 'Graphic Design & Animated Typography'- Lecture at Sardar Patel Vidyalaya, New Delhi 20 December 2012

#### Consultancy provided

• Visual Effects assessment and guidance to Sanjay Barnela, Moving Images, New Delhi for a giraffe shot in a wildlife film, April 2012.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Associate Member of Computer Society of India
- Council Member with the Gerson Lehrmann Group Research, International consulting research organisation
- Member, ASIFA India (Branch of the Association Internationale du Film d'Animation)
- Member, Women in Animation (a US based animation association)

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Organised participation for AJKMCRC students in Animation Masterclass with Estonian animator Priit Tender at Osian Cinefan Film Festival 29th July, 2012
- Course Coordinator of the PG Diploma, Graphics & Animation course from 2009- June 2012.

#### Any other contribution

- Member of Syllabus Design Committee of new course MA Visual effects & Animation, AJKMCRC, 7 November 2012
- Proposed as Referee for a Tier 2 grant proposal for project called 'Digital String' Nanyang Technological University, Singapore, May 2012

#### DR. G.R. SYED (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Honours/Award received

• Urdu Academy Annual Award 2012

#### Publications:

### Books

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Hindi Cinema Muslim Actresses	Maktaba Jamia	2012	New Delhi	-	978-81- 923510-4-9

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member Jury, DD Kashir, AIR and DD Bharti
- Member, Expert Committee, DAVP, Min. Of Health & Family Welfare, MHRD.

#### DR. SABINA KIDWAI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commence ment	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Profiling the Enemy	NA	1,42,000	UGC	July 2012	18 months	Work in progress

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
The Visual	Visualising		2012	United		978-0-
Textual	Securalism and			States of		472-
Marginalisation	Religion			America		07118-0
of Muslim	Edited by Alev			University		
women	Cinar, Sirupa Roy			of Michigan		
	and Maha Yahya			Press		

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference / workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
Workshop on Practice based Ph.D with Pofessors David Bate and Joram ten Brink from University of Westminster.			18th Feb to 28th Feb	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper WORKSHOPS ORGANISED	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co- authors
(TECHNICAL FOR FACULTY)	workshop			uumons
Understanding the EPIC Red Cameras			17th Dec 2012	
Understanding the new F5 camera from Sony			23 <sup>rd</sup> Jan 2013	
Demonstration and work flow issues ALexa camera with Arriflex.			Feb 1st 2013	
Understanding HD and its work Flow Sony cameras PVW150, PVW 200 and FS 700			4 <sup>th</sup> Feb 2013	
Syllabus review workshop with John Greyson during. Associate Professor, Production. Department of Film, York University, Toronto, Canada			13 <sup>th</sup> to 21 <sup>st</sup> Feb 2013	
Canon Cameras CS 100,CS300 & CS500			22 <sup>nd</sup> Feb 2013	

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Nehru memorial Library 15th Oct 2012 Wildlife Week
- Nehru Memorial week Television and Muslim women 20<sup>Th</sup> March 2013
- Editing Lecture and Practical 4th March 2013 Workshop for Afghan Journalist

#### Consultancy provided

• Consultant Editor – Ex situ Updates – A quarterly newsletter of the central Zoo Authority (3 issues completed) 2012-2013

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Indian Documentary Producers Association

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Paper setter and Examiner, M.A in Mass communication Admissions AJK MCRC 2012
- Member interview board, M.A in Mass communication Admissions AJK MCRC 2012
- Coordinator Syllabus review committee for the M.A in Mass Communication course

#### Any other contribution

• Editing assignments : Documentary "Compassion in Action" for the Animal Welfare Board of India"

#### DR. SABEENA GADIHOKE (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Publications:

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
1. Capturing Stars: Bengali Actresses thru the Camera of Nemai Ghosh	Book: Nemai Ghosh: Satyajit ray and Beyond	NA	2013	New Delhi: Delhi Art Gallery	NA	
2. Secrets, Murmurs and Inner Voices: The Self and Subjectivity in the Indian documentary	Book: Cinema of Me (ed.) Alisa Lebow	NA	2012	London & NY: Wallflower Press	NA	
3. Whatever Happened to Rehana? Homai Vyarawalla's Modern Girls and the Cultural project of Nationalism	Online Journal: Trans Asia Photography	Vol 2, Issue 2	2012	Hampshire College, Amherst, MA	NA	

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop		Place	Date	Co- authors	
The face of glamour: Lux	The	Indian	Cinema	School of Arts	Jan 2013	NA
and the circulation of	Century:.	Film,Techno	ology and	and Aesthetics,		
Stardom	the Conte	emporary		JNU		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Keynote talk on Homai Vyarawalla at the Rubin Museum of Art, New York

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Advisory Committee, Media dept, University of Pondicherry
- Member of board of Trustees of CIVIC The centre for Indian Visual Culture
- Board Member of CREA

#### Any other contribution

• Made film titled "Farewell Homai Vyarawalla" that was screened at the Persistence Resistance Festival of Documentary organised by the Magic Lantern Foundation

#### DR. SOHAIL AKBAR (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of /conference/	Place	Date	Co- authors
Modern Sensibilities: An Exploration of the early history of the Nation through personal photographs	Helsinki Photomedia	Helsinki, Finland	30 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	None

#### Programme attended

• Chaired, session at conference: "Making of religious identities: Historical and Contemporary Themes". Centre for the study of comparative religions and civilisations, JMI. 15<sup>th</sup> March 2013.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

"Scope of Photography Studies". Talk delivered at St Anthony's College, Shillong, Meghalaya. 2<sup>nd</sup> June 2012.

#### Any other contribution

• Photographic documentation: Photographing in various parts of the country, the state of eye ailments and the effort to reduce blindness amongst people, especially children.

#### DR. ATUL SINHA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

S.No.	Title of the Manuscript	Name of the	Month &	Volume	Type of	ISSN	Page
		Journal	Year of	& Issue	the	No.	No.
			Publications		Journal		
1	ANTHROPOMORPHIS	IMS:	December	Vol- VII,	Refereed	0974-	NA
	M IN ANIMATION	Manthan:	2012	Issue-II		7141	
	A Study of	The Journal					
	anthropomorphic	of					
	characters in Indian	Innovations"					
	Mythological Animated						
	Feature Films released						
	during 2010						

#### Research Papers/Articles in Refereed Research Journals (Single Author)

S.No	Title of the Paper	Name of the	Nature of	Organizing	Place, Month &
		Conference/	the Event	Agency/	Year of
		Seminar		Institution	Participation
1.	Niyamgiri, Orissa -	Governance, Socio-	National	Tata Institute of	Assam
	Local Community	Economic Disparity	Seminar	Social Sciences-	22-24
	Resistance to	and Social unrest in		Guwahati	November'2012
	Corporate Interests:	the Scheduled		Campus	
	A Study of Media	Areas of India'			
	Coverage of the	Venue: Saraighat			
	Issue from 2006 till	Hall, Don Bosco			
	date in National	Institute, Joypur,			
	Dailies.	Kharguli			
2.	Participant	First 3 Week	Orientation	Academic Staff	11December,
	_	Winter Orientation	Programme	College, JMI	2012 to 1st
		Programme			January, 2013.

#### Participation in Seminars/Conference/Workshop

#### Lecture/ Talk Delivered

S.No	Title of the Lecture	Number of Lectures/Duration	Nature of the Event	Organizing Agency/ Institution	Place, Month & Year of the Event
1	Experimental	4 day	Workshop/	Tezpur	New Delhi
	Animation	-	Demonstration	University,	14 <sup>th</sup> - 19th
	Workshop			Tezpur, Assam	February 2012

#### Contribution to Corporate Life of the University

- Coordinated the P.G. Diploma in Graphics and Animation, JMI as Course Coordinator from June 2012 to March 2013.
- Appointed as a Member of Interview Board for admission to PG Diploma in Graphics and Animation 2012.
- Coordinating the Website (www.ajkmcrc.org) since 2010.
- Convened the Syllabus Revision Committee for the Course M.A. is Visual Effects and Animation as Convener of the committee.
- Was working a Placement in-charge at AJKMCRC since 2010 to March 2013.

#### DR. MATEEN AHMAD (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### **Programme attended**

- Faculty Development Programme December 2012 Lecture and demonstration by RED India explaining the working of Red cameras and related workflows.
- Faculty Development Programme January 23, 2013 Understanding the F5 camera from Sony
- Faculty Development Programme February 1, 2013 Lecture and demonstration by Arriflex ALEXA and its work flow
- Faculty Development Programme February 4, 2013 Understanding HD and its work Flow -Sony cameras PVW150, PVW 200 and FS700
- February 14-20, 2013 Workshop for M.A. Mass Communication Syllabus Review with John Greyson, York University at AJK MCRC
- February 18-28, 2013 Workshop for Introduction of Practice-based PhD with Joram tem Brink and David Bate, University of Westminster at AJK MCRC
- Faculty Development Programme February 22, 2013 Lecture and demonstration by Canon C100, C300, C500 & EOS 1D

#### Any other contribution

- M.A. Mass Communication Syllabus Revision Workshop, Feb 2013.
- Introduction of Practice Based PhD Workshop, AJK MCRC, India Feb 2013
- Member of Interview Board for admission to PG Diploma in Broadcast Technology2012.

#### DR. FATHIMA .N, (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

- A week long print journalism workshop was conducted from 19November to 24 November for MA Convergent Journalism semester 1 students by Mr. D'Arcy Doran who has worked with *TIME, Monocle, The Independent, The Financial Times* and other international media
- A week television journalism workshop was conducted from 17November to 22<sup>nd</sup> November for MA Convergent Journalism semester 3 students by Mr. Walter Dean, who has over 40years of experience in journalism. He has worked with CBS
- A week long radio journalism workshop and online journalism workshop will be orgainsed in April 2013 for semester 2 and semester 4 students. International journalists Mr.Miguel Molina and Mr. Sihlangu Tshuma will lead the workshops.

#### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

• Organised Educational tour to Bir, Himachal for the students of M.A. (Convergent Journalism)

#### DR. SAUMYA B VERMA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Dark and	Visual Spaces –	Conference	2013	Centre for	NA	
dystopic:	Conference	Journal		Performance		
Re-	Journal of Visual			Research and		
configuring	Spaces – an			Cultural		
space and	international			Studies in		
vision in	conference			South Asia		
Anurag	organized by			(CPRACSIS),		
Kashyap's	CPRACSIS,			Thrissur,		
cinema'	Thrissur in			Kerala		
	association with					
	Asian College of					
	Journalism					

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			authors
	workshop			
1. Attended the three	First Refresher Course	Academic Staff	14th Feb to 7th	
week long Refresher	inMedia Studies and	College, Jamia	March, 2013	NA
Course	Governance	Millia Islamia		
	(Interdisciplinary)			

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

2. Paper titled 'From	Seminar at First Refresher	Academic Staff	14 <sup>th</sup> Feb to 7 <sup>th</sup>	NA
Devdas to Dev D- Re-	Course in Media Studies and	College, Jamia	March, 2013.	
interpreting the myth of	Governance	Millia Islamia	My	
Devdas'	(Interdisciplinary)		presentation	
			was on 5th	
			march, 2013.	

### Programme attended

- International Conference on Contours of Media Governance: Teaching, Disciplinarity, Methodology, 25-27 February 2013, Centre for Culture Media & Governance , Jamia Millia Islamia
- The Indian Cinema Century: Film Technology and the Contemporary' Three Day International Conference , 10-12 January 2013, organised by the School of Arts and Aesthetics, JNU

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Conducted a one day workshop on Non-linear editing at Department of Journalism, Lady Shri Ram College, University of Delhi, on November 8<sup>th</sup>. 2012.

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Judge for the Film Screening + Group Discussion Competition at the Pickwick Festival organised by the Department of English, JMI 15-17<sup>th</sup> October, 2012
- Member, University Committee for Web Management System for Placement , Jamia Millia Islamia
- Member, Interview Board for Admission to PG Diploma in Still Photography and Visual Communication
- Evaluated Entrance Exam papers for M A Mass Communication, June, 2012
- Member, Syllabus Review (Restructure) Committee, MA Mass Communication in collaboration with University of York, Canada, AJK MCRC, JMI
- Member, Committee to review/restructure syllabus for M A Convergent Journalism headed by Fulbright scholar Prof Richard Shaefer, University of New Mexico. Revised the syllabus for PR & Corporate Communication.
- Course Coordinator, M A Mass Communication, AJK MCRC, JMI
- Placement Coordinator, M A Mass Communication, AJK MCRC, JMI
- Member. Committee for the Celebrations for 30 Years of AJK MCRC, JMI
- Member, Committee on the Gender Sensitization, AJK MCRC, JMI

#### Any other contribution

• Coordinated a class trip for Semester III students of M.A. Mass Communication to the Project Cinema City: Research Art & Documentary Practices, an exhibition at NGMA, September, 2012.

#### DR. PRAGATI BHALLA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

S.No.	Title of the Manuscript	Name of the Journal	Month & Year of Publications	Volume & Issue	Type of the Journal	ISSN/ ISBN No.	Page No.
1	Dialoguing Change through Social Networking Sites	IMS: Manthan: The Journal of Innovations"	December 2012	7 Issue-II	Refereed	0974- 7141	NA

#### Research Papers/Articles in Research Journals/Books (Single Author)

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

ſ	C	Engaging Vouth	Emorging Issues	June,2012	Б	NA	9788174	NA
	2	Engaging Youth	Emerging Issues	June,2012	5	INA		INA
		for Life Skill	and Challenges				878113	
		Development	in Education:					
		through Street	Global and					
		Theatre	Indian					
			Perspective					

#### Participation in Seminars/Conference/Workshop

S.No	Title of the Paper	Name of the	Nature of the	Organizing	Place, Month
		Conference/	Event	Agency/	& Year of
		Seminar		Institution	Participation
1	Social Networking	"New Media and	National	UGC sponsored	19-20 <sup>th</sup>
	sites as a tool for	Present Scenario "	Seminar	Two Day	October, 2012
	Development			National Seminar	Jalandhar
	Communication			organized by	
				DAV College,	
				Jalandhar	
2	Innovation	Issues of Content &	National	College of	Moradabad,
	enhancing	Technology in	Seminar	Journalism and	2012
	creation among	Contemporary		Mass	
	youth(A	Media.		Communication,	
	Participatory			Teerthanker	
	Research among			Mahaveer	
	Youth in Delhi)			University,	
				Moradabad	
3.	Participant	First 3 Week	Orientation	Academic Staff	11December to
		Winter Orientation	Programme	College, JMI	1 <sup>st</sup> January,
		Programme			2013.

#### Lecture/ Talk Delivered

S.No	Title of the Lecture	Number of Lectures/Duration	Nature of the Event	Organizing Agency/ Institution	Place, Month & Year of the Event
1.	E-Content	One Lecture of One and Half Hour	CAFT Training Program	Indian Agricultural Research Institute, New Delhi	Delhi 2 <sup>nd</sup> February 2012

#### Contribution to Corporate Life of the University

- Coordinated the PG Diploma Programme in Development Communication for the session 2012-13 as Course Coordinator.
- Acted as the Assistant Superintendent of Examination for the course Development Communication for the annual examination 2012.
- Appointed as a Member of Interview Board for admission to PG Diploma in Acting 2012.
- Appointed as a Member of Interview Board for admission to PG Diploma in Development Communication 2012.
- Convened the Syllabus Design Committee for the Course M.A. Programme in Development Communication as Convener of the committee 2012.
- Scripted Documentaries for UGC Consortium for Educational Communication (CEC) Vyas Channel for Undergraduates on issues like Concept and Indicator of Development, Approaches to Development, Participatory Communication, Case studies of Development Communication.

- Designed E-Content for UGC, (CEC) Vyas Channel based on the documentaries for the undergraduates.
- Presided as a Judge in Street Play Competition Svaang'12 in University Campus of Medical Science (UCMS) on 15<sup>th</sup> March, 2012.
- Jury member in Histrionics The Dramatics Events at SYNAPSE 2012, Maulana Azad Medical College on 6<sup>th</sup> September,2012
- Organized First Annual day of PG Diploma Development Communication Aaghaz A call to society on 5<sup>th</sup> December,2012
- Facilitating faculty in World breast feeding conference from 6 to 10<sup>th</sup> December,2012 at Indian Habitat Centre
- Organized First Development Communication Alumni Meet on 9th February, 2013 in AJK MCRC
- Facilitator in theatre workshop organized by NNML ,Teen Murti Marg(Ministry of Culture) on 23 February,2013

#### DR. SONALI SHARMA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Programme attended

- Faculty Development Programme December 2012 Lecture and demonstration by RED India explaining the working of Red cameras and related workflows.
- Faculty Development Programme January 23, 2013 Understanding the F5 camera from Sony
- Development Programme February 1, 2013 Lecture and demonstration by Arriflex ALEXA and its work flow
- Faculty Development Programme February 4, 2013 Understanding HD and its work Flow Sony cameras PVW150, PVW 200 and FS700
- February 14-20, 2013 Workshop for M.A. Mass Communication Syllabus Review with John Greyson, York University at AJK MCRC
- February 18-28, 2013 Workshop for Introduction of Practice-based PhD with Joram tem Brink and David Bate, University of Westminster at AJK MCRC
- Faculty Development Programme February 22, 2013 Lecture and demonstration by Canon C100, C300, C500 & EOS 1D

#### Any other contribution

• October 31 - November 16, 2012 - Co-organized with Prof. B. Diwaker the First EU Kinoteka project. A selection of European films travelling to universities across India; put together by the Embassies of the EU Member States and the EU Delegation

#### DR. AMBARIEN ALQADAR (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Honours/Award received

- Korea Fulbright-Nehru Leadership Development Fellow, 2009-2012
- International Visual Sociology Association 2012.
- Special Jury Award, Federation of Film Societies of India-SIGNS 2012

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Sponsor/Funding Agency and Budget	Grant allocated	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Interactive Media Design	Joseph Kraemer	Temple University, USA \$ 1000	The Philadelphia Independent Film and Video Fellowship, USA, 2011	Nov 2011	Depends on project	ongoing

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
The Ghetto Girl	Media Fields Journal: Critical Explorations in Memory and Space, University of California,Santa Barbara	5	2012	California, USA.		
Translations						

Translation Title	Name of publication in which translated	Publication details	ISBN No.
The Second Shroud	New Urdu Fictions	Katha India-Jamia Millia Islamia.	

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
The Ghetto Girl	New Mobilities and Evolving Identities: Islam, Youth and Gender in South Asia.	Humbolt University, Berlin, Goethe University and The Berlin Graduate School of Muslim Cultures and Societies.	April20/21 2012	

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Elephants in the Dark: Refractions of the Muslim Identity, Pennsylvania Museum of Archaeology and Anthropology, USA.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- The Philadelphia Independent Film and Video Association, USA
- The University Film and Video Association, USA.
- The Jamia Teachers' Solidarity Association, India.

#### Any other contribution

- M.A. Mass Communication Syllabus Revision Workshop, Feb 2013.
  - Introduction of Practice Based PhD Workshop, AJK MCRC, India Feb 2013

## ACADEMIC STAFF COLLAGE

The ASC at Jamia Millia Islamia was established in 1987 with 100% funding of all its activities/training programmes by the UGC, in pursuance of the NPE-1986.

The ASC is expected to develop an understanding among the college and university teachers of the environment they are working in and also provide an insight into pedagogy and psychology of learning and educational technology and help them communicate more effectively with their students.

### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teachi	ng	1
Professors	1	1*	
Readers	1	1	
Lecturers	1	1	
	Non-teac	hing	
Group B	1	1	
Group C	7	7	
Group D			

\* One Professor from other centre of JMI is Officiating Director Training & Faculty Development Programmes :

UGC-ACADEMIC STAFF COLLEGE					
• 104 OP	Tuesday, 9th April, 2013	Wednesday, 8th May, 2013			
• 105 OP	Monday, 15 <sup>th</sup> July 2013	Wednesday, 14th August 2013			
7th One Week Professional	Saturday, 5th October, 2013	Friday, 11th October, 2013			
Development Program for Group "C" Staff					
• 106 OP	Monday, 21 <sup>st</sup> October 2013	Wednesday, 20th November 2013			
One Week Professional	Monday, 16 <sup>th</sup> December 2013	Saturday, 21st December 2013			
Development Program for					
Sr. Faculty					
• 107 OP	Monday, 13 <sup>th</sup> January 2014	Monday, 10 <sup>th</sup> February 2014			
One Week Professional	Monday, 17 <sup>th</sup> February 2014	Saturday, 22 <sup>nd</sup> February 2014			
Development Program for					
Group "A" Staff					
<ul> <li>Principal's Workshop</li> </ul>	Tuesday, 04 <sup>th</sup> March 2014	Tuesday, 04th March 2014			
One Week Professional	Monday, 10th March 2014	Saturday, 15th March 2014			
Development Program for					
Group "B" Staff					
8 <sup>th</sup> One Week Professional	Monday, 10 <sup>th</sup> March 2014	Saturday,15 <sup>th</sup> March 2014			
Development Program for					
Group "C" Staff					

#### **Refresher Courses**

٠	21st RC Education	Wednesday, 10th April 2013	Thursday, 02 <sup>nd</sup> May 2013
•	3 <sup>rd</sup> RC Basic Sciences	Thursday, 09th May 2013	Thursday, 30 <sup>th</sup> May 2013
	(Interdisciplinary)		
•	2 <sup>nd</sup> Summer Special	Thursday, 16 <sup>th</sup> May 2013	Thursday, 06th June 2013
	Programme		
•	1st RC Architecture	Tuesday, 16th July 2013	Tuesday, 06th August 2013
•	13 <sup>th</sup> RC in English	Monday, 19th August 2013	Monday, 9th September 2013
•	9 <sup>th</sup> RC Human Rights & Social Inclusion (Interdisciplinary)	Tuesday, 20th August 2013	Tuesday, 10 <sup>th</sup> September 2013
•	16th RC Urdu	Wednesday, 11 <sup>th</sup> September 2013	Tuesday, 01 <sup>st</sup> October 2013
•	5 <sup>th</sup> RC Hindi	Friday, 13 <sup>th</sup> September 2013	Friday, 04th October 2013
•	14th RC Commerce &	Tuesday, 22 <sup>nd</sup> October 2013	Tuesday, 12 <sup>th</sup> November 2013
	Business Management		
•	2 <sup>nd</sup> RC Chemistry	Monday, 18th November 2013	Saturday, 07th December 2013
•	16 <sup>th</sup> RC Geography & Environmental Studies	Tuesday, 19th November 2013	Monday, 09th December 2013
•	12th RC Political Science	Wednesday, 20 <sup>th</sup> November 2013	Tuesday, 10 <sup>th</sup> December 2013
•	Interaction Programme for Ph.d Schol ars	Monday, 23 <sup>rd</sup> December 2013	Monday, 13th January 2014
٠	2 <sup>nd</sup> Special Winter School	Tuesday, 24th December 2013	Tuesday, 14th January 2014
٠	2 <sup>nd</sup> RC Media Studies &	Tuesday, 14th January 2014	Tuesday, 04th February 2014
	Governance		
	(Interdisciplinary)		
٠	9th RC West Asian Studies	Thursday, 06th February 2014	Wednesday, 26th February 2014
	(Interdisciplinary)		
•	19th RC History	Friday,07 <sup>th</sup> February 2014	Thursday, 27th February 2014
٠	Disaster Management Course	Saturday, 08 <sup>th</sup> February 2014	Wednesday, 28th February 2014

#### DR. ANISUR RAHMAN (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Fellowships received

• CEP sponsored by ICSSR and MSH, Paris January,2013

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	conference / workshop		
Impact of Indian Gulf	Socioeconomic Impacts of	4th Gulf Research	July 11 to 14, 2012.
Migration on the Socio-	GCC Migration	Meeting, GRM	
Economic Conditions of	_	Cambridge	
Muslims in India: A			
Study of Migrating			
Villages in North India			
Women Empowerment	Islam and Globalization	Jamia Hamdard, New	20th October 2012
-		Delhi & Al-Mustafa	
		International University,	
		Iran	

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Indian Diaspora in the Gulf	Gulf Studies Seminar	India Arab Culture, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	29-31 January 2013
Indian Emigration to the Gulf and its Socio-	Development or Distress	Centre for Indian Diaspora Studies,	11-12 March 2013
Economic impact in Migrating areas in India		Central University of Hyderabad, Hyderabad	

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Trends of Indian Migrants in the Gulf, Centre for Diaspora Studies, Central University of Gujarat on 03.04.2012
- Professional Development of Staff in Higher Education and Indian Diaspora at UGC-ASC, BHU, Veranasi on 06.06.2012 & 07.06.2012
- Indian Diaspora at UGC-ASC, BPS University, Khanpur Kalan, Sonipat( Haryana) on 25.06.2012
- Indian Diaspora at UGC-ASC, BPS University, Khanpur Kalan, Sonipat( Haryana) on 15.12.2012

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Associate Member, Indian Defence Strategic Analysis, New Delhi
- Member, Scientific Meeting, Al-Mustafa International University of Iran
- Member of IACWAS, New Delhi

#### Any other contribution

- Taught M. Phil Students at Centre for West Asian Studies, JMI
- Taught PG Diploma in Iranology Students at India Arab Cultural Centre, JMI

#### DR. S. AZRA KHURSHEED (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member of Hospitality Committee, Annual Convocation, JMI

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Guest House Incharge, Academic Staff College Guest House (SRK Building, JMI)

## ACADEMY FOR THE PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OF URDU MEDIUM TEACHERS

Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi has pioneered the concept of an Academy of Professional Development of Urdu Medium Teachers and consequently the Government of India took a leading step towards promotion of Urdu language and uplifts the standard of Urdu and Urdu medium teaching in the country. As a result three Centre for Professional Development of Urdu Teachers were sanctioned by the UGC , which have since been established at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh and Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad. The jurisdiction of each of these Centres has also been fixed. The Academy at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi shall have responsibility of Urdu medium schools including madarsas and those schools where Urdu is taught as first, second & third language, in Delhi, Haryana, Punjab, Rajasthan, Himachal Pradesh, Jammu & Kashmir, Chhatisgarh and Madhya Pradesh.

#### Faculty/Department Overview

#### **Courses offered:**

Short Term courses (Orientation/ Refresher Programmes) for In-Service Urdu language Teachers and Urdu Medium Teachers including Madarsa Teachers of Primary, Secondary and Higher Secondary level as per approved 'syllabit together with programmes of Academy APDUMT

Positions	Sanction	Working	On Leave			
Teaching						
Director/Professor	01	01				
Reader / Dy. Director	01	-				
Lecturer / Asstt. Director	02	02				
	Non- Te	aching				
Group A: Asstt. Registrar	-	01				
Translator	01	01				
Group B:	-	-				
Group C: UDC	01	01				
Computer Operator	01	01	(Out Sourcing Agency)			
Gropu D: Peon/Attendant	02	02	(Out Sourcing Agency)			

#### Faculty & Staff:

#### Any other information:

#### Collaborated Workshop:

Topic	Investigator	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	<b>Co-Investigator</b>	Allocated		commencement		
Socio-Cultural	APDUMT, JMI	By CIIL	CIIL, Luckn	10 <sup>th</sup> -15 <sup>th</sup>	6-day	
items in Urdu		Lucknow		Sept. 2013		
Urdu Nazam:	APDUMT, JMI	By CIIL	CIIL	8 <sup>th</sup> -10 January,	3-day	
Tradition and		Lucknow	Lucknow	2013	-	
Evaluation						

Publications by the Academy: A quarterly Educational Journal "Tadrees Naama" 4th under Publication.

#### DR. GHAZANFAR ALI (PROFESSOR)

Books:

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Manjhi(Novel)	Educational Publishing House,Delhi	2012	New Delhi	-	978-81-8223- 940-1
Farhang-e- Morakkabate-e Ghalib	CIIL,Mysore	2012	Lucknow (,UP)	Edited by:Ghazanfar Ali ,M.K.Kaul	81-7343-115-9

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
1.Qatra-e-Ashk se Ankhon ka Bharam Baqi hai,	Sabras	-	March 2012 page 36-39	March 2012	-	-
2.Shah Sawar-e-Rakhsh- e- Khama,	Bazm-e-Sahara,	-	New Delhi	June 2012 page no 52- 55	-	-
3Interview Najeeb Jung(translated),Ghaza nfar/Faisal Hussain)	-		Vol 6 Issue 11 Pg No 21-28	Nov 2012	-	-
4.Khwab Samander ke Moti(Article)	Bazm-e-Sahara,	-	-	Nov2012 page No 67- 68	-	-
5.Baigum Razia Haleem Jung(sketch),	Bazm-e-Sahara,		New Delhi,Page no 30-40	February 2013 page no 30-40	-	-
6.Parking Area(short story)	Aiwan-e- Urdu	-	Vol 26 Issue 11	March - 2013	-	-
7.Hekayaat aur Kahani	Aaj kal		New Delhi	Jan. 2013		ISSN- 0971- 846X
8.Saaz-e-Bul-Ajabi ke Tar-e- Hayat″	Sabras			March - 2013		ISSN- 2278- 6902

#### Translations:

Translation Title	Name of publication in which	Publication	ISBN
	translated	details	No.
1.Wade ,Subramanyam Sharma	DRS scheme, Deptt of	Under	-
2.Halwaha,Sant Singh	Urdu,JMI	publication	
3.Kashish,Swamy Dayanidhi,			

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	conference / workshop		
Five days workshop on	Creative Translation	Deptt of Urdu,JMI,New	10/01/2013
Creative Translation		Delhi	
".Qatra-e-Ashk se Ankhon	"Mazi Qarib Se Mokalma"	Urdu Cell, Deptt Of	20-21,04-2012
ka Bharam Baqi hai,		Art,Culture and	
_		languages.	
"Prof ShahryarLife and	Shahryar:Hayat-o-Khidmat	M.H.College Morabdabad	13/02/2013
Poetry"		in Collaboration with	
		NCPUL,New Delhi	
Six days workshop	"Socio Cultural Items in	UTRC,LKO,in	10/09/2012
	Urdu″	Collabortion with	to
		APDUMT,JMI,New Delhi	15/09/2012
Workshop on"Socio-	Socio-Cultural Items in Urdu	APDUMT,JMI,	10 <sup>th</sup> -15 <sup>th</sup> Sept
Cultural Items in Urdu			2013
Urdu Nazm:Evolution	Urdu Nazm:Evolution and	UTRC,Lko in	8 <sup>th</sup> -10 <sup>th</sup> Jan
and Tradition	Tradition	Collaboration with	2013
		APDUMT,JMI	

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized:

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Seminar Cum	Urdu Nazm:Evolution and	UTRC,LKO,in	08/01/2013 to
workshop	Tradition	Collaboration with	10/012013
_		APDUMT,JMI	

#### **Programme attended:**

- Attended a Bait Baazi Programme as judge conducted by Todapur Radio Station New Delhi on 11/02/2013
- Attended a Screening Cum Evaluation meeting as subject expert of Urdu for the post of Asstt Prof&Associate Prof& Professor by NCERT, New Delhi at Ncert conference room on 12/02.2013
- Attended a NCERT meeting on "Bridge Course in Urdu" four days 3/9/2012 to 6/9/2012
- Meeting on Urdu Dunya Tele Edition organized by NCPUL,on14-05-2012 at NCPUL,office,Delhi
- Tele Urdu Programme as expert organized by NCPUL,on,08/01/2013 at NCPUL,office,Delhi

#### Lecture/Talk delivered:

• lectures delivered on "Language teaching, teaching of Drama and Translation, Qasida, Marthis, Travlouge, Humour and Satire and role of literature in Dictionary teaching" 15 to 19 January 2013,organized by NCERT,Delhi at lucknow

Consultancy provided:

- NTS ,CIIL,Mysore
- NCERT, New Delhi

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies:

- Member for Urdu language for the next three year Gayan Peeth Award
- Member of advisory board of Urdu Education board, An autonomous organization of MHRD

#### Any other contribution:

• My Short Story' Kadwa Tail" is incorporated in an anthology of Post Independence Urdu Short Stories "Aaj Ki Kahanyan compiled by Prof.Gopi Chand Narang published by National Book Trust,2012

# DR. ABDUL WAHID (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# Honours/Award received

• Shaheed-e-Millat Award-2013,in acknowledgement of Naatiya Shaeri, Astana-e-Rabbani, Jabalpur (M.P)

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
(1) Sayed Sulaiman Nadwi	Khuda Bakhsh Journal	167	Khuda Bakhsh Oriental Public Library, Patna	Aug-2012		-
(2)Muqaddama (Preface)	Arzoo-e-Subh (Poetry Collection of Dr. Waliullah Wali)	_	Brown Book Publication, New Delhi	2013		
(3)Nai Urdu Ghazal Aur Numainda Shora	Fikr-o-Tahquiq	Vol. 16, issue-1	NCPUL, New Delhi	Jan-March 2013	-	

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
1. Khiraj-e-Aquidat	Allama Iqbal National Seminar	Iqbal Academy, Delhi At Ghalib Academy New Delhi	06.05.2012
2. Urdu Nazm Aur Mazhab with special reference to Faiz Ahmad Faiz and Akhtarul Iman	Urdu Nazm: Evolution and tradition	UTRC, Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT,JMI, New Delhi	08-10 Jan, 2013
3. Talimat-e- Sufia ki asri manwiyat	Sufism in contemporary India: An Inclosing Frame work	New Age Islam Foundation in collaboration with K.R. Narayanan centre for Dalit and Minorities studies, JMI, New Delhi	13-14 March, 2013
4. Mirza Bedil ka Tasawwur-e- Obudiyat-o-Oluhiyat	Bedil International Foundation, Delhi, Collaboration with Faculty of Islamic Studies and Social, Jamia Hamdard, New Delhi. 15-18, March 2013		

5. Workshop on Socio-cultural items in urdu	Socio-cultural items in Urdu	UTRC, Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT,JMI,New Delhi	12 Sep, 2012
6. Workshop on Modernization learning environment in higher education	Modernization learning environment in higher education	Centre for Information and Technology, JMI, New Delhi	18 & 19 Jan, 2013
7. Workshop on Right to information Act- 2005	Right to information Act- 2005	Centre for Information and Technology, JMI, New Delhi	28 Feb, 2013
8. Shaheed-e-Millat ki taalimat	Shaheed-e-Millat conference	Astana-e-Rabbani, Jabalpur	2-3 March 2013

### Programme attended:

- Attended a NAAC Regarding meeting on 09.08.2012 ,at K. M. Ashraf Hall, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Attended a seminar titled 'Urdu Shaeri Mein Hindustani Tahzeeb-o-Saqafat'on 11.11.2012, Organized by Deptt. of Urdu at Tagore Hall, Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi
- Saadat Hasan Manto Seminar, organized by Ace Vision collaboration with Sahitya Akademy Delhi on 08.12.2012
- Attended a Seminar Titled Contribution of Hayatullah Ansari , organized by Ace Vision with assistance of NCPUL, Delhi at Ghalib Academy on 09.12.2012
- Attended an All India Mushaira on 08.02.2013, organized by Deptt. Of Urdu at Ansari Auditorium, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Attended 'Task Force to review the measures for safety of women on campuses and programs for Gender sensitization' on March 9<sup>th</sup>, 2013

### Lecture/Talk delivered:

- Radio talk for All India Radio, Delhi on the topic ' Sir Syed ke Taleemi Moharrekaat' 17,Oct 2012
- 2. Radio talk for All India Radio, Delhi on the topic"Hazrat Mohammad:Payaambr-e-Sulh-o-Aashti" 25.01.2013

## Membership of academic & professional bodies:

- ADAB SARAI, NEW DELHI (Vice president)
- NAAT MARKAZ, PATNA(General Secretary)
- ADABI MARKAZ, PATNA (Member)
- "Noor-e-Mustafa (Honorary Editor, Patna Monthly),
- Asstt. Editor, Tadrees Naama, Book Series, APDUMT, J.M.I.

### Any other contribution:

- Quat-e- Tareekh-e-Wafat, Prof. Shahar yar, Amad-4, Patna, 2012,
- Quat-e-Tareekh-Wafat, Mazhar Imam, Amad-4, Patna, 2012
- Quat-e-Tareekh-Wafat, Prof. Wahab Ashrafi, Amad-5, Patna, 2012
- Quat-e-Tareekh-e-Intaba 'Muasereen-e-Khuda Bakhsh' by Dr. Badruddin Faridi, Patna, 2012

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

- Naat (Noor-e-Mustafa, Monthly), August 2012
- Ghazlein, Amad-5, Patna, 2012
- Ghazal,Kitab Numa, JMI,New Delhi, Oct-2012
- Ghazal, Nai Kitab January-March 2013
- Ghazal, Kitab Numa, JMI, New Delhi, April 2013
- All India Mushaira, organized by Chhattisgarh Urdu Academy, Raipur, 31st March 2012.
- Presided All India Tarhi Mushaira, organized by Astana-e-Rabbania, Jabalpur, 13th April 2012.
- Presided All India Tarhi Mushaira, organized by A.R.Educational Trust Patna, 30th May 2012.
- Attended a first Death Anniversary of Poet Shahryar on 13th Feb. 2013, at MCRC, JMI, New Delhi
- Attended a Mushaira organized by Adab Sarai New Delhi as a chief guest on 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2013.
- Attended an All India Mushaira organized by Bedil International Foundation on 15<sup>th</sup> March 2013 at Jamia Hamdard, New Delhi.
- Participated in Studio Mushaira All India Radio ,New Delhi on 18th March 2013
- All India Natiya Mushaira, organized by Anjuman-e-Muhammadia, Patna on 26.01.2013

## DR. HINA AFREEN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Title	Journal/Book	Vol.	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Ras ki anokhi	Nayab,	01	Saeed Shabab &	March 2013	-	-
lahren-Ek	Khanpur(Pakist		Aihtasham Ali			
tajziati mutalia	an)		(Khanpur,Pakistan)			

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops:

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Meeraji nazmon ke hawale se	Urdu nazm: Evolution and tradition	UTRC, Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT, JMI, New Delhi	08 - 10 Jan, 2013
1-Workshop on Socio-cultural items in urdu	Socio-cultural items in urdu	UTRC, Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT, JMI, New Delhi	10 - 15 Sep, 2012
2-Workshop on Modernization learning environment in higher education	Modernization learning environment in higher education	Centre for Information & Technology, JMI, New Delhi	18 & 19 Jan, 2013
3-Workshop on Right to information Act- 2005	Right to information Act- 2005	Centre for Information & Technology, JMI, New Delhi	28 Feb, 2013

### Programme attended:

- Attended a "Allama Iqbal National Seminar" on 06, May 2012 organized by Iqbal Academy held at Ghalib Academy, New Delhi.
- Attended a national seminar titled "Urdu shairi mein Hindustani tahzeeb-o- saqafat" on 11, Nov. 2012 organized by deptt. of Urdu held at Tagore hall, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Programme attended "Contribution of Hayatullah Ansari" organized by ACE vision with assistants of NCPUL held at "Ghalib Academy" New Delhi on 09,Dec. 2012.

- Attended a first anniversary of poet "Shaharyar" on 13, Feb. 2013 held at MCRC, JMI, New Delhi.
- Attended an all India mushaira on 08, feb. 2013 organized by deptt. of Urdu held at Ansari auditorium, JMI, New Delhi.
- Programme attended Hindi-Urdu Sahitya academy award ceremony held at Lucknow on 29,March 2013.

# Lecture/Talk delivered:

• Radio talk for All India Radio, Delhi on the topic "Urdu zaban ke farogh mein asataza ka kirdar" date of broadcast 12, Sep. 2012

# Membership of academic & professional bodies:

• Member of "Adab Sarai", New Delhi (A literary organization)

# DR. NAUSHAD ALAM (TRANSLATER)

# Publications:

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Jadid Shehr Ashob: Tarteeb-o-Taqdeem	Arshia Publication.	2012	New Delhi	No	ISBN:978-93- 81029-36-7

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher &	Year of	Co-	ISBN
			place of publication	publication	author (if any)	No.
1.Meeraji	Nayab,	01	Saeed Shabab &	March 2013	-	-
ke Tajziye	Khanpur(Pakistan)		Aihtesham Ali			
			(Khanpur,Pakist			
			an)			
2.Nai Urdu	Fikr-o-Taqique(Nai	Vol,16,Issue	National	March 2013	No	-
Ghazal ka	Ghazal Number)	1,Jan-	Council for			
Syasi-o-		Mar2013	Promotion of			
Samaji			Urdu			
Motala			language,,New			
			Delhi			
3.Educatio	Aaina Samaj Ka	Vol-	Maaz	Oct-Dec	No	-
n and		1(Quarterly)O	Pulisher,Dumra	2012		
Muslims		ct-Dec -2012	on,			
			Buxar,Bihar			

## **Reviews:**

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
Dr.Waqarul Hasan Siddiqui(Hayat Aur Kaarname)	Urdu Dunya	Vol-14,Issue- 12,December-2012	-

### Translations:

Translation Title	Name of publication in which translated	Publication details	ISBN No.
1.French Revolution	-	Under Publication	-
2.Micro and Macro Teaching	-	Under Publication	-
3.Teaching Skill		Under Publication	

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	conference / workshop		
1.Nun Meem Rashid:Fikr- o-Fun	Urdu Nazm: Evolution and Tradition	UTRC,Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT,JMI,New Delhi	08 <sup>th</sup> -10 <sup>th</sup> Jan, 2013
2-Workshop on Socio- cultural items in Urdu	Socio-Cultural items in Urdu	UTRC,Lucknow in collaboration with APDUMT,JMI,New Delhi	10 <sup>th</sup> -15 <sup>th</sup> Sep, 2012
3-Workshop on Modernization Learning Environment in Higher Education	Modernization of Learning Environment in Higher Education	Centre for Information Technology, JMI, New Delhi	18 & 19 Jan, 2013
4-Workshop on Right to Information Act- 2005	Right to Information Act- 2005	Centre for Information Technology, JMI, New Delhi	28 Feb, 2013

### **Programme attended:**

- Attended a NAAC regarding meeting on 24/09/2012
- Attended a NAAC regarding meeting on 09/08/2012
- Attended an All India Moshaira on 08, feb.2013 organazied by deptt of Urdu at Ansari Auditorium, JMI New Delhi.
- Attended an All India Moshaera held at Jamia Hamdard on 15/03/2013
- Attended a Seminar "Urdu Shaeri mein Hindustani Tahzeeb-o-Thqafat" by Deptt of Urdu on 11/11/2012 at Tagore Hall, Dyare-e-Meer Taqi Meer,

### **Consultancy provided:**

 Translated Jamia Millia Islamia's Higher Secondary Examination-2013 Papers into Urdu from 13/02/2013 to Ist March 2013

## Membership of academic & professional bodies:

• Member of "Adab Sarai" (A Literary Organization)

## Contribution to corporate life of university

• Translating Jamia's Press Releases into Urdu since 6 months

### Any other contribution:

- Taken interview of Sheikha-ul-Jamia along with Director of APDUMT on 30/01/2013
- Taken another interview of Sheikha-ul-Jamia along with Director of APDUMT on,07/02/2013

# MMAJ-ACADEMY OF INTERNATIONAL STUDIES

Prime Minister, Shri. Rajiv Gandhi took the initiative to establish the MMAJ-Academy of International Studies in 1988 - originally named Academy of Third World Studies. The Academy got its new name in 2011 and has acquired broader focus since then.

The Academy is one of the centres of Excellence in India engaged in research and teaching in contemporary international and area studies from interdisciplinary perspectives taking into account the Indian perspective. The focus areas of teaching and research, which include countries and sub-regions, cover South Asia, Central Asia, South-west Asia, East & South East Asia and Africa. The academy has dedicated Pakistan, Central Asia, Afghanistan and China Studies programmes. The Ford Foundation has provided a Chair for Bangladesh Studies. The Academy maintains a large library – Dr. Abid Husain Library – with 20,000 books and 5000 periodicals.

The Academy's engagements include undertaking high quality research by faculty and research scholars; teaching; organizing talks/lectures, national & international seminars/symposia/workshops; publishing and disseminating research works; availability to extend consultancy services; collaborating with national and foreign universities, research institutes, international agencies/institutions.

The Academy offers M.Phil and Ph.D. programmes in international studies and undertakes teaching Central Asian languages such as Uzbek and Kyrgyz at Certificate and Diploma level.

The Academy is located in its present building, designed by the eminent architects, Stein and Chowfla, since December 2005.

# OVERVIEW Activities during -2012-13

### INTERNATIONAL SEMINARS

21-22 March 2013, Pakistan's Governance Challenges

# NATIONAL SEMINARS

- 19-20 March 2013, Central Asia and South Asia: Economic, Developmental and Socio-Cultural Linkages
- 27-28 February 2013, Contemporary Central Asia: Continuity and Change

### TALKS AND LECTURES

- 8 March 2013, Panel Discussion on *Women and Development: Challenges ahead in Afghanistan,* Collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme.
- 5 March 2013, an Session with Mr. Brian Gibel, Cultural Affairs Officer, US Embassy, Islamabad and Ms. Stephanie Morimura, Counselor for Education and Exchanges, US Embassy, New Delhi.
- 27 Feb. 2013, Talk on *Democratic Pakistan: Vision and Reality* by Husain Haqqani, former Ambassador of Pakistan to US.
- 14 Feb. 2013, Talk on *Afghanistan: Transition, Peace Prospects and Regional Stability* by M. Ashraf Haidari, Deputy Ambassador of Afghanistan.
- 8 February 2013, Interactive Session with Faculty and Students of Forman Christian College, Lahore.
- 31 January 2013, Talk on *The Qadri Phenomenon: Making Sense of Pakistani Politics* by Yaqoob Khan Bangash.
- 29 Nov. 2012, Interactive Session with Members of the Young Leaders Forum from Afghanistan.

- 17 Oct. 2012, Talk on *Can the Judiciary Save Pakistan?* by Prof. Philip Oldenburg, University of Columbia, New York.
- 3 Oct. 2012, Interactive Session with Prof. Paula Newberg, Director, Institute for the Study of Diplomacy, Georgetown University, Washington, D.C.
- 27 September 2012, Talk on *Silk Road: The Post-Cold War Context'*, by Dr Sreemati Ganguli, Visiting Fellow, Institute of Foreign Policy Studies, University of Calcutta.
- 27-28 August 2012, India-China Dialogue on *Evolving Security Environment in the AfPak Region* with Sichuan University, Chengdu.
- 7 August 2012, Panel Discussion on *New Pakistani Cinema: A Conversation with the Producer and Directors of the Film Zinda Bhaag*, Collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme.

Courses offered	Annual Intake	NumberofApplicants	Total E	nrolment		
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D.	Depends upon vacancies	41	NA	NA	06	14
M. Phil	20	176	NA	NA	04	18
Certificate ir Uzbek Language	n 20	30	NA	NA	14	20
Diploma ir Uzbek Language	10 <b>1</b> 0	13	NA	NA	08	10

### **Courses offered:**

# Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
Teaching			
Professors	05	04	
Associate Professors	06	04	
Assistant Professors	13	08	01
Non-teaching			
Group A			
Group B			
Group C	05	04	
Group D	02	01	

### Ph. Ds Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Ms. Rakshanda Jalil	The Progressive Writer Movement: With	Prof. Mushirul Hasan
	Special Reference to the Urdu Literature	

# M Phil Awarded

Anju	Poverty and Environmental Degradation in India: A Critical Study
Ashish Agnihotri	International Law and Transnational Environmental Crime
Bunny Suri	Formation and Problems of Slums in South Asia: A case Study of Okhla (Delhi)

Deepa Mariam Varghese	Civil Society in the Third World: A case Study of Pakistan		
Esha	South Africa's Africa Policy, 1994-2010		
Ehtesham Ali	Migration to and from Kazakhstan in the Post-Soviet Period		
Md. Fahim	Human Rights and Sustainable Development in the Context of Food		
	Security: A Case Study of Coastal Fisheries Communities of Kerala		
Nazia Jafri	Human Rights and Press Censorship: A Comparative Study in		
	Algeria and Tunisia		
Md Atiqur Rahman	China-Sudan Relations: Oil as a Factor		
Arpita Giri	South Asian Women Diaspora in United States of America: Status,		
-	Activism & Challenges		
Azad Ahmad khan	Primary Education in Pakistan: Changing Priorities		
Mohd. Afzal Saifi	Impact of FDI on the Indian Retail Sector		
Mohammad Reyaz	Globalisation and the Role of Media in Post-Soviet Central Asia		
Wollannia Reyaz	Giobalisation and the Role of Media in 1 0st-50 viet Central Asia		
Puyesh Kant Sharma	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir:		
	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir:		
	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir: Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and		
Puyesh Kant Sharma	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir: Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and Samba District in Jammu Division		
Puyesh Kant Sharma Ritu Singh Meena	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir: Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and Samba District in Jammu Division Urban Poverty in India and Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective		
Puyesh Kant Sharma Ritu Singh Meena	<ul> <li>Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir:</li> <li>Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and</li> <li>Samba District in Jammu Division</li> <li>Urban Poverty in India and Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective</li> <li>Rise of Sectarianism in Pakistan: Implications for State and Civil</li> </ul>		
Puyesh Kant Sharma Ritu Singh Meena Sheeba Naaz	<ul> <li>Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir: Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and Samba District in Jammu Division</li> <li>Urban Poverty in India and Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective</li> <li>Rise of Sectarianism in Pakistan: Implications for State and Civil Society</li> </ul>		
Puyesh Kant Sharma Ritu Singh Meena Sheeba Naaz Tarun Mathur	Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir:         Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and         Samba District in Jammu Division         Urban Poverty in India and Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective         Rise of Sectarianism in Pakistan: Implications for State and Civil         Society         Ethnic Transformation and Conflict: A case Study of Karachi		
Puyesh Kant Sharma Ritu Singh Meena Sheeba Naaz	<ul> <li>Environmental Security and Armed Conflict in Jammu and Kashmir: Comparative Study of Shopian District in Kashmir Division and Samba District in Jammu Division</li> <li>Urban Poverty in India and Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective</li> <li>Rise of Sectarianism in Pakistan: Implications for State and Civil Society</li> </ul>		

# Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

		,,				
Topic	Investigator/	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	Co-	allocated		commence		
	Investigator			ment		
The Impact of	Prof Sunanda	42 Lacks	ICSSR	15.3.2012	Two Year	Ongoing
Globalization	Sen					
on India's						
textile						
Industries						
since 1991						

# Student Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Number of students	Level of students	University/Institution visited	Duration	Outcome
Denise Ripamonte	M. Phil.	ICCR sponsored	2 years	

# Faculty Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

• Some of our Faculty have taught in other centres in Jamia.

### DR. VEENA SIKRI (PROFESSOR)

1. **Fellowships Received** : Research Grant from IDSA (Institute for Defence Studies and Analyses), New Delhi, for the book "The Geopolitics of Bangladesh", beginning July 2012, for a period of 18 months (excluding publication time). Total value of the grant :Rs 3 lakhs.

### 2. Publications :

- (i) Book titled "Contemporarising Tagore and the World", published in February 2013 by UPL (The University Press Limited), Dhaka, co-edited by Professor Imtiaz Ahmed (University of Dhaka), Professor MuchkundDubey and Professor Veena Sikri, presenting the outcome of the eponymous Conference convened in Dhaka in April 2011.
- (ii) **Book Review** : Reviewed "Bangladesh : Politics, Economy and Civil Society" by David Lewis (Cambridge University Press, 2011), published in The Book Review in September 2012.

### 3. Participation in Seminars/ Conferences/ Workshops :

(i) Participated as principal speaker in half-day seminar on "Women's Movements in India, Myanmar and South Asia" organized in Yangon by the Women's Organisations Network (WON) Myanmar on 27<sup>th</sup> February 2013

(ii) Discussant in International Conference on "Myanmar : Distant Neighbour", organized at JamiaMilliaIslamia by Centre for Northeast Studies on 5<sup>th</sup> December 2012

(iii) Participated as Speaker in the Panel Discussion on "Political Transition in Myanmar : Implications for India", organized by MAKAIAS (MaulanaAbulKalam Azad Institute of Asian Studies), Kolkata, on 4th December 2012

(iv) Participated as speaker in the Inaugural session and paper presenter in the International Conference on "India's Northeast : The Bridgehead Between Myanmar and India", Kohima (Nagaland), 1-2 December 2012

(v) Participated as speaker ('Impact on Indo-Bangladesh Relations') in the Seminar on "Long Term Consequences of Conflict in India's North East Region" organised in Kolkata by CENERS-K (Centre for Eastern and North Eastern Regional Studies-Kolkata) and The Centre for Security Analysis (CSA), Chennai, on 26<sup>th</sup>October 2012

(vi) Participated in the Discussion with the Visiting Bangladesh Army Delegation, organised by USI (United Services Institution), New Delhi, 19th September 2012

(vii) Participated as speaker in the Round Table Discussion on "Democratisation in Myanmar and Its Implications for India" organized by the Centre for Joint Warfare Studies (CENJOWS), New Delhi, 31<sup>st</sup> August 2012

(viii) Participated as panelist in the Discussion on Nepal organized by the Observer Research Foundation (ORF), New Delhi, 24<sup>th</sup> August 2012

(ix) Participated as speaker, on 'India Bangladesh Relations', in the International Conference on 'India and Her Neighbours' organized by Centre for Manipur Studies, University of Manipur, Imphal, on 17-18 August 2012, with the support of Public Diplomacy Division, Ministry of External Affairs, New Delhi

(x) Participated as speaker in the Round-table Discussion on 'Political Crisis in Nepal Following the CA Dissolution' organised by IDSA (Institute of Defence Studies and Analyses), New Delhi on 10<sup>th</sup> July 2012

(xi) Participated in Conference on Myanmar organized by the Centre for Asia Studies, Chennai, and presented paper on "Emerging Trends in Myanmar's Relations with India, China and ASEAN", 30th May 2012

(xii) Participated as discussant in the Fourth India Bangladesh Security Dialogue organized by the Observer Research Foundation (ORF), New Delhi, in partnership with the Bangladesh Enterprise Institute (BEI), Dhaka, held in New Delhi on 5-6 April 2012

#### 4.Seminars/ Conferences/ Workshops organized :

(i)Organised Special Address on "The Current Situation in Bangladesh" by HasanulHaqInu, Information Minister of Bangladesh, on 11<sup>th</sup> April 2013 at JamiaMilliaIslamia as a collaboration between Academy of International Studies and Department of Political Science

(ii) Organised, in collaboration with Deptt of Economics, JamiaMilliaIslamia, and chaired talk on "Microfinance and its Consequences on Women in Bangladesh" by Dr Lamia Karim, Associate Professor, Deptt of Anthropology, University of Oregon-Eugene, USA, 11th December 2012

(iii) Co-organised, with Development Alternatives (New Delhi) and UNEP, theTaragramYatra 2012, held in Orchha (Madhya Pradesh) on 23-25 November 2012, on the theme "Sustainable Development in South Asia : Women Driving Change"

(iv) Organised, as Convener, South Asia Women's Network (SWAN) and in collaboration with the South Asia Foundation (SAF), the Fourth Annual Conference of SWAN on the theme "Women of South Asia and Sustainable Development", in Kathmandu (Nepal) on 17-18 July 2012 with the participation of 61 eminent individuals from the nine SWAN member countries Afghanistan, Bangladesh, Bhutan, India, Maldives, Myanmar, Nepal, Pakistan and Sri Lanka.

(v) Organised and chaired half-day Seminar on "India, Bangladesh and South Asia", an interaction between 25 visiting students from the University of Dhaka, Bangladesh (Master's Programme from the Department of International Relations) and the students from the Department of Political Science (Master's Programme), JamiaMilliaIslamia, 5<sup>th</sup> March 2012

### 5. Lectures/ Talks Delivered :

(i) Delivered talk, followed by interaction, on "The Shahbagh Uprising & Its Implications for Bangladesh" at Academy of International Studies, JamiaMilliaIslamia, on 18th March 2013

(ii) Invited Speaker at the Special Programme for Myanmar Parliamentarians organized in Nay Pyi Taw (Myanmar) on 25<sup>th</sup> February 2013 by TampadipaInstitue, Yangon. Presentation and Interaction on "India Myanmar Relations : Retrospect and Prospect"

(iii) Speaker at the Inaugural Session of the International Conference on "Greater connectivity and regional integration in South Asia", organized by UMISARC (UNESCO Madanjeet Singh Institute on South Asia Regional Cooperation), University of Pondicherry, 14<sup>th</sup> February 2013

(iv) Invited speaker on "Diplomacy with India's Neighbours" at MAKAIAS (MaulanaAbulKalam Azad Institute for Asian Studies), Kolkata, 25<sup>th</sup> October 2012

(v) Speaker on 'Contemporary South Asia' at the Refresher Course organised by the Academic Staff College, JamiaMilliaIslamia, on 31<sup>st</sup> August 2012

(vii) Delivered talk on 'Contemporary South Asia' at the Academy of International Studies, JamiaMilliaIslamia, 9 August 2012

(viii) Delivered Key-Note Address at the National Seminar on "Changing Phases of Women's Leadership" organised by Association of Indian Universities (AIU) in collaboration with Tripura University in Agartala on 11<sup>th</sup> May 2012

(ix) Delivered Valedictory Address at International Conference on "Northeast India in Transition : Tripura - The Commerce and Connectivity Corridor Between India and Bangladesh" organized in Agartala on 26-27 April 2012 by University of Tripura and MAKAIAS (Maulana Abdul Kalam Azad Institute of Asian Studies), Kolkata

(x) Delivered the Valedictory Address at the International Conference on "Imagining India as a World Power" organized by Maharaja Agrasen College, University of Delhi, 16<sup>th</sup> March 2012

(xi) Participated in several Current Affairs Talk Shows on the electronic media (RajyaSabha TV, LokSabha TV, Doordarshan News, Times Now and NDTV) as well as on All India Radio(AIR).

### DR. AJAY DARSHAN BEHRA ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR AND COORDINATOR, PAKISTAN STUDIES PROGRAMME

### TEACHING

• Taught a compulsory course "Theories of International Relations" to M. Phil students, Monsoon Semester.

### STUDENT SUPERVISION

- M. Phil awarded to Sheeba Naaz, *Rise of Sectarianism in Pakistan: Implications for State and Civil Society*, 2012.
- Six Ph. D students being supervised.

## PUBLICATION

### Article

• "The Persistence of Identity Conflicts in South Asia: New Dynamics and the Search for New Explanations," in Arpita Anant (ed.), *Non-State Armed Groups in South Asia: A Preliminary Structured Focused Comparison* (New Delhi: Pentagon Security International, 2012)

# SEMINARS/PANEL DISCUSSIONS/TALKS PARTICIPATED

- Presented a paper on *Neoliberalism, Security and Governance,* at the International Seminar on *Pakistan's Governance Challenges,* organized by the Pakistan Studies Programme, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, 21-22 March 2013.
- Participated in the First Consultative Meeting of the Global Centre for the Study of Sustainable Futures and Spirituality, Asian College of Journalism, 8-9 February 2013, Chennai.
- Presented a paper on *Pakistan's Crisis of Governability: Implications for India-Pakistan Relations,* at a seminar on **Domestic Drivers of Foreign Policy: India and Pakistan**, organized by the Institute of Foreign Policy Studies and the Centre for Pakistan and West Asian Studies, University of Calcutta, 14 January 2013, Kolkata.
- Was a speaker in a Panel Discussion on *Afghanistan Post-2014 and implications for India*, organised by the Observer Research Foundation, 24 December 2012, New Delhi.
- Chaired the session on **Politics of Afghanistan-Pakistan Region** at the Annual Convention of the Indian Association of International Studies on **The Dawning of the 'Asian Century': Emerging Challenges before Theory and Practices of IR in India**, 10-12 December 2012, India International Centre, New Delhi.
- Participated in the Review Committee Meeting of Directors/Programme Coordinators of all the Area Studies Centres in India, organized by the University Grants Commission, 1 November 2012, India International Centre, New Delhi.
- Was a speaker in a Panel Discussion on *India-Pakistan Relations: The Way Forward* organised by the Centre for International Relations and Community Well-being, 13 October 2012, Gurgaon.
- Delivered a lecture on *Human Security and Terrorism in South Asia*, to the participants of the 8<sup>th</sup> Refresher Course in Human Rights and Social Inclusion (Interdisciplinary) at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, 7 September 2012, New Delhi.
- **Delivered a lecture on** *Pakistan's Crisis of Governance,* to The Higher Defence Management Course 8, College of Defence Management, 28 July 2012, Secunderabad.
- Made a presentation on *India-Pakistan Relations*, at a Panel Discussion on *India and Pakistan: A Time to Rekindle the Future*, organised by FICCI, 28 May 2012, New Delhi.

### SEMINAR/PANEL DISCUSSIONS/TALKS ORGANISED

- International Seminar on *Pakistan's Governance Challenges*, 21-22 March 2013.
- Panel Discussion on *Women and Development: Challenges ahead in Afghanistan*, Collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme, 8 March 2013.

- An Interactive Session with Mr. Brian Gibel, Cultural Affairs Officer, US Embassy, Islamabad and Ms. Stephanie Morimura, Counselor for Education and Exchanges, US Embassy, New Delhi 5 March 2013.
- Talk on *Democratic Pakistan: Vision and Reality* by Ambassador Husain Haqqani, former Ambassador of Pakistan to US, 27 February 2013.
- Talk on *Afghanistan: Transition, Peace Prospects and Regional Stability* by Mr. M. Ashraf Haidari, Deputy Ambassador of Afghanistan, New Delhi, 14 February 2013.
- Talk on *The Qadri Phenomenon: Making Sense of Pakistani Politics* by Dr. Yaqoob Khan Bangash, Chairperson, Department of History, Forman Christian College, Lahore, 31 January 2013.
- Interactive Session with Members of the Young Leaders Forum from Afghanistan, 29 November 2012.
- Talk on *Can the Judiciary Save Pakistan*? by Prof. Philip Oldenburg, University of Columbia, New York, 17 October 2012.
- An Interactive Session with Prof. Paula Newberg, Director, Institute for the Study of Diplomacy, Georgetown University, Washington, D.C, 3 October 2012
- India-China Dialogue on *Evolving Security Environment in the AfPak Region* with Sichuan University, Chengdu, 27-28 August 2012
- Panel Discussion on *New Pakistani Cinema: A Conversation with the Producer and Directors of the Film Zinda Bhaag*, Collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme, 7 August 2012

### **BOOK-REVIEW**

• Ahmed Rashid, *Pakistan on the Brink: The Future of Pakistan, Afghanistan and the West* (Allen Lane, 2012) for *Tehelka*, vol.9, issue 27, 7 July 2012.

### **EVALUATIONS**

- Evaluated Ph.D thesis *European Development Assistance in Afghanistan since* 2002, School of International Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi.
- Evaluated M. Phil dissertation, *Territoriality and Ethnonationalism: Case Study of the Naga National Movement*, School of International Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi.
- Peer reviewed a book manuscript *Insurgencies and Counterinsurgencies in South Asia: Does Peacebuilding Have a Role?* for the United States Institute of Peace, Washington, D,C.
- Peer reviewed three articles for the **India Quarterly**, Journal of the Indian Council of World Affairs, New Delhi.

### MEMBERSHIP OF ACADEMIC & PROFESSIONAL BODIES

- Member of the Steering Committee to organize the Annual Convention of the Indian Association of International Studies on **The Dawning of the 'Asian Century': Emerging Challenges before Theory and Practices of IR in India**, 10-12 December 2012, India International Centre, New Delhi.
- Member, Indian Association of International Studies
- Honorary Board Member, Institute for Research on India and International Studies.
- Associate Member, Institute for Defence Studies and Analyses.

### CONTRIBUTION TO CORPORATE LIFE OF UNIVERSITY

- Coordinator, Pakistan Studies Programme, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member, Board of Studies, Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member, Committee of Studies, Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member, University Complaints Committee, Jamia Millia Islamia.

### DR. ALIVA MISHRA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Mr. Shahnawaz	Minorities in Bangladesh
	Continuing
Mr. Asraf	Position of Women in Pakistan under Zia ul-Haq
	Continuing

#### Publications: Books

DOOKS					
Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
International	Shipra	2012	Delhi	Yes	ISBN:978-81-
Intervention	Publications				7541-656-7
in					
Afghanistan:					
Motives and					
Approaches					

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
"Islamic	India Quarterly	Vol. 68	Sage, New	September		ISSN:0974-
Fundamentalism			Delhi	2012		9284
in South Asia: A						
Comparative						
Study of						
Pakistan and						
Bangladesh"						

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered Extension Lecture to M Phil & Ph D students of the Academy on **Nation-Building in South** Asia in August 2012

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Invited as Judge of the Subject Association Event held on 4th March 2013

# Any other contribution

• Member of the Library Committee

# DR. BIJAY KETAN PRATIHARI, (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### Major Research Project

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commence ment	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
India-Africa Relations: Implications for China		3, 60,125	ICSSR	15/03/2009		Ongoing

# **Research guidance:**

## M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс		
Abhisekh Singh	India's Africa Policy in the Post Cold War Period		
Md. Atiqur Rahman	China-Sudan Relations: Oil as a factor		
Esha	South Africa's Africa Policy		

# Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
Sudan: Darfur and the	Africa Review,	Vol.4, No.1, January-June	ISSN 0974-4053
Failure of an African	Routledge, London	2012	
State	Ŭ		

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
African Union and	India and its Diaspora: A	JNU, ODI, IIC	29th & 30th March
its Diaspora Policy	Comparative Perspective		2013
South Africa and	BRICS: Synergies and	Aligarh Muslim	12-13 February 2013
BRICS: Problems	Complementarities	University (AMU)	
and Prospects			
China's	Emerging Asian Powers in	Centre for African	14-15 February 2013
Engagement with	Africa	Studies, University of	
Africa: Post Cold		Mumbai	
War Period			
Participated in	Indian Foreign Policy: The	India International	9 <sup>th</sup> January 2013
interaction with	BRICS and Indo-African	Centre	
Prof. Ian Taylor	Relations		
Participated in a	Development in North Africa	SIS, JNU	22 <sup>nd</sup> January 2013
Symposium	and its Impact on Arab World		
	and India		
Participated in a	Emerging Africa and	India International	1 <sup>st</sup> February 2013
interactive talk by	Opportunities for South-South	Centre	
Dr. Donald	Collaboration		
Kaberuka			
India-Africa	Cotemporary Africa: Issues and	Department of	22 <sup>nd</sup> November 2012
Relations in the	Challenges	African Studies, Delhi	
Post-Cold War		University	
period			
India-Egypt	Africa-India Relations in the 21st	Howard College,	25-27 September 2012
Relations under	Century	University of	
Globalisation		KwaZulu-Natal	

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Joint Secretary, African Studies Association of India (ASA), Delhi
- Treasure, Organisation for Diaspora Initiatives (ODI), Delhi
- Editor, Diaspora Newsletter, ODI, Delhi
- Book Review Editor, Africa Insight, ASA Journal, MD Publication, Delhi

### DR GHULAM MOHMAD SHAH ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR (CENTRAL ASIA)

DR Ghulam Mohmad works at the Academy of International Studies as an Associate Professor of Central Asian Studies. Dr Shah has received his M.Phil. and Ph.D. in Geography from the Centre of Central Asian Studies, Kashmir University, Srinagar. The fields of specialisation of Dr Shah include Development Studies of Central Asia ; Geopolitics and Geostrategy in Eurasia ; and Social Science Research Methodology.Dr Shah has four books and more than three dozen research papers to his credit .Dr Shah has participated in many national and international conferences and has delivered many lectures in different academic institutions of the country.

# **Research guidance:**

# M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Ms Ritu Singh Meena	Urban Poverty in Bangladesh: A Gender Perspective.

# **Research Articles**

Title	Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Editor of the Book	ISBN No.
Energy Cooperation Between Central Asia and South Asia: Perspectives and Challenges.	Perspectives of Bilateral and Regional Cooperation (South Asia and Central Asia).	N.A.	Centre of Rural and Industrial Development, Chandigrah.	2013	Rashpal Malhotra	ISBN- 81- 85835- 65-9.
Spatial Distribution of Ethnic Conflicts in Central Asia.	Perspectives on Multiculturalism: Pre-Soviet , Soviet and Post- Soviet Central Asia .	N.A.	Manak Publications Pvt.Ltd. New Delhi.	2013.	Rahhmi Dooraisw amy	ISBN- 978-93- 7831- 328-8.
Impact of Globalisation on Tajikistan.	Globalising Eurasia: Potential and Challenges.	N.A.	Centre of Central Asian Studies, Kashmir University Srinagar.	2013	G.M.Mir	ISBN- 978-81- 921-335- 0-9.
Dynamics and Gender Disparities of Human Development in Kazakhstan: A Spatio- Temporal Analysis. Edited By	Gender and Human Development in Central and South Asia.	N.A.	Pentagon Press , New Delh.	2013	Mondira Dutta	ISBN- 978-81- 8274- 716-6.

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Energy Cooperation Between Central Asia and South Asia: Prospects and Challenges.	India and Central Asia : Perspectives on Bilateral and Regional Cooperation.	Centre of Research on Rural and Industrial Development (CRRID),Chandigrah.	17-19 October, 2012.
Rural Development Strategies in Central Asia :A Comparative Study of Soviet and Post- Soviet Period.	Contemporary Central Asia : Continuity and Change.	Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.	27-28 February, 2013.
Desert Development Strategies in Central Asia and India : Similarities and Differences.	Central Asia and South Asia: Economic, Developmental and Socio-Cultural Linkages.	UGC, Central Asia Programme, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia,New Delhi.	19-20 March, 2013.

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

National/International	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
National Seminar	Contemporary Central Asia: Continuity and Change	Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.	27 <sup>th</sup> and 28 <sup>th</sup> February,2013.

### **Programme attended**

• One Week Professional Development Programme for Senior Faculty, Organised by Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, from 5<sup>th</sup> to 10<sup>th</sup> November 2012.

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered a lecture on "An Introduction to the Geography of South Asia" on 3<sup>rd</sup> August 2012, at the Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

• International Association of Peace Studies, South Extension Part I, New Delhi.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Performed Examination Duty in April-May Annual Session and December-January Ist.Semester,2012.

### Any other contribution

- Attended Seminars, Conferences and Lectures organised by the Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Supervised six Ph.D. and three M.Phil. Scholars during the year 2012-13.

- Taught Research Methdology Course to Ist Semester Ph.D.Scholars in 2012-13.
- Taught M.Phil. Course on Rural Area Development in Third World to IInd Semester M.Mphil Scholars in 2012-13.
- Attended Faculty Meetings, Library Committee Meetings and the Committee of Studies Meetings convened by the Director, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

### DR. GATIKRUSHNA MAHANTA (RESEARCH ASSOCIATE) (UGC Central Asia Studies Programme)

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Multicultural Society in Kazakhstan: A Case Study of Ethnic Russians'	Perspectives on Multiculturalism: Pre-Soviet, Soviet and Post-Soviet Central Asia edited by Rashmi Doraiswamy		Manak Publications, New Delhi	2013		ISBN 978- 93-7831- 328-8
'India- Kazakhstan Economic Relations: Prospects and Challenges'	In the issue of India and Central Asia of the Foreign Policy Research Centre Journal	10, 2012 (2)	Foreign Policy Research Centre (FPRC), New Delhi	2012		ISSN 2277 - 2464

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	conference / workshop		
"Foreign Trade and	National Seminar on	Central Asian Studies Programme,	28-29 March
Investment in	"Central Asian Studies in	Centre for South, Central, South-	2013
Central Asia:	India"	East Asian and South-West Pacific	
Challenges for		Studies, School of International	
India"		Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru	
		University, New Delhi	
"India-Central Asia	National Conference on	UGC Central Asia Studies	19-20 March
Trade Relations:	"Central Asia and South Asia:	Programme, Academy of	2013
Issues and	Economic, Developmental and	International Studies, Jamia Millia	
Prospects"	Socio-Cultural Linkages"	Islamia, New Delhi	

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Delivered two lectures on 'Economy of Central Asia during the Soviet Period' and 'Trade and Economy in Post-Independence Central Asia' under the optional course 'Societies in Transition: Focus on Central Asia' on 11 and 13 March 2013, respectively, to the M.Phil. Second Semester students at the Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Delivered two lectures on 'Multicultural Society in Kazakhstan during the Soviet Period' and 'Post-Independence Multicultural Society in Kazakhstan' in September 2012 to the M.Phil. First Semester students at the Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia

## DR. JAMAL M. MOOSA (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

# Research guidance:

M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Ms. Nazia Jafari	Human Rights and Press Censorship: Comparative Study of Algeria And
	Tunisia

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	/ workshop		
	Round Table Conference on Recent Political Development in Madagascar : Policy Options for India	Center for African Studies, JNU in collaboration with PRIASA	31 October 2012
Development challenges and capacity building in Africa	International Seminar On Contemporary Africa: Issues and Challenges	Department of African Studies & Center for African Studies University of Delhi, <i>In</i> <i>collaboration with</i> PRIASA	22 November 2012
	Symposium on Development in North Africa and its Impact on Arab world and India	Center for African Studies, JNU in collaboration with PRIASA	22 January 2013
BRICS and Africa: Complementarities and Challenges to Synergy	National Seminar on BRICS: Synergies & Complementarities	Centre for South African & Brazilian Studies, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh	12-13 February 2013
Developmental Challenges and Capacity Building: Indian Engagement with Africa	International Conference on 'Emerging Asian Powers in Africa'	The Centre for African Studies, University of Mumbai and PRIASA	14 -15 February 2013

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	Panel Discussion on India's	MMAJ-Academy of	20th November 2012
	National Report to the Human	International Studies,	
	Rights Council	Jamia Millia Islamia.	

# **Programme attended**

Coordinator's Meet organised by UGC-ASc Jamia Millia Islamia on 28th February 2013

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Chair and expert in In-House Seminar 100<sup>th</sup> OP, UGC-ASc Jamia Millia Islamia on 3<sup>rd</sup> May 2012
- Chair and expert in In-House Seminar 102<sup>nd</sup> OP, UGC-ASc Jamia Millia Islamia on 6<sup>th</sup> October 2012
- Contemporary Trends in International Conflicts in 13th RC Commerce and Business Management on 30th November 2012

How to Review a Book in 3<sup>rd</sup> One Week Interaction Programme for Research Scholars on 4<sup>th</sup> March 2013

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Vice President, African Studies Association of India
- Member of the Executive Board of PRIASA

# DR.ABUZAR KHAIRI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

NI. FIII. awarueu	
Scholar's Name	Торіс
(1) Abu Saad	Emerging Trends in India's Relations with Central Asia: A Case
	Study of Uzbekistan (Awarded in 2010).
(2) Tarique Anwar	Historical Analysis of Islam in Central Asia (Awarded in 2010).

# Publications:

<b>Research</b> An	ticles
--------------------	--------

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN
			publication	publication	(if any)	No.
'Dastangoi in	Perspectives on		2013	New Delhi:	Rashmi	ISBN
Central Asia'	Multiculturalism:Pre			Manak	Doraiswamy	978-
	-Soviet, Soviet and				(ed.)	93-
	Post-Soviet Central					7831-
	Asia					328-8
'India-Central	Foreign Policy	Issue	2012	New Delhi	special issue	ISSN
Asia Relations:	Research	No.10			on India-	2277-
Emerging	Centre Journal				Central Asia	2464
Partnership',						
pp.176-187.						
'Emergence of	Reconsidering		2012(In	Bishkek:	Aida	
Kyrgyz	Central Asian		press)	American	K.Abdykano	
Culture and	Societies			University	va (ed.)	
National				of Central		
Identity in				Asia		
Kyrgyzstan'						

### **Participation in conferences**

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of conference	Place	Date
Jadidism as a Political	National Conference on Central	Academy of	19-20
Movement in Central Asia	Asia and South Asia: Economic,	International Studies,	March 2013
	Development and Socio-Cultural	Jamia Millia Islamia,	
	Linkages	New Delhi	
Relations between Arabs	International Congress on Islamic	Kyrgyzystan-Turkish	12-15
and Central Asia	Civilization in Central Asia	Manas University,	October
		Bishkek, Kyrgyzystan	2012
Role of Jadidism in the	International Symposium on	Tatarstan Academy of	9-12 June
Development of Muslim	elopment of Muslim Islamic Civilization in Volga-Ural		2012
Society in Russia	Region	Republic of Tatarstan,	
		Russia.	

### **Programme attended**

- National Seminar on *West Asia: The Changing Scenario* (21-22 March 2013) organized by Centre for West Asian Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia (JMI), New Delhi.
- Internatiopnal Conference on *The Making of Religious Identities: Historical and Contemporary Themes* (14-15 March 2013) organized by Centre for the Study of Comparative Religions and Civilizations, JMI.
- National Seminar on *Central Asia: Continuity and Changes* (27-28 February 2013) organized by Academy of International Studies, JMI.
- Talk by H.E. Shaikh Naser Sabah al-Ahmad al-Jaber al-Sabah (Minister of Diwan al-Amiri Affairs, Kuwait) on 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013, organized by India-Arab Cultural Centre, JMI.

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Internal Member: Committee of Studies, India-Arab Culture Centre/JMI for 3years from April 2011
- Associate Member for ten years (2007-2017), Institute for Defense Studies and Analyses (IDSA), New Delhi.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Admission Committee: Every year for PhD, Iranology, Uzbek, and on a rotational basis for M.Phil.

### Any other contribution

**Course Design:** (a) I have designed a course for the M.Phil/PhD programme on *Society, Culture and Political Development in Central Asia* at Academy of International Studies.

(b) I have designed a course for one year PG Diploma in Iranology programme on *History and Society of Iran* at India-Arab Culture Centre, JMI, New Delhi

2. Evaluation: I have evaluated twelve external M.Phil. dissertations from SIS, JNU, New Delhi

### DR. MATHEW JOSEPH C. (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Deepa Mariam Verghese	Civil Society in the Third World: A Case Study of
	Pakistan
Azad Ahmad Khan	Primary Education in Pakistan: Changing Priorities
Tarun Mathur	Ethnic Transformation and Conflict: A Case Study of
	Karachi

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of	Year of publication	Co- author	ISBN No.
			publication		(if any)	
"Indian Civil	Navnita		Oxford	2013		ISBN-
Society and the	Chaddha		University			13:978-
'International'"	Behera (editor),		Press,			019-
	India Engages		New Delhi			808540-
	the World					9, ISBN-
						10:019-
						808540-0

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
"Civil Society and	International Seminar on	Academy of	21-22 March 2012
Transition to	Pakistan's Governance Challenges	International Studies,	
Democracy in		JMI	
Pakistan"			

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member, Indian Association of International Studies

# Contribution to corporate life of university

• Member, Library Committee, Academy of International Studies, JMI

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher &	Year of	Co-author	ISBN No.
			place of publication	publication	(if any)	
Turkey's	Blue Black Sea:		Cambridge	2013	None	ISBN (10):
Security	New Dimensions		Scholars			1-4438-
Strategies	of History,		Publishing:			4244-3,
in the	Security, Politics		Newcastle,			ISBN (13):
Extended	Strategy, Energy		UK			978-1-
Black Sea	and Economy,					4438-
Region	edited by Giray					4244-0
after	Saynur Bozkurt					
September						
11,2001						

# DR. MUJIB ALAM (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Changing Dynamics of	2-day National Seminar	Academy of	27-28 February
Relations between Central	Contemporary Central	International	2013
Asian States and Turkey	Asia: Continuity and	Studies, Jamia Millia	
	Change	Islamia, New Delhi	
Issues of Integration and	2-day National Seminar	Department of West	13-14 March 2013
Multiculturalism in	Diaspora and	Asian Studies,	
Contemporary Turkey	Multiculturalism in West	Aligarh Muslim	
	Asia: Patterns, Issues and	University, Aligarh	
	Policies		
The 'New' Turkish Foreign	2-day National Seminar	Centre for West	21-22 March 2013
Policy and Changing Dynamics	on West Asia: The	Asian studies, Jamia	
of Turkey-Syria Relations	Changing Scenario	Millia Islamia	

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Turkey and the Emerging Dynamics	Talk	AIS, New	12 <sup>th</sup> September
in its Neighbourhood		Delhi	2012

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- "Emerging Turkey and Indo-Turkish Relations", at 8th RC on West Asian Studies (interdisciplinary), organized by the UGC-Academic Staff College, JMI on 1 March 2013
- "Comparing Educational Systems in India and Turkey", at Colloquium on Understanding Contemporary Turkey and Indo-Turkish Linkages, organised by the Turkish Language and Literature Unit, Faculty of Humanities and Languages, on 17th September 2012

### Consultancy provided

• Department of International Relations, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences, Süleymanşah Üniversity, Istanbul, Turkey (August 2012 onwards)

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member, Editorial Board, EJPSS (Electronic Journal of Political Science Studies), Trakya, Turkey

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Students Advisor, AIS Subject Association

### Any other contribution

• Currently 3 Ph.D and 2 MPhil scholars are enrolled under my supervision

### DR. NASIR RAZA KKAN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Islam in Post- Soviet Central Asia and its Neighbourhood	<b>Book:</b> Islam in Central Asia: From Representation to Phobia		Ankara- Turkistan,	2012	No	ISBN: 978- 9944-237- 17-8

### Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication	Publication details	ISBN No.
	in which reviewed		
Between Islam and the	Berna Turam,	MIRAS, 10/2012	
State The Politics of	Stanford University	journal published by 'The	
Engagement	Press, Stanford,	State of Cultural Heritage of	
	California 2006	The People of	
		Turkmenistan, Central Asia	
		and The Orient', Ashgabat,	
		Turkmenistan.	

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Title of Topic of Seminar/		Date
presentation/paper	conference / workshop		
Monuments of Khiva and its	Contemporary Central Asia:	Academy of	27th and 28th
Cultural Significance in	Continuity and Change	International Studies,	February,2013.
Contemporary Uzbekistan		JMI	-

### Programme attended

- Attended International Seminar on *Pakistan's Governance Challenges*, organized by the Pakistan Studies Programme, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, 21-22 March 2013.
- International Conference on *The Making of Religious Identities: Historical and Contemporary Themes* (14-15 March 2013) organized by Centre for the Study of Comparative Religions and Civilizations, JMI.
- Talk by H.E. Shaikh Naser Sabah al-Ahmad al-Jaber al-Sabah (Minister of Diwan al-Amiri Affairs, Kuwait) on 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013, organized by India-Arab Cultural Centre, JMI.
- Panel Discussion on *Women and Development: Challenges ahead in Afghanistan,* Collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme, 8 March 2013
- Talk on *Democratic Pakistan: Vision and Reality* by Ambassador Husain Haqqani, former Ambassador of Pakistan to US, 27 February 2013.
- Talk on *Afghanistan: Transition, Peace Prospects and Regional Stability* by Mr. M. Ashraf Haidari, Deputy Ambassador of Afghanistan, New Delhi, 14 February 2013

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Secretary, Indian Association of Central and West Asian Studies, New Delhi.
- Member, Indian History Congress.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Performed Examination Duty in April-May Annual Session, 2013.

### Any other contribution

- Compiled Annual Report of the Academy, for the year 2011-12
- Attended Seminars, Conferences and Lectures organised by the Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi. From January to 2013.
- Supervised one Ph.D. and one M.Phil. Scholars during the year 2012-13.
- Offers M.Phil. course on India-Central Asia Relation for Semester Students .
- Attended Faculty Meetings and the Committee of Studies Meetings convened by the Director, Academy of International Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

### DR. RASHMI DORAISWAMY (PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Arpita Giri	South Asian Women's Organisations in the US
2. Reyaz Mohammad	Globalisation and Media in Central Asia
3. Ehtasham	Migration to and from Kazahstan in the Post-Soviet Period

## Publications:

Title		Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
1.	Energy Security: India, Central Asia and the Neighbourhood (Ed.)	Manak	2013	New Delhi		9789378313271
2.	Perspectives on Multiculturalism	Manak	2013	New Delhi		9789378313288

# Annual Report – 2012-13

# Jamia Millia Islamia

:	Pre-Soviet,			
9	Soviet and Post-			
9	Soviet Central			
1	Asia (Ed.)			

# **Research Articles**

Title		Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
1.	The Mirror in the Other: Russian Cinema's Look at the East in When Strangers Meet: Visions of Asia and Europe in Film, Asia-Europe Foundation, Singapore, 2012	<b>Book:</b> When Strangers Meet: Visions of Asia and Europe in Film		Asia- Europe Foundation , Singapore	2012		978- 981-07- 2206-7
2.	Nikolai Roerich and the Myth of Shambala: The Lure of Utopic Imagination	Book: Buddhism in Asia, Suchandana Chatterjee, Anita Sengupta (eds.)		Shipra Publication New Delhi	2012		978817 541588 1
3.	Andrei Volos and Hurramabad: The Dynamics of Russian-Tajik Relations	<b>Book</b> : Post- Soviet States: Two Decades of Transition and Transformation edited by Ajay Patnaik and Tulsiram		Knowledge World Publishers, New Delhi	2012		938190 4200
4.	Yesterday Never Dies: Representations of Russians in Hindi Cinema	<b>Book:</b> Russian Discourse in the Intercultural Context, Ranjana Saxena (ed.)		Prakashan Sansthan, New Delhi	2013		978938 284814 1
5.	Cinematic Imaginings of the Nation: Spotlight on Kazakhstan	<b>Book</b> : The State in Eurasia: Local and Global Arenas, Anita Sengupta,		Knowledge World, New Delhi	2013		978938 190447 3

# Annual Report – 2012-13

		Suchandana Chatterjee (eds.)			
6.	Issues of Multiculturalis m in Yuri Dombrovsky's 'The Faculty of Useless Knowledge'	<b>Book:</b> Perspectives on Multiculturalis m: Pre-Soviet, Soviet and Post- Soviet Central Asia	Manak, New Delhi	2013	978937 831328 8
7.	June 2012: Tribute to Balraj Sahni	http://iptana ma.blogspot.in /2012/06/trib ute-to-balraj- sahani-1.html			

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Tit	le of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution &	Date
		workshop	Place	
1.	Presentation and	International Conference 'Image	MAKAIAS,	5 September
	Representation: Subjectivity	of the Region in Eurasian	Kolkatta	2012
	Through History in the Kazakh	Studies'		
	film The Sky of My Childhood			
2.	Transnational/Regional	International Seminar 'Eurasian	SIS, JNU	2 November
	Migration in Eurasia: Russia	Politics: Ideas, Institutions and		2012
	and Central Asia	External Relations'		
3.	Notes on Mani Kaul and the	International Conference	SAA, JNU	11 Jan 2013
	New Image	'Cinema Century: Film.		
		Technology and the		
		Contemporary'		
4.	Envisioning the Future: The	International Conference	Dept of	7 March
	Book and Novel Solaris	'Eastern Central Europe and	Slavonic and	2013
		Russia: 20 Years After	Finno-Ugrian	
		Transition'	Studies, DU	
5.	Recent Trends in Post Soviet	International Conference	MAKAIAS,	14 March
	Russian and Central Asian	'Beyond Strategies: Cultural	Kolkatta	2013
	Literature	Dynamics in Asian		
		Connections'		
6.	Cultural Dynamics in Central	National Conference 'Central	SIS, JNU	29 March
	Asia: View from India	Asian Studies in India'		2013

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ Workshop	Institution & Place	Date
2-day national conference	'Central Asia and South Asia: Economic, Developmental and Socio-Cultural Linkages'	AIS, JMI	19-20 March 2013

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- 2 Lectures on International Film Movements, Young India Fellowships, Aurobindo Centre, June 23-24, 2012
- Partition and Cinema, ASC, JMI, 6 Aug 2012
- Talk on Polish Film Innocent Sorcerers as part of the Polish Classics Festival at IHC, 22 Oct 2012
- Conducted the discussion on the Polish film *Korczak* at the Little Europe Festival, Dept of Slavonic and Finno-Ugrian Languages, DU, 29 October 2012
- Lecture on Partition and Cinema, Orientation Course, ASC, JMI, 31 Oct 2012
- Lecture on Recent Trends in Russian Literature, ASC Refresher course in Comparative Literature, 1 Jan 2013, ASC, JMI
- Lecture on Life Beyond JNUSU, Alumni Association Meeting of former Presidents of JNUSU, 6 Jan 2013, Convention Centre, JNU
- Extension lecture on 'The Rise and Fall of the Indian New Wave Cinema', Department of Sociology, JMI, 1 Feb 2013

# Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, BOS, Dept of Sociology, JMI
- BOM, AIS, JMI
- Member, Advisory Board, ASC, JMI
- Member, Advisory Board, Jamia School
- Member, BOM, Centre for Media and Governance

### Any other contribution

- Examined and evaluated dissertation on The Double in Dostoevsky by Karuna Rajeev and conducted the viva voce, SLLCS, JNU 9 April 2012
- Examined and evaluated dissertation on Abbas Kiarostami by Priyaa Ghosh and conducted the viva voce, SAA, JNU, 19 April 2012
- Examined and evaluated dissertation on Sex Workers in Bombay Cinema by Naina Mukherjee and conducted the viva voce, SAA, JNU, 19 April 2012
- Examined and evaluated thesis on Gorky by Reeta Sehgal for Mumbai University, February 2013

### DR. SAIFULLAH SAIFI (RESEARCH ASSOCIATE)

Publications: Books

DUUKS					
Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
" Bukhra	Submitted to				
under the	Academy of				
Manghits-	International				
(1785-1920)	Studies, JMI				

### Translations

Translation Title Name of publication in		Publication details	ISBN No.			
	which translated					
Memoirs of Amir Alim	"Khatira hai Amir Alim	Forth coming				
Khan (English)	Khan" (Persian)	_				

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
	conference / workshop		
"Alnujumuzzahihira: An	, · · ·		1-4 Feb.2012
Arabic Source for the		Centre for the Arts, New Delhi.	
History of Mamluk Rulers of Egypt",		New Deini.	
or Egypt,			
"Mirza Abdul Azim Sami	"The Russian Factor in	Jamia Millia Islamia,	28-29 February,
and Russian Presense in his	Central Asian Culture"	New Delhi	2012
Tarikh-i Salatin-i			
Manghitia",			
"Sikandarnama – A Historic		Indira Gandhi	28-29Nov.2012
Writing of Nizamiganjavi",		National Centre for the Arts ,New Delhi	
		the Arts, New Denn	
"Ahwal-i -Bano Begum -A	Seminar on Manuscripts	Shrinatnagar Research	27-29 Dec. 2012
Study"	and Historical Inscriptions	Institute ,Sitamau,	
	of Medieval and Modern	Mandsore , M.P.	
	India (with special		
	reference of regional		
	history) & Workshop on		
	History of Medicine and		
	Health Services Through		
	the Ages,		1

# DR. SHRI PRAKASH (PROFESSOR)

(110120001)							
Major Research Project -							
Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status :	
	Investigator	allocated	_	commencement		Ongoing/	
						completed	
New and	Prof Sunanda	Rs 42	ICSSR	31/3/2013	Two Years	Ongoing	
Old	Sen	Lakhs				0 0	
Imperialism							

Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Mohammed Afzal Saifi	Impact of FDI on the Indian Retail Sector
Vandana Singh (Submitted on 15/02/2013	Overseas Acquisitions and Investments made by Indian
under exam	Companies owned by Indian Nationals since 2001

# Annual Report – 2012-13

### Ph. D. awarded -

Scholar's Name	Торіс		
Pankaj Kumar Rastogi ( submitted on	The Worker's Education Schemes in Japan and India: A		
28/08/2012 under examination	Comparative Study under Globalization		

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Nicholas				2013	Manju Kak	978-93-
Roerich			Niyogi		(Editor)	81523-52-0
Artist and			Publishers,			
Humanist:			New Delhi			
A Quest						
and a						
Legacy :						
Nicholas						
Roerich						

### Lecture/Talk delivered -

• Keynote address" The Significance of BRICKS in the Global Economy" Centre for South African Studies Aligarh Muslim University, 12/13/ February, 2013

### Consultancy provided - Nil

• Commentator and Evaluator : Papers presented at the first ICSSR Social Science Research Conference Institute of Development Studies, Jaipur 3/4/ April 2013

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Indian History Congress Advisory Committee, Northern India ICSSR Committee Oxford and Cambridge Society of India

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member of two selection Committees for appointments of faculty in AIS and Jawaharlal Nehru Centre, JMI
- Officiating Director AIS, Feb- March 2013
- BoM member of Centre for minorities Studies, JMI

### Any other contribution -

- Asked to look after the Dr. Zakir Hussain Library for two weeks in 2013
- Guiding PhD Research 1. Rohit Mehtani: Trade Diplomacy of India: A Select Study of its Growth and Evolution
- Syed Mohammad Abbas: China's Trade Relations with SAARC and Its impact on India
- Wakeel Ahmad: Public Policy and Educational Development in Contemporary China
- Anirudh Prasad Singh: Indo- Nepal Trade Relations : Current Trends and Future Prospects
- Salahuddin Ayyub: Impact of India China Trade Relations in South and East Asia
- Taught two optional papers : 1. Trade and Economy in the Developing Countries
- Contemporary Economic Globalization and the Developing World.

### AMBASSADOR T C A RANGACHARI (Director, MMAJ-Academy of International Studies)

### Fellowships received:

• Fellowship Received: Institut des Etudes Avancees, (Institute of Advanced Studies), Nantes, France, 2012-13

## Publication Details:

- Pakistan and he Dilemma of Democracy' in Pakistan: From the Rhetoric of Democracy to the Rise of Militancy, Ravi Kalia (ed.) Routledge India/UK 2011; ISBN 978-0-415-67040-1
- 'China's Approach Towards India and India-China Relations' in *China and South Asia*, M K Rasgotra(ed.), Academic Foundation/ORF New Delhi 2012; ISBN 978-81-7188-919-8
- 'Chinese Foreign Policy with Special Reference to South Asia' in ,Rise of China: Indian Perspectives, , S Gopal & Nabeel Mancheri (eds.), Lancer, Francfort IL 60423 and India,
- National Institute of Advanced Studies (NIAS) 2013, ISBN 1-935501-37-2

### **Conference Attended:**

• BRICS Conference, Beijing and Chungqing, China 24-28 September 2012

## Lectures Delivered:

- 'India-China Relations', Shenzhen University, China 16 November 2012
- "The Prospects of Regional Peace and Security in Asia after the US Elections and the CCP 18<sup>th</sup> Party Congress" at the Institute for National Policy Research and the Mainland Affairs Council nternational Conference on The Chinese Communist Party's 18<sup>th</sup> National Congress – Transition of Power and Policy Outlook, Taipei, Taiwan 12-13 November, 2012
- India China relations: Realistic vs a liberal view A way ahead, Army War College, Mhow 03 December 2012
- "India and the Emerging World" Institut des Etudes Avancees, (Institute of Advanced Studies), Nantes, France, 12 March 2013

# **Positions in Professional Institutions:**

- Adviser, Centre for West Asian Studies, JMI
- Adviser, Centre for European & Latin American Studies, JMI
- Member, Centre Committee, Centre for East Asian Studies, JNU
- Member, Executive Committee, Institute of Defence Studies and Analyses (IDSA), New Delhi
- Member, Editorial Board, China Report, New Delhi

# BARKAT ALI FIRAQ STATE RESOURCE CENTRE

Name of the Faculty / Centre:	:	BAF State Resource Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi - 110 025
Introduction to the Centre	:	<ul> <li>The Centre provides technical academic resource support to the National Flagship Programme Saakshar Bharat under the aegis of National Literacy Mission Authority. State Resource Centre support includes:</li> <li>Developing Curriculum and Teaching Learning Material</li> <li>Developing Training Material</li> <li>Imparting Training</li> <li>Conducting Research and Evaluation</li> <li>Coordinating with developmental agencies</li> <li>Designing special modules for environment building</li> </ul>

### Faculty & Staff

Position	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave			
Teaching						
Professor	N/A	N/A	N/A			
Readers	N/A	N/A	N/A			
Lecturers	N/A	N/A	N/A			
Non-Teaching						
Group – A	8	5	-			
Group – B	6	4	-			
Group - C	6	6	-			
Group - D	3	3	-			

### Training & Faculty Development Programmes:

- Refresher & Induction Training of Resource Persons of DIETs faculty of 66 Saakshar Bharat districts of U.P. in the month of July 2012 under Saakshar Bharat programme.
- Refresher training of the District Coordinators of 26 districts of U.P. under Saakshar Bharat Flagship programme in the month of July 2012
- Orientation of Block Coordinators of districts Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar and Etawah on organization and conduction of NIOS evaluation on Aug. 24 & 25, 2012.
- One day orientation programme was organized at Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar and Etawah on Jan. 29 & 30, 2013 for Preraks on record maintenances of Lok Shiksha Kendras (LSK).
- One day orientation was organized for the Head Teachers on "how to sensitize the parents about ensuing their better participation in Saakshar Bharat programme on Jan. 31 2013 at Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar and Etawah.
- Two days training programme was organized at adopted Blocks of allotted districts for BEO's, Head Masters, Pradhans, Block Coordinators and Preraks on March 11 & 12, 2013.
- One day training programme was organized for Head Teacher, Block Coordinators and Preraks for organizing & conducting NIOS test in their GPLSSs on March 13 & 15, 2013.
- An orientation programme for SRC's academic staff on 3<sup>rd</sup> Party Assessment of beneficiaries of Jan Shikshan Sansthans was organized on Feb. 13, 2013.

### Co-curricular / Extra-curricular events organized by the Dept. / Centre / Faculty:

*International Literacy Day*: Saaksharata Mahotsav was celebrated on September 8, 2012 at Lucknow and BAFSRC, Jamia was entrusted to mobilize three Learners one Preraks & one Pradhan from their ten adopted Blocks from five districts i.e. Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar and Etawah.

In this event both Learners & Preraks participated for three days from Sept. 7 – 9, 2012 in the events organized by National Literacy Mission Authority (NLMA) & SLMA, U.P. at Lucknow. Rallies, Group Songs, Quiz were organized in which these Learners, Pradhan's and Preraks took active part. All the Block Coordinators and Districts Coordinators of adopted blocks also attended the celebration at Lucknow.

*International Women Day Celebration*: International Women Day was celebrated in the districts of Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar & Etawah. This day was celebrated with the great zeal & enthusiasm. Various activities were organized at districts. Rallies, Group Songs, debates slogan were carried out. Block Pramukh, Block Development Officers, Block Education Officers and Head Teachers and Pradhans took active part by sharing even the dias on this occasion. In some districts even CDOs of districts also attended the function. Discussions were organized among learners, volunteers and preraks on this important day. Day was celebrated as festival in the district making it a very special occasion for everyone by ensuring their participation with great zeal.

Monitoring & Supervision of Learners Assessment (NIOS-NLMA Test) on Aug. 26, 2012 & March 17, 2013: BAFSRC, Jamia Millia Islamia monitored and supervised the Learners Assessment carried out on Aug. 26, 2012 and March 17, 2013, in the allotted blocks and newly assigned districts of U.P. Districts codes and registration forms were explained to the preraks. In newly assigned districts, Coordinators & Block Coordinators were briefed about the process of NIOS evaluation. All the in-charges of the districts assigned visited the evaluation sites on the day of Learners Assessment and supervised the evaluation process.

In this connection training was imparted to all the BEOs, ADOs Panchayats Block & Districts Coordinators on the learners assessment by SRC faculty

**Organization of Mahila Baithaks**: Ten Mahila Baithaks were organized in every adopted Blocks of Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar & Etawah. These Bathaks were organized at the LSK at GPLSS level in which Pradhans, Head Teachers, ASHA workers AANAM, AGANWARDI workers took active part in Baithaks. In every Baithak nearly 200-300 women's participated actively in each meet. Information on health issues were also shared by ASHA workers in this meet.

*Support to DSLP*: In the year 2012 – 13, DSLP was provided free of cost 7500 sets of Primers for the member schools to make people literate. Among them 2051 student volunteers were issued certificates also for making learners literate. T-9 test papers from 55 schools were submitted and scrutinized by BAFSRC staff.

Training inputs were also provided by BAFSRC faculty to the member schools.

*Environment Building Activities at Gram Panchayat Level*: To generate the momentum among the community towards the Saakshar Bharat programme & functioning of Lok Shiksha Kendras few environment building activities were carried out to motivate the community people for sustaining the programme. These programme organized were slogan, competition & poster competition etc. Even rallies were organized by preraks in which volunteers and school children also participated.

Pradhans and other PRI members were oriented on the functioning and activities of Lok Shiksha Kendra. These activities were carried out in the five districts i.e; Agra, Aligarh, Bareily, G. B. Nagar & Etawah in ten adopted Blocks.

*Orientation of PRI Members*: Programmes were organized for the involvement of parents of School going children, Pradhan's in various GPLSSs of adopted Blocks for ensuing their involvement in programme. Parents were fully sensitized about the Saakshar Bharat Programme and its future plans. These programmes were organized in all ten adopted Blocks in the districts i.e; Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar & Etawah.

*Experimental Centre with special input for women on skill development*: An experimental centre Markaz-e-Niswas three courses of cutting and tailoring and one course on Textile designing / printing was organized for the beneficiaries of Jamia neighbourhood. In these courses Jamia neighbourhood is covered and especially females. The details of course are as follows:

S. No.	Name of Course	Batch	No. of Students
1.	Cutting & Tailoring	03	81
2.	Textile designing / printing	01	21
	Total	03	102

These course were running in collaboration with JSS R. K. Puram.

**Orientation of Opinion Makers**: A number of activities were organized in the selected Panchayats of ten adopted Blocks of Agra, Aligarh, Bareilly, G. B. Nagar and Etawah. These activities comprised of meeting with stake holders at various levels e.g. village, GP, Block level. The field functionaries, PRI functionaries, JSS, partner organizations were oriented and sensitized about the future programme of Saakshar Bharat Programme.

*Steering Committee*: Meeting were organized by the secretaries of ZLSSs of these five district s at BSA's office for the smooth conduction of NIOS Test. All district in-charges of BAFSRC, Jamia also took part in these meeting. Other than BSAs, DIET Principals, and JSS Directors, BEO's & other district officials also attended the meet.

*Press Conference*: was organized on March 15 & 16, 2013 at the district head quarters of Bareilly & Etawah on Environment building activities and NIOS exams. All local dailies were briefed on Saakshar Bharat programme. Due coverage was given in all papers.

### Any Other: 1. MATERIAL AND MEDIA

**1.1 Bridge Primer (Hindi):** The draft Bridge Primer in Hindi was prepared and manuscript is ready for approval of the Quality Assurance Committee of the NLMA. Primer has been developed during Writer's workshops held from Nov. 26 – 30, 2012 and Feb 12 – 13, 2013 at SRC. Primer has covered contemporary issues like RTE, RTI, female feticide and electoral literacy.

**1.2 Literature for AEC Libraries**: Two titles have been produced in book form for AEC libraries. Titles are: i) "Baapu Aur Naari Shiksha" i.e. Gandhi ji's thoughts about women's education; and ii). "Kamzor Nahi aurat" – a street corner play script highlighting women's education and empowerment

**1.3 Six Posters for AECs**: Four posters for AECs in Islands of Success blocks in 5 districts of Uttar Pradesh assigned this SRC have been developed. Posters deal with themes of: literacy (3), citizens' rights (1), roles of GPLSS (1) and Offerings of Saakshar Bharat (1).

**1.4 Photo Panels:** Three sets of photo panels were produced as detailed under:

**1.4.1** On Activities of SLMA Uttar Pradesh: Based on photo shoots in Bareilly and Badaun districts and photo stock already available with SLMA U.P. and SRC Lucknow a set of photo panels of Saakshar Bharat activities in Uttar Pradesh was developed and displayed in 'Kriti' Exhibition at Lucknow organized by the NLMA during ILD '12 celebrations.

**1.4.2** On Padho Aur Padhao programme: Two sets of photo panels on selected activities of Padho Aur Padhao – functional literacy programme for inmates of Delhi prisons were produced. One set was issued for display at Prisons Headquarter and another is meant for display in SRC office.

**1.5 Certificate of Activities:** A new certificate was designed and produced for issue to participants of select activities of SRC like training and orientation programmes.

**1.6 Report Cover Design**: The cover for report of IEC Material Review Workshop of the NLMA held at Indore in March 2013 was designed and supplied to the DAE, Govt. of India.

**1.7 Slogans on Literacy:** The Key Resource Persons of SLMA, Uttar Pradesh composed slogans on literacy and education at the initiatives of SRC, Jamia. Slogans were later edited and finalized in a workshop of adult education writers; and 50+ final slogans were supplied to the SLMA, U.P. for use in district for promotion of literacy programmes.

**1.8 Couplet on 26.8.12 NIOS test:** A couplet was composed and supplied to SLMA, U.P. for printing in all 66 districts covered under Saakshar Bharat material meant for publicity of basic literacy test by NLMA – NIOS held on 26.08.12

**1.9 Compilation of Achievements of SRC during NLM period**: The Indian Adult Education Association, New Delhi requested SRC to supply write – ups on selected achievements during the NLM period for inclusion in a publication to be brought out for the NLMA. Write ups on following achievements were supplied:

- 'Chauraha' An Experiment in Imparting Literacy to Adults through Video
- Contributions of Urdu Literature to Adult Education by SRC, Jamia

**1.10 Compilation of Achievements of SRC during Saakshar Bharat period:** Write ups on following achievements of SRC, Jamia in last two years of Saakshar Bharat were supplied to the Directorate of Adult Education, Govt. of India:

- Padho Aur Padhao functional literacy programme for Delhi Jails Inmates
- Meet Gram Panchayat and Block Panchayat Presidents Campaign
- Steps in planning NLMA NIOS Basic Literacy Programme Assessment and Certification Test in Uttar Pradesh and its publicity material
- Development of Basic Literacy Primer in Urdu the only one produced in the country for Saakshar Bharat Programme

**1.11 Development of Test Papers for NLMA – NIOS test held in Aug 2012:** Two test papers in Urdu language for NLMA – NIOS Basic Literacy Programme test were developed and supplied to the Directorate of Adult Education, Govt. of India for use in Aug. 2012 Test.

# 2. TRAINING & ORIENTATION PROGRAMMES, WORKSHOPS AND CONSULTATION MEETINGS

**2.1 Refresher Training of District Coordinators of State Literacy Mission Authority SLMA**): The SLMA Uttar Pradesh organized two refreshers training programmes for their District Coordinators at Lucknow. The programme was conducted by SLMA, Uttar Pradesh, SRC, Delhi and SRC, Lucknow. First programme was organized from 18 – 19 July 2012 and was attended by 43 participants from 13 districts; and second from 20 – 21 July 2012, attended by 30 participants from 10 districts.

**2.2 Induction Training of NFE Instructors of Gender Resource Centres:** An Induction Training Programme for NFE Instructors of Gender Resource Centres under the MNGO - Modicare Foundation was organized from July 10 – 12, 2012. A total of 37 participants attended the programme.

**2.3 Refresher Training of NFE Instructors of Gender Resource Centres:** The refresher training was imparted to NFE Instructors of GRCs under the MNGO - Child Fund India. Programme was conducted on 25 & 26 Sept 2012 and was attended by 26 participants.

**2.4 Training of Volunteer Teachers of Padho Aur Padhao programme**: The inmates of Central Jail Nos. 1 and 2 at Tihar in Delhi were trained to function as Volunteer Teachers to conduct basic literacy classes.

Programme was organized at Central Jail No. 1 from December 17 - 19, 2012 and attended by 22 participants.

**2.5 Orientation of Project Officers of MNGOs of Mission Convergence**: On directives of the National Literacy Mission Authority, orientation programme on 'NLMA – NIOS test for Assessment and Certification of Basic Literacy Programme', was organized for Project Officers of four MNGOs (SOSVA – North, Modicare Foundation, Child Fund India and St. Stephens Hospital) of Mission Convergence, Govt. of Delhi. These orientation programmes were organized on 21.12.2012 and 31.1.2013. The later date programme was attended by Project Officers of Homeless Resource Centres also

**2.6 Orientation of Instructors of Gram Niyojan Kendra (GNK):** One day orientation was conducted for Instructors of Gram Niyojan Kendra on how to transact basic literacy primer and other key aspects related to basic literacy programme under Saakshar Bharat. Programme was conducted at GNK's office in Dasna, District Hapur (Uttar Pradesh) on Sept 11, 2012.

**2.7 SWOT & PESTLE Analysis Workshops**: Two workshops were organized with academic staff of SRC to do SWOT and PESTLE Analysis. One workshop was facilitated by in-house staff on (11.5.12) and second by a member of Faculty of Management, JMI on (18.5.12)

**2.8 Consultation Meetings on Enabling Legislation on Adult Education**: The XII Five Year Plan document has included framing of an enabling legislation on Adult and lifelong education. In order to feed in to conceptualization and framing of the said legislation, consultation meetings were held on directives of the NLMA. The meeting of stakeholders was held in first and of intelligentsia and intellectuals in second half of 27.2.2012.

# **3. EVALUATION**

**3.1 External Evaluation of SRC:** The Directorate of Adult Education commissioned external evaluation of SRC and agency selected was A. N. Sinha Institute, Patna. Reference period was last three years. Evaluation was facilitated by supply of documents and publication, field visits and interviews of SRC staff. Data collection stretched from Sept – Nov. 2012.

**3.2 Evaluation of Learners of Urdu Academy Delhi**: Like in the past, the assignment of learners of Urdu Literacy Centres of Urdu Academy Delhi was undertaken. By closing of the financial year, data collection was completed (beginning Feb 12). A total of 3110 learners appeared in the test.

**3.3 Technical Support to Mission Convergence for Learners' Assessment**: The Mission Convergence is Government of Delhi initiative having 134 Gender Resource Centres (GRCs) and 6 Homeless Resource Centres (HRCs). The GRCs and HRCs also have annual targets of imparting literacy to adults. On directives of the NLMA, following guidance and assistance was provided for inclusion of Mission's beneficiaries in NLMA – NIOS Basic Literacy programme Assessment and Certification test held on 17.3.13:

- Training of Project Officers of MNGOs and HRCs
- Generation of Registration Number sequence with help of NIOS
- Supply of training design and aids for training of GRCs Project Officer
- Essential tools and guidelines for planning and conduct of test
- Procurement and supply of test paper
- Supervision and coordination of the test
- Evaluation of 3925 test papers and data entry of marks

**3.4 Evaluation of Learners of GRCs:** As a special case and on request, evaluation of learners of GRCs was conducted as detailed under:

1. GRC Apne Aap Women Worldwide : 24 learners

2. GRC Pahal	:	25 learners		
3. GRC Dr. A. V. Baliga Trust	:	35 learners		
4. GRC Datamation Foundation	:	17 learners		
5. GRC SC/ST Welfare Society	:	31 learners		
6. GRC Moser Baer Trust	:	26 learners		
The above evaluation exercise were conducted prior to NIOS test				

## 4. FIELD PROJECTS

**4.1 Tihar Jails Literacy Programme:** The Padho Aur Padhao – functional literacy programme for inmates of Delhi Prisons continued during the year. It is a joint initiative of the NLMA, Govt. India and the Department of Prisons, Govt. of Delhi supported by SRC (Delhi), Jamia Millia Islamia. The Centre provided following support to the programme:

- 22 inmates of Jail Nos. 1 & 2 were trained as Volunteer Teachers
- 1000 sets of BL Primer Hindi and 500 Post Literacy Primers were supplied in addition to publications for the Volunteer Teachers
- 2 sets of selected publications meant for neo literates (a set of about 100 titles) were supplied to each Jail
- First anniversary of the programme and International Literacy 2012 were celebrated in some of the Jails
- Post Cards were written by neo literates and functionaries to the Hon'ble HRM on the eve of ILD '12
- Two rounds of NLMA NIOS tests were conducted on (26 Aug '12 and 17 March '13) in which a total of 1276 candidates appeared in the test.
- Four meetings of Nodal Officers were convened
- Annual progress report of the project was compiled
- 11 photo panels were prepared
- Visit of NLMA officials and representatives of Society of Development Alternatives was facilitated for comparative study of ICT based literacy programme being used in Tihar Jails
- The officials of Tata Consultancy Services were enabled to do photo shoot of the programme for their CSR book in Central Jail No. 3, 6 & Rohini District Jail.

**4.2 International Literacy Day '12:** On occasion of International Literacy Day 2012, 9-10 neo – literates were identified and audition was conducted by Doordarshan at New Delhi. The finally selected neo literate, Ms. Sunita from Mangolpuri read news headline on National Channel of Doordarshan during prime time on 8<sup>th</sup> September 2012 at 9 pm.

**4.3 Third Party Assessment of JSS Beneficiaries 2012 - 13**: SRC Jamia was entrusted to assess the vocational beneficiaries of JSS as third party. The work was assigned by Directorate of Adult Education, MHRD, Govt. of India to SRC and for this assessment SRC involve ASSCHOM and Guild of Services for this assignments. Professionals were hired the from these agencies to evaluate the fifteen JSS of U.P. i.e. JSS Lucknow, Literacy, JSS Lucknow AIMWA, Kanpur, Unnao, Pilibhit, Agra, Etawah, Saharanpur, Bareilly, Aligarh, J. P. Nagar (Amroha) Ghaziabad. JSS Prayas Delhi, Peeragadhi Delhi, Patel Nagar Delhi. The traits which were covered in assessment are as follows:

- Cutting & Tailoring
- Tractor Servicing (Agriculture)
- Dress Designing & Garment Making
- Fabric Paint
- Hand Embroidery
- Basic Electrical Training
- Beauty Culture & Health Care
- Fabric Dying Printing Technology

• Jute Braided Product Maker

The result was compiled and submitted to DAE and concerned JSS.

## Mr. Zubair Hussain Qureshi, Programme Coordinator

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	<b>Co-Authors</b>
Presentation/Paper	Seminar/Conference/Workshop			
'Electoral Literacy'	Meeting of Group on	New Delhi	12 &13 Oct.	-
under Interpersonal	Interpersonal Media Campaign		'12	
Media Campaign of	under Saakshar Bharat	Chandigarh	28 Oct '12	-
Saakshar Bharat	Meeting of Gram Panchayat	Pune	24 - 25	-
	Presidents on Interpersonal		Nov. '12	
	Media Campaign			
	Review Meeting of Directors of	New Delhi	16 – 17 Jan	-
	SRCs		'13	
Standard of operating	Workshop on Development of	NIOS	18 - 20	Contributed
procedure for	Standard Operating Procedures	Headquarter	March 2013	to
Equivalency	for Equivalency Programme	1		developmen
Programme under	under Saakshar Bharat	NOIDA		t of the
Saakshar Bharat	orgainised by NIOS			document
				along-with
				several other
				participants

### Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

### Lecture/Talk Delivered

- Conducted session on 'Learners' Assessment Practices in Adult Education programme in India' in Training of Afghanistan Government Officials on Adult Education on 10 & 11 Oct., '12 held in Delhi and organized by Indian Adult Education Association.
- Acted as resource person for workshop of SRCs on 'III Party Assessment of JSS Beneficiaries' organized by the DAE, Govt. of India on 7-8 Feb 2013 in New Delhi
- Designed and co facilitated, 'Workshop on Review of IEC Material of Convergence Partners of Saakshar Bharat' organized by DAE, Govt. of India and SRC Indore held from March 7 – 9, 2013 at Indore

## Programme Attended

- Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.
- Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration organized by the NLMA from Sept. 7 9, 2012 at Lucknow
- Attended "Sangam 2012", annual meeting of development partners of Moserbaer Trust on 05.12.12

### Any Other Contribution

• Assisted Consultant – TQM of the National Literacy Mission Authority in collection, screening and classification of IEC material of convergence partners of Saakshar Bharat

### M. Shahzad Husain, Programme Coordinator

- Participated in a three day conference on 'Review of Progress of Saakshar Bahrat and Road Map for 12 13' with the Directors of SLMAs & SRCs at HIPA, Shimla from 28 30, April '12 organized by NLMA, MHRD, Govt. of India.
- Participated in the 'Review Meeting of Saakshar Bharat Programme in U.P.' on May 7, 2012 under the Chairmanship of Basic Education, Minister, Govt. of U.P. at SLMA, HQ, Lucknow.

- Participated in the three day workshop on 'Strategies of Saakshar Bharat and Presentation of Action Plan 2012 13' at NEHU Shillong from 25 27, May, 2012.
- Coordination Meeting of SLMAs & SRCs on 8.8.12 at DAE, MHRD, New Delhi.
- Meeting with DG NLMA in connection with Saaksharta Mahotsav at Lucknow and Launching of Campaign at Red Fort by HRM on 22 Aug. 2012 at Shastri Bhawan.
- Meeting with Director DAE & Consultants TSG in connection with Revision of Annual Action Plan 2012 13 and Pre-ILD function on 22, 24 & 25, Aug. 2012 at DAE
- Inter School Poetry Recitation Competition of DSLP Schools as special Guest on 12 Sept. 2012 at Laxman Public School, Hauz Khas, New Delhi.
- DIET Moti Bagh for the Judgment of competitive events during ILD week on 13 Sept. 2012.
- DSLP valedictory function on 15 Sept. 2012 at Springdales School Dhaula Kaun, New Delhi.
- Coordinated External Evaluation of SRC Jamia during field visit of Evaluators (ANSIS Patna) from 3 5, Oct. 2012 (G. B. Nagar, Aligarh, Agra)
- Coordination Meetings of SLAMs & SRCs at DAE, MHRD, Govt. of India on 8 Nov. 2012, 19 Dec. 2012, 23 Jan. 2013 and 7 March 2013
- Quarterly Review Meetings of SLAMs & SRCs on 29 30, Nov. 2012 at Vigyan Bhawan.
- Programme Advisory Committee meetings of DIETs R.K. Puram & Keshavpuram on 20 & 21 Dec. 2012 at SCERT, Delhi, Defence Colony, New Delhi.
- Meeting of the selected SRCs on the issues related to Model AECs on 15 Jan. 2013 at DAE.
- Meeting of the Directors of SRCs to Review the Progress of Islands of Success from Jan. 2013 at Vigan Bhawan, New Delhi.
- Workshop on Third Party Assessment of JSSs beneficiaries on Modular Employability Skills at DAE from 6 & 7, 2012.
- Preparation of Training Modules for Coordinators of Saakshar Bharat at Trivananthpuram from 1 3, March 2013 organized by DAE in collaboration with SRC Kerala.
- Coordinated the Third Party Assessment of JSSs Agra & Etawah on 9 10, March 2013.
- Board of Management (BOM) Meeting of Prayas on 26 March 2013 at Tughlaquabad Institutional Area.

## Consultancy Provided:

Bhartiye Navdeep Samiti – Delhi

## Membership of Academic & Professional Bodies:

- Indian Adult Education Association IAEA, New Delhi Life Member
- Programme Advisory Committee DIETs Keshavpuram & R. K. Puram SCERT Delhi Member
- JSS Prayas Programme Advisory Committee Member

# Ms. Aparna Tickoo Bhat, Programme Associate

## Programme Attended

- Attended the review meeting of Action Plan of SRC's at SLMA, U.P. on July 12, 2012
- Participated n the Launch function of ILD on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.
- Attended Saakshar Maha Utsav at Lucknow from Sept. 7 9, 2012
- Attended the Coordination meeting of SLMAs & SRCs at DAE, MHRD, Govt. of India in Nov. 8, 2012.
- Attended the coordination meeting of SLMA& SRCs on Jan. 23, 2013 at DAE, MHRD, Govt. of India.

## Mr. K. B. Sinha, Graphic Artists

## Programme Attended

• Attended Meeting of organizations operating in Tihar Jails for Prisoners' Welfare convened by the DG – Prisons, Govt. of Delhi on Aug. 29, 2012 at PHQ

• Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.

## Mr. Shamim Ahmad, Accountant

## **Programme Attended**

- Attended Health Mela organized by Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal on November 20, 2012
- A Health Camp organized by Balak Mata Centre, at Beriwala Bagh on December 11, 2012
- Jashn-E-Khwateen programme organized by Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura on March 13, 2013

## Mr. Afaq Ahmad Suharwardi, Research Fellow

## Programme Attended

- Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.
- Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration organized by the NLMA from Sept. 7 9, 2012 at Lucknow
- Attended Meeting of organizations operating in Tihar Jails for Prisoners' Welfare convened by the DG Prisons, Govt. of Delhi on Aug. 29, 2012 at PHQ

## Mr. Shailesh K. Saxena, Projectionist

## Programme Attended

- Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.
- Attended "Sangam 2012", annual meeting of development partners of Moserbaer Trust on 05.12.12

## Mr. Syed M Junaid, Computer Operator

**Programme Attended** 

- Attended Health Mela organized by Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal on November 20, 2012
- A Health Camp organized by Balak Mata Centre, at Beriwala Bagh on December 11, 2012
- Jashn-E-Khwateen programme organized by Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura on March 13, 2013

# Mr. M. Ismail Khan, Instrument Maintainer

## Programme Attended

• Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.

## Ms. Firdaus Jahan, Store Keeper

## Programme Attended

• Attended International Literacy Day '12 celebration launch function organized by the NLMA on 3<sup>rd</sup> Sept. 2012 at Red Fort.

# **CENTRE FOR COACHING & CAREER PLANNING**

The Residential Coaching Academy (RCA) under the aegis of Centre for Coaching and Career Planning (CC & CP) runs free coaching programmes for Minorities, SCs, STs and Women aspirants who wish to prepare themselves for a variety of jobs, as also to pursue courses of study in the fields of their choice.

The Centre have drawn upon qualified faculty with professional orientation, both from within and outside Jamia, to meet the requirements of the coaching offered. Students were selected for coaching on the basis of entrance tests conducted for the purpose. Subsequently, they were offered classroom teaching, which was further supplemented and strengthened by periodic tests and evaluation.

The Centre offered coaching to different groups of aspiring students in a number of competitive and remedial areas which included coaching for Civil Services, Staff Selection Commission and other

examinations. The number of teaching hours varied from course to course, depending on the contents of the coaching that had to be imparted.

A progress report in respect of the Residential Coaching Academy (RCA) is being presented hereunder.

S. No.	Name of student	UPSC Roll No.	Rank
1	Tejaswani Gautam	013788	163
2	Waseem Akram	377310	183
3	Sachin	207537	254
4	Tanisha Dutta	315031	296
5	Saujanya Ranjan	426340	340
6	Sumit Ahuja	388518	366
7	Naveed Trumboo	094382	386
8	Sujit Kumar	210883	423
9	Gunjan Chauhan	436639	431
10	Saddik Ahmed	018620	438
11	Ansari Shakeel Ahmed	308901	507
12	Vaishnav Vipin Vasudev	037475	582
13	Ajay Singh	069494	650
14	Iftakhar Ahmed Chowdhary	008274	902
15	Sachin Jaiswal	047596	Provisional

#### 1 List of candidates s alacted for Civil Services 2012

## 2. Academic Activities 2012-13

	2. Academic Activities 2012-15									
a. Civi	a. Civil Services (Mock Interview)									
S. No.	Name of the Coaching	Applicant selected for	Breal	Break up						
110.	Programmes	Coaching	SC	ST	OBC	Minorities	Women	General	Total	
1	Civil Services (Mock Interview) 2013	32	06	02	04	07		13	32	

# b. Civil Services (Main 2012) Coaching Program

S. No.	Name of the Coaching	Applicant selected for	d for						
100.	Programmes	Coaching	SC	ST	OBC	Minorities	Women	General	Total
1	Civil Services (Main) Coaching Program <b>2012-13</b>	37	10	03	00	19	05	00	37

# c. Students enrolled and coached for Civil Services Examination 2013

The RCA has provided coaching to over 123 students for Civil Services and other competitive examinations and provided them coaching and guidance in the following areas:

- **General Studies**
- Optional Papers History, Public Administration, Geography, Sociology, Political Science, Urdu literature and Economics.
- English Language classes and Communication skill.
- Test Series of General Studies, CSAT and English Language.

## 3. Details of classes held (from 19th November to March 31, 2013 for the aspirants of Civil Services -

2013)

General Studies -Paper I . General Studies - Paper II **Optional Papers** (History, Public Administration, Geography, Sociology, Political Science, Economics and Urdu) English Language classes and Communication skill. Total No. of classes held = 706 Tests held: (Twice a week from November 2011 till March 2012, on selected and notified topic, prepared by the concerned faculty) Total 34 = **Test Series of General Studies** Total 15 = (From March 19th to May 14, 2013) Test Series of Civil Services Aptitude Test (CSAT) Total 15 = (From March 19th to May 14, 2013) Total No. of Tests held : = 64

S. No.	Name of the	No. of Applic	Applicant selected		Break up					
	Coaching Programm es	ant	for Coaching	SC	OBC	Minorities	ST	General	Total	Quali fied
1	B.Ed Coaching Program <b>2012-13</b>	86	50	00	00	50	00	00	50	30

# 4. B.Ed Coaching Programmes

#### 5. B.Tech Coaching Programmes

S. No.	Name of the	No. of Applic	selected	Breal	Break up					
	Coaching Programm es	ant	for Coaching	SC	OBC	Minorities	ST	General	Total	Quali fied
1	B.Tech Coaching Program 2012-13	81	66	00	00	66	00	00	66	18

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

S. No.	Name of the	No. of Applic	selected	Break up						
	Coaching Programm	ant	for Coaching	SC	OBC	Minorities	ST	General	Total	Quali fied
	es									neu
1	SSC/Bank PO	130	49	00	00	49	00	00	49	12
	Coaching									
	Program									
	2012-13									

## 6. SSC/Bank PO Coaching Programmes

## 7. NET/JRF Coaching Programme

S. No.	Name of the Coaching	No. of Applicant	Applicant selected for	Break up					
	Programmes		Coaching	SC	OBC	Minorities	ST	General	Total
1	NET/JRF Coaching Programme ( <b>June - 2012)</b>	57	41	00	00	41	00	00	41

# 8. NET/JRF (June - 2012)

S. No.	Name of the qualified student	Roll No.	
1	Arif Hussain Haidary	17175511	
2	Rashid Rahbar	17170805	
3	MD Waqar Raza	17093845	
4	Tahseen Anwar	17891249	
5	MD Arif Wadood	17580246	
6	Rakesh Kumar Singh	17010635	
7	Kavendra Singh Sagar	17178029	
8	Salluddin	1718029	
9	Mumtaz	17091268	
10	Shabana	17890519	
11	Zulkar Nain		
12	Shahzaib Ahamad		
13	Asif Aqubal Khan	17800624	
14	Shamsheer Alam	17050042	

# 9. Other Examinations:

		. Other Examinin						
a. Inte	a. Intelligence Bureau							
S. No	Name of the Student		Selected for service					
1 Tejavath Babu Rao			Assistant Central Intelligence Office					

# b. State PCS Examination

S. No.	No. of Student	Examination cleared
1	12	UP, Bihar and Jammu & Kashmir Administrative Service
		Preliminary Exam

## Annual Report – 2012-13

#### c. Jammu & Kashmir Veterinary Officer Examination

S. No.	Name of Student	Selected	for service				
1	Raees Ahmad Ganai	Veterinar	Veterinary Officer				
10. Hostel Accommodation							
S. No.	Numbe	Year					
	Boys	Girls	Total				
1	70	27	97	2012-13			

## 11. Faculty Profile:

#### a. Prof. Anisur Rahman,

Honorary Director

# b. Mohammad Tarique

Deputy Director

## 1. Books Published

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication
Modern Indian History	Tata McGraw Hill	2012 ( 6 <sup>th</sup> edition), with modification	Noida
Adhunik Bharat Ka Itihas	Tata McGraw Hill	2012( 6 <sup>th</sup> edition), with modification	Noida

## 2. Programme Organised/attended

- Organised and attended, along with Hony. Director, RCA Director's meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> April, 2012 at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Planned and conducted, along with Hony. Director, Entrance examination for selecting 300 students from all over India on 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2012.
- Organized and conducted, along with Hony. Director, Interview of 300 students for selecting 100 students for Civil Services coaching 2013 in the first week of November
- Organised and conducted, along with Hony. Director, Mock- Interview for the Civil services 2012 aspirants, who cleared their Main Examination.
- Attended a workshop on 'Strengthening the role and functioning of Special Cells/Equal Opportunities Cells in the universities and colleges' from 17-21 Dec.2012, organised by NEUPA, New Delhi. In the workshop we also presented report of RCA, JMI.
- Participated in a workshop on RTI, addressed by RTI Commissioner and Hon'ble Vice Chancellor, JMI on 28 Feb.2013 at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi

## 3. Lecture/Talk delivered

- Addressed and motivated the students of Faculty of Social Science and Humanities & Languages, JMI to prepare for Civil Services Examination and other competitive examinations in the month of August 2012.
- Lecture delivered on 'Indian Culture and Freedom Struggle 1857-1947' at Coaching and Guidance Centre, Kashmir University, Srinagar from 27 June 2012 to 01 July 2012
- Lecture delivered on 'Economic history of Colonial Period', Khan Study Group, Jaipur (06-08 April 2012)

- Lecture delivered on 'Revolutionary Movements and Communist Movement during British rule in India', Made Easy, New Delhi (14-15April,2012)
- Lecture given to the students of Made Easy (on 21-22 April 2012) on 'Plassey to Great Rebellion 1857'
- Lecture delivered on 'Peasant and Tribal rebellion in colonial period' at Khan Study Group, Delhi (14-15 July,2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'The Socio-Religious Reform Movement of 19th Century' at Analog IAS Academy, Hyderabad (21-22 July, 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Role of Christian Missionaries and Modern Education in Colonial period', Khan Study Group, Delhi (28-29 July2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'kautilya's Arthashastra and Mughal Administration', Analog IAS, Hyderabad (04-05 August, 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Thoughts of Gandhi, Nehru and Tagore' at Khan Study Group, Bhopal (11-12 August 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Gandhian movement: 1917-42' at Analog IAS , Hyderabad (01-02 September 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Communalism in modern India and Paradoxes of partition', khan Study Group, Jaipur (08-09 September 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Indian Administration under the Raj' (15-16 September 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'India's Foreign Policy: from Nehru to Manmohan Singh', Khan Study Group, Jaipur (20-21 October 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'India in 18<sup>th</sup> Century: Different Theories' at Analog IAS, Hyderabad (17-18 November 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'India in 19<sup>th</sup> Century: Many Facets' at Analog, Hyderabad (24-25 November, 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Trade Union Movement and Peasant Movement in the first half of 20<sup>th</sup> century' Analog IAS, Bangalore (01-02 December, 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Modern and Western Education in Colonial Period' at Analog, Bangalore (29-30 December 2012)
- Lecture delivered on 'Indian Nationalism: Origin, Growth and Challenges' at Ensemble IAS, New Delhi on 12-13 January 2013
- Guided and motivated 100 students of RCA, JMI about Civil Services Examination individually in the 3<sup>rd</sup> week of January 2013

## 4. Consultancy provided

- India Islamic Cultural Centre, New Delhi
- Kashmir University, Srinagar
- Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh
- Tezpur University, Tezpur ,Assam
- Khan Study Group, New Delhi
- Ensemble, New Delhi
- JTS, Bangalore
- Made Easy, IES, Hyderabad
- Analog, Hyderabad
- Made Easy, New Delhi

## 5. Career Counseling Provided

- Centre for Coaching and Career Planning, JMI
- Kashmir University, Srinagar
- Tezpur University , Tezpur, Assam

#### 6. Membership of Academic and Professional bodies

- Nehru Memorial Museum and Library, New Delhi
- American Centre Library, New Delhi

## 7. Any other contribution

- Member of syllabi committee of B.A Programme helped in making syllabus of BA programme, JMI.
- Participated in the cultural Festival of Jamia Millia Islamia-MIRASS 2013 as a Jury member of Debate programme

# **CENTRE FOR CULTURE, MEDIA & GOVERNANCE**

The Centre for Culture, Media and Governance is configured as a focal point of teaching, research, training and policy advocacy in the domain of communication in India and South Asia. The need for this Centre emerged as the complexity and effervescence of the media pose significant opportunities and dilemmas for governance at all level of social and political setting. The Centre recognises the need for an interdisciplinary commitment arises because communication plays a pivotal role in the organisation of institutional forms, symbolic system and pattern of everyday life throughout Indian subcontinent.

## FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants		Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total	
Ph. D.	10	57			02	04	
Masters	30	519	-	-	03	07	

# Courses offered:

## Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teac	hing	
Professors	01	01	
Readers	02	02	
Lecturers	03	03	
	Non-te	aching	
Group A	01	01	
Group B	02	01	
Group C	01	01	
Group D	02	02	

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Dept./Centre/Faculty: International Video Conference

- Video Conference with Department of Communication & Culture on '*Communication studies: Epistemological query and interdisciplinarity*' on 7th November, 2012 with York University and Ryerson University, Toronto, Canada
- Video Conference with Department of Communication & Culture on '*Taking Stock of the New Media activism: Challenges and Prospects*' on 21st November, 2012 with York University and Ryerson University, Toronto, Canada

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

• Video Conference with Department of Communication & Culture on '*In a web 2.0 age, is the public sphere shrinking or deepening*?' on 26th November, 2012 with York University and Ryerson University, Toronto, Canada

## International Conference

• Contours of Media Governance: Teaching, Disciplinarity, Methodology at Jamia Millia Islamia University, New Delhi, 25-27th February 2013

## Workshop

- International Workshop on Mapping Media Pluralism at CCMG, Jamia Millia Islamia, on 1st March, 2013.
- International Workshop on Measurements of News by Prof. Frank Esser, Department of Mass Communication and Media Research, University of Zurich and Prof. Sven Engesser, Department of Informatics, University of Zurich at CCMG, Jamia Millia Islamia, on 25th February, 2013.
- Two day Workshop on Extracting Narratives from Narbs by Prof. Ananda Mitra, Wake Forest University, Winston-Salem at CCMG, Jamia Millia Islamia, on 7-8 February, 2013.
- Two day Faculty Workshop (North Zone) on Teaching Public Policy, Media and Law by CCMG in collaboration with Department of Public policy, Law & Governance and Department of Culture and Media Studies, Central University of Rajasthan, at Jaipur on November 1-2, 2012
- Two-day Faculty Workshop (Regional) on Teaching Media Policy and Law by CCMG in collaboration with National Law School of India University, Bangalore and Alternative Law Forum, Bangalore at NLSIU on April 24-25, 2012.

## Lecture organised by Centre

- Multiculturalism and Diversity in the Canadian setting, by Anne O'Connell Ph.D. Associate Professor, School of Social Work, Faculty of Liberal Arts and Professional Studies, York University, January 18, 2013
- Profiling the Programming on the Public Service Broadcaster, by Sevanti Ninan Columnist, The Mint Editor, The Hoot, October 25, 2012
- Mediating Politics, Policy and Power, Dr. Laura Stein, Department of Radio-Television-Film, University of Texas at Austin, October 18, 2012
- Crisis of Information and Representation among Marginal Communities, by Shubhranshu Choudhary, Knight International Journalism Fellow, Founder, CGNet Swara, September 27, 2012
- Database scraping and governance, by Prof Anand Mitra Chair & Director of Graduate Studies Programme, Department of Communication Wake Forest University, North Carolina, USA, July 25, 2012
- Competitive intelligence for organizations. An art and a method, by Prof. Olivier Arifon, Université Libre de Bruxelles, July 17, 2012

Topic	Investigator/ Co-	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencement	Duration	Status
	Investigator					
Mediated Democracy, diversity &Visual Publics	Dr.Biswajit Das	Yes	Indo-Shastri Canadian Institute	January 2011	2011-2013	Ongoing

## Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

Mediated	Dr.Biswajit	Yes	ICSSR, Delhi	October 2011	2011-2014	Ongoing
Publics and	Das					
Machines of						
Democracy						
Research &	Dr.Biswajit	Yes	Ford Foundation,	September 2010	2010-2013	Completed
Curriculum	Das & Mr.		Delhi	_		_
Development	Vibodh					
on Media	Parthasarathi					
Policy & Law						

## FACULTY PROFILE DR. BISWAJIT DAS (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

Major Research		Creat	Casasaa	Data of	Duration	Chaling
Topic	Co-Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor /Funding Agency and	Date of commencement	Duration	Status Ongoing/ completed
			Budget			completed
Mediated	Dr.Biswajit Das	Yes	Indo-Shastri	January 2011	2011-2013	Ongoing
Democracy,			Canadian	-		0 0
diversity			Institute			
&Visual						
Publics						
Mediated	Dr.Biswajit Das	Yes	ICSSR, Delhi	October 2011	2011-2014	Ongoing
Publics and						
Machines of						
Democracy						
Research &	Dr.Biswajit Das &	Yes	Ford	September 2010	2010-2013	Completed
Curriculum	Mr. Vibodh		Foundation,			
Development	Parthasarathi		Delhi			
on Media						
Policy & Law						

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
Communicatio	Two day Faculty	University	1-2 <sup>nd</sup>	-
n Research in	Workshop (North Zone)	of	November	
India: Locating	on Teaching Public Policy,	Rajasthan,	2012	
Policy	Media and Law	Jaipur		
Discourses		_		
Trends in	Two-day Faculty	NLSIU,	24-25 <sup>th</sup>	
Media	Workshop (Regional) on	Banglore	April 2012	
Education in	Teaching Media Policy	_		
India	and Law			

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
Co-Convener	International Workshop	JMI	01st March	
	on Mapping Media	Delhi	2013	
	Pluralism			

Co-Convener	International Conference	JMI	25-27 <sup>th</sup>	
Co-Convener	on Contours of Media	Delhi	February	
		Denn	2013	
	Governance: Teaching,		2015	
	Disciplinarity,			
	Methodology First Refresher Course on	UGC	15 00 0010	
Course Director			15-02-2013	
for 1 <sup>st</sup> RC:	Media Studies and	Acade	to 07-03-	
Media Studies	Governance	mic	2013	
and		Staff		
Governance		Colleg		
		e JMI		
		Delhi		
	International Workshop	JMI	25 <sup>th</sup>	
	on Measurements of	Delhi	February	
	News		2013	
	Two day Workshop on	JMI	7-8 <sup>th</sup>	
	Extracting Narratives	Delhi	February	
	from Narbs		2013	
Convener	Video Conference with	JMI	7 <sup>th</sup>	York
	Department of	Delhi	November,	University
	Communication &		2012	and
	Culture on			Ryerson
	'Communication studies:			University
	Epistemological query			, Toronto,
	and interdisciplinarity'			Canada
Convener	Video Conference with	JMI,	21 <sup>st</sup>	York
	Department of	Delhi	November,	University
	Communication &		2012	and
	Culture on 'Taking Stock			Ryerson
	of the New Media			University
	activism: Challenges and			, Toronto,
	Prospects'			Canada
Convener	Video Conference with	JMI,	26 <sup>th</sup>	York
	Department of	Delhi	November	University
	Communication &	-	2012	and
	Culture on 'In a web 2.0			Ryerson
	age, is the public sphere			University
	shrinking or deepening?'			, Toronto,
	simming of deepermig.			Canada
Chaired a	Two day Faculty	Univer	1-2 <sup>nd</sup>	
Session and Co-	Workshop (North Zone)	sity of	November	
Convener	on Teaching Public	Rajasth	2012	
convener	Policy, Media and Law	an,	2012	
	by CCMG in	Jaipur		
	collaboration with	Juipui		
	Department of Public			
	policy, Law &			
	1 5			
	Governance and			
	Department of Culture			
	and Media Studies,			
	Central University of			
1	Rajasthan			

Chaired a	Two-day Faculty	NLSIU,	24-25 <sup>th</sup>	
Session and Co-	Workshop (Regional) on	Banglo	April 2012	
Convener	Teaching Media Policy	re	_	
	and Law by CCMG in			
	collaboration with			
	National Law School of			
	India University,			
	Bangalore and			
	Alternative Law Forum,			
	Bangalore			

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Delivered Keynote address on Globalisation and the process of marginalization at the national Seminar organized by Department of Sociology, Gorakhpur University, March 6, 2013.
- Delivered a lecture on Overview of Mass Communication Education in India at Academic Staff College (ASC), JMI Delhi, February 18, 2013
- Delivered a lecture on Communication studies in India in Academic staff college (ASC) JNU New Delhi, January 2013
- Delivered lecture on Communication and Culture through Distancemode at IGNOU, New Delhi, January 4, 2013.
- Delivered Keynote address on Communication Research: A global scenario' at Academy Staff College, Jawahar lal Nehru University, New Delhi, October, 2012
- Delivered Lecture on Media Governance: A Curricular project in Ryerson University, Toronto, September, 28, 2012.
- Delivered Valedictory Lecture on Media Ethnography, V. V Giri National Labour Institute, July 13, 2012.
- Delivered lecture on "Setting the Scene: Media in India" at European Institute of Asian Studies, Brussels, June 26, 2012
- Delivered lecture on Communication Research in India: a decennial trend" at Université libre de Bruxelles, Bruxelles Belgique, June 25, 2012.
- Delivered lecture on Conversation Analysis of Media Content in samara Foundation, Toronto Canada, June 22, 2012
- Presented on Media Public: A Content Analysis of Selected channels of Indian Television, Department of Communication and Culture, York University, Toronto, June 15, 2012.
- Delivered Lecture on "Communication Theory and Research" on EDUSAT network and VYAS channel, CEC, April 26, 2012.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Chairman, UGC Committee for autonomous status to Banki College Utkal University, Odisha, April 8-9, 2013
- Member, Selection committee Ravenshaw University, Cuttack, Orissa, 5-6 April, 2013
- Chaired an International Seminar on Media and Global affairs, JNU, Delhi, 2013
- Member, XIIth plan evaluation Committee of Ministry of I&B to evaluate FTII, PUNE, December 15, 2012.
- Attended as Member, Selection Committee, Central University of Kashmir, March 8, 2013.
- Member, Selection Committee Kashmir 7 March 2013
- Attended as member of Governing Board meeting of CEC, UGC, February 15, 2013
- Chairman, Expert Committee for the evaluation and extension of autonomous status of Rayagada College, Berhampur University, Orissa, January 27-29, 2013.
- Member of Expert Committee for the Subject on Journalism / Mass Communication, South Western Regional office, UGC, Bangalore, January 11,2013

- Chaired a session on Media and the Public organized by Centre for the Study of Social System, JNU New Delhi, 19th December 2012
- Chairman, UGC Committee for autonomous status to S.G.G.S. Khalsa College Mahilpur, Hoshiarpur, Punjab, August 2012
- Chairman, UGC Committee for autonomous status to S.G.G.S. Khalsa College Mahilpur, Hoshiarpur, Punjab, August 2012
- Chairman, UGC Committee for reviewing autonomous status to S.V.M. College, Jagatsinghpur, Orissa, July,2012
- Program Director of the summer course titled Media, Citizen movements and Social Justice jointly offered by York University and Reverson University, hosted by department of Communication and Culture, York University, Toronto, Canada May1 -25th June, 2012.
- Member, Inter-Ministerial Task Force on Education in Media related courses, MHRD, Govt. of India, 2012.

## Any other contribution

• Edited and Published a *Student Workbook: Workshop for Masters in Media Governance,* Published by Centre for Culture, Media & Governance, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, February 2013

## DR. VIBODH PARTHASARATHI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Honours/Award received

- Member International Advisory Board, India Media Centre, University of Westminster, 2009-
- Member, International Editorial Board, 'Global Media and Communication', SAGE/London, 2009-
- Board Member, Centre for Internet & Society, Bangalore, 2008-

#### Major Research Project

Торіс	Co-Investigator		Sponsor /Funding Agency and Budget	commence		Status Ongoing/ completed
Research & Curriculum Development on Media Policy & Law	Dr.Biswajit Das & Mr. Vibodh Parthasarathi	Yes	Ford Foundation, Delhi	September 2010	2010-2013	Completed

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-	ISBN No.
			publication	publication	author	
					(if any)	
'Murdoch's	Global	Vol. 8,	2012	London		Print ISSN:
India: A	Media and	No. 1,				1742-7665
hedge	Communi					Online
against	cation					ISSN:
uncertainty'						1742-7673

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
	workshop			authors
Locating the field and Scope	Two day Faculty Workshop	University	1-2 <sup>nd</sup>	-
of Media Policy	(North Zone) on Teaching	of Rajasthan,	November	
	Public Policy, Media and Law	Jaipur	2012	
'Re-Framing National	International Conference on	Communica	12-13,	
Communication Policy in	Communication and Global	tion	October	
India: Notes on scandal-	Power Shifts,	University	2012	
driven media reform',		of China,		
		Beijing		
Moderator of Session 5 in	Mapping Digital Media	Istanbul	10-11, July	
Workshop 'Using MDM for	Advocacy Summit		2012	
change on national &	-			
regional levels"				

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	workshop	<b>D</b> ( <b>D</b> 11 -	01 . 1 0010	authors
Co-Convenor	International Workshop on Mapping Media Pluralism	JMI Delhi	01st March 2013	
Co-Convenor	International Conference on	JMI Delhi	25-27 <sup>th</sup>	
	Contours of Media Governance:	-	February 2013	
	Teaching, Disciplinarity,		5	
	Methodology			
Coordinator	International Workshop on	JMI Delhi	25 <sup>th</sup> February	
	Measurements of News		2013	
Coordinator	Two day Workshop on Extracting	JMI Delhi	7-8 <sup>th</sup> February	
	Narratives from Narbs		2013	
Organiser	Halfday Workshop 'Press, Media	Taj Vivanta	22nd January	
	and Politics in India' under	Hotel, Delhi	2013	
	Springschool of the further			
	education programme MAS			
	Applied History of the University of			
	Zurich			
Co-Convenor	Two day Faculty Workshop (North	University of	1-2 <sup>nd</sup> November	
	Zone) on Teaching Public Policy,	Rajasthan,	2012	
	Media and Law by CCMG in	Jaipur		
	collaboration with Department of			
	Public policy, Law & Governance			
	and Department of Culture and			
	Media Studies, Central University			
0.0	of Rajasthan	NUCUL	04.05th A 11	
Co-Convenor	Two-day Faculty Workshop	NLSIU,	24-25 <sup>th</sup> April	
	(Regional) on Teaching Media	Banglore	2012	
	Policy and Law by CCMG in collaboration with National Law			
	School of India University,			
	Bangalore and Alternative Law			
	Forum, Bangalore			
	Torun, Dangalore		I	

## Lecture/Talk delivered

## Outside India

- KEYNOTE 'The Media & Public Spheres in India: Theoretical Issues and Policy Considerations', India Media Symposium – Public Spheres, the Media & Social Change in India, University of Queensland, Brisbane (21-23 November 2012)
- TALK 'The Multiple Crises of Electronic News in India', Nanyang Technological University, Singapore (29th November, 2012)
- KEYNOTE 'In Credible India: Multitude & Diversity in the Indian News Landscape', <u>FINCOM</u> <u>2012</u>: Finnish Conference of Communication Research', Jyväskylä (30-31 August 2012)

#### <u>In India</u>

- TALK 'Media, Democracy & Diversity', Refresher Course on **Democracy and Conflict** organised by Department of Political Science, University of Delhi, Delhi, (12<sup>TH</sup> March 2013)
- TALK 'Television, Diversity, News' at Press, Media and Politics in India, Springschool of the further education programme MAS Applied History of the University of Zurich, New Delhi, (22<sup>nd</sup> January 2013)

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member International Advisory Board, India Media Centre, University of Westminster, 2009-
- Member, International Editorial Board, 'Global Media and Communication', SAGE/London, 2009-
- Board Member, Centre for Internet & Society, Bangalore, 2008-

#### Any other contribution

- *Mapping Digital Media India,* Country Report on Digital Switchover with special reference to the news landscape; Open Society Foundation, London, March 26, 2013
- Edited a *Student Workbook: Workshop for Masters in Media Governance,* Published by Centre for Culture, Media & Governance, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, February 2013
- Co-initiated the CCMG Blog *The Indian Medialogue* to promote media policy, media research and media studies in India (<u>http://indianmedialogue.com/about/</u>)
- Silencing SMS: The anatomy of 'mCurfews' in India (with Arshad Amanullah) Invited Blogpost for India LSE (http://blogs.lse.ac.uk/indiaatlse/about/) Oct. 2012
- Contribution to Syllabus Revision of M.A Media Governance, CCMG, JMI, May-June 2012

Books					
Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Screening the	Routledge,	2013	New Delhi	-	9780415
Public Sphere:	Taylor and		and London		812443
Media and	Francis				
Democracy in	Group				
India					

#### DR. SAIMA SAEED (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Neoliberal Media and Rural India's Communication Divide'	Media Development	2/2012	2012	US		
'Children Participation in India: Framing Law, Policy and the Media'	Children and Young People's Participation: Challenging Cross- Country Perspectives in E Kay M Tisdall, Andressa Gadda and Udi Butler (eds.), in E Kay M Tisdall, Andressa Gadda and Udi Butler (eds.)	Palgrave Macmillan	2013 (Forthcoming)			

## Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
'Why Panic if 'The	The Book Review, Vol XXXVI, No. 8	August 2012	
Moslems are Coming?'			
'The Good, The Bad and	The Book Review, Vol XXXVI, , No.9, South Asia XX-1	September 2012	
The Ugly?'			
'Re-inventing Society'	The Book Review, VOLUME XXXVII	2-3 February/March	
		2013	

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Television News and Deficit	International Conference on	JMI Delhi	25-27th	autitors
		Jui Denu		
in Developmental Reportage	Contours of Media		February	
	Governance: Teaching,		2013	
	Disciplinarity, Methodology			
Contours of Public Service	Emerging identities in India	JNU New Delhi	15 <sup>th</sup> March	
Broadcasting- A	and Europe: Exploring Critical		2013	
Comparative analysis of	Issues			
India and Europe				

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Course Coordinator for	First Refresher Course on	UGC Academic	15-02-2013 to	
1st RC: Media Studies	Media Studies	Staff College	07-03-2013	
and Governance		JMI Delhi		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

Major Research Project

- Delivered lecture on 'Political Economy of Communication' at Refresher Course, Academic Staff College, JMI on February 22, 2013
- Delivered lecture on "Neoliberal media and Rural India's communication divide amused, bemused and poorly informed" at Dept. of Political Science, JMI on October 8, 2012
- Delivered lecture on 'Neoliberal News Culture and the Social Construction of Reality: Mediating Anna and the 2011 Arab Uprising' at 8th 3 Week Refresher Course in 'Human Rights and Social Exclusion' UGC- ASC-JMI on August 28, 2012
- Delivered lecture on 'Youth in dealing with Child Labour: Enabling Role of Media' at Youth in dealing with Child Labour: Enabling Role of Media on May 24, 2012

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member, Governing Body of the Delhi Education Society from Aug 2008 for a period of three years.

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, Jamia Human Rights Forum, JMI 2013-
- Assistant Superintendent Examination, JMI Annual/Sem. Exam 2013

## DR. ATHIKHO KAISII (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Fun ding Agency and Budget	Date of commence ment	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Mediated Publics and Machines of Democracy	Dr. Athikho Kaisii	Yes	ICSSR, Delhi	January 2011	2011- 2014	Ongoing

## Denio

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Tribal Philosophy and Culture: Mao Naga of Northeast	Mittal Publication Delhi	May, 2012	Delhi	edited with Heni Athisu Francis Ariina,	ISBN 81- 8324-413-0

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Violent	Tribal Philosophy	Mittal	May, 2012	New Delhi	Athikho	ISBN
Movement and	and Culture: Mao	Publication	-		Kaisii	81-8324-
Mediating	Naga of					413-0
Conflict in India's	Northeast					
Northeast,'						

'Tribal's Quest for Justice in Manipur,'	Tribal Philosophy and Culture: Mao Naga of Northeast	Mittal Publication	May, 2012	New Delhi	Athikho Kaisii	ISBN 81-8324- 413-0
'Electoral Politics and Governance in India's Northeast,'	Tribal Philosophy and Culture: Mao Naga of Northeast	Mittal Publication	May, 2012	New Delhi	Athikho Kaisii	ISBN 81-8324- 413-0

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ Workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
'Tribal Youth in India	National Seminar on Socio-	Guru Nanak Dev	September	
State: Labour and	Economic Development of	University,	8, 2012	
Employment'	Border Areas: Challenges and	Amirtsar		
	Protest	(Punjab),		

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Workshop			authors
Co-Convener	International Workshop on	JMI Delhi	01st March 2013	
	Mapping Media Pluralism			
Co-Convener	International Conference on	JMI Delhi	25-27th February	
	Contours of Media Governance:		2013	
	Teaching, Disciplinarity,			
	Methodology			

## Programme attended

• Presented paper on 'Tribal Youth in India State: Labour and Employment' in National Seminar on Socio-Economic Development of Border Areas: Challenges and Protest, at Guru Nanak Dev University, Amirtsar (Punjab), on September 8, 2012

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Delivered talk on 'Media and Exclusion: An Overview' at Dr K. R. Narayanan Centre for Dalit and Minorities Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi on January 31, 2013
- Delivered talk on 'Ad-hocism and Conflict: Crisis Representation of India's Northeast', at North East India Studies Programme, School of Social Sciences, JNU Delhi, November 30, 2012
- Delivered talk on 'Territoriality to Deterritorialization: Historical Perspective from Naga Peace Talk', in Discussion on "The Naga Situation: The Future of Peace and Talks", at Centre for Northeast Studies and Policy Research, Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi, on November 16, 2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member, Naga Scholars Association

#### Any other contribution

Contributed in *Student Workbook: Workshop for Masters in Media Governance,* Published by Centre for Culture, Media & Governance, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, February 2013

## DR. TABEREZ AHMED NEYAZI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN
			publication	publication	(if any)	No.
Darul Uloom	Being Muslim in		2013	Delhi:		
Deoband's	South Asia, Robin		(Forthcoming)	Oxford		
Approach on	Jeffrey & Ronojoy			University		
Social Issues in	Sen (eds.)			Press		
India: Image,						
Reality and						
Perception"						

#### Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
Eva Anduiza, Michael J. Jensen & Laia Jorba,	Global	Vol. 9, No. 2	
eds., Digital Media and Political Engagement	Media and	(Forthcoming)	
Worldwide: A Comparative Study	Communication		
Daniel C. Hallin and Paolo Mancini, eds.,	Political Studies	Vol. 11, No. 3	
Comparing Media Systems Beyond the	Review	(Forthcoming)	
Western			
World			

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Can Media Lead to Democratic Deepening? Perspectives from India"	American Association for Political Science Annual Meeting	New Orleans, United States of America	30 August to 2 September, 2012	
Hindi Press and Democratic Deepening in India	International Conference on Contours of Media Governance: Teaching, Disciplinarity, Methodology	JMI Delhi	25-27 <sup>th</sup> February 2013	

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
Organiser	International workshop	Kyoto	June 29-30, 2012	Kazuya
	on "Vernacular Publics and	University,		Nakamizo,
	Democratic Transformation in	Japan		Kyoto
	India",			University
Organiser	international workshop	Kyoto	October 5, 2012	Kazuya
	on "The Vernacular Public	University,		Nakamizo,
	Arena and Democratic	Japan		Kyoto
	Transformation in India",			University
				-

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member, International Communication Association (ICA)

## Annual Report - 2012-13

- Member, American Political Science Association (APSA)
- Member, Association for Asian Studies (AAS)

## DR. SMEETA MISHRA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Self presentation in online environments: A study of Muslim Matrimonial Profiles.	Asian Journal of Communication	23(1), 38- 53	2013	Singapore	Mathukutt y, M. M. & Jaykar, K. P. (2013).	0129- 2986 (Print), 1742- 0911 (Online)
Negotiating Female Sexuality: Bollywood Belly Dance, "Item Girls" & Dance Classes	Belly Dance Around the World: New Communities, Performance and Identity Edited by Caitlin E. McDonald and Barbara Sellers- Young	MacFarlan d & Co, Inc.	2013		Jefferson NC 28640	Print ISBN: 97 8-0-7864- 7370-0 Ebook ISBN: 978-1- 4766- 0568-5

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			authors
	workshop			
Convergence in	International	JMI Delhi	25-27 <sup>th</sup>	-
Journalism:	Conference on		February	
Challenges &	Contours of Media		2013	
Methodological	Governance:			
Implications.	Teaching,			
	Disciplinarity,			
	Methodology			
Images of the Body	Paper presented at	Co-	16-19	Basu,
at the Interface:	the 40th World	organized	February,	Surhita
Young Indian	Congress of the	by the	2012	
Muslim women	International Institute	Centre for		
and Social	of Sociology. Theme:	the Study		
Networking Sites.	After Western	of		
_	Hegemony: Social	Developin		
	Science and its	g Societies		
	Publics.	(CSDS),		
		Delhi and		
		Swedish		

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Collegium
for
Advanced
Study
(SCAS),
Uppsala,
(SCAS), Uppsala, Sweden.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Association for Education in Journalism and Mass Communication, USA
- Association of Internet Researchers, USA

## Any other contribution

• Contribution to Syllabus Revision of M.A, Convergent Journalism, AJK MCRC, JMI, January 2013

# K. R. NARAYANAN CENTRE FOR DALIT & MINORITIES STUDIES

## **Courses offered:**

Courses	Annual	Number of	Total Enrolment			
Offered	Intake	Applicants	Boys	Girls	Total	
Ph. D						
M. A (Social	30	364	13	5	18	
Exclusion &						
Inclusive						
Policy)						

## Faculty and Staff:

Position	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
Teaching Positions			
Professors	3	2	-
Associate Professors	3	3	-
Assistant Professors	5	4	1
Research Associates	2	1	-
Research Assistants	2	2	-
Visiting Professor	-	-	-
Guest/Part Time	-	-	-
Faculty			
Non-Teaching Positions			
Group A	-	-	-
Group B	1	1	-
Group C	2	2	
Group D	3	2	-

## PhDs Awarded:

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Vinod C V	Socio-economic and Cultural Conditions of Dalit	Dr. Nareender Kumar
	Christians: A Case Study of Trichy and	
	Chelgalpattu in Tamil Nadu	
Ayub Khan	Dalit Muslim Unity: Problems and Prospects	Professor Mohd. Mujtaba
		Khan

Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Ajit Ranjan	Community Participation in Local Self- government: A comparative study of Dalits and	Professor Shahid Ashraf
	Muslims in North Bihar	
Birendra Kumar Sinha	Land Security of the Tribals and Panchayati Extension to the Scheduled Areas Act, 1996 (PESA) – A Study of Problems and Prospects	Professor Mohd. Mujtaba Khan
Md. Aftab Alam	An Ethnographic Study Anglo-Arabic School, Delhi	Professor Azra Razzack

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

- National Seminar on "Sufism in Contemporary India: An Inclusive Framework" on 13-14 March, 2013 at Jamia Millia Islamia in collaboration with New aGe Islam Foundation
- 6<sup>th</sup> Dr.K R Narayanan Memorial Lecture by Honarable Sikyong (Prime Minister) Dr. Lobsang Sangay, Central Tibetan Administration on "Demoracry in Exile:The Case of Tibet" on 30<sup>th</sup> November, 2012 at Jamia Millia islamia
- National workshop on ' A dialogue on Safe Childhood for Children with Disabilities: issues, priorities, research, Analysis and Advocacy" in collaboration with National Child Rights Coalition, New Delhi, 4th December, 2012 at Jamia Millia Islamia
- B R Ambedekar Memorial Lecture series on "Candidate Nomination processes in Indian Parties" on 8<sup>th</sup> November, 2012 at the Library hall in the Centre
- B R Ambedekar Memorial Lecture series on "Dalit Capital: State, Markets and Civil Society in urban Middle India" on11th October, 2012 at the Library hall in the Centre
- B R Ambedekar Memorial Lecture series on "Agrarain Crisis and the Outliers of the Neoliberal regime" on 27<sup>th</sup> September, 2012 at the Library hall in the Centre
- B R Ambedekar Memorial Lecture series on "Listening to 'Hindi' Cinema" on 20<sup>th</sup> September , 2012 at the Library hall in the Centre
- Sensitization Workshop on "Diversity and Social Inclusion "with Teachers of Fatehpuri Muslim Senior Secondary School on 28<sup>th</sup> July, 2012

Topic	Investigator /	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	<b>Co-investigator</b>	allocated		commencement		
<b>Evaluation Studies</b>	Prof. Azra	80,81,000	MHRD,	January 2013	6 months	ongoing
of (i) Scheme for	Razzack		GOI			
Providing Quality	Co-investigator:					
Education in	Dr. Sabiha					
Madrasas (SPQEM)	Hussain and Dr.					
& (ii) Infrastructure	Tanweer					
Development of	Ahamd					
Private						
Aided/Unaided						
Minority Institutes						
(IDMI)						
Dynamics of	Prof. Azra	4,56,200	NEG-	December 2012	8 months	ongoing
Schooling and	Razzack		FIRE,			
Social Exclusion -			New			
A Case Study of			Delhi			
Muslims in the						
walled city of Delhi						

## Collaborative Research Projects by faculty/Centre/Deptt.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

Awareness and	Dr. Sabiha	UGC	2years	Comple
Accessibility of	Hussain		three	ted-
Muslim Women to			months	report
policies and				submitt
programmes of				ed to
empowerment:				UGC

## DR. M. MUJTABA KHAN (PROFESSOR)

#### Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Mr Ayub Khan	Dalit Muslim Unity: Problems and Prospects
2. Mr. Birendra Kumar Sinha	Land Security of the Tribals and Panchayati Extension to the Scheduled Areas Act, 1996 (PESA) – A Study of Problems and Prospects

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Chaired the Session	Sufism in	Dr. K R	March 13-14, 2013	
on "Theme:	Contemporary India:	Narayanan		
Contemporary	An Inclusive	CDMS, JMI		
Relevance in India"	Framework			

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of Committee of Studies in Centre for West Asian Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Member of Committee of Studies in India-Arab Culture Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia,
- Member of Board of Studies in Department of Islamic Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia,
- Member of Committee of Studies in Centre for Fedral Studies, Jamia Hamdrad
- University, New Delhi
- Member of Faculty Committee in Faculty of Architecture & Ekistics, Jamia Millia
- Islmaia, New Delhi

## Any other contribution

 Team Leader, Research Project on: Scheme for Providing Quality Education in Madarsas (SPQEM) & Infrastructure Development of Private Aided/Unaided Minority Institutes (IDMI) from MHRD. Visited Bangalore, Bijapur and Gulbarga districts of Karnataka (18<sup>th</sup> -28<sup>th</sup> March 2013)

#### Articles in Media

- The Misadventures of Anna and his men, *Asian Age, Deccan Chronicle*, 6th August, 2012, New Delhi & Hyderabad
- Moral of Jagan Episode, The Hans India, 8th June, 2012, Hyderabad

#### DR. PADMANABH SAMARENDRA (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### **Fellowships received**

• 2012 - Charles Wallace India Trust (CWIT) Research Grant to visit UK

#### Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Mr Ashutosh Kumar Vishal	`Identity and Consciousness: Reflections in the Dalit Cultural Discourse in North India' (Submitted)
	`Portrayal of the Minority Communities 'in Select
2. Mr Shahid Siddiqui	Media in Contemporary India' (Submitted)

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
`Anthropologic	Sumit Sarkar		2013	Ranikhet:		ISBN: 81-
al knowledge	and Tanika		(Forthcoming)	Permanent		7824-369-5
and statistical	Sarkar, eds.,			Black		
frame: Caste in	Caste in Modern					
the census in	India: a Reader					
colonial India'						

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

Lectury raik delivered	
5 March 2013	`Caste, varna and jati: Explaining the difference', Orientation Programme (OR -
	73), Centre for Professional Development in Higher Education (CPDHE),
	Academic Research Centre, University of Delhi, Delhi.
11 February 2013	`Caste: A conceptual assessment', at 103 <sup>rd</sup> Orientation Programme, Academic
	Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
31 January 2013	`The misnomer called caste', Department of History and Culture, Jamia Millia
	Islamia, New Delhi.
5 September 2012	`Caste: Another introduction', Central Institute of Education, Faculty of
-	Education, University of Delhi.
4 September 2012	`Caste, hierarchy and exclusion: Examining an equation', at 8th Refresher Course
	in Human Right and Social Inclusion, at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia
	Islamia, New Delhi.
29 August 2012	`Caste: Another Introduction', Orientation Programme (OR - 71), from August 6,
	2012 - September 5, 2012, Centre for Professional Development in Higher
	Education (CPDHE), Academic Research Centre, University of Delhi, Delhi.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- External Member, Board of Studies, Department of History and Culture, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- External Member since, Board of Management, Centre for the Study of Comparative Religion and Society, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi

## Any other contribution

• Referee for the journal Contemporary Perspectives: History and Sociology of South Asia.

## DR. SABIHA HUSSAIN (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

## **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/Fund	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated	ing Agency	commenc		Ongoing/
			and Budget	ement		completed
'Awareness and	Prof.	6, 56,200	UGC	Feb, 2010	2years	Report
Accessibility of	Mujtaba				three	Submitted
Muslim women to	Khan				months	to UGC
the National						
Inclusive						
Policies/program						
mes for						
Empowerment: a						
study of selected						
districts in Bihar'						
Evaluation of Two						
Schemes : Scheme						
for promoting						
Quality education						

## Research guidance: (2) as Co-Supervisor Mr Sajid

## Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Mr. C V Vinod	Socio-Economic and Cultural Conditions of Dalit Christians: A
	Case study of Trichy and Chengalpattu in Tamil Nadu

# Publications:

## Books (communicated-1)

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Muslim Women Striving for Visibility					

## Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
1. Gender Equality and Women's Empowerment in Pakistan' authored by Dr.	The Book Review, volume XXXV No. 3 March-April 2011	The Book Review is a non-political, ideologically non-	
Rashida Patel 2. Muslim Family Law: Secular Courts and Muslim Women of South Asia, by	Special Volume South Asia-XVIII Number, 8-9 August- September, 2011	partisan journal tries to reflect all shades of intellectual opinions and ideas.	
Alamgir Muhamad Sirajuddin,			

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	workshop			authors
	1. Gender and Migration Negotiating	India Habitat	6 <sup>th</sup> March,	
	Rights: A Women's Movement	Centre	2012	
	Perspective, National Colloquium,			
	organized by Centre for Women's			
	Development Studies,			
	2. Discussant, International			
	Seminar on Gender, Violence and			
	Development: A South Asian			
	Perspective, for a session on 'Gender			
	and Religion: Resisting Sacred and			
	Secular', organized by Department of			
	sociology, Jamia Millia islamia in			
	collaboration with			
	UNESCO/UNITWIN & ICSSR, 12-13			
	October, 2011			
	3. A Two day National Workshop on			
	"Urban Living and Communal			
	Harmony" at Jamia Millia Islamia,			
	organized by Department of			
	Sociology, Jamia Millia Islamia, New			
	Delhi in collaboration with National			
	Foundation for Communal Harmony,			
	Ministry of Home Affairs, New Delhi,			
	on 3rd and 4th October,2011			
	<b>4.</b> Third Annual Conference of South			
	Asian Women Network "Women of			
	South Asia and the Green Economy".			
	organized by Jamia Millia Islamia and			
	Manusher Jonno Foundation, Dhaka 2-			
	3 July 2011, Dhaka, Bangladesh <b>5</b> .All			
	seminars/ talks/ discussions			
	organized by CDMS			

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of conference	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper				authors
Altogether 30	International Conference 'Gender	Jamia Millia	17-18	
papers presented in	Equity and Exclusion in South and	Islamia	October,	
the conference by	Central Asia: emerging challenges'		2011	
the scholars from				
south and central				
Asian countries				

## **Programme attended**

- The many questions around the UID project, a Standing Committee and some answers" by Dr. Usha Ramanathan, 30th January 2012, Centre for Women's Development Studies, New Delhi
- Run-away Marriages: A silent revolution?' by Dr. Meena Dhanda, 6th January 2012, organized by Centre for Women's Development Studies, New Delhi
- 'Whatever Happened to Socialist Feminism in the "West"?' by Prof. Linda Gordon, organized by the Centre for Women's Development Studies, 28 October 2011

- Gender Studies in Post-Socialist Countries in Europe Some Ideas and Concepts' by Dr. Veronika Wöhrer, Scientific Researcher, University of Freiburg, Germany organized by Centre for Women's Development Studies, 12 October 2011
- 'Learning programme on social Norms' discussion organized by UNICEF's Child Protection and Communication for Development section 10th May, 2011

#### DR. MEHER FATIMA HUSSAIN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Honours/Award received

- Awarded Ph.D Degree Title of the Thesis: *"The Nationalist Political Processes And The Muslims Of Bihar: A Study Of Syed Mahmud 1912-1968"* vide Jamia Millia Islamia Notification No.340 dated 10.01.2013.
- Book selected for translation by NBT, Ministry of HRD, Govt. of India Meher Fatima Hussain, Syed Zahoor Qasim: The Man, Mission and Milestones... ISBN 978-81-7831-246-0, Manak Publications, New Delhi, 2011, pp. 1-110.

#### Translated by

# Idris Ahmad Khan in Urdu entitled *Syed Zahoor Qasim, Shaqsiyat, Nasbulain aur Sang-e-Meel,* ISBN 978-81-237-6532-7, National Book Trust, Ministry of HRD. Govt. of India in 2012, pp. i-ix+99

## **Book Review**

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication Publication details		ISBN No.
	in which reviewed		
Nirmal Kumar,	Indian Historical	Indian Council of Historical	ISSN: 0376-9836
Mazharul Haque: A	Review	Research, Vol.39, Number 2,	
Political Biography		Sage, December 2012	
Political Biography		December 2012	

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	<ol> <li>Nominated Participant on "Workshop on Human Rights in North East of India" organized by Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies &amp; Centre for North-East Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia</li> </ol>	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	3-5 October 2012
	2. Discussant on Theme: Challenges and Opportunities for Research and Analysis in National Child Rights Coalition, A Dialogue Initiative Organised by Dr KR Narayanan Centre for Dalits and Minorities Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	4 December 2012

#### Seminar

Title of presentation/p aper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date
	Seminar Convenor	Jamia Millia	March 13-14,
	Of	Islamia, New Delhi	2013

Two Days National Seminar	
on	
Sufism in Contemporary India: An Inclusive	
Framework	

## **Papers Taught**

- Minorities in India, III Semester (M.A.)
- Human Rights and Inclusive Processes, IV Semester (M.A.)

# DR. SHAIKH MUJIBUR RAHEMAN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# Publications:

**Research Articles** 

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Making Sense of Ambedkar and Its Impact on Muslim Dicourse Among Indian Muslims.	Indian Journal of Politics	Vol 46 No1-	Aligarh Muslim University.	2012	N/A	0303-9957
Socio- Economic Conditions of Indian Muslims : Is there a Case for Human Rights Violations.	In a book edited by Anisur Rehman(ed), Human Rights and Social Security: Perspectives, Issues and Challenges.		Manak Publications	2012	N/A	81-7827- 192-3

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Ambedkar, Islam	South Asian Studies Conference	University of Leeds,	April 3-5,2013
and Indian Muslims		UK	-
Hindutva in a	The Party's Over	University of Cardiff,	March 25-27,2013
Coalition Era		UK	
Indis' Economic	India's Development Strategy:	Nehru Centre, Jamia	March 5-6, 2013
Reforms:	Discourses on Past, Present, and	Millia Islamia	
Comparative Study	Future.		
of Maharashtra,			
West Bengal and			
Uttar Pradesh.			

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Indian Muslims as Minority and Challenges Ahead	Marginalised Section and Inclusive Development	Department of Social Work, JMI	October 11-12, 2012
Indian Capitalism and Challenges	Annual Conference of Indian Political Economy, Roorkee IIT.	IIT Roorkee, Uttarakhand	October 26-27,2012
Ahead.			

## Programme attended

- Talk by Hussain Huqqani, Professor at Boston University, USA, Jamia in 2013
- Participated in Refresher Course at the University of Madras, Chennai, February, 2013
- National Convention on Indian Democracy organised by Anhad at Constitution Club, April 17-18,2013
- Talk by Harsh Mander and Dipankar Gupta at Jamia in 2013.
- Attended a seminar on Premchand by Dept of English in 2012 in Jamia
- Attended a two day workshop by King's College, London in 2012 at Teen Murti, New Delhi.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- British South Asian Studies Association, UK
- British Political Studies Association, UK
- American Political Studies Association, USA

## Contribution to corporate life of university

• Organised Afghan Women Painting Exhibition on March 8.2013, with the assistant from Canadian Embassy, Afghan Studies Programme and Jamia Outreach.

## Any other contribution

Reviews

- As student advisor, organised Student Conference on November 23, 2012.
- Organised a study tour on April 17-18,2013 of MA students.

## DR. ARVIND KUMAR (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
1. Color Cosmopolitanism: The Shared Struggle for Freedom in the United States and Indi	India Quarterly	Vol. 69, No.1, March 2013	ISSN 0974- 9284
2. Non-discrimination and Equality in India: Contesting Boundaries of social Justice	Mainstream	Vol. LI, No.12, March 9, 2013	ISSN 0542- 1462
3. Social Exclusion and Advese Inclusion: Development and Deprivation of Adivasis in India	The Book Review	Vol. XXXVII, No.4, April 2013	
4. The Adivasi Question: Issues of Land, Forest and Livelyhood	The Book Review	Vol. XXXVII, No.4, April 2013	

# Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Translations

Translation Title	Name of publication in which	Publication details	ISBN No.
	translated		
Uttar-Hindu Bharat: Dalit-	Sage Publishers, 2009 (Vani	(In Process)	
Bahujan Vimarsh Book	Prakashan has kindly agreed to		
Translation from English to	publish the Hindi Translation)		
Hindi: Post Hindu India: A			
Discourse on Dalit Bahujan			
Socio-Spiritual and Scientific			
Revolution			

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized: Thursday Workshop for Seminar Course

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/ workshop			
Media and Exclusion: An Overview	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	31/01/2013	Athikho Kaisii, Centre for Culture Media and Governance
Social Exclusion in Media: Dalit, Adivasi and Minority Question	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	07/02/2013	Anil Chamadia, Media Studies Group
Media and Exclusion: Market, Ideology and Stereotypes	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	07/02/2013	Vikas Pathak, Hindustan Times
T V Media: The Dynamics of News Segregation	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	14/02/2013	Arunoday Prakash, A B P News
Special Economic Zones (SEZ): A New form of Development Induced Displacement	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	21/02/2013	Snghamitra Dhar, Researcher and Consultant
Land Acquisition, Dispossession and Displacement: Issues of Governance in Mineral Rich Areas	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	21/02/2013	Radhika Krishnan, Researcher and Activist
Crimes Against Women	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	28/02/2013	Rose Verghese, Dean, Faculty of Law, JMI
Sociology of Migration and Displacement	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	28/02/2013	Indu Shekhar, Institute of Applied Man Power Research

Gender Violence and Justice	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	07/03/2013	Kavita Krishnan, Secretary AIPWA
India-Bangladesh Border Fencing: A Quest for the Rights of the Borderlanders	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	11/03/2013	Vikas Kumar, Senior Research Officer, WGHR
The Development of Displacement in Neoliberal India	Thursday Workshop	Dr. K R Narayanan Centre	11/03/2013	Pradeep K Shindhe, Asst. Professor, CIS&LS, JNU

## **Programme attended**

- Participated in Research Methodology Course on Social Exclusion and Discrimination (31<sup>st</sup> May 2<sup>nd</sup> June) jointly organized by Indian Institute of Dalit Studies, New Delhi and Centre for Exclusion and Inclusive Policy, National Law School India University, Bangaluru
- Participated in 8<sup>th</sup> 3 Week Refresher Course on Human Rights and Social Inclusion' (24<sup>th</sup> August -13<sup>th</sup> September, 2012) conducted by Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi (Secured 'A' Grade)
- Participated in SPSS Workshop (December 17-22, 2012) organised by the Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- 'Beyond Structures of Discrimination' (Jan 10-11, 2013) organised by Centre for the study of Discrimination and Exclusion (CSDE) Jawaharlal Nehru University
- 'Sufism in Contemporary India: An Inclusive Framework' (March 13-14, 2013) organised by Dr. K R Narayanan CDMS, JMI

## Lecture/Talk delivered: NA

- 'Interrogating Race; Caste; Class: The Black Panthers and Dalit Panthers in a Comparative Perspective' (March 6, 2013) delivered at School of Liberal Studies, Ambedkar University, Delhi
- 'Idea of Inclusion: The Relevance of Interdisciplinary Research Approach' (March 22, 2013) at Department of Economics, Karnataka State Women's University, Ram Nagar Campus, Bijapur (Karnataka)

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Nehru Memorial Museum and Library, New Delhi
- American Centre Library, New Delhi

## Contribution to corporate life of university: NA

- Member Library Committee of Dr. K R Narayanan Centre for Dalit and Minorities Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Officiating Staff Secreatry, Dr. K R Narayanan Centre for Dalit and Minorities Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia

## Any other contribution: NA

- Co-organisor, Sensitization Workshop on "Diversity and Social Inclusion" with the teachers of Fatehpuri Muslim Senior Secondary School, Fatehpuri, Delhi (28 July 2012)
- Coordinator, Seminar Course follwed by Internship for M A Second Semester
- Coordinator, Research Project on: Scheme for Providing Quality Education in Madarsas (SPQEM) & Infrastructure Development of Private Aided/Unaided Minority Institutes (IDMI) from MHRD. Visited Bangalore, Bijapur and Gulbarga districts of Karnataka (18th -28th March 2013)

# **ARJUN SINGH CENTRE FOR DISTANCE & OPEN LEARNING**

## **OVERVIEW**

The Centre for Distance & Open Learning started in Jamia Millia Islamia with the assistance of Distance Education Council in September 2002. The Centre for Distance and open Learning also run Urdu Proficiency Course, (formerly Urdu Correspondence Course) which was introduced in commemoration of the Golden Jubilee of the Jamia Millia Islamia (1970). Its purpose is to teach Urdu by means of different languages (Hindi & English) through distance mode. Centre is to provide opportunities for higher education to those who are not able to draw benefits from formal system of education.

#### **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants		Total Enrolment		
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D.	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	N/A	Nil
Masters in	200	192	N/A	N/A	39	123
English						
M.A Hindi	200	91	N/A	N/A	43	60
M.A in History	200	84	N/A	N/A	29	50
M.A in Sociology	200	103	N/A	N/A	44	67
M.A in Public Administration	200	78	N/A	N/A	13	38
M.A in Human Resource Management	200	178	N/A	N/A	87	111
M.A in Political Sciences	200	98	N/A	N/A	30	53
M.Com	200	196	N/A	N/A	103	124
M.A in Education	200	115	N/A	N/A	32	49
Post Graduate Diploma in Guidance and Counselling	200	95	N/A	N/A	32	40
Post Graduate Diploma in Geoinformatics	200	9	N/A	N/A	02	8
Advanced Diploma in Computer Hardware & Network Technology	200	38	N/A	N/A	01	34
B.Ed	500	2396	N/A	N/A	287	476
Bachelors in Arts (General)	300	360	N/A	N/A	110	184
B.Com	200	233	N/A	N/A	84	142
BIBF	100	64	N/A	N/A	19	68
BBS	200	63	N/A	N/A	6	34
Diploma in Electrical Engineering	200	134	N/A	N/A	2	55
Diploma in Power Generation Engineering	500		N/A	N/A	Nil	
Diploma in Early Childhood Care Education	200	152	N/A	N/A	97	102
Certificate in Information Technology	100	24	N/A	N/A	4	17

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave		
Teaching					
Professors 01 01 Nil					

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Readers	02	Nil	Nil	
Lecturers/Academic	08	06	Nil	
Coordinator/Asstt. Director				
Non-teaching				
Group A	04	01	Nil	
Group B	04	04	Nil	
Group C	04	04	Nil	
Group D	04	03	Nil	

## DR. BAKHTEYAR AHMAD (PROFESSOR)

**Designation:** Academic Coordinator/Asst. Director, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25

## **Research Articles**

- Paper Publication Titled "Distance Education at School Level: Issues of Equity and Social Justice" Shodh Dhrishti A refereed Journal of Research with ISSN No. 0976-6650 Vol. 2 No. 3 April-June 2011 Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi.
- Paper Publication Titled "Adolescence: A Psychological Analysis" Educational Science Review, A refereed Half Yearly Journal of Education with ISSN No. 0974-5647 Vol. 2 No. 1 January 2010 Patna.
- **Ph.D. Thesis** Titled **"Equity and Quality Concerns: A Study of NIOS"** Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi (Continued since 2008... To be submitted).
- M.Phil. Dissertation Titled "A Study of Home and School Environment, and their relationship with Academic Stress among the Students in Senior Secondary Schools of Delhi" Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi (2006-07).
- Learned Paper Titled "Academic Stress Among Adolescents and the Role of School" Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi (2007).
- M.Ed. Dissertation Titled "Adjustment Problems Faced by Students in English Medium Residential Schools A case Study of Aravali Public School, Mewat" Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi (2005-06).

#### Topic of Seminar/ conference / Institution & Place Title of Date presentation/paper workshop Paper Presentation Titled "Distance Education at School Level: Issues of Equity and Social Justice" in International Conference, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh, March 22-24, 2011. Paper Presentation Titled "Distance Education at School Level: A Theoretical Paradox" in National Seminar Punjab University, February 19-20, 2010. Participant - National workshop on "Development of Self-learning Material for distance and Online Learning" IGNOU, New Delhi from March 18-23 2013. Participant - National Workshop on "Technology in Educational Administration" Department of Educational Studies, Faculty of Education, JamiaMillia Islamia, New Delhi, March 15, 2012. Participant - Workshop on "Self Learning Material and Counselling Process for Distance Education" Centre for Distance and Open Learning, JamiaMillia Islamia, New Delhi March 30-31, 2011. Participant - National workshop on "Development of Self-learning Material for distance and Online Learning" IGNOU, New Delhi from February 14-18, 2011.

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops Separate Sheet Attached

• **Participant** – Workshop on "Effective Teaching through Case Study Method" Department of Management Studies, Indian Institute of Technology (IIT) Delhi, March 5-7, 2010.

- **Participant** National Seminar- TechnoTryst 2009 Delhi Institute of Advaced Studies, **Indraprastha University** New Delhi 110085.
- Participant Seminar-cum-Workshop on Research Methodology on Education and Allied Disciplines, Department of Educational Studies, Faculty of Education, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi 110025 (From 19.02.2007 to 23.02.2007).

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Workshop on Development of SLM and Counselling Methods	Two Days Workshop on Self Learning Material	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025	30 <sup>th</sup> and 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2011

## Programme attended

• Active evolvement in various programmes organized by CDOL either at Jamia or other study Centre.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Gave one day intensive training to tutors associated with A & NGO under Girls Eduction proper supported by Govt of India
- Delivered Key note address in the two days workshop on Development of Self Learning Material organized by the Centre for Distance and Open Learning JMI.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies NO

- Member, Post Graduate educated Association, JMI
- Student Editor for the magazine published by Faculty of Education JMI

## Any other contribution

## NO

• Coordinates Development of Self Learning Material of Distance Education programmes i.e PGDGC, B.Com, BIBF, M.Com.

## DR. CHANDRAMOHAN SINGH

**Designation:** Academic Coordinator/Asst. Director, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25

## Honours/Award received

• 1<sup>st</sup> position in M.A Educational Planning and Administration

## Fellowships received

• Students Fellowship for 1st &2nd position during M.A & M.Phil programme by JMI

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops Separate Sheet Attached

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
<ul> <li>Participated in the National workshop on "Development of Self Learning Material for Distance and on line Learning held from 14-18 Feb 2011, organized by STRIDE</li> <li>Again Participated in the National workshop on "Development of Self Learning Material for Distance and on line Learning held from 18-23 March 2013, organized by STRIDE</li> </ul>			
Participated in the National Seminar on Decentralization of elementary Education: Policy			

		Reforms and practices held at NUEPA NEW DELHI on 24-25 March 2011.
ſ	•	Participated in the National workshop on Technology in Educational Administration
		"Organized by Deptt of Educational Studies, F/O Education JMI.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Two days lecture delivered to B.Ed IGNOU students in workshop in 2011
- Counselling class given to M.CO, B.Com, BIBF and BBS students of Distance Mode students of CDOL, JMI.

## DR. ABDULLAH CHISHTI (PROFESSOR)

**Designation:** Academic Coordinator/Asst. Director, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25

## DR. SAMINA RIZVI (PROFESSOR)

**Designation:** Academic Coordinator/Asst. Director, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution	Date
presentation/paper	workshop	& Place	
Participation in Workshop	Five days Workshop on	STRIDE	14th 18th Feb 2011
on Development of Self	Development of Self learning	IGNOU	
Learning Material	Material and on line Learning		
Again Participation in	Five days Workshop on	STRIDE	18th 23rd Mar. 2013
Workshop on	Development of Self learning	IGNOU	
Development of Self	Material and on line Learning		
Learning Material			

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Workshop on	Two Days Workshop on	Jamia Millia Islamia,	30th and 31st March
Development of SLM	Self Learning Material	New Delhi-110025	2011
and Counselling Technic			

## DR. MOHAMMED BASHEER. K (PROFESSOR)

Designation: Asst. Director, Arjun Singh Centre For Dol, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi

Title of	Topic of	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/		
	workshop		
Future Of Indian	National Seminar on	Centre for Promotion of	
Madrasah Education	Globalization and Muslims:	Educational and Cultural	7-8 April, 2012
In the Globalized	Challenges and	Advancement of Muslims of	

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

	opportunities	India(CEPECAMI), Aligarh Muslim University at AMU Aligarh.	
Empowerment of Muslim through Higher Education: Role of Awqaf - An Indian Perspective	3rd International Conference on Islam and Higher Education(3rd ICIHE) on the Role of Awqaf in the Development of Islamic Higher Education: the Past, the Present, and Future Prospects	Int'l Institute of Advanced Studies, Malaysia , Pahang State Foundation Complex, Kuantan, Malaysia .	1 – 2 October, 2012
Empowerment of Muslim through Education	3rd International Conference on Development, Empowerment and Human rights: Perspective on Muslims in Post Colonial India	Institute for Minority Studies and Inclusive Social Action, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi	4 October ,2012
Transmitting the Values: Future of Muslim Education in the Globalized World	8th World Conference on Muslim Education (World- COME2012)	The Islamic Academy, Cambridge, United Kingdom Shah Alam Convention Centre Salangor, Malaysia.	12-14 November ,2012
Teacher Education in Madrasah: Innovative Experiences from Kerala	46thNational Conference of IATE (India Association for Teacher Educators)	Directorate of Distance Education, Maulana AzadNational Urdu University, HYDERABAD.	15- 17December ,2012
Higher Education and Status of Muslims	National Educational Conference in Golden Jubilee Conference of Jamia Nooria Arabia Faizabad, Malappuram	Jamia Nooria Arabia Faizabad, Malappuram, Kerala.	9th January ,2013
Paradigm shift in Madrasa Education System	New Era Session in Golden Jubilee Conference of Jamia Nooria Arabia Faizabad, Malappuram	Jamia Nooria Arabia Faizabad, Malappuram, Kerala	12th January ,2013
Re- definition of Islamic Education: 'Islam Hadhari' in the Perspective of Badeeuszzaman Said Nursi	International Conference on Islam and Modernity	Istanbul Foundation for Science and Culture, Turkey and Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi .	7-9 February, 2013
Research Workshop	One week Research Workshop	UGC Academic Staff College of Jamia Millia Islamia at New Delhi	19/03/2012 to 24/03/2012
Workshop	National Workshop on Development of SLMs for Distance and Online Learning	STRIDE,IGNOU Convention Center, Maidan Gari, New Delhi	March 18-23, 2013

## Programme attended

- Visited Turkey as part of Indian Academic Delegation and interacted with students and faculty, delivered lectures in Al Fatih University, Istanbul and Mevlana Rumi University, Konya, Turkey from 20/06/2012 to 26/06/2012.
- Visited Egypt and Morocco as part of the Academic Enrichment Programme of Mevlana University Turkey, interacted with Vice Chancellors, Faculty and students, *delivered lectures in* Al Azhar University, Cairo, Cairo University, Cairo(Egypt), Shuhaib Dukkali University, Al Jadeeda, King Muhammad V University, Rabat, (Morocco) from 4/03/2013 to 14/03/2013

## Membership of academic & professional bodies NO

- Member of Indian Association of Teacher Educators, New Delhi from 16/12/2012 till the date
- Senate Member, D. H University, Kerala (Member of League of Islamic Universities, Cairo and *Federation of the Universities of the Islamic World*, Morocco (FUIW) from 01.01.2009 till the date

## Contribution to corporate life of university NO

• Assistant Coordinator , B.Ed Course Development Committee, Arjun Singh Centre for Distant and Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi from 9/10/2012 till the date

## DR. ASIF UMAR

## (ACADEMIC COORDINATOR / ASSISTANT DIRECTOR)

#### Honours/Award received

Dani anna

- Awarded Central Merit Scholarship during graduation for a period of three years 1996-99.
- Awarded Post Graduate **Merit Scholarship** during the year 1999-2000.
- Recipient of Research Fellowship from Institute of Objective Studies during the year 2003-2004.

Research Articl	es		NO			
Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
1. Bhartiya Samantwad ka udbhav avam vikas.	Shodh Disha	15	Giriraj Sharan Aggrawal,Bijnour u P	2011	-	Issn0975- 735x
2. Bhartiya Samantwad. 3.Kabir	Shodh samway	3	Maheshwar;New Delhi.	2010	-	Issn0976- 2010
Samantwad aur unki prasangikta	Avijit	-	Lucknow	2010	-	RNI No- 40342/83

NO

Keviews	NO		
Title of book reviewed	Name of publication	Publication details	ISBN No.
	in which reviewed		
(Kavita) Manushya Ki Antrik	Vartaman Sahitya	Manushya Ki Antrik Paksh	-
Paksh ko Ujagar karti Kavitaye		ko Ujagar karti Kavitaye	

Translations		NO	
Translation Title	Name of publication	Publication details	ISBN No.
	in which translated		
Jamia Ki Kahani	Hindi to Urdu	Jamia ki Kahani	-

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
1.Neenapal ki	Prwasi Sahitya	D.A.V College	10-12 Feb 2011
kahaniyoun me yatharth		Yamuna Nagar	
(International Seminar)		Haryana	
2. Sheikh Ali Hujwari his	His life and contribution	F/o Humanities ,	December 2010
life and contribution	(International Seminar)	Jamia Millia Islamia	
(International Seminar)			
3. Ageya ka Sahitya	Ageya ka Sahitya	Hansraj College	9-10 March , 2010-
		D.U.	11
4. Women Migrant	Women Migrant	MBF New Delhi	26 -Sept, 2011
5. Islam and	Islam and	Deptt. of Islamic	8 -Feb- 2013
Modernity(International	Modernity(International	Studies, Jamia	
Seminar)	Seminar)	Millia Islamia	
6. National Workshop on	National Workshop on	STRIDE (IGNOU)	18-23 March 2013
development of Self	development of Self Learning		
Learning Material for	Material for Distance and		
Distance and online	online Learning		
Learning			
7. XXXII Indian social	XXXII Indian social Science	by Jamia Millia	December 18-22,
Science Congress	Congress December 18-22,	Islamia, New Delhi	2008
December 18-22, 2008,	2008, Organized by Jamia	-110025.	
Organized by Jamia	Millia Islamia, New Delhi -		
Millia Islamia, New Delhi	110025.		
-110025.			

#### Programme attended / Talk / Lecture

#### NO

- Hindi Urdu Ke Adhyan Adhyapan Ki Samasyaen. 2 -3, March 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- "Tarraqi Pasnd Tahrik. Zati Tajurbat" By Arif Naqvi on 20 Nov. 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- Poetry 'MON' Poetry Jam .12 Nov. 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- **Symposium** 'Restoring Confidence in the Jamia Neighbourhood 7th Oct. 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- Screening of Urdu Hai Jiska Nam 26, Nov. 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, and New Delhi 110025.
- 'Building Islam in DETROIT Muslim Life in USA' 21st July 2008, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- 'Christianity and Islam Values and History' By Prof. Tariq Ramdan (Talk). Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi -110025.
- Attended International seminar in 2010 at Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Attended International Seminar 2011 on the topic Pravasi Sahitya Lekhan, Yamuna Nagar, Haryana.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

## NO

• Lecture deliverd in jamia school- 2013

## Membership of academic & professional bodies NO

Member national N G O Hum Hindostani

## Contribution to corporate life of university

### NO Co-ordinator center for coaching and career planning, Jamia Millia Islami, New Delhi-2006 To nov. 2009

Sports Manager- F/o Humanities 2010 -11

## Any other contribution

- NO
- Teaching experience of Eight years in the Dept. of Hindi Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-11025. •
- Post Graduate Academic COUNSELOR (Hindi) IGNOU Jamia Millia Islamia Unit since 2005 to till date, New Delhi - 110025
- Research experience of Four years. •
- Coordinator of Centre for Coaching and Career Planning, Jamia Millia Islamia for Four years.
- Experience of Editing and Translation for Two years.

## 2. INTERVIEWS IN TELEVISION CHANNELS & NEWSPAPERS:

Many interviews broadcast by Television channels.

3.

1.

- Published articles in "Vartaman Sahitya"
- Editor, University Students Magazine "Tahzeeb".2000-2001. •
- Published article in Students Magazine "Tahzeeb" entitled "Roshni Ka Matlab" in 1997-98.
- Published article in Students Magazine "Tahzeeb" entitled "Phailta Internet Simta Sansar" in 1998-• 99.
- Published article in Monthly Hindi Magazine "Kanti" entitled "Internet aur Ashlilta".

## DR. ABID HUSAIN (PROFESSOR)

## Designation:- Academic Coordinator/Assistant. Director,

Center for Distance and Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi110025

## Honours/Award received

Appointed as the Ambassador for Pease by Universal Pease Federation of India in 2008

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
1.Academic stress and Adjustment among High School students	Journal of Indian Academy of Applied Psychology	Vol34, Special. issue, 70-73,	Pondicherry.	2008	Dr.Akbar Husain,Ashutosh Kumar	ISSN001 9-4247
Depression and Anxiety among youth smokers	Human Behaviour	Vol.1	Srinagar	2007	Dr.Akbar Husain,	

Annual Report – 2012-13

*	ars/conferences/workshops	Institution & Place	Data
Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	in the National Workshop on Dev		
FOR DISTAL	NCE AND ONLINE LEARNING "	from 18th-23rd March 20	013. Organised by Staff
Training and	Research Institute of Distance Educ	cation (STRIDE) IGNOU.	
<ul> <li>Participated</li> </ul>	in the INTERNATIONAL LE	ADERSHIP CONFERE	NCE on "Innovative
Approaches	to Peace, Sustainable Development	and Poverty Alleviation	" organize by Ministry
of Co-operat	ives and Poverty Alleviation, Govt	of Nepal & Universal F	Peace Federation Nepal,
September 1-	-2, 2012 at Kathmandu Nepal.		
<ul> <li>Participated</li> </ul>	in the 2009 ASIA-PACIFIC INT	ERNATIONAL LEADE	RSHIP CONFERENCE
"Toward a N	lew Paradigm of Leadership and G	ood Governance for the I	Development and Peace
in the Asia P	acific" organize by Universal Peace	Federation TAIPEI, TAI	WAN JANUARY 16-19,
2009.			
Destate to 1	in the Leadership Teriot D	//D.1:.:	1. C
	in the Leadership Training Prog		
	roject "Building a Culture of Heart		Service inter religious
and Internati	ional Federation for World Peace. D	ecember 15-28, 2006.	
eminar/conference/w	orkshop organized		
	n the 5 Days Refresher Training Pro	gramma of councellor u	nder held DEACE & CE
	dyalaye New Delhi at Delhi Univer		
	the Refresher Training for Master		
	A and organized by SAKSHAM, GF.	ATNI, KOUND-7 III Dilg	
June 2011.	a the One Dev medular Training P	norman on Intensified L	
-	n the One Day modular Training P	rogram on mensilieu ri	IV-ID at DSACS ON 6
April 2011	n the one day Sensitization Works	han an LIW/AIDC Aug	monoco for Iomio Cohoo
	under NSS ,YFHC,ICTC Jamia Mill		
	aining Programme on Mental Healt		
	0 0		5
	Two days Sensitization Workshop		
	wareness held under NSS & YFHC,I		-
	Norkshop on Adolescents Health Is		
	der NSS & YFHC,ICTC Jamia Millia		
	Three Days Orientation of NSS,RRC		
	ld under NSS & ICTC Jamia Millia I		
1	n the HIV/AIDS Awareness Prog		sari Health Center nelo
	Youth Friendly Health Center J.M.I		
	n the Peer Educator Training Prog		ireness held under NSS
	Collaboration with DSACS from 12 to		
	n the Doctors Training Programme		
	S & YFHC Jamia Millia Islamia from		
	n the TOT WORKSHOP ON HIV		
	component at Depart of Social Wor	k Jamia Millia Islamia N	ew Delhi from July 21 to
August 01, 200			
-	n the NACO Training on HIV / All	e e	ed by the Department o
Peychology Ia	mia Millia Islamia New Delhi from '	May 21 to 1 June 2009	

- Psychology Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi from May 21 to 1 June 2009.Participated in the Research & Methodology course, sponsored by UGC, held in the Department of
- Participated in the Research & Methodology course, sponsored by UGC, held in the Department of Political Science, Jamia Millia Islamia in the year 2005.
- 32<sup>nd</sup> Indian Social Science Congress held at Jamia Millia Islamia, December 17-22, 2008.4

- National Seminar on Positive Perspective of Health and Behavior at M.D. University Rohtak, February 1-2, 2008.
- Participated and presented a paper on the titled "Mental Health of Male and Female HIV Positive Patient" in the 11<sup>th</sup> International & 42<sup>nd</sup> National Conference of Indian Academy of Applied Psychology on Applied Psychology for a Peaceful World at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi on February 15-17, 2007.
- Participated in the Two day workshop on" Latest Trends in Sexual Counselling for the Adolescents and Youth" at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi, on March 29-30, 2006.
- National Seminar on Ethnic Minorities, Terrorism and Indian Culture held at Jamia Millia Islamia (organized by the Department of Psychology) from 8-10 October, 2004.
- Participated in the Continuing Education in Clinical Psychology organized by Indian Association of Clinical Psychologist at G.B. PANT HOSPITAL, New Delhi on 26 February, 2002
- Participated in the National Seminar on Technological Development and Psycho-Social Changes organized by the Department of Psychology, Faculty of Social Sciences, Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi on 1-3 March, 2002.
- Participated in the National Seminar on "Protection of child Rights: Task Ahead and Challenges" at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi, on December 7-8, 2007.
- Participated in the Seminar on Implication of HIV/AIDS Interventions in Curriculum and Practice of Social work and HRM at Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, on March 10-11, 2006.
- Participated in the National Seminar on" Ageing: Perspective and Challenges" at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi on 9-10 march 2007
- Participated and organized various Workshops related to topics of Personality development, Communication & Skills and Life skills 2002, 2003, 2004 & 2005.
- Participated in the one day modular training on TB-HIV Coordination at New Delhi Tuberculosis Center, 1st February2008.
- Participated in the HIV / AIDS training programme sponsored by the Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi on September 9-11, 2004.
- Participated in the One Day Professional Development Workshop organized by ROTARACT DIST. 3010, NSS & PRAVAH at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi on 11 Oct. 2003
- Participated in the Conference on "YOUTH FOR NATURE SOUTH ASIA" organized by WWF-INDIA New Delhi on June 5-6, 2000.

## **Programme attended**

• Participate in the Cycle Rally "SAVE WATER SAVE EARTH" from Narkanda to Delhi on 16<sup>th</sup> Feb. To 27<sup>th</sup> Feb.2013 and Received the Appreciation by Mr.Najeeb Jung ,IAS Vice-Chancellor J.M.I

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lecture on Communication Skills for students held under NSS & YFHC, ICTC Jamia Millia Islamia, on 15-16 March, 2011.
- Lecture on HIV/AIDS Awareness for students held under NSS & YFHC, ICTC Jamia Millia Islamia, on 25-26 April, 2011.
- Lecture on Group Therapy for ART Counsellors held under DSACS & SSRs AT Delhi University on 15<sup>th</sup> April 2010.
- Lecture on HIV/AIDS Awareness for Programme Students held under NSS & YFHC Jamia Millia Islamia on 25-26 May 2010.
- Lecture on Blood Donation for Students held under NSS & ICTC Jamia Millia Islamia, on 9<sup>th</sup> August 2010.
- Lecture on Personality Development for students held under NSS & YFHC,ICTC Jamia Millia Islamia, on 25th August 2010.
- Lecture on Leadership for students held under NSS & YFHC,ICTC Jamia Millia Islamia, on 11<sup>th</sup> November, 2010

## Membership of academic & professional bodies NO

Life Membership of Indian Journal of Clinical Psychology. ISSN 0303-2582

## Contribution to corporate life of university

NO Working as a Program Officer in National Service Scheme at Jamia Millia Islamia since 1<sup>ST</sup> MARCH 2004.

## Any other contribution

- NO
- Member of Organizing Committee a " The Little Angels Children's Folk Ballet of Korea " World Pease Tour - India on the occasion of Korean War 60th Anniversary & Centenary Celebration of Delhi as Capital of INDIA ON 19th Nov. to 25 Nov. 2011.
- Member of Seating Arrangement Committee for the Special Convocation, 2012. Jamia Millia Islamia
- Member of Seating Arrangement Committee for the Annual Convocation 2010 & 2011 Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member of Reception-cum-Accommodation Committee for North Zone Inter University Hockey Championship, 2011-2012 Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Organized and Participated as Host NSS Republic Day Parade Camp from 1st Jan to 31st Jan 2010 & 2011, at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi.
- Organized and Participated Debate , Poster Making competition, Blood Donation Camp & HIV/AIDS Awareness Rally on the occasion of International Youth Day Celebration on 12 August from the year 2007 till the year 2011. At Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member of Organizing Committee a Educational Festival (Talimi Mela) 29Oct, 2nd Nov., 2006, 2007, 2008 & 2009, on the occasion of Foundation day Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Organized and Participated in the National Integration Camp for the Year 1997, 1999, 2004, 2005-06 & 2008-09.
- Organized in the NSS Jamia "Admission Information, Counselling and Guidance Center" since the Year 1997, till the year 2011.
- Organized a series of 10 Days Special Camps from the Year 1999 till the Year 2011 at Jamia Millia Islamia New Delhi.
- Organized a series of Rural & Special camps from the Year 1999 till the Year 2008.
- Organized a number of Hepatitis-B Immunization and Awareness camps from 2000 to 2002.
- Organized the NSS sponsored Blood donation camps in collaboration with the Rotary Blood bank, and AIIMS Blood Bank since the Year 1999 till the year 2012.
- Organized and participated HIV / AIDS awareness programme through the medium of Health Mela, in the Year 2004, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009 & 2010.
- Organized Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA), 23-25 December 2007 at Jamia Millia Islamia

## MR. JAVED LATIF (PROFESSOR)

Designation: Academic Coordinator, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place		Date
	workshop			
Participation in Workshop on	Five days Workshop on	STRIDE	IGNOU	14th 18th
Development of Self Learning	Development of Self learning			Feb 2011
Material	Material and on line Learning			
Again Participation in	Five days Workshop on	STRIDE	IGNOU	18 <sup>th</sup> 23 <sup>rd</sup>
Workshop on Development	Development of Self learning			Mar. 2013
of Self Learning Material	Material and on line Learning			

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Workshop on Development of SLM and Counselling Technic	Two Days Workshop on Self Learning Material	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025	30th and 31st March 2011

## **CENTRE FOR SPANISH & LATIN AMERICAN STUDIES**

The Centre for European and Latin American Studies (CELAS) endeavours to promote research and teaching on Latin America and the Caribbean as well as on different European countries. The Centre offers an M.Phil programme in two streams: European Studies and Latin American Studies. It also offers language proficiency programmes in French, Italian, Russian, Portuguese, Spanish and Catalan, to encourage conducting research of the area specified in the languages of these regions. These language programs also help students opt for professional careers.

## **OVERVIEW**

## **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total
M.Phil in European Studies M.Phil in Latin American Studies	8	46	-	-	02	06
Certificate of Proficiency in Catalan/French/Italian/ Portuguese/Russian/Spanish	220	1295	-	01	42	220
Diploma in Catalan	15	07	-	-	01	07
Diploma in French	40	82	-	-	05	35
Diploma in Italian	30	29	-	-	08	16
Diploma in Portuguese	20	25	-	-	03	12
Diploma in Russian	20	17	-	-	03	06
Diploma in Spanish	40	61	-	-	03	36
Advanced Diploma in French	25	44	-	-	04	19
Advanced Diploma in Italian	25	27	-	-	01	21
Advanced Diploma in	15	14	-	-	01	05
Portuguese						
Advanced Diploma in Russian	10	08	-	-	-	03
Advanced Diploma in Spanish	30	53	-	-	04	30
Advanced Diploma in Catalan	10	07	-	-	01	05

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave		
Teaching					
Professors	2	1	-		
Readers	0	0	-		
Lecturers	6	6	-		

Non-teaching				
Group D	01	01	-	

## Training & Faculty Development Programmes

## Training & Placement of Students

Students have found placement in several companies of the BPO and IT and tourism and education sector such as

- On Process Technology (for DELL)
- Infosys
- Oracle
- Wipro
- TCS
- Corbus India
- I Energizer
- Binary Semantic Ltd,
- American Express
- Hyper Quality
- Convergys
- Tata Communications
- Zahara tours
- Instituto Cervantes
- HDFC
- HP
- Tech-Mahindra
- Exevo
- Symphony
- Patni I-Gate

# Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty: Workshops

National Workshop on Teaching of Italian as a Foreign Language: Didactic Models and Evaluation Techniques, Jan 28-30, JMI

## Symposiums

- A Symposium on "Understanding Contemporary Brazil" in collaboration with the Academy of International Studies, JMI, Aug 8, 2012
- A Symposium on Understanding Poland's Role in Contemporary Europe, Sep 11. 2012
- A Symposium on Colombia: Contemporary Affairs, in collaboration with the Embassy of Colombia, Nov 19, 2012

## Film Shows

- April 24, 2012: La lengua de la mariposa (based on the Spanish Civil War)
- April 25, 2012: Sostiene Pereira; Capitaes de Abril and Julgamento
- Oct 22 to Oct 29, 2012: A festival of Italian contemporary films: XII ITALIAN LANGUAGE Week

#### Special Lectures

- **Special Lecture on** "From War to peace: A European tale" by Silvia Constantini, First Counsellor, Delegation of the European Union to India, March 23, 2013
- Lecture series on Lectures on Culture, Intellectuals and Nationalism
  - > November 14, 2012 Theorising Nationalism: Herder to Benedict Anderson; by Ashley Tellis
  - November 16, The Culture of Nationalism: Frederic Jameson Vs. Aijaz Ahmad; by Ashley Tellis
  - > November 17, Marxists and Subalterns: The histories of Nationalism; by Archna Prasad
  - > December 5, Social Thought and Political Transformation; by Ravi Kumar

#### Seminar Courses

- Two Seminar Courses on Latin America by Dr. Georg Wink, Frei University, Berlin
  - The Discursive Construction and Representation of the *favela* in Cinema and culture, August 6-8, 2012
  - > Orientalism in the works of Cuban Poet, Critic and Novelist Severo sarduy, August 9-14, 2012
- A Seminar Course on "Quality of Life, Community and Diversity" by Dr. Lia Rodriguez de la Vega, Argentina, Feb 11-12, 2012
- A Seminar Course on "The emergence of a non-traditional power the case of Brazil" by Ambassador B.S. Prakash, Visiting professor, CELAS, JMI, Feb 26-27, 2013

#### Student Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Number of	Level of students	University/Institution	Duration	Outcome
students		visited		
2	Language	Barcelona, Spain	1 month	Students
	Proficiency	-		strengthened
	Programmes in			their language
	Catalan			proficiency in
				Catalan

## DR. SONYA SURABHI GUPTA (DIRECTOR-PROFESSOR)

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
	conference / workshop		
El multilingüismo en la India	II Encuentro sobre el	Ministry of Education,	September 13,
y la enseñanza del	bilinguismo en la Educacion	Bogota, Colombia	2012
inglés como segunda lengua:	Superior: Usos de las TICS"		
Uso de nuevas tecnologías			
Beyond Orientalism:	International Seminar on	Dept of English, Jamia	November 30,
Premchand in Spanish	Premchand in Translation	Millia Islamia	2012
Translation			
Chaired Business Session	International Seminar on	Dept of English, Jamia	November 30,
VIII	Premchand in Translation,	Millia Islamia	2012
The Mares of the Apocalypse:	International Conference on	Centre for Spanish,	March 8, 2013
Gender, Genre and	Gender Stduies and the	Latin American, Italian	
Transgressive Difference in	Expanding horizons of Inter-	and Portuguese Studies,	
Pedro Lemebel's Urban	Transculturalty	JNU	
Chronicles			

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
National Seminar on		Centre for European and	February 19, 2013
"Muslims in the Making of		Latin American Studies,	-
Spanish Cultural Identity		JMI and Instituto Cervantes	

## **Programme attended**

• Attended the Antonio Binimelis Memorial Lecture, Februry 2013 in JNU, New Delhi

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lecture on "La enseñanza del español como lengua extranjera en la India" Instituto Caro y Cuervo, Bogota, Colombia, September 14, 2013
- Special Lecture on "Del Amor y otros demonios: From Novel to Cinema" in "Colombian literature in Films" organized by the Embassy of Colombia at Cervantes Institute, Embassy of Spain, New Delhi in October, 2012
- Two Lectures on "Women in latin America" in Refresher Course on Women and Society, Academic Staff College, Aligarh Muslim University, February 14, 2013
- Talk on "From Macondo to McOndo: Forking Paths of Contemporary Latin American Literature" March 28, 2013, Ambedkar University, Delhi

## **Consultancy provided**

- M.Phil Thesis Evaluation (For Jawaharlal Nehru University, March 2013)
- Paper setting and evaluation for the School of Foreign Languages, Ministry of Defence, New Delhi, January 2013
- Paper setting and evaluation for Mahatma Gandhi Antarrashtriya Hindi Vishwavidyalaya, Wardha
- Paper setting and evaluation for University Grants Commission

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Editorial Board, *Revista Académica de Ciencias Sociales* of the Universidad de Palermo, Argentina
- External Expert Member, Centre for European Studies, School of International Studies, JNU
- Expert Committee Member for Certificate Programme in Spanish language and Culture (open and Distance Mode), School of Foreign Languages, IGNOU
- External Expert, Board of Studies, Bhartiya evam Videshi Bhasha pragat adhyayan Kendra, Mahatma Gandhi Antarrashtriya Hindi Vishwavidyalaya, Wardha.since 16-09-2011

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Chairperson, University Complaints Committee
- Member of various Screening Committees
- Member, University Games and Sports Committee

#### **Ms. Shubhada KAUL** (Lecturer in French -senior scale,) **Fellowships received**

- U.G.C. (NET)–JRF and SRF fellowship holder.(1988-1993)
- 10 day Embassy of France in India fellowship for material research and reference work in Rennes, France (December 2005)

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Multilingual Adult Learners of	FPRC Journal India-European Union	vol-13; pp 333-338	Foreign Policy Research Centre, New	2013	nil	ISSN 2277- 2464
European Languages in	Relations		Delhi			
India						

## Translations/Interpretations and Transcription

Translation Title	Name of publication in which translated	Publication details	ISBN No.
Transcription of almost 8		Transcription of 6 <sup>th</sup> day texts of-21 <sup>st</sup>	
hours of meetings and		UNIMA Puppetry Congress held at	
deliberations of 21st UNIMA		Chengdu, CHINA-28th May- 3rd June	
Puppetry Congress- (6 <sup>th</sup> day).		2012.	

## **Programmes attended**

attended the following events for the festival ' Bonjour India'

- 15<sup>th</sup> & 16<sup>th</sup> March, 2013 –Delhi Jazz Music Festival (Nehru Park), where French Jazz bands, among other nations' bands, played.
- 20<sup>th</sup> March ,2013- literary soiree organized by the Swiss Embassy, where 3 authors of contemporary writing in French, presented a glimpse of their work- Mr. Nicolas ANCION from Belgium; Ms. Chowra MAKAREMI from France; Mr. David COLLIN from Switzerland.
- 31<sup>st</sup> March, 2013- 'Flying Angels ' closing ceremony performance by *Les Studios de Cirque* –French aerial acrobatic street circus artistes.

## Consultancy provided

• A.I.R.- French Unit as T/A

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- LSI
- AITF
- IATF

### DR. AJAY KUMAR PRASAD (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	Short Course on Brazil by Georg Wink	CELAS, JMI	August 2012
	Short Course on Latin American Literature by Georg Wink	CELAS, JMI	August 2012
	Symposium on Understanding Contemporary Brazil	JMI	August 2012
	Commemoration of 25th April Revolution	CELAS, JMI	April 25, 2012
	Symposium on Understanding Poland's Role in Contemporary Europe	JMI	Sept 2012

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Extension	CELAS,JMI	Nov 2012
Lecture Series on Culture, Intellectuals		
and Nationalism		
Seminar course on The emergence of a	CELAS, JMI	Feb 2013
non-traditional power - the case of Brazil		

## Programme attended

- Chaired session at the National Seminar on The Muslims in the Making of Spanish Cultural Identity at JMI
- Antonio Binimelis Lecture at JNU
- International Indo-Portuguese History Conference at IIC, New Delhi
- Contribution to corporate life of university
- Invigilation duty performed
- Co-ordinated the Catalan Studies Programme

## DR. NOORIN KHAN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Honours/Award received

• Guest of Honor for Sir Syed Day Celebrations at Ahmadi School for the Visually Challenged, Aligarh Muslim University, October 2012

## **Research Articles**

Title			Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher	Year of	Co-	ISBN
					& place of	publication	author	No.
					publication		(if any)	
1	. Alvar	0	Hispanic	27.	Centre for	August	None	ISSN
	Mutis	<i>'</i>	Horizon.		Spanish,	2012.		097075
	visior	of			Portuguese,			22
	Natuı	e			Italian and			
					Latin			
					American			
					Studies,			
					Jawaharlal			
					Nehru			
					University,			
					New Delhi.			

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
	Teaching Italian as a Foreign Language	Centre for European and Latin American Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	<b>28<sup>th</sup> -30<sup>th</sup></b> January 2013.
<ol> <li>Showcasing India through television serial in Brazil: A case of Caminho das Indias".</li> </ol>	National Seminar on "BRICS: Synergies and Complementarities"	Centre for South African and Brazilian Studies, Aligarh Muslim University. Aligarh.	12 <sup>th</sup> -14 <sup>th</sup>
	International	India.	February

2.	The search for the self and	Conference on Indo-		2013.
	historical reality in	Hispanic Dialogue.	University of	
	Hundred years of Solitude		Hyderabad,	6th-8th March
	by Gabriel Garcia Marquez		Hyderabad. India.	2013.
	and Salt and Saffron by			
	Kamila Shamsie.			

## Programme attended

• Dalai Lama's Talk held at JMI in September 2012.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

• Special Lecture on "Alvaro Mutis and the New Eve in Ilona comes with the rain" on "Colombian literature in Films" organized by the Embassy of Colombia at Cervantes Institute, Embassy of Spain, New Delhi on 7th October 2012

## Consultancy provided

- External examiner and evaluator for 2 M. Phil dissertations at Center for Spanish, Portuguese, Italian and Latin American Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi 2013.
- External Examiner for English and Foreign Languages University, Lucknow Campus, Lucknow. April and November 2012.
- External Examiner for School of Foreign Languages, Mionistry of Defense, Government of India. May 2012.

## Contribution to corporate life of university

Assistant Proctor, Jamia Millia Islamia.

## DR. SUMANA JHA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher &	Year of	Co-	ISBN No.
			place of	publication	author	
			publication		(if any)	
Death an	The Russian		Department of	2013	-	978-93-
enigma:	Discourse in the		Slavonic &			82848-14-1
Two	Contemporary		Finno- Ugrian			
Perceptions.	Inter-cultural		Studies			
A study of	Context		Delhi			
works of						
L.Tolstoy						
and R.N.						
Tagore						

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Folk tales along the	International Conference-	Centre of Russian	06/11/12
silk Route: The	Revisiting the Silk Road	Studies	
Central Asian	-	JNU	
Context		Delhi	
The broken	International Conference	Department of	07/03/13
generation- a post	Revisiting East Central Europe	Slavonic & Finno-	
Soviet syndrome- in	and Russia: Society and Culture	Ugrian Studies	

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

the works of Darota	'20 years After'	University of Delhi	
Maslowska's "Snow	-	Delhi	
white & the Russian			
Red" and Roman			
Senchin's "Minus"			
Satire and humour	National Conference	Academy of	20/03/13
in the tales of	Central Asia and South Asia:	International Studies	
Mullah Nasruddin	Economic, Development and	JMI	
	Socio-Cultural Linkage		

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Co-ordinated	Seminar course on 'Quality of Life, Community and Diversity by Lia Rodriguez de la Vega	Centre for European & Latin American Studies Nelson Mandela House JMI	11-12 March, 2013

## Programme attended

- 1.e-learning of Russian language teaching abroad a workshop organised by the Russian Centre of Science & Culture in collaboration with Moscow State University from 23.11.-25.11.2012
- Seminar course on
- 'Quality of Life, Community and Diversity by Lia Rodriguez de la Vega, 11-12 March, 2013

## Any other contribution

- Organised a quiz completion for students of Russian language at Russian Centre of Science & Culture in Delhi. They won the second prize.
- Advisor of Subject Association of M. Phil. students
- Deputy Superintendent of Entrance Examinations

## DR. ROHIT BAJAJ (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Pursuing	Fascism in the work of Ignazio Silone.

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of Topic of Seminar/conference/		Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Didactic models and evaluation techniques	National Workshop on Teaching of Italian as a Foreign Language	Jamia Millia Islamia	From January 28 to 30, 2013.
techniques			
	From War to Peace: A European Tale by Silvia Constantini	Jamia Millia Islamia	March 20, 2013

## **Programme attended**

- Attended a three days workshop on Teaching of Italian as a foreign language in Delhi University from May 02 to 04, 2012.
- Attended a teacher refresher course in Italy at University for Foreigners, Siena for one month from 01<sup>st</sup> august to 31<sup>st</sup> august, 2012.

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

• Attended a seminar on "MUSLIMS, IN THE MAKING OF SPANISH CULTURAL IDENTITY" on March 19, 2013 at Jamia Millia Islamia.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Italian Embassy Cultural Centre, New Delhi.
- Societa' Dante Alighieri, Rome, Italy.

## Any other contribution

- Prepared Common Entrance test paper of Certificate of proficiency in all the languages in 2012 and contributed to prepare entrance test paper of M.Phil in European and Latin American Studies for the Centre in JMI.
- Guest teachers coordinator for 2012-13.
- Time table, Exam date sheet in-charge for 2012-13.
- Assistant Superintendent of Exams in M.Phil for European and Latin American studies, 2012-13.
- Assistant Superintendent in Annual Examination in Centre for European and Latin American Studies for the academic year 2012-13, from March 30 to april 16, 2013.
- Assisted in preparing NAAC report (National Accreditation and Academic Council) of the Centre and helped in preparing Audit Report for last 5 years.
- Organized a visit of Italian Ambassador HE Daniele Mancini to Jamia to meet the Vice Chancellor and the students of Italian Section on March 04, 2013.
- Organized a cultural visit of Italian students to Italian Embassy Cultural Centre, New Delhi to participate in the programme of book release of the author Mr. Stefano Pelle on March 14, 2013.
- Organized an Italian Film Festival at the Centre for Italian students and invited Deputy director of Italian Embassy Cultural Centre, Dr. Antonia Grande to meet the students.
- Updated syllabi and model test papers for diploma and Advanced diploma in Italian for the academic year 2012-13.

## CENTRE FOR INTERDISCIPLINARY RESEARCH IN BASIC SCIENCE

The Centre is meant to provide opportunities to those who are trained in Basic Sciences (Chemistry, Computer Sciences, Mathematics and Physics) and Biosciences and desire to pursue research in novel areas of Biological Sciences. It provides facilities for the Interdisciplinary scientific research leading to M. Phill and Ph. D. degrees.

## **OVERVIEW**

Courses offered:						
Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants		Total Enrolment		
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D. (with 2 Semesters Course Work)	14	47	0	0	6	14
*M.Phil in Interdisciplinary Basic Sciences	20	-	-	-	-	20

\* To be started from the coming session 2013-14.

## Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
		Teaching	
Professors	2	1	0
Readers	2	2	0
Lecturers	10	10	0
	Ň	on-teaching	
Group A	-	-	-
Group B	-	-	-
Group C	1	1	0
Group D	-	-	-

## Ph. Ds Awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс	Supervisor
1. Safikur	An Analysis of the Molecular Origin of the	Professor Faizan Ahmad
Rahman	Thermodynamic Compensation of Urea and	
	Methylamines Interactions with Proteins.	
2. Syed Ikramul	Conformational and Thermodynamic Studies of the	Professor Faizan Ahmad
Hasan	Equilibrium, Native State↔Molten Globule	
	State $\leftrightarrow$ Denatured State of the Yeast cytochrome <i>c</i> .	
3. Prachi Joshi	Synthesis and Characterization of Metal and	Dr. Z. A. Ansari
	Semiconducting Nanoparticles and their	
	Bioapplications.	
<b>4.</b> Mohd.	Systematic Exploration of Novel Heteroaryl Azole	Dr. Fareeda Athar
Younus Wani	based Compounds and their nanoparticles for	
	Antiamoebic Therapeutic.	

## **Training & Faculty Development Programmes**

• 2nd 3-Week Refresher Course in Basic Sciences (Interdisciplinary) From 3<sup>rd</sup> May to 23<sup>rd</sup> May, 2012 in collaboration with Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025.

## Training & Placement of Students

- January 2012- December 2012
- A. Six months M.Sc projects completed by Integrated M.Sc students of the Centre

S. No.	Roll. No	Name of Students	Name of the Supervisors
1	06-BBM-13	Fatema tuz Zehra	Dr. S. G. Ansari
2	06-BBM-30	Shadab Anwar	Dr. Romana Ishrat

## **B.** Six moths M.Sc projects <u>completed</u> by the M.Sc students from other departments of JMI

S. No.	Name of the students	Parent institution	Supervisor from the Centre
1	Sania Noor	Biosciences, JMI	Dr. S. N. Kazim
2	Manas Kr. Baishya	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. S. N. Kazim
3	Yatendra Pratap Singh	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. S. N. Kazim
4	Satish Kumar	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Shama Parveen
5	Kirti	Biosciences, JMI	Dr. Shama Parveen
6	Munesh Kumar Harioudh	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh

\_\_\_\_

## Annual Report - 2012-13

7	Inzemamul Haq	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
8	Yusera Fatema	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
9	Parwez Ahmad	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Fareeda Athar
10	Bilal Ahmad	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Fareeda Athar
11	Shaily Maurya	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Fareeda Athar
12	Farah Afrin	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Sonu Thakur
13	Shumaila Ilyas	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Sonu Thakur
14	Andaleeb Shadan	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Asimul Islam
15	Abhishek Kujjur	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
16	Tahseen Saba	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
17	Gulshana Khatoon	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
18	Pratibha Kumari	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Rajan Patel
19	Mayank Maheshwari	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Rajan Patel
20	Shagufta Rahman	Biosciences, JMI	Dr. S. G. Ansari
21	Sumaiya Khan	Biosciences, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
22	Saba Afsheen	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
23	Anuradha	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
24	Puneeta Mor	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
25	Amber Fatema	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
26	Chandra Kant Singh	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
27	Azad Ansari	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
28	Shabnama Khatoon	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
29	Aftab Alam	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
30	Indra Kant Singh	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan

## C. Six moths M.Sc projects <u>completed</u> by the M.Sc students from other Universities/Institutes

S. No.	Name of the students	Parent institution	Supervisor from the Centre
1	Mahvish Bano	Integral university, Lucknow	Dr. S. N. Kazim
2	Tina Sharma	CCSU, Meerut	Dr. Roman Ishrat
3	Abid Hussain	M.Sc Biotech, MIMT, Greater Noida.	Dr. Roman Ishrat
4	Rajvendra Verma	Dept. of Applied Chemistry, Ambedkar University, Lucknow	Dr. Rajan Patel
5	Kanak Prabha	M.Sc. Biotechnology, Modi Institute of Science and Technology, Rajasthan	Dr. S. G. Ansari
6	Parvez Dar	Dept. of Clinical Microbiology, Kashmir University	Dr. M. I. Hassan
7	Shama Uzmi	Dept. Of Biotechnology, Dr. M. I. Hassan Integral University, Lucnow	
8	Chaman Ara	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
9	Naghma Firdaus	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
10	Vidhu Kriti	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

S. No.	Name of the students	Parent institution	Supervisor from the Centre
1	Yu-Mi Shin	School of Biotechnology,	Dr. Fareeda Athar and Dr. S. N. Kazim
		Yeungnam University,	
		Gyeongsan, Korea	
2	Himani Dey	Amity, Delhi	Dr. Shama Parveen
3	Richa Shukla	Amity University	Dr. Rajan Patel
4	Shweta Malik	Amity University	Dr. Z. A. Ansari
5	Sawera Agarwal	Amity University	Dr. Z. A. Ansari

## **D.** Short-term training (1-2 months) <u>completed</u> by the graduate students from other

## E. Universities/Institutes/Colleges

## II. January 2013- December 2013

A. Six moths M.Sc projects being done by the M.Sc students from other departments of JMI

S. No.	Name of the students	Parent institution	Supervisor from the Centre
1	Khushnuma Wahabi	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. S. N. Kazim
2	Aqsa Nomani	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. S. N. Kazim
3	Shabnama Khatoon	Department of Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
4	Alisha Parveen	Department of Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
5	Nikhat Imam	Department of Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
6	Firdaus Zeya Khan	Department of Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
7	Shahbaz Khan	Department of Computer Science, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
8	Sumaira Taiyyaba	Department of Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. M. I. Hassan
9	Nausheen Ajmal	Department of Biosciences	Dr. M. I. Hassan
10	Mohammad Amir	Department of Biosciences	Dr. M. I. Hassan
11	Nida Asif	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Shama Parveen
12	Ferheen Ahmad	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Shama Parveen
13	Sana Zenab	Biosciences, JMI	Dr. Shama Parveen
14	Md Kaiser Ali	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Sonu Thakur
15	Irshad Ahmad	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Sonu Thakur
16	Md Mabood Khan	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Sonu Thakur
17	Mohammad Kashif	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
18	Mohd Adnan	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
19	Muzammil Akhlaq	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. Roman Ishrat
20	Moin Choudhary	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Fareeda Athar
21	Rajem Khan	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Fareeda Athar
22	Megha	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. S. G. Ansari
23	Deepa	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Z. A. Ansari
24	Sumaiya Khan	Biochemistry, JMI	Dr. Z. A. Ansari
25	Shaheed Faraz	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Asimul Islam
26	Shah Fahad	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Asimul Islam

## Annual Report – 2012-13

27	Md. Amir	Biochemistry, JMI	Prof. Faizan Ahmad
28	Fozail Ahmad	Computer Science, JMI	Mr. Ravins Dohare
29	Pallav Chaudhary	Computer Science, JMI	Mr. Ravins Dohare
30	Ilmas Fatema Zaidi	Computer Science, JMI	Mr. Ravins Dohare
31	Farheen	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Rajan Patel
32	Sheeba	Biotechnology, JMI	Dr. Rajan Patel
33	Amir	Department of Biosciences	Dr. Rajan Patel
34	Sanjay	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
35	Mubashara Fatema	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
36	Mehdarakhshan Zaidi	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
37	Rohit Aggrawal	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
38	Kavita Tiwari	Computer Science, JMI	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh

## B. Six moths M.Sc projects being done by the M.Sc students from other Universities/Institutes

S. No.	Name of the students	Parent institution	Supervisor from the Centre
1	Fatima Zahid	M.Sc. Biotechnology, IFTM University, Moradabad	Dr. S. N. Kazim
2	Mohammad Arif	M.Sc., School of Biochemistry, Devi Ahilya Vishwavidyalaya, Indore	Dr. S. N. Kazim
3	Mirza Ghazanfar Ullah Ghazi	M.Sc Biotechnology, IFTM University, Moradabad	Dr. Shama Parveen
4	Mukesh Kumar	M.Sc Biotechnology, CCS University, Merrut	Dr. Shama Parveen
5	Ankit Guliya	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
6	Dhiraj Kumar	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
7	Dinesh Kalra	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
8	Himanshu Sood	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
9	Megha Meena	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
10	Amandeep Singh	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
11	Medha	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
12	Rishabh Jain	Netaji Subhash Institute of Technology, Dwarka, New Delhi	Dr. M. I. Hassan
13	ZAARA	Dept. Of Biotechnology, Integral University, Lucnow	Dr. M. I. Hassan
14	Sheerein Fatma	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
15	Aisha Parween	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
16	Intesaful Haque	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
17	Nikhat Zeya	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
18	Maria Falak	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
19	Nudrat Aziz Amreen	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
20	Shikha Shirsh	LNMU, Darbhanga (BIHAR)	Dr. M. I. Hassan
21	Shaily Tyagi	Department of Bioinformatics, Banashthali University, Rajasthan	Dr. M. I. Hassan

22	Nishi Rai	Department of Bioinformatics, Banashthali University, Rajasthan	Dr. M. I. Hassan
23	Shilipi Kumari	Sam higginbottom institute of agriculture technology and sciences. Allahabad	Dr. M. I. Hassan
24	Fauzia Mussarrat Haque	Sam higginbottom institute of agriculture technology and sciences. Allahabad	Dr. M. I. Hassan
25	Arti Singh	Amity Institute of Biotechnology, Manesar	Dr. M. I. Hassan
26	Roshita Bisht	Amity Institute of Biotechnology, Manesar	Dr. M. I. Hassan
27	Rajpreet Singh	Amity Institute of Biotechnology, Noida	Dr. M. I. Hassan
28	Nilofar	M.Sc. Biotechnology, IFTM University, Moradabad	Dr. S. G. Ansari
29	Arshi	DAV College, Muzffarnagar	Dr. Asimul Islam
30	Sarfraz	Amity University, Noida	Dr. Asimul Islam
31	Ravi Shankar	Amity University, Noida	Dr. Asimul Islam
32	Mahvish Iqbal	Department of Bioinformatics, Banashthali University, Rajasthan	Dr. Romana Ishrat
33	Preeti Tiwari	Department of Bioinformatics, Banashthali University, Rajasthan	Mr. Ravins Dohare
34	Shazia Kunvar	Department of Bioinformatics, Banashthali University, Rajasthan	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
35	Richa	Central University of Himachal, Himachal Pradesh	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh
36	Rishu Rana	Central University of Himachal, Himachal Pradesh	Dr. R. K. Brojen Singh

## PLACEMENT:

- Mr. Upendra Kumar (Integrated M.Sc student) qualified CSIR-JRF 2012.
- Four students (Integrated M.Sc students) qualified GATE 2012 and GATE 2013.
- Two students have been selected for Maulana Azad Minority Fellowship.
- Shazia Jamal, Post Doctoral Fellow, Department of Oncology, John D. Dingell VA Medical Center, Wayne State University, School of Medicine, Detroit 48201, USA
- Dr. Safikur Rahaman, Post doctoral fellow, NII, New Delhi
- Dr. Ikramul Hassan, Guest faculty, Department of Biotechnology, JMI

## Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

• FORMAT B CONSISTS OF ONGOING/COMPLETED PROJECT UNDER INDIVIDUAL FACULTY MEMBER AS INVESTIGATOR/CO-INVESTIGATOR

## Any other information

## Conference organised by the Centre:

- International Interdisciplinary Science Conference (I-ISC 2012) Protein folding and Diseases, December 8-10, 2012. No. of participants- 350.
- 17th National Seminar on Physics and Technology of Sensors, March 11-13, 2013. No. of participants- 150.

## Seminars/Lectures organised by the Centre:

Se	opic of eminar/conference/ orkshop	Place	Date	Speaker
1.	Anisotropic Etching of Si(100) and The Production of Near- Atomically-Flat Surface	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	May 2, 2012.	<b>Dr. Ankush Gupta</b> , NISTADS, New Delhi
2.	Understanding protein structures, dynamics and ligand interactions using NMR	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	September 18, 2012.	<b>Dr. Monica Sundd</b> , Scientist, National Institute of Immunology, New Delhi
3.	Dynamics of the Calmodulin protein upon Protonating High pKa Acidic Residues	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	September 27, 2012.	<b>Dr. Sunita Negi</b> , Assistant Professor, Cluster Innovation Centre, University of Delhi, New Delhi
4.	Ionic liquids as convenient co-solvents for enzyme stability	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	July 25, 2012.	<b>Dr. Venkatesu Pannuru</b> , Department of Chemistry, Delhi University
5.	Molecular Biology of Retroviruses with particular emphasis on Foamy Virus	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	October 5, 2012.	<b>Prof. Axel Rethwilm</b> , Institute of Virology and Immunology, University of Wuerzburg, Wuerzburg, Germany
6.	Overview about networks in biology, ecology and social science, and some aspects of biological networks	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	May 29, 2012.	<b>Prof. Sanjay Jain,</b> Department of Physics, Delhi University, New Delhi
7.	Sudden species loss in an evolutionary model and Entropy of self-organized graphs and networks	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	May 29, 2012.	<b>Prof. Vikram Soni,</b> Centre for Theoretical Physics, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
8.	Application of Surface Plasmon Resonance	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	November 26, 2012.	<b>Prof. Terry Scanlon</b> , Global Instrumentation head, Bio-Rad Laboratories
9.	Raman spectroscopy: a versatile tool for material characterization	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	February 8, 2013	<b>Dr. Shyama Rath</b> , Associate Professor, Department of Physics and Astronomy, University of Delhi, New Delhi

## DR. FAIZAN AHMAD (PROFESSOR)

## Honours/Award received

- Member, Guha Research Conference.
- Vice President, Indian Biophysical Society
- Faculty fellowship award (BRS, UGC)

## **Fellowships received**

- Fellow of National Academy of Sciences (Fellowship since 1996)
- Fellow of Indian National Science Academy (fellowship since 2008)

## **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commence ment	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
PFfolding	Dr. Asimul Islam	10.19 Lakh	UGC	01-05-2009	3 Years	Completed
Investigationfuncti on	NA	29.3 Lakh	CSIR	01-12-2009	3 Years 4 months	Completed
The critical Cytochrome c	Dr. M. I. Hassan	50 Lakh	DST	01-11-2011	3 Years	Ongoing

## Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
1. Syed Ikramul Hasan	Conformational and Thermodynamic Studies of the Equilibrium, Native State $\leftrightarrow$ Molten Globule State $\leftrightarrow$ Denatured State of the Yeast cytochrome <i>c</i> .
2. Safikur Rehman	An Analysis of the Molecular Origin of the Thermodynamic Compensation of Urea and Methylamines Interactions with Proteins.

## Following students have submitted Ph. D. under the supervision of Prof. Faizan Ahmad

• Sheeza Khan (2013) "Effects of Non-methylamine Osmolytes in Counteracting the Deleterious Effects of Urea on Structure, Function and Stability of Lysozyme" supervised by Professor Faizan Ahmad.

#### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
			& place of publication	publication	(if any)	No.
The role of key	Cellular Molecular		Birkhäus	2013	Zaidi S,	1420-
residues in	Life Sciences		er-Verlag		Islam A,	682X
structure and			_		A.,	
stability of					Hassan,	
cytochrome c.					M.I.	
Energetic domains	Journal of	31	Taylor and	2013	Taghavi,	0739-
and	Biomolecular		Francis		F.,Moosav	1102
conformational	Structure and				i, MM,	
analysis of HAS	Dynamics				Bohlooli,	

## Annual Report - 2012-13

upon incubation with sodium					Habibi- Razaei	
benzoate and					Razaei	
glucose						
Microtubule	Cell Biochemistry		Springer-	2013	Naz F,	1085-
Affinity-	and Biophysics		Verlag	2015	Islam A,	9195
Regulating Kinase	and biophysics		venag		A.,	7175
4: Structure,					Hassan,	
Function, and					M.I.	
Regulation					101.1.	
Characterization	J Protein and	4	Internation	2013	Waheed	0975-
and Quantization	Proteomics	т	al Science	2015	A, Chang	8151
of Hepcidin from	Troteonnes		Press		Y, Sly WS,	0151
Human and			11035		Hassan,	
Mouse Serum and					M.I. and	
Secretion Medium					Fleming	
from Human					RE	
Liver Cell Line,					KL	
Hu.7 by MALDI-						
TOF MS						
Fluorescent Dye	Applied		Springer-	2013	Hassan,	0273-
Conjugates of	Biochemistry		Verlag	2010	M. I.,	2289
Rabbit	Biotechnology		venug		Waheed A	2207
Arylsulfatase A:	Diotectinology				and van	
Application in					Etten RL	
Immuno-					Etteri KE	
fluorescent Assay,						
Protein-Protein						
Interaction, and as						
Biological Tracer						
for Endocytosis						
Thermal	Protein & Peptide	19	Bentham	2013	Alaei, L,	0929-
inactivation and	Letters		Science	-010	Moosavi-	8665
conformational			Publication		Movahedi,	0000
lock of bovine			i ublicution		AA, Hadi,	
carbonic					Н,	
anhydrase					Saboury,	
					AA, and	
					Amani, M	
Thermodynamics	Inlt. J. Biolog.	54	ELSEVIER	2013	Bohlooli,	0141-
of a molten	Macromol				M.,	8130
globule state of					Moosavi-	*
human serum					Movahedi,	
albumin by 3- $\beta$ -					A. A.,	
hydroxybutyrate					Taghavi,	
as a ketone body					F., Habibi-	
					Rezaei,	
					M.,	
					Seyedarab	
					i, A.,	
					Saboury,	
					A. A.,	
	I	1	1	1	/	I

Why is glycine not a part of the osmoticum in the urea-rich cells?	Protein Pept Lett	20	Bentham Science Publisher	2012	Khan S, Bano Z, Singh LR, Islam A, Hassan M.I	0929- 8665
Structureandfunctionandapplicationsofcarbonicanhydrases	Bioorganic and Medicinal Chemistry	21	ELSEVIER	2012	Saji B, Waheed A and Sly WS, Hassan, M.I	0968- 0896
Compatible osmolyltes are like of s.o.s thing in living cells	Proc Indian Natl Sci Acad	78	INSA, Delhi	2012	Singh, L.R.	0369- 8203
Structure and function of VWF, the Protein That is Deficient and/or Abnormal in Inherited VWD.	Blood Coagulation & Fibrinolysis	23	Wolter Kluwer	2012	Saxena A and Hassan, M.I	0957- 5235
Biochemical Characterization of Hemoglogins from Caspian Sea Sturgeons (Acepenser percicus and Acipenser stellatus)	Cell Biochem Biophys.	62	ELSEVIER	2012	Ariaeeneja d A, Habibi- Rezaei M, Jamili S, Fatemi MR, Poursasan , N., Sheibani N, Kavousi K, and Moosavi- Movahedi AA	1085- 9195

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution &	Date
	workshop	Place	
Understanding the Role of 'Key	Society of Biological Chemists	Calcutta	10.11.2012
Residues' in Folding and Stability of	(I)	University	
Cytochromes-C		-	
Understanding the Role of 'Key	Protein Structural Biology	AIIMS, Delhi	12.04.2012
Residues' in Folding and Stability of	Nation Conference		
Cytochromes-C			
Understanding the Role of 'Key	International Conference of	Ardabeel, Iran	13.06.212
Residues' in Folding and Stability of	Biophysical Society of Iran		
Cytochromes-C			

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Protein Stability Problem	Workshop:Indian School	Bahran	10.10.2012
and	Bahran,		
Protein Folding Problem			
PROTEINS: Many Structures, and	Workshop:Indian School	Bahran	10.10.2012
Many Functions	Bahran,		
Protein stability and protein folding	Workshop: Academy Staff	JMI, Delhi	. 04.2012
problems	College		

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
International Interdisciplinary	Protein Folding and Diseases	CIRBSC, Jamia	8-10 <sup>th</sup>
Science Conference -2012		Millia Islamia	December
			2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Society of Biological Chemists (India) (1995-todate)
- Member, Indian Biophysical Society (1996-todate)
- Member, ITCP, Trieste (1996-todate)
- Member, Society of Biosciences (1996-todate)
- American Society of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology (2004 todate)
- Advisor, UPSC.
- Member, C.S.I.R. NET-JRF Examination Committee.
- Member, S.R.F. and R.A Selection Committee (C.S.I.R.)
- Advisory Member of Editorial Board, Iranian Journal of Biochemical Sciences
- On the Editorial Board of the Journal of Iranian Chemical Society
- Member, Faculty Committee, Interdisciplinary Sciences, Delhi University.
- Member, Faculty Committee, School of Life Sciences, University of Hyderabad.
- Member, Board of studies, Biochemistry, Kashmir University.
- Member, Board of Studies, <u>Department of Medical Elementology and Toxicology</u>,
- Faculty of Science, Jamia Hamdard, New Delhi.
- Visitor's nominee, Academic council, Central University of Himachal Perdesh.
- Visitor's nominee, Academic council, Central University of Jammu.
- Visitor's nominee, Member of Court, Central University of Kashmir

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, EC, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Member, Court, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Member, Academic Council, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Member, Committee of studies, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.
- Member, Board of Management, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.
- Member, Purchase committee, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.
- Member, Courses of Studies, Centre for Theoretical Physics, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## DR. ZUBAIDA MOHAMMED AMIN ANSARI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

## **Major Research Project**

Торіс	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commence ment	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Quantum Dots as novel probes for Fluorescence Resonance Energy Transfer to understand molecular interactions and reaction path ways.	Dr.S.G. Ansari	40 lacs	DST	Sanctioned	3 yrs	ongoing
Patterning of Nano- structured Metal Oxides using Porous Alumina for Biosensing applications		10.008 lacs	UGC	02/2009	3 years	Completed

## Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Prachi Joshi	Synthesis and Characterization of Metal and
	Semiconducting Nanoparticles and their
	Bioapplications

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN /ISSN No.
Interaction of	Lagmuir		ACS	2012	Soumyanan	0743-
Polyethyleneimine-		28	Publication		da	7463
Functionalized			s		Chakraborti,	
ZnO Nanoparticles					Prachi Joshi,	
with Bovine Serum					Devlina	
Albumin					Chakravarty	
					, Virendra	
					Shanker, Z.	
					A. Ansari,	
					Surinder P.	
	Journal of				Singh, Pinak	
One-pot Synthesis	Nanoscience				Chakrabarti	
of and	and	12	American	2012		1533-
characterization	Nanotechnolog		Scientific		Taimur	4880
Nb2O5	у		Publisher		Athar,	
Nanopowder	5				Ameed	
					Hashmi, Ali	
					Al-Hajry,	

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Understanding the	Journal of	12	American	2012	S.G. Ansari	1533-
effect of flower	Nanoscience	14	Scientific	2012	5.5. miball	4880
extracts on the	and		Publisher		Laitka	1000
photoconducting	Nanotechnolog		i ublishei		Bhayana,	
properties of	v				Ahmad	
nanostructured	у				Umar, A. Al-	
TiO2					Hajry, Salem	
1102					S. Al-Deyab,	
Effect of Flower		4	American	2012	S.G. Ansari	
Extracts on the		-	Scientific	2012	5. <b>G</b> . 7 115d11	1936-
Optoelectronic	Science of		Publisher		Ahmad	6612
Properties of Cd	Advanced		i ublishei		Umar, A. Al-	0012
and Sn Doped TiO2	Materials				Hajry, Salem	
Nanopowder	Waterials				S. Al-Deyab,	
Naliopowdei					S.G. Ansari	
					J.G. Alisali	
Photoconducting		12	American	2012	Atul	1533-
properties of a unit	Journal of	12	Scientific	2012	Kulkarni.	4880
nanostructure of	Nanoscience		Publisher		Rizwan	1000
ZnO assembled	and		i ublishei		Wahab, Tae-	
between	Nanotechnolog				Sung Kim,	
microelectrodes	y				Salem S. Al-	
microelectroues	3				Deyab, S.G.	
					Ansari	
					Ansari	

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date
rice of presentation puper	Seminar/conference/		Dure
	workshop		
Effect of flower extracts on	National Symposium on	IIT Mandi, HP	1-2 June 2012
the photoconducting	Nanobiotechnology		
properties of Cd-doped			
nanostructured TiO <sub>2</sub>			
	Frontiers of Biophysics,	Mumbai University	13-16, January
Effect of biomolecules on	Biotechnology &	Mumbai	2013
the optoelectronic	Bioinformatics		
properties of	Indian Biophysical Society		
nanostructured TiO <sub>2</sub>	1 5 5		
	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on	Jamia Millia Islamia,	
Organophosphate sensor	Physics and Technology of	New Delhi	11-13 March,
based on tin oxide	Sensors		2013
nanoparticles : enzymatic			
and non-enzymatic study			
	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on	Jamia Millia Islamia,	
Photosensing Properties of	Physics and Technology of	New Delhi	
Doped Titania Nanotubes	Sensors		11-13 March,
-			2013

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia Islamia,	8-10 December,
	Science Conference 2012 on Protein	New Delhi	2012
	Folding and Diseases		
	17th National Seminar on Physics and	Jamia Millia Islamia,	11-13, March
	Technology of Sensors	New Delhi	2013

## **Programme attended**

• One day ASC coordinators' meet, 28 Feb., 2013, Organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Evaluation of Microscopy, 2<sup>nd</sup> Refresher Course in Basic Sciences, 07-05-2012
- Evaluation of Microscopy II, 2<sup>nd</sup> Refresher Course in Basic Sciences, 16-05-2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member Executive Council, National Society for Nanobiotechnology

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member BoM committee
- Member CoS committee

## DR. SHAFEEQUE AHMED ABDUL GAFOOR ANSARI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

## Honours/Award received

## Editorial board member of

Materials Focus Energy and Environment Focus Review of Advance Science and Engineering ISRN Nanotechnology

## **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Effect of bio materials on the photo- conversion properties of TiO2 based Dye-sensitized Solar Cells		9.81 lacs	UGC	02/2011	3 years	On-going
Photoanode preparation using	Dr. Z. A. Ansari	15.50 lacs	CSIR	04/2012	3 years	On-going

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

nanostructured			
composite metal			
oxides for dye			
sensitized solar			
cells			

## **Research Articles**

TinOxideJournal of Nanoscience and Sensor for Pathogen DetectionJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K.1533- Singh, Ved4880DNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press , India2012M. K.533- Singh, Ved8151Understanding the effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting propertiesJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K.8151Enhanced Photocalalytic PropertiesJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and<	Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-	ISBN
TinOxideQuantum Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Sensor for Pathogen DetectionJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K. Singh, M.K. Singh, Ved Varun Agrawal, Agrawal, 0975- 81511533- Patel, Jay Singh, Ved Varun Agrawal, 0975- 8151DNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press , India2012M. K. Singh, Ved Ved Varun Agrawal, 0975- 8. D.8151Understanding the effect of flower extracts on the properties of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K. Patel, Jay Singh, Walhotra Halt, Jay WalhotraPhotocatalytic Properties alte Advanced Jet anostructured frog paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanol12American Science from Publisher, USA2012M. K. Patel, Jay Salem S. Al- Alhamad Bhayana, AlhmadBiocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosening applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Science from Publisher, USA2012Michael Elliott1936- 6612Elliott Science Letters10American Science LettersAmerican Science LettersMinwu Song, Sadia					publication		
DotsBasedDNA Sensor for Pathogen DetectionNanotechnologyScientific Publisher, USAPatel, Jay Singh, Ved4880DNABased Diagnosis of VibrioJournal of Proteins and Proteins ano							
Sensor for Pathogen DetectionNanotechnologyPublisher, USASingh, M.K. Singh, VedSingh, M.K. Singh, VedDNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press, India2012Agrawal, Agrawal, MIK. B.D. Malhotra0975- 8151Understanding the effect of flower extracts on the hotocatalytic Properties of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Agrawal, Agrawal, MIK. Patel, Ved V Ved V MalhotraEnhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanos	_		12		2012		
DetectionUSAM.K. Singh, VedDNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press, India2012M.K. Singh, Ved VarunUnderstanding the effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of Nanoscience and Protecins of Nanoscience and Properties of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M.K. Patel, Patel, Patel, Bansi D. Ma80Enhanced Properties of Nanoscience and Patel Deposited by AdvancedJournal of Nanostechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Haitka Bhayana, Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Ahmad Al- 4880Plasma deposited StO2 ranostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hitwa Al- 4880 Al- 4880 							4880
DNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nanu Discince Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Ved Ved Nano Discince Press, IndiaDiscince Press, Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Nano Press, Press, Press, Press, Press, IndiaSingh, Press,<	0	Nanotechnology					
DNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteins and3(2)Internation al Science Press , India2012Ved Varun Agrawal, Malhotra0975- 8151Understanding the effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of nanostructured TiO2Journal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Wed Varun Agrawal, Bansi D. MalhotraEnhanced Properties of Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by Advanced AdvancedJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Wed Varun Agrawal, Bansi D. MalhotraPlasma deposited SnO2 naper as an ande for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Malhotra Hyung, Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Michael Elliott1936- 6612	Detection			USA			
of Vibrio Cholerae infectionJournal of Proteins and Proteins and Proteins and Proteins and Proteins and Proteins and Proteomics3(2)Internation al Science Press , India2012Varun Agrawal, Malhotra0975- 8151Understanding the effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of nanostructured TiO2Journal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Patel, Patel, Agrawal, Agrawal, 1533- Bansi D. 4880Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by Advanced12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Alrhairy, Salem S.Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hitaly Ansari Alr- Assari Al- Assari Al- Hyung- Kee Sco, C.Biocompatible nanostructured paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Michael Elliott1936- 612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvancedAmerican Scientific Publisher, USAAmerican Scientific Publisher, USAMichael Elliott1936- 612	DNA Based Diagnosis					0	
Proteins and effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of nanostructured TiO2Proteomicsal Science Press , IndiaB. D. Malhotra81512012Journal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D. Bansi D. 4880Enhanced Properties Properties of Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by Advanced12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Afrawal, Asmail Bansi D. 4880Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Biocompatible nanostructured Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Al-Hajry, Al- Al-8480Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hitalita Biocompatible Advanced10Biocompatible magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hitalita Biocompatible Biocompatible Science LettersMinwu Song, Sould	Ũ						
Understanding effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties nanostructured TiO2ProteomicsPress , IndiaMalhotraMalhotraproperties nanostructured TiO2Journal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Malhotra1533- Bansi D. 4880Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties Doped TiO2 Advanced Advanced Advanced Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Al-Hajry, Al-Hajry, A. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1533- 4880Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide, chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science LettersAmerican Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nagnesium oxide, chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science LettersAmerican Scientific Publisher, USAAmerican Scientific Publisher, USA<	infection	Journal of	3(2)	Internation	2012	Agrawal,	0975-
effect of flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of nanostructured TiO <sub>2</sub> Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanotechnology Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanotechnology Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanotechnology Deposited by Advanced Advanced Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructured nanostructured nanostructured nanostructured nanostructured nanostructured nanostructured nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> Natione Publisher, USA Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> Natione Publisher, USA Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> Natione Publisher, USA Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> Natione Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub>		Proteins and		al Science		B. D.	8151
extracts on the photoconducting properties of nanostructured TiO2Journal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K. Patel, Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D. Malhotra1533- Bansi D. 4880Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by Advanced Atmospheric Plasma JetJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K. Patel, Ved V. Admand Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S.12Plasma deposited SnO2 paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012M. K. Patel, Ved V. Al-Hajry, Al-Hajry, Al-Hajry, Al-WancedBiocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science LettersAmerican Scientific Publisher, USA2012Michael Elliott1936- 6612		Proteomics		,		Malhotra	
photoconducting propertiesJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Patel, Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D. Malhotra1533- Bassi D. MalhotraEnhanced Photocatalytic Propertiesof Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Advanced12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Patel, Ved V. Agrawal, Hamai D. Laitka Bhayana, Ahmad Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S.133- Bassi D. MalhotraPepositedby Advanced Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Patel, Ved V. Agrawal, Ahmad Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- Al-SPlasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Patel, Ved V. Agrawal, Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- Al-SBiocompatible manostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Patel, Ved V. Al-Fater A Ansari Biocompatible Michael Elliott1936- 6612				India			
propertiesof nanostructured TiO2Journal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D.1533- 4880Enhanced Photocatalytic Propertiesof Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by Advancednamerican Scientific Publisher, USAUSALaitka Bhayana, Ahmad Umar, A. Salem S.Laitka Bhayana, Ahmad Umar, A. Salem S.12Pasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D. Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- 4880Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ved V. Agrawal, Bansi D. Umar, A. A. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612							
nanostructured TiO <sub>2</sub> Enhanced Photocatalytic Properties of Nanoclustered P- Doped TiO <sub>2</sub> Films Deposited by Advanced Atmospheric Plasma Jet Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Nanotechnology Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub> nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic Science Letters Malvanced Nanotechnology 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10		Journal of	10	Amorican	2012	· ·	
Lenhanced PropertiesNanotechnologyPublisher, USABansi D.4880Propertiesof Nanoclustered P- DopedTiO2 FilmsHaitka Bhayana, AhmadLaitka Bhayana, AhmadDepositedby Advanced12American Scientific USA2012Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- 4880AtmosphericPlasma Daper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10Scientific Scientific USA2012Hyung- Kee Seo, C.1533- 41- 4880Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10Scientific Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott I 1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10Scientific Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott Scientific Fic Science Letters			12		2012		1533-
Enhanced Photocatalytic PropertiesImage: Second Secon							
Propertiesof NanoclusteredLaitka Bhayana, AhmadLaitka Bhayana, AhmadDoped TiO2 Films Depositedby AdvancedAmerican2012Laitka Bhayana, AhmadAtmospheric Plasma JetJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12Scientific Publisher, USA2012Al-Hajry, Salem S.Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Hyung- Kee Seo, C.Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science LettersInMinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, Sadia	Enhanced	05		USA		Malhotra	
NanoclusteredP- DopedBinayana, AhmadDopodTiO2Films DepositedJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Bhayana, Ahmad Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- 4880 Deyab, Z. A. AnsariPlasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanol10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Bhayana, Ahmad Umar, A. Al- 4880 Deyab, Z. A. AnsariBiocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Binayana, Al- A. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Binot Minwu Song, Sadia1936- 6612	Photocatalytic						
Doped TiO2 Films Deposited by AdvancedJournal of Nanoscience and Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ahmad Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S. Al- Deyab, Z. A. AnsariPlasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanol10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ahmad Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S. Al- Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Ahmad Umar, A. Al- Hyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612	1						
Depositedby AdvancedJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S. Al- Deyab, Z. A. AnsariPlasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolJournal of Nanotechnology10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Umar, A. Al-Hajry, Salem S. Al- Hyung- Kee Seo, C. MichaelBiocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvancedInScientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvancedInScientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612						2	
Advanced Atmospheric Plasma JetJournal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology12Scientific Publisher, USA2012Al-Hajry, Salem S.1533- 480Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolNanotechnologyIII				A			
AtmosphericPlasma Nanoscience and Nanoscience and NanotechnologyPublisher, USASalem S.1533- Al-Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolNanotechnologyUSADeyab, Z. A. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C.Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvancedNamerican Science Letters2012Elliott1936- 6612Minwu Song, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, SadiaMinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, Sadia	1		12		2012		
JetNanoscience and NanotechnologyUSAAl-4880Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolNanotechnologyImage: Construction of the second s		Journal of	12		2012		1533-
Plasma deposited SnO2 nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolA. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C.A. Ansari Hyung- Kee Seo, C.Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10American Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10Scientific Science Letters2012Elliott1936- 6612Minwu Song, SadiaScience LettersNinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, Sadia	•						
nanostructures on C- paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanol Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applications	-	Nanotechnology				Deyab, Z.	
paper as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolAsker as an anode for electrocatalytic oxidation of methanolHyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael ElliottHyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael ElliottHyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael ElliottHyung- Kee Seo, C. Michael ElliottBiocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science Letters10American Sciencitic 	Plasma deposited SnO <sub>2</sub>					A. Ansari	
electrocatalytic oxidation of methanol Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applications Kee Seo, C. Michael Science Letters 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10							
oxidation of methanolAdvanced10American Scientific2012C. Michael Elliott1936- 6612Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvancedNPublisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612Minwu Song, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, SadiaSong, Sadia							
Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applications Hole Letters 10 Hole Letters 10 H							
Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced10Scientific Publisher, USA2012Elliott1936- 6612Minwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, Sadia	oxidation of methanol			American			
Biocompatible nanostructured magnesium oxide- chitosan platform for genosensing applicationsAdvanced Science LettersPublisher, USA6612Winwu Song, SadiaMinwu Song, Sadia6612			10		2012		1936-
nanostructured Science Letters USA USA have been been been been been been been be	Biocompatible	Advanced	-				
chitosan platform for genosensing applications Minwu Song, Sadia	nanostructured	Science Letters					
genosensing applications Minwu Song, Sadia							
applications Minwu Song, Sadia							
Song, Sadia						Minaura	
Sadia	applications						
						0	
Elsevier Ameen,				Elsevier		Ameen,	

Jamia Millia Islamia

		45	Netherland	2012	Dong-	0956-
Effect of calcination temperature and flower extracts on the photoconducting properties of Titanium dioxide	Biosensors and Bioelectronics	10	s	2012	Gyu Kim, Hyung- Shik Shin, Young- Soon	5663
Nanostructured	Journal of				Kim	
Magnesium Oxide biosensing platform	Nanoengineering and	3	American Scientific	2012	M. K.	2157-
for cholera detection	Nanomanufactur ing	5	Publisher, USA	2012	Patel, Md. Azahar	9326
	Applied Physics				Ali, Md.	
	Letters	102			Zafaryab,	
			American Institute of Physics	2013	Ved Varun Agrawal,	0000
					M. Moshahi d Alam	0003- 6951
					Rizvi, Z. A. Ansari	
					Fatima Tuz- Zehra, Z.	
					A. Ansari	
					M K Patel,	
					Md.	
					Azahar	
					Ali, Ved Varun	
					Agrawal,	
					Z. A.	
					Ansari,	
					Bansi D. Malhotra	
		1			manoua	

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
	workshop		
DNA Based Diagnosis of Vibrio	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia	8-10
Cholerae infection	Science Conference on Protein	Islamia, New	December,
	Folding and Diseases	Delhi	2012

Cytotoxic study of positively charged species on ZnO nanoparticles for antibacterial activities	National symposium on Nanobiotechnology	IIT Mandi, HP	1-2 June 2012
Nanostructured MgO based DNA sensor (Best poster award).	National symposium on Nanobiotechnology	IIT Mandi, HP	1-2 June 2012.
Oxidative stress management using Glutathione coated ZnO- NPs in Gram (+) and Gram (-)	Frontiers of Biophysics, Biotechnology & Bioinformatics Indian Biophysical Society	Mumbai University, Mumbai	13-16, January 2013
bacteria Enzyme based sensor for detection of biomolecules using	Frontiers of Biophysics, Biotechnology & Bioinformatics Indian Biophysical Society	Mumbai University Mumbai	13-16, January 2013
doped metal oxides Chlorpyrifos sensing properties	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics and Technology of Sensors		11-13 March 2013
of bare and glutathione coated amine stabilized ZnO Nanoparticles	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics and Technology of Sensors	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	
Biocompatible Nanostructured Magnesium Oxide for	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics	Jamia Millia Islamia, New	11-13 March 201
Genosensing Application	and Technology of Sensors	Delhi	11-13 March 2013
SnO <sub>2</sub> NPs Based Cholesterol Sensor : An Enzymatic and Non Enzymatic Study		Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	International Interdisciplinary Science	Jamia Millia	8-10 December,
	Conference 2012 on Protein Folding and	Islamia, New	2012
	Diseases	Delhi	
			11-13, March
	17th National Seminar on Physics and	Jamia Millia	2013
	Technology of Sensors	Islamia, New	
		Delhi	

## **Programme attended**

• One day ASC coordinators' meet, 28 Feb., 2013, Organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Enzyme based Biosensing characteristics of nanostructured metal oxides, National Symposium on Nano-Biotechnology (NSNB 2012), IIT Mandi, 1-2, June 2012.
- Synthesis of Nanosctructured metal oxides and their Biosensing applications, Recent Trends in Nanoscience and Nanotechnology, Delhi University, 15-16, October, 2012.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member Executive Council, National Society for Nanobiotechnology

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member CoS committee
- Moderation committee
- NAAC team

## DR. FAREEDA ATHAR (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Major Research Project

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/Fu	Date of	Duration	Status :
-	Investigator	allocated	nding	commenc		Ongoing/
	U U		Agency	ement		completed
			and Budget			-
1. Synthesis,		Rs.1174,000	DST	1.8.2008	Three	Completed
Characterization		=00			years	_
and Antiamoebic					2008-2011	
Activity of Azole						
&						
Azine Derivatives						
Against E.						
Histolytica						
2.Synthesis,						
Characterization						
and Biological						
Activity of						
Heterocyclic			UGC	1.7.2012	Three yrs	Ongoing
Compounds.		Rs,		1	2012-2015	01.8011.8
r		9,30,000=00			2012 2010	

## Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Mohd. Younus Wani	Systematic Exploration of Novel Heteroaryl Azole based
	Compounds and their nanoparticles for Antiamoebic Therapeutic

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
1.Synthesis and in vitro evaluation of novel tetrazole embedded 1,3,5- trisubstituted pyrazoline derivatives as Entamoeba histolytica	European Journal of Medicinal Chemistry,	Volume 54,	Elsevier	August 2012, Pages 845-854	Mohmmad Younus Wani, Abdul Roouf Bhat, Amir Azam, Dae Hyung Lee, Inho Choi, Fareeda Athar*	

## Annual Report – 2012-13

growth inhibitors		In Press		Accepted	Mohmmad Younus Wani, Abdul R.	
2. Nitroimidazo lyl hydrazones are better amoebicides than their cyclized 1,3,4- oxadiazoline analogues: In vitro studies and	European Journal of Medicinal Chemistry,		Elsevier	Manuscript, Available online 27 March 2013	Bhat, Amir Azam, Fareeda Athar*	
Lipophilic efficiency analysis In Press,						

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
1. Synthesis,	Interdisciplinary Science	Jamia Millia	8-10-	
Characterization and	Conference 2012 I-ISC on	Islamia, New	December	
Antimicrobial	Protein Folding and	Delhi	2012	
evaluation of some	Diseases			
Pyrazoline derivatives				
2. Development of New				
Heterocyclic				
Compounds and Their				
Application As	Interdisciplinary Science	Jamia Millia		
Antimicrobial	Conference 2012 I-ISC on	Islamia, New		
Therapeutic Agents	Protein Folding and	Delhi	8-10-	
	Diseases		December	
			2012	

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Member of organizing committee	Interdisciplinary Science Conference 2012 I-ISC on Protein Folding and Diseases	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-10- December 2012	
Member of organizing committee	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics & Technology of sensor	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	10-13 March 2013	

## Programme attended

• Ist 3-week winter special programme, Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia (11 December 2012-Ist January 2013.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Committee of Studies, CIRBSc., JMI. Member, Committee of Studies, CIRBSc., JMI.
- Member, Board of Management, CIRBSc, JMI

#### Any other contribution

 Patent- Novel Tetrazolohydrazone Derivative and Pharmaceutical Composition for Preventing or Treating Cancer Containing Thereof CHOI, In Ho, Fareeda Athar, Abdul Roouf Bhat Patent No: 10-2012-0085947 Application date 2012.08.06

## DR. SHAMA PARVEEN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### Honours/Award received

• Member Secretary, Institutional Ethics Committee, Jamia Millia Islamia since January 2012 till date. DST Young Scientist (2007-2011).

#### Major Research Project

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency & Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Molecular epidemiology of dengue and chikungunya viruses in Delhi	Prof. Shobha Broor, AIIMS, New Delhi	10,15,000 /-	UGC	2012 onwards	3 years	Ongoing
Cloning and expression of envelope protein genes of chikungunya virus in bacterial system and there biophysical characterization.	Dr. Asimul Islam, CIRBSC, New Delhi	23,42,400 /-	CSIR	2012 onwards	3 years	Ongoing

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN
			publication	publication	(if any)	No.
Global and	The Lancet	Apr	2013	UK	Harish Nair, Eric	
regional burden		20;381(98			A F Simões, Igor	
of hospital		75):1380-			Rudan, Bradford	
admissions for		90.			D Gessner,	
severe					Eduardo Azziz-	
acute lower					Baumgartner, Jian	
respiratory					Shayne F Zhang,	
infections in					Daniel R Feikin,	
young children					Grant A	
in 2010:					Mackenzie,	
a systematic					Jennifer C Moîsi,	

analyzaia					Anna Doce II.	I
analysis					Anna Roca, Henry C Baggett, Syed M A Zaman, Rosalyn J Singleton, Marilla G Lucero, Aruna Chandran, Angela Gentile, Cheryl Cohen, Anand Krishnan, Zulfiqar A Bhutta, Adriano Arguedas, Alexey Wilfrido Clara, Ana Lucia Andrade, Maurice Ope, Raul Oscar Ruvinsky, Maria Hortal, John P McCracken, Shabir A Madhi, Nigel Bruce, Shamim A Qazi, Saul S Morris, Shams El Arifeen, Martin W Weber, J Anthony G Scott, W Abdullah Brooks, Robert F Breiman, Harry Campbell, for the Severe Acute Lower Respiratory	
					Infections	
		0.112/1	2012	LIC A	Working Group	TOOL
An insertion in loop L7 of human eosinophil derived neurotoxin is crucial for its antiviral activity.	J Cellular Biochem.	Oct;113(1 0):3104- 12	2012	USA	Deepa S, Divya S, Malik A, Broor S, Batra J	ISSN No: 1097- 4644
MTHFR (677 and 1298) and IL-6-174 G/C genes in pathogenesis of Alzheimer's and vascular dementia and	Neurobiol Aging.	May; 33(5): 1003.e1- 8.	2012	USA	Mansoori N, Tripathi M, Luthra K, Alam R, Lakshmy R, Sharma S, Arulselvi S, Mukhopadhyay AK	<b>ISSN:</b> 0197- 4580

### Annual Report - 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
their epistatic			
interaction.			

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member Secretary, Institutional Ethics Committee, Jamia Millia Islamia, January 2012 till date
- Member, Committee of studies, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.
- Advisor of Subject Association, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.
- Co-ordinator, Pre-Ph. D Programme, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, JMI.

## Any other contribution

- Time Table In-charge, CIRBSc 2012-2013.
- Date Sheet In-charge, CIRBSc 2012-2013.

## DR. SYED NAQUI KAZIM (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### **Major Research Project** Topic Date of Duration Status : Co-Grant Sponsor/ Investigator Ongoing/ allocated Funding commence Agency ment completed and Budget Dr. Shiv K Rs. 90.79 DBT July 2009 Identification of 4 years Ongoing Hepatitis В virus Sarin, Lacs genotypes and Professor investigation of and Director, molecular ILBS, New mechanisms of life cycle of surface Delhi. mutant hepatitis B (HBV) virus in lamivudine resistant strains. Rs. 46.83 DST An in vitro study on January 22, 3 years Ongoing 2013 the role of hepatitis B Lacs virus x protein in the development of hepatocellular carcinoma by investigating its involvement in expression of Cyclin A1/A2 and associated proteins.

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Publisher & Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Genetic	Gene	519: 231-	2013	Elsevier	Bose S,	0378-
polymorphisms of		7.			Tripathi DM,	1119
CYP2E1 and DNA					Sukriti,	

## Annual Report - 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

	C-11-1 D
repair genes	Sakhuja P,
HOGG1 and	Sarin SK.
XRCC1:	
Association with	
hepatitis B related	
advanced liver	
disease and	
cancer.	

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Workshop	How to write for and get published in Scientific	JNU, New	27 Aug
_	Journals and publish manuscripts	Delhi	2012

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/ workshop			authors
Member of	Interdisciplinary Science	Jamia Millia	8-10-	
organizing	Conference 2012 I-ISC on	Islamia, New Delhi	December	
committee	Protein Folding and Diseases		2012	
Member of organizing	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics & Technology of	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	10-13 March 2013	
committee	sensor			

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Convener, Committee of Studies, CIRBSc., JMI.
- Member, Committee of Studies, CIRBSc., JMI.
- Member, Institutional Ethics Committee, JMI.

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, Departmental Purchase Committee, CIRBSc., JMI.
- Member, Centre's Technical Committee, CIRBSc. JMI.

## DR. SONU CHAND THAKUR (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Major Research Project**

Торіс	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
			Budget			
1. "Regulatory Role of	Dr. Ilora	25,83,000/-	ICMR	May,	3 years	ongoing
Hyaluronan Binding	Ghosh			2011.		
Protein 1 (HABP1)						
During						
Folliculogenesis and						
Cumulus Oocyte						
Complex Expansion in						
Normal and Polycystic						
Ovary Syndrome".						

1Synergistic effect of vascular endothelial growth factor and angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple37Elsevier2013Bhaskar Cupta Starma A, Sharma A, S	Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN
effect of vascular endothelial growth factor and angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential progenitor cells as potential progenita the althcare the second control of th				publication	publication	(if any)	No.
endothelial growth factor and angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple Haskar 4, Gupta 8, Vishnubhatla 5, Kumar L, Sharma A, 1025 Sharma MC, Das P Bhaskar 4, Gupta 7, Vishnubhatla 5, Kumar L, Sharma A, Bhaskar 4, Gupta 8, Vishnubhatla 5, Kumar L, Sharma MC, Das P Bhaskar 4, Gupta 7, Kumar L, Sharma A, Bhaskar 4, Gupta 7, Sharma 4, Bhaskar 4, Gupta 7, Sharma 4, Curculating P Bhaskar 4, Gupta 7, Sharma 4, Sharma 4,			37	Elsevier	2013		0145-
growth factor and angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in Leukemia myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential progenitor kumar healthcare biomarker in multiple healthcare infoma healthcare kumar healthcare kumar healthcare kumar healthcare kumar healthcare kumar k		Research					2120
and angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential progenitor kerals progenitor cells as potential progenitor kerals as potential progenito							
angiopietin- 2 on progression free survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple 4. Stochastic	0						
progression free survival in multiple myeoloma.Sharma MC2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognosticLeukemia Leukemia therapy in Lymphoma26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma MC3. Circulating endothelial prognostic biomarker in multiple26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma A, Sharma A, thealthcare1029 thealthcare4. StochasticInfoma2012Sharma MC, Sharma MC,2403							
survival in multiple myeoloma. 2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple 4. Stochastic							
multiple myeoloma.Leukemia LumphomaInfomaBhaskar CuptaA, Gupta2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multipleLeukemia 26Infoma healthcare2012Bhaskar Kumar L, Sharma P3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple26Infoma Low <b< td=""><td>* 0</td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td><td></td></b<>	* 0						
myeoloma.2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multipleLeukemia 26Infoma healthcareBhaskar Leukemia LumphomaA, 1029 2403 P3.Circulating endothelial prognostic biomarker in multiple26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma A, Sharma A, Bhaskar A, Gupta R, Kumar Lumphoma1029 24034.StochasticInfoma Low Stochastic2012Sharma MC, Sharma MC,2403 2403						IVIC	
2. Angiopoietins as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in multiple endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multipleLeukemia Leukemia 26Infoma healthcareSharma A, Curculating PJuly Sharma A, Curculating P3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as biomarker in multiple Handle A, Stochastic26Infoma Langle P2012Sharma Sharma A, Sharma A, Bhaskar L, Sharma A, Sharma A, Curculating P4. StochasticInfoma L2012Sharma MC,	1						
as biomarker of disease activity and response to therapy in Leukemia multiple Lymphoma 26 Infoma 2012 Sharma A, 1029 myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple Haskar A, 6 Uishnubhatla S, Kumar L, Sharma MC, Das 2403 P Healthcare Bhaskar A, Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A, Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A, 4. Stochastic							
disease activity and response to therapy in Leukemia multiple Lymphoma 26 Infoma healthcare 2012 Sharma A, 1029 myeloma. 3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple myeloma. 4. Stochastic I Infoma 2012 Sharma MC, I						Bhaskar A.	
and response to therapy in multipleLeukemia Lymphoma26Infoma healthcare2012Vishnubhatla S, Kumar L, Sharma A, Sharma MC, Das2403 2403 P3. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as biomarker in multiple myeloma.26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma MC, Das Sharma MC, Das2403 P4. StochasticInfoma2012Infoma Kumar L, Sharma MC, Das2403 P						, ,	
therapy in multipleLeukemia Lymphoma26Infoma healthcare2012Kumar SharmaL, SharmaA, 10293.Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as biomarker in multiple myeloma.26Infoma healthcare2012Kumar SharmaL, Sharma2403 Pas biomarker in multiple myeloma.HealthcareBhaskar L, SharmaA, Gupta2403 P4.StochasticInfoma2012Sharma MC,MC,							
multiple myeloma.Lymphoma26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma Sharma MC, Das1029 24033. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as biomarker in multiple myeloma.Lymphoma26Infoma healthcare2012Sharma A, P2403 Pas biomarker in myeloma.Bhaskar L, Sharma A, Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A, Gupta R, Kumar MC,Infoma2012Sharma MC,	•	Leukemia					
myeloma.healthcareSharma MC, Das24033. Circulating endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in myeloma.healthcarePPas potential prognostic biomarker in myeloma.Bhaskar A, Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A, Sharma MC,Sharma MC,P		Lymphoma	26	Infoma	2012	Sharma A,	1029-
endothelial progenitor cells as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple myeloma. 4. Stochastic biomarker multiple myeloma Marker		2 1		healthcare		Sharma MC, Das	2403
progenitor cells as prognosticImage: Colorado de la colorado de	3. Circulating					Р	
as potential prognostic biomarker in multiple myeloma. 4. Stochastic Infoma 2012 Sharma MC,	endothelial						
prognosticbiomarkerinmultipleBhaskarmyeloma.L, Sharma4.Stochastic	progenitor cells						
biomarker in multiple Bhaskar A, Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A, 4. Stochastic Infoma 2012 Sharma MC,							
multiple myeloma.Gupta R, Kumar L, Sharma A,4. StochasticInfoma2012	1 0						
myeloma.L, Sharma A,4. StochasticInfoma2012Sharma MC,						, ,	
4. Stochastic Infoma 2012 Sharma MC,	*					-	
	5					_, ,	
synchronization   Leukemia   53   healthcare   Kalaivani M		- · ·	50		2012		
			53	healthcare		Kalaivani M	1000
	0	Lymphoma					1029-
I J.	1 5					Alam MI Dar	2403
testosterone Alam MJ, Devi model. GR, Singh RK,							
Ramaswamy R,	mouel.						
Computation 41 Elsevier 2012 Sharma BI		Computation	41	Flsevier	2012		
al Biology			**		2012		
and		0.					
							1476-
		j					9271

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Centella asiatica methanol	International Interdisciplinary Sciences	Jamia Millia	8-11 Dec
extract inhibits	Conference 2012. I-ISC on Protein folding	Islamia, New	2012
inflammatory mediators	and diseases	Delhi	
and oxidative stress in			
arthritis rat model			

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

M/aulashan	How to write for and get published in	JNU, New Delhi	27 Aug
Workshop	Scientific Journals and publish manuscripts		2012

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	workshop			authors
	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia	8-11 Dec	
	Sciences Conference 2012. I-ISC on	Islamia, New	2012	
	Protein folding and diseases	Delhi		
	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics	Jamia Millia	11-13	
	and technology of sensor	Islamia, New	March	
		Delhi	2013	

#### **Programme attended**

• Refresher course done in Interdisciplinary Science from (11 Dec 2012-1 Jan 2013) UGC-ASC, Jamia Millia Islamia

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of Institutional Human Ethics Committee, JMI.
- Member of Institutional Animal Ethics Committee, JMI.
- Member of Committee of Studies, CIRBSc, JMI.

## Contribution to corporate life of university

• Member Infrastructure committee of S. Ramanujan Block.

#### DR. R. K. BROJEN SINGH (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Ma	Major Research Project								
Т	opic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed		
1.	Synchronization in		Rs. 15.96	DST	2008	3 Years	Completed		
	biological systems		Lacs						
2.	Molecular basis								
	synchronization in		Rs. 6.79						
	the dynamics of p53		Lacs.						
	protein in cancerous			UGC	2009	3 Years	Completed		
_	cells		-						
3.	Stochastic		Just						
	synchronization:		sanctioned						
	complexity in signal								
	processing in			DST	2013	3 Years	To be		
	interacting systems,						started		
	role of noise and								
	applications								

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
<ol> <li>Intercellular synchronization of diffusive coupled Ca<sup>2+</sup> oscillators</li> </ol>	J. Chem. Biol.	5	2012	Germany	Md. J. Alam, Latika B, G.R. Devi, H. D. Singh, R.K.Brojen Singh, B.I. Sharma	
<ol> <li>Intercellular Synchronization of Coupled Smooth Muscle Cells via Ca2+ Propagation</li> </ol>	J. Nanosc. Nanotechnol.	12	2012	USA	Md. Z. Malik, S. Ali, Md. J. Alam, G. R. Devi, Ravins, R. Ishrat, and R. K. Brojen Singh	
3. Stochastic synchronization of interacting pathways in testosterone model.	Comp. Biol. Chem.	41	2012	Elsevier	Md. J. Alam, G. R. Devi, R.K. Brojen Singh, R. Ramaswamy, S. C. Thakur and B. I. Sharma	
4. The Macroscopic to Mesoscopic Transition in Inter-Oscillator Stochastic Synchronization in Circadian Oscillators	Sc. Adv. Matt.	4	2012	USA	G. Reenaroy Devi, R. K. Brojen Singh, and B. Indrajit Sharma	
5. Stochastic Synchronization of Coupled Segmentation Clocks	Sc. Adv. Matt.	4	2012	USA	Md. Jahoor Alam, L. Bhayana, G. Reenaroy Devi, H. D. Singh, R. K. Brojen Singh, and B. Indrajit Sharma	
<ol> <li>Complexity in the role of noise in stochastic systems</li> </ol>	J. Comp. Sc. & Syst. Biol.	5	2012	USA	R.K. Brojen Singh and B. Indrajit Sharma	
7. Theoretical Modeling of Diffusional Release of a Dispersed Solute from a Cylindrical Polymeric Matrix	J. Nanosc. Nanotecnol.	12	2012	USA	Shefeeq. T, Naseem Ahmad, Ravins, R. K. Brojen Singh	

8. The enhancement of stability of p53 in MTBP induced p53- MDM2 regulatory network.	Biosystems	110	2012	Elsevier	Md. J. Alam, N. Fatima, G. R. Devi, Ravins and R.K. Brojen Singh
9. Dynamics of Stress p53- Mdm2 Network Regulated by p300 and HDAC1	PLoS One	8	2013	USA	A. Arora, S. Gera, T. Maheshwari, D. Raghav, Md. J Alam, R.K. Brojen Singh and S. M. Agarwal
10. Switchingp53statesbycalcium:Dynamicsandinteractionofstress systems	Mol. Biosystem	9	2013	UK	Md. J. Alam, G. R. Devi, Ravins, R. Ishrat, S.M. Agarwal and R. K. Brojen Singh.
11. Numerical detection of stochastic to deterministic transition	J. Comp. Non-Linear Dyn.	Accepte d	2013	USA	R. K. Brojen Singh
12. Significance of the Correlation in Turn-taking Dialogues	Prague Bulletin of Math. Linguistics	99	2013	Prague	L. Surjit S, R.K. Brojen Singh
13. A DFT Study on electronic structure and elastic properties AIN in rock salt structure	Indian J. Of Sc.	Accepte d	2013	India	J. Maibam, Kh. Kabita, B.I. Sharma, R.K. Thapa and R.K. Brojen Singh

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/work shop	Place	Date	Co-authors
<ol> <li>The control of Glucose concentration level by activated p53 network in stress cells</li> </ol>	International Interdisciplinary Sciences Conference 2012. I-ISC on Protein folding and diseases	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-11 Dec 2012	Inazamam Ul Haque, Md. Jahoor Alam, RK Brojen Singh

Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

2.	Dynamic regulation of p53 induced by PML protein	BioWorld-2012: Protein in Diseases and Disorder	Delhi University	2012	Md. Jahoor Alam, RK Brojen Singh,
3.	Pattern dynamics of p53 states as a phase transition like behaviour	Symposium on <mark>Biomolecules</mark> in Motion: Theory and Simulation	Jawaharlal Nehru University	2012	Md. Jahoor Alam, RK Brojen Singh
4.		17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics and technology of sensor	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	11-13 March 2013	
5.		Half-Day Seminar on "Network and Graph Theory"	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	May 29, 2012.	
6.		One day conference on "Dynamics Day Delhi- 2012"	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	November 10, 2012.	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title ofTopic of Seminar/conference/presentation/paperworkshop		Place	Date	Co-authors
	International Interdisciplinary Sciences Conference 2012. I-ISC on Protein folding and diseases	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-11 Dec 2012	
	17 <sup>th</sup> National Seminar on Physics and technology of sensor	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	11-13 March 2013	
	Half-Day Seminar on "Network and Graph Theory"	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	May 29, 2012.	
	One day conference on "Dynamics Day Delhi-2012"	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	November 10, 2012.	

## Programme attended

• Refresher course done in Interdisciplinary Science from (11 Dec 2012-1 Jan 2013) UGC-ASC, Jamia Millia Islamia

## Lecture/Talk delivered

• Stochastic simulation of biological systems, 2<sup>nd</sup> Refresher Course in Basic Sciences, 07-05-2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of Committee of Studies, CIRBSc, JMI.
- Seminar organizer, CIRBSc, JMI

## DR. ASIMUL ISLAM (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Effect of Macromolecular Crowding Agent on Protein in the Presence of Sugar Osmolytes	NA	24.0 Lakh	DST	01-06-2012	3 Years	Ongoing

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
The role of key residues in structure and stability of cytochrome <i>c</i> .	Cellular Molecular Life Sciences		Birkhäus er-Verlag	2013	Zaidi S, Hassan, M.I., Ahmad, F.	1420- 682X
Microtubule Affinity- Regulating Kinase 4: Structure, Function, and Regulation	Cell Biochemistry and Biophysics		Springer- Verlag	2013	Naz F, Hassan, M.I., Ahmad, F.	1085- 9195
Evidence of non- coincidence of normalized sigmoidal curves of two different structural properties for two-state protein folding/unfolding	The Journal of Chemical Thermodyna mics	58	ELSEVIER	2013	Rahaman H, Khan MKA, Hassan M. I., Ahmad, F.	0021- 9614
Why is glycine not a part of the osmoticum in the urea-rich cells?	Protein Pept Lett	20	Bentham Science Publisher	2012	Khan S, Bano Z, Singh LR, Hassan M.I, ahmad, F.	0929- 8665

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Effect of Size of Sugar Osmolytes on the Stability and	National Symposium on Frontiers of Biophysics,	University of Mumbai, Mumbai.	January 13- 16, 2013
the Functional Activity of	Biotechnology &		
Lysozyme	Bioinformatics & 37 <sup>th</sup> Annual		
	Meeting of Indian Biophysical Society (IBS)		

Macromolecular Crowding	National Symposium on	University of	January 13-
Environment Stabilizes	Frontiers of Biophysics,	Mumbai, Mumbai.	16, 2013
Ribonuclease-A	Biotechnology &		
	Bioinformatics & 37th Annual		
	Meeting of Indian Biophysical		
	Society (IBS)		
Effect of Size of Sugar	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia Islamia,	December 8-
Osmolytes on the <i>m</i> -Value of	Science Conference-2012 on	New Delhi	10, 2012
Lysozyme	Protein Folding and Diseases		
Macromolecular Crowding	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia Islamia,	December 8-
Environment Stabilizes	Science Conference-2012 on	New Delhi	10, 2012
Ribonuclease-A	Protein Folding and Diseases		
Effect of Dextran on the	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia Islamia,	December 8-
Secondary Structure of	Science Conference-2012 on	New Delhi	10, 2012
Lysozyme	Protein Folding and Diseases		
Effect of macromolecular	International Symposium on	NCBS, Banglore	15-17
crowding agent on the	Protein Folding and		October, 2012
structure and stability of	Dynamics		
lysozyme			

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Designatioin	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Organising Secretory	International -Interdisciplinary Science	CIRBSc, Jamia Millia	8-10 <sup>th</sup>
	Conference 2012 on Protein Folding and	Islamia	December
	Diseases		2012

#### **Programme attended**

 Current Trends in Structural Biology 2012 Organized by Protein Structural Biology Lab, Department of Biophysics, all India Institute of Medical Sciences, New Delhi on 2<sup>nd</sup> April, 2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Life member of Iran Society of Biophysical Chemistry (ISOBC)
- Life member of Indian Immunology Society
- Life member of Society of Biological Chemists
- Life member of Indian Biophysical Society
- Life member of National Magnetic Resonance Society

## Contribution to corporate life of university

• Convener and Member Infrastructure committee of S. Ramanujan Block.

#### DR. ROMANA ISHRAT (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Γ	Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher &	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
				place of publication	publication	(if any)	No.

Intercellular Synchronization of Coupled Smooth Muscle Cells via Ca2+ Propagation.	Journal of Nanoscience and Nanotechnolog y	12	American Scientific Publishers, United States of America	2012	Malik, Md, Shahnawaz Ali, Md Alam, Gurumayum Reenaroy Devi, and R.	<i>ISBN</i> : 1- 58883- 001-2
Switching p53 states by calcium: dynamics and interaction of stress systems	Molecular BioSystems	9, 508- 521	RSC Publishing, UK	2013	K. Singh Alam, Md Jahoor, Gurumayum Reenaroy Devi, Subhash M. Agarwal, and RK Brojen Singh	DOI: 10.1039 / C3MB2 5277A

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
DNA Damage Analysis, a Systems Biology Approach	I-ISC	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-10 December, 2012
Control of Glucose Concentration By Activation Of ROS	I-ISC	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-10 December, 2012
A Mathematical Model To Show The Cellular Control Mechanisms	I-ISC	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-10 December, 2012
Homology Modeling of Cytochrome p450 141 Cyp141, Putative in Mycobacterium Tuberculosis and In-silico Identification of Binding Site and Docking Analysis	I-ISC	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	8-10 December, 2012

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
1. Member, Organising	17th National Seminar on Physics	Jamia Millia	11 - 13
Committee	and Technology of Sensor	Islamia, New Delhi	March, 2013
2. Member, Organising	International Interdisciplinary	Jamia Millia	
Committee	Science Conference 2012 (I-ISC) on	Islamia, New Delhi	8-10
	Protein folding and Diseases.		December,
	V-Life MDS		2012
3. Introduction to		Jamia Millia	
Computer Aided Drug Designing		Islamia, New Delhi	April 4, 2013,

## Programme attended

- National Conference on "New Trends in Bioinformatics" from July 30-31, 2012, IIT Delhi
- Author Workshop by Springer and Ednaz, and Jawaharlal University on August 27, 2012
- 1<sup>st</sup> Three-week Special Winter Program (Refresher Course) from December 11, 2012 to January 01, 2013, UGC-ASC JMI
- "5thWorkshop on Bioinformatics and Molecular Modeling in Drug Design" from March 21-23, 2013, University of Delhi

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Coordinator, PhD course
- Member, Committee of Studies, CIRBSc., JMI
- In-charge, Website update of CIRBSc, JMI
- International Association of Computer Science and Information Technology

## DR. MD IMTAIYAZ HASSAN (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Honours/Award received

- Received best Oral presentation award in the 5th International Symposium on Recent Trends in Macromolecular Structure and Function, Organized by Madras University, Chennai. 23-25<sup>th</sup> January 2012.
- Received best Oral presentation award in the Indian Biophysical Society Meeting, Organized by Madras University, Chennai. 19th 21st January 2012.

#### **Fellowships received**

• Received Indo-US fellowship from IUCSSF, DST India.

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Folding and stability of naturally truncated photosynthetic pigment, C- phycoerythrin from cyanobacteria <i>Phormidium tenue</i>	Prof. Faizan Ahmad	44 Lakhs	DST	August 2012	3 Years	Ongoing
Structural and Functional Assignment to Hypothetical Proteins from Common Indian Pathogens.	Prof. Faizan Ahmad	34 Lakhs	ICMR	January 2012	3 Years	Ongoing
Compilation of Useful Information for Indian Diseases Through an Online	Prof. Faizan Ahmad	12 Lakhs	UGC	December 2011	3 Years	Ongoing

#### **Major Research Project**

# Annual Report – 2012-13

Data Base			
Management; A			
Useful Resource for			
Researcher and			
Public Awareness			

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-	ISBN No.
			publication	publication	author (if any)	
The role of key residues in structure and stability of cytochrome <i>c</i> .	Cellular Molecular Life Sciences		Birkhäus er-Verlag	2013	Zaidi S, Islam A, Ahmad F	1420-682X
Microtubule Affinity-Regulating Kinase 4: Structure, Function, and Regulation	Cell Biochemistry and Biophysics		Springer- Verlag	2013	Naz F, Islam A, Ahmad F	1085-9195
Structural and functional analysis of various globulin proteins from soy seed.	Critical Reviews in Food and Nutrition Science		Taylor & Francis	2013	Singh A, Meena M, Kumar D, Dubey AK	1040-8398
Search of potential inhibitor against New Delhi metallo-beta-lactam ase 1 from a series of antibacterial natural compounds using docking approach	Natural Science, Biology and Medicine	4	Makdew Publication	2013	Thakur P, Kumar J, Ray D, Anjum F	0976-9668
Characterization and Quantization of Hepcidin from Human and Mouse Serum and Secretion Medium from Human Liver Cell Line, Hu.7 by MALDI-TOF MS	J Protein and Proteomics	4	Internation al Science Press	2013	Waheed A, Chang Y, Sly WS, Ahmad F. and Fleming RE	0975-8151
Fluorescent Dye Conjugates of Rabbit Arylsulfatase A: Application in Immuno-fluorescent Assay, Protein- Protein Interaction, and as Biological Tracer for Endocytosis	Applied Biochemistry Biotechnology		Springer- Verlag	2013	Ahmad F, Waheed A and van Etten RL	0273-2289

Characterization of mutations and	Thrombosis Haemostasis	109	Schattauer Publishers	2013	Ahmad F, Jan R,	0340-6245
molecular studies of type 2 von Willebrand diseasea					Kannan M, Obser T, Oyen	
					F, Budde U, Saxena R,	
					Schneppe nheim R.	
Evidence of non- coincidence of normalized sigmoidal curves of two different structural properties for two-state protein folding/unfolding	The Journal of Chemical Thermodynam ics	58	ELSEVIER	2013	Rahaman H, Khan MKA, Islam A and Ahmad F	0021-9614
Protective Effect of Prolactin Induced Protein on Zinc □2- Glycoprotein against various Denaturants.	J Protein and Proteomics	3	Internation al Science Press	2012	Naeem A, Khan MKA, Khan RH, Singh S, Singh TP, Yadav S	0975-8151
Spectroscopic and isothermal titration calorimetry studies of binding interaction of ferulic acid with bovine serum albumin.	Thermochimic a Acta	538	ELSEVIER	2012	Ojha H, Mishra K, Chaudhu ri NK	0040-6031
Why is glycine not a part of the osmoticum in the urea-rich cells?	Protein Pept Lett	20	Bentham Publisher	2012	Khan S, Bano Z, Singh LR, Islam A, Ahmad F	0929-8665
Kinetic and structural studies on the interactions of heparin and proteins of human seminal plasma using surface plasmon resonance	Protein Pept Lett	19	Bentham Publisher	2012	Kumar V, Yadav VK, Singh AK, Dey S, Singh S, Singh TP, Yadav S.	0929-8665
Structure and functions of carbonic anhydrases	Bioorganic and Medicinal Chemistry	21	ELSEVIER	2012	Saji B, Ahmad F, Waheed	0968-0896

# Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

					A and Sly WS	
Structure and	Blood	23	Wolter	2012	Saxena A	0957-5235
function of VWF, the	Coagulation &		Kluwer		and	
Protein That is	Fibrinolysis				Ahmad F	
Deficient and/or	-					
Abnormal in						
Inherited VWD.						

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Characterization of structural changes in the C-PE isolated two different methods.	Indian Biophysical Society Meeting	Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Mumbai	January 2013
Effect of sequential deletion of extra N-terminal residues of yeast iso-1- cytochrome c on the spectral properties and the stability of the protein.	Indian Biophysical Society Meeting	Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, Mumbai	January 2013
Characterization and Quantization of Hepcidin from Human and Mouse Serum and Secretion Medium from Human Liver Cell Line, Hu.7 by MALDI-TOF MS	Indian Biophysical Society Meeting	Madras University, Chennai	19-21st January 2012
Effect of sequential deletion of extra N-terminal residues of yeast iso-1- cytochrome c on the spectral properties and the stability of the protein.	5th International Symposium on Recent Trends in Macromolecular Structure and Function,	Madras University, Chennai	23-25 <sup>th</sup> January 2012
Understanding of structural basis of lysosome targeting: Crystal structure of human β-glucuronidase at 1.7 Å resolution.	5th International Symposium on Recent Trends in Macromolecular Structure and Function,	Madras University, Chennai	23-25 <sup>th</sup> January 2012
Comparative Stability measure of Two Natural variants of Cyanobacterial Phycoerythrin.	International Symposium on Protein Folding and Dynamics	NCBS, Bangalore	15-17 <sup>th</sup> October 2012
Hepcidin and ferroportin complex is the new players in iron metabolism: An Structure Based Approach	National Symposium on Biomolecular Interaction And Drug Discovery & Workshop on Current Trends In Bioinformatics	AMU, Aligarh.	MARCH 21-22, 2012
Structure based function annotation of hypothetical proteins from Candida dubliniensis	National Conference on Biomarkers for Diseases - Prospects & Challenges,	JNIAS, Hyderabad	24-25 <sup>th</sup> February 2012

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

Defective Trafficking and Localization of Mutated Transferrin Receptor 2: the Protein Defective in Hereditary Hemochromatosis.	81st Annual meeting of the Society of Biological chemists (India)	Calcutta University, Kolkata	08-11 <sup>th</sup> November 2012
Structural and functional analysis of Microtubule Affinity-Regulating Kinase 4: Suitable target for structure based rational drug design	Biology an Bioinformatics of Economically important plants and microbes- BBCon2012	University of North Bengal Siligudi.	17-19 <sup>th</sup> February 2012
Structure based function annotation of hypothetical proteins from Candida dubliniensis	Biology an Bioinformatics of Economically important plants and microbes- BBCon2012	University of North Bengal Siligudi.	17-19 <sup>th</sup> February 2012
Carbonic anhydrases inhibitors: A novel pharmacological agents.	Biology an Bioinformatics of Economically important plants and microbes- BBCon2012	University of North Bengal Siligudi.	17-19 <sup>th</sup> February 2012
The hepcidin-ferroportin system as a therapeutic target in anemias and iron overload diseases: structural based investigation.	Biology an Bioinformatics of Economically important plants and microbes- BBCon2012	University of North Bengal Siligudi.	17-19 <sup>th</sup> February 2012
Cyanobacterial Phycoerythrin is a Model System for Comparative Stability Measurement	National Conference On Challenges and Opportunities in Life Sciences (COLS-2013)	Shiwaji University, Kolhapur	8-9 <sup>th</sup> February 2013

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date
International Interdisciplinary Science Conference -2012	Protein Folding and Diseases	CIRBSC, Jamia Millia Islamia	8-10 <sup>th</sup> December 2012

#### Programme attended

- Current trends in Structural Biology 2012, on April 02, 2012, organized by the Department of Biophysics, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, New Delhi.
- Current advances in the Biotechnology and Medicine held at Institute of Liver Disease and Biliary Sciences, New Delhi on February 24-25, 2012.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Annual Meeting of the Indian Biophysical Society held on January 19 21, 2012 at Madras University, Chennai.
- 5<sup>th</sup> International Symposium on Recent Trends in Macromolecular Structure and Function (ISRTMSF-2012) on January 23 25, 2012 at Madras University, Chennai

- National Conference on "Biology and Bioinformatics of Economically Important Plant and microbes" (BBCon2012) at University of North Bengal, Siliguri on February 17-19, 2012.
- National Symposium on Bimolecular Interaction and Drug Discovery & Workshop on Current Trends in Bioinformatics, Aligarh Muslim university, Aligarh on March 21-22, 2012
- 81<sup>st</sup> Annual meeting of the Society of Biological chemists (India) to be held during November 8-11 at Kolkata.
- Protein Modeling and Drug Designing" from November 2-3, 2012 organized by Amity University, Haryana, Gurgaon, Manesar.
- National Conference On Challenges and Opportunities in Life Sciences (COLS-2013) on February 8-9, organized by the Shivaji University, Kolhapur.
- Biotikos 2013 is Current Challenges of Bioinformatics in Biotechnology. on 9-10th April 2013 Organized by Teri University, New Delhi

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Indian Science Congress
- Indian Biophysical Society
- Society of Biological Chemists (India)
- Indian Crystallographic Association

#### DR. RAJAN PATEL (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## **Major Research Project**

Торіс	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Fun ding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Gemini surfactants as a structure stabilizer for proteins under thermal denaturation.		12 Lakh	UGC		Three year	Ongoing
Study the effect of Synthesized Ionic Liquid on the Stability of Membrane proteins in presence/ absence of water	Dr. Prashant	34 Lakh	DST		Three year	Ongoing

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Volumetric, viscometric and refractometric studies of glycine, alanine,valine and glycylglycine in aquo- sucrose solution at different temperatures.	Journal of Indian Chemical Society	89	2012		Anwar Ali, Shahjahan, Vidiksha Bhushan and Nizamul Haque Ansari	0019- 4522

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
<ol> <li>Effect of Different Concentrations of Gemini Surfactant on Protein Conformation</li> <li>Interaction Of N,N-Dimethyl Pyrrilidinium Iodide Ionic Liquid With Bovine Serum Albumin Aqueous Medium: A Thermodynamic Approach</li> </ol>	National Symposium On Frontier Of Biophysics, Biotechnology & Bioinformatics	Department Of Biophysics & Center For Excellence In Basic Sciences, University Of Mumbai	January 13- 16, 2013
3. An overview of thermodynamic aspects of bovine serum albumin with N,N'-bis(dodecyloxycarbonyl)- N,N,N',N'-tetramethylethanediamine gemini surfactant by spectroscopic techniques	National Symposium On Frontier Of Biophysics, Biotechnology & Bioinformatics	Department Of Biophysics & Center For Excellence In Basic Sciences, University Of Mumbai(	January 13- 16, 2013
4. Mapping of interacting behaviour of N,N-Dimethyl Pyrrilidinium Iodide Ionic Liquid with human serum albumin: fluorescence & time resolved spectroscopic study	IISC	CIRBSc, JMI	December 2012
5. Interaction of Gemini surfactant with Bovine serum albumin: Fluorescence quenching mechanism			
6. Study of Interaction of Ionic Liquid With BSA: A Spectroscopic Approach	IISC	CIRBSc, JMI	December 2012
	International Conference on Chemistry and Materials Prospects and Perspective-2012	Department of Applied Chemistry & School of Physical Sciences, Babasaheb Bhimrao	December 14-16, 2012 November
	National Conference On Emerging Trends In Chemistry-Biology Interface (ETCBI-2011)	Ambedkar University Lucknow	November 3-5, 2011
		Department of Chemistry, D.S.B. Campus, Kumaun University, Nainital	

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
IISC 2012	Protein Folding and diseases	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, India	8-10 December 2012
17 NSPTS	National Seminar on Physics and Technology of Sensors	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, India	11-13 March 2012

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Life member of Indian Biophysical Society (IBS)
- Life member of Indian Peptide Society (IPS)

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Design Pre PhD syllabus for 2<sup>nd</sup> Semester (Ionic Liquids and their application in biotechnology)
- Development of syllabus for MPhill in Interdisciplinary Science

#### DR. RAVINS (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
			& place of	publication	(if any)	No.
			publication			
Theoretical	Journal of	Volume 12,	American	September	Shefeeq, T.;	ISSN
Modeling of	Nanoscience and	Numebr 9	Scientific	2012	Ahmad,	1533-
Diffusional	Nanotechnology		Publishers		Naseem;	4880,
Release of a					Ravins;	Online
Dispersed					Singh, R. K.	ISSN:
Solute from a					Brojen	1533-
Cylindrical						4899
Polymeric						
Matrix						
Intercellular	Journal of	Volume 12,	American	November	Malik, Md.	ISSN
Synchronizatio	Nanoscience and	Number 11	Scientific	2012	Zubbair;	1533-
n of Coupled	Nanotechnology		Publishers		Ali,	4880,
Smooth					Shahnawaz	Online
Muscle Cells					; Alam, Md.	ISSN:
via Ca2+					Jahoor;	1533-
Propagation					Devi,	4899
					Gurumayu	
					m	
					Reenaroy;	
					Ravins;	
					Ishrat,	
					Romana;	
					Singh, R. K.	
					Brojen	

The enhancement of stability of p53 in MTBP induced p53- MDM2 regulatory network	BioSystems	Volume 110, Issue 2	Elsevier	November 2012	Md. Jahoor Alam, Nishat Fatima, Gurumayu m Reenaroy Devi, Ravins, R.K. Brojen Sin ch	ISSN: 0303- 2647
Switching p53 states by calcium: dynamics and interaction of stress systems	Moleculer BioSystems	Volume 9	RSC Publishing	January 2013	Singh Md. Jahoor Alam, Gurumayu m Reenaroy Devi, Ravins, Romana Ishrat, Subhash M. Agarwalb and R. K. Brojen Singh	ISSN: 1742- 206X Online ISSN: 1742- 2051

#### Programme attended

- Attended in Author workshop "How to Write for and Get Published in Scientific Journals and Publish Manuscripts" conducted by Springer and Edanz along with the Jawarlal Nehru University Central Library at New Delhi on 27<sup>th</sup> August 2012.
- 8<sup>th</sup> Dynamics Day Delhi 2012 held at Seminar Hall, Centre for Theoretical Physic organized by Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Science, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-25 on 8<sup>th</sup> November 2012.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member of Committee of study of CIRBSc.

# **CENTRE FOR JAWAHARLAL NEHRU STUDIES**

The Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, envisages teaching and research on Contemporary India. The University ordinance establishing the Centre envisages that it would provide teaching and research inputs on "Nehruvian Studies"- Nehruvian ideas, their application and impact, the process by which these were marginalized, and the means by which they may be applicable in terms of their relevance in the current scenario. The Centre is committed to evolve into a nodal point for research on the processes that have led to the growth of modernized polity, economy, society and culture in contemporary India. The Centre is an interdisciplinary unit that aims at generating a spirit of scientific inquiry, a democratic culture and secular values in the academic world. It aims to develop archival base on contemporary movements covering all social, political and economic issues especially in terms of documents related to major political forces, movements, grass root organization and voluntary sector groups, newspaper, and even documents from different regions.

## FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

## **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D.	10	22	-	-	3	3
Masters in (M.Phil)	10	104	-	-	5	10

## Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teac	hing	
Professors	2	2	
Readers	2	1	
Lecturers	1	-	
	Non-te	eaching	
Group A	-	-	
Group B	1	1	
Group C	1	1	
Group D	1	1	

#### M. Phil. Awarded

Name of Student	Торіс	Name of Supervisor
Amit Kumar	A Study of Small and Medium Enterprises in Post 1990s Era – Challenges and Opportunities	Prof. Shakti Kak
Anwarul Haq	Trade Agreements and the WTO: Evidence from Developing Countries	Prof. Shakti Kak
Megha Shree	Tribal Women, Migration & Domestic Work: A case study of Delhi.	Dr. Archana Prasad
Mohd. Iqbal	Tribal Identity and Hindutva Politics in Contemporary Orissa.	Dr. Archana Prasad
Raj Kishor Pandit	Public Healthcare System in India – A Study of Rural Healthcare Infrastructure	Prof. Shakti Kak
Ram Pratap Singh	Democratization of Indian Print Media and Coverage of Muslim and Dalit Issues	Dr. Arshad Alam Co-Supervisor- Dr. Harsh Dhobhal
Sana Khan	Education in a Muslim Locality: A Case Study of Batla House	Dr. Arshad Alam
Shruti Chandra	Women Reservation & Political Participation: A Case Study of Panchayats Raj in Karnal, District Haryana:	Dr. Archana Prasad
Sidharth Kumar	A Study of Dropouts among SC students in Elementary Education in India	Prof. Shakti Kak

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt/Centre/Faculty:

• "Empirical Issues in Social Sciences: An Interactive Session" lecture by . Prof. K.N. Murty of Hyderabad Central University, March 2, 2012

- "Development and Public Spiritedness" Seminar by Prof. Jean Dreze, Renowned Economists and Visiting Professor, April 26, 2012
- *"Sociology of Higher Education in 21s Century"* lecture by Prof. Satish Deshpande, Head, Department of Sociology and Dean, Faculty of Social Sciences, Delhi University 27th September, 2012
- *"Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences"* One Week Research Methodology Course October 15 19, 2012
- *"Indo-Pak Punjab to Punjab Cooperation: A Case of Opening"* lecture by Prof. Huma Fakhar, Chairperson, MAP Economic Forum, Pakistan 20th November, 2012.
- *"Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences"* One Week Research Methodology Course December 17 21, 2012
- *"Nehruvian Legacy and Contemporary Development in India"* Research Scholars Seminar, February 22, 2013
- *"Jawaharlal Nehru and India's Transition to Modernity"* Lecture by Prof. Salil Misra, Ambedkar University, Delhi, February 26, 2013
- "India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future" International Conference- March 5 6, 2013
- "Lessons from Past: Environment, Livelihood and State" Lecture by Satyawati College, Delhi University March, 12, 2013
- *"India Pakistan Trade: Changing Trends and New Dimensions"* Lecture by Dr. Vaqar Ahmed, Deputy Executive Director, Sustainable Development Policy Institute, Islamabad, Pakistan, April 13, 2013

#### Any other information

- The Centre is publishing a bi-annual journal "History and Sociology of South Asia" published by Sage Publications. Internationally known academicians are associated with the journal.
- The Centre has offered a course "Environment and Development: Critical Issues and Perspectives" under credit Transfer scheme of the University for M.A. II and IV Semester Students of other departments of Social Sciences and Humanities. Students from Department of Political Science and Department of History have opted the course.

#### FACULTY PROFILE DR. SHAHID AHMED (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

Ph.D. Ongoing	
Scholar's Name	Торіс
Mr. Sushil Kumar	Intra-Regional Trade Among South Asian Countries: A Critical Study
Ms. Anjali Tondon	Structural Change and Energy Use in Indian Economy: An Input-Output
	Analysis with Special Reference to India's International Trade
Ms. Yamini Gupta	Behavioural Finance And The Change of Investor's Behaviour During And
	After The Speculative Bubble 2008 [With Reference To Investors of Delhi"
Mr. Anayatullah Nayaji	The Composition and Direction of Foreign Direct Investment and Protection
	of Intellectual Property-Right - Evidence from South Asia and East Asia
	Countries
Mr. Imran Alam	India's Trade in Goods and Services with Gulf Cooperation Council (GCC)
	Countries: An Empirical Analysis

#### **Publications:**

Books

Title		Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
International Trade in	Bloomsbury	2012	New Delhi	Prof. Shahid	978-81-
Emerging Economies	Publishing India			Ashraf,	924302-6-3
	Pvt. Ltd.			Department	

# Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

		of	
		Economics,	
		JMI	

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Trade and Economic Growth Linkages – An Introduction	International Trade in Emerging Economies	Ι	2012	New Delhi	Prof. Shahid Ashraf, Dept. of Economics, JMI	978-81- 924302 -6-3
"Economic Benefits of India- ASEAN FTA: A Sectoral Analysis"	International Trade in Emerging Economies	Ι	2012	New Delhi		978-81- 924302 -6-3
"Harnessing Mutual Opportunities in Trade and FDI: India - Canada"	India-Canada Trade and FDI Bilateral Flows: Performance, Prospects and Pro- Active Strategies, (ed) Arti Nanavati & Sarah Ahmed,	Ι	2013	New Delhi		978-81- 8424- 818-0

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar conference/workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
"Trade Normalization between India & Pakistan:	South Asia Economic Summit (SAES-V)	Islamabad, Pakistan	September 11-13, 2012	
Prospects for South Asia"	Summit (SPILS-V)	1 unisun	11-13, 2012	
Performance of Regional Trading Agreement	"Rethinking the Global Economic Order" Dialogue	Eurasia Antalya Forum, Turkey	November 30, 2012	
"India's East Asian Economic Engagements: Does China Matters?"	"Empirical Issues in International Trade and Finance"	organized by Indian Institute of Foreign Trade, Kolkata	January 10- 11, 2013	
Foreign Direct Investment and Economic Growth in SAARC Countries	"India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future"	Organise by Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	March 5-6, 2013	Anayatull ah Nayaji
An Analysis of Sources of Growth in the Indian Economy	"India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future"	Organise by Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	March 5-6, 2013	Anjali Tandon
An Analysis of Trade, Growth and Poverty in South Asia: 1975-2011	"India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future"	Organise by Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	March 5-6, 2013	Sushil Kumar

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Lecture	Lecture on Empirical Issues in Social Sciences: An Interactive Session"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	March 2, 2012	
Seminar	Development and Public Spiritedness	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	April 26, 2012	
Special Lecture	"Sociology of Higher Education in 21 <sup>st</sup> Century"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	Sept. 27, 2012	
Training Programme	"Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	Oct. 15 - 19, 2012	
Special Lecture	"Indo-Pak – Punjab to Punjab Cooperation: A Case of Opening	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	Nov. 20, 2012	
Training Programme	"Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	Dec. 17- 21 , 2012	
International Conference	"India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	March 5-6, 2013	
Special Lecture	"India – Pakistan Trade: Changing Trends and New Dimensions"	Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI	April 13, 2013.	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

#### Programme attended

- "Sociology of Higher Education in 21s Century" lecture by Prof. Satish Deshpande, Head, Department of Sociology and Dean, Faculty of Social Sciences, Delhi University 27th September, 2012
- "Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences" One Week Research Methodology Course October 15 – 19, 2012
- "Indo-Pak Punjab to Punjab Cooperation: A Case of Opening" lecture by Prof. Huma Fakkar, Chairperson, MAP Economic Forum, Pakistan 20th November, 2012.
- "Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences" One Week Research Methodology Course December 17 – 21, 2012
- "India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future" International Conference- March 5 6, 2013
- "India Pakistan Trade: Changing Trends and New Dimensions" Lecture by Dr. Vaqar Ahmed, Deputy Executive Director, Sustainable Development Policy Institute, Islamabad, Pakistan, April 13, 2013

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- **"WTO Regime and India-I**" lecture in 4-week Orientation Programme organised by Academic Staff College, JMI on 19th April 2012.
- **"WTO Regime and India-II**" lecture in 4-week Orientation Programme organised by Academic Staff College, JMI on 19<sup>th</sup> April 2012.
- **"Macro Modelling I**" lecture in Refresher Course organised by Academic Staff College, JNU on 3<sup>rd</sup> September, 2012.

- "Macro Modelling II" lecture in Refresher Course organised by Academic Staff College, JNU on 3<sup>rd</sup> September, 2012..
- **"Financial Crisis at Global Level"** lecture in 4-week Orientation Programme organised by Academic Staff College, JMI on 8<sup>th</sup> November, 2012.
- "Hypothesis Testing and Inferential Statistics" lecture in "Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences" One Week Research Methodology Course October 15 – 19, 2012
- "ANOVA Analysis" lecture in "Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences" One Week Research Methodology Course October 15 – 19, 2012
- "ANOVA Analysis" lecture in "Applied Research Techniques using SPSS in Social Sciences" One Week Research Methodology Course December 17 – 21, 2012
- "Regionalism versus Multilateralism" in "International Conference on Contemporary Issues in Business" organised by Chitkara Business School, Chitkara University, Chandigarh 16 March, 2013
- "Valedictory Lecture on "Trade and Development" in "Sustainable and Broad-Based Development Trends and Challenges" organized by Department of Economics, University of Allahabad, 19-20 March 2013

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Life Member, Indian Econometric Society

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Director, Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI
- Managing Editor, "History and Sociology of South Asia" a bi-annual Journal of Centre.
- Member of Standing Committee to determine API Scores since May, 2012
- Member, Faculty Committee, Faculty of Social Science, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Member, Departmental Committee, Department of Economics, JMI
- Member, BOS of the Department of Economics, JMI
- Member, Advisor Committee, Academic Staff College, JMI
- Coordinator, Admissions, Social Sciences Group I 2012-13

#### Any other contribution

- Member, API Committee, Haryana Central University
- Member, International Summer School
- Member, PG Board of Studies, Department of Economics, MDU, Rohtak, Haryana
- Member, Faculty Committee, Faculty of Social Sciences, MDU, Rohtak, Haryana
- Member, Editorial Board, *"Trade and Development Review"* a Refereed Journal published by Jadhavpur University, Kolkata, WB

#### DR. SHAKTI KAK (PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. Awarded

wi. I iiii. Awalueu	
Name of Student	Topic
Amit Kumar	Small and Medium Enterprises in Post 1990s Era – Challenges and Opportunities
Anwarul Haq	Trade Agreements and the WTO: Evidence from Developing Countries
Raj Kishor Pandit	Public Healthcare System in India – A Study of Rural Healthcare Infrastructure
Sidharth Kumar	A Study of Dropouts among SC students in Elementary Education in India
Ehsan Alam	Land Reforms in India – A Case Study of Bihar.

Kashif Jameel	Nature of Internal Migration in India-Analysis of NSS and Census Data.
---------------	--

## Ph. D. on going

Scholar's Name	Topic
Balwant Singh Mehta	State Policies and Mobile Telephony - A Study of Mobile operation in India
Nisha	Nehruvian Legacy in Public Education: A Case Study of Uttar Pradesh.
Syed Yassen	Constraints on Universalization of School Education: A Study of Jammu and Kashmir
Megha Shree	"Women Migration, Informal Sector and their Vulnerabilities: A Case Study of Delhi"
Sana Khan	"Education among Muslims in Delhi – A Special Focus on Muslim Populated Areas"

# M. Phil. On going

Name of Student	Торіс
Farah Naz	NREGA: Impact on Tribal Poor
Jyoti Saini	Health and Development : A Study of Tuberculosis in Delhi since Independence
Utsav Jha	Role of Micro Credit in the Financial Inclusion of Rural Areas in Post Independent India
Md. Zulkar Nain	A Socio-Economic Analysis of Muslim Minorities in Bihar since 1990

#### Publications: Books

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Enslaved Innocence – Child Labour in South Asia (Co- edited)	published by Primus Books,	2012	New Delhi		978-93- 80607- 30-6

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/ Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
High Growth and Persistence of Child Labour in India in Enslaved Innocence – Child Labour in South Asia (co- edited)	published by Primus Books,		2012	New Delhi		
Introduction (coauthored) in Enslaved Innocence – Child Labour in South Asia	published by Primus Books,		2012	New Delhi		

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	workshop			authors
Moving towards	Consultation on 'Child Rights	India Habitat	Dec, 12,	
Child Protection	Research	Centre, New Delhi	2012	

Participated	National Consultative Meet for	NUEPA	Feb 11,	-
	Extension of RTE to Secondary		2013	
	Education, NUEPA			

#### **Programme attended**

• Chair a Session "Economic Growth and Sustainable Development in "India's Development Strategy: Past Present and Future" International Conference- March 5 – 6, 2013.

## **Consultancy provided**

• Consultation on Child Labour with the Ministry of Labour

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Central Advisory Board on Child Labour, Government of India.
- Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for Comparative Religion Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia.

#### Any other contribution

• Managing Editor, History and Sociology of South Asia, A Biannual peer reviewed journal of the Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, Published by Sage, New Delhi.

#### DR. VELAYUTHAM SARAVANAN (PROFESSOR)

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
	Enslaved Innocence:		2012	New Delhi		978-93-
Child Labour in	Child Labour in					80607-
Tamil Nadu:	South Asia					30-6.
Legal and Policy						
initiatives during						
the post-						
Independence						
period, 1947-2007'						
`Electronics	E-Waste		2013	New Delhi		Forthc
Waste and	Management and					oming
Environmental	Recycling in India:					
Consequences in	Issues and					
India: A Macro	Challenges					
perspective'						

#### Reviews

Title of book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
The Oxford Handbook of the Indian Economy	The Book Review	Vol.37(4)	
Forests and Ecological History of Assam, 1826-2000	Indian Economic and Social History Review	Forthcoming	

Participation	in semina	s/conference	workshops
rancipation	i ili sellilla	sounderences	y workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
<ol> <li>Chairperson for the session</li> <li>Chairperson for the two</li> </ol>	India's Development Strategy: Discourses on Past, Present and Future'	New Delhi	6th March, 2013	
sessions 3. Chairperson for the Session	Nehruvian Legacy and Contemporary Development in India'	New Delhi	22nd February, 2013	
	Environment-health Linkages: Emerging Issues and Policy Response'	New Delhi	17th March, 2012	

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- (2012) `Colonialism and Environment during Post Forest Act (1878-1947)' delivered at the 9th Refresher Course in Economics held at Academic Staff College. JMI, New Delhi, July 20.
- (2012) `Colonialism and Environment during Pre-Forest Act (1800-1878)' delivered at the 9th Refresher Course in Economics held at Academic Staff College. JMI, New Delhi, July 20.
- (2012) `Environmental History of India during the post- Independence period, 1947-2006' delivered at the Department of History, University of Pondicherry, Pondicherry, March 6.
- (2012) Colonialism and Environment in India during the post-Forest Act period, 1878-1947' delivered at the Department of History, University of Pondicherry, Pondicherry, March 5.
- (2012) `Colonialism and Environment in India during the pre-Forest Act period, 1800-1878' delivered at the Department of History, University of Pondicherry, Pondicherry, March 5.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member of the Advisory Committee for Post-Graduate studies, Department of Economics, Babasaheb Bhimrao Ambedkar University, Lucknow,

#### Any other contribution

- Refereed articles for the following journals
- Artha Vijnana (Gokhale Institute of Politics and Economics)
- Manpower Journal (Institute of Applied Manpower Research).
- The following Ph.d thesis evaluated
- (2012) 'Health and Nutritional Status of Children with special reference to ICDS in Tamil Nadu' by K.Muneeswari, Department of Economics, Guru Nanak College, University of Madras, Chennai.

#### DR. ARCHANA PRASAD (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### **Ongoing In House Research**

• Non funded research on 'Oral Histories of Tribal Struggles in the Nehruvian Period'. Current Fieldwork in Thane District in Maharashtra.

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс		
Shruti Chandra	Representation of Women in Panchayats: A Case Study of Karnal (Haryana)		
Megha Shree	Tribal Women, Migration and Domestic Work in Delhi		

Mohd. Iqbal	Tribal Identity and Politics of Hindutva in Odisha

# Ongoing Ph. D. Supervision

Scholar's Name	Торіс
Sujata Soy	Women, Labour and Technology in Coal Mines: A
	Study of the Impact on Local Economy of Korba
Nayantara Singh	Micro Finance and the Question of Women's
	Empowerment
Tulika	The Politics of Representation of Tribes in Indian
	Cinema
Jayraj, K.P	Gender and Negotiating Masculinities in
	Contemporary Kerala
Anindya Datta (Co Supervised with R.	Human Wildlife Conflict and Forestry in Colonial
Gopinath)	Bengal

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Adivasis' and the Trajectories of Political Mobilisation in Contemporary India	Meena Radhakrishna eds, <i>Adivasi</i> <i>Reader</i>		Forthcoming, Oxford University Press, 2013	Delhi		
Making Resistance: Autobiographies of Communist Led Agrarian Struggles, 1940-55	Savyasaach eds., Narratives: Negotiating Theory and Practice		Forthcoming, Routledge, 2013	Delhi		
Tribal Livelihood and Agrarian Crisis	Nandini Sundar eds., Scheduled Tribes and their India		Forthcoming Oxford University Press	Delhi		
Class, Community and Identity: Politics of the Adivasi in Contemporary India	Amiya Bagchi eds, Marxixm: Marx and Beyond		Submitted for Review and Publication			

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Class, Community, Tribal	National Seminar on	Women's Studies	23 March	
Women and the Stages of	Tribal Women in India	Research Centre,	2013	
Capitalist Development		Kolkata University		
Class, Identity and	International	Nelson Mandela	8-9	
Trajectories of Adivasi	Conference on 'South	Centre, Jamia	November	

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Politics in Contemporary	Asia: Dynamics of	Millia Islamia,	2012.	
History'	Conflict and Pathways	New Delhi,		
	of Peace',			
Communal Politics and	National Seminar on	Department of	19 October	
Conservative Identities:	Ethnic Troubles in	Politics and Civics,	2012	
Ethnic Troubles in Assam	Assam and North East	Mumbai		
in National Context		University		

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	workshop			authors
Organiser as Advisor	Student Seminar on Nehruvian Legacy	CJNS	22 March	
Subject Assoication	and Contemporary Development in India		2013	

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Writing Tribal Histories of India, Talk delivered at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, in History Refresher Course 16 May 2012
- Writing Environmental Histories of India, Talk Delivered at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, in History Refresher Course 17 May 2012
- 'Marxists and Subalterns: Writing the Histories of Nationalism', Extension Lecture at the Centre for European and Latin American Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, 17 November 2012.
- Ecology and the Tribal Question Talk Delivered at a Course on Addressing Exclusions, Approaching Gender, Centre for Women's Development Studies, 2 February 2013.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Indian Association of Womens Studies
- Indian Association of Women's Studies and Development
- Delhi Science Forum

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Political Science, JMI
- Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for European and Latin American Studies, JMI
- Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI
- Advisor, Subject Association < Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies, JMI

#### Any other contribution/Extension Activities

- Organiser of State Level Distribution of Artisanal I Cards for Home Based Workers, 26 September, 2012, for Outreach Programme at Faculty of Engineering Auditorium.
- Organisation of health insurance Check up and Camp for Home Based workers, Outreach Programme, 1 November 2012 at Jamia Community Centre
- Organisation of Outreach Programme Stall at Shilpa Kala Utsav, Aga Khan Hall, 5 November, 2012

# **CENTRE FOR MANAGEMENT STUDIES**

In order to respond to the ever increasing demand for full-time quality MBA program, University established a Centre for Management Studies. The course content, duration and methodology of the MBA (Full-time) Programme is based on latest UGC model curriculum for MBA. The other programmes conducted by the Centre are Ph.D., MBA (Executive) and MIB Programme.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## **OVERVIEW**

## **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D.	As per Vacancy	96	N/A	N/A	3	3
MBA (Full Time)	60+10	4618	N/A	N/A	22	70

## Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned Working		On Leave			
Teaching						
Professors	2	1	1			
Readers	4	4				
Lecturers	5	5				
	Non-teac	hing				
Group A						
Group B						
Group C	1	1				
Group D	3	3				

## Ph. Ds Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Ms. Shuchita Singh	Behavioural Finance and Investment Patterns-	Dr. Saif siddiqui
	An Empirical Studies of Investors in Delhi	-
Mr. Ashwani	Working and performance of Technical	Prof. Furqan Qamar and Prof. R.
Aggarwal	Training Institutions in India- A Study of	K. Suri
	Governance Systems and Process of Industrial	
	Training Institute (IT IS)	
Ms. Monica	An Analytical Study of Micro Insurance and	Dr. Amirul Hasan Ansari
Sharma	Credit Services in India- The Role of MFIs and	
	NGOs.	

## **Training & Placement of Students**

• 97% Final Placement & 100% Summer Training Placement

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

•National Seminar organized on the topic "Emerging Paradigms in marketing" on 10<sup>th</sup> October 2012

## Student Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Number of students	Level of students	University/Institution visited		Duration	Outcome
4	PG	University of Science, Germany	Ppplied Erfurt,	2 Weeks	

#### DR. M. AMIN USTA (PROFESSOR)

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Participated	"Towards Sustainable growth: The	AIMA, ISI	27 May, 2012
	way forward"	auditorium, Lodhi	
		road, New Delhi	
Participated	AIMA's 39th Management	Hotel Le Meridien,	28-29 September,
_	Convention (NMC-2011)	New Delhi.	2012,
	"Inclusive growth: A challenging		
	Opportunity"		
Participated	"Services Trade in Selected sectors"	Indian Institute of	January 18-19,
		Foreign Trade, New	2013
		Delhi	
Participated	'National Management Day'	Hotel Le Meridien,	February 20, 2013
		New Delhi	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date		
presentation/paper	workshop				
•National Seminar organized on the topic "Emerging Paradigms in marketing" on 10 <sup>th</sup> October 2012					

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered lecture on "Emerging Trends in Marketing" to students of MBA and PGDBM programmes at New Delhi Institute of Engineering and Technology (NIET), Greater Noida on 7 April, 2012.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Inspection Committee for self financing institutions, constituted by Department of training & Technical Education, Government of NCR of Delhi.
- Member, selection committee, Assam Central university-, Silchar, Assam.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of management and commerce, Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad.
- Member, Expert Committee, for designing programme structure for Post Graduate Diploma in International Business Management (PGDIBM), IGNOU, Maidan Garhi, New Delhi.
- Member, Advisory Board, GL Bajaj Institute of Management and Research, Greater Noida (UP).
- Member, selection committee, New Delhi Institute of Engineering and Technology (NIET), Greater Noida.

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member Executive Council, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member Board of Studies, Central Library, JMI.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Tourism, Hotel, Hospitality and Heritage Studies, JMI.
- Chairman, Committee of Studies, Centre foe Management Studies, JMI.
- Convener and Member, Board of Management, Centre for Management Studies, JMI.
- Member, Board of Management, Centre for Early Childhood Development and Research, (CECDR), JMI.
- Member, Committee constituted to consider cases covered under 'Modified Assured Career Progression Scheme (MACPS), JMI.

## DR. SAIYED WAJID ALI (PROFESSOR)

## Honours/Award received

• Doctor of Philosophy (Ph.D.) in Management

#### Publications: Books

DOOKS					
Title	Publisher	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
		publication	publication	(if any)	
Emerging Paradigms	Wisdom	2012	New Delhi	Dr. Rahela	0019-5286
in Marketing	Publications			Farooqi	

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Entrepreneurial Motives of Indian Entrepreneurs: An Empirical Study	The Indian Journal of Industrial Relations	Vol. 48 No.1	Shri Ram Centre for Industrial Relations, Human Resources, Economic & Social Development (SRCIRHR), New Delhi	2012	Dr. Ravindra Jain	0019-5286
Entrepreneurial and Intrapreneurial Orientation in Indian Enterprises: An Empirical Study	South Asian Journal of Management	Vol.19 No.3	Association of Management Development Institutions in South Asia (AMDISA), Hyderabad	2012	Dr. Ravindra Jain	0971-5428
Study of External and Internal Dimensions of Marketing Orientation of Indian Managers	Emerging Paradigms in marketing	Edited Book	Wisdom Publications, New Delhi	2012		978-93- 81505-42-7
Customer Orientation and Learning Orientation among Intrapreneurs in Indian Service Providing Organization	Proceedings of Tenth Biennial Conference on Entrepreneurs hip	Edited Book Volume II	Entrepreneur ship Development Institute of India, Ahmedabad	2013	Dr. Ravindra Jain	978-93- 80574-48-6
Self-Efficacy Beliefs, Marketing	Journal of Entrepreneurs	Vol.22 No.1	Sage Publications	2013	Dr. Ravindra	0971-3557

## Annual Report - 2012-13

Orientation and	hip		Jain	
Attitude	_			
Orientation of				
Indian				
Entrepreneurs				

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Study of External and	Emerging Paradigms in marketing	Centre for	10th October
Internal Dimensions of		Management Studies,	2012
Marketing Orientation of		Jamia Millia Islamia,	
Indian Managers		New Delhi	
An Attitudinal Survey of	Seventh International Conference	Prestige Institute of	30-31
Entrepreneurs and	on Mapping Business Excellence	Management and	January 2012
Intrapreneurs of Selected	Through Vision, Values and	Research, Indore	
Service Providing	Vibrant Practices		
Enterprises			
Customer Orientation	Tenth Biennial International	Entrepreneurship	22 February
and Learning Orientation	Conference on Entrepreneurship	Development	2012
among Intrapreneurs in		Institute of India	
Indian Service Providing		(EDI) Ahmedabad	
Organization			
Understanding Needs of	Innovation and Entrepreneurship:	Centre for	20 February
First Generation	An Indian Experience	Management Studies,	2012
Entrepreneurs in NCR		Jamia Millia Islamia,	
Region: A Study of Select		New Delhi	
Dimensions			

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Emerging Paradigms in	Centre for Management Studies, Jamia	10th October 2012
marketing	Millia Islamia, New Delhi	

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lectures delivered to MBA III semester students on Product and Brand Management
- Lectures delivered to MBA I semester students on Quantitative Methods
- Lectures delivered to MBA (Evening) III year students on Service Marketing
- Lectures delivered to MBA (Evening) I semester students on Quantitative Methods
- Lectures delivered to MIB I semester students on Statistical Analysis
- Lectures delivered to MIB III semester students on Operations Research

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Coordinator for MBA (Evening) Programme of Centre for Management Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi

## Any other contribution

• Very Important Confidential Work of the University

#### DR. RAHELA FAROOQI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### Personal Details:

Designation	Highest Qualification	The university where you took the highest qualification from when you joined JMI	State of India where you were born	Language s known	Sex M/F	Category: General, SC, ST OBC, PH
Associate Professor	Phd	Aligarh Muslim University	UP	English, Urdu &	F	General
110103501		Oniversity		Hindi		

## Research projects you initiated, continuing or completed in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

Sponsor	Year of	Status	Major or	Topic
	starting		minor project	
UGC	2011	Will be submitting in July 2013	Major	A study of need and effectiveness of training programmes conducted by UGC conducted by the Academic Staff Colleges for University Teachers in the states of Delhi, Haryana, Punjab, H.P., U.P.

## Details of Books Published in 2011-2012. (Add more rows if necessary)

Title	Publisher	Place	Year	Pages
Emerging Paradigms in Marketing	Wisdom Publications	New Delhi. ISBN: 978- 93-81505-42-7	2012	387

## Details of Research Papers Published in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

Title of Article	Journal	Volume & Number (a)	Year	Pages
Conceptualisation and Measurement of Service Quality Dimensions in Business Markets: A Case of Indian IT Industry	The IUP Journal of Management Research	Vol. XII No. 1 ISSN 0972-5342	Jan 2013	-33-61
Loyalty Programs- A Comparative Study of Attitude and Behaviour of Members and Non- members"	Asia-Pacific Marketing Review	Volume: 1, ISSN: 2277- 2057	Jan-June 2012	107-112
An Empirical Evaluation of Indian Bank Customer Perceptions of the Impact of Technology on Service Delivery in Banking Sector"	Emerging Paradigms in Management	ISBN: 978-93-81505-42-7	Oct. 2012	27-42.
A study of Distributors' Perception of the Ethical Sales Practices by FMCG Companies in NCR"	Emerging Paradigms in Management	ISBN: 978-93-81505-42-7	Oct 2012	271-281

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

An Empirical	Emerging Paradigms in	ISBN: 978-93-81505-42-7	Oct 2012	43-57
Evaluation of Indian	Management			
Bank Customer	_			
Perceptions of the				
Impact of Technology				
on Service Delivery in				
Banking Sector"				

# Seminars, Conferences, Workshops Training programmes (not Orientation / Refresher courses) you attended in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

National or	Programme &	Place	Date	Organiser	Nature of	Title of
International	Title				participation	paper
Workshop	Advances in	India	24-26 <sup>th</sup>	AIIMA,	Attended	
	Research	International	May	New	worshop	
	Methods	Centre, New	2012	Delhi		
		Delhi	101		<b>D</b> 1	
National	Emerging Boardiams in	CMS, JMI	10 <sup>th</sup> Oct	CMS, JMI	Presented	An Empirical
	Paardigms in Marketing		2012		paper	Empirical Evaluation
	Warkening		2012			of Indian
						Bank
						Customer
						Perceptions
						of the
						Impact of
						Technology
						on Service
						Delivery in Banking
						Sector
National	Emerging	CMS, JMI	10 <sup>th</sup>	CMS, JMI	Presented	An
ivational	Paardigms in	Civio, jivii	Oct	Civio, jivii	paper	Empirical
	Marketing		2012		<b>I</b> · <b>I</b> ·	Evaluation
	U U					of Indian
						Bank
						Customer
						Perceptions
						of the
						Impact of
						Technology on Service
						Delivery in
						Banking
						Sector"
National	Innovation &	CMS, JMI	20 Feb	CMS, JMI	Chaired	
	Entreprenuershi	-	2013	-	Session	
	p-an Indian					
	experience					

#### Date National or Title Place Sponsor Number of International Participants National Emerging CMS, JMI 10th Oct \_ 50 paradigms in 2012 Marketing

# Seminars, Conferences and Workshops you organised in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

#### Talks, Lectures you gave in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

Nature of the programme	Title of the talk	Place	Date	Organiser
Refresher in Commerce &	Case Study Method of Teaching	ASC, JMI	22nd Sept,	UGC
Management			202	
Orientation	Effective Written	ASC, JMI	Dec 2012	UGC
	Communication Skills			
Orientation	Motivation and Morale	ASC JMI	Jan 2013	UGC

# Executive memberships you had in Academic, Government and Non Government Organisations in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)

Position	Organisation	Place			
Life Member	Zakir Hussain Memorial Society	Jamia Nagar, New Delhi			
Your contribution to the corporate life of the university in 2011-2012 (Add more rows if necessary)					
Position	Committee, Body				
Placement Coordinator, CMS					

## DR. SAIF SIDDIQUI (PROFESSOR)

#### Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Monica Sharma	An Analytical Study of Micro Insurance and Credit Services in India -The Role of MFIs AND NGOs
2. Shuchita Singh	Behavioural Finance and Investment Patterns-An Empirical Study of Investors in Delhi

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISSN No.
A Study of	Prabandhan	3 (2): 20-23	CMD,	2012		2229-
E-learning			Modinagar			5267
Techniques			_			
in Security						
Market						
Education						
Privatizatio	Management	12 (1): 37-50	JIM,	2012		0972-
n of Life	Dynamics		Lucknow			5067
Insurance						
in India-						
Successful						
or Not?						
SKS	Management	1(2):88-94.		2012		2231-
Microfinan	Page					220X

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

ce: a case			
study			

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Volatility in Indian Stock Market- an application of GARCH model, ,	6 <sup>th</sup> International Conference on Innovative Ways of Managing Business in Post Globalised Era,	Bharati Vidyapeeth University ,New Delhi, India.	February 2-3, 2013

## **Programme attended**

- Faculty Development Programme on Financial Econometrics
- Organized by Bharati Vidyapeeth University, New Delhi, October 13-14, 2012

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Indian Commerce Association

# **CENTRE FOR PHYSIOTHERAPY & REHABILITATION SCIENCE**

Jamia Millia Islamia(JMI) has taken a lead in establishing a Centre, devoted to Physiotherapy and Rehabilitation Sciences, which is first of its kind in a Central University. The Centre endeavors to prepare highly skilled professionals and efficient Physiotherapists with thorough knowledge of theoretical and practical aspects of the physiotherapy, in the light of recent developments in health care and bio-medical Sciences to promote and carry out research in the thrust areas of Physiotherapy & Rehabilitation Sciences

### **OVERVIEW**

Courses offered: Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment				
			SC	ST	Women	Total	
Ph. D. (Physiotherapy and Allied Disciplines)	02	16	NIL	NIL	NIL	02	
Masters in Physiotherapy	11	135	NIL	NIL	06	11	
Bachelors in Physiotherapy	40	539	NIL	NIL	24	34	

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave				
	Teaching						
Professors	02	01	NIL				
Readers	00	NIL	NIL				
Lecturers	05	4	NIL				
Non-teaching							
Group A	NIL	NIL	NIL				
Group B	NIL	NIL	NIL				

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

Group C	03	03	NIL
Group D	01	01	NIL

### Ph. Ds Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Mohd. Athar	Studies on the effect of the DNA minor groove binding ligand on mitochomdria structure function in irradiated mammalian cells	Prof. M Ejaz Hussain

### Training & Faculty Development Programmes :

### Following Workshops/ Seymposium ware organised by the Centre during 2012-13 :

- One day Workshop on **"spinal stabilization"** conducted by Dr.Prakash Shroff, Mumbai on22August, 2012
- One day Workshop on "**Dry needling and its application in pain management**" conducted by Dr.Prakash Shroff, Mumbai on22August, 2012
- Workshop on **"Latest trends in Physiotherapy"** workshop Coordinator :**Hans-Joerg Groeber**, Zimmer Medizin System, Germany, SEPTEMBER **13**, **2012**
- 2-day workshop on "Research Methodology & Biostatistics for physiotherapy researchers", 2-3 November, 2012
- One day workshop **"Kinanthropometry a new horizon in Sports Physiotherapy**", Coordinator : **Dr.Shayamal Koley**, Guru Nanak Dev University, Amritsar, on **29.9.2012**
- National symposium on "Neurological disorder and Neurorehabiliation" on 21-03-2013

### Training & Placement of Students :

### BPT (F) and MPT students were on clinical and internship training in following Hospital during 2012-13.

- 1. St.Stephen's Hospital, New Delhi
- 2 .Charak Palika Hospital, New Delhi
- 3. Guru Harkishan Hospital, New Delhi
- 4. Batra Hospita, New Delhi
- 5. Child Development Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia
- 6. Cheshire Home, New Delhi
- 7.Bara Hindu rao Hospital,New Delhi
- 8.Pt.Madan Mohan Malviya Hospital,New Delhi

9.Fortis-Escorts Hospital,New Delhi

10.Delhi Society for Welfare of Special Children, Okhla Centre, New Delhi

11.Northern-Railway,Central Hospital, New Delhi

13.Sports Injury Centre, Safdarjung Hospital, New Delhi

13. Physiotherapy Clinic, CPRS, JMI.

### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Centre

- Centre Organized a study tour to Goa/Panaji and students visited National Institute of Oceonogaraphy/Goa University besides visiting various beaches .
- Physio-Fest
- Physio-Meet
- The students of the centre particularly MPT students were posted as Sports Physio. For injury management in annual sports meet of JMI in various events such as cricket, football, volley ball and athletics.

### Any other information

Major Research Project

- The centre is running a physiotherapy clinic which provides physiotherapy services to students, staff and dependents of staff of JMI.
- Provided physiotherapy services to players of national football tournament.

### FACULTY PROFILE DR. M. EJAZ HUSSAIN (PROFESSOR)

Topic	Co-Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Therapeutics and prophylactic potential of herbal drug in protection from chronic heart failure	Prof.M.Ejaz Hussain/ Prof.M.Fahim	25 Lakh	CCRUM	2009	3 +1 y ears	ongoing
Effect of interferential therapy and temperature manipulation on sleep parameters in human subjects	Prof.M.Ejaz Hussain	7.71 Lakh	UGC	2010	3	ongoing
Integrated Master of Physiotherapy and Ph.D Programme in Sport Physiotherapy	Prof.M.Ejaz Hussain (Coordinator- Innovative prog.)	25 Lakh	UGC	2010	5	ongoing

# Research guidance: MPT Research Project :

Student's name	Guide	Topic
Kamakshi Dhaliwal	Prof. M Ejaz Hussain	"Can" Exercise Positions : Reliability of establishment
		of one repetition maximum of supraspinatus and related
		musculature
Yogesh Kumar	Prof. M Ejaz Hussain	"Effect of plyometric and core stability training of
-	-	running performance in distance runners"

# Ph. D. Awarded/Submitted

Scholar's Name	Торіс			
Mohd. Athar	Studies on the effect of the DNA minor groove binding ligand on mitochomdria			
	structure function in irradiated mammalian cells (Awarded)			
Kapil Dev	Immunohistochemical and molecular study of Apoptotic regulators (Bcl-2,Bax)			
	and Her-2/neu oncogene in breast cancer (Submitted)			
Unaise A.	Exercise interventions in the management of type-2 Diebetes in Indian			
	population (Submitted)			

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISSN No.
Terminalia arjuna	Cardiovas.	http://www.ncbi.		Farah,K,	1530-
improves cardiovascular	Toxicol	nlm.nih.gov/pub	2012	Parveen,	7905

autonomic neuropathy in Streptozotocin-induced diebetic Rats	(Springer)	med?term=Termi nalia%20arjuna%2 0Improves%20Car diovascular%20A utonomic%20Neu ropathy%20in%20 Streptozotocin- Induced%20Diabe tic%20Rats [Epub DOI10.1007/s1201 2-9187.6]		A,Singh, Fahim,M	
Reliability of 1-Repetition Maximum Estimation for Upper and Lower Body Muscular Strength Measurement in Untrained Middle Aged Type 2 Diabetic Patients	Asian Jour. Sports Med.	Vol.3	2012	Unaise,AH, Rangra,R, Shareef, MY,	
Sleep quality Improvement and exercise : a review	Intnl. jour. Scie. & res. Pub.	Vol. 2:8	2012	Zubia ,V	
Resistance training leads to clinically meaningful improvements in control of glycaemia and muscular strength in untrained middle aged patients with type 2 diabetes mellitus.	N.Am.J Med.sc.	<b>Vol.</b> 4:8	2012	Unaise A, Dilshad M, Shahid R, Shareef,MY	
Sleep-immune system interaction: advantages and challenges of human sleep loss model	Frontiers of. Neurobiology	10.3389/fneur.201 2.00002	2012	Md Dilshad Manzar	
Humidity and sleep: a rev Humidity and sleep: a review on thermal aspect	Biological Rhythm Research	43 :4	2012	Md. Dilshad Manzar, Mani Sethi	
A correlation between core stability and athletic performance	Physiotherap y and Occupational Therapy Journal	Accepted (in press)	Red flower publications	Daljeet , m hussain	ISSN : 0974- 5777

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
	"National Symposium in	JMI/CPRS	March 22, 2013
	Neurosciences and		
	Neurorehabilitation"		

# Programme attended

- Chaired two sessions during two days "Symposium on Neurophysiotherapy workshop" organised at Medanta Medicity hospital, Gurgaon, November 22-23,2012
- Attended International seminar on "Rehabilitation, health and wellness" organised by Manav Rachna intn University, on 14<sup>th</sup> march 2012.

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Sleep : Boon /Bane lecture given at academic staff college, JMI during Refresher course in December 2012

# Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member, SPARSH committee, JMI
- Member , Grievance committee, JMI
- Member, Advisory committe, Ansari Health centre, JMI
- Officiating Registrar, JMI Feb.19-24,2013

### DR. ZUBIA VEQAR (PT) (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### Research guidance: MPT Research Project :

Student's name	Guide	Topic
Deepika Singla	Dr. Zubia Veqar (PT)	"A Comparison of cervicothoracic and shoulder posture
		between healthy collegiate basketball players and
		students"

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
A comparison of shoulder and thoracic posture between healthy collegiate basketball players and students	Proc. Intern. forum of Physical education and sports science on	-	Dept. physical education, Panjab Univ.,	20-22 October 2012	Deepika singla	978-81- 925348-0-0
Effects of Vibration on delayed onset muscle soreness in non-dominant elbow flexor muscles.	Proc. Intern. forum of Physical education and sports science		Chandigar h Dept. physical education, Panjab Univ.,	20-22 October 2012	Junaid Jameel, Sohrab Khan, Nishat Quddus	978-81- 925348-0-
Sleep quality improvement and exercise	Internl. Jour. Sci. and research pub.	Vol. 2 : 8		2012.	Ejaz Hussain	ISSN 2250-3153

### Annual Report – 2012-13

Effect of Vibration in	journal of	Vol: 1, 2	2012.	Zubia	ISSN
Prevention of	Physiotherap			Veqar,	2226-
Delayed Onset	y and sports			Shagufta	9541/
Muscle Soreness: A	medicine			Imtiyaz	ISSN
Recent Update.				-	2304-6058
_					(Online)
The perspectives for		Vol-6,	December		ISSN 0973
including Palliative		issue10	2012		-709X
care in Indian					
undergraduate					
Physiotherapy					
curriculum					

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference / workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Presented a paper Pysiotherapy in palliative care-A lacunae in physiotherapy education in India"	UGC sponsored seminar on Methodology of physiotherapy education- issues and challenges	Physiotherapy department , Panjabi university, Patiala	24-25 March 2012.
Presented a poster "A comparison of shoulder and thoracic posture between healthy collegiate basketball players and students".	International forum of Physical education and sports science	Department of physical education, Panjab University, Chandigarh on 20-22 October 2012	20-22 October 2012
Presented a paper "Effects of Vibration on delayed onset muscle soreness in non-dominant elbow flexor muscles"	international forum of Physical education and sports science	Department of physical education, Panjab University, Chandigarh	20-22 October 2012

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Research methodology and biostatistics for physiotherapy researcher.	CPRS, JMI, N Delhi	2-3 november 2012.
physiotherapy researcher.		

### **Programme attended**

- Attended the International seminar on "Rehabilitation, health and wellness" organised by Manav Rachna international university, faculty of allied sciences, held on 14<sup>th</sup> march 2012 at MRIU campus
- Attended the workshop on 'Spinal stabilisation' on 29 April 2012 at CPRS, JMI, NDelhi
- Attended the workshop on 'Latest trends in physiotherapy: Workshop' organised by Centre for physiotherapy and rehabilitation sciences jamia millia islamia, New Delhi on 13 September 2012.
- Attended the physio CME on Problems in Knee Rehabilitation organized by Sitaram Bhartiya institute of science and research on 6 October 2012
- Attended and Completed the first 3 week winter refresher programme organized by the academic staff college, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi from 11 december 2012 to 1 January 2013.

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• "Physiotherapeutic intervention for the arthritic knee -a literature review" at the physio CME on Problems in Knee Rehabilitation organized by Sitaram Bhartiya institute of science and research on 6 October 2012.

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Indian association of physiotherapist- 21440L (life member)

### DR. JAMAL ALI MOIZ (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### Research guidance: MPT Research Project :

Student's name	Guide	Topic
Rashi Bhat	Dr. Jamal Ali Moiz	"Comparison of Dynamic Balance in Collegiate Field
		Hockey and Football player using Star Excursion Balance
		Test"

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/ Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publicati on	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Effect of Endotracheal Suctioning on Dynamic Lung Compliance after Manual Hyperinflation in Mitral Valve Replacement Surgery Patients.	Congenit al Cardiolo gy Today	10(4)	Congenital cardiology tody, 16 cove rd,,ste.200, Westerly, RI 02891 USA	2012	Nizamuddin, Ahmed F, Geelani M A, <i>Moiz J A</i>	ISSN: 1544- 7787(print); 1544-0499 (online)
comparative study on the effects of incentive spirometry and deep breathing exercise on pulmonary functions after uncomplicated coronary artery bypass grafting surgery	Indian Journal of - Physioth erapy & Occupati onal Therapy	6(2)	Indian Journal of - Physiother apy & Occupation al Therapy. New Delhi	2012	TP Mueenudden , <i>Moiz JA</i> , Gupta V.P, A	ISSN: 0973- 5666. Online ISSN: 0973- 5674
Analysis of functional capacity following coronary artery bypass grafting surgery: a longitudinal study,	Indian Journal of Physioth erapy and Occupati onal Therapy	;6(3)139- 143	Indian Journal of - Physiother apy & Occupation al Therapy. New Delhi	2012	Katyal R, <i>Moiz JA,</i> Jayaprakash J	ISSN: 0973- 5666. Online ISSN: 0973- 5674
Effect of supervised versus home based		6(4) 59-64	Indian Journal of - Physiother	2012	Sagar N, Bangi NA,	ISSN: 0973- 5666.

# Annual Report - 2012-13

# Jamia Millia Islamia

Phase II cardiac rehabilitation program on exercise capacity and quality of life in post CABG patients	apy & Occupation al Therapy. New Delhi	Moiz JA.	Online ISSN: 0973- 5674
---	---	----------	-------------------------------

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Indian association of physiotherapists (IAP)
- American lung association

### Research guidance: MPT Research Project :

Student's name	Guide	Topic
Daljeet	Dr.Saurabh Sharma	"A Correlation Between core stability and athletic
		performance: An electromyographic study"

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Effect of Retro- Treadmill Ambulation Training in Patellofemoral Pain Patients	Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy Journal	Volume 5 Number 2, April - June 2012	Red flower publications	April - June 2012	Kedia S	ISSN : 0974- 5777
Core stability – an overview	Elixir international journals	53 (2012) 11914- 11917 (decembe r)	Elixir	December 2012	NA	ISSN 2229 - 712X.
A correlation between core stability and athletic performance	Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy Journal	Accepted (in press)	Red flower publications	In press	Daljeet , m hussain	ISSN : 0974- 5777

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

rkshop		
tional symposium on neurological	Jmi	
ti	1	onal symposium on neurological Jmi

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

• indian association of physiotherapist

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### DR. MAJUMI MOHAMAD NOOHU (PT) (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### **Research guidance:** MPT Research Project :

Student's name	Guide	Topic
Geeta Sharma	Dr. Majumi M Noohu	"Effect of Ice Massage on the Weight Discrimination Ability and Lower Extremity Functional Performance in Collegiate Footballers"

<b>Research Articles</b>						
Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Effects of Task Related Training and Hand Dominance on Upper Limb Motor Function in Subjects with Stroke	Iranian Rehabilitation Journal	9(14)	2011	Tehran,Iran	Azam Khan, Fuzail Ahmad, Jamal Ali Moiz	ISSN: 1735- 3602 E-ISSN: 1735- 3610
A comapritive study between elders with and without Knee osteoarthritis on Quadriceps Strenght,Proprioceptive Acuity and Balance.	Physiotherap y and Occupational Therapy Journal	5(3)	2012	New Delhi, India	Monika Sultan	ISSN 0974 - 5777
Effect of Concurrent Task on Gait parameters and Gait Stability in Elderly Adults.	Indian Journal of Gerontology- a quarterly journal devoted to research on ageing	27(1)	2013	Jaipur,India	Deepti Parashar, Unaise A	ISSN 0971- 4189

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

• Mobilization of Nervous System, JMI.New Delhi

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

• Natioanl Symposium on Neurological Disorders and Neurorehabiliation (Convenor)

### **Programme attended**

- Latest Trends in Physiotherapy:Workshop,JMI,New Delhi.
- Neuro Physical Therapy Workshop 2012, organized by Medanta Institute of Neurosciencs, Gurgaon.
- An insight into recent advances in spinal cord injury management, BCIMS, New Delhi.
- Insight into Reserch Methods and Biostatistics-Researcher's Perspective organized by ISIC IRS,New Delhi.

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Assessment of spinal cord injury in An insight into recent advances in spinal cord injury management, BCIMS, New Delhi.

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### **Consultancy provided**

- Physiotherapy Clinic, CPRS, JMI
- National Initiative for Allied Health Services

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Life member Indian association of physiotherapists
- Delhi council for Physiotherapy & Occupational therapy
- International Spinal Cord Society, Indian Chapter
- Member committee of the studies CPRS
- In-charge Physiotherapy clinic
- CPRS,Subject Association Advisor

### Contribution to corporate life of university

# CENTRE FOR THE STUDY OF COMPARATIVE RELIGIONS

**Introduction:** This is one of the very few Centres in India offering specialized courses of study in the major religious traditions of the world. In our courses, we try to include an innovative and inter-disciplinary thrust. Our faculty comes from various academic disciplines such as sociology, history etc. We also offer basic language courses in Sanskrit & Arabic.

### **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment		ıt
			Boys	Girls	Total
Ph. D.	Varies	4	0	2	2
M. Phil.	20	41	3	9	12
M. A. (Comp. Religion)	30	329	4	2	6

### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Te	aching	
Professors	1	1	None
Readers	1	1	None
Lecturers	2	1	1
	Non	-teaching	
Group A			
Group B			
Group C	1	1	None
Group D	1	1	None

### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt/Centre/Faculty:

- Four persons attended SPSS Programme organized by Centre for Jawaharlal Nehru Studies.
- Three students attended training in Academic Staff College.
- An International Conference was organized by this Centre on 14 & 15 March 2013 at India-Arab Cultural Centre, Conference Hall, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025.

### DR. I.H. AZAD FARUQI PROFESSOR

# **Publications:**

Books

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Duniya- ke-Baray	(Second Edition)	2012	New Delhi		
Mazhab					

# Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
	Seminar/conference/workshop			
Religious Identity	Religious Identity		15-17 March	
Complexities and			2013	
Prospects-Indian Muslims				
2013				

# **Programme Attended**

- Seminar on 'Religion Identity held by Centre for the Study of Comparative Religions and Civilizations, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi 25.
- "Observations and suggestions for Inter-Religious Dialogue" to a meeting of the Core-Committee of "Samwad', 5th April, 2013.
- Comparative Religion: Retrospect and Prospects, 1-2 February 2012.

### DR. SAMEENA HASAN SIDDIQUI ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Sufism and the dynamics of pluralism	Mysticism and Spirituality in Islam and Indian religions	Al-Mustafa International University Islamic Centre, in New Delhi.	11 <sup>th</sup> -12 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	authors
Aesthetics of space: Delhi and the sufi view	Arts in a and aesthetics 190lobalizing world	Association of Social Anthropologists of the UK and Commonwealth Jawaharlal Nehru University, New Delhi	6 <sup>th</sup> April 2012	
DIVERSITY OF SUFI IMAGES AND COLLECTIVE IDENTITIES IN	Conference on Islamic Thought III Theme: Islamic Perspectives of Intra- Muslim Discourse	Department of 'Aqidah and Islamic Thought Academy of Islamic Studies, University of	26-27 September 2012	

### Annual Report – 2012-13

		Malaua	
PUNJAB FROM		Malaya	
ISLAMIC			
PERSPECTIVE			
'URBAN	First ASC -JNU Alumni	UGC -ACADEMIC	12 to 16
MORPHOLOGY-	National Conference	STAFF COLLEGE	Nov. 2012
DELHI'S MUSLIM		Jawaharlal Nehru	
COLONIAL		University	
CONTOURS'		JNU New Campus	
Religion, Region	Identity and Otherness	Council for	6-7 Jan.2013
and Identities:		Research in Values	
Experiments in		and Philosophy,	
Punjab		U.S.A held in	
,		Punjab University,	
		Chandigarh	
State and Wilayat:	Sufism in Contemporary India:	Dr. K. R. Narayanan	13-14
A sufi legacy.	An Inclusive Framework.	Centre for Dalit and	March,
		Minorities Studies,	2013.
		Jamia Millia Islamia	
Tasawwuf and the	The Making of Religious	Centre for the Study	14-15
Interplay of	Identities: Historical and	of Comparative	March, 2013
Identities: An	Contemporary Themes	Religions and	
Overview		Civilizations, Jamia	
		Millia Islamia	

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
	Seminar/conference/workshop			authors
Religion and Modernity	Dr. Farhat Nasreen	Department	5	
		of History,	Sept.2012	
		J.M.I		
Mainstreaming Esoteric	Xenia Zeiler	University of	4 March,	
Religious Traditions in		Bremen,	2013	
Contemporary India.		Germany		
The Making of Religious	The Making of Religious	Centre for	14-15	
Identities: Historical and	Identities: Historical and	the Study of	March,	
Contemporary Themes	Contemporary Themes	Comparative	2013	
		Religions		
		and		
		Civilizations,		
		Jamia Millia		
		Islamia		

# Programme attended

- Sumer Chand's Valmiki Ramayan (Hindi translation from Persian in 1715 CE), Nehru Memorial Museum, Teen Murti House, New Delhi.
- International Seminar, 'Pakistan's Governance Challenges' PSP, JMI,21 -22 March 2013

# Lecture/Talk delivered

See Seminars

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Served as Officiating Director of CSCRC, J.M.I
- Asstt. Superintendent of Exams; Convener of NAAC Committee, and M. Phil. Entrance Exam, Member Reception Committee Special Convocation April, 2012 and 22 Nov.2012;In-charge Admissions 2012-13 and Annual Convocation, Sept.2012;Co-ordinator International Seminar, CSCRC 2013;

### Any other contribution

- Attended 2<sup>nd</sup> Professional Development UGC program for Senior faculty.2012 ASC JMI
- External Examiner M. Phil. Thesis, Department of History, University of Delhi, 2012.

# DR. AHMAD SOHAIB (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# Research Guidance:

IVI. I	nii. Awarded			
Scholar's Name		Торіс		
1.	Gaurav Dixit:	Nath Sampradaay Aur Lok Sanskriti Ka Nirman: Madhyakalin Kumaon Ke Vishesh		
		Sandarbh Mein (2012)		
2.	Bharat	Baudh Dharma Mein Ahimsa Ka Darshana: Siddhanta Evam Vyavhara <b>(2012)</b>		
	Kumar			
	Bhartee			

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & Place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
"Tolerance in Early Buddhism: Ideation, <i>Praxis</i> and Faultlines."	Asian Perspectives on the World's Religions After September 11	N/A	Praeger: Santa Barbara: Califorinia	February 2013,	Arvind Sharma & Madhu Khanna (editors)	978-0- 313- 37896-6

# CENTRE FOR THEORETICAL PHYSICS

The Centre for Theoretical Physics is a vibrant research centre of Jamia, established in the year 2006. It has grown into a leading centre for research in the country, and is the only centre in Delhi which is solely dedicated to research in theoretical physics. A significant number of national and international scientists visit the centre each year, participating in workshops, seminars, training courses, and a range of other scientific activities. The Centre has six permanent faculty members, one UGC professor, one M.A. Ansari Chair professor and 15 Ph.D. students.

# FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

### **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			Boys	Girls	Total	
Ph. D.	5	20	9	6	15	

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teach	ing	
Professors	2	2	0
Associate Professors	2	3	0
Asisstant Professors	1	1	0
	Non-tea	ching	·
Group A	0	0	0
Group B	1	1	0
Group C	2	3	0
Group D	0	0	0

### Ph.D.s Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Ronidkumar	Cosmological inflation and late time	Tabish Qureshi, Mohd. Sami
Chingangbam	acceleration of the universe	
Itzadah Thongkool	Dynamics of dark energy	Mohd. Sami
Amna Ali	Inflation, Dark Energy and its Possible	Mohd. Sami
	Alternatives	

### **Training & Placement of Students**

- Itzedah Thongkool finished Ph.D. and joined Harishchandra Research Institute as Post-doctoral fellow.
- Ronidkumar Chingangbam finished Ph.D. and joined Institute for Fundamental Study, Thailand as Post-doctoral fellow.
- Amna Ali finished Ph.D. and joined Saha Institute of Nuclear Physics, Kolkata as Post-doctoral fellow.
- Ningombam Chandrachani submitted Ph.D. and joined National Observatory, Rio de Janerio, Brazil as Post-doctoral fellow.

# Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

# Major Research Project

Topic	Investogator/Co -Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencem ent	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Astrophysics and Cosmology in Higher Dimensional Theories	Anjan Sen, D. Ghoshal (JNU), D. Choudhury (DU)	27.14 Lakh	DST	Nov 2011	3yrs	ongoing
Acclerating Universe and its observational signatures	A.A. Sen	5.50 Lakh	UGC	April 2008	3yrs	Completed
Black holes, naked singularities and their formation	S.G. Ghosh	13.22 Lakh	UGC	01-02-2011	3 years	Ongoing

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

from gravitational collapse in modified gravity.						
Models of	S. Jhingan	15 Lakh	DST	2009	3 year	Ongoing
Dark Energy:	M. Sami					
Theory and	D. Jain (DU)					
Observations	A. Dev (DU)					

### Student Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Number of students	Level of students	University/Institution visited	Duration	Outcome
4	Pursuing Ph.D.	International Centre for Theoretical Physics (ICTP), Trieste, Italy	One month (July 2012)	Exposure to international research.

### Faculty Exchange Programme in Centre

- M. sami visited Kobayashi-Maskawa Institute for the Origin of Particles and the Universe, Nagoya University, Nagoya, Japan June 1, 2012 -- March 31, 2013.
- Sushant Ghosh visited Inter-University Centre for Astronomy and Astrophysics (IUCAA), Pune, India 04/07/12 -- 15/07/12.
- Sanjay Jhingan visited University of Kwa-Zulu-Natal, Durban, South Africa 19 May -- 21 June 2012.
- Anjan Ananda Sen visited ETH, Zurich, Switaerland 8th July -- 13th July 2012.
- Anjan Ananda Sen visited *Theory Group*, *TIFR*, Mumbai, India May 2012
- Anjan Ananda Sen visited *ICTP*, Trieste, Italy 30th July, 2012 -- 3rd August, 2012.
- M. Sami visited Kavli Institute for the Physics and Mathematics of the Universe, Kashiwa, Japan. Mar 07, 2013
- External faculty visiting CTP
- Prof. Tomohiro Harada, Rikkyo University, Japan, visited CTP (February 2013)
- Prof. Ashok Das, University of Rochester, USA, visited CTP (December 2012)

### Any other information

• During the year 2012, the research at CTP resulted in 32 papers in international journals and two papers in national journals.

### DR. SUSHANT G GHOSH (PROFESSOR)

### Honours/Award received

 Appointed Honorary Professor, College of Agriculture and Engineering, School of Mathematics, Statistics and Computer Science from 2013-2016.
 Visiting Associate, IUCAA, Pune

### **Fellowships received**

• Major Research Project Grant, UGC- MRP F. NO. 39-459/2010

### **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Black holes, naked		Thirteen lakh twenty	University Grant	01-02-2011	3 years	Ongoing

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

singularities and	two	Commission		
their formation	thousand			
from gravitational	six hundred			
collapse in	sixty seven			
modified gravity.	(13,22,667)			

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/ Book	Volume	Publisher & place of	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
	DUOK		publication	publication	(II ally)	190.
Gravitational collapse	Phys.	<u>85</u> ,	American	2012	Sunil D.	1550-
of null dust in f(R)	Rev. D	124064	Physical		Maharaj	23681
gravity			Society,			
			America			
Non static charged	Int. J.	<u>21</u> ,	World	2012	None	1793-
BTZ-like black holes in	Mod.	1250022	Scientific,			6594
N+1 dimensions	Phys. D		Singapore			
The Lovelock gravity in	Phys.	711	Elsevier,	2012	Naresh	0370-
the critical space-time	Lett. B		North		Dadhich,	2693
dimension			Holland		Sanjay Jhingan	

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
	conference / workshop		
Spherical Collapse in	Research Visit	University of Kwa-Zulu-	01/01/12-
Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet		Natal, Durban, South	31/03/12
Gravity		Africa	
Gravitational Collapse in Self-	Symmetry Differential		23/01/12-
1	5	WITE University	
Similar Space-time	Equation and Algorithm- 2012	WITS University,	25/01/12
	2012	Johannesburg, South Africa	
		Amca	
Gravitational Collapse in			04/06/110
Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet	Associate-Fest		24/06/12
Gravity			28/06/12
		Inter University Centre	
Final fate of a massive		for Astronomy and	
collapsing star	International Conference	Astrophysics, Pune, India	28/12/12-
(Chair the parallel session)	on Mathematical Sciences		31/12/12
		Shivaji Science College,	
Effect of Gauss-Bonnet term		Nagpur University	
on final fate of collapse	Scientific Advisory	Nagpur (M.S.)	
	Committee Meeting		08/03/13-
			18/03/13
		IUCAA, Pune	

# Lecture/Talk delivered

- Spherical Collapse in Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet Gravity, University of Kwa-Zulu-Natal, Durban, South Africa, 01/01/2012-31/03/12.
- Gravitational Collapse in Self-Similar Space-time, WITS University, Johannesburg, South Africa, 23/01/2012-25/01/12
- Final fate of a Massive Collapsing star, Durban University of Technology, Durban, South Africa, 06/03/13.

- What happens when a massive star dies?, University of Zululand, Kwadalegwa, South Africa, 16/03/13.
- Gravitational collapse in 5D Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet gravity, CTP, JMI, 07/06/13.
- Gravitational Collapse in Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet Gravity, Associate-Fest, Inter University Centre for Astronomy and Astrophysics, Pune, India, 24/06/12 -- 28/06/12.
- Final fate of a massive collapsing star, International Conference on Mathematical Sciences, Shivaji Science College, Nagpur (M.S.), 28/12/12-31/12/12.
- Effect of Gauss-Bonnet term on final fate of collapse, Scientific Advisory Committee Meeting, IUCAA, Pune, 08/03/13-18/03/13.

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Life Member, Indian National Science Congress, Calcutta.
- Life Member, Indian Mathematical Society, New Delhi.
- Life Member, Indian Association of General Relativity and Gravitation, Pune (Council Member).
- Life Member, South African Gravity Society.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Director (Officiating):- June 01, 2012 March 30, 2013
- In-charge, Administration and Finance CTP, JMI
- Member, COS, Research Committee & BOM CTP-JMI

### Any other contribution

- Member, BOS, Mathematics, Delhi Technical University, Delhi
- Member, Research Committee, Mathematics, Delhi Technical University, Delhi

### DR. ANJAN ANANDA SEN (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Astrophysics and Cosmology in Higher Dimensional Theories	Prof. D. Ghoshal (JNU), Prof. D. Choudhuty (DU)	27.14 Lakh	DST	Nov 2011	3yrs	ongoing
Acclerating Universe and its observational signatures	N/A	5.50 Lakh	UGC	April 2008	3yrs	Completed

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/ Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
DBI Galilleon and late time acceleration of the Universe	JCAP	1212	IOP/UK	2012	Sampurnanand	1475-7516

Thawing VS Tracker behavior, 	MNRAS	427	Oxford Journal /UK	2012	Shruti Thakur, T.R. Seshadri and Akhilesh Nautiyal	1365-2966
Do observations favour Galileon over quintessence	Phys. Lett. B	713	Elsevier/Ho lland	2012	Md. Wali Hossain	0370-2693
GCG Parametrization for Growth Function	JCAP	1204	IOP/UK	2012	Gaveshna Gupta, Somasri Sen	1475-7516
Constraining Thawing Quintessence	MNRAS	420	Oxford Journal /UK	2012	Gaveshna Gupta, Subhabrata Majumdar	1365-2966
Cosmology of Horava-Lifshitz Gravity	Phys. Lett B	711	Elsevier/Ho lland	2012	Sayana Chakrabarty and Koushik Dutta	0370-2693
Observational constraints on axion	Phys. Rev.D	85	APS/USA	2012	N.Chandrachan i Devi and Sudhakar Panda	1550-2368
Standard Cosmology Delayed	JCAP	1202	IOP/UK	2012	D. Ghoshal and D. Choudhury	1475-7516
Horava-Lifshitz Cosmology	Gen. Rel. Grav.	44	Springer/US	2012	A.Ali, S.Dutta abd E. Saridakis	1572-9532

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Dark Energy Model	NC-HEPC	Guwahati University	12-14 <sup>th</sup> Feb 2013
Building and			
Late Time	Particle Physics at CrossRoad	Edinburgh-Delhi	15-17 <sup>th</sup> Feb 2013
Acceleration		Particle Physics	
		Symposium, New	
		Delhi	
Dark Energy Model	30th Meeting of ASI	IISER, Trivandum	2-22 <sup>nd</sup> Feb 2013
Building			

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Invited Theory Group Colloquim at TIFR, Mumbai on Dark Energy.
- Invited Seminar at ETH, Zurich on Dark Energy.
- Invited Seminar at ISI, Kolkata on Dark Energy

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- NAAC Coordinator, CTP, JMI
- In-Charge Visitor Program, CTP, JMI

# DR. SANJAY JHINGAN (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

### **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Models of Dark Energy: Theory and	M. Sami D. Jain (DU) A. Dev (DU)	15 Lakh	Department of Science and Technology	2009	3 year	Ongoing
Observations	· · · · ·		0,7			

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher &	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
			place of	publication	(if any)	No.
			publication			
1.	Physical Review	87	APS (USA)	2013	Tomohiro	1943-
Renormalization	D				Harada	2879
Group approach						
to Einstein Rosen						
Waves						
<b>2.</b> Is Dark	Journal of	02	IOP (UK)	2013	Remya	1475-751
Energy Evolving	Cosmology and		and SISSA		Nair	
	Astroparticle		(Italy)		Deepak	
	Physics				Jain	
3. Cosmic	Journal of	12	IOP (UK)	2012	Remya	1475-751
Distance Duality	Cosmology and		and SISSA		Nair	
and Cosmic	Astroparticle		(Italy)		Deepak	
Transparency	Physics				Jain	
4. Cosmological	Physical Review	86	APS (USA)	2012	Antonio	1943-
Constraints for	D				De Felice	2879
an Eddington-						
Born-Infeld field					Burin	
					Gumjudpa	
					i	
5. Gravitational	Physical Review	86	APS (USA)	2012	Seiju	1943-
Collapse of	D				Ohashi	2879
Charged Dust						
Cloud in the					Tetsuya	
Lovelock Gravity					Shiromizu	
6. The Lovelock	Physics Letters	711	Elsevier	2012	Naresh	0370-
Gravity in cirtical	В		(Netherland		Dadhich	2693
spacetime			s)			
dimension					Sushant	
					Ghosh	

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/	Institution & Place	Date
	conference / workshop		
<b>1.</b> Participated as INDIGO	Gravitational Wave	National Research	31 May - 01
member in the Discussion	Astronomy in South Africa	Foundation of South	June 2012
Meeting on future of	-	Africa,	

### Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

Gravitational wave Astronomy	Pretoria, South Africa	
in South Africa		

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized (Participated as a Coordinator IUCAA Sponsored school at Bangalore University)

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Institution & Place	Date
1. Introduction to	Workshop on introduction to	Banagalore University	8-10 November
General Relativity	Cosmology		2012
2. Introduction to	Workshop on introduction to	Banagalore University	8-10 November
Cosmology	Cosmology		2012

### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Lecture series on Black Holes and Gravitational waves, 21 My – 22 June 2012, Astrophysics and Cosmology Group, University of Kwazulu Natal, Durban, South Africa

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Life Member, Indian Association for General Relativity and Gravitation

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Incharge Graduate School, Center for Theoretical Physics, JMI

### DR. RATHIN ADHIKARI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Abelian Gauge extension ofStandard Model: Dark matter and Radiative neutrino mass	Physical Review D	85	American Physical Society	2012	D. Borah	1550- 2368
Non-standard interactions in neutrino oscillations and recent Daya Bay, T2K experiments	Physical Review D	86	American Physical Society	2012	S. Chakraborty, A Dasgupta, S. Roy	1550- 2368

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Review Talk on-	XX DAE-BRNS High Energy	Visva-Bharati, Santiniketan	16th January,
Non-standard	Physics symposium		2013
interactions and			
Neutrino			
Oscillations			

### Programme attended

- Visited Centre of Excellence in Cryptology, ISI, Kolkata during 16-24 April, 2012 for collaborative research works.
- Visited Harish Chandra Research Institute, Allahabad during 3-19 December, 2012.
- Attended XX DAE-BRNS High Energy Physics Symposium held at Visva-Bharati, Santiniketan during 13-18 January, 2013.

### Lecture/Talk delivered

**Research Articles** 

• Around 48 lectures delivered on Particle Physics in the 2nd semester for the Ph.D students at Centre for Theoretical Physics

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Working as advisor of the Subject Association of Centre for Theoretical Physics

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Decoherence, Time Scales and Pointer States	Physica A	391	Elsevier, Holland	2012		0378- 4371
Quantum eraser using a modified Stern-Gerlach setup	Progress of Theoretical Physics	127	Physical Society of Japan, Japan	2012	Zini Rahman	1347- 4081
Ghost Interference and Quantum Erasure	Progress of Theoretical Physics	127	Physical Society of Japan, Japan	2012	Pravabati Chingangb am	1347- 4081
Analysis of Popper's Experiment and Its Realization	Progress of Theoretical Physics	127	Physical Society of Japan, Japan	2012		1347- 4081
Modified Two-Slit Experiments and Complementarity	Journal of Quantum Information Science	2	Scientific Research Publishing, USA	2012		2162- 576X
Popper's Experiment: A Modern Perspective	Quanta	1	Quanta, Bulgaria	2012		1314- 7374

### DR. TABISH QURESHI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference /	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
Language of Wave-	8th Nalanda Dialogue on	Navanalanda Mahavihar,	21-24 January,
Particle duality:	Philosophy & Science	Nalanda, Bihar	2013
Quantum			
correlations or			
uncertainty?			
none	International Conference on	I.I.Sc., Bangalore	7-11 January 2013.

Quantum Information and	
Quantum Computing 2013	

# Contribution to corporate life of university

- Computer and network incharge, Centre for Theoretical Physics
- CTP Library incharge
- Developed a new website for Centre for Theoretical Physics
- Member, COS, Research Committee & BOM CTP-JMI

### DR. M. SAMI (PROFESSOR)

### Fellowships received

- Fellow of Indian Academy of Science (F.A.Sc.)
- Fellow of National Academy of Science (F.N.A.Sc)

# **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commenc	Duration	Status : Ongoing/
				ement		completed
Models of Dark	S. Jhingan,	15 Lakh	DST	2009	3 years	Ongoing
Energy: Theory and	D. Jain (DU),					
Observations	A. Dev (DU)					
Ph. D. awarded						

Scholar's Name	Торіс		
Amna Ali	Inflation, Dark Energy and its Possible Alternatives		

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
			& place of	publication	(if any)	No.
			publication			
Inflation driven by	Phys. Lett. B	712	Elsevier,	2012	P.S. won,	0370-
single geometric			Holland		G.Y. Jun,	2693
tachyon with D-brane					K.L.	
orbiting around NS5-					Panigrahi	
branes						
Generic f(R) theories	Physics	716	Elsevier,	2012	R.	0370-
and classicality of their	Letters B		Holland		Gannouji, I.	2693
scalarons					Thongkool	
Light mass galileons:	Physics	718	Elsevier,	2012	A. Ali,	0370-
Cosmological	Letters B		North		R.	2693
dynamics, mass			Holland		Gannouji,	
screening and					M.W.	
observational					Hossain	
constraints						
Cosmological	Physical	86	American	2012	M.	1550-
dynamics of a	Review D		Physics		Shahalam,	2368
nonminimally coupled			Scociety,		M.	
scalar field system and			USA		Skugoreva,	
its late time cosmic					А.	
relevance					Toporensky	

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/ conference/workshop	Institution & Place	Date
Late time cosmic acceleration: Dark energy and alternatives	3rd Internation Workshop on Dark Matter, Dark Energy, and Matter-Antimatter Asymmetry	National Taiwan University	28-31 December 2012

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Invited talk on ``Cosmic acceleration: Dark energy and modified theory of gravity", Kobayashi-Maskawa Institute, Nagoya University, Japan. June 2012.
- "Cosmological constant and beyond" at Tokyo University, Japan. December 2012. •
- Invited talk, "Dark energy and beyond" at Kavli Institute for the Physics and Mathematics of the Universe, Kashiwa, Japan. 7th March 2013.

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Governing Council, IUCAA, Pune, India (2009 2012)
- Fellow, Indian Academy of Sciences, Bangalore.
- Fellow, National Academy of Sciences, Allahbad.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Director, CTP
- Member, COS, Research Committee & BOM CTP-JMI
- Any other contribution
  - Member, BOS, Deptt of Electrical Engg, JMI.

# **CENTRE FOR NORTH EAST STUDIES**

Prof. Sanjoy Hazarika is the Director, The Centre for North East Studies and Policy Research, Jamia Millia Islamia, established in 2009, to play the role of a leading research and documentation centre for the region and as a 'think tank' for the academic community, scholars and policy makers on the key issues before India's Northeastern Region (NER). Through a series of programs, workshops and seminars and the development of a documentation centre, the Centre aims to nurture understanding on various aspects of the North East. It also seeks to focus attention on the concerns of the region by encouraging research and collaboration in a broad range of issues ethnic problems and insurgency, challenges to governance, refugees and migration, conflict and reconciliation, climate change, livelihoods and poverty, culture and heritage as well as the role of the region in the Independence Movement.

### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave				
Teaching							
Professors	1	1	0				
Readers	0	0	0				
Lecturers	1	1 1					
	Non-tea	ching					
Group A	0	0	0				
Group B	0	0	0				
Group C	3	3	0				
Group D	1	1	0				

### Training & Faculty Development Programmes

• Short Term Course on 'Earthquake Disaster Management' for Junior Faculty and Research Scholar, August 22-24, 2012, with Department of Geography, and Dr. Arun Bapat, renowned Seismologist, as key resource person

### Training & Placement of Students

• Three-Day workshop on 'Human Rights in the North East of India' was organized on 3-5 October 2012, in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies as part of the sensitization initiative in the wake of disturbing trends in term of violence including terrorism across and within nation states and the conflagration in Assam and the country wide repercussions.

### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

- Organized 'Peace Walk' and photo exhibition of Lady photographers from North East India on 3 October, 2012
- Centre's Annual Day a cultural programme organizes annually by the Centre, for 2012-13 it was held on 8 March 2013, at Amphitheatre, Alobo Naga and the Band form Nagaland and Urban Inc. from Sikkim performed in the event besides Bihu dance and Raslila from Assam and Manipur respectively

Topic	Investigator/	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	Co-	allocated		commencement		
	Investigator					
'Discrimination	Prof. Sanjoy	Rs.	National	29/3/2012	9 Months	in
and Challenges	Hazarika,	4,05,500/-	Commission		(extended)	progress
before Women	Project		for Women			
from North	Director					
East India:						
Cases Studies						
from Four						
Metros: New						
Delhi,						
Kolkatta,						
Mumbai and						
Bengaluru'						

### **Collaborative Research Projects by Centre**

# Student Exchange Programme in Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Number of students	Level of students	University/Institution visited	Duration	Outcome
1	M.Phil	Jamia from Sikkim University	3 Months	Produced 1 Research Paper

### Any other information

Altogether the Centre has organized 12 events in the Academic Year 2012-13, the major ones include:

- March 7-8, 2013 International Conference on 'The Eastern Himalaya: Climate Change, Livelihoods and Poverty', Centre for North East Studies and Policy Research, Jamia Millia Islamia. Mr. Najeeb Jung, IAS, Vice Chancellor, Jamia Millia Islamia, delivered the opening remarks and Mr. Kanak Mini Dixit, gave the key note address. Around 300 students and faculty members from JMI and other universities in Delhi, scholars from international universities like the LSE, various dignitaries from the different embassies, as well as the media took part in the conference.
- March 8, 2013 Fourth Annual Saifuddin Kitchlew Lecture by Dr. Surin Pitsuwan, Former Secretary General, ASEAN, on Building a New Asian Architecture: India, China and ASEAN. Mr. Wajahat

Habibullah, Chairperson, National Minorities Commission, chaired the lecture, Prof. SM Rashid, Pro-Vice Chancellor, Jamia Millia Islamia gave opening remarks and Prof. Sanjoy Hazarika delivered the closing remarks. HE Excellency Mr. Pisan Manawapat Ambassador of Thailand to India was also present at the talk. An audience comprising of around 195 people including the students and faculty from JMI and various universities of Delhi, along with dignitaries from the different embassies, as well as the media were present at the occasion.

- March 8, 2013 Third Annual North East Day at Safdar Hashmi Amphitheatre, performance by ALOBO Naga and the Band, Nagaland, Urban Inc., Sikkim, Patronymic, Jamia, Bihu Dance Troupe from Assam and Raslila from Manipur. Dr. Surin Pitsuwan, Prof. SM Rashid, PD Rai, MP Lok Sabha, Sikkim Dr. Abdul Malik, Deputy Registrar, JMI and Prof. Sanjoy Hazarika graced the occasion. Attended by over 500 people including students, staff and faculty from both JMI and other universities in Delhi.
- February 12, 2013 a talk by Dr. Nirode Barooah, a historian and biographer of Assam's man of destiny Gopinath Bardoloi on 'Nehru, Assam's Bardoloi and Partition'. The talk was chaired by Prof. Sanjoy Hazarika, attended by about thirty persons including Prof. Gopinath, Head, Department of History and Culture, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- January 22, 2013 Inauguration of the Centre for North East Studies and Policy Research, Jamia Millia Islamia, new premises by Dr. MM Pallam Raju, Union Minister for Human Resource Development.
- **December 13, 2012** a talk by Fr. Abraham Lotha, Principal, St. Joseph College Jakhama, Nagaland, on **'The Naga Peace Process: The Truth Alone Shall Not Set You Free'** and chaired by Prof. Sanjoy Hazarika. Around 10 scholars and faculty from different universities in and around NCR attended the talk.
- December 5, 2012 International Conference on 'Myanmar: Distant Neighbour' in collaboration with Academy of International Studies, JMI, Centre for Policy Research, New Delhi and ANFREL, Bangkok. Delegate 10 persons from Myanmar attended the conference. Around 150 scholars from both JMI and other universities attended the conference.
- November 16, 2012 launching of 'Young Scholars Research Seminar' and discussion on 'The Naga Peace Process: The Future of Peace and Talks', over 50 scholars from the North East participated in the seminar, held at JMI.
- October 3-5, 2012 workshop on 'Human Rights in the North East of India' in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies, JMI, Mr. Chamanlal, former DGP, Nagaland, Special Rapporteur, NHRC, was the key resource person. Other renowned Human Rights activists such as Mr. Suhas Chakma, Babloo Liotinbam and others Gen. Dhruv Katoch, CLAWS while Prof. Samir Kumar Das, Vice Chancellor, North Bengal University delivered the Valedictory Address.
- September 3, 2012 'Discussion on the Situation in Assam' over 150 attended this event. Resource
  persons, Prof. Udayon Misra, (Retd) Gauhati University, Prof. Anil Boro, Gauhati University, Mr.
  Mirza Rehman, IIT Gauhati, Mr. Kishalay Bhattacharjee, NDTV, Dr. Monisha Behal, Chairperson,
  Northeast Network, Ms. Roshmi Goswami, UN Women and Mr. Helal Choudury, Advocate,
  Supreme Court, presented on the situation in the state. A host of high officials of Government of
  India, foreign diplomats, civil society leaders, faculty, students and media persons attended the
  discussion. The Vice Chancellor, Mr. Najeeb Jung, IAS, gives the opening remarks.
- August 22-24, 2012 Short Term Course on 'Earthquake Disaster Management', organized in collaboration with Department of Geography, JMI. Dr. Arun Bapat, renowned Earthquake engineer was key resource person. Fifty participants including two Assistant Professors, research scholars, M. Tech students (Civil Engineering) and representative of NSS of JMI were awarded certificate on successful completion of the course. K Kokho, Assistant Professor, CNESPR, JMI, coordinated the event.
- August 9, 2012 Received a grant of Rs. 14.00 crore for building infrastructure of the Centre from UGC

# DR. SANJOY HAZARIKA (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Rain Forest and Migration'	'The Encyclopedia of Global Human Migration'	Volume IV	Wiley- Blackwell, UK	2013		978-1- 4443- 3489-0
'Time to Repeal AFSPA'	Gateway House: Indian Council on Global Relations	http://www.gate wayhouse.in/pub lication/gateway- house/features/ti me-repeal-afspa	GATEWAY HOUSE	2013	K Kokho	
		Over fifty articles and columns published in different national and regional newspapers and magazines				

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Workshop			authors
Demographic	'The Eastern Himalaya: Climate	India Arab	7-8 March	
Compulsion, Failing	Change, Livelihoods and	Cultural Centre,	2013	
Livelihoods	Poverty'	JMI		
Introduction	Fourth Annual Saifuddin	India Arab	7 March	
	Kitchlew Lecture by Dr. Surin	Cultural Centre,	2013	
	Pitsuwan, Former Secretary	JMI		
	General, ASEAN, on Building a			
	New Asian Architecture: India,			
	China and ASEAN			
Introductory	'Third Annual North East Day'	Amphitheatre,	8 March	
Remarks	performed by ALOBO Naga and	JMI	2013	
	the Band, Nagaland, Unban Inc.,			
	Sikkim, Patronymic, Jamia, Bihu			
	Dance Troupe from Assam and			
	Raslila from Manipur.			
Chaired	A talk by Dr. Nirode Barooah, a	Seminar Room,	12	
	historian and biographer of	CNESPR, JMI	February,	
	Assam's man of destiny –		2013	
	Gopinath Bardoloi on 'Nehru,			
	Assam's Bardoloi and Partition'.			
Delivered Opening	Inauguration of the Centre for	CNESPR New	22 January,	
Remarks	North East Studies and Policy	Premises and the	2013	

	Research, Jamia Millia Islamia,	latter at India	
	new premises by Dr. MM	Arab Cultural	
	Pallam Raju, Union Minister for	Centre, JMI	
	Human Resource Development.		
	Followed by Lecture by the		
	Minister.		
Chaired	A talk by Fr. Abraham Lotha,	Mir Anis Hall,	13
	Principal, St. Joseph College	JMI	December,
	Jakhama, Nagaland, on 'The		2012
	Naga Peace Process: The Truth		
	Alone Shall Not Set You Free'		
Chaired two	International Conference on	Mir Anis Hall,	5
sessions	'Myanmar: Distant Neighbour'	IMI	December,
	in collaboration with Academy	5	2012
	of International Studies, JMI,		
	Centre for Policy Research, New		
	Delhi and ANFREL, Bangkok		
Chaired	Launching of 'Young Scholars	Mir Anis Hall,	16
chuirea	Research Seminar' and	JMI	November,
	discussion on 'The Naga Peace	J	2012
	Process: The Future of Peace		
	and Talks'		
Chaired two	Workshop on 'Human Rights in	FTK-CIT, JMI	3-5 October,
sessions	the North East of India' in		2012
	collaboration with Sarojini		
	Naidu Centre for Women's		
	Studies, JMI		
Chaired	'Discussion on the Situation in	Mir Anis Hall,	3
	Assam'	JMI	September,
			2012
	Short Term Course on	Seminar Hall,	22-24
	'Earthquake Disaster	Department of	August,
	Management', organized in	Geography, JMI	2012
	collaboration with Department		
	of Geography, JMI.		
Chaired	'The Art of Archiving the Naga:	FTK-CIT	3 April,
	Collections from Western	Conference Hall,	2012
	Museums in Community	JMI	
	Archives'		

### **Programme attended**

- EDNERU Teleconferencing Series Keynote Speaker IGNOU 30 April 2012
- Down to Earth Governing Body Meeting India Habitat Centre 30 April 2012
- Appeared on Rajya Sabha TV discussion on 'Discrimination against people from the North East of India, 30 April 2012
- Appeared on Lok Sabha TV discussion on 'Discrimination against people from the North East of India, 1 May 2012
- Appeared on CNN-IBN discussion on 'Discrimination against people from the North East of India, 1 May 2012
- Appeared on CNN-IBN discussion on 'Armed Forces (Special Powers) Act', 3 May 2012

- Attended the NEISP JNU Advisory Council Meeting 11 May 2012
- CHRI-HR Programme 26 June 2012
- Meeting with Mr. Wajahat Habibullah NCM Chariman at Lok Nayak Bhawan 12 July 2012
- Attended ISAS Workshop India's NE Region and South Potential Collaboration at IIC 13 July 2012
- Interviewed by NDTV on AFSPA 27 July 2012
- Meeting with Foreign Policy Council, India International Centre, 2 August 2012
- Meeting with Dr. Jeff Smith from American Policy Council at Lalit Hotel 2 August 2012
- Interviewed by Mint Reporter on AFSPA, 8 August 2012
- Interviewed by CNN-IBN, AFSPA, 8 August 2012
- Interviewed by ' Wall Street Journal on 'Manipur' 14 August 2012
- Interviewed by NDTV on 'Assam and Politics' 14 August 2012
- Governing Body Meeting, Society for Environmental Communications (`Down to Earth) at Tughlakabad 18 September 2012
- Joint Meeting of Executive Committee and Board of Trustee of National Book Trust on 19 October 2012
- BCIM Review Meeting at Institute for Chinese Studies, on 19 October 2012
- Symposium on 'Participatory Democracy Verses Representative Democracy: Exploring New Paradigm in Self Governance' organized by Common Cause and the India Studies Project, CSDS, at India Habitat Centre, 27 October, 2012
- <u>Mizoram University 5-6 November 2012</u>
- The South Asia Archives at Taj Ambassador on 7 November 2012
- Meeting with EU Delegation at India International Centre on 9 November 2012
- Reception at Residence of 'Deputy High Commissioner' for Canada in India on 9 November 2012
- Seminar on Indo-China Relations, 'Remembering Past to Look into the Future', CLAWS, Ashoka Hall, 23 November 2012
- Meeting with Canadian High Commissioner on 30 November 2012
- Innovations in Policing in India, organized by CHRI at IIC on 3 December 2012
- Panel Discussion on 'Human Rights in India' and Launch of WGHR Report, at India International Centre on 6 December 2012
- Seminar on "Rising Democracy of the Global South Understanding India Brazil at Qutub Hotel at Shaheed Marg. On 6 December 2012
- Seminar on "Reporting Conflict Zones" India International Centre on 8 January 2012
- 20 Anniversary Celebration of the Institute of Social Science, Constitution Club, on 22 December 2012
- 'When the Majority is Unwanted' organized by MANUSHI at Multipurpose Hall, IIC, on 22 December 2012
- 4 Annual General Meeting of the IIAS at IIC Conference Room on 29 January 2013
- Book Release Function for Ram Narayan Kumar at IIC, Lecture Room II on 2 February 2013
- Seminar on India-Myanmar Development Corridor at Mangolia Hall, IHC on 4 February 2013
- Spl Joint Meeting of Executive Committee and Board of Trustees at Pragati Maidan on 6 February 13
- Round Table Meeting on US Pivot: Rebalance to Asia with Dr. Satu Linaye, Director East West Centre at Delhi Policy Group, Core 5 A India Habitat Centre on 6 February 2013
- Invitation to Discussion "Localizing Development" Does Participation work, at CPR, Conference Hall II, Dharma Marg, Chanakyapuri on 6 February 13
- Preparatory meeting of the BCIM II at ICWA on 15 February 2013
- Meeting of the Delegation and K2K Foreign Secretaries at the new MEA building on Janpath on 18 February 2013
- 11th BCIM Forum, organized by Centre for Policy Dialogue (CPD) in partnership with High Commission of Canada, Dhaka and Friedrich-Ebert- Stiftung (FES), 23-24 February, 2013

### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Delivered key note addressed on 'Conflicts and Resilience: Coping Strategies, Just Laws and the Abuse of Power' in International Seminar on Psychology of trauma: Women and Children in Violent Conflict, organized by Department of Psychology, JMI, on 13-14, March, 2013
- Population Foundation of India 'National Dialogue at IIC on 26 February 2013
- Rajiv Gandhi Institute for Contemporary Studies (RGICS) Conference on 'Insurgency in North East' on 1 March 2013
- Attended the 'Asian Electoral Stakeholder Forum to Endorse the Bangkok Declaration on Free & Fair Elections', ANFREL, Bangkok, December 10-11, 2012
- Speaker at a seminar 'Reporting in Conflict Zones', India International Centre, December 8, 2012
- Delivered a lecture Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution on 'Laws and Impunity' to media, Professionals and Officials from North East and Others, Jamia, December 7, 2012
- Chaired on 'Assam Migration' Conference organized by All Assam Bodo Students Association, New Delhi, November 8, 2012
- Speaker at a Symposium on **'Participatory Democracy: Exploring New Paradigm of Governance'**, Common Cause and India Studies Project, India Habitat Centre, October 27, 2012
- Attended BCIM Review Meeting II, October 19, 2012
- Speaker at Seminar on 'Identity in the North East', by ZUBAAN, New Delhi, October 18, 2012
- Delivered a lecture at Gandhi Study Circle on 'Conflict in North East', St. Stephen, New Delhi, October 18, 2012
- Chaired a session at 'Public Meeting on Assam Situation' JNU, October 15, 2012
- Delivered a lecture on 'Immigration and Bangladesh' at IIT, Mumbai, October 7, 2012
- Delivered a lecture on AFSPA at Centre for Land Warfare Studies, New Delhi, September 14, 2012
- Delivered a lecture at **Centre for the Studies Development Societies**, Delhi, September 13, 2012
- Delivered a lecture on 'Reporting from the North East' at **Times School of Journalism**, New Delhi, August 3, 2012
- Resource person at ISAS Workshop on 'India's North East Region and South Asia: Exploring Potential Collaboration' at IIC, New Delhi, July 13, 2012
- Speaker at Commonwealth Human Rights Initiative's 'Human Rights Programme', CHRI, New Delhi
- Speaker in a seminar on 'Democratization in Burma: Challenges and Prospects', Institute of Social Sciences, New Delhi, May 19, 2012
- Delivered a series of Lectures and Screening of his documentary film on 'Impact of Conflict on Women in Nagaland and Assam', at Boell Foundation, Berlin, Leizig University and Frankfurt in Germany, April 14-25, 2012

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Managing Trustee, C-NES
- Trustee, National Book Trust of India, New Delhi
- Member, Advisory Council, North East Studies Programme, JNU
- Member, Indian Institute of Advanced Studies Society, IIAS Shimla
- Member Executive Council, Nagaland University
- Member Executive Council IIM Shillong
- Chairman, Task Force, Ministry of HRD
- Chairman, Governing Board, Society for Environmental Communications (Down to
- Earth)
- 9. Member, Executive Board, Commonwealth Human Rights Initiative
- 10.Member, University Court, North Eastern Hill University, NEHU Shillong

# DR. K KOKHO (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Time to	Gateway	http://www.gatewa	GATEWAY	2013	Prof.	
Repeal	House: Indian	yhouse.in/publicatio	HOUSE		Sanjoy	
AFSPA'	Council on	n/gateway-			Hazarika	
	Global	house/features/time-				
	Relations	repeal-afspa				

# Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ Workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors	
	'The Eastern Himalaya: Climate Change, Livelihoods and Poverty'	India Arab Cutural Centre, JMI	7-8 March 2013		
	Fourth Annual Saifuddin Kitchlew Lecture by Dr. Surin Pitsuwan, Former Secretary General, ASEAN, on Building a New Asian Architecture: India, China and ASEAN	India Arab Cutural Centre, JMI	7 March 2013		
	'Third Annual North East Day' performed by ALOBO Naga and the Band, Nagaland, Unban Inc., Sikkim, Patronymic, Jamia, Bihu Dance Troupe from Assam and Raslila from Manipur.	Amphitheatre , JMI	8 March 2013		
	A talk by Dr. Nirode Barooah, a historian and biographer of Assam's man of destiny – Gopinath Bardoloi on 'Nehru, Assam's Bardoloi and Partition'.	Seminar Room, CNESPR, JMI	12 February, 2013		
	Inauguration of the Centre for North East Studies and Policy Research, Jamia Millia Islamia, new premises by Dr. MM Pallam Raju, Union Minister for Human Resource Development. Followed by Lecture by the Minister.	CNESPR New Premises and the latter at India Arab Cultural Centre, JMI	22 January, 2013		
	A talk by Fr. Abraham Lotha, Principal, St. Joseph College Jakhama, Nagaland, on 'The Naga Peace Process: The Truth Alone Shall Not Set You Free'	Mir Anis Hall, JMI	13 December, 2012		
	International Conference on 'Myanmar: Distant Neighbour' in collaboration with Academy of	Mir Anis Hall, JMI	5 December, 2012		

	r		
International Studies, JMI, Centre for			
Policy Research, New Delhi and			
ANFREL, Bangkok			
Launching of 'Young Scholars	Mir Anis	16	
Research Seminar' and discussion on	Hall, JMI	November,	
'The Naga Peace Process: The Future		2012	
of Peace and Talks'			
Workshop on 'Human Rights in the	FTK-CIT, JMI	3-5 October,	
North East of India' in collaboration		2012	
with Sarojini Naidu Centre for			
Women's Studies, JMI			
'Discussion on the Situation in Assam'	Mir Anis	3 September,	
	Hall, JMI	2012	
Short Term Course on 'Earthquake	Seminar Hall,	22-24	
Disaster Management', organized in	Department	August, 2012	
collaboration with Department of	of	0	
Geography, JMI.	Geography,		
	JMI		
'The Art of Archiving the Naga:	FTK-CIT	3 April, 2012	
Collections from Western Museums in	Conference		
Community Archives'	Hall, JMI		

### **Programme attended**

- International Seminar on "Pakistan's Governance Challenges', at ATWS, JMI, 21-22 March, 2012
- Workshop on 'Naga Political Negotiations' organized by Naga Scholars Organization, at JNU, 28 November, 2012
- Convenor for working Group on 'Assessment of Relevent Models and /or Proposals for Solution' in National Workshop on 'Mapping Naga Political Negotiations' organized by Naga Scholars Association, at JNU, 22 September, 2012

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Human Rights Forum, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Naga Scholars Association
- Naga Scholars Foundation

# CENTRE FOR NANOSCIENCE AND NANOTECHNOLOGY

### **Centre Overview**

Jamia Millia Islamia has recently created a new Centre, namely the Centre for Nanoscience and Nanotechnology with the funding from UGC. The mission of this Centre is to promote forefront basic and applied research in the fields of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology, with potential applications towards fulfilling national strategic and societal needs. The main research focus of the Centre includes fabrication of Nano-devices, development of Nano-materials, Nano-structures, Nano-biotechnology, Nano-medicine, and appropriate characterization techniques in a phased manner. **Objectives** 

### The Centre will work with the following objectives:

• To create a dynamic **teaching** and **research** atmosphere that will promote interaction and synergies among the different groups of scientists working in the field of Nanoscience & Nanotechnology.

- The Centre will also have its own Ph.D. program in different fields of Nanoscience and Nanotechnology.
- To establish facilities that will give researchers access to advanced scientific equipment for characterization and preparation of nanomaterials for Nanotechnology applications.
- To provide a dynamic focal point for the development of future high-tech industries in India.
- To attract researchers from diverse fields of research such as Physics, Chemistry, Applied Sciences as well as Engineering and Medicine.
- The Centre will establish joint collaborative programs with the up-coming industries in the field of Nanotechnology.

### **Courses Offered:**

	Level	Annual Intake
M.Tech.	PG	20

### Faculty and Staff:

Professor/Hony. Director	Prof. Mushahid Husain
Visiting Professor	Prof. Harsh

### Seminars/Conferences/Workshops:

### Visitors to the Centre

- Dr. Mohammad Yusuf, I.I.Sc. Bangalaore, (former senior physicist, Naval Research Laboratory, U.S.A., faculty member, The George Washington and Programme leader, Indira Gandhi Centre for Atomic research, delivered a lecture on "Condensed material" on 16<sup>th</sup> July, 2012.
- Dr. Joel Oswalt from Horiba Jobin Yvon SAS, France delivered a lecture on "Micro-Raman, Spectroscopy, Instrumentation and Applications" on August 7th, 2012.
- Professor Poonam Tandon, Department of Physics, University of Lucknow delivered a lecture on "German research landscapes and experience with German collaborators" on October 29th, 2012.
- Professor P. K. Bhatnagar, Department of Electronics Science, Delhi University, South Campus delivered a lecture on "Biotechnology and DNA folding" on December 6<sup>th</sup>, 2012.
- Dr. Fozia Zia Haque, Co-ordinator M.Tech. (Nanotechnology), Maulana Azad National Institute of Technology, Bhopal delivered a lecture "Preparation and characterization of ZnO nano structures by sol-gel techniques" on December 8<sup>th</sup>, 2012.
- Dr. Prakash Murawala, SAMCO Inc. Japan, delivered a lecture on "Plasma CVD and reactive ion etching systems" on December 19th, 2012.
- Dr. Shaheer Akhtar, Department of Chemical Engineering, Chonbuk National University, South Korea visited the centre on December 28<sup>th</sup>, 2012.
- Dr. Cheng-Yao Lo, Institute of Nanoengineering and Microsystems, Taiwan visited the Centre on 24<sup>th</sup> January, 2013.
- Dr. Paul Coudray, KLOE, France delivered a lecture on "Photolithography" on January 28th, 2013.
- Dr. Prabhat Dwivedi, Scientist, Centre for Nanotechnology, IIT Kanpur delivered a lecture on "Lithography techniques" on February 01st, 2013.

### New Equipments Procured and added to the laboratory

- Plasma Enhanced Chemical Vapour Deposition Unit (AIXTRON Black Magic system).
- Scanning Probe Microscope.
- Field Emission Scanning Electron Microscope.

### **Procurement of Books**

Some 50 books on different topics related to Nanotechnology are added to the existing library of the Centre.

### **Procurement of New Equipments**

- The Centre is in the process of procuring following sophisticated nano material preparation and nano scale characterization equipments from the UGC funding:
- 1. HRSEM,
- 2. HRTEM,
- 3. HRXRD,
- 4. RF Sputtering system, 5. Optical Microscope
- 6. Ball mill

Out of these, three equipments are already arrived and other three are in process at different stages of arrival at Jamia and efforts are already in progress to keep the necessary infrastructure as per the requirements of the equipment ready, so that the equipments can be installed.

### Setting of a new Nanotechnology Lab

A unique facility on the synthesis of Single Wall Carbon Nanotube (SWNT) has been established at the Centre for Nanoscience and Nanotechnology and the same has been dedicated by Mr. Najeeb Jung, Hon. Vice Chancellor, Jamia Millia Islamia, to the Centre on December 28, 2012. This facility is exclusively dedicated for the synthesis of semiconducting single wall carbon nanotubes and grapheme. Once perfected, the grown SWNT's shall be utilized for the fabrication of emerging nanoscale electronic devices, integrated circuits and MEMS/NEMS by the Centre and other potential users in the country. This unique facility of its type in the country is exclusively focused to carry out the development of synthesis process of semiconducting single wall carbon nanotubes with reproducible and controllable properties, which still is a challenging research area world over and very limited technical data is available in the open literature. The Centre has plans to channelize its research and development activities in the area of SWNT based nano device fabrication with an emphasis on nano biosensors, lab on chip/drug delivery system, physical, chemical and bio sensors and ultra high speed devices and circuits. Using this facility initial growth results are very encouraging and very good CNT's with highly graphitize walls could be achieved. More experiments are in progress with different process parameters and catalysts to achieve the controlled growth of SWNT's with repetitive properties.

### DR. MUSHAHID HUSAIN (PROFESSOR)

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated		commence		Ongoing/
				ment		completed
Growth of		Rs. 3.81	Department of	April 2010	4 yrs	Ongoing
Single Wall		crore.	Electronics			
Carbon			and			
Nanotubes for			Information			
Semiconductin			Technology,			
g Applications			Ministry of			
			Communicati			
			ons &			
			Information			
			Technology			

### **Major Research Project**

### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher	Year of	Co-author	ISBN
			& place of publication	publication	(if any)	No.
Fabrication and electro-optic properties of a MWCNT driven novel electroluminescent lamp	Nanotechnology	23	IOP Publishing. U.K.	2012	D. Harnath, Sonal Sahai, Savvi Mishra and Virendra Shanker	ISSN no. 0957- 4484 (Print)
Study of J-E Curve with Hysteresis of carbon nanotubes field emitters	ISRN Nanomaterials	Volume 2012 (2012), Article ID 971854	Hindawi Publishing Corporatio n U.S.A.	2012	Shama Parveen, Samina Husain, Avshish Kumar, Javid Ali, Harsh	ISSN: 2090- 8741 (Online)
Adsorption sites of hydrogen atom on pure and Mg- Doped Multi- walled carbon nanotubes	Journal of Nanomaterials	Volume 2012 (2012), Article ID 484692	Hindawi Publishing Corporatio n U.S.A.	2012	A. A. Al- Ghamdi, E. Shalaan, F. S. Al- Hazmi,Ad el S. Faidah, S. Al-Heniti,	ISSN: 1687- 4110 (Print) ISSN: 1687- 4129 (Online)

Title of Invited	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
talk	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Carbon nanotubes:	National workshop on	NIT Manipur	23rd March, 2013	
An emerging	nanotechnology and its			
material of 21st	application in science			
Century for	and engineering			
futuristic display				
devices				
Recent	National Conference	Aligarh Muslim	15th March, 2013	
development in the	on Nanoscience and	University		
field of	Nanotechnology			
Nanotechnology				
Carbon	Workshop on inspiring	Al-Falah School	14 th March, 2013	
Nanotubes: A	humanity for	of Engineering		
Materials of 21st	environmental	and Technology		
Century	protection and energy			
	conservation			
Carbon nanotubes	National Conference	Department of	25th February,	

and its applications Potential	on Advanced Trends in Nanoscience and Nanotechnology International	Applied Science and Humanities, JMI Tripura	2013 21-23 Feb. 2013.
Applications of Carbon Nanotubes as Electron Field Emitter	conference on Material Science (ICMS-2013)	University (A central University), Tripura	
Carbon Nanotubes: An Emerging Electronic Material for Futuristic devices	Second International Symposium on Semiconductor Materials and Devices	University of Jammu	31 Jan. 2013 to 2 Feb. 2013
Carbon Nanotubes : A material of 21st Century	National Conference on Indian Development in Recent and ideal Semiconductors for Novel Applications	Department of Physics, Arts, Commerce, Science college, Navapur Maharastra	5th -7th October, 2012
Recent development in Nanotechnology	Refresher Course	Academic Staff college, Manipur University, Imphal	14th September, 2012
Carbon Nanotubes : A material of 21st Century	Refresher Course	Academic Staff college, Manipur University, Imphal	14th September, 2012
Carbon nanotube based field emission display	Recent Trends in Material Science Research	Department of Chemistry and Physics, NIT, Srinagar, Kashmir	3rd-5th September, 2012
Carbon Nanotubes: A Futurstic Materials	National Seminar	Anand International Engineering College, Jaipur	4th August, 2012
Emerging scenario for Nanotechnology Applications- Challenges and Threats	National Seminar on Nanoscience, Technology and their Societal Impact	Babu Banarsi Das Institute of Technology	07th April, 2012

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Secretary, Society for Semiconductor Devices
- **President,** Society for Nano science and Technology

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Chairman, Central Admission Co-ordination & Monitoring Committee (CACMC) Jamia Millia Islamia, for University admissions
- Chief Coordinator, Ph.D Admissions, Jamia Millia Islamia,

 Delivered two lectures on Nanoscience and Nanotechnology at Academic staff college, JMI on 18<sup>th</sup> December, 2012 and 8<sup>th</sup> February, 2013.

### Any other Contribution

Member, Board of Management of the Centre for Theoretical Physics, JMI External Member Academic Council (i) Central University of Punjab, Bhatinda (ii) Dr. B.R. Ambedkar University, Agra

(iii) ITM University, Gurgaon

### **External Member Board of Studies**

(i) Dept. of Physics National Institute of Technology, Srinagar

- (ii) Dept. Of Applied Sciences, F/O Eng. & Tech., JMI
- (iii) Dept. Of Electronics Engg., F/O Eng. & Tech., JMI
- (iv) Dept. Of Physics, Vanasthali Vidyapeeth
- (v) Dept. Of Physics, Jiwaji University, Gwalior
- (vi) Dept. Of Applied Sciences, F/O Eng. & Tech., AMU

### **External Member**

Faculty Committee, Faculty of Science, Punjabi University, Patiala Faculty Committee, Faculty of Science, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh

### **Conference/Seminar Inaugurated at other Institutes**

- i) Workshop on inspiring humanity for environmental protection and energy conservation organized by Al-Falah School of Engineering and Technology on 14th March, 2013.
- National Conference on Indian Development in Recent and ideal Semiconductors for Novel Applications (NC IDRIS - 2012) in Department of Physics, Arts, Commerce, Science college, Navapur Maharastra from 5-7 october 2012.
- iii) National Seminar on "Recent Trends in Material Science Research, Department of Chemistry and Physics", NIT, Srinagar, Kashmir, 3rd-5th September, 2012.
- iv) National Seminar on Nanoscience, Technology and their Societal Impact" Babu Banarsi Das Institute of Technology, 07th April, 2012.

### DR. HARSH (VISITING PROFESSOR)

### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Study of J-	ISRN	Volume	Hindawi	2012	Shama	ISSN:
E Curve	Nanomaterials	2012	Publishing		Parveen,	2090-
with		(2012),	Corporation		Samina	8741
Hysteresis		Article ID	U.S.A.		Husain,	(Online)
of carbon		971854			Avshish	
nanotubes					Kumar, Javid	
field					Ali, M. Husain	
emitters						

Title of Invited	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
talk	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Carbon nanotubes	National workshop on	NIT Manipur	23rd March, 2013	
based chemical	nanotechnology and its	_		
sensor technology	application in science			
development	and engineering			
Development of	Second International	University of	31 Jan. 2013 to 2	
CNT based	Symposium on	Jammu	Feb. 2013	
chemical sensor	Semiconductor			
technology	Materials and Devices			

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

# Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Secretary, Society for Nano science and technology
- Executive Member, Society for Semiconductor Devices
- Member of working group on Nano Technology of MIT , PAC member of DST,
- Head, task team on nano electronics of DRDO Nanotechnology program.
- Life member of Semiconductor Society of India, Optical Society,
- Member/chairman of various project review committees, expert committees on technology development.

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• COS member, Centre for Nanoscience and Nanotechnology, JMI.

### Any other Contribution

• External Member Board of Studies , Department of Applied Sciences of NIT Jalandhar,

# **CENTRE FOR WEST ASIAN STUDIES**

The Centre for West Asian Studies established in 2004 seeks to foster interdisciplinary academic pursuit of West Asia and promote research on the region, its people and its relations with India. It aims to provide a forum for informed exchange of ideas among students, faculty, and scholars from outside, and serve as a niche for public policy studies. The Centre admits students in MPhil and PhD programmes.

### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Courses offered: 2 Courses offered	2012-13 Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Ph. D.	05	12				05
Masters in (M.Phil)	20	109			04	20
Bachelors in						

### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave			
Teaching						

### Annual Report - 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

Professors	01	01				
Readers	02	02				
Lecturers	03	02				
Research Associate	01	01				
	Non-te	aching				
Group A						
Group B						
Group C 01 01						
Group D	02	02				

### Ph. Ds Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic	Supervisor
Abdul Khalik Al-	United Nation Policy and Palestinian Refugee	Dr. Hemayun Akhtar Nazmi
Zamali	: International Law Perspective	

### **Training & Faculty Development Programmes**

• Refreshers Course on "West Asian Studies" at the Academic Staff College from 19/02/13 to 12/03/13 Coordinated by Dr. Javed Ahmad Khan, Associate Professor, CWAS

Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:
Fortnightly Lecture Series/Seminar/ Symposium/Panel Discussion/ Faculty
Presentation/PH.D/M.Phil Presentation/International Conference

S.No	Topics	Nature of	Speakers	DATE
		Program		
1.	Pre Ph.D submission	Ph.D	Jabit T.K.	03/09/2012
	presentation	Presentation		
2.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Ms. Sivakeerthi	05/11/2012
		Presentation		
3.	Pre Ph.D submission	Ph.D	Anish K	06/12/2012
	presentation	Presentation		
4.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Kashif Hasan Khan	23/01/2013
		Presentation		
5.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Moinuddin Ahmad	06/02/2013
		Presentation		
6.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Shabbir Ahmad &	13/02/2013
		Presentation	Ilungding Rame	
7.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Prahallad Goudo	20/02/2013
		Presentation		
8.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Manzer Jahan Ujala	27/02/2013
		Presentation		
9.	Ph.D Presentation	Ph.D	Rashid Ansari	06/03/2013
		Presentation	Anuj Prakash Debe	
			Ahsan Raza & Fouzia Jan	
10.	West Asia : The Changing	National	2 Days National Seminar	21 &
	Scenario	Seminar		22/03/2013

### FACULTY PROFILE

#### DR. ZIKRUR RAHMAN PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
			publication	publication	(if any)	
Dr. S.	Thaqafatul	Vol. 63 No.	2012	ICCR and		ISSN:
Radha	Hind	2		IACC, New		0970-3713
Krishnan:				Delhi		
The						
Philosopher						
President						

### Translations

Translation Title	Name of Publication in Which translated	Publication details	ISBN No.
1-Arabic Translation of Short Story " The Charming Woman" by Jumpa Lahiri	" Imra'a Muthira"	<i>Thaqafatul Hind</i> Vol.63 No. 1, 2012 ICCR and IACC, New Delhi	ISSN: 0970-3713
2-Arabic Translation of " Human Soul" by Dr. S. Radha Krishnan	"Al-Rooh fil-Insaan"	<i>Thaqafatul Hind</i> Vol.63 No. 2, 2012 ICCR and IACC, New Delhi	ISSN: 0970-3713
3- Arabic Translation of Mahatma Gandhi and his Extraordinary Leadership	" Ghandi- Qiyada Mutamayyeza"	Under publication by the <i>Kalima Project,</i> Abu Dhabi UAE	
4- Urdu translation of Arabic Book " King Abdul Aziz and Maulana Zafar Ali Khan"	Shah Abdul Aziz Ke Maulana Zafar Ali Khan ke Saath Ta'lluqat"	Under publication by King Abdul Aziz Foundation, Riyadh (Kingdom of Saudi Arabia)	

### Participation in seminars/conferences/ workshops

Title	of	Topic	of	Place			Date
Presentation/paper		Seminar/conferen	.ce/				
		workshop					
1- The Arab Spring:		Recent Changes	in Arab	Association	of	Indian	June 15, 2012
Between Secular		Regimes		Diplomats, Sa	apru I	House	
Democracy and				_			
Islamists							
Empowerment							

2- The Arab Gulf	The Cha	nging Arab	Al-Ittihad Foru	m, Abu	October 20, 2012
Union between	Scenario		Dhabi(UAE)		
Reality and					
Aspirations					
3- Sudan and South	Peace and	Conflict on	ICWA, New Dell	ni	January 18, 2013
Sudan: Peace in the	Africa				
Making					

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
Presentation/paper	Workshop		
1-Interactive	The Arab Spring and Bahrain	Conference Room, India Arab	April 20,
Session		Cultural Centre	2012
2-International Seminar on Kuwait	Society, Gender and media: Experiences from Kuwait	Conference Hall, India Arab Cultural Centre	May 14, 2012
3- Interactive Session	14 Senior Editors, Journalists from the Countries of Arab Spring	Conference Room, India Arab Cultural Centre	July 04, 2012

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lecture on "*Evolving Situation in West Asia*" in the Indian Council of World Affairs, New Delhi on April 17, 2012
- Lecture on "*Turkey: Countering the Iranian Moves in Arabian Peninsula*" in the Association of Indian Diplomats, Sapru House, New Delhi on September 08, 2012
- Talk on "50 Years of India-Kuwait Ties" on Kuwait Radio and Television, Kuwait on October 15, 2012
- Lecture on "India-Arab Relations" in the Academic Staff College, JMI on November 01, 2012
- 5. Lecture on "*Arab Spring: Genesis, Present Problems and Road Ahead*" in Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi on November 27, 2012
- Lecture on "India-Palestine Relations" in Jamia Nooriya Conference, Kerala on January 12, 2013
- 7. Lecture on " The New Arab World: Views from Turkey and India" in the
- Indian Council of World Affairs, New Delhi on January 21, 2013
- 8- Lecture to IFS Probationers on "Empowerment of Al-Nahda in Tunisia" in
- the Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi on January 22, 2013
- 9- Chaired Session on "Islam and Modernity: The Perspective of Badiuzzaman Nursi" Organized by Zakir Hussain Institute of Islamic Studies, JMI on February 08, 2013
- 10-Talk on "The Arabs and their Neighbours" in the Academic Staff College, JMI on February 26, 2013

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Association of Indian Diplomats, New Delhi
- India-Islamic Cultural Centre, New Delhi
- Shaikh Zayed Book Award Committee, UAE
- Indian Literature Abroad, Ministry of Culture, New Delhi
- Advisory Committee on Promotion of Arabic, NCPUL, New Delhi

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Member of Jamia Court

#### Any other contribution

- Regular weekly Column in the leading Arabic daily news paper *"Al-Ittihad"* published from Abu Dhabi, UAE
- Fortnightly Column in the main Turkish daily news paper " Zaman" published from Istanbul, Turkey
- Evaluation of M.Phil. Dissertation " Role of Select Deoband Scholars in the Development of Arabic Journalism in India" submitted to JNU
- Evaluation of M.Phil Dissertation on " Conflict between East and West in Modern Arabic Novels on Socio-Political Issues" submitted to JNU
- Editor of the only Arabic Quarterly Journal " Thaqafatul Hind" Published from India

#### DR. JAVED AHMED KHAN (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

#### M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Naushad Ahmad	"Medical Tourism" from the Gulf and its Economic Impact in India
Tabassum Parveen	Diversification of Qatari Economy Since 2000

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Indo-	Indian Trade		New Delhi	2012	None	978-8186772-
Gulf	Diaspora in the					48-5
Economic	Arabian					
Relations	Peninsula, (ed)					
in 21st	by P.C. Jain					
Century						

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Workshop			
Institutional	West Asia : Continuity and	New Delhi	22-23	
Development in	Change		March,2013	
Islamic Economics				
and Finance				

# Any other contribution

(Other publications)

"Coordinated 8th Refresher Course in West Asian Studies at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia islamia, New Delhi from February 19th March 12th, 2013.

#### DR. SHAHID JAMAL ANSARI (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

### **Research guidance:**

#### M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1.Limseer Ali P.A	Question of Sovereignty in Shia Political thought" A Case study of Islamic Republic of Iran."
2. Quamar Hayat	"Socio Political Conditions of Religious Minorities in Iran Since 1979"
3. Abid Kamal Ansari	Foof Security in Saudi Arabia
4. Amit Kumar	Political Participation in Shia in Bahrain Since 1990

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

	ig comercines workshops			
Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Workshop			
GCC Women: Some	Gulf Studies Seminar 2013	India Arab	29 to 31st	
General Observation		Cultural	January,2013	
		Centre, JMI	-	

#### **Programme attended**

- Centre for West Asian Studies, JMI, new Delhi
- India Arab Cultural Centre, JMI, New Delhi

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Gulf Women : Ready for change (One session) at UGC Academic Staff College, JMI, New Delhi

#### Consultancy provided

• Centre for Action Research, Jamia Nagar, New Delhi

### Any other contribution

### (Other publications)

- Examination Incharge, 2012-13
- Taught two new M.Phil courses in 2012-13

#### DR. HEMAYUN AKHTAR NAZMI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
• Asif Aqubal Khan	Working and Living Condition of Indian Migrants in the GCC countries"
Imran Ahmad Siddiqui	Role of Christian Messianic Groups in Shaping U.S. Policy towards West Asia
Anas S	Trading Arab Muslim Diaspora and Resultant World System: A case study of Karimis in the Indian Ocean region

Nazia Tabassum Khan	The Changing Role of Women in Saudi Arabia since 1990
Saima Shahid	Diasporic Life and Experience of Indian Female Expatriates in Dubai
Shaista Kutty	Turkey's Foreign Policy towards Israel in Post Cold war period
Mahboob Taha	The Islamic Movement in Israel: Nature and discourse

### Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Abdul Khalik Al- Zamali	United Nation Policy and Palestinian Refugee: International
	Law perspective

#### Publications: Books

DOOKS					
Title	Publisher	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
		publication	publication	(if any)	
1. Emerging	Global books	2013	New Delhi		978-93-80570-44-0
Perspective	Organisation				
in West Asia					

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Intellectual	Book		2012	Indian		
dimensions				embassy: Abu		
of Indo-				Dhabi, UAE		
Arab						
Relations						

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Workshop			
Intellectual	Indo-Arab relations through	Abu Dhabi,	22-23-Nov,2011	
dimensions of Indo-	the Ages in History, Art &	UAE		
Arab Relations	Culture (With Special			
	Emphasis on UAE)			
Arab spring in the	Problems of Modern Middle	Rajashahi,	30-31	
Gulf region: Saudi	east: Origins and Complexities	Bangladesh	December,2012	
Reaction				
Arab Spring in the	West Asia: The Changing	CWAS, JMI,	March 21-22-	
Gulf region:	Scenario		2013	
Reaction from within				
Gulf Studies	Ind0-Saudi Engagements since	Gulf Studies	29-31 January	
Seminar, India –	2006: An Assessment	Seminar,	2013	
Arab Cultural centre,		India –Arab		

### Annual Report - 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

JMI, New Delhi	Cultural	
110025	centre, JMI,	
	New Delhi	
	110025	

### Seminar/conference organized

Title of Conference	Topic of Seminar/conference/ Workshop			Place	Date	Co-authors
West Asia: The	West Asia:	The	Changing	CWAS, JMI,	March 21-22-2013	
Changing	Scenario		0 0			
Scenario						

### DR. SUJATA ASHWARYA CHEEMA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated		commencement		Ongoing/
						Completed
"Indo-	None	Rs. 3.54	Indian	March 2011	2 years	Completed
Iranian		lakhs	Council of	(continued till		
Relations			Social	February 2013)		
in the post-			Science			
Cold War			Research			
Period: A						
(Neo)						
Realist						
Analysis"						

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс			
Md Mosharraf Alam	Human Rights Situation in post-Saddam Iraq			

### Publications:

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
"Iran in the Shadow of the Arab Spring", pp. 145-184	Interpreting the Arab Spring: Significance of the New Arab Awakening? Edited by Priya Singh and Kingshuk Chatterjee		New Delhi: Knowledge World Publishers	2013	None	9789381 904466
"India's energy import strategy faces multiple risks"	In-depth Analysis		Oxford Analytica, Oxford, UK	December 07, 2012	None	

### Annual Report - 2012-13

"India-Iran oil trade continues within sanction regime"	Energy Brief	Oxford Analytica, Oxford, UK	August 13, 2012	None	
"India will tread a delicate path on Iranian oil trade"	Energy Brief	Oxford Analytica, Oxford, UK	March 28, 2012	None	
"India, Iran and the US Factor", pp. 143-170	Perspectives on West Asia: The Evolving Geopolitical Discourses, edited by Priya Singh and Susmita Bhattacharya	 New Delhi: Shipra Publications	2012	None	9788175 416376

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/ conference/	Institution & Place	Date
presentation/paper	workshop		
"In Search of an Elusive Common Ground: Iran-Egypt Rapprochement post-Spring"	National Seminar on West Asia: The Changing Scenario International Seminar on Asia	Centre for West Asian Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi Maulana Abul Kalam	March 21-22, 2013
"Iran and Iraq: Shi'i Identity, Traditional Connectivity and Social Exchanges"	Perspectives 2013, Beyond Strategies: Cultural Dynamics in Asian Connections	Azad Institute of Asian Studies, Kolkata	March 13-14, 2013
"Iran-Saudi Rivalry and Bahrain: Uprising, Reform and the Future of Democracy in the Island Kingdom"	International Seminar on <i>Gulf</i> <i>Studies</i>	Gulf Studies Programme, India- Arab Cultural Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	January 29-31, 2013
"India-Iran Relations: Looking beyond Oil"	Workshop on The India-Gulf Strategic Partnership in a Pan- Asian Cooperative Paradigm	Gulf Research Meeting, University of Cambridge, United Kingdom	July 11-14, 2012

### Programme attended

- Participated in a Workshop on "Modernization of Learning Environment in Higher Education", January 18-19, 2013 held at FTK-Centre for Information Technology, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
- Completed the UGC-sponsored Orientation Programme, April 09-May 05, 2012 at the Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- "Iran's Nuclear Politics: Domestic and International Dimensions", lecture delivered at the 8<sup>th</sup> Refresher Course on West Asian Studies, Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, February 28, 2013.
- "The Iranian Nuclear Crisis and India's Response", lecture delivered to Indian Foreign Service (IFS) Probationers at the Foreign Service Institute, Ministry of External Affairs, New Delhi, February 06, 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Middle East Studies Association (Tucson, Arizona, USA)

#### Any other contribution

• Currently 4 PhD and 2 MPhil scholars are enrolled under my supervision

#### DR RAFIULLAH AZMI (RESEARCH ASSOCIATE)

#### Research guidance: M. Phil. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Saifudheen Kunju. S	Turkey's Foreign Policy Towards the European Union
	Under the AKP
Saad Ahmad	New Media and Public Sphere in Saudi Arabia

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Workshop			authors
Contexualising the US	Geo-Politcal Dev. in the Islamic	Bandar Abbas,	5-7 March	
Resonse to the Arab	World & the Persian Gulf	Iran	2013	
Uprising				
US-Saudi Relations in	Gulf Semianr 2013	India-Arab	29-31	
the Post 9/11 Era		Cultural	January, 2013	
		Centre, JMI	-	
Politics of Diaspora in	Diaspora and Multiculturalism	Centre for	13-14 March	
West Asia: A	in West Asia: Patterns, Issues	West Asian	2013	
Comparative Study of	and Politcs	Studies, AMU		
Jewish and		Aligarh		
Palestinian Diaspora"				
The US Response to	West Asia: Changing Scenario	CWAS, JMI	21-22 March	
the Geo-politcal			2013	
Implications of the				
Arab Uprising:				
Dilemma and				
Challenges"				

#### Programme attended

• 4th Indo-Saudi Workshop organised by the ORF & MEA on 25th April 2013

### DR. ZAKIR HUSAIN INSTITUTE OF ISLAMIC STUDIES

Envisaged by Maulana Obaidullah Sindhi, a prominent early twentieth century Islamic scholar of the subcontinent and a freedom fighter, the Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, was established in 1971 after the name of Dr. Zakir Husain, the first Muslim President of the Indian republic and the benefactor of Jamia Millia Islamia. Prof. M. Mujeeb, the eminent historian and then Vice Chancellor of Jamia Millia Islamia, was its founder and first director. He was followed by Prof Ziaul Hasan Faruqi, Prof S. Maqbool Ahmad, Prof S. Jamaluddin and Prof I. H. Azad Faruqi. The Institute has been headed by Prof. Akhtarul Wasey since 1999.

Four internationally reputed journals, *Islam and the Modern Age* (English), *Islam Aur Asr-e-Jadeed* (Urdu), *Islam Aur Aadhunik Yug* (Hindi) and *Jamia* (Urdu) are published from the Institute to present a critical evaluation of interaction between Islam and modern life and thought and a comprehensive view of Urdu scholarship, literature and culture.

The Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies organizes the prestigious Prof. Mohd. Mujeeb Memorial Lecture annually that has become a forum for expressing and discussing thoughts and ideas concerning Indo-Islamic and modern civilization and their interface.

#### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Positions:	Sanctioned Working		On Leave			
		Teaching				
Professors						
Readers	01	-	-			
Lecturers/Research	01	Transferred to Centre				
Associate		for West Asian				
		Studies				
	No	on-teaching				
Group A						
Group B						
Group C	05	05				
Group D	03	02				

### Faculty & Staff:

Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

S.No.	Date	Events						
1.	27.8.2012	Extension Lecture on Some western Christian views of Islam: Theological						
		Developments since 1900 By Dr. Ataullah Siddiqui, Visiting Professor,						
		University of Gloucestershire, U.K., Former Director, Markfield Institute of						
		Higher Education, U.K.						
2.	03.9.2012	Extension Lecture on Women's contribution to the development of Hadith						
		Literature with special reference to India By Dr. Muhammad Akram Nadvi,						
		Research Fellow, Oxford Centre of Islamic Studies, U.K.						
3.	12-13.10.2012	A Two-Day seminar Concept of freedom and its application in Islamic						
		Jurisprudence in collaboration with Islamic Fiqh Academy, New Delhi						
4.	30.12.2012	Mujeeb Memorial Lecture Evolution of Muslims in India By Mr. Najeeb Jung,						
		IAS, Vice Chancellor, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025						
5.	22.11.2012	Interaction with Maulana Zakriya Ismail Rawat, Chairman, Islamic						
		Academy, Panama, Central America.						
6.	23.11.2012	Interaction with the delegation of Jamiatul Imam Bin Saud, Riyadh,						
		Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.						

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

7.	8-9.02.2013	A Three-Day International Conference on Islam and Modernity in					
		collaboration with Istanbul Foundation for Science and Cultrue, Turkey.					
8.	16.02.2013	A one-day seminar on <i>HIV/AIDS</i>					
9.	11-16.3.2012	An exhibition of Art and Calligraphy in association with "The Siasat Daily"					
		Hyderabad.					

#### DR. AKHTARUL WASEY PROFESSOR

### Honours/Award received

PADMA SHREE AWARD 2013 by the Hon'ble President of India

## Publications:

Title	Publisher	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN
		publication	publication	(if any)	No.
Jazeerah Numaye	Cultural Attache	2012	New Delhi	Dr. Suhaib	
Arab Ki Taarikh	Office, Embassy of			Alam	
Wa Saqafat:	Royal Kingdom of				
Hindustani	Saudi Arabia				
Safarnamon Ki					
Roshni Mein					

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Concept of freedom	A Two-Day seminar	Jamia Millia	12-13.10.2012	Islamic Fiqh
and its application	Concept of freedom and its	Islamia, New Delhi		Academy,
in Islamic	application in Islamic			New Delhi
Jurisprudence	Jurisprudence in			
	collaboration with			
	Islamic Fiqh Academy,			
	New Delhi			
Islam and	A Three-Day	Jamia Millia	8-9.02.2013	Istanbul
Modernity	International	Islamia, New Delhi		Foundation
	Conference on Islam and			for Science
	Modernity in			and Cultrue,
	collaboration with			Turkey
	Istanbul Foundation for			-
	Science and Cultrue,			
	Turkey.			
Interfaith scriptural	A one-day workshop on	Jamia Millia	16.02.2013	Fr. Philip
response to HIV	HIV/AIDŠ	Islamia, New Delhi		Kuruvilla
and AIDS.				

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Anjuman (Court), Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Member, Academic Council, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi
- Member, Board of Studies (Islamic Studies), Directorate of Distance Education, Maualana Azad National Urdu University, Gachibowli, Hyderabad.

- Member (Trustee) Sufi Foundation India, Chandigarh (Punjab)
- Member, Board of Research Studies, Faculty of Islamic Studies and Social Sciences, Hamdard University, New Delhi.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Islamic Studies, University of Kashmir, Srinagar.
- Member, Board of Research Studies, Faculty of Social Sciences, University of Kashmir, Srinagar.
- Member, Board of Studies in Persian, Urdu and Arabic, Punjabi University, Patiala. Punjab.
- Member, Advisory Board Foundation for Amity and National Solidarity, New Delhi
- Trustee, Foundation for Inter-Community Relations (FICR), New Delhi
- Trustee, Yasmeen Foundation, New Delhi
- Member, Editorial Board, Jihan-e-Tib and Unani Chikitsa aur Swasth (Quarterly journals of Urdu and Hindi respectively published by Central Council of Research in Unani Medicine ,Ministry of Health, Govt. of India)
- Member, Editorial Board, Rampur Raza Library Journal.
- Member, Editorial Board, Insight Islamicus, Shah-i-Hamadan Institute of Islamic Studies, University of Kashmir, Srinagar-190006.
- Member, of the Board of Editor / Board of Reviewers, Shaykh Zayed Islamic Centre, Peshawar University, Peshawar, Pakistan

#### MEMBERSHIP OF VARIOUS COMMITTEES OF GOVERNMENT OF INDIA:

- Member, National Monitoring Committee for Minorities' Education, Government of India, Ministry of Human Resource Development, New Delhi
- Member, Assessment and Monitoring Authority, Planning Commission, Government of India, Yojana Bhavan, Parliament Street, New Delhi
- Member, Steering Committee for Elementary Education and Literacy, Planning Commission, Government of India, Yojana Bhavan, Parliament Street, New Delhi
- Member, Working Group on Empowerment of the Minorities for formulation of the 12th Five Year Plan, Ministry of Minority Affairs, Government of India, New Delhi
- Member, Executive Board of the National Council for Promotion of Urdu Language, Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India, New Delhi.

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Hony. Director, Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi-110025

### CENTRE FOR EARLY CHILDHOOD DEVELOPMENT AND RESEARCH (CECDR)

#### **CECDR OVERVIEW**

The Centre for Early Childhood Development and Research was established in Jamia Millia Islamia in February 2010. The centre is a unique collaboration between Jamia Millia Islamia and Save the Children, India. It is one of a kind centre aimed at developing a national resource in the field of Early Childhood Development (ECD) and is dedicated to strengthening research in the area of ECD. With a vision to bridge the existing gap between theory, practice and policy formulation in India, CECDR is a unique centre in a national university dedicated to creating champions and collecting empirical evidence in the field of Early Childhood Development. The Centre aims to identify contemporary concerns in the field of early childhood development and undertake research. The Centre also offers a Master's Programme in Early Childhood Development which has been designed as a cutting edge course to develop in the students the knowledge, attitudes and varied skills to work as ECD professionals in diverse settings and to critically apply theoretical constructs to practice.

#### **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual	Number o	f	Total Enrolment		
	Intake	Applicants		Boys	Girls	Total
M.A. (Early Childhood	20	4		0	4	4
Development)						

#### Faculty & Staff:

Position	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teachin	g position	
Professors	2	1	
Associate Professors	2	0	
Assistant Professors	6	4	
Guest/ Part-time Faculty			-
Non-teaching Position		·	
Group A	x	х	x
Group B	х	х	x
Group C			
Group D			

#### Training & Faculty Development Programmes:

- Participation in IQAC, Academic Audit Training programme of Jamia Millia Islamia, April 2012. (Prof. Rekha Sen and Ms. Sufia Azmat)
- Workshop on Methodology of Focus Group Discussion organized by Centre for Early Childhood Development and Research by Dr. Jyoti Kakkar on 19<sup>th</sup> July 2012. (Faculty and Research Assistants of CECDR)
- Workshop on 'Systematic Review' by ICMR on 24th-25th September 2012. (Dr. Neelima Chopra)
- 102<sup>nd</sup> Orientation Programme organized by Academic Staff College attended by Dr. Neelima Chopra on 10<sup>th</sup> October- 9<sup>th</sup> November 2012.
- 'Statistics workshop' conducted by faculty members of Amity University. A Two Days Workshop on 'Using Statistical Concepts in Social Science Research' on 18<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> December, 2012 at the Centre for early childhood development and research. The workshop was facilitated by faculty from Amity University. The workshop was attended by 20 participants from Jamia and outside.

#### Training and Placement of students

### Student placements undertaken in 2012-2013 include the following:

- Placement of students for 21 days in Raj Kumari Amrit Kaur Child Study Centre, Lady Irwin College, Delhi University
- Student Placement for 15 days in grade 1 and 2 of Jamia Middle School, JMI, New Delhi.
- Student Placement for 15 days in Jamia Nursery School, JMI, New Delhi.

#### **Observational Visits**

S. No.	Organization	Date/Month	Focus of the visit
1	5 Visits to Counseling Cell , NIPCCD, New Delhi -	March-April 2013	To observe the intervention provided by the child guidance centre by NIPCCD
2	Visits to 6 institutions organized through SAVE, New Delhi	Feb-March 2013	To visit an organization working in the field of Child Rights
3.	Amarjyoti Research and Rehabilitation Centre	February, 2013	To observe their programme with respect to the services provided for special children

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

4	ICDS Anganwadi,	March 2013	To observe their programme with			
			respect to the different services			
			provided by them for early childhood			
			development.			
5	IIT Nursery School	Feburary 2013	To observe the programme with respect			
			to their teaching-learning practices.			
6	'Potentials': a centre for	20th and 21st October	To observe the functioning of			
	Autistic Children	2012	professional organization working with			
			children and their families			

#### Co-curricular/Extra-curricular events organized by the department

Topic	Resource Person	Date/Month
Poster Making Activity on Breast Feeding	Ms. Samina Sultan	March 2013
Students prepared low cost nutritious food	Dr. Neelima Chopra/ Ms. Prachi	April 2012
for young children and pregnant/ lactating	Vashishtha	-
mothers		
Students were actively involved in planning	Dr. Neelima Chopra	April 2012
and conducting of Parents' workshop in		
Jamia Nursery School		
Students were actively involved for 5 days in	Dr. Neelima Chopra and 'Primary	July 2012
'Primary Plus' event at a school in	Plus' 'Primary Plus' runs a	-
Ghaziabad.	children's publication and	
	organizes events for young	
	children based on the principals	
	of 'Multiple Intelligence'.	

#### **Extension Lectures**

During this academic session following extension lectures were organized:

Торіс	Resource Person	Date/Month
'Working with autistic children'	Ms. Parul Gupta	3rd August 2012
'Working with young children'- by	Ms. Moksha Nagdev, Child	9th August 2012
	Psychologist	
'Teaching of First language'	Ms. Keerti Jayaram	November 2012
'Jodogyan- Math Activities for young children'	Ms. Minal	1 <sup>st</sup> Feb 2013
Cognitive behavior Therapy for students and	Dr. Nimisha Kumar	July 2012
staff of CECDR		

#### First International Conference on Early Childhood Development Title: Early Childhood Development: Small Steps to a Bright Future Date and Venue: March 21-22, 2012, CECDR, JMI

The First International Conference on ECD was organised by the CECDR, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi. It was an important step towards highlighting the importance of early childhood years. The aim was to organise a multi-disciplinary event at an International level which brings together academicians, researchers, key stakeholders, as well as children and families on a single platform pledged towards taking 'small steps to a bright future'.

The objectives of the Conference were:

• To highlight the importance and relevance of Early Childhood Development and bring key issues centre-stage through a multi-disciplinary perspective.

- To provide an opportunity for academicians and professionals from pertinent fields with crossdisciplinary interests to bridge the knowledge gaps; promote research; and share innovative experiences related to ECD.
- To highlight the role of developing Nations, in promoting effective practices related to early childhood development.

The Theme of the conference was "Early Childhood Development: small steps to a bright future". The theme was further sub dived into subthemes to encourage discussion and paper presentations on all the different aspects of ECD. The programme schedule included keynote address, invited address and a workshop. Eminent keynote speakers, distinguished scholars as well as renowned experts from varied disciplines were invited for plenary sessions on both days of the conferences. This provided an opportunity to interact with eminent scholars. An in-conference workshop was also be conducted by MS. Mokksha Nagdev, Child Psychologist, actively working with toddlers and preschoolers. The title of the workshop was 'Issues and Disorders Commonly Found in Preschoolers and Their Management in Class room and at Home'.

Paper presentations from scholars were invited on the subthemes mentioned above. Over 150 papers were received and 120 papers were selected for oral as well as poster presentations. Accepted papers will be reviewed and published in a book form (with ISBN) by a reputed International publisher. More than 200 delegates participated in the conference.

Thematic ession I	Health and nutrition in early years
Thematic Session II	Early childhood care and education
Thematic Session III	Intervention in early years
Thematic Session IV	Mental health issues in young mothers and children
Thematic Session V	Inclusion and equity in ECD
Thematic Session VI	Policies and Innovative Practices in Early Years
Thematic Session VII	Research and Advocacy in ECD
Thematic Session VIII	ECD in Cultural Context

The main themes covered during the conference included the following:

Consultation Meet for National Commission for Protection of Child Rights (NCPCR) Title: A study of noteworthy practices in ICDS in selected states Convener: Prof Zubair Meenai Date and Venue: December 15, 2012, Department of Social Work, JMI

A Consultation meet was organized by CECDR, JMI on 15<sup>th</sup> December for National Council for Protection of Child Rights. The meet was attended by Dr. Shantha Sinha, Chairperson, NCPCR, Dr. Vandana Prasad, Member, NCPCR, Dr. Renu Singh, Director, Save the Children, Prof. Vineta Kaul, AUD, Prof. Adarsh Sharma, Former Director, NIPCCD, Ms. Natalia, UNICEF, Faculty members of Lady Irwin College, Delhi University and staff and faculty members of CECDR, JMI. The aim of the meet was to finalize the objectives and outcomes of research study of noteworthy practices in ICDS in selected states.

#### Consultation Meet for Ministry of Women and Child Development, GOI through NIPCCD Title: Development and Pilot Testing of the Revised Curriculum for the ICDS Programme in Haryana, Rajasthan and Delhi

#### Convener: Prof Zubair Meenai Date and Venue: October- November 2012, CECDR, JMI

A 10 day 'Curriculum Development' workshop through Core group comprising CECDR faculty, external ECE experts, and state ICDS teams was organized in October and November 2012. The Development of Curriculum for 8 weeks for three states was completed. Training workshops for AWWs and CDPOs were organized at 4 locations, Delhi, Gurgaon, Jaipur, Hissar. Development of tools for evaluation of implemented curriculum by CECDR faculty was competed and coordination and monitoring of implemented curriculum was also conducted as part of the project. A Report of the project was submitted to Dr. D.D. Pandey, Joint Director, NIPCCD.

#### Block Placement:

The students of MA (ECD) conducted their Block Placement in the month of June and July 2012. The students were placed in two organizations CASPLAN and Mobile Crèches for 30 days. Students were required to make a presentation to elaborate on the functioning of the two voluntary organizations working with young children. They also participated in various child oriented activities organized by these organizations and submitted a report of the same.

Topic	Investigator/ Co-Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commen	Duration	Status
	Co-mvestigator	anocateu		cement		
Development and Pilot Testing of the Revised Curriculum for the ICDS Programme in Haryana, Rajasthan and Delhi	CECDR Team	As the requirement	Ministry of Women and Child Develop ment, GOI through NIPCCD	2013	6 Months	Completed
Mapping Early Childhood Development Service Provision in Selected Districts of Andhra Pradesh and Tamil Nadu	CECDR Team	50 Lakhs	CECDR	April 2013	1 Year	Ongoing
Evaluation of Intervention with Mothers on impact on Parenting Styles and Health and Nutrition Outcomes for Children in Selected Districts in Odisha, India	CECDR Team	63 lakh	The Fetzer Institute	January 2013	17 Months	Ongoing

#### Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Department

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Quality of early childhood education: An investigation in the MCD schools of Delhi	Dr. Neelima Chopra and Ms. Prachi Vashishtha	Rs. 6,00,000/-	ICSSR	April 2013	15 months	ongoing
Mapping of ECD services within 5 km. radius of Jamia Millia Islamia	Ms. Seema Naaz and Firdos, S.	As per the requirement	CECDR, JMI	2012	18 Months	Completion
A study on quality of life of children with cancer	Ms. Sufia Azmat	1,75,000/-	CECDR, JMI	Feb 2013	8 months	ongoing
Early language learning: A study of the classroom environment provided in the early childhood educational programmes.	Dr. Neelima Chopra	1,80,000/-	CECDR, JMI	Feb 2013	8 months	ongoing

### DR. REKHA SHARMA SEN (PROFESSOR)

### Major Research Project

Topic	Со-	Grant	Sponsor/Fu	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated	nding	commen		Ongoing/
			Agency and	cement		completed
			Budget			
1. HHI - CECDR	Со	30.00 lakhs	Hands to	2013	14	Ongoing
Research study	investigator		Hearts		months	
titled "Evaluating	with Director,		International			
Efficiency of	CECDR		, USA			
Intervention with						
Mothers through						
Changes in						
parenting practices,						
community's						
attitudes towards						
children and						
children's health						
and nutrition						
indicators in						
Selected Districts in						
Odisha, India"						

## Annual Report – 2012-13

### Jamia Millia Islamia

2. CECDR study "	Со	SAVE, New	2012	1 year	On going
Mapping Early	investigator	Delhi		-	
Childhood Service	with Director,				
Provisions in	CECDR				
Selected Districts in					
Andhra Pradesh					
and Tamil Nadu					

### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated	Funding	commenc		Ongoing/
			Agency and	ement		completed
			Budget			
NIPCCD -	Со		National	October	October -	Interim
CECDR project	investigator		Institute Of	2012	2012 -	Report
titled	with		Public		March 2013	submitted;
'Development,	Director,		cooperation			Final report
Implementation,	CECDR		and Child			to be
Monitoring and			Development,			submitted
Evaluation of			new Delhi			
preschool						
education						
curriculum						
under						
restructured						
ICDS in Delhi,						
Haryana and						
Rajasthan"						
-						

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author	ISBN o.
Exploring Vatsalyam: The Emotion of Love for the Child	Psychology and Developing societies	25, 1	2013	New Delhi	Shilpa Pandit	Under publication

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Acquiring Early	International Conference	Jakarta, Asia-	5-7 November	Nil
Literacy in a	on Early Childhood Care	Pacific Regional	2012	
Trilingual	and Development	Network for		
Environment - A	"Supporting Children's	Early Childhood,		
process based Case	Holistic Learning and	the Indonesian		
Study	Development: Homes,	National		
	Schools and	Coalition for		

	Communities"	ECCD, and the World Bank		
Vathsalyam - Its Traditional Expression and Contemporary Relevance	Consultation for National Social Work Subject Framework for Master's degree in Social Work	Department of Psychology, University of Allahabad	December 21st to 23rd 2012.	T.S. Saraswathi and Shilpa Pandit
Implementing Restructured ICDS Preschool Education Curriculum in Three States: A Process Evaluation	" First International Conference on Early Childhood Development - Small steps to a Big Future"	Centre For Early Childhood Development and Research , Jamia Millia Islamia	March 21-22 , 2013	Saba Firdos
Conceptions about the Ideal Child and the Creative Child among Teachers – A comparison using the 'Ideal Child Checklist' and a critique of its cross cultural application	"First International Conference on Early Childhood Development – Small steps to a Big Future"	Centre For Early Childhood Development and Research , Jamia Millia Islamia	March 21-22 , 2013	Nil

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Resource Support to	" First International	Centre For Early	March, 2012-	
Director	Conference on Early	Childhood	13	
	Childhood Development	Development and		
	- Small steps to a Big	Research , Jamia		
	Future"	Millia Islamia,		
		New Delhi		
Resource Support to	NCPCR and CECDR's	Centre For Early	December 15,	
Director	consultation titled	Childhood	2012	
	'Documentation of Best	Development and		
	Practices of ICDS'	Research , Jamia		
		Millia Islamia		

### **Programme attended**

- Exploring Impact of Early learning, Socialization, and School readiness experiences in preschool settings on educational and behavioural outcomes along the primary stage". 2nd Case Study workshop- 13 15th June 2012
- Retreat on "Understanding Social Relations in India In Terms Of Indigenous Indian Concepts", August 17-19, 2012, Department of Psychology, University of Allahabad
- South Asian Regional Conference on Early Childhood Care and Education: Policies and practices: Towards 2015 & beyond, from August 27-29, 2012
- Pilot testing Of restructured ICDS curriculum, Ministry of Women and Child Development and National Institute Of Public cooperation and Child Development, new Delhi, 30-31 Aug, 2012
- National Consultation on ECCE, Ministry of Women and Child Development, 29 October, 2012

• Addressing Teaching Quality- A Research dissemination meeting by YOUNG LIVES- 26th February, 2013, New Delhi

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lectures on 'Action Research', 'Research Methods", 'Creativity and Intelligence', 'Multilingual Environments' for Certificate Course in Early Childhood Education, Delhi Public School Society, Batch, IX and X, 20th April, 2012, July 21-22, 2012, 24<sup>rd</sup> Nov, 2012
- Talk on topic "Context of Policy" during Consultation on Draft National Early Childhood Care and Education (ECCE) Policy, Organized By: RTE Forum, New Delhi, May 28, 2012
- Speaker on Topic " Emerging Issues' Round Table Consultation on "Strengthening of Legal Entitlements of the Young Child", 7-8 March, 2013, organized by Alliance for Child 's rights

#### Consultancy provided

- Member, Technical Work Group, Odisha Impact Study, ICF International, New Delhi , April 2012 till date
- Advisor, Aga Khan Foundation, New Delhi for Curriculum Development Project under Humayun's Tomb Sundar Nursery Nizamuddin Basti urban renewal programme September, 2012 till date

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Advisory Committee, Early Childhood Education, Delhi Public School Society
- Member, Alliance for Rights to ECCD A network of experts, academia, practioners, NGOs and networks on Rights to ECCD
- Member, Association For Early Childhood Education & Development, India
- Member, Home Science Association of India
- Member, Committee for Development of Reading Material for Home Science for classes IX-XII, CBSE, 2012-2013

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for Early Childhood Development & Research, Jamia Millia Islamia

#### Any other contribution

- Examiner, Certificate Course in Early Childhood Education, Delhi Public School Society, Batch, IX, July 21-22, 2012, Batch X 23<sup>rd</sup> Nov, 2012
- Resource Person, Development of Syllabus for ECE, National Institute of Open Schooling, Noida, 23<sup>rd</sup> August 2012, 3<sup>rd</sup> October, 2012, 26-27 October, 2012

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/Fun	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated	ding Agency	commenc		Ongoing/
			and Budget	ement		completed
Development and	CECDR	As the	Ministry of	2013	6 Months	Completed
Pilot Testing of	Team	requirem	Women and			
the Revised		ent	Child			
Curriculum for			Development,			
the ICDS			GOI through			
Programme in			NIPCCD			
Haryana,						
Rajasthan and						
Delhi						

#### DR. SUFIA AZMAT (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Mapping Early	CECDR	50 Lakhs	CECDR	April 2013	1 Year	Ongoing
Childhood	Team					
Development						
Service Provision						
in Selected						
Districts of						
Andhra Pradesh						
and Tamil Nadu						
Evaluation of	CECDR	63 lakh	The Fetzer	January	17 Months	Ongoing
Intervention with	Team		Institute	2013		
Mothers on						
impact on						
Parenting Styles						
and Health and						
Nutrition						
Outcomes for						
Children in						
Selected Districts						
in Odisha, India						

### **Minor Research Project**

Торіс	Co- Investiga tor	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ Completed
"A Study on Quality of Life of Children with Cancer".		1.75 lakh	Save The Children	Feb 2013	8 months	Ongoing

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
"A study on access to	Indian Social Work	Department of	23-25 February	
child health services in	Congress	Social Work,		
urban slums of Delhi".		University of Delhi		
"A comparative study	National Seminar on	Department of	16 March	
of Immunization	Globalization and	Sociology, Aligarh		
patterns among 0-18	Development	Muslim University		
months babies in slum				
clusters of Delhi".				
"A Spectrum of New	First International	Centre For Early	21-22 March	
Born Care Practices in	Conference on Early	Childhood		
Low SES Migrant	Childhood	Development And		
Muslim Families in	Development	Research		
Delhi″	_	Jamia Millia Islamia		
"Young Child in	First International	Centre For Early	21-22 March	Ms. Seema
Indian Social Policies".	Conference on Early	Childhood		Naaz
	Childhood	Development And		
	Development	Research		
	_	Jamia Millia Islamia		

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Workshop			
	First International Conference	Centre For	21-22 March	
	on Early Childhood	Early		
	Development	Childhood		
	-	Development		
		And Research		
		Jamia Millia		
		Islamia		

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

#### **Programme attended**

- Participation in IQAC, Academic Audit Training programme of Jamia Millia Islamia, April 2012.
- Workshop on Methodology of Focus Group Discussion organized by Centre for Early Childhood Development and Research by Dr. Jyoti Kakkar on 19<sup>th</sup> July 2012.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Visited Moradabad Muslim Degree College and delivered extension lectures to MSW Final and Previous Year students. They were held on January 28 & 29, and the Titles were "*Perspectives in Social Work*" and "*Scope of Social Work*".
- Visited Department of Social Work, Aligarh Muslim University to deliver extension lecture titled *"social work and Early Childhood Development- Linkages and opportunities"* on 16 March, 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Life Member, Amnesty international
- life member, Association for Early Childhood Education & Development (AECED)
- life member, National Association of Professional Social Workers

#### DR. NIMISHA KUMAR (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			authors
	workshop			
'Physical and mental	AIIMS Physiotherapy	The All India	20 <sup>th</sup> January	
well-being in early	Conference	Institute of Medical	2013	
childhood'		Sciences (AIIMS),		
		New Delhi.		
'Gender differences in	International Conference	Jamia Millia	21st March	Ms Nida
the expression of	on Early Childhood	Islamia	2013	Khan
aggression among pre-	Development			
schoolers and its effect	_			
on social competencies: A				
pilot study.				

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Workshop			
	Using Statistical Concepts in	CECDR	18th and 19th	Ms Sonia Puar, Ms
	Social Science Research'		December,	Rashmi Pandey,
			2012	AMITY University

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Cognitive behavior Therapy	personal and professional development workshops	CECDR	July 2012	
Dance and Movement Therapy	personal and professional development workshops	CECDR	July 2012	Ms. Mokksha Nagdev, Child Psychologist
Psychoanalysis	personal and professional development workshops	CECDR	July 2012	DR Surabhika Maheshwari I.P. College, DU
Therapy for Autism	personal and professional development workshops	CECDR	August 2012	Ms Parul Gupta and Ms Kanika Kharbanda, Potentials Therapy centre, New delhi
Problems and Disorders in pre school children and their management at home and in school	In conference workshop. Interntional conference on early childhood development	JMI	21 <sup>st</sup> March 2013	Ms Mokksha Nagdev

#### **Programme attended**

- Attended the 4<sup>th</sup> AIIMS Physiotherapy Conference on 19<sup>th</sup> and 20<sup>th</sup> January 2013 at the All India Institute of Medical Sciences (AIIMS), New Delhi.
- Participated in the workshop On "Bioethics & Good Clinical Practices" organized by Rational Independent Ethics Committee (RIEC) Under the aegis of "Society for Promotion of Health and Environmental Sciences" & ISPOR-India. The workshop was organized on Saturday, 16<sup>th</sup> March 2013 at the Delhi Institute of Pharmaceutical Sciences And Research, Khanpur.
- Participated in the post seminar workshop on "Qualitative Research on Trauma, Suffering and Healing' on the 15th of March, 2013, conducted by Dr Kumar Ravi Priya, IIT, Kanpur organised by the Dept of Psychology, Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Attended the International Seminar On Psychology of Trauma: Women and Children in Violent Conflict organised by the Dept of Psychology, Jamia Millia Islamia on March 13-14, 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Max Ethics Committee, Max Saket and Patparganj, New Delhi
- Max Institutional Review Board, Saket, New Delhi
- Max Renal Transplant Committee, Saket, New Delhi
- Moolchand Medcity Research Ethics Committee, Moolchand Hospital, New Delhi
- Rational Independent Ethics Committee, DIPSAR, New Delhi

#### Any other contribution

• Conducted and supervised the practical on 'Developmental Screening and history taking' for students of Semester 4 MA ECD in March 2013 at the Jamia Day care centre.

Major Research Projec	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/F	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investigator	allocated	unding Agency and Budget	commenc ement		Ongoing/ completed
1.Mapping Early Childhood Development Service Provision in Selected Districts of Andhra Pradesh and Tamil Nadu	CECDR team	Rs. 50 lakhs	Save the Children and CECDR		8 months	Ongoing
2. Evaluation of Intervention with Mothers on impact on Parenting Styles and Health and Nutrition Outcomes for Children in Selected Districts in Odisha, India	CECDR team	Rs. 25 lakhs	The Fetzer Institute, HHI, USA		18 months	Ongoing

### DR. PRACHI VASHISHTHA (PROFESSOR)

### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
1. An Investigation into the dialectical relationship between social situation of development of children and pedagogical practices in Jamia nursery school'.	None	1.5 lakhs	CECDR		8 months	The post of research Investigato r for the project has been advertised.
2. Quality of early childhood education: An investigation in the MCD schools of Delhi	Dr Neelima Chopra	6 lakhs	ICSSR	April, 2013	18 months	Ongoing

### Annual Report – 2012-13

Jamia Millia Islamia

	r	1		
3.Development	CECDR team	Ministry of	December,	Completed
and Pilot Testing of		Women	2012	
the Revised		and Child		
Curriculum for the		Developme		
ICDS Programme		nt GOI,		
in Haryana,		through		
Rajasthan and		NIPCCD		
Delhi				

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of		Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/				
	workshop				
	First	International	Jamia Millia	21-22 <sup>nd</sup>	CECDR team
	conference	on Early	Islamia, new	March, 2013	
	Childhood	Development	Delhi		
	was on 21 <sup>st</sup> -22 <sup>nd</sup> March,				
	2013				

#### **Programme attended**

- Attended a seminar on 'Quality of ECE in India' organised by CECED, Amebedkar University, Delhi 28th January 2013
- Attended a workshop on 'Teaching Quality Matters' organised by Young Lives on 26th February 2013
- Attended South Asian Regional Conference on Early Childhood Care and Education- Towards Evidence Based Policies and Practices Before and Beyond organised by Amebedkar University, Delhi on 2015- 27- 29 August 2012.
- Attended a workshop on "Using Statistical Concepts in Social Science Research" (18<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup> December 2012).
- Attended series of workshop on self-reflection and development held in the centre in 23, 24, 30 & 31st August 2012.
- Attended a workshop on Qualitative research methods (Focussed Group Discussion) held on 19<sup>th</sup> July 2012

#### Consultancy provided

• Paper Setter for M.A Psychology Examination (Developmental Psychology paper), 2013, C.C.S. University, Meerut

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- National Academy of Psychology( NAOP), India
- Association for Early Childhood Education and Development, TISS, India

#### DR. NEELIMA CHOPRA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### **Major Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Development	CECDR	As the	Ministry of	2013	6 Months	Completed
and Pilot	Team	requirement	Women and Child			

## Annual Report – 2012-13

Testing of the Revised Curriculum for the ICDS Programme in Haryana, Rajasthan and			Development, GOI through NIPCCD			
Delhi Evaluating Efficiency of Intervention with Mothers through Changes in parenting practices, community attitudes towards children and children and children's health and nutrition indicators in Selected Districts in Odisha, India	CECDR Team	63 lakh	The Fetzer Institute	January 2013	17 Months	Ongoing
Mapping Early Childhood Development Service Provision in Selected Districts of Andhra Pradesh and Tamil Nadu	CECDR faculty	50 lakhs	Save the children	April 2013	1 year	ongoing
Quality of early childhood education: An investigation in the MCD schools of Delhi	Ms. Prachi Vashishtha	Rs. 6,00,000/-	ICSSR	1 <sup>st</sup> April 2013	15 months	ongoing

### Annual Report - 2012-13

### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding	Date of commencement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/
			Agency and			Completed
			Budget			
Early		Rs.	CECDR	15 <sup>th</sup> Feburary	8 months	ongoing
language		1,80,000/-		2013		
learning: A						
study of the						
classroom						
environment						
provided in						
the early						
childhood						
educational						
programmes.						

### Publications:

Books (Chapters)
------------------

Alfa	publication	publication	/• <b>A</b>	
Alfa		publication	(if any)	No.
1 11101	2013	New Delhi.	(Ed.) Sinha, M.	978-93-
Publications				82302-
				56-8
Twenty First	2012	Patiala,	(Ed.)Rihani, I	978-93-
Centaury		Punjab		80144-
Publications		(India)		67-2
Radha	2012	New Delhi	(Eds.) Tyagi,	81-7487-
Publication			G. Saxena, K.	811-4.
			& Rajput, A.	
	Twenty First Centaury Publications Radha	Twenty First Centaury Publications2012Radha2012	Twenty First Centaury Publications2012 Punjab 	Twenty First Centaury Publications2012Patiala, Punjab (India)(Ed.)Rihani, IRadha Publication2012New Delhi(Eds.) Tyagi, G. Saxena, K.

**Research Articles** Journal/Book Place of ISBN Title Volume Year of Copublication publication author No. (if any) A study of early International Volume 2012 United 0966childhood education 9760 Journal of 20 issue 2 Kingdom Early Years programmes in pages 159-Delhi, India. Education 174.

Reviews

ICCVIEWS			
Title of book	Name of publication	Publication details	ISBN No.
reviewed	in which reviewed		
Bernadette Duffy's	International Journal	Publication year 2013	0966-9760
Supporting Creativity	of Early Years	DOI:	
and Imagination in	Education.	10.1080/09669760.2013.771326	
Early Years.			

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Understanding Community Perception about ECD through Casp- Plan	First International Conference on Early Childhood Development	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	21st-22 <sup>nd</sup> March 3013	Ms. Kulsum Kidwai
'Exploring parent's perceptions regarding early childhood educational programmes'	Redefining Education: Expanding Horizons	International conference in Bombay Teachers Training College, Mumbai	9 <sup>th</sup> -12 <sup>th</sup> January 2013.	
'Early Childhood Education: Teachers as curriculum developers'	Challenges for Education in Knowledge Society	Rayat and Bahara College of Education, Mohali for Conference organised by AIAER	17-19 <sup>th</sup> November 2012	
'Effective Early Childhood Programmes'	102 <sup>nd</sup> UGC Orientation Programme,	Academic Staff College, JMI	7 <sup>Th</sup> November 2012	

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops Title of Topic of

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			authors
	Workshop			
	First International	Jamia Millia Islamia,	21st-22nd	CECDR
	Conference on Early	New Delhi	March 2013	Team
	Childhood Development			
'Jodogyan- Math	Ms. Minal (resourse	CECDR, Jamia Millia	1st Feb 2013	
Activities for young	Person)	Islamia		
children '-				
Thematic planning in	workshop for ICDS	CECDR, Jamia Millia	October	
ECCE	AWW and Supervisors	Islamia	2012.	
Multiple Intelligence in	'Everyone is a Genius'	Jamia Middle School,	28 <sup>th</sup>	
ECCE	Teachers' workshop	JMI, New Delhi	September	
	-		2012.	
Importance of Parental	Parents' workshops in	Jamia Nursery	14 <sup>th</sup> and 21 <sup>st</sup>	
Involvement in ECCE	Jamia Nursery School	School, JMI, New	September	
		Delhi	2012.	

#### Programme attended

- 'Quality of ECE in India' Seminar organized by CECED, AUD on 28th January 2013
- 'Teaching quality by young lives' Seminar orgainsed by Young Lives on 26th February 2013.
- 102<sup>nd</sup> Orientation programme by Academic Staff college- 10<sup>th</sup> October- 9<sup>th</sup> November 2012
- 'Systematic review' Training organized by ICMR on 24th-25th September 2012
- South Asian Regional Conference on Early Childhood Care and Education-
- Towards Evidence Based Policies and Practices Before and Beyond 2015- 27- 29 August 2012.
- Extension lecture on 'Qualitative Research' by Dr. Jyoti Kakkar, JMI- 19th July 2012.

#### **Consultancy provided**

• Curriculum Development for M.F. Mushir Fatima Nursery School, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Member of Association for Early Childhood and Education, Tata Institute of Social Sciences, Mumbai

DR. SEEMA NAAZ (RESEARCH ASSISTANT)

- Alliance for Rights to Early Childhood Care and Development
- ALL INDIA ASSOCIATION FOR EDUCATIONAL RESEARCH
- International Economics Development Research Center (IEDRC)

#### Topic Co-Grant Sponsor/ Date of Duration Status : Investigator allocated Funding commenc Ongoing/ Agency ement completed and Budget CECDR 2013 Development and Pilot As the Ministry 6 Months Completed Testing of the Revised Team the of Curriculum for the requirem Women ICDS Programme in ent and Harvana, Rajasthan Child and Delhi Develop ment, GOI through NIPCCD 50 Lakhs Mapping Early CECDR CECDR April 2013 1 Year Ongoing Childhood Team **Development Service** Provision in Selected Districts of Andhra Pradesh and Tamil Nadu Evaluation of CECDR 63 lakh The 17 Ongoing January Fetzer 2013 Months Intervention with Team Mothers on impact on Institute Parenting Styles and Health and Nutrition Outcomes for Children in Selected Districts in Odisha, India

#### **Major Research Project**

#### **Minor Research Project**

Торіс	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Mapping of ECD services within 5 km. radius of Jamia Millia Islamia	Firdos, S.	As per the requirement	CECDR, JMI	2012	18 Months	Completion

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author	ISBN/ISSN No.
Intra-	Progressive	-	2013, June	Ideal	Sukhramani,	2231-2358
Parental	Outlook- A			Foundation,	N.	
Violence:	Refereed			India		
An Impact	National					
Study of	Research					
Academic	Journal of					
Performance	Social Sciences					
of Children						

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
-	Consultation on	Jamia Millia	Dec 15, 2012	-
	'Documentation of Best	Islamia, New		
	Practices of ICDS'	Delhi		

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Growing Up in	International Conference	Jamia Millia	March 21-22,	Pushpa
Violent Home	on Early Childhood	Islamia, New	2013	-
	Development: Small Steps	Delhi		
	to a Bright Future			
Young Child in Indian	International Conference	Jamia Millia	March 21-22,	Azmat, S.
Social Policies	on Early Childhood	Islamia, New	2013	
	Development: Small Steps	Delhi		
	to a Bright Future			

#### **Programme attended**

• Attended a Refresher Training organized by GFATM, JMI

### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Life Member, National Association for Professional Social Workers in India (NAPSWI)

### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Counselling Supervisor, GFATM-R7, Department of Social Work, Jamia Millia Islamia

### Annual Report - 2012-13

### Any other contribution

• Academic Counsellor in IGNOU at JMI Centre

### DR. SABA FIRDOS (RESEARCH ASSISTANT)

Topic	Co-	Grant	Sponsor/	Date of	Duration	Status :
•	Investigator	allocated	Funding	commen		Ongoing/
			Agency	cement		completed
			and			
			Budget			
Development and Pilot	CECDR	As the the	Ministry	2013	6 Months	Completed
Testing of the Revised	Team	requirement	of			
Curriculum for the			Women			
ICDS Programme in			and			
Haryana, Rajasthan			Child			
and Delhi			Develop			
			ment,			
			GOI			
			through			
Manaina Faula	CECDR	50 Lakhs	NIPCCD CECDR	A	1 Year	Orresine
Mapping Early Childhood	Team	50 Lakiis	CECDK	April 2013	1 Tear	Ongoing
Development Service	Team			2015		
Provision in Selected						
Districts of Andhra						
Pradesh and Tamil						
Nadu						
Evaluation of	CECDR	63 lakh	The	January	17	Ongoing
Intervention with	Team	00 шкп	Fetzer	2013	Months	Oligonig
Mothers on impact on	reun		Institute	2010	monub	
Parenting Styles and			histitute			
Health and Nutrition						
Outcomes for Children						
in Selected Districts in						
Odisha, India						

#### **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co-	Grant allocated	Sponsor/	Date of	Duration	Status :
	Investiga		Funding Agency	commen		Ongoing/
	tor		and Budget	cement		completed
Mapping of	Naaz, S.	As per the	CECDR, JMI	2012	18	Completion
ECD services		requirement			Months	_
within 5 km.		_				
radius of						
Jamia Millia						
Islamia						

## Annual Report - 2012-13

### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN/ISSN
			publication	publication		No.
An	Community	-	2011	Maharshi	Aleem, S.	978-93-
Explanatory	Health			Dayanand		81818-04-6,
study on	Psychology:			University,		197-208
Quality of	Research And			Rohtak.		
life and	Applications			(Haryana).		
Personality						
among the						
Internet						
addicted						
youth.						

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
-	Consultation on	Jamia Millia	15 <sup>th</sup> Dec, 2012	-
	'Documentation of Best	Islamia, New		
	Practices of ICDS'	Delhi		
-	Using Statistical	Centre for Early	18 <sup>th</sup> & 19 <sup>th</sup>	-
	Concepts in Social	Childhood	December,2012	
	Science Research	Development &		
		Research, Jamia		
		Millia Islamia,		
		New Delhi		
-	Mental health and well-		7th & 8th	-
	being: Issues, Challenges	Indira Gandhi	February, 2013	
	and Strategies For the	National Open		
	Future	University		
Quality	International Conference	Centre for Early	21 <sup>st</sup> & 22 <sup>nd</sup>	Sen, S., R.
Enhancement of	on Early Childhood	Childhood	March, 2013	
Preschool Education	Development: Small	Development &		
component of ICDS	Steps to a Bright Future	Research ,Jamia		
through	_ 0	Millia Islamia,		
implementing		New Delhi		
Restructured				
Curriculum in				
Three States				

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
-	International Conference	Centre for Early	March 21-22,	-
	on Early Childhood	Childhood	2013	
	Development: Small Steps	Development &		
	to a Bright Future	Research , Jamia		
	-	Millia Islamia,		
		New Delhi		

#### Any other contribution

• Academic Counsellor in Arjun Singh Centre for Distance and Open learning, Jamia Millia Islamai, New Delhi

## F. T. KHORAKIWALA CENTRE FOR INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

#### **Courses offered:**

Name of courses	Level	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrollment			
				SC	ST	Women	Total
PhD in	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Information							
Technology							

### Faculty & Staff:

Position	Sanctioned	In Place	On leave
Group A	6	6	0
Group B	-	-	-
Group C	6	5	1
Group D	2	2	-

### **Major Research Projects:**

Project	Collaborative Agency	Title	Validity
ERP Mission	IIT Kanpur	ERP Mission	Up to March 2013

### Conferences and Workshops organized:

18-19th January, 2013	Organized Workshop on "Modernization of Learning Environment in the
	Higher Education" at FTK - Centre For Information Technology, JMI

#### ZAHID HUSAIN KHAN DIRECTOR

#### **Major Research Project:**

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Fu nding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
NMEICT	Z.H. Khan	20 lakhs	Ministry of	October	3 ½ yrs	Completed
Consortium			Human	2010	-	_
Project			Resource			
			Development			

#### Research guidance: Ph. D. Awarded (*in Physics*):

I II. D. HWaraca (in I nysic.	<i>,</i>	
Scholar's Name	Topic	Notification number and date
Ashok Kumar Sharma	Studies on Enhancement in Optical	F.No.
	Absorption and reduction in	COE/Ph.D./(Notification)/331/2012
	Minority Carrier recombination in	Dated: 31.07.2012
	Silicon Solar Cells	

### Annual Report – 2012-13

Darakhshan Qaiser	Study of Optical Gain and	F.No.
	Relaxation Mechanism of Fullerenes	COE/Ph.D./(Notification)/320/2012
	in Solutions.	Dated: 02.04.2012

### Books:

Title	Publisher	Year of	Place of	Authors	ISBN
		publication	publication		No.
Spectroscopy of	LAP LAMBERT	2012	Germany	Darakhshan	* ISBN-
Fullerenes in Solutions:	Academic			Qaiser,	10:
Optical Gain and	Publishing GmbH			Mohd.	36591126
Relaxation Mechanism"	& Co. KG,			Shahid	31
[Paperback]	Saarbruecken,			Khan,	* ISBN-
_	Germany			Zahid H.	13:978-
				Khan	36591126
					38
"Laser-induced Effects:	LAP LAMBERT	2012	Germany	Ausama I.	* ISBN-
on Metal Chalcogenide	Academic			Khudiar,	10:
Thin Films"	Publishing GmbH			Zahid H.	36591108
[Paperback]	& Co. KG,			Khan,	5X
_	Saarbruecken,			M.	* ISBN-
	Germany			Zulfequar	13:978-
					36591108
					56

### **Research Articles:**

Title	Journal	Volume &	Year of	Place of	Co- author
		pages	publication	publication	(if any)
Use of Constant	Spectrochim.	Vol. 108C,	2013	Great Britain	Homdutt
Wavelength Synchronous	Acta Part A:	рр. 268-273.			Sharma
Spectrofluorimetry for	Molecular				V. K. Jain
Identification of polycyclic	and	DOI:			-
aromatic hydrocarbons in	Biomolecular	10.1016/j.saa.20			
Air Particulate Samples.	Spectroscopy	13.01.079.			
Influence of cadmium	Materials	Vol. 15 [5],	2012	The	Ausama I.
concentration on the optical	Science in	pp. 536-542.		Netherlands	Khudiar,
and structural properties of	Semiconductor	http://dx.doi.o			M.
cadmium selenide thin	Processing	rg/10.1016/j.ms			Zulfequar,
films.	C	sp.2012.04.003			

### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Topic of Seminar/conference/Workshop	Place	Date
Adobe Education Leadership Forum 2013; Organized by	Phuket, Thailand	20-22 March 2013
Adobe Systems.		

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Place	Date
FTK-Centre for Information Technology, JMI.	18-19 January 2013
	FTK-Centre for Information

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered an invited talk on "Information Technology in the Learning of Physics" in the Refresher Course in Academic Staff college Physics, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh on 23 February 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Standing Committee, "National Mission of Education Through Information Communication Technology", Ministry of Human Resource.
- Life Member of the Following Academic Bodies/Societies : Indian Physics Association; Indian Laser Association; Indian Society of Atomic & Molecular Physics; Asian Physical Society; Astronomical Society of India; Indian Geological Congress; Indian Chapter of International Centre for Theoretical Physics.

#### Contribution to corporate life of the university

- Director, FTK Centre for Information Technology.
- Chairman, Standing Committee for Act, Statutes and Ordinances.
- Chairman, Sub-Purchase Committee (Computers and Peripherals).
- Chairman, MACP Committee for Non-Teaching Employees of the University.
- Chairman of the Committee for Examining the Past Services of University Teachers.
- Chairman of the Committee to look into the aspects of a more representative character to the Students' Union.
- Chairman of the Committee to examine the proposal received from National Council for Promotion of Urdu Language (NCPUL) for running their CABA-MDT course in collaboration with Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Chairman, Reserve Price Committee in respect of writing off the obsolete/condemn equipment/furniture etc.
- Chairman of the Committee for the improvement of the functioning of the Office of the Controller of Examinations.
- Member, Editorial Board, "Jauhar" quarterly newsletter of Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Member, NAAC Advisory Committee.
- Member, Establishment Committee.
- Member of the Committee to Examine the Request of Instructors of University Polytechnic for their upgradation from the post of Instructor to Lecturer.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Computer Science, Faculty of Natural Sciences.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Graphic Art, Faculty of Fine Arts.
- Member, Committee of Studies, Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Economics, Faculty of Social Sciences.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Electronics & Communication Engg, Faculty of Engg. & Technology.
- Member, Prospectus Committee for the Academic Year 2013-14.

#### Any other contribution

- Vice-President, Delhi Education Society.
- Member, AUD ERP Consultative Committee, Ambedkar University, Delhi.
- Member, Award of "Gold Medal" Committee for Innovation in Open and Distance Learning", Indira Gandhi National Open University (IGNOU), New Delhi.
- Member, Board of Studies, Department of Physics, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh.

#### DR. SHANE KAZIM NAQVI (SR. SYSTEM ANALYST)

#### Major Research Project:

Topic	Principal Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/Fu nding Agency and Budget	Date of commenc ement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
NMEICT	S. Kazim	20.70	Ministry of	October	3 ½ yrs	Ongoing
Consortium	Naqvi	lakhs	Human	2010	-	0 0
Project			Resource			
			Development			

#### **Research Articles:**

Title	Conference	Volume & pages	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)
A study of talent identification in models in sports and parameters for talent identification in cricket	International Conference on Physical Education and Sports Sciences, November 16- 18, 2012.		2012		Gulfam Ahamad S. Kazim Naqvi M.Sufyan Beg

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
Workshop		
Cloud Computing: Imperative – India Summit	Delhi	2nd Aug'12

### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Topic of Seminar/conference/workshop	Place	Date
Workshop on "Modernization of Learning Environment in Higher Education".	FTK-Centre for Information Technology, JMI.	18-19 January 2013

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- MIS & Introduction to Cloud Services for Office Work System" on 19th Feb'13 from 12.45 p.m. to 2.15 p.m.
- 3<sup>rd</sup> One Week Professional Development Programme (Teaching and Research in Digital Era) For Senior Faculty organized by the Academic Staff College, JMI during November 05- 10, 2013:
  - o Introduction to ICT
  - Introduction to Operating Systems
  - Clod Model and Academic Applications
  - Applications of Google Apps in Education and Research
  - o Zooming Presentations for collaboration and online delivery
- Delivered lectures on the following topics during the Workshop on "Modernization of Learning Environment in Higher Education" organized by FTK-Centre For Information Technology, JMI during 18th – 19th January 2013.
  - o Google Apps: Tools for academic coordination and collaboration.
  - Managing and Sharing Calendars
  - Creating and sharing documents in a secure online environment.
  - o Managing Online Surveys/Forms

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, Standing Committee, "National Mission of Education Through Information Communication Technology", Ministry of Human Resource.
- Served as a member of the Course Designing Committee for designing the course for "Post Graduate Diploma in Information Systems Management" at IGNOU, Delhi.
- Serving as member of the Project Review and Steering Group constituted by NMEICT, MHRD for EdRP Mission Project.
- Nominated as a member of a committee by the President, South Asia University to recommend appropriate ERP provisioning for the University.
- Nominated as a member of the committee to look into the hardware and software requirements of IGNOU.
- Nominated as a member of a committee to review the closure of the ODL Soft Project at IGNOU.
- Nominated as a member of the committee to look into the Web Access Control Provisions at GGS Indraprastha University.

#### Contribution to corporate life of the university

- Member, Sub-Purchase Committee (Computers and Peripherals).
- Member, Committee to recommend the up-gradation of Labs in Jamia Schools.
- Member, Committee for setting up Smart Classrooms in the University
- Served as a member of Moderation Committee, Department of Economics, JMI

#### Any other contribution

- Developed a Program within Jamia MIS to Support the **Preference Based Admission Systems in Jamia**. The program was successfully implemented during the admission process 2012-13.
- Successfully implemented the migration of Oracle 9i to 11g project.
- Designed specifications of technical items and also several tender documents including the following;
  - o Managed IT Services Tender
  - Procurement of Network Access Control System
  - Procurement of Cyber Forensic equipment for the University Internet Gateway.
  - Setting up of Interactive Classroom

#### SYED NASI AZIZ RIZVI PROGRAMMER

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops:

Title	Place	Date
National conference on ICT in Public safety, security and	Oberoi Hotel, New Delhi	March 8, 2013
Disaster Management		

#### Conferences and Workshops organized

Title of the Conference	Place	Date
Organized workshop on "Modernization of Learning	JMI , New Delhi	January 18-19,
Environment in Higher Education"		2013

#### Lecture/Talk delivered :

Date	Topic	Programme/Institution/Place
January 19, 2013	Application of iPAD in Higher	Lecture delivered for the Faculty members
-	education	and Office staff of Jamia at FTK-CIT
5 <sup>th</sup> & 6 <sup>th</sup> Feb.,	Latest issues and Limitations on	Orientation Programme for Universities and
2013	ICT	Colleges organized by Academic Staff College,
		JMI, New Delhi at FTK-CIT

5 April, 2013	Workshop on Dell Technology	Hotel Le Meridian, Windsor Place, New
-	Day to see how Toad supports	Delhi.
	entire data environment	

#### Membership of Academic and Professional Bodies held by Faculty Members

• Member, International Association of Computer Science and Information Technology (IACSIT)

#### **Contribution of Faculty Members to Corporate Life of the University**

- Managing IT services of the university through IT Helpdesk
- Ensure that all complaints of the users (Faculty members, administrative staff and students) related to Software and Hardware are addressed in time.
- Facilitate to prepare Tender document for identification of appropriate ICT service provider
- Member of the Group for the "Smart Class" setup in the university.

#### AZIZULLAH KHAN SYSTEM ANALYST

#### Lecture/Talk delivered:

Date	Topic	Programme/Institution/Place
16-18 October 2012	Creating pdf from MS-Word and Inpage (Urdu) Uploading of information on the portal on the portal in pdf format	Training on content uploading of Press Release on Jamia Portal provided to the Media Office, JMI

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops:

		Title			Place	Date
Workshop	on	"Modernization	of	Learning	FTK-CIT, JMI	18-19 Jan. 2013
Environmen	t in Hig	gher Education"		-		

#### Contribution to Corporate Life of the University

- Member, Sub-Purchase Committee (Computers and Peripherals).
- Managing Jamia Official Website http://jmi.ac.in of the university.
- Managing Jamia Official Email services of the university.
- Providing necessary help to users in using of Google Apps (Email)

#### Any other contribution

**Major Research Projects:** 

• Preparation of functional requirements for the Examination, and Infrastructure Module. The program/module was successfully developed and implemented during 2012-13.

#### DR. MUZAFFAR AZIM (SYSTEM ANALYST)

Topic	Co-Investigator	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
		Allocated		Commencement		
"ERP	M. Azim	5.7 Lakh	MHRD	21 September	2 years 6	Extended
Mission"	(Co-P.I.)		(Ministry of	2010	months	up to
Project	Dr. S. K. Naqvi		Human			March
-	(P.I.)		Resource			2013
			Development			

#### Conferences and Workshops organized

Title of the Conference	Place	Date
Co-Convener of the workshop on "Modernization of Learning	JMI , New Delhi	January 18-19, 2013
Environment in Higher Education"		

#### **Programme attended:**

Title of the Programme	Place	Date
Creating & Securing Mobile Application with Oracle ADF	Eros Hotel	February 05, 2013
Mobile & IDM	Nehru Place	
	New Delhi.	

#### Lecture/Talk delivered :

Date	Topic	Programme/Institution/Place
January 18-19,2013	Content Management System	Workshop on "Modernization of Learning
	and Virtual Classrooms	Environment in Higher Education" at JMI ,
		New Delhi
9th March 2013	Cyber Issues	Orientation Programme for University and
		College Research Scholars organized by
		Academic Staff College, JMI, New Delhi.

### Membership of Academic and Professional Bodies held by Faculty Members

• Life Member, Computer Society of India.

#### Contribution of Faculty Members to Corporate Life of the University

• Member of the Group for the "Smart Class" setup in the university.

#### MOHD. WASIFUL HASAN (DATABASE ADMINISTRATOR)

#### Seminar and Conferences Attended by Faculty Members

Date	Programme
12 October 2012	Seminar on Oracle Exadata "Hardware and Software Engineered to Work Together" held at Hotel Oberoi, New Delhi.
6 September 2012	<b>Seminar on Oracle Security Executive Roundtable held at Hotel Oberoi</b> , New Delhi.
6 November 2012	Seminar on Oracle Technology Network (OTN) Developer Day on Cloud Computing & Big Data held at Hotel Clariges, New Delhi.
5 February 2013	ADF Mobile Workshop (Creating & Securing Mobile Application with Oracle ADF Mobile & IDM) held at Hotel Eros, Nehru Place, New Delhi.
5 April 2013	Workshop on Dell Technology Day to see how Toad supports entire data environment held at Hotel Le Meridian, Windsor Place, New Delhi.

#### Lectures and Talks Delivered by Faculty Members

Date	Topic	Programme/Institution/Place
19 Jun 2012	Using MS-Excel for Data	Orientation Programme for University and College
	Management	Teachers organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

16 Oct 2012	Using MS-Excel for Data	Orientation Programme for University and College
	Management	Teachers organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia
	_	Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
7 Nov 2012	Using MS-Excel for Data	Orientation Programme for University and College
	Management	Teachers organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia
		Millia Islamia, New Delhi.
7 Dec 2012	Using MS-Excel for Data	Orientation Programme for University and College
	Management	Teachers organized by Academic Staff College, Jamia
	-	Millia Islamia, New Delhi.

#### JUNAID AKHTAR TECHNICAL ASSISTANT

#### Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

18-19th January, 2013	Attended Workshop on "Modernization of Learning Environment in the
	Higher Education" at FTK - Centre For Information Technology, JMI

#### Any other contribution

- Successfully implemented the migration of old website data to the new Portal.
- Computer setting of the University Prospectus 2013-14 in the A & C Branch, Jamia Millia Islamia. Dated: Tuesday, March 19th, 2013

#### NASIR ALI KHAN (TECHNICAL ASSISTANT)

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
Workshop		
Workshop on "Modernization of Learning	FTK-Centre for	18-19 January 2013
Environment	Information	
in Higher Education".	Technology, JMI.	

#### **Programme/Training attended**

Name of Training Attended	Place	Date
"Training Programme on Web Based System for	India International	29.12.2012
monitoring Of Free Coaching and Allied Scheme."	Centre, Lodhi Road,	
Organized by Ministry of Minority Affairs	New Delhi	

# INDIA ARAB CULTURE CENTRE

India Arab Cultural Centre (IACC) fosters cultural relations between India and the Arab world through its multi-faceted literary and cultural exchange programmes. It is a Centre of excellence for research and academic programmes on culture with thrust on India-Arab civilisational ties. It has emerged as a nodal point for the projection and dissemination of Indian culture in the Arab countries and the Arab culture in India.

#### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

#### **Courses offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Number of		Total Enrolment					
Courses offered	Intake	Applicant	SC	ST	OBC	General	Women	Total
Ph.D. in Gulf Studies	4	16			2		2	4

PG Diploma in Iranology	20	14				4	1	5
----------------------------	----	----	--	--	--	---	---	---

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teach	uing	
Professors	1	1	0
Associate Professor	1	1	0
Assistant Professor	1	1	0
	Non-tea	iching	
Group A	1	1	0
Group B	2	0	0
Group C	0	0	0
Group D	0	0	0

#### **Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Centre:**

- Lecture on "The Arab Spring and Bahrain" by H.E. Dr. Mohammad Abdul Ghaffar Chairman DERASAT and Advisor His Majesty the King of Bahrain on April 20, 2012.
- International Seminar on "Society, Gender and Media: Experience from Kuwait on May 14, 2012.
- "Interactive Session" With 14 Senior/Journalists from the countries of Arab Spring on July 04, 2012.
- Talk on "Boom amid Gloom: Spirit of Possibility in 21st Century Gulf by Dr. N. Janardhan on August 27, 2012.
- Talk on "US Policy in the Middle East in the Context of Syrian Crisis" by Jon B. Alterman Zbigniew Brzezinski Chair in Global Security and Geostratgy & Director, Middle East Program, Centre for Strategic and International Studies (CISS) on September 06, 2012.
- Talk on "The Future of Arab Spring" by Mr. S. Nihal Singh (Eminent Journalist) on September 26 ,2012.
- Lecture on "Turkish Diaspora in Europe and its Implication on Turkish-EU Relations" by Prof. Sebnem Akcapar A Renowned Scholar of Turkey Presently Visiting Professor at the Academy of International Studies, JMI on October 10, 2012.
- Talk on "Egyptian Transformations" by Prof. A.K. Ramakrishnan, Chairperson, Centre for West Asian Studies, JNU on November 16,2012.
- Talk on "History, Society and Politics in the Gulf" by Prof. A.K. Pasha Director, Gulf Studies Programme, Jawaharlal Nehru University on November 20, 2012.
- Three Day Gulf Studies International Seminar on 29-31 January, 2013.
- A talk by H.H. Sheikh Nasser Sabah Al- Ahmed Al Jaber Al- Sabeh, Minister of Diwan Al-Amiri Affair of Kuwait on March 05, 2013.

#### II. Literary and Cultural Exchanges with the Arab World

- Photo Exhibition "Gulf Landscapes" by renowned international photographer Hashim Haroon on 29th-31th January 2013
- Participation in the 21th World Book fair at Pragati Maidan from 4<sup>th</sup> 10<sup>th</sup> February 2013
- Photo Exhibition on "India-Kuwaiti Political Visits" from 5th -15th March, 2013

Conaborative Research Hojeers by the Centre.							
Topic	Investigator/Co	Grant	Sponsor	Date	of	Duration	Status
	-Investigator	allocated		commencer	nent		
Documentati	on Dr. M. H. Ilias	18,75000	Indira	17th Feb 201	3	2 Years	Two Phases
of Arabic	-		Gandhi				Completed

# Collaborative Research Projects by the Centre.

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Malayalam			National			
Language &			Centre			
Cultural and			for Arts			
Literacy						
Traditions of						
Mappila						
Muslims of						
Kerala						
"Investment in	Dr. Sameena	4,96,650	ICSSR	15 <sup>th</sup> April 2012	1 year	ongoing
the Northern	Hameed					
Indian Ocean						
Rim countries:						
Implications						
for India's						
Energy						
Security"						

# Any other information <u>Centre's Publication</u>

India Arab Cultural Centre in collaboration with different Arab Organizations has translated and published the following books:

- King Abdul Aziz bin Saud and Muslims of the Indian Sub-Continent (in Urdu)
- Gandhi's Outstanding Leadership ( in Arabic)

#### Forthcoming:

- King Abdul Aziz and Maulana Zafar Ali Khan ( in Urdu)
- Hajj Travelogues ( in Urdu)
- Arabian Frontiers of the British Raj ( in Arabic)

#### Journals

*"Thaqafatul Hind" or the Indian Culture in Arabic language* in collaboration with the Indian Council for Cultural Relations. The following issues have come out during the year 2012-13

- 1. Thaqafatul Hind Vol 62, no. 2 April-June 2012
- 2. *Thaqafatul Hind* Vol 62, no. 3 July Sept 2012
- 3. Thaqafatul Hind Vol 62, no. 4 Oct Dec 2012
- 4. Thaqafatul Hind Vol 63, no. 1, Jan -March 2012

#### DR. ZIKRUR RAHMAN (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
			publication	publication	(if any)	
Dr. S.	Thaqafatul	Vol. 63 No.	2012	ICCR and		ISSN: 0970-
Radha	Hind	2		IACC, New		3713
Krishnan:				Delhi		
The						
Philosopher						
President						

#### Translations

Translation Title	Name of Publication in	Publication details	ISBN No.
	Which translated		
1-Arabic Translation of	" Imra'a Muthira"	Thaqafatul Hind	ISSN: 0970-3713
Short Story " The		Vol.63 No. 1, 2012	
Charming Woman" by		ICCR and IACC, New	
Jumpa Lahiri		Delhi	
2-Arabic Translation of	"Al-Rooh fil-Insaan"	Thaqafatul Hind	ISSN: 0970-3713
" Human Soul" by Dr.		Vol.63 No. 2, 2012	
S. Radha Krishnan		ICCR and IACC, New	
		Delhi	
3- Arabic Translation of	" Ghandi- Qiyada	Under publication by the	
Mahatma Gandhi and	Mutamayyeza"	Kalima Project, Abu	
his Extraordinary		Dhabi UAE	
Leadership			
4- Urdu translation	Shah Abdul Aziz Ke	Under publication by	
of Arabic Book "	Maulana Zafar Ali Khan	King Abdul Aziz	
King Abdul Aziz	ke Saath Ta'lluqat"	Foundation, Riyadh	
and Maulana Zafar		(Kingdom of Saudi	
Ali Khan"		Arabia)	

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/ workshops

Title of Presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date
	workshop		
1- The Arab Spring:	Recent Changes in Arab	Association of	June 15, 2012
Between Secular	Regimes	Indian Diplomats,	
Democracy and	-	Sapru House	
Islamists		_	
Empowerment			
2- The Arab Gulf	The Changing Arab Scenario	Al-Ittihad Forum,	October 20, 2012
Union between		Abu Dhabi(UAE)	
Reality and			
Aspirations			
3- Sudan and South Sudan:	Peace and Conflict on Africa	ICWA, New Delhi	January 18, 2013
Peace in the Making			

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of Presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ Workshop	Place	Date
1-Interactive Session	The Arab Spring and Bahrain	Conference Room, India Arab Cultural Centre	April 20, 2012
2-International Seminar on Kuwait	Society, Gender and media: Experiences from Kuwait	Conference Hall, India Arab Cultural Centre	May 14, 2012
3- Interactive Session	14 Senior Editors, Journalists from the Countries of Arab Spring	Conference Room, India Arab Cultural Centre	July 04, 2012
4-Centre's Participation in 21 <sup>st</sup> World Book Fair		Pragati Maidan, New Delhi	4-10 February 2013

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Lecture on "*Evolving Situation in West Asia*" in the Indian Council of World Affairs, New Delhi on April 17, 2012
- Lecture on "*Turkey: Countering the Iranian Moves in Arabian Peninsula*" in the Association of Indian Diplomats, Sapru House, New Delhi on September 08, 2012
- Talk on "50 Years of India-Kuwait Ties" on Kuwait Radio and Television, Kuwait on October 15, 2012
- Lecture on "India-Arab Relations" in the Academic Staff College, JMI on November 01, 2012
- Lecture on " Arab Spring: Genesis, Present Problems and Road Ahead" in Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi on November 27, 2012
- Lecture on "India-Palestine Relations" in Jamia Nooriya Conference, Kerala on January 12, 2013
- Lecture on "*The New Arab World: Views from Turkey and India*" in the Indian Council of World Affairs, New Delhi on January 21, 2013
- Lecture to IFS Probationers on "Empowerment of Al-Nahda in Tunisia" in the Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi on January 22, 2013
- Chaired Session on "Islam and Modernity: The Perspective of Badiuzzaman Nursi" Organized by Zakir Hussain Institute of Islamic Studies, JMI on February 08, 2013
- Talk on "The Arabs and their Neighbours" in the Academic Staff College, JMI on February 26, 2013

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Association of Indian Diplomats, New Delhi
- India-Islamic Cultural Centre, New Delhi
- Shaikh Zayed Book Award Committee, UAE
- Indian Literature Abroad, Ministry of Culture, New Delhi
- Advisory Committee on Promotion of Arabic, NCPUL, New Delhi

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Member of Jamia Court

#### Any other contribution

- Regular weekly Column in the leading Arabic daily news paper *"Al-Ittihad"* published from Abu Dhabi, UAE
- Fortnightly Column in the main Turkish daily news paper " Zaman" published from Istanbul, Turkey
- Evaluation of M.Phil. Dissertation " Role of Select Deoband Scholars in the Development of Arabic Journalism in India" submitted to JNU
- Evaluation of M.Phil Dissertation on " Conflict between East and West in Modern Arabic Novels on Socio-Political Issues" submitted to JNU
- Editor of the only Arabic Quarterly Journal " *Thaqafatul Hind*" Published from India

Topic	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ FundingAgency	Date of commen	Duration	Status: Ongoing/
	0		and Budget	cement		completed
Documentation	Dr. Shamsad	18,75,000	Indira Gandhi	17 <sup>th</sup>	Two	Completed
of Arabic-	Hussain		National Centre	February,	years	two phases
Malayalam			for Arts (IGNCA)	2012	-	-
Language and						
Linguistic-						
Cultural						
Traditions of						
Mappila						
Muslims of						
Kerala						

#### DR. M. H. ILIAS (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

# Publications:

Books	
Title	Publi

Title	Publisher	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
		publication	Publication	(if any)	
Travel and	Brill	Under	Leiden	PKM Abdul	
Transformation:		Publication		Jaleel	
The Life					
History of					
Saiyyid Fadl					
bin Alawi					

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	ISBN No.
"Indian Associations in the Gulf: Pushing Boundaries of Political Imagination in the Gulf"	www.Jadaliyya.com	May	2012	Washington	
"India-GCC Relations and Question of Labour"	<i>India-GCC Strategic</i> <i>Relations</i> (Dubai: Gulf Research Centre).		2013	Dubai	
"Re-conceptualizing 'political': Translocal Indian Politics in the Gulf"	Contextualizing Diasporas in the Middle East Sossie Kasbarian (ed.) (Edinburgh: Edinburgh University Press)		To be published in July, 2013	Edinburgh	

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Pearl Trade and the Life	Journal	Arabian	То	be	2013	Exeter	
History of Narain	Studies		published	in			
Asarpota, A Bhatia			the				
Migrant in the Gulf from			forthcomin	ng			
Thatta			issue				

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/ workshops

Title of Presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-
	Seminar/conference/			authors
	workshop			
"Off-Campus	Gulf Studies	Exeter University,	July 16-20,	
Orientalism: Western	Conference-2012	UK	2012	
Universities in the Gulf "				
Arabic-Malayalam and the	Invited Talk	Indira Gandhi	14 <sup>th</sup>	
Cultural Traditions of		National Centre	December,	
Mapplia Muslims of Kerala		for Arts	2012	

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title Presentation/paper	of	Topic Seminar/conference	of /	Place	Date		Co-author
		Workshop	-				
1-International		Gulf Studies Semina	r 2013	IACC, Jamia	29-31,	Jan,	
Seminar on the Gulf				New Delhi	2013		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- "Mappila Muslims and the Cultural Content of Trading Arab Diaspora" History Symposium held in connection with KNM State Conference on 29<sup>nd</sup> December, 2012.
- "Arab Influence on Kerala Muslim Culture" at the Graduate Conference held at Jamia Nooriya, Kerala on 10th January, 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Islamic Manuscript Association (Cambridge, UK)
- Association of Gulf and Arabian Peninsula Studies (AGAPS)

#### DR. SAMEENA HAMEED (ASSISTANT PORFESSOR)

#### **Major Research Project**

Topic	Grant allocated	Sponsor/ Funding Agency and Budget	Date of commen cement	Duration	Status: Ongoing/ completed
"Investment in the Northern Indian Ocean Rim Countries: Implications For India's Energy Security"	Rs 4,96,550	ICSSR	15 April 2012	1 year	ongoing

#### Publications: Research Articles

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-	ISBN
			publication	publication	author	No.
					(if any)	
SAARC:	Chapter in a book,		2012	Pentagon		ISBN
Engaging Gulf's	'Strengthening			Press, New		978-81-
Look East Policy	SAARC Exploring			Delhi		8274-
for Non-	Vistas for Expanded					583-4
Traditional	Cooperation'					
Security Threats						
"Indian	Chapter in a book,,'		2013	RBSA Pub.		ISBN
Migrants in the	Human Migration in			Jaipur		978-81-
Gulf:Challenges	Indian Sub-					7611-
and Prospects"	Continent'					643-5
Role of the Gulf	Chapter in a Book,		Under	Gulf		
in India's	'India and the Gulf-		publication	Research		
Energy Security	What Next?'			Centre,		
				Dubai		
Contemporary	Chapter in a Book,		Under	Manek		
Economic	Arab World:		publication	Pub. New		
Challenges in	Perception, Policies			Delhi		
the Gulf	and Strategies					

# Participation in seminars/conferences/ workshops in during

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
Presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Women and	National Conference	IIS University,	September 18 -19,	
Energy Usage in	on "Sustainable	Jaipur	2012	
Rural India	Rural Development			
:Challenges for	in India: Efforts and			
Sustainable	Challenges"			
Development				
Labour	International	Darjeeling Govt.	Nov. 26-27, 2012	
Immigration and	Conference on	College,		
Human Trafficking	Human Trafficking:	Darjeeling		
in the Gulf Region	Global efforts to			
	Combat and			
	Challenges			
	International	Chowgule	22nd & 23rd	
	Conference on	College, Goa	February 2013	
	"Human Migration			
	in South Asia:			
	Patterns,			
	Development and			
	Challenges			
Role of Foreign	Third Asia Energy	Anantara	28th February-1st	
Direct Investments	Summit 2013	Riverside Resort,	March 2013	
in Power, Oil, Gas		Bangkok		
& Coal Sectors				

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

India-Nepal	International	South Asian	March 22-23, 2013	
Energy	Conference on India-	Studies Centre,		
Cooperation	Nepal Relations:	University of		
through Trade and	Emerging Issues and	Rajasthan,		
Investment	Challenges of	Jaipur		
	Cooperation	-		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Lecture on "India's Energy Security" Special Winter Program The Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia on December 19, 2012

### Contribution to corporate life of university

- Member of Admission Committee, Hall of Girls Residence
- Warden, Hall of Girls Residence

#### Any other contribution

• Co-organising Secretary in the International Conference on "Human Migration in South Asia: Patterns, Development and Challenges" organized by Chowgule College, Goa on 22nd & 23rd February 2013

#### MD. AFTAB AHMAD (PROGRAMME OFFICER)

#### Honours/ Award received

• Maulana Mohammed Ahmad Pratapgarhi Educational Award from Aalia Irfania, Lucknow-2013

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
A New Engagement between New Delhi and Abu Dhabi for Literary and Cultural Exchanges	Thaqafatul Hind,	63, No- 01,	2012	ICCR, New Delhi		ISSN:097 0-3713
It Shook the Arab Media As Well	The Pioneer (Daily)		11 <sup>th</sup> March, 2013	New Delhi		
Origin, Evolution and Spread of Arabic Language in India	Chapter in an Ed. Encyclopedia		Forthcoming	Rutledge, India		
Reception of Arab Spring in India's Arabic Media	Chapter in Ed. Book		Forthcoming	New Delhi		
Literary Transformation in the Contemporary Arab World	Chapter in Ed. Book		Forthcoming	New Delhi		
Problems of Modern Arab World: An Overview of Arabic Press	Chapter in Ed. Book		Forthcoming	New Delhi		

#### **Research Articles**

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

Indian Legacy to the	Chapter in Ed.	Forthcoming	Institute of	
Islamic Scientific	Book	_	Objective	
Heritage: A Study of			Studies,	
Abbasid Caliphate			New Delhi	

#### Translations

Translation Title	Name of Publication in	Publication details	ISBN No.
	Which translated		
Hajj Travels-Difficulties	Rahlatel Hajj, Al-Tareeq	Forthcoming	
during Haj Pilgrimage	wal Wasael wal Sa'ubaat		
	fi Dau Rahalat Al-Hajj		

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/ workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
Presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Indian Legacy to the	India and Muslim World	Institute of	15-16	
Islamic Scientific	in 21 <sup>st</sup> Century	Objective	February, 2013	
Heritage: A Study of		Studies, New		
Abbasid Caliphate		Delhi		
Aalia Irfania: A Centre	Arabic Language and	Aalia Irfania,	2-3 March,	
of Arabic Language and	Literature in India	Lucknow	2013	
Literature				
Problems of Modern	West Asia: The Changing	Centre for	21-22 March	
Arab World: An	Scenario	West Asian	2013	
Overview of Arabic		Studies, Jamia		
Press		Millia Islamia		

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

- Talk on '*Madrasa Education and Job Opportunity*' during a two-day Educational Conference held at Darul Uloom Ziaul Islam, Purnea (Bihar) on 12 -13 April, 2012
- Lecture on *'Career in Foreign Language in the Contemporary world'* during a Career Counseling Workshop held at the UP Press Club, Lucknow on 3<sup>rd</sup> March 2013

# NELSON MANDELA CENTRE FOR PEACE & CONFLICT RESOLUTION

The Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace & Conflict Resolution was launched in 2004 and was one of the first of its kind in an Indian university. Its chief focus is comparative and contemporary studies, and it aims to address the lack of serious and purposeful analysis of types and sources of conflict in our country and neighbourhood, and the methods of dealing with them that India has adopted. Objectives of the Centre:

• To research and document Indian approaches to the promotion of peace, at home and abroad.

- To develop a curriculum of peace and conflict studies based on national, regional and global experiences.
- To build capacity for conflict prevention and resolution in government and civil society agencies.
- To promote a community of academic expertise in conflict prevention, management, and postconflict peace building.

The Centre has trained students from different parts of India especially the conflict regions of Northeast and Kashmir. The Centre has also had students from Nepal, Bangladesh, Pakistan, Sri Lanka, Indonesia,

Thailand and Afghanistan. Under the student exchange programme students have also come from France. An important component of the MA course is a weeklong fieldwork trip to conflict areas.

Over the years, the Centre has focused on research, curriculum development and teaching, organized seminars /conferences, held short training programs for faculty, administration and civil society, hosted visiting fellows, organized interactions with eminent leaders in peacemaking and partnered with other universities and institutions working in the field of peace and conflict studies.

*Curriculum Development (European Union Asia Link Project):* The Centre undertook a three-year project on "Peacemaking and Peace-Building in Europe & South Asia (Human Resource and Curriculum Development)" from March 2008 to February 2011. As part of the project, four Course Modules were prepared through joint curriculum development, faculty exchanges, and "test run" programs held in partner universities in Europe and South Asia. A peace network of 25 institutions has been created.

<b>Courses offered</b>	:								
Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment						
			SC	ST	Women	Total			
Ph. D. Peace & Conflict Studies	5	15	-	-	-	0			
Masters in Conflict Analysis & Peace Building	40 (37)	519	-	-	16	16			
Faculty & Staff:		0 11 1		· ·					
Positions:		Sanctioned	8		On Leave				
			Teach	ing					
Professors		3		2					
Readers		2		NIL					
Lecturers		3		2					
	Non-teaching								
Group C		1		2					
Group D				2					

#### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

#### **Training & Faculty Development Programmes**

• Three-week Training Programme on "Conflict Analysis and Peace Building" in collaboration with Rotary Education Foundation, Rotary International District 3010. The Programme was aimed at promoting the capacity development of professionals in the age-group of 25-40 who are serving in government departments and agencies or media or working with NGOs and are based in the field; December 3-22, 2012.

S.No	Title of the Program	Day and Date
1.	Lecture on "Managing Religious Diversity: Can we learn from the	April 13, 2012
	Ancients? By Prof. Rajeev Bhargava, Director, Centre for the Study of	-
	Developing Societies, (CSDS) Delhi under M K Gandhi Chair lecture	
	series	

2.	Interaction on 'Kashmir' with Mr. David Devadas, a freelance journalist and author of "In Search of a Future, The Story of Kashmir" Viking Penguin, 2007	April 13, 2012
3.	Simulation on "Jammu & Kashmir" conducted by Ms. Manjrika Sewak, Consultant, WISCOMP, New Delhi for MA students of the Centre	April 24, 2012
4.	Extension Lecture on <b>"Situation in Jammu &amp; Kashmir"</b> by Mr. Praveen Swami, former Resident Editor of The Hindu	August 27, 2012
5.	Student debate on <b>"Is international intervention for the cause of</b> <b>humanitarianism more important than sovereignty</b> ?" moderated by Bhaskar Sharma of MA III Semester	September 4, 2012
6.	Lecture on <b>"Compound Inequalities &amp; Political Violence in India"</b> by Prof. Neera Chandhoke, Deptt. Of Political Science, Delhi University under M K Gandhi Chair lecture series	September 6, 2012
7.	National Conference on "Central India- Towards Conflict Resolution"	September 26-27, 2012
8.	Extension Lecture on <b>"Military Operations in Surankot</b> " by Maj Gen G D Bakshi (Retd.)	October 4, 2012
9.	International Conference on <b>"South Asia</b> : <b>Dynamics of Conflict and</b> <b>Pathways of Peace"</b> under M K Gandhi Chair	November 8-9, 2012
10.	Interaction cum Panel Discussion on <b>"Implementation of Human Rights and Humanitarian norms in South Asia"</b> in collaboration with the Regional Delegation of the International Committee of the Red Cross and the Programme on Humanitarian Policy and Conflict Research, Harvard University. The interaction was with a group of 15 graduate students from Harvard University who were visiting India for a field study course in Strategic Planning in Humanitarian Engagement.	January 17, 2013
11.	Extension Lecture on <b>"Arab Spring, American Autumn?"</b> by Prof. Vijay Prashad, George and Martha Kellner Chair in South Asian History and Professor of International Studies at Trinity College, Hartford, Connecticut, U.S.A. The lecture was organized in collaboration with the Department of Political Science, JMI.	February 14, 2013
12.	Extension Lecture on <b>"Country and Town: The Changing Face of</b> <b>India Today"</b> by Prof. Dipankar Gupta under M K Gandhi Chair lecture series	February 21, 2013
13.	Extension Lecture on <b>"Irish Nationalism and the Minority Question"</b> by Dr. John Doyle, Director of the Institute for International Conflict Resolution and Reconstruction and Executive Dean, Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences, Dublin City University, Dublin	February 22, 2013
14.	Extension Lecture on <b>"The Limits of European Feminism(s)"</b> by Dr. Eileen Connolly, Senior Lecturer, School of Law and Government, Dublin City University, Dublin	February 22, 2013
15.	Film Screening of Channel 4 Documentary "No Fire Zone: the Killing Fields of Sri Lanka" followed by a Symposium on "War Crimes in South Asia" with panellists Anjolie Singh, Dilip Simeon and Satya Sivaraman	March 7, 2013
16.	<b>Fifth Walter Sisulu Memorial Lecture</b> on "Trajectories of Fascism: The Extreme-Right Movements in India and Elsewhere" by Prof. Jairus Banaji, School of Oriental and African Studies, University of London	March 18, 2013

# Annual Report – 2012-13

17.	Interactive Session on "SIPRI's interest in India and South Asia" by	March 21, 2013
	Dr. Pieter Wezeman, Senior Researcher, Arms Transfer Programme,	
	Stockholm International Peace Research Institute (SIPRI) Sweden.	

# Collaborative Research Projects by Faculty/Centre/Deptt.

Topic	Investigator/	Grant	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	Co-	allocated		commencement		
	Investigator					
"Evaluation	Deputy	Rs. 90	Ministry of	February 2013	6 months	Ongoing
of SPQEM	Project	lakhs	Human			
and IDMI"	Director		Resource			
(Dr. Tanweer			Development,			
Fazal,			Government			
Assistant			of India			
Professor,						
NMCPCR in						
collaboration						
with Centre						
for Dalit and						
Minority						
Studies, JMI)						

### FACULTY PROFILE

#### DR. ASNEEM MEENAI (PROFESSOR & DIRECTOR)

# **Minor Research Project**

Topic	Co-	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of	Duration	Status
	Investigator	anocateu		commenc ement		
'Muslim Minorities and dynamics of inclusion/exclusio n: Australia and India as case studies'	Prof. Samina Yasmeen		The project has been funded through a grant from the Australia-India Institute, University of Melbourne Australia and the Centre for Muslim States and Societies at the UWA.	March 2012	One year	Visited the Centre for Muslim States and Societies, University of Western Australia November 11-16, 2012, as part of the project to workshop the joint research for the project. Presented the findings of the research

			project in a workshop
			to members
			of the
			faculty and
			students of
			UWA.
			Under
			completion

#### Ph. D. Supervision:

Scholar	s's Name	Торіс			
1.	Mr. Manoj Mathews	"Multilateral Initiatives for Peace Building and State Building during an Ongoing Conflict; Case Study Afghanistan." Ongoing			
2.	Col. Venish Rai	"The Soldier Society Bond: It's Resilience to Mee Forthcoming Challenges." Ongoing			
3.	3. Ms. Zufa Kulsum "Armed Conflicts in India: A Study of its Impa Women." Ongoing				
4.	Mr. Mohd. Intekhab Alam Khan	"Regional Conflict Prevention Mechanisms: Lessons Learnt from OSCE and ASEAN for South Asia." Ongoing			

#### Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

Title of presentation/	Topic of Seminar/	Place	Date	Co-authors
paper	Conference/Workshop			
Delivered the Inaugural	Inaugural session of UGC	Jamia Millia	April 24,	Not
Address	Workshop on "Capacity	Islamia	2012	applicable
	Building of Women			
	Managers in Higher			
	Education"			
Participated in a Panel	"United Nation July	India Habitat	June 20,	Not
Discussion	Conference on Arms Trade	Centre, Lodi	2012	applicable
	Treaty" Organized by the	Road, New Delhi		
	Control Arms Foundation			
	of India & the			
	Manipur Women Gun			
	Survivors Network			
Participated in various	National Conference on	Jamia Millia	September	Not
sessions as Director of	"Central India- Towards	Islamia	26-27,	applicable
the Centre	Conflict Resolution"	(NMCPCR	2012	
		Conference)		
Chaired the Inaugural	"South Asia: Dynamics of	Jamia Millia	November	Not
session.	Conflict and Pathways of	Islamia	8-9 , 2012	applicable
Participated in various	Peace."	(NMCPCR		
sessions as Director of		Conference)		
the Centre				
Presented a paper in a	'Inclusion and Exclusion:	Centre for Muslim	November	Not
symposium on 'Inclusion	Australia and India	States and	15 2012	applicable
and Exclusion: Australia	compared'	Societies,		
and India compared'		University of		
		Western Australia.		

Title of presentation/	Topic of Seminar/	Place	Date	Co-authors
paper	Conference/Workshop			
	Three-week training programme on "Conflict Analysis and Peace Building" was conducted by the Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution in collaboration with Rotary Education Foundation, Rotary International District 3010.	Jamia Millia Islamia	December 3-22, 2012	The training programme was jointly coordinated by Prof. Tasneem Meenai and Dr. Kaushikee.
	Organised and coordinated the Interaction cum Panel Discussion on <i>"Implementation of Human Rights and Humanitarian norms in South Asia"</i> in collaboration with the Regional Delegation of the International Committee of the Red Cross and the Programme on Humanitarian Policy and Conflict Research, Harvard University.	Jamia Millia Islamia	January 17, 2013	The interaction was with a group of 15 graduate students from Harvard University who were visiting India for a field study course in Strategic Planning in Humanitarian Engagement.
	Organised and chaired an Interactive Session on "SIPRI's interest in India and South Asia" by Dr. Pieter Wezeman, Senior Researcher, Arms Transfer Programme SIPRI	Jamia Millia Islamia	March 21, 2013	Not applicable

#### Seminars/Conferences/Workshops Organized

#### Lectures/Talk delivered

• Delivered two lectures **on "Conflict Approaches"** and **"Conflict Resolution"** in the Three-week Training programme on "*Conflict Analysis and Peace Building*" that was conducted by the Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution from December 3-22, 2012 in collaboration with Rotary Education Foundation, Rotary International District 3010.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member, South Asian Women's Network on Women in Peacemaking.
- Founder member, Initiatives for Change, Centre for Governance, New Delhi.
- Associate Member, Institute for Defence Studies and Analysis, New Delhi.

#### Contribution to corporate life of University:

- Dean, Students' Welfare, Jami a Millia Islamia since October 2011.
- Chairperson of Apex body of Sensitization, Prevention and Redressal of Sexual Harassment (SPARSH).
- Member of the University Court (Anjuman) JMI.
- Member of the Executive Council, JMI.
- Member of the Academic Council, JMI.
- Member of the Board of Studies for the Departments of Urdu, Political Science, and Art Education.
- Member of the Board of Studies, Faculty of Dentistry.
- Member of the Board of Management, Centre for Culture, Media and Governance
- Member of the Committee for Counting of Past Services.
- Incharge of Common Entrance Test for Admission to MA courses in Five Centres in 2012-13.
- Superintendent of Examination for Entrance Tests for courses of all Centres except AJK Mass Communication Research Centre and the Centre for Management Studies for the academic session 2012-13.

#### Any other Contribution:

- Initiated and formalised the Memorandum of Understanding of the Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution with Rotary Education Foundation to conduct a Three-week Training Programme on "Conflict Analysis and Peace Building" for civil servants, media professionals and civil society activists. Subsequently, the first three-week training programme on "Conflict Analysis and Peace Building" was conducted by the Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution from December 3-22, 2012 in collaboration with Rotary Education Foundation, Rotary International District 3010. The training programme was jointly coordinated by Prof. Tasneem Meenai and Dr. Kaushikee.
- Coordinated and supervised the participation of students and faculty of Jamia Millia Islamia on **August 21, 2012,** in the day-long **National outreach Conference on Global Nuclear Disarmament held at Vigyan Bhawan,** organised by the Indian Council of World Affairs (MEA) and facilitated by the Rajiv Gandhi Action Plan Group. Ms. Shafaq Shah of BA LLB IV Year, who was shortlisted in the Preliminary Round in the debate competition held on August 16, 2012 at IIC, also spoke along with 11 other participants from other institutions of NCR during the session meant for students. Class XI and XII students from the Jamia Senior Secondary School (Day and Self Financing Shifts) and from several Faculties, Departments and Centres participated very proactively in the interactive session of the Conference.
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia collaborated with 'Citizens for Justice and Peace' in organizing a series of programme around "Memorial to a Genocide: Gulberg Gujarat 2002-2012", from October 9-13, 2012. The programmes, held in Jamia campus, included a Photo Retrospective, Statistics, Missing Person's Wall, Acknowledgements and Survivor's Conversations, and a Seminar Workshop on 'In Pursuit of Justice: Media and the Law.'
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia coordinated two programmes (Sufi music performance by Ustad Zila Khan on October 29, 2012 and performance by the Turkish group of Whirling Dervishes on October 30, 2012) held as part of the Foundation Day celebrations.
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia, and in association with the Tibetan People's Solidarity Campaign organised the screening of an award winning film "Tibet in Song" directed by Ngawang Choephel on January 31, 2013.
- As Dean, Students' Welfare, supervised the Jamia Cultural Committee in organising the three-day inter University cultural festival MiRAAS 2013 from February 26-28, 2013 in which students from

about fifty universities / colleges / institutions had participated. The festival comprised of literary, debate, drama, entrepreneurship and management, folk dance, music and fine arts events.

# PROFESSOR SUJIT DUTTA M K Gandhi Chair

#### Ph.D Awarded

Scholar's Name	Торіс
1. Mr. Badar Khan Suri	"Emerging Democracies in Muslim World and Prospects for
	Peace: A Comparative Analysis of Afghanistan and Iraq";
	Ongoing
2. Mr. Saleel Chembayil	"Neo-liberalism and Challenges to Security: A Study of
	India Post - 1991"; Ongoing
3. Mr. Syed Jaleel Hussain	"Evolution of India's Foreign Policy Thinking on Regional
	Peace & Security in Southern Asia - A Constructive
	Analysis"; Ongoing
4. Ms. Aditi Paul	"Regionalism in South Asia: Alternative Approaches to
	Peace"; Ongoing
5. Mr. Navaz Nizar K.K.	"Popular Sports and Conflict Transformation: A Study of the
	Impact of Cricketing Ties on the Indo-Pak Relations"; Ongoing
6. Mr. B. Diwaker	"Evaluation of the Images of Violence in Indian Cinema";
	Ongoing

#### Publications:

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Year of	Place of	Co-author	ISBN No.
	EU		Publication	Publication	(if any)	
Chapter : "Mao,	China's India		2013	New Delhi		978-93-
The Cold War	War 1962:					81904-72-5
and the War	Looking Back					
Against India"	to See the					
0	Future					

# Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/ paper	Conference/			
	Workshop			
"Mao, The Cold War	Re-Assessing China's	Centre for Air Power	February 2013	
and the War Against	India War 1962	Studies, New Delhi		
India"				
" East Asian States	'Emerging Asia',	IIC, New Delhi	February 19,	
and the US Pivot in	under the Wadhwani		2013	
the Asia Pacific "	Chair, ICRIER, New			
	Delhi-CSIS,			
	Washington D C			
" India's Foreign	Muchkund Dubey's	Institute for Defence	January 11, 2013	
Policy"	book 'India's Foreign	Studies and Analysis		
	Policy	(IDSA), New Delhi		
"Assessing India's	India's	Institute for Defence	July 6, 2012	
Neighbourhood	Neighbourhood	Studies and Analysis		
Policy"	Policy	(IDSA), New Delhi		

Title of	Topic of Seminar/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/ paper	Conference/ Workshop			
Lecture by Prof. Dipankar Gupta, former Professor of Sociology and Social Systems, JNU, New Delhi under M K Gandhi Chair	Town and Country: The Changing Face of India Today	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	February 21, 2013	
International Conference under M K Gandhi Chair	South Asia: Dynamics of Conflict and Pathways of Peace	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	November 8-9, 2012	
Lecture by Prof. Neera Chandhoke, Professor of Political Science, Delhi University under M K Gandhi Chair	Command Inequalities and Political Violence in India	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	September 6, 2012	
Lecture by Prof. Rajeev Bhargav, Director, Centre for the Study of Developing Societies (CSDS), New Delhi under M K Gandhi Chair	Managing Religious Diversity: Can we learn from the ancients?	Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	April 13, 2012	

#### Seminars/Conferences/Workshops Organized

#### Lectures/Talk delivered

- Lecture: 'China: History and Foreign Policy', Indian Foreign Sevice Officers, Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi, February 15, 2013
- Lecture: "Decoding China's Strategic Objectives and Military build-up", Indian Foreign Service Probationers, Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi, February 15, 2013
- Lecture: "Current Developments in China and Sino-Indian Relations", Defence and Security Module for IFS Probationer's Training Course, IDSA, March 20, 2013
- Lecture: "China's Rise and India-China Relations", Symbiosis School of Law, NOIDA, March 23, 2013
- Lecture: "Changing Patterns of Violent Conflicts", Workshop on Conflict and Peace, NMCPCR and Rotary International, December 6, 2012.
- Lecture: "Conflict Analysis and Conflict Resolution", Training Programme for senior diplomats from 32 countries, Foreign Service Institute, New Delhi, September 28, 2012
- Lecture: "Changes in China and its Impact on India", IDSA National Security Course, September 14, 2012
- Lecture: "Domestic Sources of Foreign Policy", IDSA, August 17, 2012
- Lecture: "China's Rise and India-China Relations", National Security Lectures for senior officials, Lal Bahadur Shastri National Academy of Administration, Mussoorie, May 16, 2012
- Lecture: "China's Foreign Policy", Foreign Service Institute, April 14, 2012

#### DR. KAUSHIKEE (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

# Research guidance: Ph.D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
1. Ms. Prerna	"Women, Conflict and Peace Building: A Case
	Study of Sri Lanka"; Ongoing
2. Aslam Khan	"The Emerging Discourse of 'War on Terror': A Study of its
	Impact on the Youth in India", till December 28, 2012
	(removed from the rolls of the University due to no progress
	in PhD work)

# Publications: Books

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co- author (if any)	ISBN No.
Chapter in book - 'Diverse Levels of Analysis', <i>MGPE-</i> 015: Introduction to Research Methods (Unit 12), Masters Programme in Gandhi and Peace Studies	Indira Gandhi National Open University (IGNOU) in collaboration with Gandhi Smriti and Darshan Samiti, New Delhi	August 2012	New Delhi	None	[ISBN- 978-81- 266-6041- 4]
Chapter in book - 'Narratives/Story Telling', <i>MGPE-015: Introduction to</i> <i>Research Methods</i> (Unit 11), Masters Programme in Gandhi and Peace Studies	Indira Gandhi National Open University (IGNOU) in collaboration with Gandhi Smriti and Darshan Samiti, New Delhi	August 2012	New Delhi	None	[ISBN- 978-81- 266-6041- 4]
Chapter in book - 'Conflict Mapping', <i>MGPE-015:</i> <i>Introduction to Research</i> <i>Methods</i> (Unit 10), Masters Programme in Gandhi and Peace Studies	Indira Gandhi National Open University (IGNOU) in collaboration with Gandhi Smriti and Darshan Samiti, New Delhi	August 2012	New Delhi	None	[ISBN- 978-81- 266-6041- 4]
Chapter in book - 'Fieldwork/Ethnography', <i>MGPE-015: Introduction to</i> <i>Research Methods</i> (Unit 9), Masters Programme in Gandhi and Peace Studies	Indira Gandhi National Open University (IGNOU) in collaboration with Gandhi Smriti and Darshan Samiti, New Delhi	August 2012	New Delhi	None	[ISBN- 978-81- 266-6041- 4]

# Annual Report – 2012-13

# **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
'Gandhian Nonviolent Action: A Case Study of Aung San Suu Kyi's Struggle in Myanmar' (pp. 277-291)	Gandhi Marg	Volume 34, No. 2 & 3	Gandhi Peace Foundation, New Delhi	July- December 2012	None	[ISSN 0016- 4437]

# Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Participated as a resource	'Development of a Manual	New Delhi	September 6-	Not
person in a review workshop	for Greening of Elementary		8, 2012	applicable
for the PAC programme	Schools' organized by the			
	Department of			
	Elementary Education			
	(D.E.E.), National			
	Council of Educational			
	Research and Training			
	(NCERT), New Delhi			
Participated as a resource	'Development of a Manual	New Delhi	August 1-4,	Not
person in a review workshop	for Greening of Elementary		2012	applicable
for the PAC programme	Schools' organized by the			
	Department of			
	Elementary Education			
	(D.E.E.), National			
	Council of Educational			
	Research and Training			
	(NCERT), New Delhi			
Participated as a resource	'Development of a Manual	New Delhi	May 28-June	Not
person in a five-day review	for Greening of Elementary		1, 2012	applicable
workshop for the PAC	Schools' organized by the			
programme	Department of			
	Elementary Education			
	(D.E.E.), National Council of Educational			
	Research and Training (NCERT), New Delhi			
Resource person for the two	Outreach Programme for	Bangalore	May 14-15,	Not
sessions on	State Level Key Personnel	Dangalore	2012.	applicable
Sources of violence	on Peace Education (a		2012.	applicable
• sources of violence and conflict in society,	Training Course for			
family and schools'	Teachers on Peace			
and	Education) organized by			
• 'Understanding and	National Council of			
Dealing with	Educational Research			
Deaming With		1	1	

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

Conflicts'	and Training (NCERT),		
	New Delhi at DSERT,		
	Bangalore from May 14-		
	18, 2012		

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
<ul> <li>3 presentations:</li> <li>Introduction to peace and conflict studies</li> <li>Skills for conflict transformation</li> <li>Research Methodology and Field Work</li> </ul>	Co-organized with Prof. Tasneem Meenai the Three-Week Training Programme on 'Conflict Analysis and Peace- Building' jointly organized by the Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia and the Rotary Education Foundation, Rotary International District 3010. Also accompanied the participants on a one- week field trip to Manipur as part of the training programme.	Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	December 3-22, 2012	None
Extension lecture by Dr. Eileen Connolly, Senior Lecturer, School of Law and Government, Dublin City University, Dublin.	"The Limits of European Feminism(s)"	Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	February 22, 2013	NA
Simulation conducted by Ms. Manjrika Sewak, Consultant, WISCOMP, New Delhi for MA students of the Centre	"Jammu & Kashmir"	Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace and Conflict Resolution, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	April 24, 2012	NA

#### Seminar/conference/workshop organized

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered two lectures on 'Methodologies and Methods of Inquiry & Research in Peace and Conflict Studies' (March 19, 2013) and 'Applications of Research Methodology in Conflict Analysis and Peace-Building' (March 20, 2013) in the National Workshop on *Research Methodology in Social Sciences* for SC/ST Research Scholars organized by the Malaviya Centre for Peace Research, Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi from March 13-22, 2013 and sponsored by the Indian Council for Social Science Research (ICSSR); March 19-20, 2013.

- Conducted the '*Skill Lab on Conflict Management*' as resource person for MA (HRM, IV Semester) on March 8, 2013 organized by the Department of Social Work, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi; March 8, 2013.
- Delivered a lecture on 'Introduction to Peace & Conflict Resolution' in the 103<sup>rd</sup> 4-week Orientation Programme (21January to 19 February 2013) organized by the UGC-Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi; February 8, 2013.
- Delivered a lecture on '*Introduction to Peace & Conflict*' in the 1<sup>st</sup> 3-week Special Winter Program (11 December to 1 January 2012) organized by the UGC-Academic Staff College, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi; December 24, 2012.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Life member, Political Science Alumni Association of Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi since February 26, 2005

#### Contribution to corporate life of university

• Assistant Superintendent/Verification Officer for entrance exams of Centres conducted under the guidance of Prof. Tasneem Meenai (Superintendent of Examinations), June-July 2012.

# DR. TANWEER FAZAL (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### Ph.D Awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic		
1. Mr. Nazir Ahmad Mir	"Dialogue Politics and Human Emancipation: An Analysis of the Constitution Making in India; Ongoing		

#### **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book EU	Volume	Year of Publication	Place of Publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Minorities and their nationalism: the terms of a discourse in South Asia	South Asian History and Culture	Vol. 3 No.2	2012	Oxon, UK	NA	ISSN: 19472498
Minority rights and the nationalist doctrine in India: contestation and coalescence in the public sphere	South Asian History and Culture	Vol. 3, No. 2	2012	Oxon, UK	NA	ISSN: 19472498
Millennium Development Goals and Muslims of India	Oxfam India Working Papers Series	(OIWPS XIII)	January 2013	New Delhi	NA	NA

#### Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops

Title of presentation/ paper	Topic of Seminar/ Conference/ Workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
<i>Ummah</i> or <i>Watan</i> : Nationhood and	The Making of Religious Identities:	Centre for the Study of Comparative	March 14-15, 2013	

National Identity among Muslims of India From Recognition to Re-Distribution:	Historical and Contemporary Themes Mainstreaming Minorities: Human	Religion & Civilizations, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi Zakir Hussain Delhi College, University of	February 12-13, 2013
Muslims in the Development Discourse	Rights Discourse	Delhi	
Minorities and their Nationalisms: The South Asian Experience	Dynamics of Conflict: Pathways of Peace	Nelson Mandela Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi	November 8-9, 2012
Millenium Development Goals and the Muslims of India	Round Table on Muslims, Inequalities and post-MDGs	OXFAM, Delhi	November 5, 2012
Peace Talks' as Strategic Deployment: The State, Maoist and Political Violence in India'	The Changing Dynamics of Conflicts in South Asia,	Dublin University	October 18-19, 2012
Nationalism and its Discontents: Locating Minority Representations	The Theory Question in Indian Sociology	Institute of Advance Study, Simla	July 13-14, 2012
Indian Nationalism or Religious Nationalism?: Indian Muslims in a Multi- Religious Society'	Rights of Religious Minorities in South Asia: Learning from Mutual Experience	Hanns Seidel Foundation and the Islamabad Policy Research Institute, Islamabad	July 3-4, 2012
Minorityism as Govermentality: Issues of Governance in India	Indian Republic at 60s	Ramlal Anand College, University of Delhi.	March 21-22, 2012

# Seminars/Conferences/Workshops Organized

Title of presentation/ paper	Topic of Seminar/ Conference/Workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Fifth Walter Sisulu Memorial Lecture, delivered by Prof. Jairus Banaji	· · ·	Jamia Millia Islamia	March 19, 2013	NA
Symposium	'War Crimes in South Asia'	Jamia Millia Islamia	March 7, 2013	NA
Extension lecture	'Irish Nationalism and the	Nelson Mandela	February 22,	NA
delivered by Dr.	Minority Question'	Centre for peace and	2013	
John Doyle (Dean,		Conflict Resolution		
Dublin City				
University, Dublin,				
Ireland)				

#### Consultancy provided

• "Muslims in India: Specific Vulnerabilities and Needs", commissioned by Oxfam India, May to October 2012.

# PREMCHAND ARCHIVES & CENTRE

#### Introduction of the Centre:

- Jamia's Premchand Archives & Literary Centre has two wings (A) Jamia Archives and (B) Creative Writers' Archives
- Jamia Archives

Jamia Archives houses primary sources material of institutional and national significance created by its founders and faculty, its principals and patrons. It is the designate repository for all genre of records that reflect the breadth of activities that the institution has been engaged in and its significant path breaking contributions to the field of history and education. It has photos, private papers and mementos of its founders (Maulana Mohamed Ali Jauhar, A. M. Khwaja, M. Mujeeb and Zakir Husain as well as of other successesive VCs.

#### • The Creative Writers' Archives

It collects the literary remains of Creative Writers whose work reflects the making of modern India. It is devoted to preserving the cultural literary ethos of India.

#### Collection Categories:-

• Jamia Archives preserves the memory of the institution's glorious past through its collection of photographs and documents on Jamia Millia Islamia. Within this is also an exclusive Vice-Chancellors Archives, which show-cases the landmark achievements and important occasions during the tenure of each of its illustrious founders and Vice-Chancellors who have all been distinguished leaders in their respective fields. It houses the following:

#### 1) <u>Private Papers of National Leaders and Founders</u>:

- Maulana Mohamed Ali Jauhar
- Maulana Shaukat Ali
- Dr. M.A. Ansari
- Dr. Zakir Husain
- Asaf Ali
- 2) <u>Institutional Records:</u> like; photographs, documents, books, awards & honours and mementoes of Vice-Chancellors, of Jamia Millia Islamia, photos of programmes and journals / magazines of the University.
- <u>Creative Writers' Collection</u>: Manuscripts, books, documents, photographs, letters, mementos, awards & honours and other personal belongings, of Creative Writers as well as translations, reviews and theatrical adaptations of their works. So far the following writers have been housed in this Archives:
  - Munshi Premchand
  - Qurraitulain Hyder
  - Pandit Banarsidas Chaturvedi
  - Qamar Rais
  - Hamid Hasan Qadiri
  - Khwaja Ahmed Faroogi

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

- Shafiqur Rehman Kidwai
- Begum Anees Kidwai
- Noor Jahan Sarwat
- Hamid Ali Khan
- Ralph Russell
- Gulzar Dehlvi
- Prof. Sunita Jain
- Acharya Nishant Ketu

#### FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

#### **Courses offered:**

Cauraa	A	Number of	Total Enrolment			
Courses	Annual	Number of	i otar Enroiment			
offered	Intake	Applicants				
			SC	ST	Women	Total
			50	01	Wonterr	rotui
DI D						
Ph. D.						
Masters in				NOT	APPLICABLE	
Bachelors in						

**Note:** It is not a teaching Centre but through its programme of collection of primary source material and their preservation, it assists scholars of Humanities in research, reference and study of archival source material in their filed.

#### Faculty & Staff:

A.

Hony. Director	:	Prof. G.P. Sharma	Teaching
Professor	:	Prof. Sabiha Anjum Zaidi	Teaching
Archivist	:	Ms. Snigdha Roy Dr. Syed Mohammad Amir	Non-Teaching Non-Teaching
Asstt. Archivist	:	Vacant	Non-Teaching
Conservationist	:	Ms. Noor Jahan	Non-Teaching
Asstt. Conservationist	:	Ms. Shradha Shankar	Non-Teaching
UDC	:	Mr. Mohammad Musab	Non-Teaching
Peons/Helpers	:	Mr. Khalil Khan Mr. Mohd. Israil	Non-Teaching Non-Teaching

#### Seminars/Conferences/Workshops/Exhibitions/Collection:

- Literary Acquisitions: Personal collection of the following scholars have been acquired:-
- The Archives is involved in collection and dissemination. In this period the following writers' literary material has been acquired.
- Noor Jahan Sarwat, the first women journalist of Urdu and editor of the weekly supplement of Urdu daily "Qaumi Awaz".
- Begum Anees Kidwai, recipient of Sahitya Kala Parishad Award, former Rajya Sabha Member and a prominent social activist who worked for the upliftment of women.
- Shafiqur Rehman Kidwai, a student as well as faculty of Jamia since its inception. Also a nationalist muslim who played an important role in social education movements in India.
- Devendra Satyarthi, Prominent Punjabi / Urdu writer and Padma Shri Awardees.

• Mulk Raj Anand Collection donated by Prof. Saros Cowasjee, Prof. Emeritus, Toranto University, Canada.

#### B. Exhibitions:

An Exhibition on the occasion of 150<sup>th</sup> Birth Anniversary of Pt. Motilal Nehru titled, "Motilal Nehru: The Man and his Contribution" on 21<sup>st</sup> March 2013 at 12.45 p.m. in Jamia's Premchand Archives & Literary Centre.

#### Other Contributions by the Faculty Members:

- Research of evolution and growth of Jamia Millia Islamia.
- Research on Khilafat Movement.
- Research on Motilal Nehru Exhibition.
- Compilation and listing of important Creative Writers' for collection / acquisition.
- Preservation of photographs and documents of historical importance acquired in the Archives.
- Assisting National / International Research Scholars who are availing the archives collection.

#### <u>JMI:</u>

• Contingency: Rs. 3,00,000/-

#### DR. SABIHA ANJUM ZAIDI (PROFESSOR)

#### **Research Articles**

- A Review Essay on 'These Hills Called Home: Stories From War Zone' by Temsula Ao published in the journal 'Research in World Literature' published by Sankalp International Foundation for Education, New Delhi. December 2012.
- Translated Pakistani writer Altaf Fatima's Urdu Story : *Sher Ka Muh* in Hindi for journal *Yudhrat Aam Admi* special issue of women's stories: *Hashiye Ulanghti Aurat* published by Ramnika Foundation, New Delhi. June, 2012.
- Contributed a story '*Yeh Kahani Nahi Dohrani*' (in Hindi) a story on women empowerment for the anthology 'Stree Vimarsh' (Hindi) published by Ramnika Foundation, New Delhi ( in Press)
- A paper "Managing Cross Cultural Communication" in the 2nd International Conference on 'Methods, Aesthetics & Genres in English Communication', organized by the Centre for Professional Communication, University of Petroleum & Energy Studies, Dehradun, 5<sup>th</sup> & 6<sup>th</sup> January, 2013 (Conference proceeding in press).

#### Programme attended

- National Seminar on 'Urdu Novels at the Threshold of 21<sup>st</sup> century, organised by Sahitya Akademi on 16<sup>th</sup> April 2012.
- Training Workshop: Capacity Building on Digitization, Digital Archiving and Digital Preservation, organised by UNESCO JNU AMLA, at JNU, New Delhi on 6<sup>th</sup> February 2013.
- Jashn-e-Khurram, Seminar at India Habitat Centre on 16th February 2013.

#### Lecture/Talk delivered

• Delivered two lectures on 'Archiving Modern Literary Manuscripts' and 'Collecting & Preserving Manuscripts' during the workshop on Manuscriptology and Palaeography organised by National Manuscript Mission of India (NMMI) & Delhi University on 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of the Society for Human Values and Universal Responsibilities, New Delhi.
- Member of the Editorial "Research in Indian Literature" launched by Sankalp International Foundation of Education (SIFE), New Delhi.
- Life Member of Association of Media Libraries and Archives (AMLA), New Delhi.

#### DR. SYED MOHAMMAD AMIR (ARCHIVIST)

#### **Research Articles**

Papers Published in the National / International Referred Research Journals:

- 'Cultural Identities and Regional Cooperation in South Asia: 'Consciousness & Construction' (With reference to SAARC Region)', published in the 'SAARC Culture', An International Annual Journal of the SAARC Cultural Centre, Vol. 3, Dec. 2012, Colombo, Sri Lanka.
- <u>'Fath-ul-Mujahidin' A Rare Document of 18th Century</u>, published in the book entitled, <u>'The Humanities': Challenges & Opportunities'</u> edited by Dr. Omprakash Srivastav, of Centre of Advanced Study, Department of History, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh- INDIA from LAP, *Lambert Academic Publishing*, 2013. Saarbrücken, <u>Germany</u>.
- Position and Status of Morality in Islam: A Case Study, published in the reputed Journal 'Islam and the Modern Age' Vol. XLII, No. 2. May 2010, Zakir Husain Institute of Islamic Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi. (Late edition, published in 2013).
- <u>Interpreting Myth As Reality: Historical Writings & Indian Women</u>, published in the Proceedings of the 'National Seminar' on 'Historiography- Interpreting Various Historical Writings on Modern India' organized by 'Shodhak' edited by Dr. Ram Pande, Jaipur, Rajasthan, 2013.
- <u>The Shahi Bridge of Jaunpur: A Standing Monument of Islamic Architecture</u>, published in the book, titled, '<u>Essays in Indian History & Culture</u>' edited by *Prof. I. H. Ansari & H. A. Qureshi* from '*Idara-i-Adabyat-i-Dilli*' Daryaganj, **Delhi**, 2013.
- <u>'The Traditions of Azadari of Muharram in 'Shiraz-i-Hind' Jaunpur: A Case Study'</u> published in the '<u>Shodh Sanchayan</u>' An International Indexed & Referred Research Journal & A complete Periodical dedicated to Humanities & Social Science Research, Vol. 4, Issue, 1, **2013, New Delhi**.

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

National/International seminars attended & presented research papers:

- Participated in an International Seminar on "Sources of Indian History & Culture" organized by <u>Rampur Raza Library</u>, (Ministry of Culture, Govt. of India), Rampur, (U.P) on 2-4 November, 2012 and presented a research paper titled '<u>Fath-ul-Mujahidin</u>, A Study of Tipu's Maxims of War' in the seminar.
- Participated in a <u>National Seminar</u> on '<u>Unpublished manuscripts and historical documents of medieval & modern history of India</u> (*with special reference of regional history*)' organized by '<u>Shri</u> <u>Natnagar Shodh Samsthan, Sitamau</u>, Malwa (M.P) on 27-29 Dec. 2012 and presented a research paper titled, '<u>Fath-ul-Mujahidin</u>': *An Unpublished Source of 18<sup>th</sup> Century*' in the seminar.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of Indian History Congress (Annual)
- Member of U.P. History Congress (Annual)
- Member of Rajasthan History Congress (Annual)
- Life Member of Aligarh Old Boys Association, New Delhi
- Life Member of the Shodhak, A Journal of Historical Research, Jaipur
- Life Member of the Jharkhand Research Journal, Dumka, Jharkhand
- Life Member of the Quarterly Review of Historical Studies, Kolkata
- Member of the Advisory Board of the Journal of Purvanchal Historical Review, Jaunpur

- Member of the Board of Editors in the Journal of Jharkhand Research Journal, Dumka, Jharkhand
- Member of the Historical Journal 'Quest-Historica', Rajapalayam, Tamilnadu
- Member of the 'Shodh Sanchayan' An International Referred Research Journal, Kanpur
- Member of the Advisory Body of the 'MEHSUS FOUNDATION' (Movement for Education, Health and Social Security for Under-Privileged Segments), New Delhi
- Member of the Advisory Committee of the Urdu Magazine, 'Ufaq-i-Nau' (three monthly), Vol. 1, Issue No. 1, edited by Dr. Yusuf Gauhar, Aiman Zai, Jalal Nagar, Shahjahanpur, (U.P.)

# SAROJINI NAIDU CENTRE FOR WOMEN'S STUDIES

Established under the aegis of the University Grants Commission in September 2000, the Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women Studies, Jamia Millia Islamia has since taken many significant steps towards achieving awareness and sensitization on gender issues in the Jamia campus and the surrounding communities. The Centre strives towards achieving excellence in the areas of advocacy, counseling, networking, research, teaching and plays a vital role in mainstreaming gender perspectives into the academic and other development processes in the larger Jamia community.

#### **Courses Offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment			
			SC	ST	Women	Total
Bachelors (Subsidiary Papers) Women's Studies	89					

\* The status of SC/ST/Women students is available with respective departments

#### FACULTY & STAFF:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
Teaching			
Hony. Director	01	01	
Readers	02	-	
Lecturers	03	02	
Research Associate	03	-	
Non-teaching		·	
Group A	-	-	
Group B	03	01	
Group C	03	01	
Group D	03	01	

#### **Training & Faculty Development Programmes:**

Title of presentation/ paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
UGC All India Residential, Sensitization Awareness and Motivation Programme	CAPACITY BUILDING OF WOMEN MANAGERS IN HIGHER EDUCATION	Tagore Hall, Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	24 <sup>th</sup> to 28 <sup>th</sup> April 2012	UGC & SNCWS JMI

Conducted workshop on RIGHT TO WORK WITH DIGNITY	GENDER SENSITIZATION TRAINING WORKSHOPS for JMI staff and Faculty	Individual Departments, JMI	Through 2012-13	SNCWS, JMI
CAPACITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME (SKILL ENHANCEMENT, LEGAL TRAINING ETC) to bring a change in the lives of the Muslim women of these communities amongst other areas/issues	Women's empowerment through their access to education (Spoken English, Computer skills), information of resources, decision-making.	BMK, (Matia Mahal, Qasab Pura & Beri Wala Bagh) area	Ongoing	Balak Mata Centre's - Outreach Centre of JMI.
National workshop on HUMAN RIGHTS IN THE NORTH-EAST of India	Sessions on Settlers, Indigenous, & Migrants, Scenario building, AFSPA, Women amongst others	FTK Auditorium, JMI	3rd-5th Oct 2012	SNCWS with Centre for North East Studies & Human Rights Programme, Political Science Department, JMI
UGC Task Force Review the Women Security on the campus	Measures for Safety of women on Campuses and Programmes for Gender Sensitization	Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	18th & 19th March 2013	SNCWS with Outreach Programme, JMI & UGC Task Force members

# Training & Placement Of Students:

Number of	Level of students	University/Institu	Duration	Outcome
students TRAINING WORKSHOP; Collaboration of SNCWS & Delhi Police Trainers	SELF DEFENCE of 174=88+86, Jamia Girls Senior Secondary School and Urdu Medium Girls Senior Secondary School	tion visited Gymnasium, Bhopal Grounds, JMI	26 <sup>th</sup> November to 14 <sup>th</sup> December, 2012	SELF DEFENCE TRAINING of School Girls
290 (Two hundred & Ninety)	NSS, BA & MA	JMI, Various Departments	One day	GENDER SENSITIZA TION

29 (Twenty Nine)	BA (women's studies) & MA Internship Programme	Myriad areas (Environment, Socio-Economic- Political Profiling of Women and Child rights, amongst others).	A fortnight to two months	Informatio n Disseminati on & Social audit of the Communit y
Inter National Women`s day Events with Departments of Fine Art, Urdu, Hindi, English, Law JMI & Spanish Studies Department, JNU.	5 <sup>th</sup> March: Quiz & Film Screening Volver', Spanish Film, written and directed by Pedro Almodovar & discussion 6 <sup>th</sup> March: Debate & Panel Discussion 7 <sup>th</sup> March: Poster making & Essay Writing & Film Screening - 'OFFSIDE', an Iranian film by Jafar Panahi and discussion 8 <sup>th</sup> March: Validictory Ceremony & Street plays	Nehru Guest House at 9 an to 5 pm	5th to 8th March 2013	Sensitizatio n and Awareness on Ethics, Rights & Duties
TRAINING WORKSHOP; Collaboration of SNCWS & Delhi Police Trainers	SELF DEFENCE of University JMI University girl students	Gymnasium, Bhopal Grounds, JMI	11 <sup>th</sup> to 22 <sup>nd</sup> March 2013	SELF DEFENCE TRAINING for Girls
UGC Task Force Review the Women Security on the campus	Measures for Safety of women on Campuses and Programmes for Gender Sensitization	Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	18th & 19th March 2013	SNCWS with Outreach Programme , JMI & UGC Task Force members

# Co-Curricular/Extra-Curricular Event Organized By The Deptt,/Centre/Faculty:

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
TRAINING WORKSHOPS FOR DELHI POLICE	GENDER SENSITIZATION Training for the various levels of the DELHI POLICE women	Tagore Hall, Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	4 <sup>th</sup> and 5 <sup>th</sup> April 2013	SNCWS & Delhi Police

Issue based Jamia community Radio Programmes	Women's status, rights; minority Concerns & Women & Health amongst others	AKJ MCRC, JMI	Thro- ugh 2012	SNCWS & AKJ MCRC, JMI
Manav Dhram; Interfaith daialogue with Keynote address by Dr. Karan Singh	In Celebration of the spirit of Humanism	Tagore Hall, Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	3 <sup>rd</sup> April 2013	Fakir Mohan Foundation, & Samuthan Foundation
TRAINING for WORKSHOP	SELF DEFENCE of University Lady Faculty, staff & girl students	Bhopal Grounds	11 <sup>th</sup> to 22 <sup>nd</sup> March 2013	SNCWS & Delhi Police Trainers
Ministry of Women and Child development 's <i>Vatsalya Mela</i> in collaboration with National commission for Women	Rape, VIOLENCE & WOMEN- Discussion lead by Dr. Bulbul Dhar- James & interactive role play -Street theatre with JMI students & NGO SMS	Dilli Hart, INA, New Delhi	15 <sup>th</sup> Novem ber 2012	SNCWS with NCW & Ministry of Women and Child developmen t and NGO SMS

#### Collaborative Research Projects by Centre: Major Research Project :

Topic	Investigator s	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencem ent	Durati on	Status
Socio-Economic Profiling of Muslim Women in Okhla as an impact of Migration	Firdous Asmat & Bulbul Dhar- James	Rs 8 Lakhs 21 Thousand	ICSSR	30 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	Two (2) Years	On-going till April 2014 (Investigation and Field Work has been completed. Data analysis is to start)

#### ANY OTHER INFORMATION

- On-going Mentoring, Clustering and Advocacy Initiatives by the SNCWS with a focus on improving the Development Centre Community based 'Markaz-e-Nizwan' (initially under the Delhi Kalyan Samiti and SRC, JMI) with
- Participation of Faculty at Myriad Seminars at the Government & Academic Institutions on Women & Gender related topics
- Counseling (Legal, Clinical Psychologist) Advocacy, Partnership & Networking Initiative- with the myriad departments of JMI & NGO's Sathi for Partnership, Breakthrough, Sakshi, Lakshya Foundation, YWCA amongst others.

#### DR. BULBUL DHAR-JAMES (HONORARY DIRECTOR)

# Major Research Project :

Торіс	Investigators	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commen- cement	Duration	Status
Socio-Economic Profiling of Muslim Women	Bulbul Dhar- James & Firdous	Rs 8 Lakhs 21 Thousand	ICSSR	30 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	Two (2) Years	On-going till April 2014 (Investigation and
in Okhla as an impact of Migration	Asmat	mousanu				Field Work has been completed. Data analysis is to start)

# Participation in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops :

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
Myriad Seminars at the Government & Academic Institutions	Political Economy, Gender Studies, Environment, Human Rights	Gwalior, Jodhpur, Rohtak University, Srinagar, Kashmir University, Teachers Training Institutes, Gol	Through 2012-March 2013	

# Seminar/Conference/Workshop Organized:

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
UGC All India Residential, Sensitization Awareness and Motivation Programme	CAPACITY BUILDING OF WOMEN MANAGERS IN HIGHER EDUCATION	Tagore Hall, Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	24 <sup>th</sup> to 28 <sup>th</sup> April 2012	UGC & SNCWS JMI
National workshop on HUMAN RIGHTS IN THE NORTH- EAST	Sessions on Settlers, Indigenous, & Migrants, Scenario building, AFSPA, Women amongst others	FTK Auditorium, JMI	3rd-5th Oct 2012	SNCWS with Centre for North East Studies & Human Rights Programme, Political Science Department, JMI

# Annual Report - 2012-13

Violence Against Women - a massive public awareness event that was a precursor to the global ONE BILLION RISING on 14th February, 2013,	Aawaz Uthao – Play- "Humein Na Bachayega Rupaiya Shadi ki bazaar mein"	Amphi Theatre, behind Ansari Auditorium, JMI	13 Feb. 2013	CIQUIN NGO, Samajik Suvidha Sangam of Delhi government and the NGO Srijanatmak Manushi Sansthan
4 day Inter National Women`s day Events	5thMarch:Quiz& FilmScreeningVolver',SpanishFilm, written and directed byPedroAlmodovar&discussion6thMarch:Debate& PanelDiscussion7thMarch:PosterMakingEssayWriting& FilmScreening-OFFSIDE', anIranian film by Jafar Panahiand discussion8thMarch :ValedictoryCeremony& Street plays in 3venues in JMI	Nehru Guest House at 9 an to 5 pm	5 <sup>th</sup> to 8 <sup>th</sup> March 2013	Dr. Firdous Asmat Siddiqui, Ms. Sree Rekha &Ms. Tarannum
TRAINING WORKSHOPS FOR DELHI POLICE	GENDER SENSITIZATION Training for the various levels of the DELHI POLICE women	Tagore Hall, Mir Taqi Mir, JMI	4 <sup>th</sup> and 5 <sup>th</sup> April 2013	SNCWS & Delhi Police
Conducted workshop on RIGHT TO WORK WITH DIGNITY	GENDER SENSITIZATION TRAINING WORKSHOPS for JMI staff and Faculty	Individual Departments, JMI	Through 2012-13	SNCWS
TRAINING WORKSHOP; Collaboration of SNCWS & Delhi Police Trainers	SELF DEFENCE of 174=88+86, Jamia Girls Senior Secondary School and Urdu Medium Girls Senior Secondary School	Gymnasium, Bhopal Grounds, JMI	26 <sup>th</sup> Nov to 14 <sup>th</sup> Dec, 2012	SELF DEFENCE TRAINING of School Girls
CAPACITY DEVELOPMENT & SKILL ENHANCEMENT, LEGAL TRAINING ETC PROGRAMME to bring a change in the lives of the Muslim women of these communities amongst other areas/issues	Women's empowerment through their access to education (Spoken English, Computer skills), information of resources, decision-making.	BMK, (Matia Mahal, Qasab Pura & Beri Wala Bagh) area	Ongoing	Balak Mata Centre's - Outreach Centre of JMI.

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Manav	Dhram;	In Celebration of the spirit of	Tagore Hall,	23	Fakir Mohan
Interfaith	daialogue	Humanism	Mir Taqi Mir,	3rd A 2013	Foundation, &
with	Keynote		JMI		Samuthan
address by	Dr. Karan			pril	Foundation
Singh					

## **Programmes Attended:**

- UGC, Women's Studies for all Directors of Women's Studies Centre on 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> March 2013 at WSC, Delhi University
- Myriad Seminars, Panel Discussions, and other Events (Academic and Public) of
- American Centre and USIEF, Hailey Rd, Connaught Place New Delhi
- Universities,
- Institutes &
- Corporate sector

## Lecture/Talk Delivered :

- Resource Person for Sessions ON "POLITICAL ECONOMY OF BIOTECHNOLOGY & HUMAN RIGHTS" & HUMAN RIGHTS AND SOCIAL INCLUSION" for the UGC Academic Staff College, Department cum Centre for Women's Studies and Development, Punjab University, Chandigarh on "HUMAN RIGHTS AND GENDER STUDIES" on March 21, 2013.
- Discussion on Rape, VIOLENCE & WOMEN- Discussion lead by Dr. Bulbul Dhar- James for Ministry of Women and Child development 's *Vatsalya Mela* in collaboration with National commission for Women in Dilli Hart, INA, New Delhi on 15<sup>th</sup> November 2012
- Resource Person for Sessions ON "POLITICAL ECONOMY OF REFORM" & INTERACTIVE SESSION ON GENDER & EMPOWERMENT at , UGC Academic Staff College, University of Delhi, Department of Political Science and the Centre for Professional Development in Higher Education, (CPDHE), conducted Refresher Course on DEMOCRACY AND CONFLICT for the University and College teachers- 15<sup>th</sup> March 2013.
- Resource Person on GOVERNANCE & MANAGING PERSONAL & PROFESSIONAL ROLES in UGC Capacity Building Workshops of Women Managers in Higher education; All India SAM (Sensitization, Awareness and Motivation) Workshops.
- Resource Person for UGC MSEM (Management Skills Enhancement Modules) Training Workshop in Vishakhapatnam, 28<sup>th</sup> to 31<sup>st</sup> January 2013.

## **Consultancy Provided**

- Managing Roles (Personal and Professional) UGC Trainer and Resource Person for UGC Capacity Building of Women Managers in Higher education; SAM (Sensitization, Awareness and Motivation) Workshops.
- Honorary Consultant & Trustee, Fakir Mohan Foundation (Jan 2011, Regd No. 21, Book No. 4, Vol No. 1).
- YWCA of India, Parliament street, for Capacity Building initiatives
- Shanti Sahyog, A Gandhian NGO, Gender Audit & Social Audit for the economically under privileged JJ cluster.

## Membership Of Academic & Professional Bodies:

- Editorial Board for Annual International Conference of PSSIR (Political science, Sociology and International Relations, Global science & technology forum, (Http//www.ourglocal.com)- 22<sup>nd</sup> to 27<sup>th</sup> August 2013, Singapore.
- Core Group member for American studies Content and Pedagogy Development; public Affairs section of American Embassy.
- Advisory External Member : UGC Women's Studies Centre, Osmania University, Hyderabad, Andhra Pradesh.

- On the Editorial advisory Board, Journal of History and Social Sciences (ISSN 2229-5798)
- The Fulbright Commission in India United States-India Educational Foundation.
- Board Member- Adhoc Committee (18.9.2011 to 18.9.2013) in Centre for Women's Studies Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra, Haryana.
- Life Member Association of British Scholars, British Council.
- Member, Public Affairs and Social Issues (PASI) Committee of the All India YWCA
- Expert Member Course design Committee, UGC Refresher Courses on Human Rights & Gender studies, Democracy and Conflict, Political Science at myriad ASCs and Political Science & Women's Studies Departments & centres.
- Life member, Goodenough College, Mecklenburg Square, London
- Member Srijanatmak Manushi Sanstha, Mandawi Village, Delhi 92
- Life Member Indian Political Science Association
- Experts & Examiners Committee in UGC Universities:
- Political Science Department, Rohtak University,
- Law Department, Chennai University
- Criminology Department, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Thirunelvelli, Tamil Nadu
- Political Science Department, Delhi University
- Lady Shri Ram College, Delhi University

## Contribution To Corporate Life Of University:

- JMI Ordinance drafted on for Inter-University Credit Transfer: Convener of a VC nominated three member Committee that is preparing the Draft Ordinances for Inter-University Credit Transfer of JMI
- Coordinator of the UGC Task Force Review the Measures for Safety of women on Campuses and Programmes for Gender Sensitization
- Coordinator MA Human Rights and Duties Programme at the Political Science Department, JMI
- Member Secretary University Complaint Committee, Jamia Millia Islamia
- Course Coordinator MA Political Science Programme, Arjun Singh Centre for Distance & Open Learning, JMI
- Hony. Director, Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies JMI
- Drafted JMI Response to the draft Questionnaire for ensuring safety for women on University Campus.
- Special Member Academic Council, JMI
- Dean's and VC's Nominee for various Interview Boards and Evaluation of Tests for admission etc.

## Any Other Contribution:

• Training & Placement of Students, in Myriad areas (Environment, Socio-Economic-Political Profiling of Women and Child rights, amongst others) for Internship Programmes.

## DR. FIRDOUS AZMAT SIDDIYQUI (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

## Major Research Project :

Торіс	Investigators	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commen- cement	Duration	Status
Socio-Economic Profiling of Muslim Women in Okhla as an impact of Migration	Firdous Asmat & Bulbul Dhar- James	Rs 8 Lakhs 21 Thousand	ICSSR	30 <sup>th</sup> March 2012	Two (2) Years	On-going till April 2014 (Investigation and Field Work has been completed. Data analysis is to start)

## Participation In Seminars/Conferences/Workshops :

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co- authors
'Assam Muslim Women speaking on Peace, Conflict and Trauma'	'Psychology of Trauma: Women and Children in Conflict Zones- International Conference	FTK Auditorium JMI	13 <sup>th</sup> -14 <sup>th</sup> March 2013	-

## Seminar/Conference/Workshop Attended:

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Attended a UGC Five Day Workshop	'Women's Studies: Concepts, Methods and Scope'	Women Study Centre, Aligarh Muslim University, Aligarh'	8 – 12 September, 2012	-
National workshop on HUMAN RIGHTS IN THE NORTH-EAST	Sessions on Settlers, Indigenous, & Migrants, Scenario building, AFSPA, Women amongst others	FTK Auditorium, JMI	3rd-5th Oct 2012	SNCWS with Centre for North East Studies & Human Rights Programme, Political Science Department, JMI

#### Seminar/Conference/Workshop Organized:

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
4 day Inter National	5th March: Quiz	Nehru Guest	275	Dr. Firdous Asmat
Women's day Events	6th March: Panel Discussion	House at 9 an	5th Marc 2013	Siddiqui, Ms. Sree
	7th March: Poster Making	to 5 pm	° ch to	Rekha &Ms.
	8th March : Street plays in 3	-	x	Tarannum
	venues in JMI		8th	

#### DR. M. S. SREEREKHA (ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

#### **PUBLICATIONS: Research Articles**

Title of paper	Journal/ Book	Volume	Place of Publication	Year of Publication	Co- authors	ISBN No.
"Half of the Sky or More? ("Aaakshathinte Pakuthiyo Atho"),	'Sanghaditha Malayalam Journal,	Vol. 5, No.3,	Calicut	March 2013, pp. 26-28	-	ISSN 2319 9741
Illegal Land, Illegal People': The Chengara Land Struggle in Kerala	Economic and Political Weekly, Commentary,	Vol. XLVII, No.30, pp. 21- 24,	Mumbai	July 28, 2012		ISSN 001299 76

## Seminar/Conference/Workshop Organized:

Title of	Topic of Seminar/conference/	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	workshop			
4 day Inter National	5th March 2013 ; Quiz & Film	Nehru Guest	5 <sup>th</sup>	Ms. Tarannum ,
Women`s day	Screening Volver', Spanish	House at 9 an	<sup>h</sup> to	Dr. Firdous Asmat
Programme at Nehru	Film, written and directed by	to 5 pm	o 8th	Siddiqui, & Dr.
House, JMI	Pedro Almodovar &		th 7	Bulbul Dhar-
	discussion		March	James
	<u>7th March:</u> Essay Writing & Film		ch	
	Screening- OFFSIDE', an Iranian		2013	
	film by Jafar Panahi and		13	
	discussion			

## Membership Of Academic & Professional Bodies:

• Member, UGC Standing Committee for Women's Studies Curriculum Development for Under-Graduate teaching in Women's Studies

## **UNIVERSITY COUNSELLING & GUIDANCE CENTRE**

The aim of the university is to help students develop their over all personality and be ready to face all challenges that life may offer. Apart from disseminating curricular and extra-curricular knowledge, the University Counseling and Guidance Centre (UCGC) at Jamia Millia Islamia provide the necessary inputs required to complement the academic programs at the University. The University Counseling and Guidance Centre, works towards enhancing the psychological functioning and general well-being of the student community at large.

A wide range of services are provided to assist students in acquiring positive attitudes, insight and understanding about the self and their environment. The goal of the centre is to help students become individuals who are equipped with personal-social skills, with the ability to adapt to changes, together with possessing a wide variety of skills to cope with problems and with the ability to make balanced decisions. To achieve these aims the centre conducts weekly/fortnightly workshops, lectures, meetings, orientation programs and counseling sessions to assist students in overcoming their personal, educational, vocational, social, and psychological problems.

Non-teaching Position:			
Group A			
Group B			
Group C			
(Contractual Through Out Sourcing)			
1. Computer Operator (Fixed salary)	01	01	
2. Clerk (Fixed salary	01	01	
Group D Peon (Fixed Salary	01	01	

## Seminars/Conferences/ Workshops organized by the Centre:

- Workshop on "How to Reduce Exam Anxiety", March 6, 2013
- Workshop on "Group Discussion", February 27, 2013
- Seminar on "PG Courses of Business and Management in University College, Dublin", February 22, 2013
- Workshop on "Gestalt Therapy: Experiential introductory workshop, February 16, 2013
- Workshop on "How to improve your vocabulary" & "Aptitude Test for Campus Recruitment", February 6, 2013
- Workshop on "Group Discussion", January 29, 2013
- Workshop on "Scholarship & Study Programs for Master's & Ph. D Students", October, 18, 2012
- Workshop on "Mental Health", October 6, 2012.
- Workshop on "Dynamic Personality for Professional Success", September 30, 2012
- Seminar on "Employability Enhancement", September 26, 2012
- Seminar on "How to Crack Job Interviews", September 20, 2012
- Workshop on "CV Writing" September 18, 2012
- Workshop on "Effective Communication for Professional Success", September 6,2012
- A Quiz competition on "Biz E-Com for Commerce Students", September 4, 2012
- Workshop on "Interpersonal Skills for Harmony", August 30, 2012
- Workshop on "MBA Power and Employability Gap", August 29, 2012
- Workshop on "Choose Right Career & Funding Option for Higher Studies", August 28, 2012
- Workshop on "Career Options for X class students", August 06, 2012
- Workshop on "Career Options for X class students", August 07, 2012
- Workshop on "Career Options for XI & XII class students", August 13, 2012
- Three days Workshop on "Employability Skills Training", from 16th May to 18th May, 2012.

Total Number of Beneficiaries in April 2012- March 2013: 1679 students

#### Any Other:

**One to one counseling sessions** on "**Career & Personal Counseling**" were conducted on regular basis for the Under Graduate and Post Graduate students of Jamia Millia Islamia, April 2012 – March 2013.

#### Number of Personal Career Counseling in 2012-13 – 48 Students Number of Personal Counseling in 2012-13 – 58 Students

**Psychology clinic** was started for Jamia students and staff from 1<sup>st</sup> September 2011 which runs thrice a week, to promote mental health, helping them to know themselves and thus enhancing effectiveness in their personal, social, family and work life. These counselling services include assessment as well as counselling sessions and deals with most psychological problems including: Distress, feeling of inadequacy, lack of concentration, memory problems, relationship difficulties, anxiety, depression, drug abuse etc. Psychological assessment of intelligence, interest, aptitude and personality are also done as per need basis.

## JAMIA SCHOOL

## **BALAK MATA CENTRE**

The activity based Budget for the Community Programmes / Activities to be planned for the Three Centres of B.M.C., Jamia Millia Islamia during the above-mentioned period is as follows: The abbreviations used in the budgetary provisions are as follows: D = Doctors Hon. = Honorarium RP = Resource Person C = Camp P = Participants L = Lectures ACTIVITIES PLANNED

#### ACTIVITIES PLANNED Adolescent Camp

Duration - One Day	
Number of Camps – 6	
Number of Participants (in one camp - 45)	
₹ 1000/- Hon. RP +T.A. ₹ 300/- = ₹ 1300/- x 2 RP	₹ 2,600.00
Lunch ₹ 80/- x 45 P	₹ 3,600.00
Tea ₹ 10/- x 45 P	₹ 450.00
Contingency ₹ 600/-	₹ 600.00
Total	₹ 7,250.00

For 06 camps in three centres ₹ 7,250/-x6 = ₹ 43,500/-

## Workshop on Legal Awareness (10 Workshop)

Duration = One Day	
Number of Participants = 50	
Number of Workshops = 10	
Hon. of Resource Person ₹ 1000/- + ₹ 300/- T.A. = 1300 x 4	₹ 5,200.00
Lunch ₹ 80/- x 50 P	₹ 4,000.00
Tea (two time) ₹ 20/- x 50 P	₹ 1,000.00
Contingency ₹ 1000/-	₹ 1,000.00
Total	₹ 11,200.00

**Note:** Information is provided under relevant headings which are applicable to the University Counseling & Guidance Centre.

For three centres (10 workshop) ₹ 11,200/- x 10 = ₹ 1,12,000/-

## **Extension Lectures on Relevant Issues** Total No. of Lectures = 10

Total No. of Lectures – 10	
Number of Participants - 50 per Lecture	
Hon. of Resource Person ₹ 1000/- + ₹ 300/- T.A.	₹ 1,300.00
Refreshment ₹ 30/- per participants x 50 P	₹ 1,500.00
Contingency ₹ 500/-	₹ 500.00
Total	₹ 3,300.00

For 10 Lectures ₹ 3,300/- x 10 = ₹ 33,000/-

## Jashn - E - Khawateen (for three Centres)

Jashn – E – Khawateen (for three Centres)				
Number of Participants = 300				
Duration = One Day				
Tent	₹ 8,000.00			
Prizes for different events	₹ 10,000.00			
Lunch ₹ 80/- x 300/- P	₹ 24,000.00			
Hon. of Judges ₹ 300/-x 24 Judges (3 for one event)	₹ 7,200.00			
Refreshment (for guests & judges) ₹ 30/- x 50	₹ 1,500.00			
Stage Decoration	₹ 3,000.00			
Contingency	₹ 5,000.00			
Total	₹ 58,700.00			

Note: This amount is for three centres

## Health Camp (Dental & General Health Check-up)

# Duration = One Day

Number of Camps = 6 (for three centres)	
Honorarium for Doctors ₹ 1500/- x 4 D	₹ 6,000.00
Paramedical Staff ₹ 300/-x3P	₹ 900.00
Tent	₹ 4,000.00
Resource persons for discussion (Gynecologist) ₹ 1500/-Hr.	₹ 1,500.00
Prizes for Quiz ₹ 50/- x 20	₹ 1,000.00
Refreshment ₹ 30/- x 50 P	₹ 1,500.00
Lunch (for Doctors) ₹ 80/- x 50 P	₹ 4,000.00
Contingency ₹ 2000/-	₹ 2,000.00
Total	₹ 20,900.00

For three centres ₹ 20,900/- x 6 = ₹ 1,25,400/-

## Yoga programme / for Mothers & Girls

Number of Participants = 50	
Duration = One Day	
Total Session $12 \times 3 \text{ c} = 36$	
Refreshment ₹ 30/-x 50	₹ 1,500.00
Honorarium ₹ 1000/- + ₹ 300/- T.A.	₹ 1,300.00
Total	₹ 2,800.00
$\mp 2800 / 226 - \mp 100800 /$	

₹ 2,800/-x36 = ₹ 1,00,800/-

Grand Total for All Activities ₹ 4,77,900/-

## Report of the Community Programmes Organized During the Year 2012 - 13

#### October 18, 2012

• One Day Adolescent Camp was organized by Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

#### October 18th, 2012

• An Extension Lecture on 'Islam and Education' was delivered by Dr. M. A. Shibli for Mothers of Community in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

#### October 18th, 2012

• An Orientation Camp on Yoga was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## October 19th, 2012

• An Orientation Camp on Yoga was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## November 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• An exhibition of Art and Craft was held in Agha Khan Hall in collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme. The Art and Craft material prepared by the vocational students of Balak Mata Centres, was displayed in the exhibition.

#### November 7th, 2012

• An Adolescent Camp was organized in Balak Mata Cente, Matia Mahal.

## November 20th, 2012

• Health Mela was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in which general Health Check-up and Dental Check-up of Community Ladies and Children was done by the respective Doctors. The Doctors were invited from Dental College, Jamia Millia Islamia. They distributed Tooth Pastes and Tooth Brushes to their patients.

#### November 20th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized for Community Women under the supervision of Dr. Badar in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 4th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized for community women and girls in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

#### December 11th, 2012

• A health Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh. The general Health Check-up of Women and Children was done by the Doctors.

#### December 11<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre Qasabpura.

#### December 11<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• An Adolescent Camp for Young Grils was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

#### December 12<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

#### December 13<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 14<sup>th</sup>, 2012

A one day Health Mela was organized in Balak Mata Centre Qasabpura. The general Health Check
 – up of Women and Children was done by the respective Doctors. The Quiz Competition was also
 organized for Women and Young Girls for the purpose of health awareness.

## December 18th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 20th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 24th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## January 24<sup>th</sup>, 2013

• A Dental Health Programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura. The Dental Health Check-up of women and children was done in this programme. The Dental Surgeons from Dental College, Jamia Millia Islamia were invited in this programme.

## January 29th, 2013

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## January 31st, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

#### February 4<sup>th</sup>, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

#### February 5th, 2013

• A Legal Awareness, Programme for Muslim Women was held in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

## February 6th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## February 11th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

#### February 13th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized for community Women in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

#### February 14<sup>h</sup>, 2013

• Legal Awareness Programme for Muslim Women was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Faculty of Law, J.M.I. In this programme Maulana Mohd. Muzammil Haque and Dr. Iqbal Hussain Presented their views and gave valuable information to the community women.

## February 18th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## February 20th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## February 23rd, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khawateen Programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal. In this programme various competitions were organized for mothers and young girls of community such as Musical Chair, Healthy and Low Cost Food, Embroidery Competition, Mehndi Competition etc. In addition to these, various cultural and colorful programmes were presented by kids and youngsters like Group Dance, Skit, Poster Competition, Naat Competition etc. Prize distribution was done at the end of the programme to motivate the students.

## February 27th, 2013

• One day Legal Awareness Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

## March 13th, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khwateen programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura. On this occasion various cultural programmes and Quiz Competition, Musical Chair, Mehndi Competition and Embroidery Competition were organized for community women. Prizes were also distributed to the participants for their motivation.

## March 14<sup>th</sup>, 2013

• Legal Awareness Programme for Muslim Community Women was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

#### March 15th, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khawateen programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh. On this occasion various competitions for community girls and women were organized. The competitions were Mehndi Competition, Embroidery Competition, Musical Chair, and Dance of Nursery Kids. The prizes were also distributed to the participants for their motivation.

Department / Institution Balak M			25
Head of the Centre in 2012 – 13	Director	HoD at Present	Director:
			Yasmeen Parveen

## ANNUAL REPORT 2012 – 13

#### Centre-in-Charge

Matia Mahal	2012 - 13	At Present	Mrs. Rehana Chauhan
Qasabpura	2012 - 13	At Present	Mrs. Sarwat Fatima
Beriwala Bagh	2012 - 13	At Present	Mrs. Usha Rani

#### Number of Staff

	Matia Mahal		Matia Mahal Qasabpura Beriw		vala Bagh		Total	
Gender	Male	Female	Male	Female	Male	Female	Male	Female
Teaching	Nil	12	Nil	04	Nil	03	Nil	19
Non - Teaching	02	03	01	01	01	04	04	08

#### **Total Number of Teaching Staff in different categories**

S. No.	Designation	Number	Category
1.	Director	01	Permanent
2.	Nursery Teachers	06	Permanent
3.	Primary Teachers	03	Permanent
4.	Cutting Tailoring and Embroidery Teachers	02	Permanent

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

5.	Adult Education Teachers	03	Temporary
6.	Computer	01	Part - Time
7.	Urdu Teacher	02	Sponsored by Urdu
			Academy
8.	Art and Craft Teacher	01	Guest Teacher
9.	Nursery Teacher	01	Guest Teacher
	Total	20	

## Details of the Courses Offered

Name of the Centre	Name of the Courses
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	Nursery Section (Girls and Boys)
	Primary Section (Only for Girls)
	Cutting and Tailoring (Girls, One Year Course)
	Dress Designing
	Types of Dress Designing
	Block Printing
	Screen Printing
	Spray Painting
	Hand Painting
	Stocking
	Mixing
	Double Shed
	Dot painting
	Nib Painting
	Tie and Die
	Boutique
	Embroidery (Girls, One year Course)
	Beauty Culture
	Computer Course

Name of the Centre	Name of the Courses
B.M.C., Beriwala Bagh	Nursery Section
	Cutting and Tailoring (One Year Course)
	Embroidery (One Year Course)
	Beauty Culture
	Hand Embroidery

Name of the Centre	Name of the Courses
B.M.C., Qasabpura	Nursery Section
	Primary Section

## **Total Number of the Students**

Name of the Courses	Number of the Students
Nursery	289
Primary	60
Cutting and Tailoring and Embroidery	107
Computer	50
Beauty Culture	120
Total	626

## Programmes Organized by the Centres

- October 18, 2012
- One Day Adolescent Camp was organized by Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## • October 18<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• An Extension Lecture on 'Islam and Education' was delivered by Dr. M. A. Shibli for Mothers of Community in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## October 18th, 2012

• An Orientation Camp on Yoga was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## October 19th, 2012

• An Orientation Camp on Yoga was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## November 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• An exhibition of Art and Craft was held in Agha Khan Hall in collaboration with Jamia Outreach Programme. The Art and Craft material prepared by the vocational students of Balak Mata Centres, was displayed in the exhibition.

## November 7th, 2012

• An Adolescent Camp was organized in Balak Mata Cente, Matia Mahal.

## November 20th, 2012

• Health Mela was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in which general Health Check-up and Dental Check-up of Community Ladies and Children was done by the respective Doctors. The Doctors were invited from Dental College, Jamia Millia Islamia. They distributed Tooth Pastes and Tooth Brushes to their patients.

## November 20th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized for Community Women under the supervision of Dr. Badar in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 4th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized for community women and girls in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 11th, 2012

• A health Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh. The general Health Check-up of Women and Children was done by the Doctors.

## December 11<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre Qasabpura.

## December 11th, 2012

• An Adolescent Camp for Young Grils was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## December 12<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

#### December 13<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 14<sup>th</sup>, 2012

A one day Health Mela was organized in Balak Mata Centre Qasabpura. The general Health Check
 – up of Women and Children was done by the respective Doctors. The Quiz Competition was also
 organized for Women and Young Girls for the purpose of health awareness.

## December 18th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 20th, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## December 24<sup>th</sup>, 2012

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal.

## January 24th, 2013

• A Dental Health Programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura. The Dental Health Check-up of women and children was done in this programme. The Dental Surgeons from Dental College, Jamia Millia Islamia were invited in this programme.

## January 29th, 2013

• A Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## January 31st, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## February 4th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## February 5th, 2013

• A Legal Awareness, Programme for Muslim Women was held in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

## February 6th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## February 11th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura.

## February 13th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized for community Women in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## February 14<sup>h</sup>, 2013

• Legal Awareness Programme for Muslim Women was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Faculty of Law, J.M.I. In this programme Maulana Mohd. Muzammil Haque and Dr. Iqbal Hussain Presented their views and gave valuable information to the community women.

## February 18th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## February 20th, 2013

• One day Yoga Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh.

## February 23rd, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khawateen Programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal. In this programme various competitions were organized for mothers and young girls of community such as Musical Chair, Healthy and Low Cost Food, Embroidery Competition, Mehndi Competition etc. In addition to these, various cultural and colorful programmes were presented by kids and youngsters like Group Dance, Skit, Poster Competition, Naat Competition etc. Prize distribution was done at the end of the programme to motivate the students.

## February 27th, 2013

• One day Legal Awareness Camp was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

## March 13th, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khwateen programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Qasabpura. On this occasion various cultural programmes and Quiz Competition, Musical Chair, Mehndi Competition and Embroidery Competition were organized for community women. Prizes were also distributed to the participants for their motivation.

## March 14th, 2013

• Legal Awareness Programme for Muslim Community Women was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in collaboration with Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.

## March 15th, 2013

• Jashn-E-Khawateen programme was organized in Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh. On this occasion various competitions for community girls and women were organized. The competitions were Mehndi Competition, Embroidery Competition, Musical Chair, and Dance of Nursery Kids. The prizes were also distributed to the participants for their motivation.

## Dignitaries at Balak Mata Centres

- Prof. Ameena Qazi visited Balak Mata Centres, Matia Mahal, Beriwala Bagh and Qasabpura on June 5<sup>th</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup> & 7<sup>th</sup>, 2012 respectively.
- Dr. Bulbul Dhar, Director, Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I. visited Balak Mata Centres, Matia Mahal, Qasabpura and Beriwala Bagh on June 11<sup>th</sup>, 2012.
- Mr. Zafar Alam, Executive Engineer, J.M.I. visited Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh on July 4<sup>th</sup>, 2012
- Prof. Mehtab Alam visited Balak Mata Centre, Beriwala Bagh on July 5th, 2012
- Visit of Sardar patel School, New Delhi Students: About 100 students and 10 teachers of Class XI and XII of Sardar Patel School visited Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal in order to view it as a heritage Building. They visited on December 4<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup>, 2012

## Seminars, Conferences and Other Programmes attended by the staff DIRECTOR, YASMEEN PARVEEN

- February 13<sup>th</sup>, 2013
- Attended "Women Empowerment" Programme "Awaaz Uthaao" organized by Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I.
- February 25<sup>th</sup>, 2013
- Was invited as an observer in Urdu Academy for Evaluation Programme.
- February 26<sup>th</sup>, 2013
- Attended one day Seminar on Certification of non formal Education organized by BAF State Resource Centre, Jamia Millia Islamia.

- March 6<sup>th</sup> 2013
- Delivered a lecture on "Healthy Family Relationship" in walled city area organized by Sur Nirman Society.

## STAFF

- February 13th, 2013
- Vocational Students and teachers attended "Awaaz Uthaao" Programme organized by Sarojini Naidu Centre, J.M.I. and performed a Street Play in the Open Air Theater.
- February 24<sup>th</sup>, 25<sup>th</sup> & 28<sup>th</sup> to March 2<sup>nd</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2013
- All the teachers attended Urdu Evaluation Programme organized by Urdu Academy on the above mentioned dates.
- March 19th, 2013
- Vocational Students and teaching Staff attended Programme on 'Women Safety' sharing experiences, views and suggestions organized by U.G.C. Task Force".

## Following Picnics and Field Trips were organized by Balak Mata Centres to promote holistic development of their students

- Field Trips were organized by B.M.C., Matia Mahal at following places
  - i. Science Centre
  - ii. Bal Bhawan
  - iii. Millennium Park
- Celebrations of 2012 13
- Independence Day
- Republic Day
- Children's Day
- Deepawali
- New Year
- Teacher's Day
- Christmas Day
- Eid

## Parent Meeting

Name of the Centre	Date	Section
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	04.04.2012	Nursery and Primary
B.M.C., Beriwala Bagh	09.04.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Qasabpura	12.04.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	13.07.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	13.07.2012	Primary
B.M.C., Qasabpura	17.07.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Beriwala Bagh	17.07.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	19.10.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Qasabpura	22.10.2012	Nursery
B.M.C., Matia Mahal	01.04.2013	Nursery and Primary
B.M.C., Qasabpura	01.04.2013	Nursery and Primary
B.M.C., Beriwala Bagh	01.04.2013	Nursery

## JAMIA SENIOR SECONDARY SCHOOL

**Publication**: Sharing the Experiences of Growing up as a Teacher and Learner-SPELT Society of Pakistan English Language Teachers, Quarterly Journal, Volume no. II ISSN: 1815-7661

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

- **Coordinator for Toastmasters-Youth Leadership Training Program** organized for the Access-YES alumni to improve their leadership and presentation skills, leading to better prospects for future employment and education. It served as an excellent opportunity to build upon the communication skills that were taught in the two year Access Program from which they have graduated. July-August 2012
- Attended National Intercultural Learning Strategy Development Workshop held in Chennai ,from 13 to 14 February 2013

## Seminar /conference/workshop organized

Conducted workshops for Roshni/Castillega(USA) girls to inspire young women leaders to engage in thoughtful, collaborative learning, problem-solving and learning, problem-solving and goal setting in a global context, 8-9 January 2013

## Programme Attended

- Participated in the Asia-Europe X-Cultural Summer Academy 2012, at University Kebangsaan , Malaysia from 27<sup>th</sup> August to 7<sup>th</sup> September, 2012
- Attended National Intercultural Learning Strategy Development meet in Delhi on 6 to 7 April 2013

## Consultancy provided

Eaguilter & Chaffe

Curriculum Director and Master Trainer for Roshni Academy-'Lighting the Path to Success'-An NGO that aims to transform the lives of bright ,under-privileged young women by equipping them with the essential skills, self-confidence, and motivation to realize their highest potential 2008-till date

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- Member of TESOL (Teachers of English to Speakers of Other Languages, USA)
- American Center ,New Delhi
- British Council, New Delhi
- Elt@iEnglish Language Teachers Association, India

## Contribution to the Corporate Life of the University

Coordinate and prepare students for Exchange programmes. Two students of Class 10<sup>th</sup> received American Field Service, YES Scholarship to visit and study in US for 11 months.

## Others: Qualified National Eligibility Test for Lecturer ship in September 2012

## FACULTY/DEPARTMENT OVERVIEW

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave
	Teac	hing	
Professors	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
Readers	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.
Lecturers	N.A.	N.A.	N.A.

## 304

## Annual Report – 2012-13

## Jamia Millia Islamia

Non-teaching					
Group A	-	-	-		
Group B	1	1	-		
Group C	5	5	-		
Group D	8	5 permanent 1 on daily wage	-		
		2 outsource agency			

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular event organized by the Deptt./Centre/Faculty:

Co-scholastic activities/co-curricular/extra-curricular activities organised by Jamia Sr. Sec. School.

• <u>Inter House activities</u>: These activities are spread out evenly over the entire academic calendar and provide not only a welcome break from the regular classes but also a platform to the students to show case their talents and identify their ability levels. The activities include: Creative writing, debates and extempore, poetry recitation, dramatics, bait baazi, kahani lekhan,

creating best out of waste, art and craft activities, Mathematics and science quizzes etc.

• <u>Inter-School activities</u>: These activities enable interaction on a large scale and allow learners to be a part of a global set up. The following activities were organised:

The following activities were organised:

Debates, Naat, Sports activities like Basket Ball, Football, Nukkar Nataks etc.

- <u>Annual function</u>: Annual function was organised in the month of February and exhibited myriad activities like songs, dances, dramatics, and prize distribution. It concluded with the announcement of the Best House Trophy.
- <u>Farewell Function</u>: This event was also organised in February as a mark of respect and affection to our out-going students.
- <u>Sports Day</u>: The Annual Sports Day was held in the month of December and included races, shot put, ball throw, long jumps, musical chairs etc.
- <u>NCC camps</u> were another major highlights of the academic year.
- <u>NIE program</u>: Newspaper in Education program was organised in collaboration with the exerts from the daily Hindu and was a great success.
- <u>**Reverence to Special day:**</u> Special days like the Teacher's Day, Children's Day, Independence Day, Republic Day, Major Festivals etc. Were celebrated by the school and the faculty.

## ATAUR REHMAN T.G.T. (SCIENCE)

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of presentation/paper	Topic of Seminar/conference/ workshop	Place	Date	Co-authors
1	2	3	28-30 Sept. 2012	Dr. Kapil Dhingra

## Any other contribution

- "Integrating ICT in Teacher Education suggestion and Approaches"
- "Present scenario of Teacher education: Issues & challenges"
- Dept. Of Education, Govt. Post graduate college Rani khet, (Uttrakhand)

## MS. GHAZALA SIDDIQI - Lecturer (s)

## Honours/Award received

• Received scholarship from university of Oregon for a course on English language – Assesssment.

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## Minor Research Project

Торіс	Co- Investigator	Grant allocated	Sponsor	Date of commencement	Duration	Status : Ongoing/ completed
Materials	-	-	-	Dec. 2010		Ongoing
development						
for ELT						
classes						

## Publications:

## **Books Edited**

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Half moon	Bahrisons	May 2012	New Delhi	-	978-81-909771-6-6

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
1. Collaborative Autonomous Learning	English Teaching Professional, Macmillan	Issue 7	Macmillan New Delhi	Aug. 2010	-	1362-5276
2. Critical Thinking	The Mirror of Kashmir	-	New Delhi	Feb. 15, 2011	-	-

## Reviews

Title of	book reviewed	Name of publication in which reviewed	Publication details	ISBN No.
1.	Rip not the Sore by Abdul Naseeb	FORTELL-A Journal of Teaching English language & literature	International journal issue no. 22	2229-6557
2.	Midnight Sutra by Eruj Mubarak	Under publication		

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
Professional	CPD for teachers	New Delhi	Dec. 2012	-
Development for				
English language				
teachers				

## Seminar/conference/workshop organized

Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/			
	workshop			
ELT issues in Asia	ELT issues and	British Council	Nov. 2012	-
	implications			

## Programme attended

- Symposium on continuing professional Development for Teachers of English
- Training session for CESOL Examiners- Cambridge U.K. successfully renewed Examinership.

## Lecture/Talk delivered

- Strategies on improving communication skills at Amity International School.
- Developing materials to supplement text books at Deepalaya- NGO, New Delhi.

## Consultancy provided

- Project with NCERT : Interactive classrooms
- IGNOU- Basic skills of communication in English language Teaching.

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

- British Council Cambridge U.K.
- American Center New Delhi.
- NCERT
- Cambridge University Press. National level Resource for SSA.

## Contribution to corporate life of university

- Cultural coordinator.
- Preparing students in the art of Public speaking.
- Any other contribution
- Resource person for intensive training program for teachers of Middle school.
- Coordinator of Newspaper in Education program at Senior Secondary level.
- Counselling students on Gender sensitization and awareness for Girls.

## Seminars/conferences/workshops attended:

- Attended a workshop on the launch of Oxford Dictionary at the British Council.New Delhi
- Attended a workshop on the launch of Cambridge Dictionary at the American Centre, New Delhi
- Was sent as a National Resource Person to train teachers of J&K ,organised by Sarva Shiksha Abhiyan,IGNOU,New Delhi.
- Have been a resource person for teacher training programme organised by DIET.
- Have been a resource person for intensive teacher training programme for teachers of Jamia Middle School, New Delhi
- Have been a resource person training students in the field of English Language for various schools in New Delhi
- Have been trained as a CESOL examiner by the British Council and have conducted speaking tests in schools in the northern and Central region of India.(New Delhi,Punjab,Haryana,Madhya Pradesh,Chandigarh,Moga,Ludhiyana,Uttar Pradesh etc)
- Have been trained as an ACCESS teacher by the American Centre New Delhi and have trained students coming from resource-poor environment.
- Attended a Hornby workshop on Materials Development organised by the British Council New Delhi.
- Conducted a cascade workshop on Materials Development for teachers in Bhopal-organised by the British Council,New Delhi.
- Attended Panel Discussion on ELT Issues in Asia at the British Council, New Delhi.
- Have been a resource person for Access Microscholarship Intensive programme at institutes run by Agha Khan Foundation in collaboration with the American Center, New Delhi.
- Attended symposium on Continuing Professional Development for Teachers of English.(held in New Delhi,organized by British council,on 20.11.2012)
- Conducted workshops for Agha khan Foundation Summer intensive programme .

## MS. KANCHAN BHARDWAJ - Lecturer (s)

## Honours/Award received

• Hindi Shikshak Samman 2008 by Hindi Akadimi

## Publications

**Research Articles** 

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Muzrim Aurton Ka Byam	Sameeksha	2012	Delhi	-	-

## **Research Articles**

Title	Journal/Book	Volume	Publisher & place of publication	Year of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Awaz	Hans		Hans	2013		

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

r underpution in seminary conterences workshops					
Title of	Topic of	Place	Date	Co-authors	
presentation/paper	Seminar/conference/				
	workshop				
Kedarnath	Agrwal and	NCERT	June 2011		
Nagarjun					

## Programme attended

• Sahitya Akadmi

## Membership of academic & professional bodies

• Sahitya Akadmi

## Contribution to corporate life of university

• Cultural Programme

## Any other contribution

- House Member
- Examination work

## DR. MOIDUR RAHMAN (LECTURER)

## Honours/Award received

• M.A. Gold Medallist A.M.U. 2006

## **Fellowships received**

• J.R.F. U.G.C. 2006

## Ph. D. awarded

Scholar's Name	Topic
Ph.D. Awarded 2012	Mashrigi Aur Maghrabi Tanqueed Ke Aham Rujhanat ka
	Taqabati Matala.

## Publications:

## Books

Title	Publisher	Year of publication	Place of publication	Co-author (if any)	ISBN No.
Urdu mein mutena – BBI Shanasi	Educational publishing House	2013	Delhi	-	978-93-5073- 122-2

## **Research Articles:**

Title	Journal/Book	Publisher	Year
<ol> <li>Umrao jan-e-Ada ek fanny Mutala</li> </ol>	International monthly Aaj kal	Sochna Bhavan	Nov. 2005- ISBN-No. ISSN.No - 0971-846X
2. Tanquidi Nazriyat Kaise wajood mein aate hain	Monthly kitaab muma	Maktba jamia	2009
<ol> <li>Jazbat se bhare mere Ashaar dekhna (Foreword)</li> </ol>	Naghma-e-bahar by Mujib Qasmi		2009
4. Levis Strans –ek Danishwer Naggad	Quarterly Abjad	Araria Bihar	July to Sept. 2010
5. Urdu mein Mutanebbi Shanasi	Quarterly magazine Jamia	Zakir Hussain Institute JMI	July to Sept. 2011.
6. Eqbal ki nazm ek aarzoo	Monthly kitab numa	Maktaba jamia	2011
<ol> <li>Aale Ahmad Suroor Aur Maghrabi Tanqueed</li> </ol>	International monthly Aaj kal	Sochna Bhavan	Oct. 2012 ISSN No. 0971-846x
8. Urdu Shahyree ki gyara Aawazein ek- mutala	Abdul Qavi Dasnavi Hayat aour Khidmat	Arshiya publication	2013
Reviews	-		
		Publication	2013
<ol> <li>Talmeehat by Dr. Mazhar Ahmad, Dr. Najma Rahami</li> </ol>	Monthly Tahzeebul Akhlaq	A.M.U. Aligarh	May 2008
2. Monographs on Mirza Ghalib by Abul Kalam Qasmi	Monthly kitab numa	Maktaba jamia	Feb 2010
<ol> <li>Quarterly magazine eqbal review</li> </ol>	Monthly kitab numa	Maktaba jamia	April 2010
4. Monograph on Waheed Akhtar by Kausar Mazhari	Monthly Aiwane-Urdu	Urdu Academy Delhi	May 2010
5. Jane kitne more (novel) by Aasha Parbhat	Monthly kitab numa	Maktaba jamia	2009
6. Basharat (poetry) by Shakeb Ayaz	International monthly magazine Aaj kal	Sochna Bhavan	Sept 2012 ISSN No. 0971-846x
7. Harche Badabad	-do-	-do-	-do-
8. Charagh Badast	-do-	-do-	-do-
9. Saen-e-jameel by Dr. Shahabuddin	Urdu Book review Delhi		2012

## Translations

## From English to Urdu

5	at our Maddiyat ke nak pehloo	Monthly magazine Urdu Duniva	NCPUL New Delhi	2009
	h par ek Mukalma	Monthly magazine tahzeebul akhlaq	A.M.U. Aligarh	May 2008

## Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops.

- Attended a workshop to prepare guideline for translation in urdu from 23.8.2010 to 27.8.2010 at Academy of professional development of Urdu medium teachers JMI New Delhi.
- Attended an orientation programme for urdu teachers in urdu as core and elective subject at higher secondary stage organised by NCERT from 30 Jan. To 3 Feb. 2012.
- Attended a workshop on the development of source book on assessment in urdu from 2.1.2012 to 6.1.2012 organised by NCERT.
- Presented a paper on Nagde suroor ke maghrabi hawale in sahitya academy Delhi organised by ACC vision 10 march 2012.
- Presented a paper on Jameel mazhari ke marsiyon mein asri hissiyat at Ghalib Institute in two days national seminar 27-28 April 2012.
- Presented a paper on Nagde suroor ke maghrabi sarchashme held at Dept. Of Urdu A.M.U. Aligarh, under D.S.A. programme on 22,23 March 2013.

## Radio talk

- Participated in radio talk on fakhruddin Ali Ahmad hayat aur karname on National channel in 2010.
- Participated in radio talk on Ahde Hazir mein Afkare Sir Syed ki manviyat in AIR urdu service on 15 Oct. 2012.
- Participated in radio talk on jamhuriyat our hamari zammadariyan in AIR urdu service on 24 Jan. 2013.
- Participated in radio talk on Ghubar-e-khatir ka usloob in National channel on 10 March 2013.

## DR. MD. HELAL WASIF MOAZZAM (LECTURER GEOGRAPHY)

## Papers published:-

- "To mobilize community" the Pioneer Editorial June 1999.
- "Droughts and their Combating" Third Concept, Nov. 2001.

## Participated in various seminars and symposium:

- Attended the lecture series on India's National Interest in Changing World" organized by school of International Studies JNU in 1994.
- Participated in the National Seminar on "Agenda of Geography for the first quarter of 21st Century" by Deptt. of Geography in March 2004.
- Participated in Workshop to review and finalization of Urdu Version of Geography text books for class XI-XII, organized by NCERT.2006.
- "Coordinated Exhibition on" Ocean & Development" during Jamia Foundation day in 2007.
- Participated in the Workshop to review and finalization of Urdu version of NCERT Books Environmental Science January 2012.

## SYED ABID HUSAIN SR.SEC. SCHOOL (Self-Financed) Prep to XII

Established in 1989 with a small number of students, now the school is rallying well with over 2100 students on its roll. With its belief in education as a source of power and solution to guard the nation and community against being consigned to maladies and servitude, it arms the students with awareness, belief and commitment to command success in every walk of life. The school attaches values to shared commitment to academic excellence, self-reliance, health, alertness, truthfulness, self-discipline and so on.

## School/Centre over view

Prep to XII				Annua	al intake		
(Science, Arts	Male	Female	2	SC. M	OBC/ST.	Total	
& Commerce)	1490	640	30	121	2130(1	Male + Female)	
Staff (Tasahiran)							
Staff (Teaching) Positi	on		Sanctioned	Workin	g	Vacant	
1. P.G.T		28		27	01		
2. T.G.T		28		24	04		
3. <u>Primary Sc</u>	hool Teacher	23		22	01		
Total		79		73	06		
Staff (Non-Teachin	g)						
Position	Sanct	ioned	Working	5	Vacant		
Group A.							
Group B.							
Group C.	10		08		02		
Group D.	18		18		00		
Total	28		26		02		

## Co-curricular/Extra-curricular activities organized by the school/Centre.

• The students fared very well in National Olympiad held in the school.

## Students Participated in:

- Debate Competition organized by Chauthi Duniya, Urdu News Paper
- Naat competition organized by New Horizan School
- Inter House Competition / Inter School Competition (games).

## **Teachers Traning Programme in the School/Centre.**

• Teachers participated in Capacity Building Programme organized by Faculty of Education, JMI New Delhi

## Games & Sports Organized by the School/Centre.

- Syed Abid Husain Sr. Sec. School (S/F) organized 1<sup>st</sup> SK Azizuddin Inter School Football Tournament 2012. It was inaugurated by the Vice Chancellor, J.M.I. Pro-Vice Chancellor also graced the occasion by his presence. The teams of reputed schools of Delhi participated and showed their talents.
- Students participated in Inter School Cricket Tournament organized by Jamia Sr. Sec. School.
- The school celebrated a grand annual sports meet on 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> February 2013 wherein the students displayed their talent, physical vigour and mental poise in different events. The students

participated in different tournaments like athletics, cricket, football, basketball wherein they played with all meritorious qualities of sportspersons. The school also organized different sports events. The students of all houses participated with great enthusiasm. The Vice-Chancellor and the Registrar, JMI graced the occasion by their presence.

## Honours/Awards received by the teachers/Students.

Our school conducted Science Quiz Competition for class XII Science. Prof Khalid Moin, Dean Faculty of Engineering & Technology, was the chief guest who boosted the zeal of the students. Our school participated in the Global Nuclear Disarmament at Vigyan Bhawan New Delhi on August 21, 2012. 30 students and 2 teachers took part in the conference. The conference started with the speech given by Shri Mani Shankar Aiyar, Chairman, Prime Minister's Informal Group on Global Nuclear Disarmament. Shri Mohd.Hamid Ansari, Hon'ble Vice President of India addressed the students and applauded their participation.

## Any other Information.

## School Results:

In year 2012, o<u>ur school board result was excellent</u>. Mr.Ayush Sharma a student of Syed Abid Husain Sr. Sec. School (S/F) Class XII-(Science), secured <u>94.2%</u> and was the Board Topper. The results of some excellent students are as follows:

## SCIENCE

Ι	12-T2661	AYUSH SHARMA	94.2%	
II	12-T2786	MERAJ AHMAD	93.4%	
III	12-T2950	SYED FAIZAN SHAH	93.0%	

## HUMANITIES

Ι	12-T3323	SAANI SHAKEEL	88.8%
II	12-T3267	MARJAN USMANI	88.6%
III	12-T3271	MERAJ AHMAD SIDDIQUI	87.8%

## COMMERCE

Ι	12-T3018	DARAKHSHAN ANWAR	89.8%	
II	12-T3035	ISRAIL ANSARI	88.6%	
III	12-T3013	ASIM JAVED	87.0%	

#### CLASS X

Ι	12-M130	HARSH VIJAY	92.7%	
II	12-M388	SADIA IQBAL	91.0%	
III	12-M 34	ALVEERA NADEEM	90.0%	

## 8students of Syed Abid Husain Sr. Sec. School had cracked JEE- IIT in year- 2012.

## The details are as follows:

1.	Abdullah Hasan	(Rank 80, )
2.	Mohd. Zubair Khan	(Rank 153),
3.	Faizan Ayubi	(Rank-3841 General, 261-OBC)
4.	Mohd. Akhtar	(Rank-4399 General, 621-OBC)
5-	Faizy Rahman	(Rank-6821)

6-	Meraj Ahmad	(Rank-9120	
7-	Haris Ansar Khan		
8-	Mohammad Adnan		

## 12 students of Syed Abid Husain Sr. Sec. School were selected in Jamia B.Tech in year-2012

#### **Remedial Classes:**

• The school organized remedial classes to improve the performance of the low achievement students. The teachers took these classes with renewed zeal and sincere dedication for two months after their school schedule, from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m.

## **Competitive Test Series:**

• The school conducted test series to prepare the students for entrance tests like B. Tech., C. P. M. T. and so on. Prof. S. M. Sajid, Registrar, Jamia Millia Islamia visited the school during the test in order to motivate the students and the teachers.

#### Note-books

• Teams consisting of subject teachers visited all classes to ensure that the students had maintained their notebooks and had obtained their teachers attendance. The notebooks of the students were stamped.

#### Special Classes

• Special classes were organized on the demand of the students. External subject teachers were invited to take these classes. The students found them quite useful.

#### Career counseling

• Career counseling sessions were held. Expert resource persons were invited.

#### **Re-Preboard Exam**

• In order to improve the performance of the students, Re-Pre-board exams were conducted. The students tried their best to show their mettle.

#### NCC

- Our students participated in guard of honour on the occasion of Jamia foundation day. They took part in firing, weapon training and so on.
- The school celebrated 26<sup>th</sup> January 2013 with great pomp and show. The occasioned was graced by the presence of Prof. Ved Prakash, Chairman UGC was the Chief Guest.

## **Interaction with the Parents**

• The school held many sessions with the parents to persuade them into contributing their share towards better performance of their wards.

## **Interactions with Teachers**

• The school invited Prof. Eijaz Masih, Dean faculty of Education, Jamia Millia Islamia and for the interactive sessions with teachers.

#### Zee Salam

• The students participated in a programme "Youth Campus" organized by Zee Salam.

## Mushir Fatma Nursery School Gerda Philipsborne Day Care Centre

The Day Care Centre (self financing) has completed its second session successfully on 31<sup>st</sup> March 2013. This centre has become a second home for 12 young children. The centre provides a hygienic, modern and creative environment for the children throughout. It provides an environment that is free from unlawful discrimination of any type, including discrimination based on race, colour, religion, sex and natural origin. It is catering to the children of parents with full time or part time jobs. The concept of leaving the young ones under the care of professional care-takers is picking up quickly in our country due to the ever increasing number of nuclear families and working parents. We nurture and holistically develop these little ones into confident individuals. We try to inculcate good habits related to health and hygiene, eating, walking, talking and social behaviours. This centre also helps the students of B.Ed. (Nursery) and Child Development Centre to get acquainted with the education and care of children at all levels of Early Childhood.

## **Courses offered**

• Play-way Method.

## Annual Intake 2011-2012

Male	Female	SC.	ST.	Total
6	6	-	-	12

## Staff (Teaching)

Positions	Sanctioned	Working	On leave
Hon. Director	1	1	-
Teacher	2(outsourced)	2	-

#### Staff (Non-Teaching)

	Sanctioned	Working	On leave
Group A	-	-	-
Group B	-	-	-
Group C	-	-	-
Group D	5(outsourced)	5	-

Activities

• The following activities were done during the session:

**Outdoor Play:** running, hopping, climbing the single gym, sliding, throwing, etc. **Dance and Drama:** the students participated in dance-drama, Art and Craft Activities, Festivals and Birthday Celebrations.

**Annual Function (Mela):** Celebrated the Annual function/ Mela 'Fairies and Angles' with fervor and enthusiasm and the parents actively participated in putting up stalls and co-operated in preparing their children for the function.

Picnics: The children were taken out for picnics twice during the session.

Naps and Quiet Times: The daily schedule of the centre included a rest or a nap period for the children.

**Meal-Time:** Meals were served thrice during the day and the menu was planned keeping in mind the nutritional requirement of the children.

**Dental Checkup:** Yearly dental checkup of all the children was done by the doctors of Faculty of Dentistry, JMI.

## MUSHIR FATMA NURSERY SCHOOL

## Introduction of the Centre:

Here at the Mushir Fatma Nursery School the children are given a congenial and happy environment for a healthy and all-round development of their personality, so that in the long run they emerge as confident social beings; ready to come out in the competitive world. Effort is towards bringing out the best in each child's personality.

To achieve this, a few objectives are kept in mind while dealing with the tiny tots. Thus the key result areas of our Nursery School are:

- To bring out a well defined coordination between hand and mind.
- To enable them to express themselves in their mother tongue and to improve their vocabulary and their pronunciation.
- To make them understand the importance of time and discipline.
- To inculcate the importance of team work and co-operation.
- To bring out the hidden talents in children by giving them freedom of expression.
- To develop in them the habits of cleanliness and tidiness.
- To develop in them aesthetic sense, sense of colour and proportion.
- To make them work in a methodical and systematic manner.
- To teach them the importance of correct posture, good eating habits and personal hygiene.
- To make them confident and independent.

The nursery school carried out the following activities for the all-round enrichment, and overall personality development of their children:

- Outdoor games for large muscle development were organised.
- Indoor activities like paper cutting, tearing and pasting and playing with small beads for finer muscle development were planned and organised.
- Social skills were developed through group activities. Timid and shy children were encouraged to assert themselves more and were observed more closely.
- Throwing and jumping, climbing, crawling and creeping helped in the development of muscles.
- Language development took place through stories and rhymes, play-way method and free conversation with the teacher and outdoor trips and excursions.
- Development of independence took place through group meals, use of toilet on one's own, cleaning and clearing the table/room after using it.
- Aesthetic and creative development took place through brush/finger painting, clay work etc. music, dance and rhythmic movements and handling of simple musical instruments
- Number concepts were developed by counting objects and people around, learning and repeating the house numbers and telephone numbers, their age and number of family members.

Jamia Nursery school strives hard to maintain its standard and is constantly trying to improve it in years to come with the active support and goodwill of the parents and the University authorities.

## **Courses offered**

Nursery: Play-way method & Project method is used in teaching
 Teaching: Educating children. Special emphasis is laid on their overall personality development, speech, motor skills & co-curricular & outdoor activities. In the academic session 2012-13, teaching of elementary English, Urdu and Number work has been introduced in the curriculum.

## Annual Intake 2011-2012

Male	Female	SC.	ST./OBC	PH.	Total
166	132	-	14	2	314

## Staff (Teaching)

Positions	Sanctioned	Working	On leave
Director	1	1	-
Teacher	9	9 working &	-
		5 Guest Teachers	

## Staff (Non-Teaching)

	Sanctioned	Working	On leave
Group A	-	-	-
Group B	-	-	-
Group C	1	Vacant	-
		(1 LDC from outsource)	
Group D	6	5+(1 outsourced)	-

## **Co-curricular Activities:**

The following activities were carried out during the session in order to help the all round development of the children.

- 1. Beginning of the new session
- 2. Orientation programme
- 3. Monthly P.T.M.'s
- 4. Festival and Birthday celebrations- Independence Day, Teachers' Day, Children's Day, Gandhi Jayanti, Republic Day, Diwali, Dusshera, Holi, Eid, Christmas, Raksha Bandhan.
- 5. Annual function; theme 'Fairies and Angels'
- 6. Foundation Day celebration
- 7. Food we eat
- 8. Bonfire
- 9. Picnics
- 10. Dance- Drama on Christmas
- 11. Puppet-Show

## **Teachers' Training Programme:**

Different workshops were attended by the teachers for their professional growth:

• Workshop on Art and Craft with Mrs. Savitri.

- Workshop on language development with Mrs. Sameera.
- Workshop on Display of Boards with Mrs. Sameerah.
- Curriculum revision with Mrs. Rekha.
- A 5-Day Workshop organized by the IASE, JMI.
- Workshop on 'Various Perspectives on Emerging Issues in ECCE' organized by CECED.
- Workshop on 'Importance of Parental Involvement in Children's Activities' with Neelam Chopra.
- International Conference on 'Early Childhood Development' organized by Centre for Early Childhood Development.

## Games and Sports:

• Annual Sports Day

## Any Other:

- Annual dental checkup of all the children by the doctors of Faculty of Dentistry, JMI
- 1-day 'First Aid Training Programme' for teachers.
- 1-day 'Dental Care Programme' for teachers and parents.
- Counselling Centre for ECCE (Distance Education) students.
- Teaching Practice Centre for B.Ed (Nursery) teachers.
- Mid-day Meal- children were given eggs, fruits and biscuits throughout the year.
- Summer Training Programme for Children during the summer vacation.

## **CENTRAL FACILITIES & STUDENTS AFFAIRS**

## OFFICE OF THE DEAN, STUDENTS' WELFARE

## Introduction:

The office of the Dean, Students' Welfare is meant for various welfare activities pertaining to students in the University. These include providing guidance to students, addressing their grievances, disbursing Merit, Merit-cum-Means, Central and State scholarships for students belonging to SC/ST/OBC/Minorities category as well as privately sponsored scholarships for students, promotion of students' participation in co-curricular and social activities amongst other activities.

## Students' Grievances:

The office of the Dean, Students' Welfare is mandated to redress all student grievances. The nature of grievances relate mostly to attendance and examination issues, entitlements to various facilities and amenities etc. The Dean Student Welfare redresses the students' grievances, through the official mechanisms, in a creative manner contributing to the peaceful academic environment on the campus.

## **Disbursement of Scholarships:**

• During 2012-13, **822 students** received the Merit, Merit-cum-Means, Central & State Scholarships and Sponsored scholarships. The details are given below:

Name of Scholarship	No. of Students	Amount Disbursed
Merit Scholarship	411	Rs. 10, 33, 500/-
Central & State Scholarship	401	Rs. 5, 71, 000/-
Sponsored Scholarship	10	Rs. 61, 998/-

#### **Cultural Committee:**

The Dean Students' Welfare constitutes the **Jamia Cultural Committee** every year, comprising of several Clubs such as the Debating Club, the Drama Club, the Literary Club, the Music and Fine Art Club and the Entrepreneurship Club. Students have enrolled in large numbers for the membership of these clubs. All these clubs organized cultural activities and competitions throughout the year generating a vibrant cultural environment and providing a platform to students to showcase their talent. Further, the various Clubs of the Cultural Committee give students the opportunity to maximize their learning experience by facilitating faculty and student interaction and enhancing academic, cultural and social activities within and outside the campus. The Dean Students' Welfare's office facilitates the participation of students who represent the University in various competitions in cultural and extracurricular activities within the country.

## The major activities of these Clubs and Societies are listed below:

## I - Bol The Debating Club

- (Dr. Sheema Aleem, Convener, Dr. Naseeb Ahmad, Co-Convener and Dr. Asmat Jahan, Co-Convener)
- Members of the Debating Club participated in the following debate competitions held / organized in the academic session 2012-13:
- Inter-University Debate Competition organized by the School of International Studies, Jawaharlal Nehru University, held on September 27, 2012 on the topic "Can India Emerge as Global Actor By 2020." Tarun Baid MA Conflict Analysis and Peace Building Final Year, Khalid Yusufzai BA (Hons.) Political Science 3<sup>rd</sup> year, Shafaq Shah of BA LLB Final Year and Bhaskar Sharma MA Conflict Analysis and Peace Building Final Year represented Jamia in the debate.
- North Zone Cultural Youth Festival organized by the Association of Indian Universities held at Guru Nanak Dev University Amritsar Punjab from November 7-11, 2012. The Hindi Team consisted of Mansoor Alam B.A (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year and Mayetri Shukla BA (Hons.) Sociology 2<sup>nd</sup> year. Sayyid Umer Sameer BA (Hons.) Sociology 3rd year participated in the English Elocution contest.
- Quiz competition in the North Zone Cultural Youth Festival organized by the Association of Indian Universities. Jamia was represented by Ayush Sharma B. Tech. Computer Sc. 7<sup>th</sup> Semester, Gaurav Tripathi BA (Honours) Economics 2<sup>nd</sup> year, and Ansar Ahmad M. A. Economics who won the First prize.
- **Open Jamia Tri-Lingual debate competition** (English, Hindi and Urdu) held on November 29, 2012 on the topic "Peoples' Movements are a Threat to Parliamentary Democracy." students of Jamia participated in large numbers.
- "Udbhau" National Inter-University Debate Competition, G. B. Pant University Pant Nagar Uttarakhand held on January 13-14, 2013. The Jamia Hindi Team comprising of Mansoor Alam BA (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year and Hemwati Nandan Rajora BA (Hons.) Mass Media 3<sup>rd</sup> year won the Second Prize in the Hindi Debate. The English team comprised of Hanzala Jafri B. Tech. 2<sup>nd</sup> year and Momin Mobeen Khan, BA (Hons.) English 3<sup>rd</sup> Year.
- "Chalvijayenti" National Inter University Debate Competition held at Dr. B R Ambedkar College University of Delhi. The Jamia Hindi Team comprising of Mansoor Alam BA (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year and Hemwati Nandan Rajora BA (Hons.) Mass Media 3<sup>rd</sup> year won the Third Prize in the Hindi Debate.
- Inter University Debate Competition ARSD College University of Delhi. The first Hindi Team consisting of Mansoor Alam B.A (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year won the First prize. Mohd Altamash MA Sociology 1<sup>st</sup> year participated as member of the second Hindi team.
- Quiz competition in the National Youth Festival organized by the Association of Indian Universities, held at Kalyani University, Kalyani, West Bengal from February5-9, 2013. The Jamia team comprising of Ayush Sharma B. Tech. Computer Sc. 7th Semester, Gaurav Tripathi BA (Honours) Economics 2<sup>nd</sup> year, and Anas Ahmad Alvi MA Convergent Journalism First year participated in the Quiz Competition.

- "Dr. D. R. Singh Memorial British Parliamentary Debate" Season V, February 21-22, 2013 organised by the Punjab College of Technical Education, Ludhiana. The team comprised of Shafaq Shah, LLB Final year, Luqman S. Hasan, LLB 4<sup>th</sup> Year, Iqra Meraj, LLB 1<sup>st</sup> Year and Aditya Hooda, LLB 1<sup>st</sup> Year. The team won the First prize with a cash award of Rs. One Lakh.
- The Second National Tri-Lingual Debate Competition (English, Hindi and Urdu) organized by the Bol Debating Club as part of the Inter- University Cultural Festival, MiRAAS 2013 held on February 27, 2013 on the topic "This House believes that in times of national crisis media has been very responsible." The debate competition received an overwhelming response from across the country and students from various Central and State Universities and other institutions participated in the competition.
- All India Sir Syed Memorial Debate Competition organized by Aligarh Muslim University was held on March 18-19, 2013. The Urdu team consisted of Mansoor Alam B.A (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year and Faisal Nazir BA (Hons.) Arabic 2<sup>nd</sup> year who won the Second prize. The Hindi Team comprising of Arman Ansari M.Phil. Hindi and Mohd Altamash M. A. Sociology 1<sup>st</sup> year won the Second prize. The English Team was represented by Iqra Meraj B.A LLB 1<sup>st</sup> year and Rajat Chaudhri B.A LLB 1<sup>st</sup> year.
- Chaudhary Ranveer Singh Huda Memorial Inter University Debate Competition Law Center University of Delhi. The Jamia team consisted of Mansoor Alam B.A (Hons.) Psychology 3<sup>rd</sup> year and Shafaq Shah B. A. LLB Final Year. The team won the Second Prize and Shafaq Shah won the Best Speaker award.
- **Parliamentary Debate Competition organized by Delhi College of Art And Commerce Delhi.** Jamia team represented by Shafaq Shah B. A. LLB Final Year and Aditya Huda B. A. LLB 1<sup>st</sup> year. The team qualified up to the Semi Final stage of the competition.

## II - The Drama Club

(Prof. Razi Ahmad Kamal, Convener, Mr. Shakeel Ahmad Khan, Co- Convener) Members of the drama club participated in the following competitions held / organized in the session 2012-13:

- The Drama Club started its endeavours with the 'Auditions' for the new batch of students in the month of September. A list of 26 students, who were shortlisted from the 60 students who participated in the auditions, was put up. A workshop to train the students in the basics of theatre was conducted thereafter.
- Participate in North Zone Cultural Youth Festival in all Theatre Events, organized by Association of Indian Universities

A total of 14 students from the Drama Club took part in the festival. The performances at the youth festival were as follows:

One-Act Play:		"Suryamukh"
Skit	:	"Yam Ki Maya"
Mime	:	"Environment"

- The Drama Club also performed the drama "Suryamukh" written by Shri Lakshmi Narayan Lal, on November 29, 2012 in the Dr. M. A. Ansari Auditorium.
- Members of the Drama Club participated in MiRAAS 2013, a cultural festival organized by the Cultural Committee from February 26-28, 2013 in which 50 Universities/ Colleges/ Institutions participated and the Drama Club staged the Play "Madandhta" and won the third prize in the One Act Play event.

## III - The Literary Club

(Dr. Kahkashan Saad, Convener, Dr. Anuradha Ghosh, Co-Convenor and Dr. Sarwarul Huda, Co-Convenor)

Members of the Literary Club participated in the following competitions held / organized in the session 2012-13:

The Literary Club held several competitions as part of the three day Inter University festival MiRAAS 2013. On February 26, 2013 the Poetry composition and recitation competition was organized for Undergraduate students in which the students were allowed to choose any subject and compose & recite poetry. A student's seminar/ paper presentation competition was also organised for Postgraduate students on the topic "Progressive writers moments : Tagore, Prem Chand, Manto". On February 27, 2013, an on the spot Creative Writing Competition was organized at Undergraduate level. The students wrote One Act play or short story writing.

96 students from different Universities along with Jamia Millia Islamia participated in above mentioned programmes. All events were held in English, Hindi and Urdu and participants in each language category were awarded prizes separately.

#### IV - The Entrepreneurship Club

The Entrepreneurship Club is a platform where students and faculty members take the initiative in creating awareness for entrepreneurship opportunities for students.

- (Dr. Naseeb Ahmad, Convener, Dr. Saif Siddiqui, Co-Convener, Mr. Faiyaz Ahmad, Co-Convener)
   Launch of the Entrepreneurship Club &Workshop on Entrepreneurship opportunities for students. The Entrepreneurship Club was formally launched on November 27, 2012 by Prof. Tasneem Meenai, Dean, Students' Welfare as a part of the Jamia Cultural Committee.
- 2. On the occasion of the launch of the E club, a workshop on Entrepreneurship opportunities for students was organised in collaboration with National entrepreneurship Network (NEN) on November 27, 2012. The workshop was attended by more than 120 students from various departments and centres including Department of Commerce & Business Studies, Centre for Management Studies, Faculty of engineering, Faculty of Law, Faculty of Fine Arts etc.
- **3.** Envoyage (A pre summit Workshop in collaboration with IIT Bombay) The Entrepreneurship Club in collaboration with E-Cell, IIT Bombay organised a pre summit workshop (Envoyage) on January 15, 2013. The day long workshop consisted of an interactive session on Challenges & Opportunities in Entrepreneurship, with R. Sreenivasan, a seasoned entrepreneur and one of the founder directors of Career Launcher and a Business Simulation Game: to simulate a real life entrepreneurial experience where participants get an opportunity to own a company of their own.
- 4. Entrepreneurship Club Events in Tangelo Town Festival (January 18 20, 2013) Entrepreneurship Club as a part of Tangelo-Town Festival organized following events to evaluate and promote the managerial, business and entrepreneurship skills of the students and gave them a chance to win attractive cash prizes, certificates and internships.
- i. **Ideate Your Business** (An online Businesses Idea Competition) : Entrepreneurship Club organized its very first online contest **'Ideate Your Business'** to explore the innovative business ideas of budding entrepreneurs in which the participants had to submit their business ideas and get it rated out of 10 on facebook.
- ii. **Crysallis (Business Quiz):** A Business Quiz consisting of about six interesting rounds witnessed a healthy participation from various colleges across Delhi and NCR.
- iii. Sabse Bada Rupaiya (Earn and Learn Competition): a competition to test the business management skills of the participants. The participating teams were required to multiply their resources/ money in a given time limit.
- iv. **Marketing Guru** (Marketing Strategy Competition): It was an interactive competition in which the participants were given the marketing strategy of a real company and within 24 hours they had to reframe and improve the marketing strategy of that company.

## 5. E – Club events in Inter University Cultural & Management Festival (MiRAAS – 2013) Feb. 26 – 28, 2013

The Cultural Committee of Jamia Millia Islamia organized a three-day Inter University Cultural & Management Festival ; **MIRAAS**(Feb. 26 - 28, 2013 ) comprising of more than 25 events like Dramatics, Mimicry, Indian and Western Music, Fine Arts and Literary Events, Debate, Business Management and Entrepreneurship Competitions. The Entrepreneurship Club organize the following Business & Management Events during the festival:

- **AD MAD** (Creativity & Innovation Competition): This event was designed to assess and evaluate the creative and innovative skills of the participants. The participating teams had to prepare and present an advertisement campaign on a particular theme
- Management Guru (Case Study Competition): a real life case study given to the teams and they have to prepare and present their solutions related to the case problems within the given time frame.
- **Treasure Hunt (Business Game):** On the spot a list of items was given to the teams and they have to bring the contents of the list and reach in minimum time and solve a few clues and progress to the next round.
- Launch of Newsletter of E Club: The Entrepreneurship Club launched its first Newsletter during the MiRAAS festival.

V - Music and Fine Art Club

(Dr. Seeme Murtaza, Convener, Mr. AC Kharingpam, Co-Convener, Mr. Zamir Ahmad, Co-Convener)

- The Music and Fine Art Club organized audition/ selection in the third week of September 2012 and selected 21 students from different departments of Jamia. The Tarana tean presented the Jamia Tarana on the occasion of the Foundation Day, the Annual Convocation, the Special Convocation.
- The Music and Fine Art Club held a musical evening on November 29, 2012 in the Dr. M. A. Ansari Auditorium.
- In the North Zone Cultural Youth Festival organized by the Association of Indian Universities held at Guru Nanak Dev University Amritsar Punjab from November 7-11, 2012, Zakir Husain M.F.A. Applied Arts 3<sup>rd</sup> Semester represented the University in On the Spot Photography competition and won the First prize. The Jamia team for Installation comprising of Vikas MFA Sculpture 3<sup>rd</sup> Semester, Pankaj Kumar Chauhan MFA Art Education 1<sup>st</sup> Semester, Shashikant, B.F.A. Art Education 4<sup>th</sup> year and Anju M.F.A. Sculpture 1<sup>st</sup> Semester won the First prize. Six members of the Music club also participated in the music events in the North Zone Cultural Youth Festival.
- On the Spot Photography and Installation competition in the National Youth Festival organized by the Association of Indian Universities, held at Kalyani University, Kalyani, West Bengal from February5-9, 2013. Zakir Husain M.F.A. Applied Arts 3<sup>rd</sup> Semester participated in On the Spot Photography competition and won the First prize. The Jamia team for Installation comprising of Vikas MFA Sculpture 3<sup>rd</sup> Semester, Pankaj Kumar Chauhan MFA Art Education 1<sup>st</sup> Semester, Shashikant, B.F.A. Art Education 4<sup>th</sup> year and Anju M.F.A. Sculpture 1<sup>st</sup> Semester participated in the National Youth Festival.
- During the course of the cultural festival, **MiRAAS 2013**, the Music and Fine Art Club organized four events namely the Indian and western group song competition and the Indian light vocal and western music solo competition. Students from 15 universities and colleges from different parts of the country participated in the events. Keeping in mind the diversity of musical taste and sensibilities, the competitions were loosely designed to accommodate in as much as possible the different genres of Indian and western musical traditions. In doing so the competitions were able to highlight the rich cultural vibrancy of the universities of the country into music.

The students of Jamia participated in all the four events. Aryak Ray of B.A. 3<sup>rd</sup> year (Hons) English brought laurels to the university by winning third position in the western Music Solo Competition. Kevin Brinkmann, Aryak Ray, Aquib Ur Rehman, Emillie Seville, and Marriam Bello represented Jamia. Shailja Verma MA Public Administration won the Second prize in Indian vocal solo and the Jamia team got the third prize in Indian group song.

• Fine Arts events in MiRAAS 2013 included mask painting competition, rangoli making competition and pot painting competition. Arshi Irshad, Faiz and Furqan of Jamia Millia Islamia got the first, second and third prizes in the mask painting competition respectively. Nisha Shrivastava and Sarita Singh won the First and consolation prize respectively in rangoli making competition. Hasrat Kazi of JMI won the First prize in pot painting competition.

## Additionally, the Dean, Students' Welfare conducted the following activities:

- Coordinated and supervised the participation of students and faculty of Jamia Millia Islamia on **August 21, 2012**, in the day-long **National outreach Conference on Global Nuclear Disarmament held at Vigyan Bhawan**, organised by the Indian Council of World Affairs (MEA) and facilitated by the Rajiv Gandhi Action Plan Group. Ms. Shafaq Shah of BA LLB IV Year, who was shortlisted in the Preliminary Round in the debate competition held on August 16, 2012 at IIC, also spoke along with 11 other participants from other institutions of NCR during the session meant for students. Class XI and XII students from the Jamia Senior Secondary School (Day and Self Financing Shifts) and from several Faculties, Departments and Centres participated very proactively in the interactive session of the Conference.
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia collaborated with 'Citizens for Justice and Peace' in organizing a series of programme around **"Memorial to a Genocide: Gulberg Gujarat 2002-2012"**, from October 9-13, 2012. The programmes, held in Jamia campus, included a Photo Retrospective, Statistics, Missing Person's Wall, Acknowledgements and Survivor's Conversations, and a Seminar Workshop on 'In Pursuit of Justice: Media and the Law.'
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia coordinated two programmes (Sufi music performance by Ustad Zila Khan on October 29, 2012 and performance by the Turkish group of Whirling Dervishes on October 30, 2012) held as part of the Foundation Day celebrations.
- On behalf of Jamia Millia Islamia, and in association with the Tibetan People's Solidarity Campaign organised the screening of an award winning film "Tibet in Song" directed by Ngawang Choephel on January 31, 2013.
- As Dean, Students' Welfare, supervised the Jamia Cultural Committee in organising the three-day inter University cultural festival MiRAAS 2013 from February 26-28, 2013 in which students from about fifty universities / colleges / institutions had participated. The festival comprised of literary, debate, drama, entrepreneurship and management, folk dance, music and fine arts events.

## DR. ZAKIR HUSAIN LAIBRARY

Name of the Library	Dr. Zakir Husain Library
Librarian in 2012-2013	Dr. Gayas Makhdumi

## Number of Staff in the Library:

	Male	Female	Total
Librarian	01	-	01
Deputy Librarian & Equivalent	01	-	01
Assistant Librarian & Equivalent (AP)	04	-	04
Professional Asstt.	07	05	12
AR/Administrative Officer	-	-	-
Section Officer/Semi Prof. Asstt.	08	-	08
Sr.PA/PA	-	01	01

Assistant/UDC/LDC	04	-	04
Class IV Staff	19	-	19
Staff deputed to faculty libraries	08	02	10
Other: Temporary staff	02	-	02
Contractual staff	07	-	07
House Keeping	13	-	13

## Please indicate the number of users/members of the library

Teaching & Academic Staff	600
Non-teaching Staff	468
Research Scholars	911
Students	8500
Total	10479

## Please provide the following details about the library.

Total number of Books in the Library	351347
Number of Books acquired during the year 2012-13	10339
Total Number of Journals subscribed	336

## Training and Extension Programs/ Activities Organized by the Library in 2012-2013

- Organised a Book Exhibition from 27<sup>th</sup> to 29<sup>th</sup> September 2012 in which 30 publishers / distributors participated and displayed latest publications. The exhibition was inaugurated by the Vice-Chancellor.
- Organised an exhibition of books written by Saadat Hasan Manto and Charles Dickens in collaboration with English Literary Association, Department of English, JMI on the occasion of the celeberations of *Saddat Hasan Manto: Hundred Years*, on 15-17th October 2012.
- Put up a stall of donated old and unused books as part of *Read and Pass it on Initiative* of the Outreach Programme, JMI, on February 11, 2013.
- Organised an exhibition of Hindi and Urdu books on various subjects from 26<sup>th</sup> to 27<sup>th</sup> February 2013 in which 25 publishers/distributors participated. The exhibition was inaugurated by Pro-Vice-Chancellor.

## Academic Support Services

## Library & Information Services

Dr. Zakir Husain Library is the Central Library of the University and caters to the needs of about 10479 active members, comprising teaching staff, research, scholars, under-graduate & post-graduate students, administrative and non-teaching staff of the University. The library had 351347 recorded books as on 31.3.2013. During the year, the library added 10339 books (including 478 books acquired by the departments under DRS programmes, and 598 books received as gift); subscribed to 336 print and online journals; and provided campus-wide access to 7000 full-text E-Journals. During the year, 296369 books were circulated from the library including 122 books provided through Inter-Library Loan. The library issued 32814 books for overnight consultation.

## The following activities were also carried out:-

- The Library enrolled 3835 new numbers and issued them computerised bar-coded library cards.
- Completed the technical processing and online database creation of about15000 new books including 1936 books added in the faculty libraries of Law, Education and Fine Arts.

- Completed a computerized database of about 3000 Hindi books under retro-conversion programme in the F/o Education Library.
- During the year, the Library added 5 E-databases on legal studies, citation studies, etc.
- The Library completed the acetate lamination of 450 manuscripts, rare books & Urdu serials for proper preservation.
- Under the *Press Clipping Service*, about 3600 news items from 27 news- papers related to Jamia, minority issues, and higher education were compiled and presented.
- During the year, 120 scholars from other universities visited and consulted the library resources, including 10 foreign scholars.
- The Library organised six orientation sessions about its resources & services benefiting about 180 students researches in the use of E-Journals.
- The library completed digitisation of about 1600 rare periodicals of Urdu comprising about 4.5 lakh images.
- The Library created a computerised *Holdings Record* of 627 bound volumes of rare Urdu periodicals.
- Completed the review and write-off work of 332 outdated/damaged books in consultation with the departments.
- Organised an interactive programme for the research scholars on the working of *Knimbus*, the federated search engine for e-journals.
- The Library added two softwares and five hardware devices to facilitate the use of learning resources for the differently abled students.

## Membership of Academic/Government/Non-Government Organisations

## Gayas Makhdumi

- Invited to preside over the *Annual Day Function* 2012 of the Dept. of Library & Information Science, University of Delhi, 26<sup>th</sup> April, 2012.
- Nominated as Expert Member of the Advisory Committee by Makhanlal Chaturvedi National University of Journalism and Communication, MP for Education & Research Programme in Library & Information Science, 10th May 2012.
- Nominated as Outside Expert on the PG Board of Studies in Library & Information Science, M.D University, Rohtak, 6<sup>th</sup> June 2012.
- Nominated as External Examiner, Dept. of Library & Information Science, University of Delhi, 13<sup>th</sup> & 22<sup>nd</sup> June 2012.
- As a Resource Person in the Centre for Professional Development in Higher Education, University of Delhi, 30 June 2012.
- Nominated to represent JMI for UGC Infonet University Forum meeting, New Delhi, 13 July 2012.
- Nominated as a panellist in the National Seminar on *Public Library Development in India: A perspective* organised by the ILA & Raja Ram Mohan Roy Library Foundation, 9<sup>th</sup> September 2012.
- Nominated as Chairman, Book Advisory Committee, Delhi Public Library, Ministry of Culture, GOI, 28th September, 2012.
- Nominated as a member of the Expert committee on *Human Resource Provision and Development Plan for IGNOU Library System*, 19<sup>th</sup> October 2012.
- Nominated as Expert Member of the Selection Committees in Jamia Hamdard, Staff Selection Commission, South Asian University, MANUU Hyderabad, JNU, Delhi

# **DEPARTMENT OF LIBRARY & INFORMATION SCIENCE**

#### **BLISc Programme**

The post-graduate degree programme (BLISc), is under the administrative control of the Dr. Zakir Husain Library and has a strong commitment to practice-led teaching and learning. The students are acquainted with various aspects of library automation and get training on the application of library software. About 530 students have so far obtained their degrees of Bachelor of Library & Information Science (BLISc) under this programme & most of them are well-placed in reputed libraries of Delhi and other states.

#### **Courses Offered:**

Courses offered	Annual Intake	Number of Applicants	Total Enrolment					
			SC	ST	Women	Total		
Ph. D.								
Masters in								
PG Course (BLISc)	40	122			19	35		

#### Faculty & Staff:

Positions:	Sanctioned	Working	On Leave						
Teaching									
Professors									
Readers									
Lecturers	01	01							
Guest/Part-time Faculty		05							
	Non-te	aching							
Group A									
Group B									
Group C (Par-time)		01							
Group D (Par-time)		01							

#### Dr. Gayas Makhdumi

#### Participation in seminars/conferences/workshops

- Invited to preside over the *Annual Day Function* 2012 of the Dept. of Library & Information Science, University of Delhi, 26th April, 2012.
- Nominated as Expert Member of the Advisory Committee by Makhanlal Chaturvedi National University of Journalism and Communication, MP for *Education & Research Programme in Library & Information Science*, 10<sup>th</sup> May 2012.
- Nominated as Outside Expert on the PG Board of Studies in Library & Information Science , M.D University, Rohtak, 6<sup>th</sup> June 2012.
- Nominated as External Examiner, Dept. of Library & Information Science, University of Delhi, 13<sup>th</sup> & 22<sup>nd</sup> June 2012.
- As a Resource Person in the Centre for Professional Development in Higher Education, University of Delhi, 30 June 2012.
- Nominated to represent JMI for UGC -Infonet University Forum meeting, New Delhi, 13 July 2012.

- Nominated as a panellist in the National Seminar on *Public Library Development in India: A perspective* organised by the ILA & Raja Ram Mohan Roy Library Foundation, 9<sup>th</sup> September 2012.
- Nominated as Chairman, Book Advisory Committee, Delhi Public Library, Ministry of Culture, GOI, 28th September, 2012.
- Nominated as a member of the Expert committee on *Human Resource Provision and Development Plan for IGNOU Library System,* 19<sup>th</sup> October 2012.
- Nominated as Expert Member of the Selection Committees in Jamia Hamdard, Staff Selection Commission, South Asian University, MANUU Hyderabad, JNU, Delhi.

#### Membership of academic & professional bodies:

- 1. Member Institute of Information Scientist, London
- 2. Member Library Association, London
- 3. Life Member Medical Library Association of India
- 4. Life Member Indian Library Association, Delhi
- 5. Life Member Delhi Library Association, Delhi

#### DR. SHEHBAZ HUSAIN NAQVI

# Publications:

Title	Journals/Book	Journal or book (a) Publisher(b)	Volume & Number (a) Place (b)	Year	Pages (a)
S.H. Naqvi	Collection development in electronic environment: Trends and problems	In Collection Development in Digital Scenario.	-	2013	249-54

# **OFFICE OF THE GAMES & SPORTS**

During 2012-13 University sports teams in Athletics (Men), Badminton (M & W), Basketball (M), and Boxing (M, Cricket (Men), Football (Men), Hockey (Men), Shooting (M & W), Table Tennis (M & W), Tennis (M & W), Wrestling (Men) & Volleyball (Men) participated in various Inter University Tournaments held at different Universities throughout the country. Besides, University teams in Basketball, Cricket, Football, Hockey and Volleyball participated in other local and state level tournaments as per the detail given below. The performance of Hockey team was outstanding while other teams particularly Basketball, Football, Shooting, Table Tennis & Volleyball fared rather well. A brief summary of the teams' participation and their achievements is as under:

#### Notable Achievements by Jamia Sports Teams

A member of University Shooting team namely Sarpreet Singh & Aman represented in the India in World University Championship held at China and Mr. Guru Karan Singh selected for Sr. India Camp in Athletics

- Jamia Millia Islamia Hockey (Men) team Lost in Quarte final in the North Zone Inter University Hockey Championships organized by Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra from 16 November 2013 to 21 November 2013.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Tennis (W) team was Fourth in the North Zone Inter University Tennis (Women) Championship 2012-13 held at Dr. Chotu Ram University Sc. & Tech, Murthal from 27 November, 2012 to 30 November, 2012.

- University Basketball (Men) team Participate in the North Zone Inter University Basketball Championship held at C.S.J.M. University, Kanpur from 3<sup>rd</sup> February to 7<sup>th</sup>, February 2013 Lost in Quarter Final.
- Volleyball (Men) team Lost in the quarter final in North Zone Inter University Volleyball (M) Tournament organized by Dr. R.M.L. Awadh University, Faizabad from December 8th 2012 to 12th December, 2012..
- Football team made it to the quarter final of North Zone Inter University Football (M) Tournament organized by Lovely Professional University, Phagwara from 27.9.2012 to 3.10.2012
- Jamia Millia Islamia Tennis (Men ) team Participated in the North Zone Inter University Tennis (Men) Championship 2012-13 held at Dr. Chotu Ram University Sc. & Tech, Murthal from 22 January, 2013 to 29 January, 2013
- Jamia Millia Islamia Swimming (Men) team Participate in the All India Inter University Swimming (Men) Championship 2012-13 held at University of Calcutta, Calcuttal from 03 October , 2012 to &, October , 2012.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Gymnastic (Women) team Participate in the All India Inter University Gymnastic (Women) Championship 2012-13 organized by Kurukshetra University, Kurukshetra from 5 November 2012 to 09 November 2012.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Athletics (Men & Women) team Participate in the All India Inter University Athletics (Men & Women) Championship 2012-13 organized by University of Kalyani (West Bengal) from 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2013 to 26<sup>th</sup> January 2013.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Cricket (Men) team Participate in the North Zone Inter University Cricket (Men) Championship 2012-13 organized by Aligarh Muslim University Aligarh from 20th November 2012 to 09 December 2012 and won the Runners Up trophy.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Cricket (Men) team Participate in the All India Inter University Cricket (Men) Championship 2012-13 organized by Gulbarga University, Gulbarga and won the Fourth Place.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Badminton (Men) team Participate in the North Zone Inter University Badminton (Men) Championship 2012-13 organized by Maharashi Daya Nand University Rohtak from 27<sup>th</sup> November 2012 to 03<sup>rd</sup> December 2012.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Wrestling (Men) team Participate in the All India Inter University Wrestling (Men) Championship 2012-13 organized by S.G.B Amravati University, Amravati from 12<sup>th</sup> December 2012 to 16<sup>th</sup> December 2012.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Boxing (Men) team Participate in the All India Inter University Boxing (Men) Championship 2012-13 organized by Bilaspur University, Bilaspur from
- 27<sup>th</sup> December 2012 to 03<sup>rd</sup> January 2013.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Table Tennis (Men) team secured Fourth position in the North Zone Inter University & Lost the Pre Quarter in All India Inter University Championships organized by Jamia Millia Islamia from 03<sup>rd</sup> January, 2013 to 06<sup>th</sup> January, 2013 & 24<sup>th</sup> to 26<sup>th</sup> January, 2013 respectively.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Table Tennis (Women) team Lost in Quarter Final in the North Zone Inter University Championships organized by Jamia Millia Islamia from 03<sup>rd</sup> January, 2013 to 06<sup>th</sup> January, 2013.
- Jamia Millia Islamia Shooting (Men & Women ) team Participate in the All India Inter University Shooting (Men & Women ) Championship 2012-13 organized by Guru Nanak Dev University Amritsar from 7 th December 2012 to 12<sup>th</sup> December 2012.

## FOOTBALL

- S.A. Rahim Memorial Football Tournament held at JMI from 27<sup>th</sup> February.2013 to 14<sup>th</sup> March.13 Result – Winner in Final
- Amity (Sperdha ) Football Cup Chempion ship 2013 held at Amety University Amety Result Winner.

• Zakir Hussain Football Cup 2013 held at Zakir Husain College Result - Winner.

#### BASKETBALL

- All India Lady Hardening Medical College Tournament held at LHMC Complex Result Winner
- Lady Shri Ram College Sports Fest (M/W) Basketball Tournament held at LSR College Result IIIrd Position
- Royal Club (M/W) Basketball Tournament held at Central Sect Ground Nehru Park ,. Result Reached Semi final
- Amity University Sports Fest. Held at Amity University, Noida Result Winner
- JMC College Fest. held at Chanakya Puri Result Runner-s up
- BITS Goa Fest hgeld at Goa Result Third

#### VOLLEYBALL

- IIT Delhi Volleyball League Championship from Result Winner
- BITS Goa Fest held at Goa Result Wenner

#### HOCKEY

- Mr. Neeraj Kumar represented Indian University Hockey team in Senior National.
- The following students have been represented Indian University and Senior National Hockey Championship from different state and unit:-

Mr.Neeraj Kumar	(Indian Universities )
Mr. Anil Kumar	(Delhi State )
Mr. Rotit Bhati	(Delhi State )
Mr. Pawan Kumar	(Delhi State )
Mr. Kamaldeep	(Himachal Pradesh)

#### CRICKET

• The following student s have been selected for North zone VIZZY trophy in Cricket Mr. Atif Ahmad

Mr. Parveen Yadav

Mr.Surinder Dahiya

- Jamia Cricket team runners-up in the UCC cup & Won the Rs. 3 Lakh prize money
- Mr. Pawan Kumar attended Junior World Cup Under 21 preparatory camp held at Bangalore.

#### BADMINTON

- Mr. Hammad Bin Aziz represented Indian University Badminton team in World University Games
- Jamia Organized Summer Coaching Camp for various events.
- Jamia won various tournaments in Basketball, Football, Volleyball and Tennis
- Jamia Organized Summer Coaching Camp for Jamia Students and Community people in various discipline

#### TENNIS

• Jamia Millia Tennis (Men) team Participate in Lady Shri Ram College Sports Fest held at LSR College Result – Runner-Up Position

#### NOOR MOHAMMAD

Director Physical Education.

# UNIVERSITY PLACEMENT CELL

University Placement Cell is actively engaged in organizing various activities related to campus placement and training of students of various courses. Cell has organized the following activities:

## Milestones and Activities:

- Signed an MOU with ICICI Bank for a programme on "Innovation and Entrepreneurship".
- Initiated Web Management system of University Placement Cell for placement activities.
- More than 140 Companies raised 290 offers to the students of our University.
- More than 350 professionals visited University Placement Cell during the current session.
- Microsoft, Google, Adobe, Works Application, Maruti, Mahindra, L&T, ABB and many more visited our University for Campus Placements.
- Organized ceremony launching of ICICI Trinity Programme on **"Innovation and Entrepreneurship"** in collaboration with ICICI Bank
- Organized an event on **"Mahindra IGNITERS Quotient"** in association with Mahindra & Mahindra in faculty of Engineering & Technology.
- Organized a session on "Resume Making" for all under graduates and post graduates students.
- Organized a workshop on "What after Graduation" by Career Launcher for all under graduates students.
- Organized a one day seminar on "Career Development" for Diploma Engg. students.
- Organized two days Seminar in association with CSI-JMI conducted by Career Launcher for B. Tech. & MCA.
- Organized a seminar on "How to Crack IES/GATE/PSU" by IES Academy for B. Tech. students.
- Organized a session on **"E-Tutoring Project"** by Liqvid eLearning Pvt. Ltd. for all under graduates and post graduates students.
- Organized a visit of Prof. Christopher Chao, Dean of Engineering Research, Mr. Tin Yu wang, Director, Professional Programme & Ms. Kammy Chan, Executive Officer from University of Science & Technology, Hong Kong for recruitment of B. Tech., M. Tech., MCA, IMCA and M.Sc. students
- Organized a visit of Prof. Cheng-YaoLo and Prof. Yu-Lin Wang from National Tsing Hua University of Taiwan for recruitment of B. Tech. and M. Tech students.
- Organized a visit of delegation from Tokyo, Japan to understand the access of Technology & Equipments facilities by Mr. Lwadare Group Manager and Mr. Hara Sr. Consultant, NRI Tokyo, Japan for B. Tech. students.
- Organized an interaction session with Prof. Rahul Ramachandran from University of Alabama (USA) for B. Tech. students.
- Conducted a session on Career Opportunities for students of Department of Mathematics.
- Conducted a session on "Preparation for Placement" for students of Department of Commerce.
- Conducted a session on Career Management for students of BBS final year.
- Supported in formation of the Students' council of faculty of Engineering & Technology and in organizing a University level Fest **"Tangelo Town 2013"**.
- Organized a session on **"Leadership & Innovation**" by Mr. Aditya Dev Sood (Founder & CEO) from CKS for under graduates and post graduates.

S.No.	Name of Company/ Organisation						
1.	Aayan Infratel Pvt. Ltd.						
2.	ABB Ltd						
3.	Abererombie & Kent India Pvt. Ltd.						
4.	ACC Concrete						
5.	Acrolect Technologies Private Limited						
6.	Adobe Systems India						

7.	AEGON Religare Life Insurance
8.	AIMA
9.	Akosha Limited
10.	Aman Biradari
11.	ANB Education
12.	Anglo-Eastern Sip Management
13.	Art Pursuits
14.	Ashok Leyland
15.	Asian Paints
16.	Associated Chambers of Commerce and Industry of India (ASSOCHAM)
17.	Azim Premji Foundation
18.	Baton Infrastructures Limited
19.	Bharti Foundation
20.	Bechtel India Pvt. Ltd.
21.	Berlitz India
22.	Buzzworks
23.	Cadence Design Systems
24.	Café Coffee Day
25.	California Pizza Hutt
26.	Capital IQ
27.	Career Builder
28.	CEB India
29.	Chegg India Limited
30.	Clairvolex Knowledge Process Pvt. Ltd.
31.	Corbus
32.	CSC India
33.	Cubastion
34.	Cummins India Limited
35.	Customer First
36.	Dahbashi Engineering
37.	Delloite Consulting India Pvt. Ltd.
38.	Delphi Automotive Systems Pvt. Ltd.
39.	Deluxe Digital Studios
40.	Digraj Golf Inc.
41.	Direct Access Trading Est.
42.	Dish TV India Pvt. Ltd.
43.	Elipsis Consulting Pvt. Ltd.
44.	ETA General
45.	EXL Service SEZ BPO solution Pvt. Ltd.
46.	Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.
47.	Food Corporation of India (FCI)
48.	Gandhi Fellowship (Kaivalya Foundation)
49.	GE Capital
50.	Genpact Ltd.
51.	Google India
52.	HCL Technologies
53.	Hewlett Packard (HP)
54.	Hindustan Times
55.	HIS Consulting
56.	Honda Cars India Limited

Annual Report - 2012-13

<b>F7</b>	
57.	IBM Global Process Services
58.	ICICI Bank
59.	IDS Infotech Limited
60.	Impetus Infotech Indi Pvt. Ltd.
61.	India Infrastructure Publishing
62.	India Mart
63.	India TV
64.	India TV Broadcast
65.	Indian Army
66.	Indian Institute of Patent & Trademark
67.	Infodart Technologies India Limited
68.	Infopro Worldwide Inc.
69.	InoXapps Mobile Solution Pvt. Ltd.
70.	Institute of National Tsing Hua University Taiwan
71.	Integral University Lucknow
72.	Integrated Personnel Services Ltd.
73.	International Glazing Technologies
74.	Khaitan Public School
75.	KNR Management Consulting
76.	Kuoni Destination Management
77.	L & T (B&F IC) Division
78.	L & T (Hydro Carbon)
79.	L & T Construction
80.	Libsys
81.	Life Style
82.	Luminous Technology
83.	Lurgi India
84.	Mahindra & Mahindra
85.	Maruti Suzuki India Ltd.
86.	Mcleaens Young Loss Adjusters and Surveyors India Pvt. Ltd.
87.	Mellcon Group (Tender News.com)
88.	Micromatic Grind
89.	Microsoft Corporation
90.	Microweb Technologies
91.	Mindworks Global Media Services Pvt. Ltd.
92.	Naukri.Com
93.	Navyug Group
94.	Nefer HR Consulting Pvt. Ltd.
95.	Newgen Software Technologies Limited
96.	Noida Power Company Limited
97.	Petron Civil Engineering Pvt. Ltd.
98.	PHD Chambers of Commerce and Industry
99.	Net Cracker
100.	Platinum Partners
101.	Power Technologies Company
102.	PRADAN
103.	Protiviti Consulting
104.	RMSI Pvt. Ltd.
105.	RNF Technologies Private Limited
106.	Rootz-The Heritage Connection

107	Contract In 1's Flasher's D (1) 1
107.	Samsung India Electronics Pvt. Ltd.
108.	Samsung Heavy Industries India
109.	Samtel Engineering & Sourcing Solutions
110.	Sapient Nitro
111.	Schneider Electric
112.	Sheela Group of Companies
113.	Shobiz Experiential Communication Pvt. Ltd.
114.	Simon India Limited
115.	Smart Cube
116.	SMEC
117.	Snapdeal.com
118.	Sopra Group
119.	SPA Group India
120.	Space Group
121.	Spectrum Talent Management
122.	SRF Ltd.
123.	Suntory Holdings Ltd.
124.	Super Gas
125.	Suzuki Power Train India Limited
126.	Tata Steel
127.	TCS
128.	The YP Foundation
129.	Thomson Digital
130.	Translam Institute of Technology & Management
131.	Trihedron Infotech Pvt. Ltd.
132.	Tutor Management Consulting Pvt. Ltd.
133.	Valdel Engineering
134.	Value First
135.	Vinsol Pvt. Ltd.
136.	Vodafone India
137.	Windmoeller & Holscher India Pvt. Ltd. (P)
138.	Work Applications, Japan
139.	World Fashion Exchange
140.	Yamaha Motor Pvt. Ltd.
141.	Zephyr Infratech Pvt. Ltd.
142.	Zia Semi Conductors Pvt. Ltd.

# Industrial Trainings

S. No.	Name of Company/Organisation
1.	Air India
2.	Amfah Infrastructure Ltd.
3.	ASSOCHAM
4.	BEL
5.	BHEL
6.	B-Square Solutions Pvt. Ltd.
7.	C-DOT
8.	CIMFR
9.	Coca Cola India
10.	Confederation of Indian Industry (CII)
11.	DEIT (Ministry of CIT)

Annual Report - 2012-13

12.       Delli Transco Ltd.         13.       DHL         14.       DLF Ltd.         15.       DMRC         16.       Don Bosco Tech. Society         17.       Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.         18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Hond Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.		
14.       DLF Ltd.         15.       DMRC         16.       Don Bosco Tech. Society         17.       Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.         18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL.         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTIC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Matrustuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44. <td>12.</td> <td>Delhi Transco Ltd.</td>	12.	Delhi Transco Ltd.
15.       DMRC         16.       Don Bosco Tech. Society         17.       Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.         18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         <	13.	
16.       Don Bosco Tech, Society         17.       Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.         18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited	14.	DLF Ltd.
17.       Fast Booking India Pvt, Ltd.         18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GALL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Martui Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.	15.	DMRC
18.       Food Corporation of India (FCI)         19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHIPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redfine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.<	16.	Don Bosco Tech. Society
19.       GAIL India Limited         20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONCC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited	17.	Fast Booking India Pvt. Ltd.
20.       Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.         21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHIPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL	18.	Food Corporation of India (FCI)
21.       Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)         22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Martit Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Reclifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.	19.	GAIL India Limited
22.       Honda Cars         23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       ISTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHFC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.	20.	Hero Electric vehicles Pvt. Ltd.
23.       IBM Research India         24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       ISTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SPA Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)	21.	Hindustan Aeronautics Limited (HAL)
24.       INMA (Ministry of Defence)         25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.	22.	Honda Cars
25.       IOCL         26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL	23.	IBM Research India
26.       KDU         27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         43.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52. <td< th=""><td>24.</td><td>INMA (Ministry of Defence)</td></td<>	24.	INMA (Ministry of Defence)
27.       L & T         28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WES	25.	IOCL
28.       Live Technoworld         29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)	26.	KDU
29.       Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.         30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services <td>27.</td> <td>L &amp; T</td>	27.	L & T
30.       LSTC (Ministry of Defence)         31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services	28.	Live Technoworld
31.       Maruti Suzuki India Ltd         32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services	29.	Logic Fruit Technologies Pvt. Ltd.
32.       MMTC         33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services	30.	
33.       National Productivity Council         34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services	31.	Maruti Suzuki India Ltd
34.       NDMC         35.       New Holland Tractors         36.       NHPC Limited         37.       NIIT Foundation         38.       ONGC Limited         39.       Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.         40.       Prasar Bharti         41.       PWD         42.       Rattan Industries Limited         43.       REC Limited         44.       Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.         45.       Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.         46.       RITES Limited         47.       SMIIEL         48.       SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.         49.       SPA Group of Companies         50.       SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)         51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services	32.	
35.New Holland Tractors36.NHPC Limited37.NIIT Foundation38.ONGC Limited39.Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	33.	National Productivity Council
36.NHPC Limited37.NIIT Foundation38.ONGC Limited39.Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	34.	NDMC
37.NIIT Foundation38.ONGC Limited39.Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	35.	New Holland Tractors
38.ONGC Limited39.Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	36.	
39.Power Grid Corporation India Ltd.40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services		NIIT Foundation
40.Prasar Bharti41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services		
41.PWD42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	39.	
42.Rattan Industries Limited43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	40.	Prasar Bharti
43.REC Limited44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	41.	PWD
44.Redifine Dimension Consulting Pvt. Ltd.45.Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	42.	Rattan Industries Limited
<ul> <li>45. Revenir Development System Pvt. Ltd.</li> <li>46. RITES Limited</li> <li>47. SMIIEL</li> <li>48. SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.</li> <li>49. SPA Group of Companies</li> <li>50. SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)</li> <li>51. Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.</li> <li>52. WBSETCL</li> <li>53. Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.</li> <li>54. WESEE (Ministry of Defence)</li> <li>55. WNS Global Services</li> </ul>	43.	
46.RITES Limited47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	44.	
47.SMIIEL48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	45.	
48.SP Singla Construction Pvt. Ltd.49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services		
49.SPA Group of Companies50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	47.	
50.SSP Laboratory (Ministry of Defence)51.Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.52.WBSETCL53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services	-	
51.       Taraspan Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services		SPA Group of Companies
52.       WBSETCL         53.       Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.         54.       WESEE (Ministry of Defence)         55.       WNS Global Services		
53.Wegilant Net Solutions Pvt. Ltd.54.WESEE (Ministry of Defence)55.WNS Global Services		
54.     WESEE (Ministry of Defence)       55.     WNS Global Services		
55. WNS Global Services		
56. Zee News	-	
	56.	Zee News

# OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS

The Office of the Controller of Examinations has been functioning catering to the requirement of more than 15,000 students spread over Nine Faculties as well as 22 Centres of Jamia Millia Islamia.

The Officers/ Staff have worked under the guidance of Controller and have successfully handled all the exam related activities of Faculties/ Centres/ Institutions and Sections contributing to achieve the goals of JMI.

## The activities carried out by the office: -

- 1. Preparation of Question papers for
  - (a) Annual Examinations
  - (b) Semester Examinations
  - (c) Distance Mode Examinations
  - (d) Entrance Examinations
- 2. Moderation of question papers.
- 3. Conducting the Examination: Annual/Semester, Private and Distance.
- 4. Coding & Decoding of answer scripts of all examinations.
- 5. Dispatch of answer scripts to examiners for evaluation.
- 6. Evaluation of Answer Scripts.
- 7. Tabulation of evaluated records.
- 8. Display of Results.
- 9. Preparation and distribution of statement of marks (marks-sheet).
- 10. The office also undertakes re-evaluation of answer scripts as per ordinance.
- 11. Preparation of Compartment Examinations and conducting of Exams.
- 12. Spot evaluation of School Examinations (Secondary & Senior Secondary Schools).
- 13. Preparation of various certificates viz. provisional certificates, migration certificates and confidential results.
- 14. To execute the complete process related to research scholars including submission and evaluation process of Ph.D theses and conducting the Viva-Voce examinations.
- 15. Preparation of Degrees, Diplomas, Certificates of various courses offered by JMI.
- 16. This office supports annual convocation in distribution of degrees / medals.
- 17. Verification of Degrees / Diplomas / Certificates received from various agencies in the interest of the passed out students of JMI who seek employment in different places as well as who intend to opt for higher studies.
- 18. Reply of RTI (Time bound.).
- 19. (a) Preparations and declaration of semester results of all P.G. courses during the academic year 2011-12 using Examination Automation System.
  - (b) Implementation of Examination system for all U.G. / Diploma / Certificate courses during the current academic session 2012-13 for semester examination Dec.2012. The same system is also being extended in forthcoming examination May 2013 to all courses under annual mode.
  - (c) On-line declaration of Exam Results (April / May-2013) of all JMI Courses.

Annual Report - 2012-13

## EXAMINATION RESULTS - 2012 [Annual + Compartment]

Examination conducted (Code for official use only)	NUMBER AP	PEARED	NUMBER PASSED									
	Total Men + Women	Women only	TOTAL (MEN+ WOMEN) WOMEN ONLY									
			1 <sup>st</sup> Div	IInd Div	IIIrd Div	Pass without Div.	Total	1 <sup>st</sup> Div	IInd Div	IIIrd Div	Pass without Div.	Total
Faculty of Humanities &	Languages											
PG (Regular)	193	94	126	45	03	0	174	63	18	03	0	84
PG (Private)	211	112	32	71	18	0	121	6	43	15	0	64
B.A. (H) (Regular)	260	110	97	102	30	0	229	21	56	19	0	96
B.A. (H) (Private)	425	95	11	100	33	0	144	2	23	9	0	34
Ad. Dip.	41	6	25	10	1	0	36	3	1	0	0	4
Diplomas	119	29	90	17	2	0	109	20	4	2	0	26
Certificate	135	29	68	27	14	0	109	14	8	1	0	23
Faculty of Social Science												
PG (Regular)	353	171	268	49	2	0	319	150	14	0	0	164
PG (Private)	87	68	2	41	7	0	50	2	32	7	0	41
B.A. (Regular)	129	37	5	53	42	0	100	4	22	6	0	32
B.A. (Private)	533	410	4	61	162	0	227	3	49	127	0	179
B.A. (H) (Regular)	313	96	126	127	26	0	279	45	40	6	0	91
B.A. (H) (Private)	146	98	0	21	30	0	51	0	17	24	0	41
Faculty of Natural Scien			0	1		1	1	n				
M.Sc.	337	123	283	19	0	0	302	111	5	0	0	116
B.Sc.	18	2	8	3	1	0	12	2	0	0	0	2
B.Sc. (Hons.)	188	69	94	61	8	0	163	47	15	2	0	64

# Annual Report – 2012-13

Ad. Diploma /	40	21	37	0	0	0	37	19	0	0	0	19
P.G.Dip.												
Faculty of Education				_		-						
PG Courses	70	48	59	3	0	0	62	44	1	0	0	45
Graduation Courses	252	152	166	84	0	0	250	110	42	0	0	152
Diplomas	94	61	50	40	3	0	93	39	21	1	0	61
MA Edu. Plan & Admn. (Private)	5	4	0	3	0	0	3	0	2	0	0	2
Examination conducted (Code for official use only)	NUMB	ER APPEARED				1	NUMBEI	R PASS	ED			
	Total Men + Women	Women only	ΤΟΤΑΙ	L (MEN+ '	WOMEN)			WON	MEN OI	NLY		
			1 <sup>st</sup> Div	IInd Div	IIIrd Div	Pass without Div.	Total	1 <sup>st</sup> Di v	IInd Div	IIIrd Div	Pass without Div.	Total
Faculty of Engineering		•		•		•	•				•	
M.Tech. / M.Sc.	45	8	43	2	0	0	45	8	0	0	0	8
B.Tech.	339	23	306	21	0	0	327	22	1	0	0	23
Diploma	253	12	201	5	0	0	206	9	0	0	0	9
MBA (PT-2011)	48	0	22	20	0	0	42	0	0	0	0	0
BE (Evening-2011)	266	7	189	48	0	0	237	6	1	0	0	7
Diploma (Evening- 2011)	194	5	181	2	0	0	183	4	0	0	0	4
Faculty of Law												
LLM	16	10	12	3	0	0	15	9	1	0	0	10
BALLB	59	30	38	15	0	0	53	24	4	0	0	28
Faculty of Architecture												
M.Arch & M. Ekistics	34	17	29	0	0	0	29	13	0	0	0	13
B. Arch.	64	17	59	4	0	0	63	15	1	0	0	16

# Annual Report – 2012-13

Faculty of Fine Arts												
MFA	35	14	32	0	0	0	32	13	0	0	0	13
BFA	78	48	55	21	0	0	76	32	16	0	0	48
Certificate	40	11	39	1	0	0	40	10	1	0	0	11
Diploma	3	1	3	0	0	0	3	1	0	0	0	1
AKJ Mass Comm. Resea	rch Centre											
PG Courses	154	79	139	15	0	0	154	72	7	0	0	79
Centre for Management	Studies											
MBA	63	15	52	6	0	0	58	15	0	0	0	15
Centre for the Studies of	Comparative r	eligions & Civilization	5									
M.A. COMPT.	7	4	2	4	0	0	6	1	3	0	0	4
RELIGION												
Centre for Physiotherap	y & Rehabilitat	ion Science										
M.P.T	3	5	8	0	0	0	8	5	0	0	0	5
B.P.T	35	22	27	6	0	0	33	16	4	0	0	20
Dr. K.R. Narayanan Cen	tre for Dalit &	Minorities studies										
M.A. (REGULAR)	26	8	12	10	3	0	25	5	2	1	0	8
M.A.(PRIVATE)	15	5	0	6	2	0	8	0	3	0	0	3

# Annual Report – 2012-13

Examination conducted (Code for official use only		UMB PPEAR	RED					NUMBER PA							
	Total Men Women	+ (	Women only	TOTAL (	MEN+ WON	MEN)			WOMEN	ONLY					
				1 <sup>st</sup> Div	IInd Div	IIIrd Div	Pass without Div.	Total	1 <sup>st</sup> Div	IInd Div	IIIrd D	,	Pass withou Div.		otal
Centre for Latin	& Amer	ican S	Studies												
Ad. Diploma		64	8	27	17	4	0	48	2		4	0		0	6
Diploma		85	17	29	29	8	0	66	5		7	3		0	15
Certificate		149	45	69	24	10	0	103	29		7	2		0	38
Nelson Mandela		for Pe	ace & Cor	nflict Reso	lution			1	I						<b></b>
	onflict Peace	14	6	11	1	0	0	3	0		0	0		0	0
Centre for Cultu	re, Medi	ia & G	Governanc	e			•								
M.A. in Governance	Media	14	6	11	1	2	0	3	1		0	0			
India Arab Cult	aral Cent	tre													
P.G. Diploma Iranology (PT)		14	6	11	1	2	0	3	1		0	0			
M.M.ALI JOHA	R ACAD	DEMY	OF THIR	D WORLE	NORLD STUDIES										
Diploma		3	1	3		0	0	0	3		1	0	0	0	1
Certificate		14	6	11		1	2	0	14		6	0	0	0	6

Annual Report - 2012-13

<b>ARJUN SINGH CENTI</b>	<b>RE FOR DISTANCE &amp; OPEN LEARNIN</b>	G (DISTA	ANCE MO	DE)							
	MALE+FEMALE										
P.G. (D.M)	382	20	117	34	0	171	0	0	0	0	0
U.G. (D.M.)	125	30	42	4	0	76	0	0	0	0	0
CERTIFICATE	8	3	0	0	0	3	0	0	0	0	0
DIPLOMA	91	27	7	5	0	39	0	0	0	0	0
P.G. DIPLOMA	50	38	0	0	0	38	0	0	0	0	0

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	ARED		TOTAL	PASSED	(M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total
POST GRADUATE/ADV.DIP/DIP/CE RT.												
MA ARABIC	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
WIA AKADIC	R/S	13	0	13	13	0	0	13	0	0	0	0
	R/A	0	05	05	0	02	01	03	0	02	01	03
MA ENGLISH	R/S	05	13	18	17	0	0	17	12	0	0	12
	R/A	0	01	01	0	0	01	01	0	0	01	01
MA HINDI	R/S	07	10	17	07	07	0	14	04	05	0	09
MA HISTORY	R/A	0	01	01	0	0	01	01	0	0	01	01
MATIBIONI	R/S	16	17	33	18	08	0	26	10	04	0	14
MA ISLAMIC STUDIES	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
WIA IJLAWIIC 51 UDIEJ	R/S	07	07	14	14	0	0	14	07	0	0	07
MA PERSIAN	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
WATERSIAN	R/S	02	02	04	04	0	0	04	02	0	0	02
MA URDU	R/A	03	02	05	02	02	0	04	01	0	0	01

Annual Report – 2012-13

	R/S	05	15	20	19	0	0	19	14	0	0	14
P.G. DIP. IN MASS MEDIA URDU	R/A	04	02	06	04	0	0	04	01	0	0	01
P.G. DIPLOMA IN TV JOURNALISM (H)	R/A	27	10	37	19	17	0	36	06	04	0	10
P.G. DIPLOMA IN JOURNALISM (H)	R/A	10	09	19	09	09	0	18	06	03	0	09
TOTAL		99	94	193	126	45	3	174	63	18	3	84

#### ANNUAL/ COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

## FACULTY OF HUMANITIES & LANGUAGES (Regular)

Private

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSED	(M+F)		Female o	nly		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total
POST GRADUATE/ADV.DIP/DIP/ CERT.												
MA ARABIC	Р	23	0	23	11	03	01	15	0	0	0	0
MA ENGLISH	Р	01	07	08	0	02	02	04	0	02	01	03
MA HINDI	Р	0	17	17	0	07	02	09	0	07	02	09
MA HISTORY	Р	06	22	28	0	04	08	12	0	03	08	11
MA ISLAMIC STUDIES	Р	16	09	25	12	08	0	20	0	06	0	06
MA PERSIAN	Р	05	0	05	02	03	0	05	0	0	0	0
MA URDU	Р	48	57	105	07	44	05	56	06	25	04	35
TOTAL		99	112	211	32	71	18	121	6	43	15	64

# ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012 FACULTY OF HUMANITIES & LANGUAGES

Regular					a Linit		10		•			
SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAREI	0		TOTAL	PASSE	D (M+F)		Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	PASSED	Total	IDn	IIDn	PASSED	Total
GRADUA TION												
B.A (H) ARABIC	R	49	0	49	36	07	02	45	0	0	0	0
B.A (H) ENGLISH	R	04	32	36	04	14	12	30	04	13	12	29
B.A (H) HINDI.	R	03	13	16	01	09	02	12	01	07	02	10
B.A (HONS.) MASS MEDIA	R	15	18	33	17	13	0	30	08	09	0	17
B.A (H) HISTORY	R	22	13	35	04	17	11	32	0	10	02	12
B.A. (H) ISLAMIC STD.	R	15	16	31	10	13	03	26	02	08	03	13
B.A (H) PERSIAN	R	17	0	17	09	06	0	15	0	0	0	0
B.A (H) URDU	R	25	18	43	16	23	0	39	06	09	0	15
TOTAL		150	110	260	97	102	30	229	21	56	19	96
rivate									1			
SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAREI	)		TOTAL	PASSE	D (M+F)		Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	PASSED	Total	IDn	IIDn	PASSED	Total
GRADUATION												
B.A (H) ARABIC	Р	205	03	208	07	37	12	56	0	0	0	0
B.A (H) ENGLISH	Р	05	20	25	0	03	02	05	0	03	02	05
B.A (H) HINDI.	Р	0	05	05	0	0	02	02	0	0	02	02
B.A (H) HISTORY	Р	21	15	36	0	02	04	06	0	02	01	03
B.A. (H) ISLAMIC STD	Р	04	15	19	02	05	0	07	01	05	0	06
B.A (H) PERSIAN	Р	03	0	03	0	01	0	01	0	0	0	0

Annual Report - 2012-13

B.A (H) URDU	Р	92	37	129	02	52	13	67	01	13	04	18
TOTAL		330	95	425	11	100	33	144	2	23	9	34

#### OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATION JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA, NEW DELHI-110025 ANNUAL/COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

#### F ACULTY OF HUMANITIES & LANG.

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAF	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASS	ED (M+F)		Female	only		
GRADUATE / ADV.DIP. / DIP. / CERT.		Male	Fem ale	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	IDn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
ADV. DIPLOMA IN MODERN ARABIC LANGUAGE & TRANS.	R	21	02	23	12	06	01	19	0	0	0	0
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN MODERN PERSIAN	R	11	04	15	10	04	0	14	03	01	0	04
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN TURKISH	R	03	0	03	03	0	0	03	0	0	0	0
TOTAL		35	6	41	25	10	1	36	3	1	0	4
		•										
DIPLOMA IN MODERN ARABIC	R	34	04	38	36	0	0	36	03	0	0	03
DIP.IN TOURISM & TRAVEL MANAGEMENT	R	21	06	27	14	09	01	24	04	01	01	06
DIPLOMA IN TRANSLATION PROFICIENCY ENGLISH	R	05	03	08	04	03	0	07	03	0	0	03
DIPLOMA IN MODERN PERSIAN	R	20	10	30	26	01	0	27	08	0	0	08
DIPLOMA IN PASHTOO	R	01	03	04	02	01	01	04	01	01	01	03
DIPLOMA IN TURKISH	R	06	0	06	05	0	0	05	0	0	0	0
DIPLOMA IN RUSSAIN	R	03	03	06	03	03	0	06	01	02	0	03
TOTAL	R	90	29	119	90	17	2	109	20	4	2	26
CERT. IN MODERN ARABIC	R	22	10	32	19	07	0	26	06	02	0	08

## Annual Report – 2012-13

CERT. IN TOURISM & TRAVEL MANAGEMENT	R	28	02	30	09	08	10	27	0	02	0	02
CERT. IN TRANSLATION PROFICIENCY ENGLISH	R	18	06	24	10	04	02	16	03	0	01	04
CERTIFICATE IN MODERN PERSIAN	R	11	05	16	12	01	0	13	03	01	0	04
CERT IN PASHTOO	R	01	03	04	0	03	01	04	0	03	0	03
CERT. IN TURKISH	R	18	02	20	12	02	0	14	01	0	0	01
CERT. IN KAZAKHI	R	02	01	03	03	0	0	03	01	0	0	01
CERT. IN TURKEMENIAN	R	06	0	06	03	02	01	06	0	0	0	0
TOTAL		106	29	135	68	27	14	109	14	8	1	23

#### OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATION JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA, NEW DELHI-110025 ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# F ACULTY OF SOCIAL SCIENCES REGULAR

SUBJECTIDEPARTMENT	APPEAR	ED			TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
POST GRADUATE												
M.COM.	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.COM.	R/S	14	14	28	24	02	0	26	14	0	0	14
M.I.B.	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
WI.I.D.	R/S	36	08	44	39	01	0	40	08	0	0	08

,

Annual Report - 2012-13

	R/A	04	0	04	0	04	0	04	0	0	0	0
M.A. ECO.	R/S	21	19	40	23	07	0	30	15	02	0	17
M.A. POL.SC.	R/A	01	0	01	0	01	0	01	0	0	0	0
M.A. FOL.SC.	R/S	14	17	31	31	0	0	31	17	0	0	17
M.A. HUMAN RIGHTS & DUTIES EDU.	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. HOMAN KIGHTS & DOTIES EDU.	R/S	09	11	20	09	08	0	17	05	05	0	10
M.A. IN PUBLIC ADMN.	R/A	01	0	01	0	0	01	01	0	0	0	0
WIA IN FUDER ADMIN.	R/S	18	10	28	21	06	0	27	09	01	0	10
M.A. APPLIED PSYCHOLOGY	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. AITLIEDTSTCHOLOGT	R/S	06	20	26	26	0	0	26	20	0	0	20
M.A. SOCIAL WORK	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
W.A. SOCIAL WORK	R/S	12	14	26	24	02	0	26	14	0	0	14
M.A. HUMAN RESOURCE	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
MANAGEMENT	R/S	06	13	19	19	0	0	19	13	0	0	13
M.A. SOCIOLOGY	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	R/S	10	12	22	14	06	0	20	10	02	0	12

# Annual Report – 2012-13

BACHELOR OF LIBRARY & INFOR. SCIENCE	R/A	14	12	26	13	9	1	23	9	2	0	11
ADV. DIP.IN COUNSELLING PSYCHOLOGY	R/S	02	11	13	13	0	0	13	11	0	0	11
P.G. DIPLOMA IN MANAGEMENT OF NGOS	R/s	14	10	24	12	03	0	15	05	02	0	07
TOTAL		182	171	353	268	49	2	319	150	14	0	164

PRIVATE

SUBJECTIDEPARTMENT	APP	<b>'EARED</b>			TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+I	7)	Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
POST GRADUATE												
M.A. ECO.	Р	01	01	02	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. POL.SC	Р	11	37	48	01	29	02	32	01	25	02	28
M.A. IN PUBLIC ADMN.	Р	05	11	16	01	11	03	15	01	06	03	10
MA SOCIOLOGY	Р	02	19	21	0	01	02	03	0	01	02	03
TOTAL		19	68	87	2	41	7	50	2	32	7	41

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012 F ACULTY OF SOCIAL SCIENCES

REGULAR

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F	F)	Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	IDn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	III Dn	Total
GRADUATION												
ВА	R	92	37	129	05	53	42	100	04	22	06	32
TOTAL		92	37	129	5	53	42	100	4	22	6	32

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	O (M+F)		Femal	e only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	PASSED	Total	Idn	IIDn	PASSED	Total
GRADUATION												
B.COM.	R	41	09	50	21	26	04	51	06	03	0	09
BACHELOR OF BUSINESS STUDIES	R	41	04	45	25	16	02	43	03	0	0	03
B.A.(H) INTER. BUSINESS FIN.	R	26	05	31	25	06	0	31	05	0	0	05
BA (H) ECO.	R	33	14	47	17	15	02	34	09	04	0	13
BA WITH COMPUTER APPL.	R	13	02	15	03	06	01	10	0	01	0	01
BA (H) POL.SC.	R	24	14	38	04	24	02	30	01	12	01	14
B.A. (H) PSYCHOLOGY	R	08	24	32	16	10	02	28	13	09	0	22
B.A. (H) SOCIAL WORK	R	14	08	22	09	11	02	22	05	03	0	08
B.A. (H) SOCIOLOGY	R	17	16	33	06	13	11	30	03	08	05	16
	TOTAL	217	96	313	126	127	26	279	45	40	6	91
PRIVATE		1			1							
SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Femal	e only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	PASSED	Total
GRADUATION												
BA	Р	123	410	533	4	61	162	227	03	49	127	179

227 3

TOTAL

# Annual Report – 2012-13

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Femal	e only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	PASSED	Total	Idn	IIDn	PASSED	Total
GRADUATION												
BA (H) ECO.	Р	08	11	19	0	02	01	03	0	02	0	02
BA (H) POL.SC.	Р	29	50	79	0	15	15	30	0	12	11	23
B.A. (H) SOCIOLOGY	Р	11	37	48	0	04	14	18	0	03	13	16
TOTAL		48	98	146	0	21	30	51	0	17	24	41

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

#### F ACULTY OF NATURAL SCIENCES

SUBJECT/EPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	) (M+F	)	Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M.SC. BIO SCIENCE	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.SC. DIO SCIENCE	R/S	11	20	31	28	02	0	30	19	01	0	20
M.SC. BIO TECHNOLOGY	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.SC. DIO TECHNOLOGI	R/S	09	15	24	24	0	0	24	15	0	0	15
M.SC. BIO-CHEMISTRY	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
W.SC. DIO-CHEWISTKI	R/S	10	11	21	19	01	0	20	10	01	0	11
M.SC. CHEMISTRY	R/A	02	0	02	01	01	0	02	0	0	0	0
M.SC. CHEMISTRY	R/S	26	10	36	28	05	0	33	07	02	0	09
	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.SC. (BIO-INFORMATICS)	R/S	18	11	29	22	0	0	22	10	0	0	10
MCA	R/A	36	15	51	46	01	0	47	13	0	0	13

# Annual Report – 2012-13

	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A./M.SC. GEOGRAPHY	R/S	12	07	19	16	02	0	18	07	0	0	07
M.SC.TECH. (IND.MATHS WITH COMP	R/A	14	03	17	15	02	0	17	03	0	0	03
M.A./M.SC. MATHS (EVENING)	R/A	19	08	27	21	01	0	22	07	0	0	07
M.SC. MATHS WITH COMPUTER SC.	R/A	02	0	02	01	01	0	02	0	0	0	0
M.SC. MATHS WITH COMPUTER SC.	R/S	23	06	29	22	0	0	22	05	0	0	05
MCC DUNCICC	R/A	02	0	02	02	0	0	02	0	0	0	0
M.SC. PHYSICS	R/S	21	12	33	24	03	0	27	10	01	0	11
M.TECH. (NANOTECHNOLOGY)	R/S	09	05	14	14	0	0	14	05	0	0	05
TOTAL		214	123	337	283	19	0	302	111	5	0	116
P.G. DIPLOMA IN C.A. CARTOGRAPHY	R/S	05	10	15	15	0	0	15	10	0	0	10
P.G. DIPLOMA IN REMOTE SENSING & GIS	R/S	06	07	13	12	0	0	12	06	0	0	06
P.G. DIPLOMA IN D.C.A	R/S	08	04	12	10	0	0	10	03	0	0	03
TOTAL		19	21	40	37	0	0	37	19	0	0	19

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# F ACULTY OF NATURAL SCIENCES

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	) (M+F	)	Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	IDn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
B.SC.	R	16	02	18	08	03	01	12	02	0	0	02
ΤΟΤΑΙ		16	2	18	8	3	1	12	2	0	0	2
	-			-			_				-	
B.SC. BIO. SC.	R	10	15	25	16	04	0	20	12	02	0	14
B.SC.BIO-TECHNOLOGY	R	10	07	17	17	0	0	17	07	0	0	07

# Annual Report – 2012-13

B.SC. (H) CHEMISTRY	I	R	10	17	27	14	09	0	23	10	05	0	15
B.A. (H) GEOGRAPHY	I	R	33	13	46	19	20	05	44	09	03	01	13
B.SC. (H) GEOGRAPHY	I	R	02	0	02	0	02	0	02	0	0	0	0
B.SC. (H) MATHS	I	R	20	09	29	16	09	0	25	07	02	0	09
B.A. (H) MATHS	I	R	12	04	16	0	05	03	08	0	02	01	03
B.SC. (H) PHYSICS	I	R	07	04	11	07	04	0	11	02	01	0	03
B.SC. INSTRUMENTATION (VOC)	I	R	15	0	15	05	08	0	13	0	0	0	0
	TOTAL		119	69	188	94	61	8	163	47	15	2	64

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# FACULTY OF EDUCATION REGULAR

SUBJECT/ DEPARTMENT		APPEA	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	) (M+F	)	Female	only		
		Male.	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
MA EDIT DI ANNUNC & ADMIN (EINTAL)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. EDU. PLANNING & ADMN.(FINAL)	R/S	01	07	08	07	01	0	08	06	01	0	07
MASTER OF EDUCATION	R/S	07	18	25	22	02	0	24	18	0	0	18
M.ED. (ELEMENTARY EDUCATION)	R/S	07	13	20	17	0	0	17	11	0	0	11
M.A. EDUCATION	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. EDUCATION	R/S	0	02	02	02	0	0	02	02	0	0	02
MASTER OF SPECIAL EDUCATION	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
MASTER OF SPECIAL EDUCATION	R/S	07	08	15	11	0	0	11	07	0	0	07
P.G. DIP. IN EDUCATIONAL MANAGEMENT	R	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
TOTAL		22	48	70	59	3	0	62	44	1	0	45

# Annual Report - 2012-13

COURSE	APPI	EAREI	D	ΤΟΤΑ	AL P.	ASSI	ED (M	1+F)								FEM	ALE	ONI	LY								
	Μ	F	Т		T	Η			Р	Т			Р	W			Т	Н			Р	Т				P	W
				Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т
BED.	84	111	195	132	62	0	194	193	02	0	195	195	0	0	195	86	25	0	111	111	0	0	111	111	0	0	111
B.ED. (NURSERY)	03	26	29	12	17	0	29	28	0	01	29	28	01	0	29	11	15	0	26	26	0	0	26	26	0	0	26
B.ED. (SPECIAL EDU.)	13	15	28	22	05	0	27	21	07	0	28	23	05	0	28	13	02	0	15	12	03	0	15	13	02	0	15
TOTAL	100	152	252	166	84	0	250	242	9	1	252	246	6	0	252	110	42	0	152	149	3	0	152	150	2	0	152
DIP. IN E.T.E.	33	61	94	50	40	03	93	91	0	3	0 9	4 8	8	05	0 93	3 39	9 21	0	1 61	61	0	0	61	56	04	0	60
TOTAL	33	61	94	50	40	3	93	91	3	3	0 9	4 8	8	5	0 93	3 39	9 21	. 1	l 61	61	0	0	61	56	4	0	60

# PRIVATE

SUBJECT/ DEPARTMENT		APPEAI	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	) (M+F	)	Female	only		
		Male.	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M.A. EDU. PLANNING & ADMN. (FINAL)	Р	01	04	05	0	03	0	03	0	02	0	02
TOTAL		1	4	5	0	3	0	3	0	2	0	2

Annual Report - 2012-13

## OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA, NEW DELHI-11 0025 <u>ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012</u>

## FACULTY OF FINE ART

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.F.A.(APPLIED ART)	R/S	06	01	07	06	0	0	06	01	0	0	01
M.F.A.(ART EDUCATION)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.F.A.(ART EDUCATION)	R/S	01	05	06	06	0	0	06	05	0	0	05
M.F.A.(PAINTING)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
W.P.A.(I AINTING)	R/S	04	02	06	04	0	0	04	01	0	0	01
M.F.A.(SCULPTURE)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
W.I.Z.(SCOLI TOKE)	R/S	05	0	05	05	0	0	05	0	0	0	0
M.F.A. (GRAPHIC)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.F.A. (GRAITIIC)	R/S	04	03	07	07	0	0	07	03	0	0	03
M.F.A. (HISTORY OF ART)	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.F.A. (IIISTORT OF ART)	R/S	01	03	04	04	0	0	04	03	0	0	03
TOTAL		21	14	35	32	0	0	32	13	0	0	13
B.F.A. (APPLIED)	R	11	17	28	25	02	0	27	17	0	0	17
B.F.A. (ART EDUCATION)	R	03	19	22	12	10	0	22	09	10	0	19
B.F.A. (PAINTING)	R	11	10	21	14	07	0	21	04	06	0	10
B.F.A. (SCULPTURE)	R	05	02	07	04	02	0	06	02	0	0	02
TOTAL		30	48	78	55	21	0	76	32	16	0	48

## Annual Report – 2012-13

CERT. IN COMMERCIAL FINA ARTS	R	08	02	10	09	01	0	10	01	01	0	02
CERTIFICATE IN PAINTING	R	08	06	14	14	0	0	14	06	0	0	06
CERTIFICATE IN PHOTOGRAPHY	R	12	02	14	14	0	0	14	02	0	0	02
CERTIFICATE IN CALLI GRAPHY	R	01	01	02	02	0	0	02	01	0	0	01
TOTAL		29	11	40	39	1	0	40	10	1	0	11
DIPLOMA IN SCULPTURE	R	02	01	03	03	0	0	03	01	0	0	01
TOTAL		2	1	3	3	0	0	3	1	0	0	1

#### ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# FACULTY OF ENGINEERING & TECHNOLOGY

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAF	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	IDn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M.SC. ELECTRONICS	R	14	05	19	18	01	0	19	05	0	0	05
M.TECH. IN ENVIRONMENTAL SC. & ENGINEERING (PART-TIME) SEM-IV	R	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.TECH. (ELECT. POWER SYSTEM MGT SEM- IV	R	15	02	17	17	0	0	17	02	0	0	02
M.TECH. (ELECT. POWER SYSTEM MGT SEM- VI	PT	01	01	02	02	0	0	02	01	0	0	01
M.TECH. IN MECHANICAL ENGGIV	R	07	0	07	06	01	0	07	0	0	0	0
TOTAL		37	8	45	43	2	0	45	8	0	0	8

# Annual Report – 2012-13

п

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# FACULTY OF ENGG. & TECHOLOGY

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
B.TECH. (CIVIL)	R	55	04	59	54	02	0	56	04	0	0	04
B.TECH. (COMPUTER)	R	69	08	77	59	16	0	75	07	01	0	08
B.TECH. (ELECTRICAL)	R	53	03	56	52	02	0	54	03	0	0	03
B.TECH. (ELECTRONICS & COMM.)	R	67	07	74	72	0	0	72	07	0	0	07
B.TECH. MECHANICAL ENGINEERING	R	72	01	73	69	01	0	70	01	0	0	01
TOTAL		316	23	339	306	21	0	327	22	1	0	23
DIP. IN CIVIL ENGG. PART-III	R	47	0	47	32	01	0	33	0	0	0	0
DIP. IN MECH. ENGG. PART-III	R	55	0	55	44	04	0	48	0	0	0	0
DIP. IN ELECT.ENGG. PART-III	R	55	03	58	46	0	0	46	02	0	0	02
DIP. IN ELECTRONICS PART-III	R	47	04	51	43	0	0	43	03	0	0	03
DIP. IN COMP. ENGG. PART-III	R	37	05	42	36	0	0	36	04	0	0	04
TOTAL		241	12	253	201	5	0	206	9	0	0	9

Annual Report - 2012-13

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT			APPEAI	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
EVENING			Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
B.E. ELECTRICAL		R	58	01	59	52	05	0	57	01	0	0	01
B.E. MECHANICAL		R	59	0	59	37	18	0	55	0	0	0	0
B.E. (ELECTRONICS & COMM)		R	48	01	49	38	07	0	45	01	0	0	01
B.E. COMPUTER		R	41	04	45	34	06	0	40	04	0	0	04
B.E. CIVIL		R	53	01	54	28	12	0	40	0	01	0	01
	TOTAL		259	7	266	189	48	0	237	6	1	00	7
M.B.A. PART TIME		R	48	0	48	22	20	0	42	0	0	0	0
	TOTAL		48	0	48	22	20	0	42	0	0	0	0
EVENING													
DIP. IN CIVIL ENGG.		R	38	02	40	36	0	0	36	01	0	0	01
DIP. IN ELECTRICAL ENGG.		R	34	0	34	33	01	0	34	0	0	0	0
DIP. IN MECHANICAL ENGG.		R	48	0	48	44	0	0	44	0	0	0	0
DIP. IN ELECTRONICS		R	38	0	38	37	0	0	37	0	0	0	0
DIP. IN COMPUTER ENGG.		R	31	03	34	31	01	0	32	03	0	0	03
	TOTAL		189	5	194	181	2	0	183	4	0	0	4

## Annual Report - 2012-13

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

## FACULTY OF LAW

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT			APPEAR	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
			Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
LL.M.		R	6	10	16	12	3	0	15	9	1	0	10
Т	OTAL		6	10	16	12	3	0	15	9	1	0	10
BA LL.B. (HONS.)		R	29	30	59	38	15	0	53	24	4	0	28
7	ΓΟΤΑL		29	30	59	38	15	0	53	24	4	0	28

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

#### FACUL TY OF ARCH. & EKISTICS

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female	only		
		Male	Female	Total	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M. ARCH. (RECREATIONAL ) SEM-IV	R	03	04	07	06	0	0	06	03	0	0	03
M. ARCH. (MEDICAL ) SEM-IV	R	0	03	03	02	0	0	02	02	0	0	02

M. ARCH. (BUILDING ) SEM-IV	R	05	03	08	08	0	0	08	03	0	0	03
M. ARCH. (PEDAGOGY ) SEM-IV	R	04	02	06	06	0	0	06	02	0	0	02
M. ARCH. (URBAN ) SEM-IV	R	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M. EKISTICS, SEM-IV	R	05	05	10	07	0	0	07	03	0	0	03
TOTAL		17	17	34	29	0	0	29	13	0	0	13

Annual Report - 2012-13

ш

B. ARCH. PART-5 <sup>th</sup>	R	47	17	64	59	04	0	63	15	01	0	16
TOTAL		47	17	64	59	4	0	63	15	1	0	16

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

#### A.J.K. MASS COMM. RESEARCH CENTRE

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		τοται	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M.A. MASS COMMUNICATION	R	16	39	55	47	08	0	55	35	04	0	39
M.A. IN CONVERGENT JOURNALISM	R	12	08	20	20	0	0	20	08	0	0	08
P.G. DIPLOMA IN DEVELOPMENT COMMUNICATION	R	14	21	35	35	0	0	35	21	0	0	21
P.G. DIPLOMA IN BROADCAST SYS. MAINTENANCE	R	12	01	13	11	02	0	13	01	0	0	01
P.G. DIPLOMA IN STILL PHOTOGRAPHY	R	14	03	17	16	01	0	17	03	0	0	03
P.G. DIPLOMA IN GRAPHICS & ANIMATION	R	07	07	14	10	04	0	14	04	03	0	07
TOTAL		75	79	154	139	15	0	154	72	7	0	79

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAI	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
			Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
M.M. ALI JOHAR ACADEMY OF THIRD WORLD STUDIES												

# Annual Report – 2012-13

DIPLOMA IN UZBEK	R	02	01	03	03	0	0	03	01	0	0	01
CERT. IN UZBEK	R	08	06	14	11	01	02	14	06	0	0	06
TOTAL		10	7	17	14	1	2	17	7	0	0	7

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAI	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
CENTRE FOR MANAGEMENT STUDIES												
	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
MBA (FULL TIME)	R/S	48	15	63	52	06	0	58	15	0	0	15
TOTAL		48	15	63	52	6	0	58	15	0	0	15

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAI	RED		ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI		Female only				
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
Centre for Physiotherapy & Rehabilitation Science												
Master of Physiotherapy	R	3	5	8	8	0	0	8	5	0	0	5
Bachelor of Physiotherapy	R	13	22	35	27	06	0	33	16	04	0	20
TOTAL		13	22	35	27	6	0	33	16	4	0	20

Annual Report – 2012-13

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAI	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	only		
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
Nelson Mandela Centre for Peace & Conflict Resolution												
MA in Conflict Analysis & Deepe Building	R/A	01	02	03	01	01	0	02	0	01	0	01
M.A. in Conflict Analysis & Peace Building	R/S	09	08	17	08	06	01	15	05	0	01	06
TOTAL		10	10	20	9	7	1	17	5	1	1	7

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED			TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female only				
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total	
CENTRE FOR THE STUDY OF COMPARATIVE RELIGIONS AND CIVILISATIONS													
M.A. COMPARATIVE RELIGIONS	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
WI.A. COWII ARATIVE KELIGIONS	R/S	03	04	07	02	04	0	06	01	03	0	04	
TOTAL		3	4	7	2	4	0	6	1	3	0	4	

Annual Report – 2012-13

## ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED			ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female only				
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total	
DR. K.R. NARAYANAN CENTRE FOR DALIT & MONORITIES STUDIES													
M.A. IN SOCIAL EXCLUSION & INCLUSIVE	R/A	04	03	07	0	05	01	06	0	02	01	03	
POLICY	R/S	14	05	19	12	05	02	19	05	0	0	05	
TOTAL		18	8	26	12	10	3	25	5	2	1	8	

PRIVATE													
SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED			ΤΟΤΑΙ	PASSEI	O (M+F)		Female only				
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total	
DR. K.R. NARAYANAN CENTRE FOR DALIT & MONORITIES STUDIES													
M.A. IN SOCIAL EXCLUSION & INCLUSIVE POLICY	Р	10	05	15	0	06	02	08	0	03	0	03	
TOTAL		10	5	15	0	6	2	8	0	3	0	3	

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEAR	RED		TOTAL	PASSEI	D (M+F)		Female o	Female only				
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total		
CENTRE FOR SPANISH & LATIN AMERICAN STUDIES	R													
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN SPANISH	R	22	03	25	06	10	02	18	0	02	0	02		
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN PORTUGUESE	R	04	01	05	01	03	0	0	0	01	0	01		
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN FRENCH	R	13	03	16	11	01	01	13	02	01	0	03		
ADVANCE DIPLOMA IN ITALIAN	R	17	01	18	09	03	01	13	0	0	0	0		
TOTAL		56	8	64	27	17	4	44	2	4	0	6		
DIPLOMA IN SPANISH	R	29	02	31	10	07	03	20	01	0	01	02		
DIPLOMA IN PORTUGUESE	R	08	03	11	05	05	0	10	01	02	0	03		
DIPLOMA IN FRENCH	R	25	04	29	11	10	03	24	01	0	01	02		
DIPLOMA IN ITALIAN	R	06	08	14	03	07	02	12	02	05	01	08		
TOTAL		68	17	85	29	29	8	66	5	7	3	15		
CERT. IN SPANISH	R	23	08	31	13	01	02	16	06	0	01	07		
CERT. IN PORTUGUESE	R	15	08	23	14	03	02	19	06	01	0	07		
CERT. IN FRENCH	R	23	12	35	14	08	02	24	07	03	0	10		
CERT. IN RUSSIAN	R	11	06	17	14	01	0	15	05	0	0	05		
CERT. IN ITALIAN	R	26	08	34	09	09	03	21	03	02	01	06		
CERT. IN CATLIAN	R	06	03	09	05	02	01	08	02	01	0	03		
TOTAL		104	45	149	69	24	10	103	29	7	2	38		

# ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED			TOTAL PASSED (M+F)				Female only			
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
Centre for Culture, Media & Governance												
M.A. in Media Governance	R/A	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
M.A. In Media Governance	R/S	03	10	13	06	05	0	11	04	04	0	08
TOTAL		3	10	13	6	5	0	11	4	4	0	8

# ANNUAL / COMPTT. EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED			TOTAL PASSED (M+F)				Female only			
		Male	Female	Total	Idn	II Dn	III Dn	Total	Idn	IIDn	IIIDn	Total
India Arab Cultural Centre												
P.G. DIPLOMA IN IRANOLOGY (PT)	R	04	0	04	02	01	0	03	0	0	0	0
TOTAL		4	0	4	2	1	0	3	0	0	0	0

# Annual Report – 2012-13

# ANNUAL EXAMINATION RESULT 2012

# DISTANCE MODE

SUBJECT/DEPARTMENT		APPEARED	TOTAL PA	ASSED (M+F)		
		Total (M+ F)	I Dn	II Dn	III Dn	Total
Courses of Distance Mode						
M.A. HISTORY	R/A	57	10	17	0	27
M.A. ENGLISH	R/A	165	2	52	24	78
M.A. HINDI	R/A	84	5	33	4	42
M.A. SOCIOLOGY	R/A	76	3	15	6	24
3.COM	R/A	82	23	33	4	60
3.I.B.F	R/A	33	4	7	0	11
3.B.I	R/A	10	3	2	0	5
C.C.I.T	R/A	8	3	0	0	3
D.E.C.C	R/A	91	27	7	5	39
P.G.D.G.C	R/A	44	37	0	0	37
P.G.D.G.I	R/A	6	1	0	0	1
	TOTAL	656	118	166	43	327

COURSE	APPE	ARED		ТОТА	L PAS	SEI	) (M+F	)								FEMA	LE C	DNLY	(								
	Μ	F	Т		TH	I			P	Г			PV	N			TI	Η			P	Т			Р	W	
				Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т	Ι	II	III	Т
BED.	228	220	458	231	194	0	425	429	1	0	430	447	1	0	448	145	60	0	205	203	0	0	203	215	0	0	215
TOTAL	228	220	458	231	194	0	425	429	1	0	430	447	1	0	448	145	60	0	205	203	0	0	203	215	0	0	215

Ph.D. awarded between April 2012 to April 2013

# FACULTY OF EDUCATION

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of Supervisor
1	Ms. Jyoti Bala	Educational	"A Comparative Study of Quality	Dr. Fauzia Khan,
-	11201 J J OVE 2 MEM	Studies	Factors in Elementary Teacher	2101 ##21# 111#19
		otudiec	Education Programmes"	
2	Ms. Neesha	Educational	"A Study of the Effectiveness of	Prof. Ilyas Husain,
	Sharma	Studies	Secondary School Teachers in	,
			Relation to their Attitude Towards	
			Teaching and Adjustment to	
			Teaching Profession"	
3	Ms. Usha Sharma	Institute of	"Socio-Cultural, Economic and	Prof. P. S. Kullar,
		Advanced	Educational Factors in Sports: A	
		Studies in	Case Study of Swimmers of	
		Education	Munirka Village in Delhi"	
4	Ms. Mudasir Jan	Institute of	"Managerial Profile of Effective	Prof. M. A.
	Basu	Advanced	Educational Administrators in	Siddiqui,
		Studies in	Kashmir- A Study"	and <b>Prof. N. A.</b>
		Education		Nadeem, (Co-
				Supervisor).
5	Ms. Rosily T.L.	Institute of	"Value Inculcation in Schools Run	Prof. Aejaz Masih,
		Advanced	by Four Religious Groups: A Case	
		Studies in	Study of Eight Schools of Delhi"	
6		Education		
6	Ms. Sangeeta	Institute of	"A Study of Effect of	Prof. Aejaz Masih,
	Tyagi	Advanced	Constructivist Learning	and <b>Prof. Hukum</b>
		Studies in	Environment on Understanding of	
		Education,	Mathematics and its Nature in	Supervisor).
			Relation to Creativity and Socio- Cultural Background of Secondary	
			School Students"	
7	Ms. Deepti	Institute of	"A Study of the Influence of ICT	Dr. Jessy Abraham,
	Dhawan	Advanced	Competencies on Life Skills in	· J J
		Studies in	Relation to Vocational Preference	
		Education,	of Higher Secondary Students"	
			0	
8	Mr. Hiralal	Institute of	"A Study of Physical Growth	Dr. Waseem
	Khatri	Advanced	Nutritional Status and Physical	Ahmad Khan,
		Studies in	Activity Among School Boys of	and <b>Dr. D. K.</b>
		Education	Delhi in Relation to their	Kansal,
			Educational Achievement"	(Co-Supervisor).
9	Ms. Gurjeet	Institute of	"A Study of the Effectiveness of an	
	Kaur	Advanced	Instructional Design Developed	Abdullah,
		Studies in	for Bridging the Gap Between	
		Education	Shared and Alternative	
			Conceptions of Future physics	
			Teachers"	
10	Ms. Tabassum	Institute of	"A study of Dr. Mohd. Iqbal's	Prof. Talat Aziz,
	Naqi	Advanced	Thoughts on Education and	
		Studies in	Personality Development in the	
		Education	Context of Modern Society"	

11	Ms. Anjali	Institute of	"A Comparative Study of the	Dr. Shoeb
	,	Advanced	Pedagogical Understanding,	Abdullah,
		Studies in	Teaching Competencies and	
		Education	Attitude of B.Ed. Student Teachers	
			of Major Universities of Delhi"	
12	Mr. Umesh	Institute of	"A Study of Underachievement in	Dr. Jasim Ahmad,
	Chandra Kapri	Advanced	Science in Relation to School	
		Studies in	Environment, Academic Stress	
		Education	and Socio-Economic Status of	
			Secondary School Students"	
13	Ms. Sunita	Institute of	"A Study of Development and	Dr. Sara Begum,
	Chawla	Advanced	Effectiveness of a Computer-Based	
		Studies in	Program for developing English	Mittal,
		Education	Language Skills Among Visually	(Co-Supervisor).
14		T dia d	Impaired"	<b>D</b> ( 0 1 1 4 1
14	Ms. Anshu Radha	Institute of	"A Comparative Study of	Prof. Sohrab Ali,
	Aggarwal	Advanced	Teaching Skills and Quality of	
		Studies in	Teacher Education Provided	
		Education	through Conventional and	
			Distance Education System in	
15	Ms. Chiter	Institute of	India"	Dr. Shoeb
15	Rekha,	Advanced	"Study of the Alternative Schools under Education Guarantee	Abdullah,
	Kekila,	Studies in	Scheme and its Contribution to	Abuunan,
		Education	Sarva Shiksha Abhiyan"	
16	Ms. Sarita Yadav	Institute of	"A Study of Emotional	Dr. Shoeb
10	ivis. Sailta Tauav	Advanced	Intelligence, Academic Anxiety	Abdullah,
		Studies in	and Teaching Performance of	Abuunan,
		Education	Student Teachers of Delhi DIETs"	
17	Ms. Nimrat Kaur	Institute of	"A Comparative Study of Science	Prof. Ahrar
	Duggal Khandpur	Advanced	Curriculum of NCERT and QCA	Hussain
	- <del>3</del> 8	Studies in	(UK) to Evolve a Model for the	
		Education	Integration of ICT in Science	
			Teaching at Upper Primary and	
			Secondary Level"	
18	Mr. Taslim Ahmad	Institute of	"A Study of Socio-Cultural	Prof. Aejaz Masih,
		Advanced	Challenges Posed by	
		Studies in	Globalization with Special	
		Education	Reference to Secondary Teacher	
			Education Curriculum"	
19	Ms. Talat Jamil	Institute of	"A Study of Vocational	Prof. Talat Aziz,
		Advanced	Preferences among Muslim	
		Studies in	Students of Secondary School in	
		Education	Relation to their Socio-Economic	
			Status, Academic Achievement,	
			Level of Aspiration and Parental	
			Support"	

# FACULTY OF NATURAL SCIENCES

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Торіс	Name of Supervisor
1	Mr. Shadab Miyan Siddiqui	Chemistry	"Synthesis, Characterization of Some Heterocyclic Compounds and their Screening against E. histolytica"	Dr. Amir Azam,
2	Ms. Manisha	Chemistry	"Thermal, Spectral and Antimicrobial Studies of Newly Developed Co-ordination Polymers of Some Transition Metal Ions"	Dr. Nahid Nishat,
3	Mr. Irshad Ahmad Wani	Chemistry	"Synthesis, Characterization and Properties of Metal (Gold and Silver) Nanoparticles and their Nano-Sized Oxids"	Dr. Tokeer Ahmad,
4	Ms. Anjali	Chemistry	"Development of Chitosan Based Wound Dressing"	Dr. Saiqa Ikram,
5	Ms. Sabina	Chemistry	"Development of Polymer Waste Modified binder formulations and modified Mixes for Construction of Bituminous Roads"	<b>Prof. Tabrez Alam</b> <b>Khan</b> and <b>Prof. D. K.</b> <b>Sharma</b> (Co- Supervisors).
6	Ms. Sumaiya Hasnain	Chemistry	"Synthesis and Characterization of New Biocidal Coordination Polymers Containing Transition metal Ion"	<b>Dr. Nahid Nishat</b> and <b>Dr. Mohd. Zulfequar</b> (Co-Supervisor).
7	Ms. Sangeeta Sharma	Chemistry	Utilization of Non-Conventional Law Cost Adsorbents for Treatment of Industrial Wastewater"	Dr. Tabrez Alam Khan,
8	Mr. Shafat Ahmad Khan	Chemistry	"Development of Shades on Wool With Dolu/Indian Rhubarb (Rheum emodi) and Kamala powder (Mallotus philippinensis) and their Characteristics evaluation"	Dr. Faqeer Mohammad,
9	Ms. Mamta Kumari	Chemistry	"Preparation of Thermosensitive Membranes for Transdermal drug Delivery by radiation Grafting of Acrylic Acid/N-Isopropyl Acrylamide Mixture on Polypropylene Fabric"	<b>Dr. Saiqa Ikram,</b> and <b>Prof. Bhuvanesh</b> <b>Gupta,</b> (Co- Supervisor).
10	Ms. Vidiksha Bhushan	Chemistry	"Thermophysical and Thermoacoustical Behaviour of Binary Liquid Mixtures and Mixtures of Amino Acids in Aqueous Surfactants"	Prof. Anwar Ali,
11	Mr. Mohd. Kashif	Chemistry	"Development and Characterization of Poly (urethane-amide) Protective	Prof. Sharif Ahmad,

			Coating Materials From renewable	
12	Mr. Mohd. Yusuf	Chemistry	Resource" "Development of shades on wool with Madder (Rubia cordifolia)	Dr. Faqeer Mohammad,
			and Henna (Lawsonia inermis/Lawsonia alba) and their	wonaniniau,
			Characteristics evaluation"	
13	Ms. Deepti Gautam	Chemistry	"Development of Graft Copolymer Membranes for Fuel Cells"	<b>Dr. Saiqa Ikram</b> , and <b>Prof. Bhuvanesh</b> <b>Gupta</b> , (Co- Supervisor ).
14	Mr. Rashid Ilmi	Chemistry	"Mono-and Dinuclear Lanthanide Complexes of Trifluoroacetylacetone and Heterocyclic Amines. Syntheses, NMR, 4f-4f Absorption and Photoluminescence"	Prof. Khalid Iftikhar,
15	Ms. Arty Ahuja	Mathematics	"On Extremal Properties and Zero Free Region of Polynomials"	Prof. Kum Kum Dewan,
16	Ms. Deepa Malik	Mathematics	"On Derivations and Generalized Derivations of σ – Prime Rings"	<b>Prof. M. R. Khan,</b> and <b>Dr. V. N. Dixit,</b> (Co-Supervisor).
17	Ms. Talat Sultana	Mathematics	"Spline Function Approximation for Solution of Differential Equations"	Dr. Arshad Khan,
18	Ms. Pooja Khandelwal	Mathematics	"Numerical Solution of Boundary Value Problems"	Dr. Arshad Khan,
19	Ms. Anubha Bhargava	Mathematics	"Generalized Fuzzy Toplogical Structures"	<b>Prof. Sharfuddin</b> <b>Ahmad,</b> and <b>Dr. Ratna Dev</b> <b>Sarma</b> , (Co- Supervisor).
20	Mr. Susheel Kumar	Mathematics	"The Growth of Polynomials"	Prof. Kum Kum Dewan,
21	Mr. Advin	Department of Mathematics	"Geometry of Lightlike Submanifolds in Semi- Riemannian Manifolds"	Dr. S. M. Khursheed Haider,
22	Ms. Mahoor Shafi Nanda	Biotechnology	"P53 Mutation Detection in Urinary Bladder Cancer in Kashmiri Polpulation"	<b>Prof. Arif Ali</b> , and <b>Dr. Zafar Amin</b> <b>Shah</b> , (Co-Supervisor).
23	Mr. Moin Akhtar	Biotechnology	"Isolation, Cloning and Characterization of Abiotic Stress Responsive Genes from Lepidium Latifolum"	Dr. Mohd. Irfan Qureshi, and Dr. N. K. Singh Co-Supervisor).
24	Mr. Sarvesh Kumar Shukla	Biotechnology	"DUS Characterization of Kalanamak Rice (Oryza Sativa L.) Germplasm Using Morphological and Molecular Markers"	Dr. Mohd. Irfan Qureshi, and Dr. U. S. Singh, (Co-Supervisor).

# Annual Report - 2012-13

25	Me Humarra Bachin	Biotochrolog	"Protoomia Analysia of	Prof. Mohd. Irfan
25	Ms. Humayra Bashir	Diotectinology	"Proteomic Analysis of Arabidopsis Thaliana Exposed to	Qureshi,
			Sulphur Deficiency and	Prof. Muhammad
			Cadmium Stress"	Iqbal and Dr. Altaf
			Cadimant Stress	Ahmad (Co-
				Supervisors).
26	Mr. Aijaz Ahmad	Bio-Sciences	"Effect of Eugenol and its	Dr. Nikhat Manzoor,
			Derivatives on Growth and	and <b>Dr. Luqman</b>
			Pathogenicity Markers of Candida	Ahmad Khan (Co-
			albincans"	Supervisor).
27	Mr. Arif Tasleem Jan	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Molecular Characterization of	Dr. Qazi Mohd.
			mer B Gene from an Efficient	Rizwanul Haq, and
			Mercury-Tolerant Indian Isolate of	Prof. Arif Ali, (Co-
			Pseudomonas"	Supervisor).
28	Ms. Poonam Singh	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Computational Analysis of	Dr. Mohammad
	-		Structure Function and Evolution	Aman Jairajpuri,
			of Serine Protease Inhibitor Super-	Department of Bio-
			Family"	Sciences, Faculty of
			-	Natural Sciences, JMI.
29	Mr. Ahmad Rushdi	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Receptor-Ligand Interactions in	Dr. M. Moshahid
	Shakri		Erythrocyte Invasion by Malaria	Alam Rizvi, (Co-
			Parasites: Targets for	Supervisor).
			Intervention"	
30	Ms. Bushra Aquil	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Studies on Micropropagation and	
			Genetic Transformation of Banana	Rizwanul Haq,
			(Musa sp)″	and Dr. Neera B.
				Sarin, (Co-
			<i>"</i> 2	Supervisor).
31	Ms. Gunjan Pandey	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Spectroscopic Characterization of	Prof. Tasneem Fatma,
			Phycobiliprotein-Lectin	Prof. Sudha M.
			Interaction"	Cowsik and Dr.
				Sneha S. Komath,
32	Ms. Nisreeen Sherif	Bio-Sciences	"Assessment on the role of PTEN	(Co-Supervisors).
52	Alyasiri	Dio-Sciences		Dr. Moshahid Alam Rizvi,
	ліуазін		tumor suppressor Gene in oral Cancer"	Dr. Sunita Gupta,
			Cancer	and <b>Dr. A. K.</b>
				Mandal, (Co-
				Supervisors).
33	Ms. Talat Parween	Bio-Sciences	"Effect of Agrochemical Pollution	Prof. Tasneem Fatma,
50	1,10, I ulut I ul WCCII	Dio Ociciico	on Growth, Structure and Some	and
			Physicochemical Aspects of Vigna	Dr.
			radiata L.	Mahmooduzzafar,
				(Co-Supervisor).
34	Ms. Nidah Syeed	Bio-Sciences	"Mutational and Epigenetic	Prof. Syed Akhtar
	Shah		Studies of FHIT and Caveolin-1	Husain,
			Genes in Breast Cancer Patients of	Dr. Mustaq A.
			Kashmir"	Siddiqi and Dr. Safia
				Abdullah, (Co-
				Supervisors).

35	Mr. Harish Chandra	<b>Bio-Sciences</b>	"Role of Extracellular M. Bovis	Prof. Seemi Farhat
			Glutamine Synthetase in the Survival of M. Bovis in Host Macrophages	<b>Basir</b> and <b>Prof. Rakesh</b> <b>Bhatnagar</b> (Co- Supervisor).
36	Ms. Preetida J. Bhetariya	Bio-Sciences	"Studies on polyketide Synthases of Aspergillus Fumigatus & Aspergillus Flavus for Development of Diagnostics"	Prof. Seemi Fahat Basir, Dr. P. Usha Sarma, and Dr. Y. Singh, (Co- Supervisors).
37	Ms. Saima Khursheed	Bio-Sciences	"Isolation and Characterization of Insulin Like Antigens from Cyanobacteria"	Prof. Tasneem Fatma,
38	Mr. Khalid Habib	Bio-Sciences	"Toxicological Impact of Carbamate Pesticide on Cyanobacterial Biofertilizer"	Prof. Tasneem Fatma,
39	Mr. Abhishek Chanchal	Bio-Sciences	"Synergistic Effect of Nanoparticles And their Payload on the DNA Damage in Cancer Therapy"	<b>Prof. Syed Akhtar</b> <b>Husian,</b> and <b>Dr. Anita Kamra</b> <b>Verma,</b> (Co- Supervisor).
40	Mr. Abhishak Chandra Gupta	Bio-Sciences	"Identification of Differentially Expressed Proteins for Nonalcoholic Fatty Liver Disease (NAFLD)-A Proteomic and Genomic Approach to Understand the Disease Pathogenesis and Progression"	Prof. Seemi Farhat Basir, Dr. S. K. Sarin, and Dr. Y. Singh,(Co- Supervisors).
41	Mr. Manoj Kumar Singh	Bio-Sciences	"Molecular Characterization of Begomovirus Causing Leaf Curl Disease of Tobacco in India"	Dr. Qazi Mohd. Rizwanul Haq, and Prof. Anupam Varma, (Co- Supervisor).
42	Ms. Parul Singhal	Bio-Sciences	" Characterization of Abiotic Stress Inducible Plant Promoters and Bacterial Genes for Osmotolerance Using Transgenic Approach"	Dr.QaziMohd.RizwanulHaq,DepartmentandProf.K. C. Bansal,(Co-Supervisor).
43	Ms. Darakhshan Qaiser	Physics	"Study of Optical Gain and Relaxation Mechanism of Fullerenes in Solutions"	Prof. Z. H. Khan, Dr. Mohd. Shahid Khan, and Dr. R. D. Singh, (Co- Supervisors).
44	Mr. Tho-Alfiqar A. Zaker	Physics.	"Carrier Dynamics in Quantum- Well Lasers in Magnetic Field"	<b>Dr. A. K. Hafiz</b> , and <b>Prof. Z. H. Khan</b> , (Co-Supervisor).
45	Mr. Jan Shabir Ahmad	Physics	"Multi-Particle Production and Formation of Quack Gluon Plasma in High Energy Heavy-Ion Collisions"	Prof. Saeed Uddin, and Dr. M. Farooq Mir, (Co-Supervisor)

46	Mr. Ziaul Raza Khan	Physics	"Study of Spectroscopic and Optoeletronic Properties of Semiconductor Clusters and their Semiempirical and ab-initio Computations"	Dr. Mohd. Shahid Khan, and Prof. M. Zulfequar, (Co- Supervisor).
47	Mr. Firoz Khan	Physics	"Fabrication of Diffused Junction Crystalline Silicon Solar Cells with Texturization and Different Antireflection Coatings and Study of their Photovoltaic Properties"	<b>Prof. M. Husain,</b> <b>Dr. B. C. Chakravarty</b> and <b>Dr. S. N. Singh,</b> (Co-Supervisors).
48	Mr. Ashok Kumar Sharma	Physics	"Studies on Enhancement in Optical Absorption and Reduction in Minority Carrier Recombination in Silicon Solar Cells"	<b>Prof. Z. H. Khan,</b> <b>Dr. S. N. Singh,</b> (Co-Supervisor).
49	Mr. Mohd. Nasir	Physics	"Thermal and High Field Conduction Studies in Chalcogenide Glasses"	Prof. Mohd. Zulfequar,
50	Mr. Adam Abdullah Bahishti	Physics	"Design and Fabrication of Photon Drag-Detectors and TEA CO <sub>2</sub> Laser as their Evaluation, and Study the Effect of the Laser Irradiation on Amorphous Semiconductor"	<b>Prof. M. Zulfequar</b> , and <b>Prof. Mushahid</b> <b>Husain</b> , (Co- Supervisor).
51	Ms. Sonal	Physics	"Group II-VI Semiconductor Nano- crystals for Photo and Electroluminescence Applications"	<b>Prof. Mushahid</b> <b>Husain</b> , and <b>Dr. D. Haranath</b> , (Co-Supervisor).
52	Mr. Rajender Kumar	Geography	"Planning for Sustainable Cropping Pattern in Haryana	Dr. Masood Ahsan Siddiqui,
53	Mr. Mohd. Farooq	Geography	"Identification and Management of Common Property Resources of District Rajouri: A Geoinformatical Approach"	Prof. Haseena Hashia,
54	Mr. Tasawwur Husian Zaidi	Geography	"Development and Spread of Medicinal and Aromatic Plants in Haryana: A Geographical Study"	Prof. Mohd. Firoz Khan,
55	Mr. Shahnaz Mohi- Ud-Din	Geography	"Inequalities in the Socio- Economic conditions of People in Kashmir Valley- A Geographical Analysis"	<b>Prof. Haseena</b> <b>Hashia,</b> Department of Geography, Faculty of Natural Sciences, JMI.
56	Mr. M. Amanulla	Geography	"Agricultural Development in Tamil Nadu (1975-2005): A Geographical Analysis"	Prof. Mohd. Mazhar Ali Khan,
57	Ms. Ridwana Kowsar	Geography	"Electronic Waste Management in the National Capital Region"	Prof. Haseena Hashia, and Prof. Mohd. Firoz Khan, (Co- Supervisor).

58	Mr. Akhtar Hussain Ansari	Geography	"Indo-Bangladesh Relationship: A Geographical Analysis"	Prof. M. Ishtiyaq,
59	Mr. Hasan Raja Naqvi	Geography	"Watershed Management for Soil Conservation: A Case Study of Nun Nadi Watershed"	Dr. Masood Ahsan, and Dr. G. S. Yadav, (Co-Supervisor).
60	Mr. Hilal Ahmad Ganaie	Geography	"Natural Disasters and their Management in Kashmir Valley; With Special references to Floods"	Prof. Haseena Hashia,
61	Ms. Laishram Mirana Devi	Geography	"Common Property Resources in Manipur: A Geographical Analysis"	Dr. Masood Ahsan Siddiqui,
62	Mr. M. Iftakhar K. Nury	Geography	"Spatio-Temporal Analysis of Trafficking in Women: Metropolitan City of Kolkata"	Prof. Mary Tahir,
63	Mr. Md. Izharul Haque	Geography	"Migration of Muslims in Surjapuri Region (Bihar): A Geographical Analysis"	Prof. M. Ishtiaq,
64	Ms. Muna Mhammad Taher Jawhar	Computer Science	"Enhanced Design of an intrusion detection System"	Dr. Monica Mehrotra,
65	Ms. S. Sangeetha	Computer Science	"In Silico Identification of Potential Inhibitors of drug Targets in Plasmodium Falciparum and Design of Target Oriented Virtual Compound Library"	Dr. Monica Mehrotra, and Dr. Dinesh Gupta, (Co- Supervisor)
66	Mr. Rajendra Kumar	Computer Science	"Development of Security Requirements for Web Applications"	Prof. Khurram Mustafa,
67	Mr. Vineet Kumar Sharma	Computer Science	"The Development of Software Technique to Improve the Performance of a Distributed System"	Dr. S. Zeeshan Husain, and Dr. S. A. M. Rizvi, (Co- Supervisor).
68	Ms. Shabana Rehman	Computer Science	"OOD Security Vulnerabilities and Mitigation Mechanism"	Prof. Khurram Mustafa,
69	Mr. Jahiruddin	Computer Science	"Text Mining for Knowledge Discovery From Domain-Specific Text"	Dr. Muhammad Abulaish, and Dr. Lipika Dey, (Co-Supervisor).
70	Ms. Nadia Imdadi	Computer Science	"Global Framework for Automatic Semantic Integration Incorporating Semantic Repositories"	Dr. S. A. M. Rizvi,

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Торіс	Name of Supervisor
1	Mr. NK Tuisem	History & Culture	"Transition in the Cultural Tradition of Nagas in the 20 <sup>th</sup> Century"	Mr. Mukul Kesavan,
2	Ms. Yogwati Pareek	History & Culture	"Bhartiya Rashtriya Andolan Mein Marwari Samudae ki Bhumika"	Prof. S. Inayat Ali Zaidi,
3	Mr. Md. Talha	History & Culture	"Bihar ke Firdausi Silsile ka Brihad Itihas (14 <sup>th</sup> Century-17 <sup>th</sup> Century)"	Dr. Nishat Manzar,
4	Mr. Mohd. Mustafa	History & Culture	"Emergence of Muslim Society and Identity Formations in Pre- Mughal Sind and Multan"	Dr. Nishat Manzar,
5	Mr. Ahmad	History & Culture	"An Analytical Study of the Important Arabic Sources During 14 <sup>th</sup> Century"	and <b>Prof. Zubair</b> <b>Farooqi,</b> (Co- Supervisor).
6	Ms. Meher Fatima Hussain	History and Culture.	"The Nationalist Political Processes and the Muslims of Bihar: a Study of Syed Mahmud 1912-1968"	Dr. Rizwan Qaiser,
7 8	Mr. Ravi Prakash	History & Culture	"The Working of the Archaeological Survey of India from Curzon to Independence"	Prof. G. P. Sharma,
9	Mr. Sumama Faisal	Arabic	"Arabic and Urdu Journalism and their Contribution to Independence of Egypt and India (Contrasting Study)"	Prof. Mohammad Ayub,
10	Mr. Reyaz Ahmed	Arabic	"The Eulogy of the Prophet (SAW) in Arabic and Urdu in the 20 <sup>th</sup> Century: A Comparative Study"	Prof. Mohammad Ayub,
11	Mr. Mohammad Shakeel	Arabic	"Famous Writers of Rohilkhand and their Contribution to Arabic Lang. & Literature"	Prof. Farhana Siddiqui,
12	Mr. Abdul Tawwab	Arabic	"Filasteen Fi al-Adab al-Arabi al- Saudi"	Dr. Habibullah Khan,
13	Mr. Shamshad Ahmad	Arabic	"Jurji Zaidan and Abdul Halim Sharar: A Contrastive Study of their Historical Novels"	Prof. Shafiq Ahmad Khan Nadwi,
14	Mr. Ashraf K.	Arabic	"Arabic Journalism in South India"	Prof. Mohammad Ayub,
15	Mr. Muhammed Slahudheen Kaderi	Arabic	"Tathau al-Nabee (PBUH) Min Shurae Asrehi: Dirasa Fanniya wa Maudueyya"	Dr. Nasim Kantar,

16	Mr. Abdul Salam I.P.	Arabic	"The Contribution of Orientalists to Arabic Literature; A Critical Study"	Dr. Abdul Majid Qazi,
17	Mr. Masood Azhar	Arabic	"Impact of Arabic Language and Literature on the Books of Shibli al Nu'amani"	Prof. Shafiq Ahmad Khan Nadwi,
18	Mr. Firdous Nazir	Arabic	"The Contribution of Abu Mansur Al-Thaalibi to Criticism & Linguistics"	Prof. Rafi'el Imad Faynan,
19	Mr. Shadab Arshad Mir	Persian	"A Critical Editing of Diwan-e- Mir Ilahi Hamedani"	Dr. Abdul Halim,
20	Mr. Nafees Alam	Persian	"Arzish-E-Adbi-O-Tarikhi-E- Tuzak-E-Jajangiri"	Prof. Iraq Raza Zaidi,
21	Mr. Sultan Ahmed	Persian	"Contribution of Badaun to the Development of Indo-Persian Literature"	Prof. Mohammad Iqbal,
22	Mr. Aamir Mohi-ud- din	Persian	"Persian Poetry of Chack Period in Kashmir"	Prof. Mohammad Iqbal,
23	Ms. Asmat Jahan	English	"Reconstructing the Renaissance: A Critical Study of Robert Browning's Dramatic Monologues"	Dr. Mukesh Ranjan,
24	Mr. Kinshuk Majumdar	English	"Subject to Rule; The Individual and the State in Amitav Ghosh's Writings"	Prof. Shyamala A. Narayan,
25	Ms. Parul Goyal	Hindi	"Role of Electronic Media in Governance"	<b>Prof. Asghar</b> <b>Wajahat,</b> and <b>Mr.</b> <b>Syed Shahid</b> <b>Mahdi,</b> (Co- Supervisor).
26	Ms. Poonam Kumari	Hindi	"Hindi Dalit Sahitya Mein Jantantrik Mulyon Ka Addhayayan"	Prof. D. P. Gupta,
27	Ms. Sakira	Hindi	"Rahi Masoom Raza Aur Popular Culture"	Prof. Abdul Bismillah,
28	Mr. Surender Kumar	Hindi	"Vartman Dalit-Vimarsh Avam Premchand ki Dalit-Chetna"	Prof. M. P Sharma,
29	Mr. Mukesh Kumar Mirotha	Hindi	"Jagdish Chandra ke Upanyason Mein Gramya Jivan ke Badalte Swaroop ka Adhyayan"	Prof. M. P. Sharma,
30	Ms. Neelam Rani	Hindi	"Hindi Upanyason Main Gaon ka Badalta Swaroop (1991 Se Adyatan)"	Dr. Neerj Kumar,
31	Mr. Ghulam Qadir	Islamic Studies	"Qadriya Order and its Contribution to the Development of Tasawwuf in Kashmir"	Dr. Razi Ahmad Kamal,

32	Mr. Meraj Alam	Islamic Studies	"Muhammad Bin Saleh bin Usaimin Aur unki Fiqhi Khidmaat"	Prof. Akhtarul Wasey,
33	Mr. Inamur Rahman Rafiqui	Islamic Studies	"Dawat-e-Islami Ki Tarseel wa Tarweej Mein Dawat Ka Kirdar"	Dr. Iqtidar Mohd. Khan,
34	Mr. Mohammad Adam	Urdu	"Hindustan Main Radio Aur Television ki Urdu Khidmat Ibtada Ta Haal	Prof. Q.O.R. Hashmi,
35	Mr. S. M. Abu Baker	Urdu	"Ghazal ki Tanqeed (Kalimuddin Ahmad Ta Hal)"	Prof. Wajeehuddin Shehpar Rasool,
36	Ms. Fatima Hafeez	Urdu	"Urdu Zaban-O-Adab Aur Hindustani Cinema Ek Tahqeeqi Mutala"	Prof. Qazi Obaid- ur-Rehman Hashmi,
37	Mr. Md. Mubashshir Husain	Urdu	"Urdu Mein Muqaddama Nigari Ka Tahqiquee-o-Tanquidi Mutalea"	Prof. Khalid Mahmood,
38	Ms. Nazima Jabin	Urdu	"Urdu Mein Alamti Afsana- Tanqeedi-o-Tajziati Mutala"	Prof. Shehnaz Anjum,
39	Mr. Anwarul Haque	Urdu	"Critical and Analytical Study of Qurratulain Hyder's Non Fictional Prose"	Prof. Wahajuddin Alvi,

# FACULTY OF SOCIAL SCIENCES

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of
1	Ms. Iyerish	Adult &	"A Study of Socio-Economic	Supervisor Dr. Ashraf Ali
1	Khumallambam	Continuing	Empowerment and Change	Khan,
		Education &	among Women through Self Half	,
		Extension,	Groups"	
2	Ms. Shahla	Political Science	"Public Private Partnership and	Dr. Farah Naaz,
	Tabassum		its Impact on Higher Education:	
			A Case Study of Delhi"	
3	Ms. Shaista Parveen	Political Science	Political and Social Status of	Dr. Mehtab
			Muslim Women in Western	Manzar,
			Uttar Pradesh: (A Case Study of	
			Saharanpur and Muzaffar Nagar	
		<b>D</b> 11 4 1 0 4	Districts)"	
4	Ms. Rouble Rani	Political Science	"Dynamics of Cooperation	Prof. Nisar-ul-Haq,
			Between India-ASEAN Since	
_	N NT (1 )	D 1111 1 C 1	2000″	
5	Ms. Ningthoujam Irina Devi	Political Science	"Study of Community	Prof. Rumki Basu,
	Irina Devi		Involvement	
			in Local Governance: A Case	
			Study of Few Local Clubs in	
			Imphal East and Imphal West	
			District of Manipur"	

6	Ms. Nishi Sharma	Political Science	"E-Governance in India and	Prof. Nisar-ul-Haq,
			Srilanka: Problems and Prospects"	Ľ
7	Mr. Mohd. Anzar Alam	Political Science	"Centre-State Relation during RJD Rule in Bihar (1995-2005)"	Dr. Mohd. Muslim Khan,
8	Mr. T. Sadashivam	Political Science	"E-Governance and E-Health Initiatives in Rural Areas: A comparative Study of Tamil Nadu and Haryana"	Dr. Naved Jamal,
9	Ms. Nidhi Sharma	Political Science	"Regional Cooperation in South Asia: A Study of Political and Economic Dimensions of SAARC"	Prof. Nirar-ul- Haq,
10	Mr. Vinod K. Jose	Sociology	"Media and Conflict of Interest: A Study of Select Cases"	Dr. Neshat Quaiser,
11	Mr. Md. Ehtesham Akhtar	Sociology	"Abortion-A Comparative Study of East Delhi and Sheohar District of Bihar"	Dr. Azra Abidi,
12	Ms. Indira	Sociology	"Crime and Women A Sociological Study of Women Prisoners in Delhi"	Dr. Arvinder A. Ansari,
13	Ms. Prerna Sharma	Social Work	"Human Rights Entitlements of Children with Disability (With Special Reference to Parent's Perceptions)"	Prof. Anjali Gandhi,
14	Ms. Rituparna Majumdar	Social Work	"Social Audit and Accountability and its Impact on the Export Industry: a study of the Garment Sector"	Prof. N. U. Khan,
15	Mr. Razdan Sarim Rahman	Social Work	"Impact of Access to Credit on Quality of Life of the Poor"	Prof. ZubairMeenai,
16	Ms. Shachi Yadav	Social Work	"A Study of Employee Engagement with Relation to Retention in Information Technology Enabled Services (ITES) Sector of Delhi/NCR"	Prof. A. S. Kohli,
17	Rashmi Jain	Social Work	"An Assessment of Skill Development through Soual Work Education: A Study of Select Institutions in India"	Prof. S. M. Sajid,
18	Ms. Shaista Parveen	Psychology	"Self Efficacy and Psychological well being among Single and Dual Career, Pre and Post Menopausal Women"	Dr. Sheema Aleem,
19	Ms. Saba Firdos	Psychology	"Mental Health and Adjustment of Homemakers and Career Women Having Male and Female offsprings"	Dr. Sheema Aleem,

20	Mr. Shahazad Ali	Psychology	"Efficacy of CBT in the	Prof. N. Hasnain,
20	Mr. Shanazau Ali	Psychology	Treatment of Some Psychological	Froi. IN. Hashain,
			Problems of Obese of different	
			Age Groups"	
21	Ms. Sanjeeda	Psychology	" Mental Health, Self-Esteem	Dr. Sushma Suri,
			and Coping Among Rape	
		D 1 1	Victims"	D. M.C.
22	Ms. Lovleen Kaur	Psychology	"Effect of Cognitive Behaviour Therapy on Job Stress and Job	Dr. M. G. Shahnawaz,
			Satisfaction of Schoolteachers"	and <b>Dr. G. S.</b>
				Kaloiya
				(Co-Supervisor)
23	Ms. Meena Sharma	Psychology	"Neurobehavioral Study of	Prof. Waheeda
			Deception among Adolescents"	Khan,
				and <b>Dr. Manas K.</b> <b>Mandal</b> , (Co-
				Supervisor)
24	Ms. Suriya Hamid	Psychology	"Parent-Child Relationship,	Prof. M. Shafiq,
	-		Adjustment Patterns and Self-	
			Esteem Among Adolescents"	D. 4 K N 5
25	Mr. Pankaj Verma	Commerce &	"Strategies for Financing	Prof. K. M.
		Business Studies	Establishment of Malls for Organized Retailing"	Upadhyay, and Dr. N.U.K.
			Organized Retaining	Sherwani, (Co-
				Supervisor)
26	Ms. Ritu Gandhi	Commerce &	"Talent Retention in B.P.O.	Dr. Ravinder
	(Ritu Arora)	Business Studies	(Business Process Outsourcing)	Kumar,
			Industry Critical Factors and	
27	Mr. Sandeep Kumar	Commerce &	Strategic Remedies" "Financial Performance of	Prof. A. Aziz
	Goel	Business Studies	Commercial Banks in India in	Ansari.
			Post Reforms Era"	
28	Ms. Aliya Sultana	Commerce &	"Competency Mapping in	Prof. A. A. Ansari,
		<b>Business Studies</b>	Pharmaceutical Industry"	
29	Mr. Anurag Singh	Commerce &	"Post-reform Mergers,	Prof. M. Altaf
		<b>Business Studies</b>	Acquisitions and Performance of	Khan, and Prof. A.
			Indian Banking Sector"	K. Seth (Late) (Co-
30	Ms. Sonia Kapoor	Commerce &	"Human Resource Accounting in	Supervisor). Dr Ravinder
00	Nis. Sonia Rapoor	Business Studies	Public Sector Undertakings"	Kumar,
31	Mr. Abdulridha	Commerce &	"Role of Contemporary Cost	Prof. A. A. Ansari,
	Lateef Jassim	<b>Business Studies</b>	Accounting System in achieving	
			the Competitive Advantage Among Hospital	
			Administration"	
32	Mr. Aijaz Abdullah	Economics	" Economic Valuation of Air	Prof. M. S. Bhatt,
	Thoker		Pollution Related Health Effects-	,
			A Case Analysis of Khrew-	
			Khonmoh Cement	
			Manufacturing Belt in J&K"	

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Faculty	Topic	Name of Supervisor
1	Mr. Mohd. Yaseen Khan	Law	"Judicial Activism and Judicial Accountability in the Context of Democratic Governance"	Prof. V. K. Gupta,
2	Mr. Ganendra Kisor Sarkar	Law	"Customs and Excise Laws and Problem of Enforcement in India"	Dr. Nuzhat Parveen Khan,
3	Mr. Vinod Kumar	Law	"Affirmative Action in Private Sector with Special Reference to Scheduled Castes & Scheduled Tribes: Problem & Prospects"	Dr. Nuzhat Parveen Khan,
4	Ms. Banusri S.	Law	"Comparative Analysis of the Legal Framework Governing Clinical Trials in India and UK"	<b>Prof. V. K. Gupta,</b> and <b>Prof. S. K.</b> <b>Gupta,</b> (Co- Supervisor).
5	Mr. Qazi MohammedUsmaan	Law	"Dispute Settlement Mechanism Under International Trade Law with Special reference to International Commercial Arbitration"	Dr. Eqbal Hussain,

# AKJ MASS COMMUNICATION RESEARCH CENTRE

S. No.	Name of Scholar	CENTRE	Topic	Name of Supervisor
1	Mr. Abhilaksh Likhi	AJK Mass Communication Research Centre	"Development Communication in the Digital Era: A Study of Panchayati Raj Institutions and Community Media in Mewat Region of Haryana"	Dr. Pradeep Kumar,
2	Ms. Rahmanita Ginting	AJK Mass Communication Research Centre,	"The Portrayal of Women in Leading Newspapers of India and Indonesia"	Prof. M. Obaid Siddiqui,

# CENTRE FOR THEORETICAL PHYSICS

S. No.	Name of Scholar	CENTRE	Торіс	Name of Supervisor
1	Ms. Amna Ali	Centre for	"Inflation, Dark Energy and its	Prof. M. Sami,
		Theoretical	Possible Alternatives"	
		Physics		

# MMA JAUHAR ACADEMY OF THIRD WORLD STUDIES (ATWS)

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Торіс	Name of Supervisor
1	Ms. Rakhshanda Jalil	Academy of Third World Studies	"The Progressive Writers' Movement: With special Reference to the Urdu Literature"	Prof. Mushirul Hasan,

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of
				Supervisor
1	Ms. Prachi Joshi	Centre for	"Synthesis and Characterization	Dr. Z. A. Ansari,
		Interdisciplinary	of Metal and Semiconducting	Prof. Mushahid
		Research in Basic	Nanoparticles and their	Hussain, and Dr.
		Sciences, JMI.	Bioapplications"	Virendra Shanker,
				(Co-Supervisors).
2	Mr. Syed Ikramul	Centre for	"Conformational and	Prof. Faizan
	Hasan	Interdisciplinary	Thermodynamic Studies of the	Ahmad,
		Research in Basic	Equilibrium Native State-Molten	
		Sciences	Globule State-Denatured State of	
			the Yeast Cytochrome C."	
3	Mr. Safikur Rahman	Centre for	"An Analysis of the Molecular	Prof. Faizan
		Interdisciplinary	Origin of the Thermodynamic	Ahmad,
		Research in Basic	Compensation of Urea and	
		Sciences	Methylamines Interactions with	
			Proteins"	

# CENTRE FOR INTERDISCIPLINARY RESEARCH IN BASIC SCIENCES

# CENTRE FOR PHYSIOTHERAPY AND REHABILITATION SCIENCES

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Торіс	Name of
				Supervisor
1	Mr. Md. Athar	Centre for	"Studies on the Effects of DNA	Prof. M. Ejaz
		Physiotherapy and	Minor Groove Binding Ligands	Hussain,
		Rehabilitation	on Mitochondria Structure	Dr. N.K.
		Sciences	Function in Irradiated	Chaudhury, and
			Mammalian Cells"	Dr. Rajeev
				Varshney, (Co-
				Supervisors).

# **CENTRE FOR MANAGEMENT STUDIES**

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic Name of Supervisor	
1	Mr. Harender	Centre for	"Risk Management in Dr. P. K. Gupt	
	Verma	Management	Infrastructure Financing	Centre for
		Studies, JMI.	involving Public Private	Management
		-	Partnerships (PPPs)"	Studies, JMI.
2	Mr. Prithvi Shankar	Centre for	"Effects and Implications of After	Dr. Rahela Farooqi,
	Raychaudhuri	Management	Sales Service Quality on	Centre for
		Studies, JMI.	Customer Satisfactions-An	Management
			Empirical Study of IT Hardware Studies, JN	
			Industry in India"	
3	Mr. Ashwani	Centre for	"Working and performance of	Prof. Furqan
	Aggarwal	Management	Technical Training Institutions in	Qamar, and Prof.
		Studies	India- A Study of Governance	R. K. Suri,
			Systems and Processes of	(Co-Supervisor).
			Industrial Training Institute (IT	
			IS)"	

Annual Report – 2012-13

#### Jamia Millia Islamia

4	Ms. Monica Sharma	Centre for	"An Analytical Study of Micro	Dr. Saif Siddiqui,
		Management	Insurance and Credit Services in	_
		Studies	India-The Role of MFIs and	
			NGOs"	
5	Ms. Shuchita Singh	Centre for	"Behavioural Finance and	Dr. Saif siddiqui,
	_	Management	Investment Patterns- An	Centre for
		Studies, JMI.	Empirical Studies of Investors in	Management
			Delhi″	Studies, JMI.
6	Mr. Himanshu Dutt	Centre for	"Knowledge Management	Prof. Furqan
		Management	Initiatives in India: A Study of	Qamar,
		Studies	Indian Commercial Banking	and <b>Prof. Vidhu</b>
			Sector"	Shekhar Jha, (Co-
				Supervisor).

# R. K. R. N. CENTRE FOR DALIT & MINORITIES STUDIES

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Dere erstree erst	Toreia	Name of
<b>5. INO.</b>	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of
				Supervisor
1	Mr. Vinod C.V.	Dr. K. R.	"Socio-Economic and Cultural	Dr. Narender
		Narayanan Centre	Conditions of Dalit Christians: A	Kumar and
		for Dalit &	Case Study of Trichy and	Dr. Sabiha
		<b>Minorities Studies</b>	Chengalpattu in Tamil Nadu"	Hussain, (Co-
				Supervisor)
2	Mr. Ayub Khan	Dr. K. R. N. Centre	"Dalit Muslim Unity: Problems	Prof. Mohd.
	-	for Dalit &	and Prospects"	Mujtaba Khan,
		<b>Minorities Studies</b>	-	
3	Mr. Md. Aftab Alam	Dr. K. R.	"An Ethnographic Study of	Prof. Azra
		Narayanan,	Anglo-Arabic School, Delhi"	Razzack,
		Centre for Dalit	C	
		& Minorities		
		Studies		
4	Mr. Birendra Kumar	Dr. K. R.	"Land Security of the Tribals	Prof. M. Mujtaba
	Sinha	Narayanan	and Panchayati Extension to	Khan,
		Centre for Dalit	the Schedule Area Act, 1996	
		& Minorities	(PESA)- A Study of Problems	
		Studies	and Prospects"	
5	Mr. Ajit Ranjan	Dr. K. R.	"Community Participation in	Prof. Shahid
		Narayanan	Local Self-Government: A	Ashraf,
		Centre for Dalit	Comparative Study of Dalit and	and Prof. S. N.
		& Minorities	Muslims in North Bihar"	Mishra,
		Studies		(Co-Supervisor)

# FACULTY OF ENGINEERING & TECHNOLOGY

. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of Supervisor
1	Mr. Rajesh Kumar	Electronics &	"Some Investigations into the	Dr. S. Akhtar Imam,
		Communication	Performance of Gas Sensors and	and Prof. M. R. Khan,
		Engineering	their Applications"	(Co-Supervisor).
2	Ms. Maria Jamal	Electronics &	"Study and Investigation of	Dr. S. A. Imam,
		Communication	Hardware Aspects of Neural	
		Engineering	Network and Its Applications"	

# Annual Report - 2012-13

3	Mr. Mohd.	Mechanical	"Analytical and Experimental	Prof. M. Islam,
3	Nadeem Khan	Engineering	Studies of Fluid Flow and Heat	and <b>Prof. M.M</b> .
	Nauceni Khan	Engineering	Transfer in Microchannels"	Hasan, (Co-
			Transfer in Microcharmers	Supervisor).
4	Mr. Abdul Jabbar	Mechanical	"Three Dimensional Flow of	Prof. Mukhtar
4	Muttair Ahmed		Recirculating Air Within A	Ahmad,
	Muttan Annieu	Engineering	Room with Internal	and <b>Dr. Abdur</b>
			Obstruction"	Rahim, (Co-
			Obstruction	Supervisor)
5	Mr. Ashish	Mechanical	"Experimental Studies on the	Prof. M. M. Hasan,
3	Karnwal	Engineering	Potential Utilization of Biodiesel	and <b>Prof. Naveen</b>
	Kalliwal	Engineering	in a Variable Compression Ratio	Kumar, (Co-
			Diesel Engine"	Supervisor)
6	Mr. Lakhwinder	Mechanical		Prof. R. A. Khan,
0	Singh		"Effect of Shot Peening on the Machanical Properties of	and <b>Dr. M. L</b> .
	Singn	Engineering,	Mechanical Properties of Austennitic Stainless Steel"	Aggarwal, (Co-
			Austerninitic Stanness Steel	Supervisor).
7	Mr. Ali Kamil Jebur	Mechanical	"Some Studies on the Stability	Prof. I. A. Khan,
<b>^</b>	Mit. Mit Kanni jebui	Engineering,	and Non-Linear Dynamic	and <b>Prof. Y. Nath</b> ,
		Engineering,	Contact Between Rotating Spur	(Co-Supervisor)
			Gears"	(00-541)
8	Mr. Shailendra	Mechanical	"Some Studies in Design for	Prof. I. A. Khan,
0	Kumar	Engineering	Maintainability of Mechanical	and <b>Prof. O. P.</b>
	Kullul	Engineering	Systems: Psychological Factors	Gandhi, (Co-
			Perspectives"	Supervisor).
9	Mr. Krishan Mohan	Electrical	Power Quality Converter with	Dr. H. E. Akhter,
,	Soni	Engineering	Improved Power Factor"	and <b>Dr. V. K</b> .
	John	Engineering	Improved i ower ractor	Sharma, (Co-
				Supervisor).
10	Mr. Prabhakar	Electrical	"Role of Tariff in a Sustainable	Prof. Ibrahim,
10	Tiwari	Engineering	Power System"	and <b>Prof. N. K.</b>
	1100011	Lingineering	rower system	Sharma, (Co-
				Supervisor).
11	Mr. Mohammad	Electrical	"Electricity Demand	Prof. Ibraheem,
	Muazzam	Engineering	Forecasting Techniques"	Dr. Shahida
		Lingineering	rorecusting recimiques	Khatoon, and Dr. D.
				K. Chaturvedi, 1(Co-
				Supervisors).
12	Mr. Omveer Singh	Electrical	"AGC of Multi-Area	Prof. Ibraheem,
		Engineering	Interconnected Power Systems	
		-06	with Parallel AC/DC Links"	
13	Mr. Mohammad	Electrical	"Area-efficient Routing in 3-D	Prof. A. Q. Ansari,
	Ayoub Khan	Engineering	Network-on-Chip (NOC)"	~ · · · /
	-	0 0	1 ( )	<b>D</b> 4 14 H 1
14	Mr. Farrukh Hafeez	Civil	"Prediction of Mechanical	Dr. Asif Husain,
		Engineering,	Behaviour of Metals Using	and <b>Prof. M. N.</b>
			Diminutive Specimen	Desmukh, (Co-
			Technique "	Supervisor).
15	Mr. Raju Sarkar	Civil Engineering		Dr. S. M. Abbas,
			and Utilization of Pond Ash in	and Dr. J. T. Shahu,
			NCR-Delhi"	(Co-Supervisor).

#### Annual Report – 2012-13

16	Mr. Prince Mufti	Applied Sciences	"Porous Silicon Based Sensor	Prof. S. S. Islam,
	Ziaul Hasan	& Humanities	for Sensing Chemical Vapours"	Dr. Tarikul Islam,
				and Dr. Ameer Azam,
				(Co-Supervisors)
17	Mr. B. Mohammed	Computer	"Image Retrieval Using	Prof. M. M. S. Beg,
	Imran	Engineering,.	Extended Fuzzy Logic"	-
18	Ms. Bindu Garg	Computer	"Investigation of Soft	Prof. M. M. Sufyan
		Engineering	Computing Techniques for	Beg,
		0 0	Time Series Analysis"	and Prof. A. Q.
			2	Ansari, (Co-
				Supervisor).

#### FACULTY OF ARCHITECTURE & EKISTICS

S. No.	Name of Scholar	Department	Topic	Name of Supervisor
1	Ms. Sarita Dash	Architecture &	"Appraisal of Land Use	Prof. S. M. Akhtar,
		Ekistics	Zoning and Analysis of Mixed	
			Land-Use for Effective	
			Planning in Indian Cities"	
2	Mr. Arun Kumar	Architecture &	"An Analytical Study of Socio- Prof. S. M. Akhtar	
	Rana	Ekistics	Psychological Problems of	
			historical Commercial Streets"	

# Hall of Girls Residence

The Hall of Girls' Residence has five residential hostels, four for the students of the University and one for the working women in a beautiful and secure compound. The Hall of Girls' Residence is named after Halide Edibe (1884-1964), a renowned writer, reformist and a nationalist from Turkey.

All the girls' hostels in Hall of Girls' Residence are named after eminent personalities, who were committed to promote women education and upliftment in Jamia Millia Islamia. Gerda Philipsborne, a German social worker; Aruna Asaf Ali, a freedom fighter; Begum Anis Kidwai, a social worker; and Bi Amma, the legendary mother of our founder, Mohammad Ali Jauhar. It has five hostels in it, in which about more than 900 candidates can be accommodated as per the following:-

Sr. No.	Name of hostel	Total Capacity
1.	Gerda Philipsborn Hostel(G.P)	189
2.	Aruna Asaf Ali Hostel(AAA)	66
3.	Begum Anis Kidwai Hostel (BAK)	207
4.	Bi Amma Hostel	375
5.	Mridula Sarabai Working Women Hostel	104

#### New Hostels

It has been constant Endeavour to expand the residential capacity of Hall of Girls, so that more girls can be accommodated every year.

#### Bi Amma Hostel

A new hostel has been named Bi-Amma after Abadi Bano Begum, mother of Ali brothers who was born in 1850 in Rampur, (U.P.) in 1857. It was inaugurated on 28 September 2012 by Lok Shaba Speaker Smt. Mira Kumar on 28<sup>th</sup> September 2012, a woman of great eminence and protagonist of women's education. In her inaugural address and interaction with the hostel residents she emphasized on women education.

#### **Upcoming Hostel**

The foundation stone of another new hostel was laid down Smt Sonia Gandhi on May 14, 2013. The new hostel will accommodate approximately 400 girls students. The University had recently received a grant of Rs. 26 crore under the General Development Scheme of the XIIth Plan for the purpose of building a girls' hostel on campus, which was made possible by Sonia Gandhi's active intervention. The hostel will be equipped with facilities of gymnasium, dining hall, reading area, washing area, multi-purpose function hall, recreational open spaces, lawns, etc. The UPA Chairperson expressed happiness at Jamia's role in educating women and was optimistic that the availability of the new hostel will lead to a feeling of security among girl students and, in turn, facilitate their empowerment.

Jamia hostel nurtures unity in diversity. Foreign students from different countries Iran, Afghanistan, Nepal, Yemen, Japan, Bhutan, Sri Lanka, South Africa are staying in Hall of Girls Residence. Utmost care is also taken to promote students from all over India. Hall of Girls reflects multiculturism by encouraging the students from Kashmir to Kanyakumari, from North, South, East & West. Students from all sections of society share residential facility. Residents celebrate all important festivals together. Cultural activities are organized from time to time to promote the spirit of cultural harmony.

#### Upgradation of Hostel facilities

Strengthening and streamlining hostel administration has been a team effort. The upgradation of hostel facilities has been as follows;

#### • Cyber Café:-

A well equipped Air-Conditioned computer lab along with Internet connectivity for the residents has been set up. Twenty five LCD Computers have been placed in the lab for the residents to enable the residents to use information technology for their academic excellence.

• Gymnasium:-

An Ultra Modern Gymnasium equipped with a variety of hi-tech machines like Treadmill, Bicycles and Multi exercisers are available in the Gymnasium.

Cultural Activities:-

A wide variety of cultural activities are organized from time to time in Hall of Girls' Residence to encourage a sense of participation and to explore the talent of the residents, coming from diverse cultural background. Such activities certainly play a key role in promoting cultural harmony. Following events organized this year received enthusiastic response from the residents.

#### • Iftar Party:-

Iftar cum dinner was organized in the month of August. It is an occasion when large number of University officials, faculty members and administrative staff celebrate Ramadan together.

#### • Fresher's party:-

To welcome the new residents of the hostel, fresher's party was organized in the month of October.

• Sports day:-

Sports day was organized to promote the spirit of sportsmanship in our residents. Two day sports meet is annual event in the calendar of Hall of Girls Residence.

#### • Annual dinner cum Farewell party:-

We also organized annual dinner to bid farewell to outgoing residents. Our residents enthusiastically participated in various co-circular activities organized throughout the year and were awarded with trophies and certificates.

#### • Talent Hunt:-

A programme talent hunt was organized to motivate and encourage residents, it was on the spot cultural event. Students were very happy and participated with full enthusiasm.

• Lecture:-

A special lecture on feminist reading of Quran was delivered by Ms. Amina Wadud, renowned feminist scholar. Residents' interaction with the scholar was satisfactory.

- A Street play "Awaaz Utho" on the theme of violence against women was held in the Hall of Girls on occasion of women's day.
- Residents are motivated and encouraged to participate in extracurricular activities organized in the University. Two of our residents participated in Cycle rally. All Residents who participate in these programmes are rewarded with participation certificates.

Jamia's hostels works to incubate confident young women, leaders in every walk of Indian life. Our students acquire the ability to rise above religious, caste and regional considerations and step forth as mature adults joining the effort for national growth and development. It is noteworthy that the range of initiatives taken throughout the year in the hall of girls' residences has been made possible because of collective team effort. There is a constant process of reflection regarding the future strategies that need to be adopted to make the hostel in a true sense a 'home away from home.

Hall	of	Boys'	Residence
------	----	-------	-----------

Name of the Hostels	Total No. of	Intake Capacity	No. of Students
	Rooms		
SRK Hostel	60	120	120
Obaidullah Sindhi Hostel	11	35	35
Kellat Hostel	56	168	168
Dr. B.R. Ambedkar Hostel	50	150	150
Sir A.M. Khwaja Hostel	36	108	108
Allama Iqbal Hostel	125	250	250
Fazalur Rehman Khan Hostel	122	366	366
Total	460	1197	1197

#### Facilities:

- 1. Gymnasium
- 2. R.O. System
- 3. Solar System
- 4. Dinning Hall
- 5. Outdoor Sports facility Cricket, Volleyball, Badminton
- 6. Indoor games facility Table Tennis, Carrom, Chess
- 7. Reading Room
- 8. Common Room/T.V. Room
- 9. Physically disabled friendly room/toilets/Ramps
- 10. Internet facility

# DR. M.A. Ansari Health Centre

Number of Full Time (Regular)	Dr.M.Y. Shareef		
Doctors	Dr. Irshad H. Naqvi		
	Dr. Shaista Farheen		
Number of Consultants	Medical Specialist- Two		
(Visiting)	ENT Specialist- One		
	Dermatologist- One		
	Gynecologists- Two		
	Pathologist- One		
	Cardiologist - One from Escorts Heart		
	Institute.		
	Eye Specialist- One from Centre for Sight		
	Escorts Heart Institute		
Number of Technical Staff	Pharmacist- Four		
	Lab. Technician- Two ( from AHC)		
	(from faculty of dentistry.		
	One on contractual basis		
	One from ICTC.		
	Medical Store Keeper- One		
	Staff Nurses- Four		
	Dressers – Three		
Number of Other Staff	Clerical Staff- Four (from Registrar Office)		
	Male Attendant- One		
	Farash- One		
	Peon- One		
	Chowkidar- One		
	Female Medical Attendent / Chowkidar- One (From Registrar		
	Office)		
	Ambulance Driver- One (from Registrar Office)		
	Attendant- One ( contractual, from		
	outsourcing agency )		
	Safaikaramchari – One (contractual, from outsourcing)		

# Number of Staff :

# Name of Facilities

1	Dispensary opens continuously during the working days offering OPD Services to the staff and							
	students without any break. OPD services available are :							
	Three general OPD : Daily							
	Medical OPD : Four times a week							
	Cardiology OPD : Once a week							
	ENT OPD : Twice a week							
	Dermatology OPD : Twice a week							
	Gynecology OPD : Four times a week							
	Pathology : Daily							
	Eye OPD : Once a week							
2	Most of the laboratory investigations are done in the medical laboratory with computerized							
	automated analyzer, coulter machines procured from X & XI Plan Budget. The laboratory starts							
	from 8.00 a.m. daily.							
	The results are monitored by external quality control from AIIMS (hematology) & EQUAS from							
	CMC Vellore (Bio chemistry and hormones)							

3	<b>Emergency minor OPD surgical procedures</b> and dressings are done during dispensary hours.					
4	Regular BP checks, injections and Nebulization given to patients.					
5	<b>Family planning</b> procedures like Copper T insertions are done by the gynecologist during their respective OPD hours.					
6	HIV testing and counseling for AIDS has been started in collaboration with NACO and NSS,					
	Jamia Millia Islamia.					

#### Other statistical datas of health centre:

Total number of Registered Patients	1, 05,000
Average number of patients attended daily	350
Cost of medicines etc incurred during the year	Rs. 78,66,929.00
2010-2011	

#### **Other Information**

- The increase in the medicine budget is due to the increase in the number of beneficiaries, apart from self financing schools & patients from centre of dentistry, who are provided with most of the medicines from the health centre.
- **Cardiology OPD Services** are provided in the dispensary in association with the Escorts Heart Institute.
- We have requested the authority to provide us with adequate number of manpower so that further services can be comfortably rendered to the beneficiaries.
- An Eye O.P.D is provided in association with Centre for Sight from Escorts Heart Institution every Wednesday from 2.00 to 4.00 p.m.

# Office of the Foreign Students Advisor

The office of Foreign Students Advisor take care of foreign students affairs right from the stage of applications for admission to various courses of the Jamia to the dispatch of foreign students degrees after the completion of their courses. Its function include:

#### Administrative facilitation:

- Attending to all paper work concerning foreign students. It includes receiving of application form processing them, establishing the academic equivalence of degrees/certificates of applicants as per AIU norms.
- Maintaining academic and personal records of all foreign students enrolled,.
- Administering the International Boys Hostel on the campus
- Liasoning with ICCR, UGC, AIU, FRRO etc. for security requirements, visas, scholarships, and bonafide certifications.
- Assisting foreign students to acclimatize to their new environment by organizing interactions between those freshly admitted and their seniors.

#### Facilitation in admission and certification (which involves):

- Publicity to admission procedures in the Jamia by placing, on the university's website, relevant information pertaining to eligibility, admission procedure, categories, fees, along with application form that can be downloaded.
- Expeditious processing of results for onward transmission to foreign students who receive their mark sheets within a month of declaration of results and their degrees within 40 days of the declaration of results

## Infrastructural facilities

#### Hostel accommodation

- International boys hostel provides limited accommodation to research scholars and post graduate students
- Well-furnished 40 seater hostel on a twin sharing basis
- Option between air-conditioned/non-air-conditioned rooms
- Internet and washroom facility in each room
- All female students sponsored by ICCR have option of becoming residents of Jamia's Girls Hostel

#### On campus banking

• To assist students in opening bank account in two banks situated on the campus

#### On campus medical facility

• To assist with their registration, consultation, medical testing, and referral at Jamia's Ansari Health Centre provides basic consultation.

#### Academic assistance

- A short-term English course {English for Academic Purposes (EPA)} desoigned to brush up English language skills is offered
- Familiarize foreign students with the proficiency required for study/research at university level.

#### Other information

#### Office staff at Office of the Foreign Students Advisor

Positions	Number of Staff
Clerk	01 (Daily wager)
Chowkidar/Peon	01

#### Office staff at International Boys Hostel

Positions	Number of Staff
Part-time Clerk	01 (Daily wager)
Part-time Chowkidar/Peon	01
Attendant	02 (through outsourcing agency)
Safai karamchari	01 (through outsourcing agency)

#### TOTAL NUMBER OF FOREIGN STUDENTS DURING THE SESSION 2012-13

S.No	Country	ICCR*	S.F.**	S.N.#	Total	MALE	FEMALE	Total no.
								of
								students
1.	Afghanistan	23	04	35	62	51	11	62
2.	Bangladesh	-	-	01	01	-	01	01
3.	Bhutan	01	01	-	02	-	02	02
4.	Cambodia	03	-	-	03	03	-	03
5.	Congo	-	01	02	03	03	-	03
6.	Fiji	05	-	-	05	03	02	05
7.	Holland	-	-	01	01	-	01	01
8.	Indonesia	02	-	01	03	-	03	03
9.	Iran	04	16	22	42	19	23	42
10.	Iraq	13	05	06	24	17	07	24
11.	Italy	01	-	-	01	-	01	01

12.	Japan	01	-	01	02	01	01	02
13.	Kazakhstan	02	-	-	02	-	02	02
14.	Kyrgyzstan	01	-	-	01	-	01	01
15.	Laos PDR	04	-	-	04	02	02	04
16.	Libya	-	01	-	01	01	-	01
17.	Mauritius	06	-	01	07	01	06	07
18.	Nepal	-	03	10	13	11	02	13
19.	Nigeria	-	01	02	03	02	01	03
20.	Palestine	04	-	-	04	04	-	04
21.	Romania	-	-	01	01	-	01	01
22.	Russia	02	-	-	02	-	02	02
23.	Saudi Arabia	02	-	-	02	-	02	02
24.	South Korea	-	-	01	01	-	01	01
25.	Syria	01	-	-	01	01	-	01
26.	Tajikistan	02	-	-	02	-	02	02
27.	Tanzania	01	-	-	01	01	-	01
28.	Thailand	01	01	-	02	01	01	02
29.	Turkey	-	-	06	06	02	04	06
30.	Turkmenistan	01	-	01	02	01	01	02
31.	USA	-	-	01	01	01	-	01
32.	Uzbekistan	02	-	-	02	01	01	02
33.	Yemen	04	02	-	06	03	03	06
	Total	86	35	92	213	129	84	213

	Male	Female	Total	
Under graduate courses	60	47	107	213
Post-graduate courses	37	30	67	
Ph.D. programme	25	14	39	

\*Under various scholarship schemes of Government of India.

\*\*Students admitted after passing the entrance test organizes by the university.

#Students under supernumerary seats for foreign nationals.

@Students under memorandum of understanding between 2 universities.

# Office of the Media Coordinator

Name of the Media Coordinator Number of staff by designation Personal Assistant Data Entry Operator Professor Simi Malhotra (Officiating) Number One One

	(1 <sup>st</sup> April 2012 to 31 <sup>st</sup> March 2013)						
S.No Name of the Programme		Date	Organized By				
1	Seeking Palestine	13 Apr 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia				
		_	Islamia				
2	The Cyber-ian Turn in Culture	16 Apr 2012	Outreach Programme,				
		_	Jamia Millia Islamia				
3	Edward Said, Dissent and Post	6 Aug 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia				
	colonialism	Ū	Islamia				

#### Details of Outreach Programme Conducted (1<sup>st</sup> April 2012 to 31<sup>st</sup> March 2013)

# Annual Report - 2012-13

4	Interactive Session on New Pakistani Cinema	7 Aug 2012	Outreach Programme with Pakistan Studies Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
5	http://www.jmi.ac.in/bulletinboard /outreach/latest/24 Outreach Programme on Distribution of Artisan Identity Cards	26 Sept 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
6	Talk by Ms. Subhashini Ali on Communal Riots & Women: A perspective from the Democratic Movement	8 Oct. 2012	The Outreach Programme and Jamia Discussion Forum, Jamia Millia Islamia
7	Donated Books: Feel Free to Pick One	11 Oct. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia and Youth Empowerment Service
8	Health Insurance and Check-up Camp	1 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia and Rajiv Gandhi Shilpa Swasthya Yojana
9	Shilpkala Utsav - 2012 - A Women Artisan's Craft Bazar	5 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
10	Dastangoi on Dastan Amaar Ayyair Aur Azar Jadu ki	10 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia with the Bookaroo Trust
11	Protest March in solidarity with The People of Palestine against Israel's War on Gaza	23 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia with India Arab Culture Centre
12	One Billion Rising	24 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
13	International Seminar on Premchand in Translation	28 Nov. 2012	Outreach Programme and Department of English, Jamia Millia Islamia
14	Peace Walk pledging zero tolerance of sexual violence	21 Dec 2012	Outreach programme Jamia Millia Islamia in collaboration with S N Centre for Women studies
15	Talk on Hindi-Urdu Poetry and National Integration by Padma Shree Bekal Utsahi	8 Feb 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
16	Malayalam Film Festival	21 Feb 2013	Outreach Programme Jamia Millia Islamia
17	Old and Unused Books, Feel Free to pick one	21 Feb 2013	Outreach Programme in collaboration with Dr. Zakir Husain Library
18	Chittagong	25 Feb 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
19	Women's Human Rights	6 Mar 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
20	Photo Exhibition on Afghan Women by Lana Slezic and Panel Discussion on women and Development: Chall	8 Mar 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
21	Screening of an Iranian Film Two Women (Du Zan)	11 Mar 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia

22	Lecture on Cinema & Literature	12 Mar 2013	Outreach Programme, Jamia Millia Islamia
23	Open Forum	19 Mar 2013	Outreach Programme and Sarojini Naidu Centre for Women's Studies

#### **Details of Press Release Sent**

#### (1st April 2012 to 31st March 2013)

S. No.	Months & Year	No. of Press Release Sent
1	April 2012	23
2	May 2012	23
3	June 2012	16
4	July 2012	12
5	August 2012	24
6	September 2012	33
7	October 2012	43
8	November 2012	48
9	December 2012	25
10	January 2013	28
11	February 2013	52
12	March 2013	53
	Total	380

# Jamia Millia Islamia's Quarterly Newsletter 'JAUHAR'

Jamia Millia Islamia launched the commemorative issue of *Jauhar*, which is a quarterly newsletter. During the year 2012-13, following issues of *'Jauhar'* have been published from the Office of the Media Coordinator, Jamia Millia Islamia:

Volume 02 Issue 03 March-May 2012 Volume 02 Issue 04 June-August 2012 Volume 03 Issue 01 September-November 2012 Volume 03 Issue 02 December-February 2013

The Newsletter is dedicated to the founders of Jamia, to such great men like Shaihul Hind Maulana Mahmud Hassan, Maulana Mohamed Ali Jauhar (after whom the Newsletter is named), Dr. M.A. Ansari, Hakim Ajmal Khan, Abdul Majid Khwaja, Dr. Zakir Husain, Professor Mujeeb Ashraf, Professor Abid Hussain and scores of other stalwarts who gave up flourishing careers and dedicated their lives to the movements we now know as Jamia Millia Islamia. This Newsletter is a humble tribute to them.

Office of the Media Coordinator is the nodal office of this Newsletter.

# Office of the Co-ordinator, International Relations

# Following is an account of exchanges and collaborations, visiting delegations and other communications handled by the Office of International Relations.

- Meeting with Delegation from Yalova University, Turkey, on 04 April, 2012.
- Meeting with Delegation from National Tsing Hua University, Taiwan, on 08 August, 2012.
- Meeting with Delegation from La Trobe University, Australia, 2013 on 29 January, 2013.
- Meeting with Delegation from different Universities from USA on 06 February, 2013
- Meeting with Delegation from University of Balearic Islands, Spain, on 26 February, 2013.
- Information sent all Deans/Directors in May 2012 regarding various academic programs including grant and scholarship opportunities available to Indian Students by High Commission of Canada.
- Information sent to all Deans/ Directors in August 2012 about 7<sup>th</sup> International Biometrics Conference of the Argentine Republic 2012 in Argentina, call issued by the Embassy of the Argentine Republic.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in August 2012 about 'Lester Pearson Best paper Award' for Master Students and 'Best Doctoral Dissertation of the year by the Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in October 2012 regarding different grants and awards announced by Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in November 2012 a call for applications for Institutional Research Collaboration Development, Lal Bahadur Shastri Student Prize etc announced by the Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors regarding pursue their Master's or Doctoral degree from Universities in Quebec announced by the Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute in November 2012.
- Information sent to Selected Directors and Heads of Departments in December 2012 regarding a call for applications by the VU University ENT Amsterdam for students to pursue their Master's or Doctoral degree.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in January 2013 regarding a call for applications for the International Summer School for Graduate Students on 'Muslims in the West' to be held at the University of Erfurt, Germany.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in January 2013 regarding a call for applications by the Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute for Lal Bhadur Shastri Student Prize for the Best Undergraduate Paper, Best Graduate Paper and Best French Paper of the Value of \$500.00 each.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in February 2013 a call for applications for a short term Visiting Fellowship at the York Centre for Asian Research, York University, Toronto, which has been announced by the Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in March 2013 regarding United States-India Educational Foundation (USIEF) about its Fulbright-Nehru and other Fulbright Fellowships for Indian citizens for the academic year 2014-2015.
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in March 2013 regarding a call for proposals Canada Conference Grant value up to CAD\$20,000
- Information sent to all Deans/Directors in March 2013 regarding Faculty and Student Mobility Programme 2013-2014 announced by Shastri Indo-Canadian Institute..

## MOU'S SIGNED BETWEEN

- MoU signed on April 02, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and University of Westminster, London, United Kingdom.
- MoU signed between Jamia Millia Islamia and ICICI Bank, Limited, India.
- MoU signed on May 05, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and King Abdulaziz Foundation, The Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.
- Agreement signed in May 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Centria Consulting for Educational Consulting, Riyadh, The Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.
- MoU signed on May 03, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Institut National de Langues et Civilisations Orientales (INALCO), Paris.
- MoU signed in May 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Yunus Emre Institute, Ankara, Turkey.
- MoU signed on August 08, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and National Tsing Hua University, Taiwan.
- MoU signed on September 21, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and University of Delhi.
- MoU signed on September 25, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and York University, Toronto.
- MoU signed on September 27, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Ryerson University Toronto, Ontario, Canada.
- MoU signed on October, 01, 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Universite Libre de Bruxelles (ULB), Belgium
- MoU signed in October 2012 between Jamia Millia Islamia and The Politecnico di Bari, Italy.
- MoU signed on February 18, 2013 between Jamia Millia Islamia and Maulana Azad National Urdu University, Hyderabad, Andhra Pradesh, India.
- MoU signed on February 22, 2013 between Jamia Millia Islamia and University of the Balearic Islands, Spain.

# VISITS OF FOREIGN DELEGATIONS TO OTHER DEPARTMENTS OF JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA

S.NO. DEPARTMENT/CENTRE		DETAILS OF THE DELEGATION
1	Jamia Millia Islamia(JMI)	Delegation to students from University of Malaya, Malaysia in December, 2012

# **Building & Construction Department**

# FOLLOWING PROJECTS COMPLETED DURING THE YEAR 2012-2013

S.No.	Name of the Projects	Expected Cost/
		Completion
		Cost (approx.)
		(in Lakhs)
1.	Centre for Interdisciplinary Research in Basic Sciences	3000
2.	Workshop & Academic Building at Polytechnic Workshop	1520
3.	Academy for Professional Development of Urdu Teachers & ASC	568
	(Academic) Building	
4.	Boys & Girls Hostel (RITES)	2400
5.	Completion of Faculty of Engineering & Technology (Main Building)	110
6.	Completion of F/o Engg. (Workshop Bldg.)	595
7.	Vertical extension to Admn. Building	202
8.	Spl. Repair to Balak Mata Centre, Matia Mahal, Jama Masjid	23
9.	Revamping of ESS & Electrical Distribution System of Engineer College	124
	Campus and adjoining area (Supporting services to feed existing	
	infrastructure	

Annual Report – 2012-13

Jamia Millia Islamia

10.	Electrical system improvement of Management Building Campus New Sub	147
	Station and improvement of old Sub Station of Jamia College Campus	
	(Supporting services to feed existing infrastructure	
11.	Revamping/Special Repair of old SRK Hostel	194
12.	Construction of First Floor of Security Guard Hut of Ex-Army Men Barrack at Faculty of Dentistry	33
13.	Premix carpeting of Road and provision of drainage system at TTI Campus	34
14.	Renovation of Jamia Community Centre	61
15.	Provision of Cement Concrete/C.C. Paver Block Flooring at Parking area	32
	of Jamia Community Centre	
16.	C/o Special Toilet/Ramps in the University	29
17.	C/o vertical extension of Academic Third World Studies (2nd & 3rd floor	328
	except Library building)	
18.	C/o building for F/o Fine Arts	220
19.	C/o classroom for F/o Education	54
20.	C/o Teachers Hostel	42
21.	C/o Nano Tech Lab.	32

# FOLLOWING PROJECTS UNDER CONSTRUCTION

S.No.	Name of the Projects	Expected Cost
		(approx.)
		(in Lakhs)
1.	Retrofitting of Middle School Building	200
2.	Vertical extension of India Arab Culture Centre for North East Studies &	400
	Policy Research (Construction of 2 <sup>nd</sup> and 3 <sup>rd</sup> Floor)	
3.	Construction of Academic and Laboratory Blocks for the Faculty of	201
	Architecture & Ekistics	
4.	Renovation and Addition of First and Second Floor at Centre for	600
	Physiotherapy and Rehabilitation Science	
5.	Construction of 3rd Floor over Auditorium of Faculty of Engineering &	200
	Technology	
6.	Construction of Library Hall at Academy of International Studies	40
7.	Construction of Café at Faculty of Engineering & Technology	240
8.	C/o New Road for Mujeeb Bagh	95
9.	Renovation of Faculty of Engineering Auditorium	37
10.	Provision of One No. Passenger Lift (13 Passenger) including associated	43
	civil & electrical work at Old SRK Building	
11.	Provision of One No. Passenger Lift (13 Passenger) including associated	43
	civil & electrical work at Registrar Office (Administrative Block)	
12.	Construction of Academic Staff College Guest House over existing	75
	Maulana Azad Guest House	
13.	Improvement/Upgradation of Library, Classroom and Creation of Space	36
	for Staff and Students Lounge at Centre for Management Studies	
14.	Construction of 32 Nos. (B-Type) Staff Quarters at Mujeeb Bagh	615
15.	Construction of 48 Nos. (C, D, E Type) Staff Quarters at Ajmal Bagh	775
16.	Residential Coaching Academy for the Minorities, SC, ST and Women	1626
17.	Addition to Spanish Studies and Media Governance	100
18.	Vertical extension of Bank Building	60
19.	Construction of 16 Nos. E-Type Quarters at Okhla Village	191
20.	Construction of 24 Nos. C-Type Quarters at Ajmal Bagh	453

# Annual Report – 2012-13

21.	Creation of Clinics, laboratories and doctors rooms by aluminum partition	58
	in F/o Dentistry	
22.	Construction of Gymnasium Hall for Jamia Staff at TTI Campus	43
23.	Construction of two dry canteen, store and providing and fixing grass	37
	paver and interlocking tiles near Central Canteen	
24.	Extension of Nehru Guest House	343
25.	C/o New Girls Hostel (RITES)	2600
26.	Hostel for Academy of Professional Development of Urdu Teachers and	366
	Academic Staff College	

# PROJECTS IN STAGE OF PLANNING

S.No.	Name of the Projects	Expected Cost
		(approx.)
		(in Lakhs)
1.	C/o of Hostels for Kashmir students (RITES)	2400
2.	Provision and Installation of Sub Station for the Residential Coaching	112
	Academy of Centre for Coaching and Career Planning Building	
3.	Provision and Installation of Sub Station for Boys Hostel	51
4.	C/o English Department	262
5.	C/o building for Political/Social/Sociology Department	Building plan
		under
		preparation

# 2012 -2013

S.No.	Head of Accounts	Regular	3.00 Cr Plan	Expenditure
		Allocation	Allocation	
		Amount	Amount	
01	Maintenance of Building	2,00,00,000.00	75,00,00.00	3,36,68,075.00
02	Maintenance of Electrical Installation	1,00,00,000.00	75,00,000.00	2,75,66,356.00
03-	Maintenance of Water Supply	90,00,000.00	25,00,000.00	1,65,36,764.00
04	Maintenance of Internal Roads	22,17,000.00	Nil	21,10,843.00
05	Maintenance of EPBAX	8,50,000.00	Nil	6,73,570.00
06	Maintenance of Fire Alarm System	1,00,000.00	Nil	1,07,199.00
07	Maintenance of Solar Water Heating	1,00,000.00	Nil	3,34,694.00
08	Maintenance of A.C. Plants	15,00,000.00	Nil	4,17,134.00
09	Tool & Plants	60,000.00	Nil	54,933.00
10	Water Charges	50,00,000.00	Nil	52,69,863.00
11	Contingencies	1,90,000.00	1,00,000.00	2,15,720.00
12	Electricity Charges	6,50,00,000.00	Nil	9,25,11,499.00

	Total= (A)	11,40,17,000.00	1,76,00,000.00	17,94,66,650.00
13	N.R	1,00,00,000.00	1,24,00,000.00	3,93,25,423.00
	Total= (B)	1,00,00,000.00	1,24,00,000.00	3,93,25,423.00
	Grand Total =	12,40,17,000.00	3,00,00,000.00	21,87,92,073.00

Regular Allocation Amount Total	(A)	=	12,40,17,000.00
3.00 Cr Plan Allocation amount Total	(B)	=	3,00,00,000.00
Total = Allocation Amount		=	15,40,17,000.00
Total = Expenditure		=	21,87,92,073.00

# UNIVERSITY FINANCES

#### 1. PROFILE OF THE DEPARTMENT:-

As per Statute 6 of the Jamia Millia Islamia Act of 1988 the Finance & Accounts Office is headed by a Finance Officer who is the Chief Accounting Officer of the University.

The Finance Officer, inter-alia is responsible for:

- (i) Arranging all receipts and payments through the Accounts Office.
- (ii) Compiling and consolidating the annual accounts of the University and getting it audited by the office of Comptroller and Auditor General of India.
- (iii) Arranging internal inspection of all payments and accounts records maintained by various budget operating authorities of the University. Holding and managing the Property and Investment of the University.
- (iv) Preparation of the budget of the University and its presentation to the Finance Committee and the Executive Council.

# 2. STATUS OF VARIOUS ITEMS IN THE FINANCE & ACCOUNTS OFFICE DURING THE YEAR 2012-13:

### (i) Budget for the Financial year 2012-13

The Revised Budget Estimates of the financial year 2012-13 and Budget Estimates for 2013-14 were approved by the Finance Committee in its meeting held on 23.11.2012.

Head of Account	Actual 2011-2012	Budget Estimates 2012-2013	Revised Estimates 2012-2013	(` in Lakhs) Budget Estimates 2013-2014
Part I - Maintenance (Non- Plan) Budget	16854.21	21789.56	21517.86	23919.91
Part II – Plan Budget (Progressive Expenditure Upto 31.03.2010)	19436.38	-	2478.69	2002.43

#### **BUDGET EXPENDITURE AT A GLANCE**

Non-Plan

Part III – Earmarked Budget	2522.89	1546.77	2102.42	2061.23
Part IV – Provident Fund Budget	4239.40	3685.26	3730.28	3688.25
Part V – Deposit Budget	2362.79	2508.08	2646.28	2646.28
Total	45415.67	29529.67	32475.53	34318.10

#### RECEIPTS

Head of Account	Budget Estimates 2012-2013	Revised Estimates 2012-2013	Actual 2012-2013
Fees & Other Income	1713.48	1689.83	1958.37
Maintenance Grant from UGC	20076.08	19828.03	17834.49
Total	21789.56	21517.86	19792.86

## EXPENDITURE

Non-Plan							
Head of Account	Budget Estimates 2012-2013	Revised Estimates 2012-2013	Actual 2012-2013				
Salary & Allowance T/NT	13937.51	13475.43	14520.31				
Other than Salary	4561.50	4835.13	4062.52				
Retirement Benefit	3290.55	3155.71	1022.41				
Total	21789.56	21466.27	19605.24				

#### (ii) <u>Finalization of Annual Accounts:-</u>

Compilation of the Annual Accounts for the financial year 2012-2013 is under progress. The Audited Annual Accounts for the year 2011-12 along with the Audit Report were laid on the tables of the Lok Sabha and the Rajya Sabha on 19.12.12 & 20.12.12 respectively.

As per the Receipts and Payment Account and the income and Expenditure for the financial year 2012-2013 the following expenditure were incurred under Non-Plan & Plan Accounts.

#### I. Summary of Maintenance (Non-Plan) Expenditure 2012-2013

		(Rs in Lakhs
S.No.	Head of Account	Amount
1.	Common Services	2986.34
2.	Administration	2279.68
3.	Academics	8342.60
4.	Examinations	906.12
5.	Library	340.33
6.	Buildings	1868.78
7.	Hospitals	200.30
8.	Student Facilities	94.58
9.	Publication	36.20
10.	Auxiliary Services	1527.90
11.	Retirement Benefits	1022.41
	Total	19605.24

А	Recurring Expenditure		3375.33
В	Construction of University Campus		
	<ul><li>i. University &amp; School Sector</li><li>ii. Engineering Sector</li></ul>		4271.36
С	Other Capital Expenditure		
	i. Equipments		
	(a) Furniture	793.60	
	(b) Vehicle		
	ii. Books & Journals	199.88	993.48
	Grand Total		8640.17

# II. Summary of Plan (XI<sup>th</sup> & XII<sup>th</sup>) Expenditure 2012-2013

XIIth Plan Period: (01.04.2012 - 31.03.2016)

Annual Report – 2012-13

# NATIONAL SERVICE SCHEME, YOUTH FRIENDLY HEALTH CENTER & ICTC, JAMIA MILLIA ISLAMIA ANNUAL REPORT 2012-13

S.N.	NAME OF ACTIVITIES	NO. OF STUDENTS/ Beneficiaries	PROG.COORDINATOR PROGRAM OFFICER& GUEST	PLACE	DURING THE PERIOD	ORGANIZED BY
1	Stake Holder Meeting	38	25	Nehru Guest House	17 April	NSS,YFHC,ICTC in collaboration with Parwah
2	Special Convocation	12	Dr. Abid Husain	Ansari Auditorium	27 April	Jamia Universitity
3	Admission Information & Counselling Guidance Centre	10	Dr. K.K. Kaushik & Dr.Abid HusainMd.Rahmatullah	Faculty of Engg.Campus	30 April to 11 May	NSS,YFHC& ICTC
4	Five Days HIV/AIDS Awareness for fresher students in the Admission Information Camp	10/15000	Dr.Abid Husain Mr,Abhishake Kumar	Faculty of Engg.Campus	7 <sup>th</sup> May to 11 <sup>th</sup> May 2012	NSS,YFHC& ICTC & DSACS
5	Summer Mega Camp	6		Visakhapatnam Andhra Pradesh	6-17 June	Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports
6	3 Days Orientation Camp	67	Prof. N.U.Khan, Dr. K.K. Kaushik, Dr. V.H. Siddiqui & Dr.Abid Husain	Nehru Guest House	9-11 August	NSS,ICTC & YFHC, JMI
7	Earthquake Disaster Management	8		Geography Dept.	22-24 August	Dept. of Geography, JMI
8	INTERNATIONAL LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE on "Innovative Approaches to Peace, Sustainable Development and Poverty Alleviation"	2	Prof. N.U.KHAN, Dr.Abid Husain	Kathmandu Nepal.	September 1- 2, 2012	organize by Ministry of Co- operatives and Poverty Alleviation, Govt. of Nepal &

						Universal Peace Federation <i>Nepal,</i>
9	RECIVED INTERNATIONAL LEADERSHIP PEACE AMBESDEER AWARD	1	Prof. N.U.KHAN	Kathmandu Nepal.	September 1- 2, 2012	organize by Ministry of Co- operatives and Poverty Alleviation, Govt. of Nepal & Universal Peace Federation Nepal,
10	Conference		Dr. Abid Husain	Nehru Guest House	5 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	NSS, YFHC & ICTC
11	Inter SchoolPoster Making Competition	78	Mr. V.H. Siddiqui & Dr. Abid Husain	Jamia Senior Secondary School (Ist Shift)	8 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	NSS, YFHC & ICTC
12	Debate Competition	96	Dr. Abid Husain	NOIDA Film City	15-17 Sept.	Sahar Urdu TV & NSS
13	Inward Bound Activities on Communication Skills	123	Dr. Abid Husain	Jamia Main Campus	20 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	NSS in collaboration with PRAVAH NGO
14	NSS Day Function	57	Prof. N.U. Khan & Dr. Abid Husain	Neh ru Guest House	24 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	NSS
15	Jamia Foundation Day	10	Dr. Abid Husain	Ansari Aud itorium	29 <sup>th</sup> Oct,	Jamia
16	Leadership Seminar on Peace Principles	12	Dr. Abid Husain	Rajdhani College,Univ. of Delhi,Raja Garden,N.D.	8 & 9 Nov.	Universal Peace Federation of India
17	Pre-Republic Day Parade Camp	04	Program Coordinator, NSS	Sonepat, Haryana	10-19 Nov.	Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports
18	Youth Exchange Program (A delegation of China Students)	152	Prof. N.U.Khan, Dr. K.K. Kaushik, Dr. V.H.	Auditorium at Faculty of Engg. &	19 Nov.	NSS

			Siddiqui & Dr. Abid Husain	Tech.		
19	Annual Convocation	52	Dr. Abid Husain	M.A.Ansari Auditorium	22 Nov.	Jamia University
20	World AIDS Day	150	Prof. Ragini, Dean, Dr. Tanveer Dr. Abid Husain, Dr. Sanjay Miglani, Dr. Saranjeet & Mr. Md Rahmatullah	Auditorium F/o Engg. & Technology	1st Dec.	NSS,YFHC/ICTC & F/o Dentistry
21	Special Camp (Edu)	418	Dr. Ansar, Dr. Roohi & Dr. Abid Husain	Faculty of Education	12-19 Dec.	Program Coordinator,NSS
22	Special Camp (Social Work Rural)	55	Ms. Intezar,Camp Director, Social Work	Panipat, Haryana	15-24 Dec.	Program Coordinator,NSS
23	National Integration Youth Camp	10	Mr. Mohd. Waseem	Jodhpur, Rajasthan	23-27 Dec.	Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports
24	R.D. Camp	1		Delhi	1-31 January	Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports
25	Cancer Awareness Program	10	Dr. Abid Husain	Central Canteen, Jamia	29 <sup>th</sup> & 30 <sup>th</sup> January	NSS & Can Support, NGO
26	Refresher Training	1	Mr. Md. Rahmatullah	Safdarjang Hospital	11-15 February	DSACS
27	Cycle Rally	20+6-26 13 Staff	Prof. N.U. Khan, Mr. V.H. Siddiqui & Dr. Abid Husain	Narkanda (H.P.) to Delhi	16-27 Feb.	NSS,NCC & Jamia Millia Islamia
28	Inter Agency Sports & Cultural Meet 2013	500	Dept. of Social Work	Bhopal Ground,Ansari Auditorium,Jamia	17 <sup>th</sup> Feb.	NSS
29	NSS Mega Camp 2013	06	Mr. Mohd. Waseem, Teacher	Ranchi, Jharkhand	4-15 March	Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports

# Annual Report – 2012-13

30	Community Skill & Beautification of students Program(Two days Camp)	280	Prof. N.U. Khan, Dr. K.K. Kaushik, Dr. V.H. Siddiqui & Dr. Abid Husain	F/o Fine Arts	16-17 March	NSS & F/o Fine Arts
31	Workshop on HIV EQAS	1	Mr. Md. Rahmatullah	Safdarjang Hospital	21 March	DSACS

## STUDENTS AFFAIRS SECTION (PROCTORIAL DEPARTMENT)

The University has constituted **Anti-Ragging Committee** since 2009. As notified by Registrar vide letter dated 13.07.2012, the following are the members of **Anti-Ragging Committee** for the session 2013-14.

Prof. Masood Alam
 Chief Proctor/Advisor Security

Registrar

- Prof. Shahid Ashraf
- Prof. Tasneem Meenai Dean, Students Welfare
- Prof. Tabrez Alam Provost Hall of Residence (Boys')
- Dr. Arvinder Ansari
   Provost Hall of Residence (Girls')
- Dr. Abdul Malik Dy. Registrar (H.R.D.)

In addition the university has also notified the constitution of **Anti-Ragging Squad** vide letter dated 13.7.2012 with the following members for the session 2013-14.

#### Anti Ragging Squad (University Sector)

**Dy. Proctors** Dr. Arshad Noor Siddiqui Dr. Mukesh Ranjan

#### • Asstt. Proctors

Dr. (Ms) Kahkashan Y Danyal Dr. (Ms) Azra Abidi Dr. (Ms) Seemi Murtaza Mr. Syed Mushtaq Ali Alvi Dr. Ather Adil Hashmi Dr. Waseem A Khan Dr. Waseem A Khan Dr. Arshad Amin Dr. Nafis Ahmad Dr. (Ms) Pooja Paswan Mr. Shakeel Ahmad Dr. (Ms) Nikhat Manzoor Dr. A. Rehman Musawwir Dr. Atiqur Rahman, Deptt. of Geography (Warden, Fazlur Rehman Khan Hostel, JMI

#### Anti-Ragging Squad (School Sector)

• Dy. Proctor

Mr. Javed Iqbal

#### Asstt. Proctors

Mr. Shujaul Hasan Khan Ms. Farha Hiba Parvez Mr. Adeel Ahmad Ms. Romana Suhaib Dr. Ikramul Haque Mr. Mansoor Hasan Khan Mr. Anjum Reyaz Ms. Reshman Esmat Mr. Amanulla Fahad Dr. Khursheed Akram (Warden, Aslam Manzil)

#### Number of cases of ragging in the last five years -

There has been no cases of ragging on the university campus during the last five years. The students maintain discipline on the campus. Male students generally show respect to the female student and show respect to teachers and other staff. There has been no major law & order problem on the campus during the last four years and in the ongoing session.

#### Students' Mentoring and support.

#### • Issue of Identity Cards

The Chief Proctor office deals with the discipline of the students on the university campus. A student is issued Identity Card from the Proctor office each year. As per Ordinance the admission of a student is not complete in the university until he/she is issued an Identity Card. As per Ordinance the admission is liable to be cancelled if a student does not have an identity Card issued and entered in the Chief Proctor office, register within a month of admission.

For providing support to the students in getting new/renewal of Identity card, five counters have been opened at the Chief Proctor office for the students as per following details:

	Details	No. of officials	Strength of Students allotted All students
•	Enquiry Counter	1	
•	F/o Engg. & Tech., Architecture & Ekistics, University Polytechnic (including Evening Courses)	1	5500
•	F/o Social Sciences, Natural Sciences, Dentistry, All Centres	1	4500
•	F/o Hum. & Lang., Law, Education, Fine Arts, AJK MCRC,	1	4200
	Sr. Sec. School, Syed Abid Husain, Mushir Fatima Nursery School	1	6500
	washir radina wasery school		20,700

Last year during 2013, **20,700** identity cards were issued to the students of university comprising the 9 Faculties, 23 Centres for higher learning and 5 University Schools

#### • Verification of the students for the issue of Character Certificate

A large number of students of university apply for the issue of character certificate in the offices of their department. These requests which are sent by concerned department/office are received in the office of the Chief Proctor. The candidate is then verified from the list of Expelled/Not to be admitted students in the University, by a committee comprising of the Security Supervisor, Section Officer and Chief Proctor. After verification it is sent back to the office of the concerned department/offices, so that students are issued character certificate.

About **1,153** applications of students were verified by this office for the issue of character certificate in the last session 2012-13.

#### • Issue of Bus Passes

To facilitate the issue of D.T.C. bus passes to the students of the university, an office has been made available to the staff of the D.T.C., Delhi Govt. at Chief Proctor Office. All students are issued bus passes for 11 months.

11,550 D.T.C. bus passes were issued to the students from 1.7.2012 to 30.6.2013 (Annexure-I).

b) DTC Bus Routes – The students of the university are presently served with the bus services of route nos. 274, 400, 402, 403, 463, 507, Extn 507, 894, 894-A, 402 AC, 403 AC, 894, 410, 403 & 966 including U Specials from various parts of city with sufficient number of buses to reach the campus to attend their classes.

The Chief Proctor office has been maintaining a liaison and support with the office of Transport department, Govt. of NCT of Delhi to facilitate the students who commute and visit the campus for attending classes.

#### • Convening of Discipline Committee

The meeting of Discipline Committee are held regularly to address the issues of law & order problem on the campus. The committee comprising of **Pro Vice-Chancellor**, **DSW**, **Deans of faculties** as members and **Chief Proctor** as member/secretary and **Vice-Chancellor** as Chairman, listens to the grievances and complaints of an aggrieved student. The decision taken in the committee is implemented through proper notification. During 2012-13 session **09** Discipline Committee meetings were held and a large no. of cases were deliberated upon and decided.

#### • Convening of Admission Review Committee

The meeting of Admission Review Committee comprising of Vice-Chancellor/his nominee as **Chairman** with **DSW**, **concerned Dean**, **Head of Department** as members and **Chief Proctor** as member/secretary are convened regularly by this office to discuss and decide the cases of the candidates seeking admission to university with a gap of **three years or more** during their studies. During 2012-13 **twenty meetings** of Admission Review Committee were held to facilitate admission of hundreds of students, to different departments/centres in the university.

#### • The Functioning of Flying Squad

For the smooth conduct of semester/annual/compartment examination in the university, the Vice-Chancellor appoints a flying squad comprising of Chief Proctor, Dy. Proctors and Assistants Proctors each year. Last year several cases of unfair means were caught and reported to Examination Committee. Flying Squad visited several examination centres during semester/annual/compartment examinations.

#### • The Proctorial Department Management System

For the efficient management of more than 20,000 students in the university and to help the students for obtaining various types of clearances, Identity Cards etc. a Computerized Management System has been designed in the office of the Chief Proctor which is in the stage of implementation. The Chief Proctor office has complete on line data of all the students of university for the current session and last 5 years. It will the day to day case of the students, reported in the Chief Proctor office as well as list of expelled/not to be Admitted /Fine/Campus Ban category of students. Once in place it will also help to check the admission of

non serious candidates in the university in future. Involvement of students in multiple cases of indiscipline may be detected effectively and efficiently.

#### • Installation of CCTV Cameras

To maintain law & order amongst the students on the university campus 80 CCTV Cameras have been installed at the entry points of the university and at canteens on the campus. The details of CCTV cameras which have been installed at the following centres of learning/departments of the university.